INDEX

IOWA SENATE AND HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

2014 REGULAR SESSION

Eighty-Fifth General Assembly

MICHAEL E. MARSHALL, Secretary of the Senate CARMINE BOAL, Chief Clerk of the House

Published by the STATE OF IOWA Des Moines

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Status of Bills
Bills Passed by Senate
Bills Passed by House
Bills in Senate Committees
Bills in House Committees
Bills Introduced by Senators
Bills Introduced by Senate Committees
Bills Introduced by Representatives
Bills Introduced by House Committees
Subject Index of Legislation
Subject Index of Bills Passed
Bill History Senate–House Companion Bills
Senate Joint Resolutions Status and History
Senate Files Status and History
Senate Concurrent Resolutions Status and History 494
Senate Resolutions Status and History
House–Senate Companion Bills
House Joint Resolutions Status and History 516
House Files Status and History
House Concurrent Resolutions Status and History
House Resolutions Status and History

STATUS OF BILLS IN BOTH HOUSES

TOTAL BILLS INTRODUCED — 2013 SESSION

	E JOINT RESOLUTIONS JOINT RESOLUTIONS	10 14	SENATE FILES HOUSE FILES	455 650	TOTAL 465 TOTAL 664					
	TOTAL BILLS INTRODUCED — 2014 SESSION									
	E JOINT RESOLUTIONS JOINT RESOLUTIONS	3 8	SENATE FILES HOUSE FILES	364 477	TOTAL 367 TOTAL 485					
		APPRO	OVED							
S. F.	91, 106, 110, 114, 115, 1 188, 189, 202, 203, 224, 332, 340, 343, 347, 349, 386, 388, 389, 390, 394, 438, 442, 445, 446, 447, 4	.42, 145, 1 247, 282, 351, 353, 396, 406,	.46, 181, 182, 183, 288, 295, 298, 316 355, 357, 358, 362	184, 186, 317, 318, 368, 380,	327, 384,					
H.J.R.	13				1					
H.F.	14, 112, 119, 131, 133, 1 223, 225, 307, 311, 312, 417, 454, 457, 458, 469, 512, 522, 524, 527, 530, 586, 590, 591, 592, 599, 627, 630, 631, 632, 638, 6	324, 351, 471, 472, 533, 538, 602, 603,	355, 356, 358, 361 484, 486, 487, 488 541, 544, 545, 556 604, 607, 613, 614	, 394, 395, , 489, 495, , 565, 566, , 615, 620,	397, 496, 575, 625,					
S.F.	220, 303, 366, 383, 2056, 2120, 2121, 2130, 2131, 2195, 2196, 2197, 2198, 2239, 2240, 2250, 2255, 2291, 2296, 2297, 2305, 2321, 2328, 2337, 2338, 2349, 2352, 2355, 2359, 2	2133, 216 2200, 220 2257, 225 2310, 231 2339, 234	88, 2169, 2185, 219 15, 2206, 2211, 2219 19, 2271, 2273, 2221 1, 2312, 2313, 231 10, 2341, 2342, 234	04, 2105, 2 91, 2192, 2 12, 2228, 2 76, 2283, 2 15, 2319, 2	193, 230, 290, 320,					
H.F.	159, 381, 398, 475, 499, 2170, 2172, 2181, 2183, 2278, 2288, 2289, 2296, 2366, 2368, 2370, 2378, 2423, 2427, 2435, 2436, 2459, 2464, 2466, 2468, 2	2192, 219 2297, 232 2379, 238 2438, 244	99, 2216, 2230, 22' 44, 2325, 2326, 234 57, 2388, 2389, 238 44, 2446, 2448, 24	71, 2273, 2 14, 2346, 2 97, 2408, 2	274, 365, 421,					

FAILED

H.F.	2472	2014 TOTAL 1
	ITEM VETOED	2013 TOTALS
S.F.	396, 406, 430, 446, 447, 452	6
H.F.	604, 638, 648	3
S.F.	2349	2014 TOTALS
H.F.	2450, 2458, 2460, 2463, 2473	5
	PASSED BY ONE HOUSE, MESSAGED TO OTHER HOU	USE 2013 TOTALS
S.J.R.	9	1
S.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 51, 52, 53, 121, 143, 161, 162, 170, 198, 219, 231, 269, 293, 300\\ 306, 310, 319, 321, 329, 337, 339, 342, 345, 346, 348, 350, 354\\ 364, 369, 379, 381, 385, 387, 393, 395, 402, 403, 404, 407, 416\\ 423, 429, 431, 434, 439, 440, 449, 455 \end{array}$, 359,
S.C.R.	5	1
H.F.	$158, 168, 198, 219, 236, 246, 279, 308, 350, 352, 359, 380, 396\\ 477, 478, 518, 521, 531, 532, 534, 535, 537, 539, 540, 547, 558\\ 598, 617, 619, 621, 622, 626, 633, 634, 645$	
S.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 2077,\ 2078,\ 2079,\ 2090,\ 2095,\ 2109,\ 2110,\ 2114,\ 2119,\ 2129,\\ 2147,\ 2155,\ 2156,\ 2187,\ 2189,\ 2190,\ 2199,\ 2202,\ 2226,\ 2232,\\ 2241,\ 2242,\ 2244,\ 2248,\ 2252,\ 2262,\ 2263,\ 2266,\ 2278,\ 2280,\\ 2284,\ 2285,\ 2286,\ 2288,\ 2289,\ 2293,\ 2295,\ 2300,\ 2301,\ 2302,\\ 2322,\ 2330,\ 2348,\ 2350,\ 2351,\ 2353,\ 2356,\ 2358 \end{array}$	2235, 2282,
H.J.R.	2007	1
H.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 2043,\ 2094,\ 2108,\ 2174,\ 2175,\ 2180,\ 2194,\ 2253,\ 2254,\ 2275,\\ 2280,\ 2333,\ 2347,\ 2361,\ 2367,\ 2376,\ 2381,\ 2382,\ 2385,\ 2390,\\ 2410,\ 2439,\ 2443,\ 2447,\ 2452,\ 2462,\ 2465,\ 2471 \end{array}$,

	PASSED TWO HOUSES, DIFFERENT FORM
S.F. 272	2013 TOTALS , 296, 338, 371
H.F. 245	, 357, 500
	2014 TOTALS
S.F. 220	01, 2251, 2299, 2318
H.F. 241	7 1
	SUBSTITUTIONS MADE 2013 TOTALS
S.F. for H.F.	91-196, 106-110, 110-121, 145-222, 181-353, 183-360, 184- 278, 187-213, 188-132, 202-392, 203-419, 204-492, 272-523, 288-393, 318-120, 327-589, 347-550, 349-526, 351-554, 353- 549, 357-553, 384-557, 390-491, 394-570, 419-548, 427-587, 433-616, 438-639, 445-623, 451-643
H.F. for S.F.	185-153, 199-185, 211-230, 225-144, 307-289, 324-356, 355-331, 358-290, 397-297, 417-309, 458-246, 469-398, 486-294, 487-365, 488-271, 496-370, 512-418, 544-301, 565-360, 591-361, 630-444, 632-453, 644-421
H.C.R. for S.O	C.R. 4-3
S.F. for H.F.	$\frac{2014 \text{ TOTALS}}{2056\text{-}2272, \ 2083\text{-}2276, \ 2104\text{-}2217, \ 2105\text{-}2218, \ 2131\text{-}2219,}\\ 2133\text{-}2231, \ 2168\text{-}2422, \ 2169\text{-}2403, \ 2193\text{-}2186, \ 2197\text{-}2226,}\\ 2200\text{-}2277, \ 2205\text{-}2328, \ 2206\text{-}2349, \ 2230\text{-}2179, \ 2232\text{-}2465,}\\ 2240\text{-}2404, \ 2250\text{-}2332, \ 2299\text{-}2429, \ 2305\text{-}2362, \ 2315\text{-}2375,}\\ 2338\text{-}2441, \ 2339\text{-}2455, \ 2341\text{-}2451, \ 2359\text{-}2445, \ 2362\text{-}2469} \qquad 25$
H.F. for S.F.	2130-2115, 2131-2093, 2170-2018, 2172-2184, 2216-2128, 2271-2269, 2297-2204, 2365-2167, 2421-2298, 2438-2272 10
H.C.R. for S.	C.R. 105-102
	VETOED
S.F. 204	2013 TOTALS 1
H.F. 569	1
S.F. 236	2014 TOTALS 3
H.F. 245	

WITHDRAWN

	<u>2013 TO</u>	TALS
S.F.	144, 153, 185, 230, 239, 246, 271, 289, 290, 294, 297, 301, 309, 331, 356, 360, 361, 365, 370, 398, 418, 421, 444, 453	24
S.C.R.	3	1
H.J.R.	7	1
H.F.	3, 8, 10, 12, 24, 49, 55, 68, 72, 81, 82, 84, 96, 100, 102, 104, 109, 110, 111, 120, 121, 130, 132, 140, 144, 155, 162, 166, 191, 196, 213, 222, 227, 228, 235, 250, 252, 253, 256, 258, 263, 278, 280, 299, 317, 332, 336, 348, 349, 353, 360, 376, 383, 392, 393, 401, 404, 415, 419, 431, 473, 482, 491, 492, 494, 502, 507, 508, 510, 523, 526, 543, 548, 549, 550, 553, 554, 557, 570, 578, 581, 583, 584, 585, 587, 589, 597, 616, 623, 624, 639, 643	92
S.F.	272, 338, 2018, 2093, 2115, 2128, 2167, 2184, 2204, 2269, 2272,	TALS
D.1 .	2298	12
S.C.R.	102	1
H.J.R.	2005	1
H.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 234,\ 255,\ 286,\ 384,\ 427,\ 460,\ 516,\ 529,\ 571,\ 572,\ 2004,\ 2006,\ 2051,\ 2058,\ 2059,\ 2069,\ 2073,\ 2076,\ 2082,\ 2083,\ 2088,\ 2101,\ 2103,\ 2106,\ 2110,\ 2116,\ 2119,\ 2140,\ 2148,\ 2149,\ 2157,\ 2169,\ 2179,\ 2182,\ 2186,\ 2198,\ 2204,\ 2205,\ 2208,\ 2217,\ 2218,\ 2219,\ 2226,\ 2231,\ 2257,\ 2268,\ 2272,\ 2276,\ 2277,\ 2281,\ 2287,\ 2305,\ 2309,\ 2311,\ 2312,\ 2328,\ 2332,\ 2349,\ 2352,\ 2353,\ 2356,\ 2362,\ 2371,\ 2375,\ 2401,\ 2403,\ 2404,\ 2415,\ 2422,\ 2428,\ 2429,\ 2430,\ 2441,\ 2445,\ 2451,\ 2455,\ 2469 \end{array}$	77
H.C.R.	104	1

BILLS PASSED BY SENATE 2013

SENATE JOINT F HOUSE JOINT RI		
Jan. 30	S.F.	51, 52, 53
Feb. 4	S.F.	106
Feb. 6	S.F.	91, 110, 114
Feb. 14	S.F.	161, 162
Mar. 11	S.F. H.F.	121, 142, 143, 145, 146, 181, 182, 183, 184, 186, 187, 188 133, 185, 225
Mar. 12	S.F. H.F.	189, 198, 203, 219, 220, 224, 231, 282, 288, 300, 316, 317 199, 358, 417, 458
Mar. 13	S.F. H.F.	293, 298, 318, 321, 327, 332, 337, 338, 339, 342, 343, 345, 347, 348, 349, 350, 351, 353, 355, 357, 362, 368 160, 324, 496
Mar. 18	S.J.R. S.F.	9 202, 247, 319, 346, 359, 364, 379, 381, 383, 386, 388, 390, 394, 395, 402, 404, 419
Mar. 19	S.F.	170, 204, 269, 340, 369, 385, 403
Mar. 20	S.F. H.F.	304, 366, 380, 387, 422 469, 488
Mar. 25	S.F. H.F.	296, 310, 354, 358, 393, 406, 416, 427 397, 486
Mar. 26	S.F. H.F.	423 307, 591
Mar. 27	S.F. H.F.	115, 272, 306, 329 14, 131, 544
Apr. 1	S.F.	288, 384, 389, 396, 427, 429
Apr. 2	S.F.	371, 407
Apr. 3	S.F. H.F.	430, 433 215, 575
Apr. 8	S.F. H.J.R.	432 13

H.F. 112, 197, 210, 394, 395, 472, 556

Apr. 9	S.F. H.F.	431, 434 211, 223, 311, 312, 351, 356, 357, 361, 454, 500, 522, 530, 533, 538, 541, 545, 569, 602
Apr. 10	S.F. H.F.	435, 436 212, 245, 381, 457, 484
Apr. 15	S.F.	295, 358, 438, 442, 445
Apr. 16	S.F. H.F.	202, 224, 439, 440 495, 566, 630
Apr. 17	S.F. H.F.	447 603, 614
Apr. 18	S.F. H.F.	446 604
Apr. 22	S.F. H.F.	449 152, 524, 613
Apr. 23	H.F.	355, 487
Apr. 24	S.F. H.F.	435 356, 565, 602, 607
Apr. 29	S.F.	452
Apr. 30	S.F. H.F.	386, 451 631, 638
May 1	H.F.	471, 512, 527
May 2	H.F.	566
May 7	S.F. H.F.	442, 452 119, 590, 627, 632
May 8	S.F. H.F.	396, 432, 436 592, 644
May 15	S.F. H.F.	430, 447, 455 586, 603, 641
May 16	S.F. H.F.	406, 435 489, 599, 604, 615, 640, 649
May 17	H.F.	620, 638
May 22	S.F. H.F.	295, 446, 452 215, 489, 625, 648

BILLS PASSED BY SENATE 2014

SENATE JOINT I			TE FILES E FILES	155 74	TOTAL TOTAL	155 74
Jan. 27	S.F.	303				
Feb. 5	S.F.	2077, 2078, 2079				
Feb. 11	S.F.	2110				
Feb. 24	S.F.	2056, 2080, 2083, 2091, 2120, 2121, 2131, 2132, 2102, 2107				
	H.F.	2192, 2197 2131, 2172, 2216				
Feb. 25	S.F.	2114, 2133, 2147, 2156, 2202, 2205, 2206, 2211, 2				
	H.F.	2130, 2170	.212, 2220,	2230, 2232,	2241, 224	14
Feb. 26	S.F.	2090, 2226, 2240, 2251, 2	2252, 2255,	2257, 2259		
Feb. 27	S.F.	2263, 2266, 2271, 2273, 2303, 2305, 2311, 2312, 2			7, 2300, 2	2302,
Mar. 3	S.F.	2119, 2129, 2200, 2235, 2296, 2310	2242, 2248	8, 2278, 228	35, 2288, 2	2290,
Mar. 4	S.F. H.F.	2239, 2262, 2276, 2286, 2 2067, 2297	2295, 2301,	2320, 2328		
Mar. 10	S.F. H.F.	2056, 2250, 2282, 2284, 2 381	2321, 2330			
Mar. 11	S.F.	2195, 2289, 2293, 2299				
Mar. 17	S.F. H.F.	2198, 2337 2199, 2271, 2346, 2365, 2	2388, 2389,	2408, 2421,	2435, 243	36
Mar. 18	S.F. H.F.	2318, 2338 475, 514, 2288, 2324, 2 2379, 2397, 2423, 2427	325, 2326,	2344, 236	8, 2370, 2	2378,
Mar. 24	S.F. H.F.	2341 159, 2132, 2159, 2181, 22	278			
Mar. 26	S.F. H.F.	220, 2211, 2212, 2259, 23 2230	339			

H.F. 2183, 2274, 2296, 2387, 2438

Mar. 31 H.F. 2192, 2366

Apr. 1 S.F. 2130, 2168, 2344

H.F. 2273

Apr. 2 S.F. 2311, 2319, 2342

H.F. 2417, 2449

Apr. 7 S.F. 2312, 2347

H.F. 2444

Apr. 8 S.F. 366, 2196, 2349

H.F. 499

Apr. 9 S.F. 2130, 2348

Apr. 10 S.F. 2310

Apr. 14 S.F. 2351

Apr. 15 S.F. 2195, 2350, 2352

H.F. 2450

Apr. 17 S.F. 2239, 2353

H.F. 2458

Apr. 21 S.F. 2342, 2355

H.F. 2453, 2456, 2463

Apr. 23 S.F. 2347, 2356

H.F. 2289, 2446, 2464, 2466

Apr. 24 S.F. 2344, 2360

H.F. 2474

Apr. 25 S.F. 303, 2337, 2358, 2359, 2362

H.F. 2448, 2450, 2459

Apr. 28 H.F. 2109, 2454, 2468

Apr. 29 S.F. 383, 2239

H.F. 2460, 2463

Apr. 30 S.F. 2349, 2363

H.F. 398, 2458

May 1 S.F. 2342, 2360, 2364

H.F. 398, 2460, 2473, 2476

BILLS PASSED BY HOUSE 2013

SENATE JOINT R			SENATE FILES HOUSE FILES	76 167	TOTAL TOTAL	76 168
Feb. 06	S.F. H.F.	106 14, 112				
Feb. 13	S.F. H.F.	110 119, 133, 152	, 158, 160			
Feb. 19	S.F. H.F.	91 185, 199, 215	, 225			
Feb. 27	H.F.	131, 159, 197	, 198, 212, 223, 246	3		
Feb. 28	H.F.	211				
Mar. 11	H.F.	168, 210, 219 359, 394, 398), 236, 245, 308, 31 , 417, 458	1, 324, 350,	, 351, 357,	358,
Mar. 12	S.F. H.F.	145, 181, 183 279, 312, 381	, 187, 188 , 396, 397, 475, 477	7, 488, 489,	496	
Mar. 13	S.F. H.J.R. H.F.	184 13 278, 307, 352	, 355, 361, 453, 469	9, 472, 478		
Mar. 18	S.F. H.F.	327, 353 395, 457, 500 575, 586, 591	, 518, 522, 524, 53	0, 535, 541,	, 547, 556,	574,
Mar. 19	S.F. H.F.	203, 349, 351 487, 514, 532	, 357 , 533, 537, 539, 540	0, 545, 598,	599	
Mar. 20	S.F. H.F.	347 486, 531, 565	, 602, 603, 604			
Mar. 25	S.F. H.F.	390, 394 356, 380, 521	, 527, 534, 572			
Mar. 26	S.F. H.F.	202, 288 454, 471, 484	, 538, 544			
Mar. 27	S.F. H.F.	427 495, 499, 569				
Apr. 01	H.F.	512, 558, 590	, 592, 607			

Apr. 02	H.F.	566, 614
Apr. 03	H.F.	397, 488, 544, 615
Apr. 08	S.F. H.F.	142, 182, 189, 204, 298, 316, 317, 318, 332, 380, 419 613, 619, 621, 622, 625
Apr. 09	S.F. H.F.	114, 146, 186, 224, 272, 282, 340, 343, 355, 358, 362, 388, 389 197, 210, 472, 556
Apr. 10	S.F. H.F.	384 538, 617
Apr. 16	S.F. H.F.	368, 430, 445 533, 627, 630
Apr. 17	S.F. H.F.	115, 295 211, 620, 634
Apr. 23	S.F. H.F.	386, 435, 447 152, 454, 602, 631, 633, 638
Apr. 24	S.F. H.F.	396 356, 495, 641
Apr. 30	S.F. H.F.	296, 438 487, 545, 632
May 01	S.F.	446, 451
May 02	S.F. H.F.	442, 452 640
May 07	S.F. H.F.	247, 338, 371, 386, 432, 433, 436 355, 471, 512, 527, 644, 645
May 08	H.F.	119, 590, 632
May 15	S.F. H.F.	406, 430, 447 592, 603, 626, 641
May 16	S.F. H.F.	396, 435 599, 604, 615, 649
May 17	H.F.	638
May 22	S.F. H.F.	452 215, 489, 614, 620, 640, 648
May 23	S.F. H.F.	295, 446 625, 648

BILLS PASSED BY HOUSE 2014

SENATE JOINT R				SENATE HOUSE		92 121	TOTAL TOTAL	
Feb. 11	H.F.	2067, 2	2108, 21	109, 2130,	2131, 21	132, 217	75	
Feb. 13	H.F.	2170, 2	2194					
Feb. 18	H.F.	2159, 2	2172, 21	180, 2181,	2192, 21	199, 221	6	
Feb. 25	H.F.	2230, 2 2326, 2		2254, 227	3, 2274,	2275,	2278, 2296,	2325,
Feb. 26	H.F.	2289, 2	2333					
Feb. 27	H.F.	2043, 2	2094, 22	271, 2280,	2347, 23	381		
Mar. 04	S.F.		,	2105, 213	1, 2133,	2193,	2197, 2205,	2206,
	H.F.	2230, 2 2183, 2		324, 2346,	2365, 23	366, 236	88, 2370, 2427	7
Mar. 05	S.F. H.F.		67, 217				3, 2379, 2382, 17, 2421, 2425	
Mar. 06	H.J.R. H.F.	2007 2288						
Mar. 10	S.F. H.F.	2200 2346, 2	2435, 24	436, 2438,	2439			
Mar. 11	H.F.	2279						
Mar. 12	S.F. H.F.	2250 2385, 2	2390					
Mar. 13	S.F.	2104						
Mar. 18	S.F.		-				, 2192, 2201,	2212,
	H.F.	2443, 2		255, 2257,	44 00 , 44	210, 228	0, 2000	
Mar. 19	S.F.	2185, 2	2191, 22	211, 2273,	2291, 22	296, 231	1, 2313, 2315	5
Mar. 20	S.F. H.F.	2271, 2 514, 22						

Mar. 25	S.F. H.F.	2118, 2198, 2239, 2299, 2319, 2320, 2321 2446, 2447, 2449
Mar. 26	S.F. H.F.	303, 2168, 2341 475, 2361, 2448, 2452, 2453
Apr. 01	S.F. H.F.	2196, 2283, 2312, 2339 159, 2183, 2387, 2388, 2450, 2454, 2456, 2459, 2460
Apr. 02	H.F.	2192, 2230, 2296, 2458
Apr. 07	S.F. H.F.	2195, 2310 2366, 2462
Apr. 08	S.F.	2130, 2311
Apr. 10	S.F. H.F.	2130 2463
Apr. 15	S.F. H.F.	2342, 2347, 2349 2466, 2468
Apr. 16	S.F. H.F.	2118, 2196 2273, 2464, 2465
Apr. 23	S.F. H.F.	2337, 2343, 2344, 2347 2453, 2456, 2471, 2474
Apr. 24	S.F. H.F.	2340 2450
Apr. 25	S.F. H.F.	2318, 2337, 2340 2289, 2448
Apr. 28	S.F. H.F.	303, 383, 2352, 2362 2459, 2476
Apr. 29	S.F. H.F.	2239, 2355 2109, 2463
Apr. 30	S.F. H.F.	2297, 2342, 2349, 2359, 2360, 2363, 2364 398, 2444, 2458, 2460, 2473
May 01	S.F.	2342, 2364

BILLS REMAINING IN SENATE COMMITTEES

Agricultu		ΓALS 14
S.J.R. S.F. H.F.		
Appropris	ations 6, 18, 50, 109, 140, 160, 222, 226, 258, 291, 307, 326, 377, 378, 400, 405, 414, 415, 426, 437, 441, 2005, 2034, 2057, 2072, 2085, 2097, 2136, 2180, 2220, 2229, 2233, 2249, 2261, 2268, 2270, 2292, 2317, 2324	40
H.F.	2465	
Commerce S.F. H.F.	ee 8, 22, 38, 42, 60, 72, 119, 132, 135, 270, 286, 287, 315, 375, 376, 2001, 2023, 2094, 2107, 2112, 2122, 2153, 2166, 2175, 2183, 2253 540, 2233, 2280, 2333, 2376	31
Economic S.F.	Growth 15, 17, 70, 95, 122, 131, 158, 159, 274, 275, 391, 411, 417, 420, 2052, 2236, 2246	17
Education	n	55
S.F.	2, 48, 54, 56, 66, 80, 87, 117, 120, 136, 156, 174, 178, 216, 233, 240, 265, 266, 277, 279, 320, 323, 336, 392, 2006, 2016, 2022, 2029, 2035, 2044, 2049, 2050, 2061, 2062, 2067, 2070, 2096, 2113, 2123, 2124, 2127, 2154, 2173, 2176, 2181, 2209, 2219, 2258 279, 352, 531, 532, 2180, 2390, 2439	
Governme H.F.	ent Oversight 2462	1
Human R S.F. H.F.	esources 12, 13, 14, 16, 29, 34, 35, 36, 43, 45, 71, 75, 79, 83, 90, 101, 147, 175, 193, 196, 199, 201, 227, 248, 250, 253, 259, 312, 330, 373, 374, 2002, 2009, 2011, 2028, 2038, 2065, 2066, 2081, 2082, 2084, 2102, 2116, 2117, 2143, 2144, 2145, 2160, 2161, 2174, 2182, 2208, 2210, 2214, 2215, 2225, 2227, 2231, 2275 2175, 2275	61

	TOT	
Judiciary S.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 9,\ 57,\ 58,\ 62,\ 63,\ 64,\ 65,\ 76,\ 78,\ 84,\ 96,\ 105,\ 111,\ 118,\ 133,\ 134,\ 148,\\ 151,\ 152,\ 163,\ 167,\ 177,\ 206,\ 209,\ 213,\ 214,\ 215,\ 249,\ 251,\ 252,\ 254,\\ 255,\ 256,\ 276,\ 285,\ 325,\ 333,\ 344,\ 352,\ 363,\ 382,\ 399,\ 413,\ 2004,\ 2007,\\ 2012,\ 2014,\ 2015,\ 2019,\ 2020,\ 2021,\ 2025,\ 2027,\ 2030,\ 2031,\ 2033,\\ 2041,\ 2051,\ 2063,\ 2073,\ 2075,\ 2086,\ 2098,\ 2099,\ 2141,\ 2142,\ 2146,\\ 2150,\ 2151,\ 2157,\ 2158,\ 2172,\ 2179,\ 2186,\ 2188,\ 2207,\ 2224,\ 2274,\\ 2309,\ 2314,\ 2316,\ 2327,\ 2332,\ 2346,\ 2357 \end{array}$	98
H.F.	158, 168, 219, 534, 535, 537, 558, 2094, 2174, 2253, 2254, 2347, 2381	
	l Business Relations	15
S.F. H.F.	3, 41, 68, 69, 103, 191, 234, 299, 334, 2039, 2045, 2171, 2245, 2260 547	
Local Gov	rernment	19
S.F. H.F.	23, 25, 89, 173, 210, 225, 243, 284, 308, 2003, 2069, 2134, 2165, 2177, 2264, 2267 396, 2043, 2410	
Natural R	esources and Environment	26
S.F.	4, 7, 10, 30, 31, 59, 74, 116, 124, 125, 141, 165, 169, 176, 229, 245, 425, 2010, 2013, 2047, 2060, 2100, 2159, 2218, 2237	
H.F.	521	
Rules and	Administration	24
S.J.R.	3, 5, 6, 7, 8, 10, 2002, 2003	
S.F.	137, 261, 322, 324, 2125	
S.C.R.	2	
S.R.	1, 2, 7, 8, 10, 12, 13, 105, 108, 112	
State Gov	ernment	64
S.J.R.		01
S.F.	26, 28, 40, 46, 47, 49, 61, 81, 82, 85, 93, 94, 97, 98, 102, 113, 123, 127,	
2.11	138, 149, 150, 166, 168, 180, 195, 232, 263, 280, 281, 311, 313, 328, 397, 2037, 2040, 2053, 2054, 2064, 2074, 2089, 2126, 2137, 2139, 2152, 2162, 2203, 2216, 2217, 2234, 2277, 2279, 2294, 2304	
S.C.R.	1	
H.J.R.	2007	
H.F.	246, 308, 350, 380, 2382, 2385	
Transport	tation	48
S.F.	1, 5, 11, 19, 20, 21, 27, 33, 37, 44, 55, 67, 73, 130, 139, 154, 155, 157, 164, 172, 192, 212, 221, 223, 228, 237, 241, 257, 273, 283, 335, 2008, 2024, 2036, 2046, 2058, 2059, 2068, 2076, 2087, 2101, 2103, 2108, 2135, 2140, 2221, 2243, 2307	10

TOTALS

Veterans Affairs

S.F. 99, 171, 190, 208, 217, 244, 2111, 2247

Ways and Means

91

S.F. 32, 39, 86, 88, 92, 100, 104, 107, 108, 112, 126, 128, 129, 179, 197, 205, 207, 211, 218, 238, 242, 260, 262, 267, 268, 278, 292, 302, 305, 314, 341, 367, 408, 409, 410, 412, 424, 428, 443, 448, 450, 454, 2017, 2026, 2032, 2042, 2043, 2048, 2071, 2088, 2106, 2138, 2149, 2163, 2164, 2170, 2194, 2213, 2222, 2223, 2238, 2254, 2256, 2265, 2281, 2308, 2323, 2326, 2329, 2331, 2333, 2334, 2335, 2336, 2345, 2354

S.R.

H.F. 478, 574, 598, 617, 619, 622, 626, 633, 645, 2108, 2273, 2443, 2452, 2471

BILLS IN HOUSE COMMITTEES

Adm	inistra	tion and Rules	ALS 2
	H.C.R. H.R.		
Agri	culture S.F. H.F.	310, 2284 254, 325, 628, 629, 2001, 2123, 2124, 2151, 2210, 2300, 2314, 2345, 2424, 2426, 2477	17
Аррі	S.F. H.J.R. H.F.	304, 429, 2110	33
Com	merce S.J.R. S.F. H.F.	9 143, 170, 402, 2132 26, 51, 71, 85, 88, 93, 99, 182, 226, 237, 238, 239, 240, 281, 282, 313, 314, 364, 382, 400, 421, 422, 430, 432, 463, 483, 490, 497, 498, 513, 608, 2034, 2035, 2046, 2047, 2054, 2111, 2166, 2173, 2191, 2195, 2330, 2336, 2337, 2341, 2369, 2391, 2393, 2416	54
Econ	omic C S.F. H.F.	Frowth 2353 65, 70, 129, 270, 315, 433, 517, 650, 2036, 2234, 2373, 2418	13
Educ	eation S.F. H.J.R. H.F.	51, 52, 161, 162, 319, 321, 337, 404, 423, 2077, 2078, 2079, 2129, 2226, 2262, 2286, 2351 2003 4, 16, 17, 27, 28, 69, 89, 113, 126, 127, 141, 142, 143, 145, 148, 153, 156, 157, 183, 187, 188, 202, 203, 204, 207, 216, 241, 283, 284, 309, 326, 327, 341, 365, 377, 402, 403, 413, 414, 423, 434, 435, 436, 437, 438, 455, 456, 479, 515, 559, 560, 593, 594, 595, 610, 646, 2037, 2038, 2044, 2045, 2055, 2060, 2068, 2078, 2079, 2085, 2089, 2090, 2104, 2105, 2126, 2139, 2141, 2152, 2153, 2162, 2167, 2176, 2184, 2188, 2193, 2211, 2227, 2244, 2245, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2252, 2255, 2263, 2269, 2282, 2283, 2308, 2334, 2342, 2350, 2392, 2409, 2412	119
Envi	ronme: S.C.R. H.F.	ntal Protection 5 128, 229, 2007, 2017, 2018, 2028, 2029, 2112, 2212, 2213, 2298, 2338	13

	<u>TO</u>	TALS
Governme: S.F.	nt Oversight 2358	1
Б.1.	2000	
Human Re S.F.	sources 198, 269, 350, 393, 395, 440, 2090, 2147, 2252, 2285, 2293, 2322, 2330 8, 12	94
H.F.	9, 29, 30, 31, 32, 53, 54, 80, 83, 94, 97, 101, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 137, 161, 173, 174, 175, 180, 181, 200, 201, 217, 218, 230, 231, 232, 257, 285, 316, 342, 343, 366, 418, 439, 440, 441, 442, 461, 476, 500, 503, 504, 551, 552, 568, 2020, 2021, 2030, 2039, 2040, 2041, 2061, 2070, 2080, 2091, 2096, 2097, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2134, 2135, 2142, 2160, 2163, 2164, 2168, 2187, 2189, 2235, 2307, 2315, 2377, 2380	
Judiciary		117
S.F.	231, 342, 345, 369, 381, 416, 2095, 2109, 2114, 2155, 2190, 2199, 2241 4, 6, 11, 14, 2006	
H.F.	33, 34, 50, 56, 57, 58, 67, 73, 74, 75, 76, 86, 122, 134, 135, 136, 138, 163, 164, 165, 169, 170, 171, 172, 184, 205, 214, 220, 247, 248, 271, 287, 288, 302, 310, 318, 328, 338, 405, 406, 416, 443, 444, 536, 546, 555, 562, 563, 564, 573, 605, 612, 618, 2002, 2003, 2008, 2010, 2022, 2023, 2042, 2048, 2049, 2050, 2056, 2092, 2093, 2098, 2113, 2125, 2127, 2133, 2136, 2143, 2144, 2154, 2185, 2200, 2206, 2207, 2209, 2220, 2236, 2238, 2250, 2251, 2258, 2259, 2262, 2284, 2285, 2301, 2310, 2318, 2327, 2331, 2386, 2399, 2432, 2433	
Labor		34
S.F.	2295	01
H.J.R. H.F.	1 18, 19, 20, 21, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 40, 41, 149, 176, 233, 242, 272, 273, 274, 367, 368, 407, 424, 425, 2011, 2215, 2228, 2256, 2286, 2292, 2293, 2339, 2413	
Local Gove	ernment	26
S.F.	387, 2263	
H.J.R. H.F.	3 5, 11, 87, 105, 189, 192, 193, 208, 268, 289, 290, 385, 408, 445, 465, 474, 606, 2081, 2099, 2241, 2242, 2299, 2420	
Natural Re	esources	17
S.F. H.F.	306, 2248, 2300 42, 90, 123, 177, 275, 291, 319, 370, 577, 2057, 2062, 2165, 2196, 2302	
Public Safe	ety	42
S.F. H.F.	359, 385, 2187, 2232, 2289, 2303 22, 23, 146, 154, 167, 206, 224, 292, 293, 294, 303, 320, 329, 339, 371, 386, 387, 409, 410, 426, 446, 447, 448, 470, 528, 2005, 2012, 2013, 2063, 2114, 2115, 2303, 2313, 2355, 2398, 2425	

TOTALS State Government 122 $121,\,293,\,329,\,346,\,354,\,379,\,403,\,407,\,2119,\,2156,\,2202,\,2235,\,2244,$ S.F. 2278, 2280, 2301, 2302 H.J.R. 5, 9, 10, 2002, 2008 H.F. 6, 13, 43, 44, 45, 59, 60, 61, 62, 63, 64, 66, 77, 118, 147, 150, 178, 186, 209, 243, 249, 259, 260, 261, 262, 276, 277, 295, 296, 297, 321, 322, 330, 331, 344, 345, 346, 347, 372, 373, 378, 379, 388, 389, 411, 420, 428, 429, 449, 450, 451, 452, 462, 485, 519, 520, 542, 567, 637, 2014, 2015, 2019, 2024, 2025, 2026, 2031, 2032, 2052, 2065, 2071, 2072, 2086, 2100, 2128, 2137, 2138, 2145, 2155, 2156, 2161, 2178, 2190, 2214, 2221, 2222, 2237, 2243, 2261, 2264, 2290, 2319, 2320, 2348, 2354, 2358, 2364, 2384, 2394, 2457 H.C.R. 107 Transportation 45 S.F. 348, 2189, 2288 H.J.R. 2004 H.F. 46, 78, 95, 106, 139, 151, 194, 244, 264, 333, 334, 335, 340, 354, 374,

Veterans Affairs H.F. 7, 25, 251, 596, 2084, 2107, 2224, 2232, 2434

2396, 2414, 2442

Ways & Means

53, 219, 300, 339, 364, 422, 431, 434, 439, 449, 455, 2242, 2266, S.F. 2282, 2348, 2350, 2356

375, 412, 493, 525, 2016, 2033, 2053, 2064, 2074, 2117, 2146, 2147, 2158, 2177, 2197, 2201, 2202, 2225, 2229, 2265, 2294, 2343, 2363,

1, 2, 47, 48, 52, 79, 91, 92, 98, 107, 108, 124, 125, 179, 190, 195, 221, H.F. 265, 266, 267, 298, 300, 301, 304, 305, 306, 323, 337, 369, 390, 391, 464, 466, 468, 481, 505, 506, 509, 511, 561, 579, 580, 582, 588, 600, 601, 609, 611, 635, 636, 642, 647, 2027, 2066, 2129, 2171, 2260, 2266, 2267, 2270, 2295, 2304, 2321, 2322, 2323, 2329, 2340, 2357, 2359, 2360, 2372, 2374, 2400, 2405, 2406, 2407, 2411, 2419, 2431, 2437, 2470

9

98

BILLS INTRODUCED BY SENATORS

*Indicates Main Sponsor of Bill

And	erson	TO	TALS 61
Anu		1, 5, 8, 10	01
	S.F.	1, 5, 8, 10 5*, 11*, 13*, 14*, 30*, 32*, 76, 84, 85, 86, 89*, 102*, 138, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 195*, 226, 229, 251, 252, 255, 260, 262, 323, 324, 325, 424*, 443, 2041*, 2047*, 2048*, 2100*, 2123, 2125, 2139, 2140*, 2153, 2154, 2171, 2220, 2222*, 2223*, 2224, 2336	,
	S.C.R. S.R.	2, 5, 102 2, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
ъ.			
Beal		20214	44
	S.J.R. S.F.	2001° 27, 34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 72, 88, 109, 113, 116*, 117*, 118*, 132, 177*, 178*, 196, 216, 226, 233, 274, 315*, 2055*, 2056*, 2057*, 2058*, 2059*, 2082, 2084, 2085*, 2135*, 2333	
	S.C.R.	5*, 102	
	S.R.	4*, 11, 101, 102*, 103*, 106*, 107, 114	
Behi	_		37
ьеш		1 5 0 10	31
	S.F.	1, 5, 8, 10 19, 45, 85, 86, 147, 154, 160, 166*, 167*, 168*, 169*, 175, 251, 255, 260, 262, 323*, 443, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2139, 2153, 2154*, 2171, 2224, 2336	
	S.C.R.		
	S.R.	11, 101, 106, 107, 114	
Rort	rand		47
рег		1, 5, 8, 10	47
	S.F.	$32,\ 45,\ 76,\ 85,\ 86^*,\ 138,\ 147,\ 160,\ 166,\ 167,\ 168,\ 169,\ 175,\ 226,\ 229,\ 251,\ 252,\ 254,\ 261,\ 262,\ 276,\ 322^*,\ 323,\ 324,\ 424,\ 443,\ 2123,\ 2139,\ 2153,\ 2154,\ 2171,\ 2224,\ 2336$	
		2, 5, 102	
	S.R.	2, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Blac	k		23
	S.J.R.	2003	
	S.F.	34, 35, 36, 70, 71, 88, 109, 125*, 191, 196, 216, 2082, 2084	
		5, 102	
	S.R.	7*, 11, 101, 103, 107, 109, 114	
D 4	4		90
boet	tger	1 5 7 9 10	39
	S.J.K. S.F.	1, 5, 7, 8, 10 19, 20, 44, 85, 86, 113, 137, 138, 166, 167, 168, 169, 226, 276, 277,	
		323,443,2124,2125,2139,2152,2153,2154,2224,2333,2336	,
	S.C.R.	·	
	S.R.	2, 11, 101, 103, 107, 114	

Bolkc			<u>TALS</u> 58
	S.F.	2003* 23*, 24*, 25*, 34*, 35*, 36*, 37*, 38*, 70*, 71, 72, 79*, 80*, 88*, 90* 109*, 113, 132, 157*, 163*, 164*, 176*, 177, 191, 194*, 196, 216, 226 235, 256, 280*, 315, 2028*, 2029*, 2082, 2084, 2107*, 2116, 2159* 2161*, 2178*, 2179*, 2210*, 2214*, 2215*, 2245*, 2346*	3,
		5, 102 1, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 112*, 114	
Bown	nan S.F.	35, 70, 88, 120*, 192*, 212, 216, 226, 2082, 2084, 2089*, 2101*	23
		2146*, 2158*, 2219* 5, 102	,
S	S.R.	11*, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Brase S	S.F.	35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 72, 88, 109, 191, 196, 212, 216, 225*, 226, 237* 308*, 2074*, 2082, 2084	27
		5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Breitl	bach		36
		1, 8, 10 45, 85, 86, 113, 137*, 166, 168, 169, 175, 260, 262, 428, 443, 2004* 2043, 2044, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2139, 2154, 2182*, 2224, 2336	,
		5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 112, 114	
Chapi	man		47
	S.F.	1, 5, 8, 10 19, 20, 85, 138, 154, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 229*, 243, 251, 260, 262 323, 324*, 325*, 336, 443, 2015, 2043, 2044, 2123, 2125*, 2126, 2139	
		2153, 2154, 2172*, 2208*, 2220*, 2224, 2331, 2336 2, 5, 102 2, 11, 101, 107, 114	
Chelg	ren		64
	S.F.	$1^*, 2, 5, 8, 10, 2002^*$ $19, 20, 44, 45, 60^*, 76, 78, 81, 85, 94, 96^*, 97^*, 98, 103^*, 104^*, 147^*$ $154, 160, 167, 168, 169, 175^*, 207, 211, 226, 229, 252, 255, 260^*$ $261^*, 262^*, 263^*, 264^*, 265^*, 322, 323, 324, 443, 2042, 2043, 2044, 2064^*, 2065^*, 2068^*, 2072^*, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2154, 2221^*, 2306^*$ 2336	·,
		1, 102	
2	S.R.	2, 11, 101, 114	
S	S.F.	28*, 71, 79, 191, 216, 226, 334*, 2066*, 2082, 2084, 2214, 2215 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 112, 114	21

		TOTA	ALS
Dan	ielson S.F.	12*, 34, 35, 36, 38, 65*, 66*, 67*, 69*, 70, 73*, 74*, 87*, 88, 101*, 148*, 173*, 174*, 190*, 217*, 226, 234*, 2082	31
	S.C.R. S.R.	5, 102 8*, 11, 101, 103, 107, 114*	
Dear	rden S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 59*, 70, 71, 80, 88, 116, 118, 127*, 159, 177, 191, 196,	30
	S.C.R. S.R.	216, 226, 268*, 2082, 2084, 2108* 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 104*, 107, 114	
Dix	a i b		12
		85, 86, 443, 2154, 2336 5, 102	
	S.R.	11, 101, 107, 114	
Dotz	cler S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 71, 72, 79, 80, 88, 109, 157, 159, 177, 191*, 196, 216, 226, 233, 274, 2082, 2084, 2323*, 2345*	32
	S.C.R. S.R.		
Dvo	rsky	2002	29
	S.J.R. S.F.	2003 36, 37, 38, 70, 71, 72, 80, 88, 132, 157, 177, 191, 196, 216, 235, 2018*, 2040*, 2084, 2145*, 2165*	
	S.C.R. S.R.	5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Erns		1 5 7 9 10	48
	S.F.	1, 5, 7, 8, 10 85, 86, 100*, 131*, 171*, 172*, 206*, 207*, 208*, 209*, 210*, 211*, 226, 244*, 251, 252, 254, 255, 277, 278*, 323, 325, 333*, 443, 2098*, 2099*, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2139, 2141*, 2149*, 2153, 2154, 2181*, 2224	
	S.C.R. S.R.		
Feer	ıstra		56
	S.J.R. S.F.	5, 7, 8, 10 19, 20, 44, 45, 76, 78, 81, 84, 85, 86, 102, 113, 138, 147, 154, 160, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 195, 207, 211, 226, 253, 255, 260, 262, 323, 443*, 2035*, 2067*, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2139*, 2153, 2154, 2333, 2336*	
	S.C.R. S.R.	2, 5, 102 2, 6, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Garı		0040 0170 0174 0171* 0004 0006	12
	S.F. S.C.R.	2043, 2153, 2154, 2171*, 2224, 2336 102	

Greiner	TO	TALS 35
S.J.R S.F.	. 1, 5, 7, 8 19, 85, 137, 166, 167, 168, 169, 207, 211, 226, 276, 299*, 323, 428 443, 2042, 2043, 2044, 2125, 2139, 2154, 2171, 2224, 2336	,
S.C.R S.R.	2. 5, 102 11, 101, 106, 107, 114	
Gronstal S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 88, 122*, 191, 216, 226, 2082, 2084, 2357*	24
S.C.R S.R.	2. 5, 102 11, 13*, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114, 121*	
Guth		40
S.J.R S.F.	. 1, 5*, 8, 10* 85, 86, 113, 137, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 251, 252, 254, 260, 262, 276 277, 325, 428, 443, 2042, 2043, 2072, 2123, 2126, 2139, 2153, 2154 2224*, 2336	
S.C.R S.R.	2. 2, 102 2, 11, 101, 107, 114	
Hart		28
S.F.	34, 35, 36, 70, 71, 72, 117, 177, 191, 196, 216, 226, 2082, 2084, 2170* 2175*, 2326*	
S.C.R S.R.	2. 5, 102 9*, 10, 11, 12, 101, 103, 107, 110, 114	
Hatch		44
S.F.	16*, 17*, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 70, 71*, 72*, 79, 80, 88, 109, 113, 132 136*, 140*, 159*, 191, 196, 216, 226, 232*, 233*, 274*, 352*, 2081* 2082, 2084, 2111, 2112*, 2164*, 2183*, 2238*	,
S.C.R S.R.	2. 5, 102 1*, 11, 101, 103, 107, 112, 114	
Hogg		30
S.F.	4*, 6*, 7*, 18*, 37, 71, 80, 83*, 113*, 156*, 159, 165*, 177, 179*, 216 226, 242*, 2005*, 2034*, 2082, 2107, 2134*, 2209*	,
S.C.R S.R.	2. 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 107, 114	
Horn		25
S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 72, 80, 88, 109, 124*, 159, 177, 191, 216, 226 2082, 2084	,
S.C.R S.R.	2. 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 107, 114	
Houser		24
S.J.R S.F.	. 1, 5, 8, 10 45, 85, 86, 138, 154, 166, 167, 168, 169, 226, 315, 323, 443, 2154 2224	,
S.C.R S.R.		

		TOTA	ALS
Joch	S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 50*, 70, 71, 72, 88, 99*, 126*, 134*, 191, 196, 216, 232, 245*, 279*, 2001*, 2002*, 2053*, 2054*, 2082, 2084, 2194*	33
	S.C.R. S.R.	5, 102 11, 101, 103, 107, 109*, 114	
Johr			59
	S.J.R. S.F.	1, 5, 7, 8, 10 2*, 3*, 10*, 19, 33*, 44, 45, 75*, 85, 86, 154, 160, 166, 168, 169, 207, 211, 226, 229, 245, 323, 325, 425*, 428, 443, 2016*, 2049*, 2050*, 2061*, 2062*, 2125, 2153, 2154, 2171, 2216*, 2217*, 2218*, 2225*, 2237*, 2336	
	S.C.R. S.R.	1, 2, 5, 102 2, 10*, 11, 12*, 101, 103, 106, 107*, 108*, 114	
Кар	ucian		45
	S.F.	1, 8, 10 20, 44, 45, 85, 86, 119*, 137, 138, 139*, 149*, 160*, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 200*, 201*, 226, 238, 260, 262, 323, 428, 443, 2125, 2139, 2153, 2154, 2224, 2336	
	S.C.R. S.R.	2, 5, 102 2, 4, 11, 101, 102, 103, 107, 114	
Matl	his		38
1,1401	S.F.	15*, 34, 35, 36, 70, 71, 72, 88, 132, 158*, 159, 191, 193*, 196, 199*, 216, 226, 232, 233, 235*, 274, 312*, 313*, 2011*, 2069*, 2075*, 2076*, 2082, 2116*, 2137*, 2236*	90
	S.C.R. S.R.	5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 114	
McC	oy		46
	S.F.	34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 49*, 70, 71, 72, 80, 88, 157, 159, 177, 191, 226, 235, 236*, 238*, 283*, 314*, 2013*, 2020*, 2021*, 2073*, 2082, 2084, 2086*, 2087*, 2106*, 2127*, 2136*, 2166*, 2183, 2214, 2215, 2331	
	S.C.R. S.R.	5, 102* 11, 101, 103, 105*, 107, 112, 114	
Pete	rsen		41
1000	S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 72, 80, 88, 109, 132*, 135*, 159, 177, 191, 196*, 216*, 226, 266*, 281*, 441*, 2019*, 2060*, 2082, 2084, 2096*, 2097*, 2122*, 2143*, 2144*, 2162*, 2173*, 2176*	-11
	S.C.R. S.R.	5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Quir	mbacl	1	37
-	S.F.	34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 70, 71, 72, 80, 88, 132, 177, 191, 196, 216, 226, 248*, 249*, 250*, 2038*, 2039*, 2046*, 2094*, 2124*, 2174*, 2177* 5, 102	
	S.R.	9, 11, 101, 103, 107, 110*, 111*, 113*, 114	

		TOTA	ALS
Raga			30
	S.F.	27*, 34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 88, 109, 132, 177, 191, 196, 216, 2032*, 2033*, 2082*, 2084, 2117*, 2225, 2329*, 2333*	
	S.C.R.	5, 102	
	S.R.	11, 101*, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Roze	nboor		44
		1, 5, 8, 10	
	S.F.	19, 20, 85, 86, 94, 98, 137, 147, 154, 166, 168, 169, 175, 207, 211, 226, 260, 262, 323, 336, 428, 443, 2003*, 2042, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2139, 2154, 2171, 2224, 2336	
	S.C.R.	5, 102	
	S.R.	11, 101, 103, 106, 112, 114	
Schn	neider		25
	S.J.R.		
	S.F.	85, 86, 160, 166, 168, 169, 243, 273*, 443, 2043, 2113*, 2154, 2157*, 2224, 2331*, 2332*, 2336	
	S.C.R.		
	S.R.	11, 101, 106, 107, 112, 114	
Scho	enjah	n	29
	S.F.	8*, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 88, 109, 117, 191, 226, 284*, 285*, 286*, 2070*,	
		2082, 2084, 2103*, 2142*, 2146, 2151*	
	S.C.R.	5, 102	
	S.R.	11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Sege	bart		48
ougu		1, 5, 8, 10	10
	S.F.	19, 20, 44, 45, 76, 85, 86, 113, 137, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 207, 211, 226, 251, 253, 255, 260, 262, 287*, 428*, 443, 2043, 2123, 2126, 2139, 2153, 2154, 2171, 2224, 2336	
	S.C.R.	2, 5, 102	
	S.R.	2, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Seng			27
oung	S.J.R.	10	
	S.F.	34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 80, 88, 109, 117, 132, 177, 226*, 267*, 315, 405*, 2082, 2084, 2150	
	S.C.R.	5, 102	
	S.R.	11, 101, 103, 107, 114	
Sinc	lair		44
		1, 5, 7, 8, 10	
	S.F.	19, 20, 44, 45, 85, 86, 105*, 137, 166, 168, 169, 175, 226, 255, 262, 323, 428, 443, 2025*, 2042*, 2043*, 2044*, 2123, 2125, 2126, 2139, 2153, 2154, 2224, 2336	
	S.C.R.	5, 102	
	S.R.	11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 112, 114	

Smith	_	OTALS
S.J.F S.F.	2. 5, 8*, 10 85, 86, 166, 168, 169, 175, 226, 255, 261, 322, 443, 2139, 2150*, 215 2219, 2246*, 2247*, 2327*, 2336	4,
S.C.I S.R.	R. 102 2, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114	
Sodders S.F.	9*, 22*, 34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 72, 88, 92*, 111*, 113, 133*, 141*, 150 151*, 152*, 191, 196, 212*, 213*, 214*, 215*, 216, 221*, 222*, 22 228*, 233, 256*, 274, 2006*, 2007*, 2008*, 2009*, 2012*, 2014*, 2015*, 2027*, 2030*, 2031*, 2036*, 2063*, 2082, 2084*, 2086, 2111 2113, 2152*, 2163*, 2213*	6, *,
S.C.I S.R.	R. 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 107, 114	
Sorenson S.J.F S.F.	2. 1, 5, 8, 10 61*, 62*, 63*, 64*, 76*, 77*, 78*, 81*, 82*, 84*, 85*, 86, 138, 166, 16 168, 169, 175, 226, 229, 251*, 252*, 253*, 254*, 255*, 260, 261, 26 276*, 277*, 311*, 322, 323, 324, 443	
S.C.I S.R.		
Taylor S.J.I S.F.	2. 4* 34, 35, 36, 38, 70, 71, 72, 88, 117, 123*, 191, 216, 226, 335*, 2010 2017*, 2026*, 2045*, 2084, 2102*	28)*,
S.C.I S.R.	R. 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 106, 114	
Whitver S.J.F S.F.	2. 1, 2, 5, 7, 8, 10 20, 44, 45, 76, 85, 86, 137, 138, 147, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 260, 26 324, 443, 2043, 2139, 2154, 2224, 2336	43 32,
S.C.I S.R.	2, 6*, 9, 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 110, 114	
Wilhelm S.F.	34, 35, 36, 48*, 70, 71, 88, 109, 191, 197*, 216, 227*, 2037*, 2051 2052*, 2071*, 2082, 2084	26
S.C.1 S.R.	R. 5, 102 11, 101, 103, 107, 109, 114	

TOTALS

92

Zaun

S.J.R. 1, 2*, 3*, 6*, 7*, 8, 10

S.F. 1*, 19*, 20*, 21*, 26*, 29*, 31*, 39*, 40*, 41*, 42*, 43*, 44*, 45*, 46*, 47*, 54*, 55*, 56*, 57*, 58*, 68*, 85, 93*, 94*, 95*, 98*, 107*, 108*, 112*, 128*, 129*, 130*, 138*, 147, 154*, 155*, 159, 160, 166, 167, 168, 169, 175, 180*, 218*, 226, 243*, 260, 262, 276, 277, 314, 323, 336*, 344*, 443, 448*, 2022*, 2023*, 2024*, 2042, 2043, 2044, 2088*, 2123*, 2126*, 2139, 2153*, 2154, 2171, 2224, 2334*, 2335*, 2336*

S.C.R. 1*, 2*, 102

S.R. 2*, 11, 101, 106, 107, 112, 114

Zumbach

28

S.J.R. 1, 8

S.F. 44, 85, 86, 137, 160, 166, 168, 169, 175, 226, 260, 262, 443, 2044, 2139, 2154, 2224, 2336

S.C.R. 5, 102

S.R. 11, 101, 103, 106, 107, 114

BILLS INTRODUCED BY SENATE COMMITTEES

Agri	culture S.F.	<u>TOT.</u> 246, 247, 310, 316, 372, 400, 401, 418, 2191, 2273, 2284	<u>ALS</u> 11
	D.F.	240, 241, 510, 510, 572, 400, 401, 410, 2151, 2275, 2264	
App	ropriati S.F.	ons 429, 430, 435, 438, 439, 440, 442, 446, 447, 452, 2110, 2130, 2330, 2342, 2347, 2349, 2351, 2353, 2354, 2355, 2362, 2363	22
Com	merce		27
	S.J.R. S.F.	9 91, 143, 181, 182, 183, 189, 270, 271, 375, 376, 402, 426, 2093, 2104, 2105, 2115, 2131, 2132, 2133, 2195, 2204, 2205, 2253, 2254, 2255, 2283	
Ecor	ıomic G	rowth	22
	S.F.	$170,\ 205,\ 275,\ 292,\ 297,\ 305,\ 356,\ 391,\ 408,\ 409,\ 410,\ 411,\ 412,\ 417,\ 420,\ 2180,\ 2206,\ 2256,\ 2281,\ 2317,\ 2324,\ 2328$	
Edu	cation S.F.	51, 52, 53, 161, 162, 219, 220, 240, 291, 319, 320, 321, 332, 337,	38
		338, 339, 350, 392, 404, 423, 2077, 2078, 2079, 2129, 2226, 2229, 2230, 2257, 2258, 2261, 2262, 2268, 2269, 2270, 2271, 2286, 2318, 2319	
Ethi	cs		2
	S.C.R. S.R.	3 3	
Gov	ernmen S.F.	t Oversight 2358	1
Hun	nan Res	ources	44
	S.F.	184, 198, 202, 203, 258, 259, 269, 296, 330, 346, 347, 351, 353, 357, 373, 374, 377, 393, 394, 395, 415, 419, 2080, 2083, 2090, 2120, 2121, 2147, 2156, 2160, 2167, 2193, 2196, 2227, 2231, 2239, 2251, 2252, 2275, 2276, 2285, 2293, 2320, 2322	
Judi	ciary		68
	S.F.	142, 145, 186, 187, 188, 230, 231, 282, 288, 289, 290, 298, 304, 309, 318, 342, 343, 345, 358, 359, 360, 361, 362, 363, 368, 369, 370, 382, 383, 384, 385, 398, 399, 406, 416, 2091, 2092, 2095, 2109, 2114, 2118, 2168, 2169, 2186, 2187, 2188, 2189, 2190, 2199, 2200, 2201, 2207, 2211, 2240, 2241, 2259, 2274, 2296, 2297, 2298, 2309, 2310, 2311, 2312, 2313, 2314, 2315, 2316	

r and B S.F.	TOT Business Relations 110, 2184, 2260, 2295	ALS 4
Gover S.F.	enment 403, 2263, 2264, 2265, 2266, 2267	6
ral Res S.F.	ources and Environment 144, 146, 272, 306, 307, 317, 388, 389, 390, 413, 414, 2197, 2198, 2212, 2248, 2300	16
	ninistration 4, 6, 101 5, 115, 116, 117, 118, 119, 120	10
Gover: S.F.	nment 121, 153, 204, 293, 294, 326, 327, 328, 329, 341, 354, 366, 367, 378, 379, 380, 381, 387, 396, 397, 407, 427, 2119, 2148, 2155, 2185, 2202, 2203, 2232, 2233, 2234, 2235, 2244, 2277, 2278, 2279, 2280, 2294, 2301, 2302, 2303, 2304, 2305	43
sportat S.F.	cion 114, 115, 223, 224, 239, 241, 257, 331, 340, 348, 349, 355, 364, 365, 371, 386, 2128, 2192, 2228, 2243, 2250, 2282, 2287, 2288, 2289, 2290, 2291, 2292, 2299, 2307, 2308, 2325	32
Veterans Affairs S.F. 301, 302, 303, 2138, 2242, 2249, 2321		7
& Mea S.F.	ns 106, 185, 295, 300, 421, 422, 431, 432, 433, 434, 436, 437, 444, 445, 449, 450, 451, 453, 454, 455, 2272, 2337, 2338, 2339, 2340, 2341, 2343, 2344, 2348, 2350, 2352, 2356, 2359, 2360, 2361, 2364	36

BILLS INTRODUCED BY REPRESENTATIVES

*Indicates Main Sponsor of Bill

	TC	TALS
Abdul-Sama		9:
H.J.R.		
H.F.	89*, 93, 114, 115, 116, 129, 142, 153, 156, 157, 163, 164, 179, 180, 183, 187, 206, 207, 255, 256, 264, 269, 277, 292*, 295*, 296, 327, 328, 329, 347, 363, 366, 388, 403, 425*, 430*, 437*, 438*, 447*, 452, 463, 611, 2011, 2055, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2105, 2106, 2115, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2135, 2145, 2185, 2207*, 2210, 2221, 2222, 2235, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249, 2291, 2295, 2308	, ,
H.C.R H.R.	. 105, 108 11*, 17, 20, 29, 34, 35, 36, 102, 107, 108, 109, 111, 119, 120, 124, 126	
Alons		76
H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11*, 12*, 14* 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 80, 81, 90*, 91*, 105, 124, 125, 138, 140, 141, 146, 148, 169, 170, 172, 178*, 216, 235, 298*, 338, 346*, 348, 368, 375, 424*, 440*, 444*, 612, 2012, 2074*, 2096*, 2098, 2113, 2140, 2141, 2164, 2197, 2201, 2204, 2205, 2208, 2258, 2282*, 2284	,
H.C.R H.R.	. 105 9, 20, 24, 29, 35, 101, 102, 104, 108*, 109, 111, 114, 115*, 118, 119, 120, 123, 125, 127	1
Anderson		86
H.F.	5, 6, 2006* 83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 128, 129, 142, 153, 156, 157, 163, 164, 179, 180, 183, 187, 206, 207, 219, 255, 269, 282, 296, 327*, 329*, 363, 365, 366, 379, 400, 401, 409*, 428, 441, 448*, 463, 611, 2003*, 2011, 2027, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087*, 2095, 2104, 2105, 2115, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2124*, 2145, 2148, 2162*, 2165*, 2166, 2185, 2200*, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2245*, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249, 2261, 2283*, 2308	,
H.R.	17, 20, 29, 35, 36, 119, 126	
Bacon	1.0.4.11	33
H.J.K. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 138, 162*, 249*, 401, 440, 2031, 2260, 2291	
H.C.R		
H.R.	20, 29, 34, 35, 36, 101, 102, 108, 109, 111, 115, 119, 120, 123, 125	
Baltimore		21
H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R		
H.R.	20, 29, 35, 108, 111, 114, 119, 123	

	<u>TO7</u>	ΓALS
Baudler		22
H.J.R		
H.F.	1, 2, 3, 57, 111*, 401, 2208, 2210	
H.C.I H.R.	20, 29, 35, 101, 102, 108, 118, 119, 120, 123, 125	
	,,,,,,,,	
Bearinger		76
H.J.R		
H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 137, 153, 179, 180, 187, 202, 206, 207, 219, 255, 256, 264, 265, 269, 325*, 327, 328*, 329, 347, 441, 611, 2034, 2039, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2104, 2106, 2115, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2151*, 2164, 2185, 2235, 2238, 2249, 2260, 2300*, 2308, 2310*, 2322	
H.C.F H.R.	R. 105, 108 17, 20, 24, 25, 34, 35, 101, 102, 104, 108, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123, 124, 126	
Berry		67
H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 137, 142, 153, 156, 179, 180, 206,	01
	207, 328, 330*, 331*, 365, 366, 403, 441, 447, 459, 463, 611, 2011, 2031, 2068, 2078, 2079, 2095, 2105, 2106, 2115, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2160*, 2185, 2203, 2210, 2244*, 2248, 2249, 2285*, 2291, 2335, 2343	
H.C.I H.R.	R. 105, 108 8, 11, 20, 25, 29, 34, 35, 104, 107, 109, 114, 117, 119, 120, 126	
Brandenbu	rg	40
	1, 2, 4, 11, 14 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 80, 81, 84*, 85*, 91, 169, 170, 171, 172, 178, 336*,	
H.C.I	368, 612, 2073, 2136*, 2208, 2260, 2282	
H.R.	20, 25, 29, 101, 108, 109, 115, 119, 120, 123, 125	
11.14	20, 20, 20, 101, 100, 100, 110, 110, 120, 12	
Byrnes		44
H.J.R H.F.	1, 2 1, 2, 3, 113, 126, 130, 140, 141, 207*, 219, 227*, 368, 401, 413*, 414*, 2016*, 2052*, 2054, 2056, 2076, 2088, 2101*, 2106, 2149*, 2208, 2260, 2294*, 2343	
H.C.I		
H.R.	20, 24, 29, 31*, 34, 35, 101, 102, 108, 119, 123, 124, 125	
Cohoon		47
H.F.	83, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 156, 157, 179, 264, 302*, 327, 366, 611, 2027, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2148, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2246, 2249, 2308	-11
H.C.I	R. 105, 108	
H.R.	11, 17, 20, 29, 35, 102, 108, 111, 119, 120, 126	

Castalla	TO	TALS
Costello	1, 2, 4, 11	28
H.F.	1, 2, 3, 57, 113, 171, 173, 216, 401, 2073, 2088	
H.C.R. H.R.	. 105 20, 22, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 108, 109, 111, 120, 123	
Cownie		27
H.J.R.	1, 2, 9	
H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 3, 13*, 90, 130, 300, 315*, 322*, 2090, 2210, 2323*, 2419* . 105	
H.R.	20, 22, 29, 35, 101, 102, 108, 119, 120, 123	
Dawson	-	55
H.J.R. H.F.	83, 93, 94, 157, 179, 187, 255, 264, 347, 365, 366, 404*, 406*, 441, 446*, 611, 2011, 2020, 2031, 2034, 2039, 2062, 2071*, 2075, 2080*, 2104, 2106, 2121, 2122, 2144*, 2153, 2164, 2185, 2235, 2238, 2250*, 2251*, 2259*, 2308, 2399*	
H.C.R.	. 105, 108	
H.R.	11, 17, 20, 29, 35, 102, 108, 109, 119, 120, 124, 126	
Deyoe		36
	1, 2, 4, 11	
H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 3, 57, 130, 234, 368, 401, 2260, 2302*, 2314*, 2437 . 105	
H.R.	9, 16, 20, 24, 29, 34, 35, 36, 101, 102, 104, 108, 111, 114, 118, 120, 123, 124, 125	
Dolecheck		38
	1, 2, 4, 11, 14	
H.F.	1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 91, 113*, 140*, 338, 349*, 368, 413, 444, 2076, 2103*, 2113, 2260, 2284	
H.C.R.		
H.R.	20, 22*, 24, 29, 34, 35, 101, 108, 109, 118, 119, 120, 123, 124	
Drake		31
	1, 2, 11	
H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 3, 50*, 108, 140, 178, 368, 2210, 2260	
H.R.	8, 9, 16, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 104, 108, 109, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123, 124	
Dunkel		52
H.F.	$93,\ 94,\ 103,\ 114,\ 115,\ 129,\ 153,\ 156,\ 157,\ 179,\ 180,\ 202,\ 207,\ 256,\ 269,\ 325,\ 347,\ 366,\ 2034,\ 2068,\ 2091,\ 2095,\ 2118,\ 2120,\ 2121,\ 2122,\ 2151,\ 2185,\ 2210,\ 2238,\ 2248,\ 2303*$	52
	. 105, 108	
H.R.	11, 17, 20, 24, 29, 30, 35, 101, 102, 104, 108, 109, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123, 126	

		TOTA	ALS
Fisher			61
	H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 80, 81, 88*, 146, 148, 171, 172, 173, 216, 219, 235, 341*, 368, 401, 432*, 612, 2012*, 2050*, 2051*, 2054, 2056, 2073, 2076, 2088, 2096, 2113, 2140, 2141, 2156*, 2158*, 2164*, 2204, 2205, 2208, 2209*, 2260, 2291, 2437	
	H.C.R. H.R.		
Forbes			52
2 02 00.	H.J.R. H.F.	5 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 137, 153, 156, 179, 180, 187, 264, 269, 347, 363, 365, 366, 401, 432, 441, 611, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2148*, 2151, 2166, 2185, 2210, 2291, 2335, 2343	ŭ -
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 17, 20, 25, 29, 35, 102, 105*, 108, 109, 119, 120, 123, 124, 126	
Forris	tall		23
1 01115		1*, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 113, 143, 178, 2099* 105	20
	H.R.	20,29,35,101,108,117,118,119,123,125	
Fry			33
	H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11, 14 1, 2, 3, 53*, 57, 66, 91, 105*, 138, 171, 172, 173, 250*, 343*, 368, 401, 415*, 424, 444, 2282	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 20, 29, 35, 101, 108, 109, 111	
Gaines	2		74
	H.J.R. H.F.	5 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 142, 153, 156, 157, 179, 180, 183, 187, 207, 264, 265, 269, 277*, 295, 296, 327, 329, 366, 403, 438, 441, 452*, 611, 2011, 2055, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2104, 2105, 2115, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2185, 2210, 2221*, 2222*, 2238, 2248, 2291, 2295, 2308 105, 108	
	H.R.	11, 17, 20, 25, 29, 34, 35, 36*, 102, 107*, 108, 109, 115, 119, 120, 126	
Garret	t H.J.R. H.F. H.R.	1, 2, 4 1, 2, 3, 57, 113, 219, 230*, 248*, 341, 368*, 401 20, 24, 28*, 35	18

Gaskill	TO	TALS 83
H.J.R. H.F.	5, 6 5*, 17*, 83, 86*, 87*, 93, 94, 103, 115, 117, 129, 156, 157, 177, 179, 180, 187, 202, 206, 207, 256, 264, 269, 325, 327, 328, 329, 374*, 441, 2011, 2017, 2018*, 2020, 2027, 2031, 2034, 2039, 2055, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2106, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2166, 2185, 2210, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2261, 2291, 2309, 2343, 2350	,
H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 20, 24, 29, 35, 36, 101, 102, 104, 107, 108, 109, 111, 114, 119, 120, 124, 126	
Gassman		55
H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11, 14 1, 2, 3, 57, 81, 90, 91, 178, 235, 338*, 339*, 368, 413, 444, 466*, 2073, 2086, 2087, 2096, 2098, 2106, 2113, 2140*, 2141*, 2145, 2197, 2204, 2205, 2208, 2258, 2260, 2282, 2284	
H.C.R. H.R.	$\begin{array}{c} 105 \\ 20, 24, 29, 34, 35, 101, 104, 107, 108, 109, 111, 118, 119, 123, 124, 125 \end{array}$	
Grassley		34
H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 11 1, 2, 3, 65*, 130, 141, 219, 264, 401, 413, 423*, 2036*, 2054*, 2056*, 2088, 2151, 2210, 2342*	,
H.C.R. H.R.		
Gustafson		15
H.F.	2113, 2140, 2205	10
H.C.R. H.R.	105 101, 102, 108, 109, 111, 115, 118, 119, 123, 125, 127	
Hagenow		40
H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 124, 130, 146, 154*, 172, 173, 216, 219, 369*, 373*, 401, 461*, 2039, 2063*, 2066*, 2072*, 2090*, 2206*	
H.C.R. H.R.		
Hall		64
H.J.R. H.F.	93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 143*, 156, 157, 177, 179* 192*, 195*, 264, 265, 272, 303*, 362*, 370*, 371*, 372*, 413, 436*, 503*, 610*, 611*, 650*, 2053*, 2075, 2091, 2104, 2106, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2185,	, ,
H.C.R. H.R.	2210, 2255, 2301*, 2304*, 2307*, 2308, 2442*, 2457* 105, 108 11, 12*, 15*, 17, 20, 29, 35, 101, 102, 108, 119, 120, 124, 125	

H.C.R. 105

 $H.R. \quad 35,\, 101,\, 102,\, 108,\, 119,\, 120,\, 123,\, 124$

Hanso		2	ΓΟΤΑLS 85
	H.J.R. H.F.	$\begin{array}{l} 4^{*},\ 83,\ 93,\ 103,\ 114,\ 115,\ 116,\ 126,\ 129,\ 137,\ 142,\ 153,\ 156,\ 16,\ 177^{*},\ 179,\ 202,\ 206,\ 207,\ 255,\ 256,\ 264,\ 269,\ 304^{*},\ 306^{*},\ 310^{*},\ 328,\ 365,\ 368,\ 412,\ 441,\ 463,\ 465^{*},\ 611,\ 2001,\ 2011,\ 2011,\ 2017,\ 2022,\ 2027,\ 2034,\ 2068,\ 2075,\ 2078,\ 2087,\ 2095,\ 2104,\ 2106,\ 2121,\ 212,\ 2145,\ 2153,\ 2166,\ 2185,\ 2210,\ 2212^{*},\ 2213^{*},\ 2235,\ 2238,\ 2247,\ 2248,\ 2249,\ 2261,\ 2291,\ 2308,\ 2337^{*},\ 2338,\ 2350^{*} \end{array}$	57, 25, 18, 22,
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 20, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 108, 119, 120, 125, 126*	
Hanus	a		30
	H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R. H.R.	1, 2, 3, 66, 81, 144*, 171, 173, 179, 368, 401, 2073, 2233*	
	11.10.	11, 21, 20, 20, 01, 00, 101, 101, 100, 111 , 111, 110, 120, 12	
		1, 2, 4, 11, 12, 14, 2002*, 2008* 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 80, 81, 105, 124, 138, 146, 148, 169, 170, 1' 216*, 219, 235*, 338, 341, 346, 368, 444, 612*, 2012, 2021*, 2024	4* ,
		2025*, 2026*, 2033*, 2037*, 2038*, 2040*, 2041*, 2042*, 204: 2054, 2055, 2056, 2060*, 2073, 2081*, 2085*, 2086*, 2098*, 21: 2140, 2141, 2161, 2177*, 2191*, 2197, 2201*, 2204, 2205, 220: 2258*, 2260, 2281*, 2282, 2284, 2431*, 2437	13,
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 106 20, 24, 33*, 35, 101, 107, 108, 109*, 111, 118, 119, 120, 121*, 123, 12	4
TT 4			46
Heato		1, 2, 7*, 8*	43
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 94, 99*, 100*, 101*, 102*, 107*, 124, 130, 141, 181*, 21' 253*, 262*, 266*, 416, 426*, 2031, 2061*, 2070*, 2088, 2106, 218' 2182*, 2229*, 2341*	
	H.C.R.		
	H.R.	9, 17, 20, 35, 101, 108, 109, 119, 120, 123	
			0.0
Hedde	ns H.F.	71*, 83*, 93, 94, 99, 103, 114, 116, 117*, 129, 130, 147, 153, 18 187, 257*, 329, 347, 363, 365, 366*, 403, 416*, 441, 2009*, 202 2027, 2030*, 2031*, 2039, 2061, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2106*, 212 2145, 2169, 2176, 2185, 2235, 2238, 2247, 2335	20,
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 20, 24, 29, 34, 35, 102, 104, 108, 111, 114, 116*, 119, 120, 12 126	4*,
Hein			27
	H.J.R.	1, 2, 11	21
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 125, 141*, 146, 148, 219, 234*, 2076, 2088*, 2147*, 22: 2260, 2340*	10,

Hess		<u>101</u>	ALS 45
11055	H.J.R.	, ,	10
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 10*, 57, 66, 68, 109*, 124, 125, 146, 148, 172, 219, 368, 399*, 401, 2006*, 2007*, 2008*, 2057*, 2073, 2082*, 2092*, 2098, 2111*, 2264*	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 9, 20, 24, 34, 35, 101, 102, 108, 110*, 119, 120, 123, 124, 125	
Highfi	ill		35
J	H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 2004* 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 74, 80, 81, 91, 122, 169, 170, 178, 219, 378*, 401, 440, 2039, 2090, 2126*, 2128*	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 20, 29, 31, 34, 35, 108, 111, 119, 123	
Hunte	r		105
	H.J.R. H.F.	18*, 19*, 20*, 21*, 22*, 23*, 26*, 27*, 28*, 30*, 31*, 32*, 33*, 34*,	
		35*, 36*, 37*, 38*, 39*, 40*, 41*, 42*, 43*, 44*, 45*, 46*, 47*, 53, 83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 130, 142, 147, 157, 163*, 164*, 179, 180, 183, 187*, 189*, 265, 296, 325, 327, 329, 347, 363, 366, 403, 412, 415, 463, 611, 2011, 2020, 2031, 2034, 2039, 2065*, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2106, 2117*, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2164, 2185, 2227*, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2261, 2286*, 2308, 2313*	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 25, 29, 35, 102, 106*, 108, 119, 120, 123, 124, 126	
Husen	nan		41
	H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 80, 81, 124, 140, 146, 171, 172, 173, 216, 219, 235, 267*, 368, 2031, 2073, 2083*, 2284	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 11, 20, 29, 35, 36, 101, 107, 108, 118, 119, 120, 123, 124, 125	
Isenha	art		69
	H.J.R.		
	H.F.	6*, 54*, 56*, 59*, 78*, 83, 92*, 93, 103, 108*, 115, 118*, 122*, 123*, 126*, 128*, 149*, 150*, 156, 165, 183, 202, 229*, 265, 269*, 274*, 276*, 288*, 325, 628*, 2001*, 2019*, 2029*, 2049*, 2068, 2075, 2077*, 2120, 2148, 2150*, 2166*, 2185, 2195*, 2203, 2210, 2228*, 2239*, 2240*, 2242*, 2261*, 2291, 2295*, 2343, 2470*, 2477*	
	H.C.R. H.R.	108* 17, 20, 25, 29, 35, 102, 111, 119*, 124, 125, 126, 127	
	11.10.	11, 20, 20, 20, 50, 102, 111, 110 , 121, 120, 120, 121	

93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 123, 129, 130, 142, 147, 153, 183, 219, 264, 265, 269, 325, 327, 329, 347, 379, 403, 433*, 434*, 435*, 441, 449*,

TOTALS

72

Jacoby

H.J.R. 5 H.F. 9

H.C.R. 105, 108

125, 126, 127

H.R.

450*, 451*, 636*, 646*, 2048, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2091, 2095, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2176, 2185, 2210, 2238, 2240, 2246, 2248, 2261, 2291, 2335, 2343 H.C.R. 105, 108 11, 17, 20*, 24, 25, 29, 31, 35, 102, 104, 108, 111, 114, 115, 119, 126 32 Jorgensen H.J.R. 1, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 113, 141, 151*, 179, 401, 2062*, 2073 H.C.R. 105 H.R. 20, 24, 25, 34, 35, 101, 104, 107, 108, 109, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123, 125 Kajtazovic 83 H.J.R. 5 H.F. 77*, 93, 103, 114, 115, 129, 142, 147*, 153, 156, 165*, 179, 180, 188*, 204*, 206, 207, 255, 256, 264, 265, 269, 272, 313*, 314*, 316*, 326*, 328, 329, 335*, 365, 377*, 379*, 403, 437, 441, 611, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2104, 2106, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2164, 2166, 2203*, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2255, 2261, 2291, 2292*, 2293*, 2298*, 2299*, 2309, 2336*, 2339*, 2391*, 2412*, 2413*, 2434* H.C.R. 107* 17, 20, 29, 34*, 35, 108, 113*, 115, 119, 126 HR. 61 Kaufmann H.J.R. 1, 2, 9 1, 2, 3, 123, 124, 127, 130, 141, 147, 219*, 264, 377, 401, 413, 2002*, H.F. 2023*, 2030, 2044*, 2045*, 2046*, 2047*, 2048*, 2054, 2056, 2069*, 2076*, 2086, 2088, 2106, 2123*, 2151, 2152, 2188*, 2211*, 2260, 2320, 2343, 2430, 2437 H.C.R. 105, 106* H.R. 9, 20, 24, 25, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 104, 108, 111, 114, 119, 122*, 123, 125 79 Kearns H.J.R. 5, 6 H.F. 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 137, 147, 149, 153, 157, 179, 180, 202, 207, 255, 256, 264, 269, 282, 323*, 325, 327, 328, 347, 363, 366, 463, 2011, 2027, 2031, 2039, 2055, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2148, 2164, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2261, 2308, 2321*, 2335, 2343

11, 17, 20, 25, 29, 34, 35, 102, 108, 111, 115, 119, 120, 123, 124,

		<u>TO1</u>	TALS
Kelley			97
	H.J.R. H.F.	5, 6 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 128, 129, 130, 142, 149, 153, 156, 157, 165, 177, 179, 180, 183, 187, 207, 231*, 233*, 237*, 238*, 239*, 240*, 241*, 242*, 243*, 247*, 251*, 264, 269, 270*, 271*, 272*, 275*, 283*, 305*, 314, 325, 347, 364*, 365, 366, 367*, 400*, 407*, 408*, 411*, 413, 421*, 422*, 441, 480*, 497*, 560*, 561*, 611, 635*, 2034, 2039.	
	H.C.R. H.R.	2075, 2100*, 2104, 2166, 2185, 2203, 2248, 2291, 2430 105, 108 8, 11, 13*, 17, 19*, 20, 21*, 24, 26*, 29, 35*, 102, 104, 107, 108,	
		114, 119, 120, 123, 124, 126	
T71 ·			40
Klein	птр	1, 2, 4, 9, 11	40
	H.F.	1, 2, 4, 5, 11 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 80, 81, 113, 130, 140, 141, 171, 172, 173, 216, 385*, 2073, 2076, 2110*, 2112*, 2260	
	H.C.R.		
	H.R.	9, 20, 29, 35, 36, 101, 102, 108, 109, 120, 123, 125	
TZ 4 -			45
Koeste		1, 2, 11, 12, 14	45
	H.F.	1, 2, 11, 12, 14 1, 2, 3, 66, 91, 118, 125, 126, 138, 166*, 171, 173, 368, 382*, 401, 444, 464*, 474*, 2012, 2145, 2152*, 2208, 2238	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 11, 17, 20, 24, 29, 34, 35, 36, 101, 107, 108, 109, 119, 120, 123, 124	
Kressi	æ		60
	g H.F.	83, 93, 95*, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 130, 153, 156, 179, 180, 206, 219, 244, 255, 256, 264, 265*, 269, 290*, 302, 325, 327, 329, 347, 379, 386*, 403, 441, 611, 2027, 2031, 2039, 2068, 2075, 2155*, 2176, 2185, 2203, 2246, 2248, 2291*	60
	H.C.R.	105, 108	
	H.R.	17, 18*, 20, 29, 34, 35, 36, 102, 108, 119, 124, 125, 126	
Lando			50
		1, 2, 4, 11, 12, 14	
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 113, 130, 148, 170, 171, 173, 216, 219, 235, 401, 444, 2012, 2055, 2073, 2140, 2141, 2204, 2214*, 2437	
	H.C.R. H.R.	8, 9, 20, 25, 29, 34, 35, 36, 101, 104, 108, 109, 114, 119, 120, 123, 124, 127*	
Lensir	ıg		75
	H.J.R.		
	H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 128, 129, 142, 153, 157, 163, 164, 180, 183, 187, 207, 219, 255, 256, 269, 282*, 296, 327, 329, 345*, 347, 363, 365, 403, 441, 2011, 2034, 2039, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2106, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2148, 2166, 2176, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2240, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249, 2291, 2308, 2425*	

H.C.R. 105, 108

H.R. 17, 20, 25, 29, 34, 35, 102, 108, 119, 120, 126

Lofgren	Ι	OTALS 33
H.J.R.	1 9	99
H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 3, 69*, 78, 127*, 130*, 321*, 2076, 2113, 2282	
H.R.	8, 9*, 11, 16, 17, 20, 24, 35, 101, 102, 104*, 108, 109, 111, 114*, 11 119, 123, 125	8,
Lundby		32
H.F.	93, 114, 117, 142, 153, 157, 180, 309*, 329, 363, 401, 2027, 203 2039, 2078, 2079, 2104, 2185, 2238, 2335*, 2338*, 2343*	
H.C.R.		
H.R.	17, 29, 34, 35, 102, 108, 119, 120, 126	
Lykam		38
H.F.	24*, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 130, 156, 179, 219, 264, 26 401, 611, 2013, 2068, 2075, 2106, 2185, 2238, 2281, 2291, 2418*	
	105, 108	
H.R.	17, 20, 29, 35, 102, 105, 108, 119, 120, 124, 126	
M 1		82
Mascher	5, 10*	82
H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114*, 115*, 116*, 117, 128, 129, 137*, 156, 15 163, 164, 180, 187, 206, 207, 264, 269, 284*, 285*, 286*, 291 293*, 297*, 328, 363, 403, 441, 463, 470*, 2011, 2027, 2068, 207 2078, 2079, 2091*, 2095*, 2104, 2106, 2115, 2118*, 2120*, 2121 2122*, 2145, 2164, 2167*, 2168*, 2169*, 2178*, 2185, 2210, 223 2238, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2263*, 2308, 2425 105, 108	*, 5, *,
H.R.	8, 16, 17, 20, 29, 34, 35, 36, 104, 107, 108, 114, 119, 120	
Maxwell		50
	1, 2, 4, 9	00
H.F.	1, 2, 3, 57, 80, 81, 141, 147, 148, 169, 172, 173, 177, 216, 234, 23 325, 346, 368, 401, 2059*, 2073, 2076, 2140, 2141, 2204, 220 2208, 2235, 2260	
H.C.R.	105	
H.R.	11, 15, 24, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 107, 108, 109, 119, 123, 125, 127	
3.5.0		10
McCarthy H.F.	02 102 170	10
	93, 103, 179 1, 2, 3, 6	
H.R.	3, 17, 29	
Meyer		21
H.F.	2011, 2031, 2034, 2039, 2068, 2091, 2095, 2106, 2118, 2120, 212 2122, 2145, 2185	1,
	105, 108	
H.R.	107, 108, 119, 124, 127	

		TOT	ALS
Miller	, H.		62
	H.J.R.	6	
	H.F.	83, 93, 94*, 103, 115, 129, 202*, 206*, 207, 208*, 256, 264, 269, 296, 325, 327, 347, 365, 441, 611, 2011, 2039*, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2185, 2210*, 2235, 2238, 2247, 2249, 2291, 2295 105, 108	
	H.R.	11, 17, 20, 24, 29*, 34, 35, 101, 102, 104, 107, 108, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123, 124, 126	
Miller			23
	H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 11 1, 2, 3, 66, 130, 141, 368, 2119*, 2309	
	H.R.	9, 14*, 24, 25, 35, 108, 115, 117*, 119, 123	
Moore			35
.,10010		1, 2, 9*, 2002	00
	H.F.	1, 3, 141, 219, 263*, 264*, 332*, 2076, 2088, 2106, 2152, 2260, 2343, 2394	
	H.C.R.		
	H.R.	10, 20, 24, 25, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 104, 108, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123	
Muhlb			55
	H.J.R. H.F.	93, 103, 115, 116, 117, 129, 130, 147, 156, 179, 180, 187, 202, 207, 219, 264, 265, 325, 327, 329, 347, 363, 441, 611, 2012, 2055, 2075, 2146, 2151, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2248, 2255, 2291, 2309	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 16, 17, 20, 29, 35, 101, 102*, 107, 109, 115, 119, 120, 123, 126	
Murpl	ıy		88
_	H.J.R.	6*	
	H.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 4,\ 7^*,\ 15^*,\ 16^*,\ 25^*,\ 83,\ 93^*,\ 94,\ 97^*,\ 103,\ 104^*,\ 114,\ 115,\ 116,\ 117,\\ 129,\ 130,\ 157,\ 187,\ 202,\ 203^*,\ 265,\ 296,\ 328,\ 365,\ 402^*,\ 439^*,\ 441,\\ 504,\ 611,\ 2005^*,\ 2011^*,\ 2014^*,\ 2027,\ 2028^*,\ 2031,\ 2034,\ 2039,\\ 2068,\ 2075,\ 2078,\ 2079,\ 2095,\ 2102^*,\ 2104,\ 2106,\ 2118,\ 2121,\ 2122,\\ 2145,\ 2151,\ 2153^*,\ 2160,\ 2164,\ 2166,\ 2185,\ 2210,\ 2235,\ 2238,\\ 2241^*,\ 2244,\ 2249,\ 2255,\ 2291,\ 2308,\ 2309,\ 2337,\ 2338,\ 2343 \end{array}$	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 4*, 6*, 11, 17, 20, 25, 29, 35, 101, 102, 108, 111, 119, 120, 124, 126	
Oldsoı	n		49
	H.J.R.	5	
	H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 156, 179, 180, 187, 296, 347, 365, 366, 441, 2039, 2068, 2078, 2079, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2106, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2210, 2238, 2248, 2291	
		105, 108	
	H.R.	11, 17, 20, 24, 29, 35, 102, 108, 119, 120, 124, 126	

Olson,		<u>TOT.</u>	ALS 40
	H.J.R. H.F.	5, 6, 2005* 67, 93, 114, 115, 116, 142, 153, 156, 179, 183, 219, 220*, 287*, 294*, 327, 347, 365, 387*, 405*, 443*, 2011, 2068, 2093*, 2157, 2210, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2291	
	H.C.R. H.R.		
Olson,	S. H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 3, 98, 113, 141, 182*, 300, 376*, 2010*, 2013*, 2039, 2173*,	32
	H.C.R. H.R.	2183, 2196*, 2210, 2260 105 1*, 20, 29, 35, 101, 102, 108, 119, 123, 124, 125	
Olson,	T. H.F.	29*, 48*, 93, 103, 117, 179, 264, 281*, 300*, 365, 391*, 498*, 611,	29
	H.C.R. H.R.	2075, 2185, 2335, 2338, 2343 108 11, 17, 20, 25, 29, 35, 108, 111, 119, 120	
Ourth	H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 117, 129, 156, 179, 180, 264, 269, 325, 341, 347, 363, 365, 366, 379, 401, 428, 441, 611, 2011, 2039, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2105, 2106, 2115, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2148, 2151, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249, 2291, 2335, 2343	71
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 17, 20, 24, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 104, 105, 109, 111, 114, 119, 120*, 124	
	H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2* 1, 2, 3 1*, 2*, 3*, 101*, 102*, 103*, 105, 109 8, 9, 11, 16, 20, 29, 37*, 101, 108, 114, 119, 123	25
	_	1, 2, 4, 11, 12 1, 2, 3, 8*, 11*, 12*, 51*, 52*, 55*, 57, 66, 80, 81, 124*, 125*, 141, 145*, 146*, 146*, 191*, 194*, 234, 235, 258*, 259*, 260*, 261*, 299*, 342*, 344*, 368, 388*, 401, 424, 2054, 2056, 2073, 2086, 2088, 2089*, 2097*, 2107*, 2116*, 2134*, 2135*, 2137*, 2138*, 2157*, 2163*, 2215*, 2237*, 2393*, 2430*	69
		11, 12, 20, 35, 101, 108, 109, 119, 123, 125	

Prichard	TOT	'ALS 44
H.F.	25, 93, 156, 179, 207, 264, 269, 325, 328, 347*, 348*, 366, 441, 611, 2039, 2075*, 2087, 2104, 2166, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249, 2255, 2260, 2309, 2400*, 2426*	44
H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 20, 25, 29, 35, 36, 102, 119, 126, 127	
Rayhons		20
H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 11 1, 2, 3, 130, 368, 2260 105	
H.R.	2*, 20, 29, 35, 108, 109, 118, 119, 123, 125	
Riding		52
_	5, 2002 70*, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 129, 137, 179, 207, 264, 365, 366, 389*, 401, 413, 441, 611, 2012, 2015*, 2039, 2055*, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2070, 2161*, 2164, 2166, 2107, 2210, 2227, 2228, 2248, 2227	02
H.C.R. H.R.	2079, 2161*, 2164, 2166, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2248, 2335 105, 108 16, 17, 29, 35, 101, 102, 107, 108, 109, 119, 120, 123, 124	
Rogers		40
H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 11 1, 2, 3, 66, 81, 90, 106*, 130, 173, 289*, 318*, 334*, 368, 459*, 600*, 601*, 2054, 2056, 2073, 2140, 2141, 2260, 2285	
H.C.R. H.R.	105 8, 9, 20, 24, 29, 35, 104, 108, 109, 111, 114, 119, 123	
Ruff		69
H.F.	93, 96*, 103, 114, 115, 116, 142, 153, 156, 157, 179, 180, 202, 207, 255, 264, 325, 328, 341, 347, 363, 365, 428, 441, 611, 2004*, 2017*, 2027, 2031, 2034*, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2106, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2148, 2151, 2210, 2255, 2291, 2306*, 2308, 2309, 2477	
H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 20, 29, 34, 35, 101, 102, 108, 119, 120, 123, 124, 125, 126	
Running-Ma		36
H.F.	93, 94, 117, 129, 157, 174*, 175*, 176*, 179, 193*, 206, 218*, 228*, 232*, 244*, 265, 272, 301*, 611, 2039, 2068, 2104, 2145, 2185, 2430	
H.C.R. H.R.	108 17, 20, 24, 29, 34, 35, 111, 119, 120, 126	

Salmo	n	2	OTALS 61
Samo		1, 2, 4, 11, 12, 14 1, 2, 3, 11, 57, 66, 80, 81, 91, 113, 138, 169, 171, 172, 173, 178, 21 219, 234, 235, 338, 341, 347, 368, 442*, 444, 612, 2073, 2088, 208 2098, 2113, 2140, 2141, 2204*, 2205, 2208, 2220*, 2260*, 228 2284, 2437*	.6, 96,
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 11, 20, 24, 29, 35, 108, 109, 115, 118, 119, 123, 125	
Sands			22
	H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R.	1, 4, 11 1*, 2*, 3*, 49*, 57, 80, 81, 219, 2196, 2198*	
	H.R.	20, 35, 36, 101, 108, 109, 119, 123	
Schult	z		74
		1, 2, 4, 11, 14, 2002, 2008 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 91, 113, 138, 140, 148, 169, 170, 171, 172, 173, 171, 190*, 216, 219, 235, 321, 333*, 338, 341, 346, 368, 383*, 390*, 40410*, 427*, 440, 444, 612, 2039, 2054, 2073, 2085, 2086, 2096, 2082, 2113, 2140, 2141, 2197*, 2201, 2204, 2225*, 2258, 2282, 2284, 243°)1,)8,
	H.C.R. H.R.		
Shaw			52
	H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 11, 14, 2002 1, 2, 3, 66, 90, 105, 138*, 146, 169*, 170*, 178, 216, 219, 235, 33 346, 368, 440, 612, 2096, 2113*, 2114*, 2140, 2141, 2197, 220 2204, 2205, 2208, 2258, 2260, 2282, 2284*	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 20, 29, 35, 101, 108, 109, 111, 115, 118, 119, 123, 125, 127	
Sheets			73
	H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11, 14, 2008 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 80, 81, 90, 91, 113, 124, 138, 141, 169, 172, 17, 178, 216, 235, 341, 346, 368, 440, 444, 559*, 612, 2055, 2073, 207, 2085, 2087, 2096, 2098, 2106, 2113, 2140, 2141, 2145, 2164, 218, 2201, 2204, 2205*, 2208*, 2258, 2260, 2282, 2284, 2414*, 2437	75,
	H.C.R. H.R.	105 20, 24, 29, 35, 101, 104, 108, 109, 111, 114, 118, 119, 123, 124, 12	25
Smith,			25
	11.N.	16, 20, 29, 35, 101, 108, 111, 119, 123	

C:th M	<u>T(</u>	<u>OTALS</u> 70
Smith, M. H.J.R.	5	70
H.F.	61*, 62*, 63*, 64*, 83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 156 161*, 179, 180, 187, 232, 267, 296*, 327, 329, 340*, 347, 366, 431* 441*, 504*, 2011, 2032*, 2104, 2105, 2106, 2115, 2142*, 2145 2164, 2185*, 2232*, 2235, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2249*, 2394* . 101, 102, 103, 105, 108, 109	·,
H.R.	17*, 20, 25*, 29, 32*, 34, 35, 36, 101, 102, 103, 108, 114, 119, 120 124, 126),
Soderberg		24
H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 11 1, 2, 3, 66, 401, 2073 . 105	
H.R.	8, 9, 20, 29, 35, 101, 102, 108, 109, 111, 119, 120, 123, 125	
Staed		76
H.J.R.		
H.F.	83, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 137, 153, 157, 180*, 207, 232 256, 264, 269, 327, 329, 363, 365, 441, 611, 2011, 2027, 2034, 2039 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2105*, 2106, 2115* 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2148, 2164, 2166, 2185, 2189*, 2190* 2235, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249, 2291, 2335, 2337, 2343, 2430), ·
H.C.R. H.R.	. 105, 108 11, 17, 20, 24, 34, 35, 37, 102, 108, 115, 119, 120, 124, 125, 126	
Stanerson		34
H.J.R. H.F.	1, 2, 4, 9 1, 2, 3, 57, 80, 81, 125, 141, 319*, 371, 413, 2064*, 2076, 2088 2106, 2152, 2260	,
H.C.R.		
H.R.	20, 24, 31, 34, 35, 37, 101, 108, 115, 119, 123, 127	
Steckman	-	80
H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R. H.R.	83, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 128, 129, 137, 139*, 140, 142, 153, 156* 157*, 164, 165, 180, 183, 206, 207, 244, 264, 265, 269, 325, 328 363, 365, 366, 379, 437, 463, 611, 2011, 2027, 2034, 2039, 2075 2078*, 2079*, 2087, 2095, 2104*, 2115, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2125* 2145*, 2166, 2185, 2210, 2235*, 2238*, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249 2255*, 2291, 2308*, 2309*, 2343 105, 108 11, 17, 20, 24, 29, 35, 102, 108, 117, 119, 120, 124, 126	,

		TOTA	ALS
Stutsn	nan H.F.	83, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 153, 180, 187, 219, 256, 264, 269, 327, 329, 347, 403, 441, 445*, 611, 2011, 2031, 2034, 2039, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2106, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2145, 2148, 2153, 2185, 2210, 2238, 2248, 2318*, 2320*,	70
	H.C.R. H.R.	2335, 2343, 2394 105, 108 11, 17, 20, 24, 25, 29, 34, 35, 102, 107, 108, 111, 119, 120, 123, 124, 125, 126	
Tayloı	r, R.		31
·	H.J.R. H.F. H.C.R.	1, 2, 4, 2002 1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 368, 401*, 2088, 2152, 2206, 2270*	
	H.R.	24, 25, 34, 35, 101, 104, 108, 109, 111, 114, 118, 119, 120, 123, 125	
Tayloı	г. Т.		58
	H.F.	83, 93, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 137, 153, 156, 157, 179, 180, 187, 206, 232, 255, 257, 264, 269, 273*, 327, 329, 347, 431, 441, 462*, 479*, 2011, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2105, 2106, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2164, 2185, 2243*, 2246, 2247, 2248, 2249	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 17, 20, 29, 35, 37, 102, 119, 120, 124, 126	
mı 1		,,,,,,,,	0.1
Thede	H.J.R.	6	61
	H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 115, 116, 117, 142, 153, 177, 179, 183, 206, 255, 256, 269, 296, 365, 366, 412*, 441, 463*, 611, 2011, 2039, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2104, 2115, 2122, 2145, 2164, 2185, 2210, 2238, 2246, 2247, 2249, 2308, 2309, 2343, 2418	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 11, 17, 20, 25, 29, 34, 35, 102, 108, 109, 110, 119, 126	
m.		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	00
Thoma	as H.J.R.	6	63
	H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 129*, 142, 147, 153, 157, 179, 180, 183, 187, 207, 226*, 254*, 255, 264, 269, 325, 347, 366, 401, 428* 441, 611, 2039, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2146*, 2148, 2151, 2260, 2306, 2322*, 2343	
	H.C.R. H.R.	105, 108 16, 17, 24, 29, 34, 35, 102, 104, 105, 108, 111, 114, 115, 119, 120,	
	11.16.	123, 124, 126, 127	
Upme	yer		23
	H.J.R.	•	
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 146, 401, 2474* C* 105	
	H.R.	6*, 105 3*, 8*, 9, 16*, 20, 29, 30*, 101, 103*, 108, 114, 119, 123	

		TOTA	ALS
Vande	r Lind	en	30
	H.J.R.	1, 2, 4, 11	
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 57, 66, 76, 148, 219, 235, 2055, 2197, 2205 2208	
	H.C.R.	105	
	H.R.	20, 29, 34, 35, 101, 107, 108, 119, 120, 123, 125, 127	
Watts			47
	H.J.R.	1, 2, 4, 11	
	H.F.	1, 2, 3, 11, 57, 60*, 66*, 76*, 80, 81, 113, 148, 170, 178, 216, 235, 341, 368, 375*, 401, 429*, 612, 2054, 2056, 2140, 2141, 2195, 2197, 2204, 2205, 2282	
	H.C.R.	105	
	H.R.	9, 29, 35, 108, 109, 111, 118*, 119, 120, 123, 125	
Wesse	l-Kroes	schell	79
	H.J.R.	5	
	H.F. H.C.R. H.R.	9*, 83, 93, 94, 103*, 114, 115, 116, 117, 128, 129, 142, 153, 157, 163, 164, 177, 180, 183, 187, 207, 255, 256, 269, 317*, 320*, 327, 329, 347, 363*, 365, 366, 403, 2011, 2020*, 2027*, 2034, 2035*, 2039, 2078, 2079, 2095, 2104, 2118, 2121, 2139*, 2145, 2164, 2166, 2176*, 2184*, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2243, 2315*, 2335, 2338, 2343 105, 108 11, 17, 20, 27*, 29, 34, 35, 36, 102, 107, 108, 116, 119, 120, 124, 126	
	11.10.	11, 11, 20, 21 , 20, 01, 00, 00, 102, 101, 100, 110, 11	
Winck	ler		64
	H.J.R.	5	
	H.F.	83, 93, 94, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 142*, 153*, 156, 157, 180, 183*, 255*, 256*, 269, 325, 329, 347, 365*, 403*, 2039, 2068, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2095, 2106, 2115, 2118, 2121, 2122, 2166, 2176, 2185, 2210, 2238, 2246*, 2247*, 2248*, 2249, 2255, 2308, 2335, 2343, 2418	
		105, 108	
	H.R.	16, 17, 25, 29, 34, 35, 102, 108, 119, 120, 124, 126	
Winds	ah:41		50
winas		1, 2, 4*, 11	90
	H.F.	1, 2, 4, 11 1, 2, 3, 57*, 58*, 66, 73*, 74*, 75*, 79*, 80*, 81*, 82*, 130, 171*, 172*, 173*, 216, 235, 318, 341, 368, 384*, 431, 460*, 2012, 2073* 2098, 2154*, 2198, 2256*, 2257*	
	H.C.R.		
	H.R.	20, 35, 101, 102, 108, 109, 115, 118, 119, 120, 123, 125, 127	
		,,,,,,,, -	
Wolfe			72
	H.J.R.	5, 6	
	H.F.	67*, 93, 94, 98*, 103, 114, 115, 116, 117, 129, 134*, 135*, 136*, 153, 156, 179, 180, 200*, 201*, 202, 205*, 206, 207, 255, 256, 264, 265, 269, 287, 327, 347, 366, 611, 2011, 2022*, 2039, 2075, 2078, 2079, 2087, 2091, 2095, 2104, 2105, 2115, 2118, 2120, 2121, 2122, 2127*, 2145, 2183*, 2185, 2210, 2235, 2238, 2261, 2265*	

H.C.R. 105, 108

H.R. 17, 20, 29, 35, 102, 108, 119, 120, 126

Wood

TOTALS
58

H.C.R. 105, 108

H.R. 17, 20, 24, 29, 35, 104, 108, 111, 114, 119, 120, 123, 124, 126

Worthan 32

H.J.R. 1, 2, 4, 11

H.F. 1, 2, 3, 14*, 57, 80, 81, 130, 248, 368, 577*, 2236*, 2260

H.C.R. 105

H.R. 9, 10*, 20, 29, 34, 35, 102, 108, 111, 118, 119, 120, 123, 125

BILLS INTRODUCED BY HOUSE COMMITTEES

Admi	inistrat H.C.R. H.R.	tion and Rules	<u>FOTALS</u> 3
_	eulture H.F.	152, 252, 312, 457, 458, 467, 511, 512, 597, 605, 607, 2344, 2345, 2367, 2401, 2405, 2424, 2427	18
Appr	opriati H.F.	ions 160, 245, 602, 603, 604, 613, 614, 624, 637, 638, 648, 2449, 2450, 2458, 2460, 2463, 2465, 2473	18
Com	merce H.F.	196, 353, 360, 398, 483, 484, 488, 489, 490, 502, 510, 513, 514, 539, 540, 608, 2109, 2130, 2131, 2217, 2218, 2219, 2231, 2296, 2370, 2324, 2328, 2329, 2330, 2333, 2369, 2370, 2408, 2416	
Econ	omic G H.F.	Frowth 324, 397, 473, 516, 517, 518, 580, 584, 585, 2192, 2287, 2305, 2349, 2352, 2353, 2373, 2407, 2415, 2428	19
Educ	eation H.F.	215, 279, 351, 352, 454, 455, 456, 472, 501, 515, 531, 532, 533, 594, 595, 2170, 2179, 2180, 2193, 2194, 2252, 2269, 2271, 2272, 2311, 2334, 2360, 2388, 2389, 2390, 2392, 2409, 2439	
Envi	ronmei H.F.	ntal Protection 225, 311, 491, 541, 2226	5
Ethic	es H.C.R. H.R.	4 5, 112	3
Gove	rnmen H.F.	t Oversight 649, 2462	2
Hum	an Res H.F.	ources 197, 198, 278, 392, 418, 419, 476, 482, 500, 548, 549, 550, 551, 552, 553, 554, 568, 569, 570, 581, 590, 2159, 2175, 2186, 2187, 2268, 2275, 2276, 2376, 2377, 2378, 2379, 2380, 2417	

Judiciary	TO	OTALS 69
H.F.	$\begin{array}{c} 112,\ 119,\ 120,\ 132,\ 133,\ 158,\ 184,\ 210,\ 211,\ 212,\ 213,\ 214,\ 356,\ 357,\ 358,\ 359,\ 393,\ 417,\ 469,\ 471,\ 495,\ 496,\ 534,\ 535,\ 536,\ 537,\ 538,\ 546,\ 555,\ 556,\ 562,\ 563,\ 564,\ 565,\ 566,\ 571,\ 572,\ 573,\ 578,\ 579,\ 591,\ 592,\ 2094,\ 2108,\ 2129,\ 2132,\ 2133,\ 2174,\ 2253,\ 2254,\ 2277,\ 2278,\ 2279,\ 2325,\ 2326,\ 2327,\ 2331,\ 2375,\ 2381,\ 2386,\ 2387,\ 2403,\ 2404,\ 2421,\ 2422,\ 2423,\ 2429,\ 2432,\ 2433 \end{array}$	00
Labor H.F.	121, 547, 2172, 2199	4
Local Gove	rnment	16
H.F.	268, 396, 481, 487, 508, 524, 606, 2266, 2267, 2273, 2280, 2347, 2402, 2410, 2411, 2420	10
Natural Re	sources	11
H.F.	155, 394, 499, 521, 522, 523, 2067, 2171, 2216, 2346, 2397	
Public Safe	tv	22
H.F.	159, 167, 168, 222, 223, 224, 468, 475, 477, 527, 528, 529, 530, 557, 558, 2289, 2355, 2356, 2362, 2368, 2371, 2398	
State Gover	rnment	40
	13, 2007	
H.F.	131, 185, 186, 209, 246, 307, 308, 350, 380, 381, 485, 486, 492, 505, 519, 520, 542, 543, 567, 576, 586, 587, 588, 589, 2274, 2288, 2290, 2348, 2354, 2358, 2364, 2365, 2366, 2382, 2383, 2384, 2385, 2406	
Transporta	tion	22
H.F.	236, 354, 355, 395, 493, 494, 507, 509, 525, 526, 582, 583, 2181, 2202, 2230, 2312, 2332, 2357, 2361, 2363, 2395, 2396	
Veterans A	ffairs	21
H.F.	221, 280, 361, 420, 453, 506, 544, 545, 596, 2084, 2143, 2223, 2224, 2234, 2316, 2317, 2319, 2351, 2359, 2372, 2374	
Ways & Mea	ans	62
H.F.	110, 199, 478, 574, 575, 598, 599, 609, 615, 616, 617, 618, 619, 620, 621, 622, 623, 625, 626, 627, 629, 630, 631, 632, 633, 634, 639, 640, 641, 642, 643, 644, 645, 647, 2435, 2436, 2438, 2440, 2441, 2443, 2444, 2445, 2446, 2447, 2448, 2451, 2452, 2453, 2454, 2455, 2456, 2459, 2461, 2464, 2466, 2467, 2468, 2469, 2471, 2472, 2475, 2476	

SUBJECT INDEX OF LEGISLATION

SUBJECT INDEX

ABBREVIATIONS USED

area education agencies AEAs CINA child in need of assistance CSAC College Student Aid Commission DALS Department of Agriculture and Land Stewardship DHS Department of Human Services DIA Department of Inspections and Appeals DNR. Department of Natural Resources Department of Education DOE

DOR Department of Revenue
DOT Department of Transportation
DPH Department of Public Health

DWD Department of Workforce Development

EMS emergency medical services

G.A. General Assembly

ICN Iowa Communications Network

IPERS Iowa Public Employees' Retirement System
MH/DS mental health and disability services
NRC Natural Resource Commission
OWI operating while intoxicated

REAP Resources Enhancement and Protection

911 SERVICES

911 usage, prohibiting private agencies from utilizing digits. SF 65.

Public safety single county points of contact. HF 290.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

E911 operators, uniform CPR instructions, HF 386.

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 510 – companion to SF 421 – both similar to HF 644. HF 644 approved 5-24-13.

E911 audio tape access limitation, confidentiality. SF 2074.

ABANDONMENT

Child support obligations. HF 58.

Real property enhancement fund. HF 2057 – companion to SF 2085.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. HF 2287 – similar to SF 2339 – both similar to SF 2256 and HF 2455, which are companion. SF 2339 approved 4-10-14.

Property disposal by cities. SF 2267.

Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Approved 4-10-14.

ABORTIONS

Gender selection abortions, prohibition. SF 13.

Abortion-inducing drug safety. SF 14.

Health care reform funds, use for abortions. SF 29.

Prohibiting late-term abortions. SF 45.

Prohibition on abortions, HF 138 - similar to SF 253.

ABORTIONS — continued

Person definition. HF 171.

Medical abortions HF 173

Abortions, civil cause of action, SF 333 – similar to HF 2098.

Abortion prohibition, constitutional amendment. SJR 10.

Abortions using the internet. HF 2073 – similar to HF 2175.

Abortion insurance opt-out. HF 2096.

ABSENTEE VOTING — see also ELECTIONS

Vote by mail for every election. HF 61.

Absentee ballots, veterans in care facilities. HF 62.

Absentee ballots, facility residents. HF 63 – similar to HF 2032.

Voting, care facility residents. HF 64.

Absentee voting at county auditor offices. HF 350.

Military voting system reforms. HF 420.

City elections by mail. HF 2065.

Administration of elections and voter registration. HF 2354 – similar to SF 2301.

ABSTRACTS OF TITLE

Real property abstracts, drainage districts. HF 247.

Sewage disposal system inspections and title abstracts. HF 491 – companion to SF 390. SF 390 approved 4.5-13.

ABUSE — see also ADULT ABUSE

Domestic abuse credible threat requirement. HF 134.

Sexual offense law enforcement initiative surcharge. HF 136.

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Animals

Animal neglect, penalties. SF 2020 - similar to HF 2023.

Animal torture, penalties. SF 2021 (see also HF 2023).

Attacks on service animals, penalties. SF 2033.

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361.

Children

Criminal background checks, ice cream truck drivers. HF 55 – companion to SF 149 – both similar to HF 540.

Employment background check efficiencies. HF 218.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 – similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Miranda rights for parents investigated by DHS. HF 2020.

Erin's law. HF 2085.

Community college instructor background check. HF 2246.

Adoption investigations and report requirements. SF 2225 – same as SF 2276. SF 2276 approved 3-26-14.

Domestic Partners

Domestic and sexual violence. HF 103.

Parental rights for rapists. HF 302.

Parental rights and responsibilities. HF 318.

ACCIDENTS

Motor vehicle insurance. HF 2233.

ACQUIRED IMMUNE DEFICIENCY SYNDROME

HIV/AIDS test results for minors, SF 250.

ADJUTANT GENERAL

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2111 – similar to SF 2321. SF 2321 approved 4-3-14.

ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

Administrative rules overreach. HF 65 – same as HF 517 – both similar to SF 168

Administrative rules, review process reform. SF 138.

Administrative rules, negotiated rulemaking. SF 166.

Environmental protection rules, effects on cities. SF 169.

Administrative rules sunset. SF 324.

Administrative rules reform. HF 586. Approved 5-24-13.

Administrative rules review committee, constitutional authorization. SJR 2002. Administrative rules review, fiscal analysis, 5-year sunset. SF 2125.

Nullification

Rescind respite care administrative rule. HJR 8.

Racing and gaming commission, steward decision review nullification. HJR 2005 – same as HJR 2007.

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES, DEPARTMENT OF

Competitive bidding preference, Iowa-based businesses. SF 15 – companion to HF 93 – both similar to SF 170.

Court fees and receipts. HF 120 - similar to SF 318. SF 318 approved 4-24-13.

Debt set off procedures for state agency or political subdivision. HF $380.\,$

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2083 – companion to SF 2139.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288 – similar to SF 2235. HF 2288 approved 3-26-14.

Public cafeterias, dietary guidelines and local purchasing preferences. HF 2350. Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2382.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

Human Resources

Confidential employees, merit system. SF 2054 – similar to SF 2244.

Iowa communications network operations. HF 2348 – companion to SF 2302.

Information Technology

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Vehicles

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

Biological grease use by state vehicles. HF 2155.

ADOPTION

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 249 – companion to HF 317 and SF 362. SF 362 approved 4-24-13.

ADOPTION — continued

Grandparent rights. HF 343.

Adoption records. SF 2025 – companion to HF 2042 – both similar to SF 2207.

Adoption tax credit. HF 2082 - HF 2268 - HF 2468 - all similar.

Adoption and parental leave from employment. HF 2256.

Indian child welfare. HF 2259.

Adoption investigations and report requirements. SF 2225 – same as SF 2276. SF 2276 approved 3-26-14.

Birth certificate access, adoptees. HF 2315.

ADULT ABUSE

Child abuse and adult abuse reporter training. SF 178 – similar to SF 350.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Employment background check efficiencies. HF 218.

Elder abuse, substitute decision maker. HF 2009.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Elder and dependent adult abuse. SF 2145.

ADULT DAY CARE

Adult day care certification. HF 102 – same as HF 197. HF 197 approved 4-24-13. Adult day services retention. HF 2186 – companion to SF 2193. SF 2193 approved 3-14-14.

Health facilities, technical changes. SF 2167 – similar to HF 2365.

ADULT ENTERTAINMENT

Regulating adult entertainment. HF 359.

ADVISORY BOARDS

Open meetings and records, local advisory boards and task forces compliance. HF 2014.

Open meetings and advisory bodies. HF 2019 - companion to SF 2053.

ADVOCACY — see also RESIDENT ADVOCATES

Long-term care ombudsman funding. SF 36 – companion to HF 116 and SF 258 – all similar to HF 2118.

Mental health advocates within DIA. HF 217.

$\begin{array}{lll} {\bf AFFORDABLE} & {\bf CARE} & {\bf ACT} - see & {\bf \it PATIENT} & {\bf \it PROTECTION} & {\bf \it AND} & {\bf \it AFFORDABLE} \\ & {\bf \it \it CARE} & {\bf \it ACT} \end{array}$

AFRICAN AMERICANS

Juneteenth celebration museum exhibit. SF 159 – similar to SF 411.

Black history month resolution, HR 11. Adopted by House.

Schools recess for Martin Luther King Jr. holiday. HF 295.

Juneteenth state holiday. HF 452.

Renaming the commission on status of African Americans. HF 2221.

Department of human rights contact for issue resolution. HF 2222.

AGENTS

Uniform power of attorney Act. HF 2169 – SF 2168 – HF 2422 – all similar. SF 2168 approved 4-10-14.

AGING, DEPARTMENT ON

Department on aging funding. SF 109 – companion to HF 115.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Elder abuse, substitute decision maker. HF 2009.

Senior living coordinating unit reinstatement. SF 2028.

Aging and disability resource centers appropriation. HF 2091.

Department on aging appropriation. HF 2095.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2430.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2471.

AGRICULTURAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Agricultural development authority. HF 607. Approved 5-9-13.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328 – similar to HF 2428. SF 2328 approved 4-10-14.

AGRICULTURAL LAND

Agricultural land sales, corn suitability rating. SF 119.

Watershed management. HF 229.

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Approved 4-24-13.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2059 – same as HF 2230.

Drainage district trustees, eligibility. SF 2273. Approved 4-3-14.

AGRICULTURAL LAND TAX CREDIT

Estate tax for farmers, HF 511.

AGRICULTURE

Agricultural ATV sales tax exemption. HF 111 - similar to HF 598.

Agriculture education. HF 202.

County extension districts, lobbying. HF 325 – SF 403 – HF 2151 – all similar.

Federal farm bill resolution. HR 102. Adopted by House.

Urban agriculture academy bill. HF 2210 – same as HF 2424.

AGRICULTURE AND LAND STEWARDSHIP, DEPARTMENT OF

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

Genetically modified food labeling requirements. SF 194 – similar to HF 463. Beginning farmer loan program. HF 252 – similar to HF 599. HF 599 approved

eginning farmer loan program. Hr 252 – similar to Hr 599. Hr 599 approve 6-17-13.

Farm and food initiative enhancements. HF 269.

Functions of DALS, conservation loans, motor fuel standards, metrologist, pesticide regulation. SF 246 – similar to HF 458. HF 458 approved 3-28-13. Industrial hemp, production and marketing. SF 264.

Agricultural development authority. HF 607. Approved 5-9-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

AGRICULTURE DEPARTMENT — continued

Animal Industry

Wild animal care in commercial establishments. HF 254- companion to SF 236.

Commercial establishment exemption. HF 298.

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123-companion to SF 2106-both similar to HF 2405.

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361

Dairy Industry

Raw dairy product sales. SF 77.

Fertilizer and Pesticides

Pesticide applicators, online continuing education. HF 2112.

Fuel

ADA-compliant fuel pumps. HF 282 – companion to SF 235 – both similar to SF 401 and SF 2284.

Machinery and Equipment

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250-HF 263-HF 507-HF 619-all similar.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 252 – similar to HF 599. HF 599 approved 6-17-13.

Grain elevator cargo, road travel. HF 2229.

Fuel trailers and seed tenders, sales tax exemption. HF 2446.

Secretary of Agriculture

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Soil Conservation

Urban and rural collaboration. HF 208.

Soil secretaries in counties. HF 480.

Agricultural conservation projects, appropriation. SF 400.

Water Quality

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Sand fracking moratorium. HF 2028 - similar to HF 2298.

Great lakes clean water initiative, fund. SF 2218.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

AIRCRAFT AND AIRPORTS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Drone use for law enforcement purposes. SF 276 – companion to HF 410.

Drone regulation. SF 2157 - similar to SF 2314.

Air strips liability. HF 2236.

AIR QUALITY — see also **POLLUTION**

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. HF 2226 – companion to SF 2197. SF 2197 approved 3-14-14.

ALARM SYSTEMS

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

Alcoholic beverage licensees, background checks. SF 143 – companion to HF 490.

Liquor stores, parking lot responsibility. HF 330.

Alcoholic beverages division, technical bill. SF 271 – companion to HF 488. HF 488 approved 4-10-13.

Charity auction permits, alcoholic beverages. SF 380. Approved 4-24-13.

Licenses and Permits

Breweries, micro-distilled. HF 182.

Liquor licenses. HF 189.

Liquor licenses duration. HF 331.

Brewery and winery licensure mutuality. SF 287.

Micro-distilled spirits, retail, consumption. HF $2173-{\rm similar}$ to SF 2175.

Brewery license. HF 2191.

Minors

Alcoholic beverage possession by minors, jurisdiction. HF 214 - similar to SF 2030

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. HF 234 – same as HF 529 – both similar to SF 2146 and SF 2310. SF 2310 approved 4-24-14.

Alcohol possession and public intoxication, deferred judgments. HF 405.

Alcohol consumption, under legal age. HF 2005.

ALCOHOL TESTING

Motor vehicle traffic fatalities, alcohol and drug testing. HF 371.

ALIENS — see also IMMIGRANTS

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 - similar to SF 2171.

ALIMONY — see also DISSOLUTION OF MARRIAGE

Medicaid participation, exclusion of alimony payments. SF 83.

ALLOWABLE GROWTH

School foundation percentage increase (2.5%). HF 2.

Categorical allowable growth at 4% for 2013–2014 school year. SF 51.

Allowable growth at 4% for 2013-2014 school year. SF 52.

Categorical allowable growth of 4% for 2014–2015 school year. SF 161.

Allowable growth of 4% for 2014–2015 school year. SF 162.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Allowable growth for science, technology, engineering, and math funding. HF 434.

Education reform, SF 423.

Schools supplemental state aid. HF 2068.

Allowable growth of 6% for 2015–2016 school year. HF 2078 – companion to SF 2079.

Categorical growth of 6% for 2015–2016 school year. HF 2079 – companion to SF 2077.

Supplemental state aid in the biennium (2%). HF 2194.

ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES (ATVs)

Agricultural ATV sales tax exemption. HF 111 - similar to HF 598.

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 - HF 263 - HF 507 - HF 619 - all similar.

Recreation and conservation matters, DNR. SF 272 - companion to HF 523.

All-terrain vehicles sales tax exemption. HF 577.

ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES — continued

Off-road utility vehicles. SF $2058 - \mathrm{SF}\ 2128 - \mathrm{HF}\ 2216 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{companion}.$

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

All-terrain vehicles on highways. SF 2287 – companion to HF 2395.

ALZHEIMER'S DISEASE

Alzheimer's disease response strategy. SF 199 – companion to HF 232 – both similar to SF 269.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

AMMUNITION — see also WEAPONS

Weapons and public emergencies. HF 74.

Weapons disposition, seizure by law enforcement. HF 75 – SF 105 – HF 536 – all similar.

Weapons, law enforcement. HF 383.

Judicial branch weapons ammunition restrictions relating to mental health commitments. HF 439.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

ANATOMICAL GIFTS

Anatomical gift procurement organizations. HF 451.

ANIMAL AGRICULTURE COMPLIANCE ACT

Commercial establishment exemption. HF 298.

Confined animal feeding operations, small operations, manure. SF 418 – companion to HF 512. HF 512 approved 5-15-13.

ANIMALS

American veterinary medical association sesquicentennial resolution. HR 16. Adopted by House.

Animal neglect, penalties. SF 2020 – similar to HF 2023.

Animal torture, penalties. SF 2021 (see also HF 2023).

Attacks on service animals, penalties. SF 2033.

Animal welfare responses in rural areas. HF 2300.

Diseases and Research

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

Facilities — see also ANIMAL AGRICULTURE COMPLIANCE ACT

Wild animal care in commercial establishments. HF 254 - companion to SF 236.

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361.

Pets

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 177 – companion to HF 286 and SF 2118. SF 2118 approved 4-25-14.

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123 – companion to SF 2106 – both similar to HF 2405.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

Dogs and cats spay and neuter fund. HF 2335.

Wildlife

Bengal cats and savannahs, possession. SF 247. Approved 5-15-13.

Cougars and mountain lions. HF 2302.

ANNEXATION

Voluntary annexation and severance procedures. SF 25.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 460 - similar to HF 2344.

APPEALS

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187 – companion to HF 213. SF 187 approved 3-28-13.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

APPLIANCES

White goods recycling program. HF 2212.

APPRENTICESHIPS

Apprenticeships, job training. SF 2317 - similar to HF 2407 and SF 2353.

APPROPRIATIONS

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Approved 3-28-13. Road use tax fund, appropriation from general fund. SF 405.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Tornado safety funding. SF 2034 - companion to HF 2100.

County road funding. SF 2072.

Unsewered communities funding. HF 2102.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Administrative Services, Department of

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Aging, Department on

Long-term care ombudsman funding. SF 36 – companion to HF 116 and SF 258 – all similar to HF 2118.

Department on aging funding. SF 109 – companion to HF 115.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Elder abuse, substitute decision maker. HF 2009.

Aging and disability resource centers appropriation. HF 2091.

Department on aging appropriation. HF 2095.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Agriculture and Land Stewardship, Department of

Farm and food initiative enhancements. HF 269.

Soil secretaries in counties. HF 480.

Agricultural conservation projects, appropriation. SF 400.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13.

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Nutrient trading pilot program, appropriation. HF 2077.

APPROPRIATIONS, subhead Agriculture Department — continued

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123 – companion to SF 2106 – both similar to HF 2405.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

Commerce, Department of

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Corrections, Department of

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Cultural Affairs, Department of

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Newspaper microfiche, appropriation to department of cultural affairs. HF 2087.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed 5-27-14.

Economic Development Authority

Small businesses development. HF 15.

Tourism and marketing appropriation. SF 226.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed 5-27-14.

Education, Department of

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Finance literacy, school requirements. HF 148.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Head start appropriation. SF 222.

Competency-based education. HF 365.

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 – similar to SF 429.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Career and technical education reform. HF 413 - same as HF 501.

World language pilot program. HF 437.

General educational development appropriation. HF 459.

School safety and security, bond funding. SF 2136.

Suicide prevention, trauma informed care, teacher training. SF 2173 – companion to SF 2261 – both similar to HF 2245.

Refugee family support services, community navigators. SF 2176 – companion to HF 2283 and SF 2270.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

Area education agencies and mental health services grants. SF 2209.

Universal preschool. HF 2263.

Antibullying policies, safe schools, training. SF 2318 – similar to HF 2409.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

Radon. HF 2412.

General Assembly

Farm and food innovation fund appropriation. HF 2239.

Human Rights, Department of

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Low-income home energy assistance program. HF 2075 – similar to SF 2110.

Human Services, Department of

Mental health transition funding for counties, HF 117.

Fatherhood initiative, SF 140.

MH/DS redesign, workgroup recommendations, appropriation. SF $415-{\rm similar}$ to SF 440.

Child care appropriations. SF 441.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Long-term care facility for aggressive persons, study. SF 2057.

Community mental health center, digital records. HF 2306.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Inspections and Appeals, Department of

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Judicial Branch

Judicial branch weapons ammunition restrictions relating to mental health commitments. HF 439.

Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Approved 6-17-13.

Judicial branch appropriations. HF 2449. Approved 5-30-14.

Justice, Department of

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Natural Resources, Department of

Water use policy and drought planning. SF 165 - similar to SF 307.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13. Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Resources enhancement and protection fund, celebrations and education appropriations. HF 2150.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Public Defender

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Public Defense, Department of

First responder specialty teams funding. HF 362.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Public Health, Department of

Area health education centers, appropriation. SF 12 – same as SF 377.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Children's funeral costs. HF 2291.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Public Safety, Department of

Missing children, sex offenders, law enforcement. SF 326.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Regents, Board of

Solar power at U of I, appropriation. SF 4.

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Solar power at regents institutions, appropriation. SF 2005 – companion to HF 2203.

Transportation, Department of

Transportation appropriations. HF 602. Approved 6-17-13.

Employment transportation initiative, appropriation. SF 2076 – same as SF 2292 – both similar to HF 2343.

School transportation, safe routes, appropriation. SF 2097.

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Approved 5-30-14.

Veterans Affairs

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

APPROPRIATIONS — continued

Workforce Development

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 - similar to SF 429.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Veterans workforce development appropriations. HF 2316.

Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed 5-27-14.

AQUACULTURE

Aquatic invasive species control. HF 275.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

ARBITRATION

Chapter 28E agreement duties. HF 87.

ARCHITECTURE

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 376 – companion to HF 539 – both similar to SF 2255. SF 2255 approved 3-26-14.

Banking division regulation. HF 2130 – companion to SF 2115. HF 2130 approved 3-7-14.

ARCHIVES

Newspaper microfiche, appropriation to department of cultural affairs. HF 2087.

AREA AGENCIES ON AGING

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Aging and disability resource centers appropriation. HF 2091.

Department on aging appropriation. HF 2095.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

AREA EDUCATION AGENCIES

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

School district budget certification timeline. HF 141.

Competency-based education. HF 365.

Public school administration, identify bureaucratic waste and excess. HF 2037.

Area education agency choice, contiguity. SF 2049.

Area education agency programs, competitive bidding. SF 2050.

Public school data reporting. HF 2060.

Dyslexia definition, screening, instruction. SF 2070 – similar to SF 2319. SF 2319 approved 4-9-14.

School district shared operations, supplementary weighting. HF 2103 – similar to SF 2269 and HF 2271.

Area education agencies and mental health services grants. SF 2209.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Approved 4-10-14.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

ARREST AND ARRAIGNMENT

Criminal information sharing. SF 145 – companion to HF 222. SF 145 approved 3-28-13.

ARTS

Harlan statue, move to Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 7 – companion to SJR 4 – both similar to HJR 13. HJR 13 approved 5-15-13.

Fine arts in schools resolution. HR 103. Adopted by House.

Art therapist licensure. SF 2210.

Fine arts in core curriculum. SF 2286.

ASSAULTS

Domestic and sexual violence, HF 103.

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 151 – SF 384 – HF 557 – all similar. SF 384 approved 4-24-13.

Domestic abuse as sault, intimate relationships. SF 163 – HF 292 – HF 293 – HF 329 – SF 359 – all companion.

Assault on public transit worker. HF 573.

Harassment of children, penalties. SF 2027 - companion to HF 2209.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Sexual assault cases, victim identity. HF 2115 - similar to HF 2136.

Sport referees, assaults. SF 2158.

ASSESSORS AND ASSESSMENTS

Street assessments. HF 588.

Property tax reform. HF 609.

Property assessment appeal board revisions. HF 621.

Corn checkoff referendum. HF 2427. Approved 3-26-14.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Approved 5-30-14.

Commercial Property

Locker plants, property taxation. HF 108.

Commercial property tax credits. SF 295. Approved 6-12-13.

Water utility replacement tax. HF 643 – similar to SF 451. SF 451 approved 5-9-13.

Residential Property

Main street or older buildings, property tax assessments. HF 107.

Residential property assessment appeals. HF 192 – similar to HF 193 – both similar to HF 508 and HF 622, which are same.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 460 - similar to HF 2344.

County assessor notice. HF 2108.

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 – similar to HF 2391.

Drainage districts reclassification. HF 2314.

ASSETS

Medical assistance, property divestiture. HF 476.

Medical assistance asset verification, HF 2275.

Mutual-to-stock insurance company conversions. HF 2416.

ASSISTED LIVING

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF $53-\mathrm{similar}$ to HF 552.

Assisted living requirements. SF 90.

Sex offender notification in health facilities. HF 206.

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394 – companion to HF 570. SF 394 approved 4-5-13.

Health facilities, technical changes. SF 2167 – similar to HF 2365.

ATHLETICS — see also SPORTS

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Olympic wrestling resolution. HR 20. Adopted by House.

Commotio cordis awareness for child athletes. HF 461.

Recreation league youth sports injury prevention training. HF 474.

Honors

Grinnell college men's basketball team resolution. HR 15. Adopted by House.

Iowa State University cross country championship resolution. HR 27.

Dan Gable resolution. HR 31. Adopted by House.

Royce White resolution. HR 36. Adopted by House.

Grandview University Vikings national football champions resolution. HR 107. Adopted by House.

Iowa State University men's basketball tournament title. HR 124. Adopted by House.

AT-RISK STUDENTS

School weighting for at-risk students. SF 156.

School at-risk weighting. HF 2255.

ATTORNEY GENERAL

Privacy and credit agencies. HF 344.

Human trafficking, wire taps. HF 426 - similar to SF 2098.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2116.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Approved 4-3-14.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

Termination of parental rights appeal, attorney fees. HF 104 – similar to HF 471. HF 471 approved 5-15-13.

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Approved 4-24-13.

Mental health advocates within DIA. HF 217.

Law enforcement officer indemnification, attorney fees. SF 214.

Real property abstracts, drainage districts. HF 247.

City attorneys, conflicts. HF 328.

Horizontal property regimes, governance. HF 2049.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Public defender attorneys, Gideon fellowships. HF 2132. Approved 4-3-14.

Uniform power of attorney Act. HF 2169 - SF 2168 - HF 2422 - all similar. SF 2168 approved $4 \cdot 10 \cdot 14$.

AUCTIONS AND AUCTIONEERS

Weapons disposition, seizure by law enforcement. HF 75 – SF 105 – HF 536 – all similar.

Charity auction permits, alcoholic beverages. SF 380. Approved 4-24-13.

Vehicle auctions, dealer licensing requirements. SF 2024.

AUDITOR OF STATE

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

State employment protocols, contracts, whistleblowers, bonuses. SF 2358.

AUDITORS

Administration of elections and voter registration. HF 2354 – similar to SF 2301.

AUTISM

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Autism insurance coverage, paraprofessionals. HF 2031.

AWARDS AND PRIZES

Human trafficking victim, rescue award. HF 2145.

BAIL

Bail bonds. HF 112. Approved 4-24-13.

BALLOTS — see also ELECTIONS

Straight ticket voting elimination. HF 13 – SF 97 – HF 186 – all similar.

Absentee voting at county auditor offices. HF 350.

Ballots, county survey issues. HF 385.

BANKING

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Gold and silver as tender. HF 346.

Banking division regulation. HF 2130 – companion to SF 2115. HF 2130 approved 3-7-14.

Mortgages

Federal home loan bank and insurer collateral. SF 2133 – similar to HF 2231. SF 2133 approved 3-14-14.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Approved 3-26-14.

Superintendent

Credit union division changes, dept. of commerce. SF 2205 – companion to HF 2328. SF 2205 approved 3-14-14.

BARS AND TAVERNS

Smoking in bars and restaurant patios. SF 263.

BEER — see also ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

Breweries, micro-distilled. HF 182.

Liquor licenses. HF 189.

BENEFICIARIES

Insurance policies, intended beneficiary. HF 398. Approved 5-23-14.

BEVERAGE CONTAINERS

Wine bottles, statements of refund value. SF 31.

Bottle container redemption centers. HF 2017.

Bottle bill handling fee. HF 2018.

BICYCLES

Helmets for minors on motorized bicycles. SF 37.

Bicycle passing distance. HF 151.

Bicycle safety, vehicles overtaking. SF 157 – companion to HF 244.

Moped speed increase. SF 2059 – same as SF 2192. SF 2192 approved 3-26-14.

BIDS AND BIDDING

Competitive bidding preference, Iowa-based businesses. SF 15 – companion to HF 93 – both similar to SF 170.

Comparative bidding, prison industries. SF 102 – similar to SF 195.

Real property tax sales, priority. HF 369.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 460 - similar to HF 2344.

Area education agency programs, competitive bidding. SF 2050.

Competitive public bidding. HF 2241 - similar to HF 2242.

BINGO

Bingo sales tax rate. SF 126.

BIOTECHNOLOGY

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 376 – HF 597 – HF 640 – all similar. HF 640 approved 6-17-13.

BIRDS

Game bird hunting preserves, acreage required. SF 141.

Mourning doves, migratory bird tax stamp. HF 370.

BIRTH CENTERS

Newborn heart screening, birthing facilities. HF 9 – similar to SF 393.

BIRTH CERTIFICATES

Parental rights and responsibilities. HF 318.

Birth certificate access, adoptees. HF 2315.

BIRTH DEFECTS AND INJURIES

Prenatal and infant care, screenings. SF 196 – companion to HF 285.

BLIND, DEPARTMENT FOR THE

Education appropriations, HF 604. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

BLIND PERSONS

Services reform for students with blindness or deafness. HF 145. Iowa library for the blind and physically handicapped resolution. HR 35.

BLOOD

Drunk driving, enforcement through blood or urine specimens. SF 2142.

Blood sharing, designated recipients. SF 2208.

Boaters operating while intoxicated, testing. SF 2237.

BOARDS

Drainage and levee district consolidation. HF 49 – same as HF 152. HF 152 approved 5-1-13.

Iowa public policy institute. HF 118.

Music therapy licensure. HF 180 - similar to SF 313.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Public corporation boards of directors, terms. HF 358 – companion to SF 290. HF 358 approved $3 \cdot 28 \cdot 13$.

Business corporation Act. HF 469 – similar to SF 398. HF 469 approved 4-5-13. Board of medicine, disciplinary procedures. SF 379.

Property assessment appeal board revisions. HF 621.

Common interest properties. HF 2010.

Open meetings and records, local advisory boards and task forces compliance. HF 2014.

Open meetings and advisory bodies. HF 2019 – companion to SF 2053.

Licensee discipline and governing boards. HF 2157 - same as HF 2385.

Patient safety at medical facilities. HF 2163.

BOATS AND VESSELS

Boat registration fees, extension of sunset. SF 10 - HF 68 - SF 146 - HF 155 - all companion. SF 146 approved 4-26-13.

Red flag from boat with person in water. SF 116.

Motorboat operation on lake Macbride. SF 124.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

County recorders technical bill. HF 2267.

Boaters operating while intoxicated, testing. SF 2237.

BODY PIERCING

Body piercing regulation. SF 16 – similar to HF 450.

BOILERS

Boiler inspections. HF 299 - SF 299 - HF 484 - all similar. HF 484 approved 4-24-13.

BONDS

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13. City bond issuance, disasters. HF 2420.

Investments

City self-funded debt. HF 289 – SF 387 – HF 2411 – all similar.

Municipal bond income tax elimination. HF 390.

Iowa finance authority policies. SF 408 – HF 576 – HF 637 – all similar.

Urban renewal area debt limit. HF 647.

BONDS, subhead Investments — continued

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 - similar to HF 2391.

Title guaranty program, private activity bond cap, Iowa finance authority. SF 2206 – companion to HF 2349. SF 2206 approved 3-14-14.

Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Approved 4-10-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

BOTTLE DEPOSITS

Wine bottles, statements of refund value. SF 31.

Bottle container redemption centers. HF 2017.

Bottle bill handling fee. HF 2018.

BOUNDARIES — see also LAND, and PROPERTY

County boundary lines, constitutional amendment. HJR 3.

BRAIN INJURIES

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 348 – similar to HF 545. HF 545 approved 5-9-13.

BREEDERS

Commercial establishment exemption. HF 298.

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361.

Horse awards and expenses. HF 2290 - companion to SF 2277.

BREWERIES

Breweries, micro-distilled. HF 182.

Brewery and winery licensure mutuality. SF 287.

Micro-distilled spirits, retail, consumption. HF 2173 – similar to SF 2175.

Brewery license. HF 2191.

BRIDGES — see also ROADS AND HIGHWAYS

Transportation road fund for critical needs. SF 5.

BROKERS

Real estate licensing fees. HF 502 – companion to SF 426 – both similar to companions HF 624, SF 438, and HF 639. SF 438 approved 5-9-13.

BROWNFIELDS

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. HF 2287 – similar to SF 2339 – both similar to SF 2256 and HF 2455, which are companion. SF 2339 approved 4-10-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 – similar to HF 2448.

BUDGETS

United States balanced budget, constitutional amendment. SCR 1.

BUILDING CODE

Radon testing in schools, new homes. SF 49 – similar to SF 366. SF 366 approved 4-17-14.

Radon control in residential construction. HF 243.

Window safety, building code. SF 281 – companion to HF 428 and SF 381.

BUILDINGS — see also PUBLIC BUILDINGS

Energy bank loan programs. HF 70.

Main street or older buildings, property tax assessments. HF 107.

Cosmetology arts licensure for specific services. HF 388.

Derelict buildings grant program. HF 2402.

Energy Efficiency

School leadership in energy and environmental design incentives. HF 326. Alternate energy revolving loan program. HF 2195.

BULLYING

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

Bullying. HF 187.

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

Bullying and harassment, online reporting by schools. SF 2016.

Bullying and harassment, parental notification by school. SF 2061.

Bullying in schools. HF 2227.

Antibullying policies, safe schools, training. SF 2318 – similar to HF 2409.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

BURIAL

Irrevocable burial trusts, HF 2461.

BUSES

School bus purchasing, state option. HF 4 – same as HF 456.

School bus sensor retrofit. HF 188.

Student transportation and bus code corrections. HF 455.

School transportation, safe routes, appropriation. SF 2097.

BUSINESS ASSOCIATIONS

Business filings with secretary of state, fee reductions. HF 580.

BUSINESS CORPORATIONS

Capital investments, equipment, no capital gains taxes. HF 91 - HF 2129 - HF 2440 - all similar.

Loans for emerging businesses. HF 433.

Business corporation Act. HF 469-similar to SF 398. HF 469 approved 4-5-13.

Business filings with secretary of state, fee reductions. HF 580.

Sales tax nexus, electronic fairness. HF 626.

Business corporation amendments. SF 2200 – companion to HF 2277. SF 2200 approved 3-26-14.

Corporate taxes, credit for new businesses. SF 2335.

Consumables for businesses, sales tax exemption. SF 2336 – similar to HF 2443.

CABLE COMMUNICATIONS

Broadcast revenue apportionment. HF 2419 – similar to SF 2345.

CAMERAS

Automated traffic enforcement ban. SF 19.

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities. SF 20.

Automated traffic enforcement restrictions. SF 21.

Traffic camera revenues, uninsured motorists trust fund. SF 44.

Traffic camera revenue, deposit in road use tax fund. HF 106 – companion to SF 130.

Traffic camera requirements, secondary road fund. SF 139.

Traffic cameras, revenue limits for vendors. SF 155.

Traffic camera permit process. HF 334.

School bus stop arm pilot program. HF 610.

CAMPAIGN FINANCE

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Corporate campaign contributions, United States constitutional amendment. HJR 5

Campaigns, independent expenditures. SF 329.

Campaign finance simplification. SF 2119.

Campaign contributions and corporate funds expenditure resolution. HCR 108.

CAMPAIGNS — see also ELECTIONS

Campaign disclosures by corporations. HF 77.

Ethics board complaints. HF 209.

CAMPGROUNDS AND CAMPING

State parks and campgrounds, reduced admission prices. HF 42.

Child labor law, exception for summer camp. SF 234.

CANCER

Breast density results, mammogram reports. HF 94 – SF 2002 – HF 2039 – SF 2252 – all similar.

Breast cancer coverage, Medicaid. HF 174 – companion to SF 312.

CANDIDATES — see also ELECTIONS

Campaigning, private property access. HF 6.

CAPITAL GAINS

Capital investments, equipment, no capital gains taxes. HF 91 - HF 2129 - HF 2440 - all similar.

Capital gains exclusion, precious metals. HF 190.

Iowa investments, tax exemption. SF 262.

Capital gains from sale of corporate stock, income tax exemption. HF 336 – similar to HF 633 and SF 2043.

CAPITAL INVESTMENTS

Capital investments, equipment, no capital gains taxes. HF $91-{
m HF}$ $2129-{
m HF}$ $2440-{
m all}$ similar.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 585 - same as HF 615. HF 615 approved 5-24-13.

CAPITAL PUNISHMENT

Death penalty. SF 76 – SF 167 – HF 612 – all similar.

CAPITOL COMPLEX

Public cafeterias, American heart association dietary guidelines. SF 354. One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

CAREGIVERS

Direct care professionals, certification, board. SF 232.

Medicaid consumer-directed attendant care providers. SF 2066 – similar to SF 2320. SF 2320 approved 4-3-14.

CASH RESERVE

Contingent appropriations to avoid across-the-board reductions. SF 18.

CASINOS

Smoking ban in casinos. SF 113 – companion to HF 297.

Smoking ban in casinos, licensing regulation. HF 411.

Greyhound racing, cessation. HF 2469 – similar to SF 2362. SF 2362 approved 5-30-14.

CATS

Commercial establishment exemption. HF 298.

Bengal cats and savannahs, possession. SF 247. Approved 5-15-13.

Dogs and cats spay and neuter fund. HF 2335.

CATTLE

Stray electric current, dairy cows. SF 22 – same as SF 270 – both similar to HF 2369.

Cattle, property tax incentive. HF 467.

CELLULAR PHONES — see also TEXT MESSAGING

Distracted driving, penalties. SF 33.

Wireless communication mapping survey. HF 240.

Motor vehicle driving, hands-free devices for cell phones. HF 412.

CEMETERIES

Cemetery funding. HF 323.

CENSUS — see also POPULATION

Civil service commissions, city population. SF 225.

CERTIFICATES OF DEPOSIT

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificate of deposit. SF 114. Approved 4-24-13.

CERTIFICATION

Adult day care certification. HF 102 – same as HF 197. HF 197 approved 4-24-13.

School building high performance certification. HF 237.

CHARITIES

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities, SF 20.

Charitable state payroll deductions, HF 131, Approved 4-5-13.

March of dimes resolution. HR 14.

Regenerative medicine research, tax credit. SF 267 – similar to HF 636.

CHARITIES - continued

Charitable contributions as sentencing option, prohibition. SF 342.

Food bank donations, tax credits. SF 367 – similar to SF 437 and SF 439.

Charity auction permits, alcoholic beverages. SF 380. Approved 4-24-13.

Food banks building materials sales tax refund. HF 600.

Student philanthropy accounts. SF 2006 - similar to SF 2129.

Nonprofit vehicle donations. HF 2053.

Vehicle registration fee, donations. HF 2074 – similar to HF 2357.

CHECKOFFS

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Zoo income tax checkoff. HF 47.

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

Corn checkoff, board governance. SF 310.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2471.

CHECKS — see also CRIMINAL HISTORY AND RECORDS

Criminal background checks, ice cream truck drivers. HF 55 – companion to SF 149 – both similar to HF 540.

Employment background checks. HF 339.

CHEMICALS

Formaldehyde in children's products. SF 2161.

Triclosan in personal care products, prohibition. SF 2346.

CHILDBIRTH

Newborn heart screening, birthing facilities. HF 9 – similar to SF 393.

Pregnancy and childbirth, reasonable employment accommodations. SF 308.

CHILD IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE

Child care assistance. HF 2070 - similar to HF 2380.

Toledo juvenile home services. SF 2084 – companion to HF 2164 – both similar to SF 2322.

Youth transition to adult living. HF 2235.

Human trafficking victims, reclassification. HF 2238.

Family treatment court. HF 2251.

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

Human trafficking, prostitution, sexual exploitation of minor. HF 2309 – similar to SF 2311. SF 2311 approved 4-24-14.

Guardianship at child in need of assistance disposition. SF 2298 – similar to HF 2421.

CHILDREN — see also MINORS

Grandparent visitation, SF 118.

Mental health and disability services plans. HF 161.

Newborns and illegal drugs. HF 167.

Child care assistance eligibility. HF 175.

Healthiest children initiative. SF 2144 – similar to SF 2285.

Abuse

Child abuse and adult abuse reporter training. SF 178 - similar to SF 350.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 – similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Miranda rights for parents investigated by DHS. HF 2020.

Erin's law. HF 2085.

Sexual assault cases, victim identity. HF 2115 - similar to HF 2136.

Human trafficking victims, reclassification. HF 2238.

Community college instructor background check. HF 2246.

Custody — see also DISSOLUTION OF MARRIAGE

Child support obligations. HF 58.

Educational setting of children. HF 109 - same as HF 537.

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 249 – companion to HF 317 and SF 362. SF 362 approved 4-24-13.

Divorce, fault if minor children involved. HF 338.

Grandparent rights. HF 343.

Indian child welfare Act. HF 406.

Child custody considerations. SF 2004.

Custody modification. HF 2002.

Day Care

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Day care, number of children allowed. SF 201 – companion to HF 342.

Early childhood Iowa audits. HF 253 – similar to HF 500 – both similar to HF 256 and SF 482, which are companion.

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

Child care appropriations. SF 441.

Montessori teacher pathway and endorsement. HF 2045.

Day care operations liability insurance. HF 2080.

Child care assistance eligibility. SF 2143 – similar to SF 2251.

Endangerment

Minors left home alone. HF 303.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 - similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Missing children, sex offenders, law enforcement. SF 326.

Kidnapping of children. SF 2201.

Parental rights, grounds for termination. SF 2316.

Foster Care

School credit transfer program for displaced minors. HF 503.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Approved 4-10-14.

Health Care

Epinephrine pens in schools. HF 29 – HF 551 – HF 2044 – HF 2167 – HF 2392 – all similar.

Health care coverage information on tax returns. HF 235 – same as HF 574.

Early childhood Iowa audits. HF 253 – similar to HF 500 – both similar to HF 256 and SF 482, which are companion.

Young child healthy mental development policies. HF 366.

Vision screening for school children. SF 419 – similar to HF 548. SF 419 approved 4-26-13.

Medical decision making for children. SF 2075.

Infants

Healthy Iowa babies study. HF 316.

Juvenile Justice

Family treatment court. HF 2251.

Truancy as a delinquent act. HF 2310.

CHILDREN — continued

Labor Laws

Child labor in laundry operations. SF 3 – companion to HF 10 – both similar to HF 547

Child labor law, exception for summer camp. SF 234.

Mental Health

Mental health county and regional services to school children. HF 97.

Young child healthy mental development policies. HF 366.

MH/DS redesign, workgroup recommendations, appropriation. SF $415-{\rm similar}$ to SF 440.

Protection

Criminal background checks, ice cream truck drivers. HF 55 – companion to SF 149 – both similar to HF 540.

Amber alerts, notification to hunters. SF 84.

March of dimes resolution. HR 14.

Parental rights for rapists. HF 302.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 - similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Commotio cordis awareness for child athletes. HF 461.

Child pornography, penalties. HF 563.

Harassment of children, penalties. SF 2027 – companion to HF 2209.

Seat belts on school buses, HF 2117.

Formaldehyde in children's products. SF 2161.

Indian child welfare. HF 2259.

Support

Child support obligations. HF 58.

Payday lending, subpoena authority. SF 135.

Child support and driver's licenses. HF 2008.

Tax Credits

Child and dependent care tax credit calculation. SF 2163.

Child and dependent care tax credit. SF 2337. Approved 5-30-14.

CHIROPRACTORS

Chiropractic rural care loan repayment program. SF 117.

CIGARETTES AND CIGARS

Cigarette fire safety standard fund. HF 8 - similar to HF 245.

Electronic cigarettes to minors, prohibition. HF 2034.

Vapor cigarettes, prohibition of sale to minors. SF 2038 – similar to HF 2109.

CITATIONS

Uniform citation, mandatory revocation of license information. HF 2125.

CITIES

Environmental protection rules, effects on cities. SF 169.

Civil service commissions, city population. SF 225.

City attorneys, conflicts. HF 328.

Law enforcement for small towns, agreements with counties. SF 284.

Emergency warning devices for cities. HF 408.

Urban farming by nonprofits, property tax exemption. HF 561.

City projects, sales tax exemption. HF 601.

Competitive public bidding. HF 2241 - similar to HF 2242.

Property disposal by cities. SF 2267.

Annexation and Development

Land use, smart planning repeal. HF 11 - same as HF 268.

Voluntary annexation and severance procedures. SF 25.

Bonds

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 - similar to HF 2391.

City bond issuance, disasters. HF 2420.

Councils

City self-funded debt. HF 289 - SF 387 - HF 2411 - all similar.

Street assessments. HF 588.

Public oversight for lowering of speed limits. HF 2177.

City council municipal elections. HF 2366. Approved 4-25-14.

Elections

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

Elections, substantive changes. HF 520.

City elections by mail. HF 2065.

City elections, filling vacancies. SF 2202.

Municipal hospital board, terms of service, closed meetings. SF 2216 – companion to HF 2264.

City council municipal elections. HF 2366. Approved 4-25-14.

Employees

Municipal tort claims Act, exemption for employee misconduct. SF 2012.

Honors — see also SESQUICENTENNIALS

All-America cities resolution. HR 25.

Ames sesquicentennial resolution. HR 116.

Officers

Unified law enforcement districts. HF 2476. Approved 5-23-14.

Ordinances

Residential property residency restrictions. HF 184 – similar to HF 2331.

Urban agriculture tax incentives. HF 2295.

City ordinance variances. HF 2410.

Roads and Streets

Parking meters, purple heart exemption. HF 105 – companion to SF 210.

Traffic camera requirements, secondary road fund. SF 139.

Street assessments. HF 588.

Highway lighting requirements, energy efficiency, LEDs. SF 2134.

Taxes and Revenue

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348

City self-funded debt. HF 289 – SF 387 – HF 2411 – all similar.

Urban renewal and tax increment financing reform. HF 2467.

Urban Renewal

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. HF 2287 – similar to SF 2339 – both similar to SF 2256 and HF 2455, which are companion. SF 2339 approved 4-10-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 – similar to HF 2448.

Targeted jobs with holding program, cities bordering Illinois. SF $2326-{\rm similar}$ to HF 2418.

Urban renewal and tax increment financing reform. HF 2467.

CITIES — continued

Utilities

City water utility liens. HF 524. Approved 5-1-13.

Street assessments. HF 588.

Municipal utility deposit authority. HF 2280.

Water and Sewage

Rural water providers. HF 516 – similar to HF 2192 and SF 2165.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183 – companion to SF 2170. HF 2183 approved 4-10-14.

Zoning

Residential property residency restrictions. SF 2304.

City ordinance variances. HF 2410.

CITIZENS' AIDE

Citizens' aide, title change to ombudsman. SF 153- companion to HF 185. HF 185 approved 3-28-13.

Plumbing board. HF 519.

CIVIL ACTIONS — see CIVIL PROCEDURE

CIVIL COMMITMENT

Mental health, involuntary commitments, judicial workgroup recommendations, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Approved 4-3-14.

Civil commitment, physician assistants authorization. SF 2293.

Civil commitments. HF 2399.

CIVIL PENALTIES

Employee meal and rest periods. HF 18.

State employment, false allegations. HF 2137.

CIVIL PROCEDURE

Abortions, civil cause of action. SF 333 - similar to HF 2098.

CIVIL RIGHTS

Sexual discrimination on basis of attraction. SF 352.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Intern employment protection. HF 2228.

CIVIL SERVICE

Civil service commissions, city population. SF 225.

Civil service and veterans preference. HF 453.

CLAIMS

Seized property claims. HF 132- companion to SF 188. SF 188 approved 3-28-13. Mineral rights. HF 2327.

CLEAN AIR ACT

Coal-fired generation emissions resolution, HR 118.

COACHING — see also SPORTS

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. SF 2357 – companion to HF 2474.

COAL

Coal-fired generation emissions resolution. HR 118.

CODE OF IOWA

Internal revenue update. SF 106 – similar to HF 110. SF 106 approved 2-14-13. Nonsubstantive Code corrections. SF 309 – companion to HF 417. HF 417 approved 4-5-13.

Education department technical changes. HF 454. Approved 5-1-13.

Substantive Code editor's bill. HF 556. Approved 5-1-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Education department Code corrections. HF 2179 - similar to SF 2230. SF 2230 approved $3 \cdot 14 \cdot 14$.

Nonsubstantive Code corrections. SF 2240 – companion to HF 2404. SF 2240 approved 3-26-14.

Mental health disability services redesign cleanup. HF 2417.

City bond issuance, disasters. HF 2420.

Substantive Code editor's bill. HF 2423. Approved 4-10-14.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328 – similar to HF 2428. SF 2328 approved 4-10-14.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed 5-30-14. Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

COINS

Gold and silver as tender. HF 346.

COLLECTIVE BARGAINING — see also LABOR

Fair share. HF 35.

Employee organizations, office space provision. SF 41.

Collective bargaining wage negotiations. HF 424.

COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES — see also COMMUNITY COLLEGES

Higher education chancellor. SF 136.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

Property tax exemption for Mount Mercy university. HF 391.

Regents university additional outpost. HF 436.

Public cafeterias, American heart association dietary guidelines. SF 354.

Concurrent enrollment weighting for regents and independent colleges. HF 2248.

Appropriations

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

Tuition

University tuition, resident rates. HF 309 – similar to HF 595.

Higher education tuition income tax deduction. HF 2139.

Military GI bill opportunity expansion. HF 2434.

COLLEGE STUDENT AID COMMISSION

College student aid commission, nonprofit status. HF 153 – companion to SF 240. Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Student loans, HF 531.

Education reform, SF 423.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2124 – companion to HF 2311 – both similar to SF 2271. SF 2271 approved 4-3-14.

College student debt study by regents. HF 2176.

College student aid commission programs and accounts. SF 2257. Approved 4-3-14. Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

Career Programs

Worker shortage loan forgiveness program. HF 27.

Chiropractic rural care loan repayment program. SF 117.

Technology worker loan forgiveness program, tax credits. SF 292.

Social worker loan repayment program. SF 330 - companion to HF 441.

Health profession student loans. HF 2211.

Military Assistance

National guard members, free in-state university tuition. SF 54.

National guard education assistance, deadlines. SF 174 – same as SF 332. SF 332 approved 4-24-13.

COMMERCE. DEPARTMENT OF

Credit union division changes. SF 183 - similar to HF 360. SF 183 approved 4-5-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Alcoholic Beverages Division

Alcoholic beverages division, technical bill. SF 271 – companion to HF 488. HF 488 approved 4-10-13.

Banks and Credit Unions

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Banking division regulation. HF 2130 – companion to SF 2115. HF 2130 approved 3-7-14.

Credit union division changes, dept. of commerce. SF 2205 – companion to HF 2328. SF 2205 approved 3-14-14.

Insurance Division

Credit for reinsurance model Act. SF 182. Approved 4-24-13.

Insurance division omnibus, dept. of commerce. SF 2105 – companion to HF 2218. SF 2105 approved 3-14-14.

Health insurer reserves. SF 2183.

Professional Licensure

Real estate licensing fees. HF 502 – companion to SF 426 – both similar to companions HF 624, SF 438, and HF 639. SF 438 approved 5-9-13.

Utilities Division — see also UTILITIES, subhead Board

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

Low-income energy savings, HF 421.

Renewable energy. HF 422.

Telecommunications modernization, obsolete provisions. SF 2132 – companion to HF 2330.

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Approved 4-25-14.

COMMERCIAL PROPERTY

City water utility liens. HF 524. Approved 5-1-13.

Permeable pavement. HF 2338.

COMMERCIAL VEHICLES — see also MOTOR VEHICLES

Motor vehicle size and weight regulation. SF 355 – companion to HF 583. SF 355 approved 4-24-13.

Hobbyist race haulers as noncommercial vehicles. HF 2158.

COMMISSIONS AND COMMITTEES — see also BOARDS

Land use, smart planning repeal. HF 11 – same as HF 268.

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

Urban and rural collaboration. HF 208.

Renaming the commission on status of African Americans. HF 2221.

COMMODITIES

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2069.

COMMUNICATIONS

Public safety single county points of contact. HF 290.

Lean design process, department of human services. HF 2134.

COMMUNICATIONS NETWORK

Iowa communications network, sale or lease. SF 46.

Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472

COMMUNITY ACTION AGENCIES

Low-income home energy assistance program. HF 2075 – similar to SF 2110.

COMMUNITY COLLEGES

Postsecondary education tuition option for immigrants. SF 80 - similar to HF 183.

School guidance counselor licensing. HF 126.

Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Approved 4-5-13.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

School solar generation fund. HF 314 – similar to HF 497.

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 – similar to SF 429.

Career and technical education reform. HF 413 – same as HF 501.

General educational development appropriation. HF 459.

Public cafeterias, American heart association dietary guidelines. SF 354.

Veterans education credits. HF 2224.

Community college instructor background check. HF 2246.

Apprenticeships, job training. SF 2317 - similar to HF 2407 and SF 2353.

Appropriations and Levies

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

${\bf COMMUNITY\ COLLEGES}-continued$

Tuition

Worker shortage loan forgiveness program. HF 27.

University tuition, resident rates. HF 309 - similar to HF 595.

Higher education tuition income tax deduction. HF 2139.

Military GI bill opportunity expansion. HF 2434.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

Real property enhancement fund. HF 2057 – companion to SF 2085.

Fine arts in schools resolution. HR 103. Adopted by House.

COMMUNITY EDUCATION

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

COMMUNITY SERVICE

Driving while license suspended. HF 294.

Prudential spirit of community awards resolution. HR 22.

COMPACTS

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2124 – companion to HF 2311 – both similar to SF 2271. SF 2271 approved 4-3-14.

Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. HF 2362 – companion to SF 2305. SF 2305 approved 3-14-14.

COMPENSATION

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

Compensation of employees for 85th G.A. SCR 4. Adopted by Senate and House.

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Approved 4-24-13.

County compensation boards, elimination. SF 243.

Crime victims compensation. HF 409 - similar to HF 2003.

COMPETITION

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2083 – companion to SF 2139.

COMPLAINTS

Code of ethics. HR 5. Adopted by House.

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Railroad walkways. HF 273.

Revision of the deadline for resolution of complaints. HF 279.

Uniform citation, mandatory revocation of license information. HF 2125.

CONDEMNATION — see also **PROPERTY**, subhead **Condemned**

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Approved 4-24-13.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Property disposal by cities. SF 2267.

CONDOMINIUMS

Open meetings, condominium associations. HF 122 - companion to SF 285.

Homeowners associations, residents' political signs. SF 325.

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Approved 4-17-14.

CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATIONS AND RECORDS — see also MEDICAL RECORDS

Pharmacy board and HIPAA enforcement. HF 54.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 81.

Privileged communications, peer group counselors and officers. HF $224-{\rm similar}$ to SF 2015 and SF 2186.

Social media privacy, employer restrictions. HF 272 – similar to HF 2339.

Privacy and credit agencies. HF 344.

Plumbing board. HF 519.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

E911 audio tape access limitation, confidentiality. SF 2074.

Iowa health information network. HF 2187.

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Approved 4-3-14.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Approved 3-26-14.

CONFINEMENT FEEDING OPERATIONS

Confined animal feeding operations, small operations, manure. SF 418-companion to HF 512. HF 512 approved 5-15-13.

CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

City attorneys, conflicts. HF 328.

Regents board, transparency and accountability. SF 407.

CONGRESS — see also FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

Election laws, technical bill, HF 246.

Federal farm bill resolution. HR 102. Adopted by House.

Campaign contributions and corporate funds expenditure resolution. HCR 108.

CONSERVATION — see also NATURAL RESOURCES, DEPARTMENT OF

Natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, sales tax increase. HF 92 – companion to SF 268 – both similar to HF 2470.

Recreation and conservation matters, DNR. SF 272 – companion to HF 523.

Land

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF $2059-\mathrm{same}$ as HF 2230.

Water

Urban conservation practices, water resource restoration projects, parking lots. SF 245 – same as SF 388. SF 388 approved 4-24-13.

Iowa conservation economy fund. HF 2322.

CONSTITUTION

Federal

Corporate campaign contributions, United States constitutional amendment. HJR 5.

United States balanced budget, constitutional amendment. SCR 1.

Weapons rights, refusal to recognize conflicting regulation. SJR 7.

Citizens United limits, constitutional amendment. SJR 2003.

Corporations not persons. HCR 107.

United States seventeenth amendment repeal resolution. HJR 2008.

Egg production in California, HR 123. Adopted by House.

Campaign contributions and corporate funds expenditure resolution. HCR 108.

CONSTITUTION — continued

State

Right to work, constitutional amendment. HJR 1.

Expenditure limitation and tax increases, constitutional amendments. HJR $2-\sin$ similar to SJR 8.

County boundary lines, constitutional amendment. HJR 3.

Right to keep and bear arms, constitutional amendment. HJR 4.

Militia composition, constitutional amendment. SJR 1.

House and senate terms and limitations. SJR 2 – HJR 9 – HJR 2002 – all similar.

Right to bear arms, constitutional amendment. HJR 6.

Biennial legislative sessions, constitutional amendment. SJR 3.

Marriage between man and woman, constitutional amendment. SJR 5 – companion to HJR 11.

Legislation and constitutional authority. SF 261 – similar to SF 322.

School district home rule, constitutional amendment. SJR 6.

Right to life and personhood amendment. HJR 12.

Marriage license restrictions. HF 444.

Freedom to pray and worship, constitutional amendment. HJR 14.

Abortion prohibition, constitutional amendment. SJR 10.

Administrative rules review committee, constitutional authorization. SJR 2002. Road use tax funds. HJR 2004.

Victim of crime constitutional amendment, HJR 2006.

CONSTRUCTION

Project labor agreements. HF 21.

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Construction contracts, venue. HF 211 – similar to SF 230. HF 211 approved 5.1.13

Mechanic's liens. HF 258 – companion to SF 360 – both similar to HF 565. HF 565 approved 5-9-13.

Public essential action and construction endowment. HF 363.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 460 - similar to HF 2344.

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427 – companion to HF 587. SF 427 approved 4-26-13.

Food banks building materials sales tax refund. HF 600.

City projects, sales tax exemption. HF 601.

Private construction contracts. SF 2155.

Public project use of construction managers, hearings. SF 2177 – same as SF 2264.

CONSUMER ADVOCATE

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

CONSUMER CREDIT CODE

Credit card debt collection practices, right to cure provisions. SF 345.

Consumer credit code amendment. SF 368. Approved 5-1-13.

CONSUMER PROTECTION

Long-term care insurance, standardized benefits. SF 38- companion to HF 71. Payday loans, regulations. SF 132.

Genetically modified food labeling requirements. SF 194 – similar to HF 463.

Payday loan interest and fee limitations. SF 2094.

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Approved 4-3-14.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Approved 3-26-14.

Consumer fraud protection for elders. SF 2327.

CONTESTS

Fantasy sports gambling. HF 2128 – SF 2148 – HF 2383 – all companion.

CONTRABAND

False compartments in vehicles, penalties. SF 228 – similar to SF 2036.

CONTRACTORS — see also CONSTRUCTION

Electrician licensing, repeal. SF 94.

Plumbing licensing repeal. SF 98.

Mechanic's liens. HF 258 – companion to SF 360 – both similar to HF 565. HF 565 approved 5-9-13.

CONTRACTS

Buy American Act, public improvements. SF 70 – same as SF 420.

Construction contracts, venue. HF 211 – similar to SF 230. HF 211 approved 5-1-13.

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324 – companion to SF 356. HF 324 approved 3-28-13.

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Approved 5-1-13.

Private construction contracts. SF 2155.

Public project use of construction managers, hearings. SF 2177 – same as SF 2264.

Cities

Competitive public bidding. HF 2241 – similar to HF 2242.

State

Project labor agreements. HF 21.

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288 – similar to SF 2235. HF 2288 approved 3-26-14.

State employment protocols, contracts, whistleb lowers, bonuses. SF 2358.

CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Drug testing for welfare recipients. HF 80.

State benefits, urinalysis testing. SF 147.

Newborns and illegal drugs. HF 167.

Drug taxes and penalties. HF 468.

Prescription drug diversion and abuse regulation. HF 558.

Operating while intoxicated, drug affirmative defense and nondisclosure agreement. HF 562.

Prescription monitoring programs, connection with other states. SF 2080. Approved 4-3-14.

Controlled substances schedules. SF 2121. Approved 4-3-14.

Kratom drug made illegal. HF 2355.

${\bf CONTROLLED~SUBSTANCES}-continued$

Amphetamine/Methamphetamine

Methamphetamine precursors. HF 159. Approved 4-10-14.

Marijuana

Medical marijuana. HF 22 - similar to SF 79.

Marijuana distribution and use regulations. HF 168.

Controlled substance reclassification, marijuana for prescriptions. SF 2214.

Medical cannabis Act. SF 2215 – companion to HF 2425.

Marijuana possession penalties. HF 2313.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Approved 5-30-14.

CONVEYANCES

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Approved 5-1-13.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Approved 5-15-13.

Joint tenancies of real property. SF 2091. Approved 4-3-14.

Conveyance law changes. HF 2318.

COOPERATIVE HOUSING

Common interest properties. HF 2010.

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Approved 4-17-14.

CORN

Agricultural land sales, corn suitability rating. SF 119.

Corn checkoff, board governance. SF 310.

Corn checkoff referendum. HF 2427. Approved 3-26-14.

CORPORATIONS

Campaign disclosures by corporations. HF 77.

Corporate campaign contributions, United States constitutional amendment.

Corporate income tax, eliminating tiered brackets. SF 112 - same as SF 260.

Public benefit corporations. HF 288.

Public corporation boards of directors, terms. HF 358 – companion to SF 290. HF 358 approved 3-28-13.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Citizens United limits, constitutional amendment. SJR 2003.

Business corporation amendments. SF 2200 – companion to HF 2277. SF 2200 approved 3-26-14.

Corporations. HF 2325. Approved 4-3-14.

Corporations not persons. HCR 107.

Corporate taxes, credit for new businesses. SF 2335.

Farming

School investment of future farmers of America moneys. HF 227 – similar to HF 533. HF 533 approved 4-25-13.

Nonprofit — see also NONPROFIT ORGANIZATIONS

College student aid commission, nonprofit status, HF 153 – companion to SF 240.

CORRECTIONS, DEPARTMENT OF

Voting rights restoration for felons. HF 45 – companion to SF 127 and SF 2203. Mental health treatment costs of persons accused of crime. SF 2151 – same as SF 2296. SF 2296 approved 4-3-14.

Racial profiling in corrections. HR 106.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Employees

IPERS membership for correctional employees. SF 123.

Interference with a correctional officer, HF 2133.

Inmates

Comparative bidding, prison industries. SF 102 – similar to SF 195.

Incarcerated women, pregnancies, use of restraints. SF 134 – similar to SF 399 and SF 2190 – all similar to SF 2019 and HF 2200, which are companion.

Retirement benefit limitations, prisoners. HF 321.

Sexual abuse, fourth degree, third degree. SF 385.

Interference with official acts. HF 528.

Board of parole, reserve members. HF 538. Approved 4-26-13.

Medicaid savings, correctional health care. SF 2031.

Sex offender requirements. HF 2127.

Operating while intoxicated laws. HF 2220.

COSMETICS

Triclosan in personal care products, prohibition. SF 2346.

COSMETOLOGY

Cosmetology arts licensure for specific services. HF 388.

Hair braiding and licensure. HF 2135.

COST OF LIVING

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

COUNCILS — see also BOARDS; and CITIES, subhead Councils

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Watershed management. HF 229.

Education remediation council in DOE. HF 414.

COUNSELING

Investment counseling, sales tax exemption. HF 52 – companion to SF 108 – both similar to companions HF 2066 and SF 2088.

School guidance counselor licensing. HF 126.

Privileged communications, peer group counselors and officers. HF 224 – similar to SF 2015 and SF 2186.

Mortgage mediation notice, extension, SF 231.

Behavioral science board. HF 569. Vetoed 4-26-13.

COUNTIES

County boundary lines, constitutional amendment. HJR 3.

County development sales tax rebate, SF 131.

Juvenile homes funding. SF 193.

Public safety single county points of contact. HF 290.

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 510 – companion to SF 421 – both similar to HF 644. HF 644 approved 5-24-13.

White goods recycling program. HF 2212.

Competitive public bidding, HF 2241 – similar to HF 2242.

Agricultural Extension

County extension districts, lobbying. HF 325 – SF 403 – HF 2151 – all similar.

COUNTIES — continued

Assessments

Forest and fruit tree reserve criteria. HF 306.

County assessor notice. HF 2108.

Attorneys

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Approved 5-24-13.

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Approved 4-24-13.

Delinquent acts constituting a felony. HF 446.

Auditors

School district budget certification timeline. HF 141.

Absentee voting at county auditor offices. HF 350.

Commercial property tax credits. SF 295. Approved 6-12-13.

Property tax reform. HF 609.

County assessor notice. HF 2108.

Bonds

County courthouse projects, funds. SF 416.

County bonding for public buildings. SF 2069 – similar to SF 2263.

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 - similar to HF 2391.

Commissioners

Ballots, county survey issues. HF 385.

Voter registration forms, electronic storage. HF 2320.

Conservation Boards

Forest reserve property tax exemption. HF 304.

Soil secretaries in counties. HF 480.

Courts

County courthouse projects, funds. SF 416.

Elections

Local option sales tax election. HF 5 – HF 481 – HF 642 – all same.

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF $60-{\rm similar}$ to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

Elections, primary and general registration deadline. HF 308.

Ballots, county survey issues. HF 385.

Elections, substantive changes. HF 520.

Nuclear power plant referendum. HF 2047.

Employees

County medical examiner expenses. HF 445.

Civil service and veterans preference. HF 453.

Home Rule

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities. SF 20.

County property tax levies for cultural facilities. SF 173.

County bonding for public buildings. SF 2069 - similar to SF 2263.

Hotel-motel tax. SF 2213.

Human Services

Home and community-based services, staff training under Medicaid. HF 100 -same as HF 198.

Medicaid inquiries. HF 101.

Mental health transition funding for counties. HF 117.

Workforce development, sheltered workshop alternatives. HF 176.

Jails

Operating-while-intoxicated offenses. HF 154.

Strip searches. HF 2174.

Land Use

Land use, smart planning repeal. HF 11 - same as HF 268.

County fairs and property tax. HF 627. Approved 5-15-13.

Mental Health Services

Mental health county and regional services to school children. HF 97.

Mental health levy rate reduction, county exemption. HF 98 – similar to HF 200.

Mental health transition funding for counties. HF 117.

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Approved 3-28-13.

Mental health and disability services plans. HF 161.

Bullying, HF 187.

Mental health levy reduction, backfill. HF 201.

County mental health disability services regions, contiguous counties. HF 230.

Clay county mental health transition funds. HF 399.

Mental health, involuntary commitments, judicial workgroup recommendations, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

MH/DS redesign, workgroup recommendations, appropriation. SF $415-{\rm similar}$ to SF 440.

County mental health property tax levy extension. HF 2475.

Officers

Unified law enforcement districts. HF 2476. Approved 5-23-14.

Recorders

Mortgage release certificates. SF 305 – companion to HF 578, HF 623, and SF 445. SF 445 approved 5-1-13.

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. SF 2093 – companion to HF 2131.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

Mineral rights. HF 2327.

Real estate filings, use restrictions. SF 2315 – companion to HF 2375. SF 2315 approved 4-3-14.

Registrars

Marriage license restrictions. HF 444.

Roads and Bridges

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

County road funding. SF 2072.

Highway lighting requirements, energy efficiency, LEDs. SF 2134.

Sheriffs — see also SHERIFFS

Law enforcement for small towns, agreements with counties. SF 284.

Civil service and veterans preference. HF 453.

No-contact orders, notice by peace officer. SF 370 – companion to HF 496. HF 496 approved 3-28-13.

Bailiffs covered by IPERS. HF 2013.

Sex offender requirements. HF 2127.

Sex offender registration. HF 2154.

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Approved 4-10-14.

Supervisors, Board of

Drainage and levee district consolidation. HF 49 – same as HF 152. HF 152 approved 5-1-13.

Mental health levy rate reduction, county exemption. HF 98 – similar to HF 200.

County compensation boards, elimination. SF 243.

Ballots, county survey issues. HF 385.

Redistricting, county supervisor plans. HF 396.

COUNTIES, subhead Supervisors — continued

Rural improvement zones, sunset. HF 606 – similar to SF 2003.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

County improvement districts, revenues. SF 2052.

Drainage districts reclassification. HF 2314.

Taxes and Revenue

Local option sales tax election. HF 5 – HF 481 – HF 642 – all same.

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

Commercial property tax credits. SF 295. Approved 6-12-13.

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Water utility replacement tax. HF 643 – similar to SF 451. SF 451 approved 5-9-13.

Hotel-motel tax. SF 2213.

Marriage license, county fee. HF 2266.

Treasurers

Insurance proof for vehicle registration. SF 8.

Motor vehicle operation, financial responsibility. HF 220.

Real property tax sales, priority. HF 369.

Driver's license issuance reimbursement fund. HF 375.

Nonprofit vehicle donations. HF 2053.

Property tax payment by monthly auto-withdraw. HF 2099.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273 – companion to SF 2265. HF 2273 approved 5-23-14.

County treasurer vehicle registration, fee collection. SF 2266.

Veterans Affairs

County commissions of veterans affairs, duties. SF $244-HF\ 596-HF\ 2084-all\ similar.$

Waste Management

Septic tanks, county regulation. HF 2081.

Zoning

Farm houses, exemption from zoning and building codes. SF 23.

COURTS

American law for American courts. HF 76.

Drug courts resolution. HR 21.

Court reporter ethics. SF 2114.

Interpreters in civil court proceedings. SF 2199.

Attorneys

Law enforcement officer indemnification, attorney fees. SF 214.

Mental health advocates within DIA. HF 217.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Clerks

Expungement of dismissed criminal charges. SF 148.

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187 – companion to HF 213. SF 187 approved 3-28-13.

Clerks of court appointments, removal. SF 2313. Approved 3-26-14.

District Court

Liquor licenses. HF 189.

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

District judicial applicant residency. HF 357.

Debt setoff procedures for state agency or political subdivision. HF 380.

Dissolution of marriage, residence in another state. HF 2022.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183 – companion to SF 2170. HF 2183 approved 4-10-14.

Employees

Court fees and receipts. HF 120 - similar to SF 318. SF 318 approved 4-24-13.

Family

Child support obligations. HF 58.

Educational setting of children. HF 109 - same as HF 537.

Judges

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

Juvenile Court

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Approved 5-24-13.

Alcoholic beverage possession by minors, jurisdiction. HF 214 – similar to SF 2030.

Mental health advocates within DIA. HF 217.

Youthful offenders, judgment, sentencing. SF 288 – companion to HF 393. SF 288 approved 4-24-13.

Small Claims

Small claims jurisdictional amount. HF 248.

Supreme Court

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Family courts. HF 2185.

CREDIT

Credit for reinsurance model Act. SF 182. Approved 4-24-13.

Employment discrimination, credit scores and home ownership. HF 233.

Privacy and credit agencies. HF 344.

CREDIT CARDS

Credit card debt collection practices, right to cure provisions. SF 345.

Payroll debit cards, employee consent. SF 2350.

CREDIT UNIONS

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Credit union division changes. SF 183 – similar to HF 360. SF 183 approved 4-5-13.

Gold and silver as tender. HF 346.

Credit union division changes, dept. of commerce. SF 2205 – companion to HF 2328. SF 2205 approved 3-14-14.

CRIME VICTIMS

Crime victims compensation. HF 409 – similar to HF 2003.

Victim of crime constitutional amendment. HJR 2006.

CRIMINAL CODE

Person definition. HF 171.

CRIMINAL HISTORY AND RECORDS

Criminal background checks, ice cream truck drivers. HF 55 – companion to SF 149 – both similar to HF 540.

School employee background checks. SF 48 - similar to SF 338.

Expungement of dismissed criminal charges. SF 148.

Weapons, gun show sales, background checks. HF 164 - similar to SF 2179.

Criminal case expungements. HF 205.

Employment background check efficiencies. HF 218.

Anti-violence Act, public safety in schools, mental health, firearms. SF 233.

Employment background checks. HF 339.

Employment of persons with a criminal record. HF 425.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347 – similar to HF 550. SF 347 approved 4-5-13.

Juvenile delinquency records, sealing. SF 383. Approved 5-23-14.

Criminal records purged. HF 2206 - similar to HF 2262.

Certified nursing assistant background checks. SF 2182 – companion to HF 2303 and SF 2231.

Community college instructor background check. HF 2246.

Shoplifting, under legal age expungement. HF 2250.

Adoption investigations and report requirements. SF 2225 – same as SF 2276. SF 2276 approved 3-26-14.

CRIMINAL OFFENSES

Restitution to insurance companies. HF $88 - \mathrm{HF}\ 608 - \mathrm{HF}\ 2050 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{similar}.$

Bail bonds. HF 112. Approved 4-24-13.

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 151 - SF 384 - HF 557 - all similar. SF 384 approved 4-24-13.

Deferred judgments not considered convictions. HF 287.

Liquor stores, parking lot responsibility. HF 330.

Invasion of privacy. HF 2092.

Law enforcement officer deaths, penalty. HF 2114 – similar to HF 2398.

Interference with a correctional officer. HF 2133.

Licensee discipline and governing boards. HF 2157 – same as HF 2385.

Youthful offenders, HF 2386.

Abuse

Aiding and abetting commission of a criminal offense. HF 448.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Controlled Substances

Criminal immunity, overdose prevention. HF 2207.

Sexual Offenses

Sexual abuse, fourth degree, third degree. SF 385.

Criminal offenders, good behavior application. HF 2208 – similar to HF 2253.

CROPS

Algae industry, property tax classification. SF $278-HF\ 349-HF\ 632-SF\ 453-all$ companion. HF 632 approved 5-24-13.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 511.

CULTURAL AFFAIRS, DEPARTMENT OF

Zoo income tax checkoff, HF 47.

Juneteenth celebration museum exhibit. SF 159 – similar to SF 411.

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Government buildings, rehabilitation tax credit. SF 428.

Newspaper microfiche, appropriation to department of cultural affairs. HF 2087. Historic preservation and cultural district tax credits. SF 2281 – HF 2415 – HF

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed 5-27-14.

CULTURAL ATTRACTIONS

2453 – all similar.

County property tax levies for cultural facilities. SF 173.

Historic property tax exemption. HF 301.

CUSTODY — see also CHILDREN, subhead Custody

Educational setting of children. HF 109 – same as HF 537.

DAIRY INDUSTRY

Stray electric current, dairy cows. SF 22 – same as SF 270 – both similar to HF 2369.

Raw dairy product sales. SF 77.

Artisan cheese, use of raw milk. SF 2306.

DAMAGES

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Approved 4-24-13.

Small claims jurisdictional amount. HF 248.

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Approved 5-9-13.

DAMS

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Approved 4-24-13.

River restoration plan and report. HF 2477.

DAY CARE — see also CHILDREN, subhead Day Care

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Day care, number of children allowed. SF 201 – companion to HF 342.

Day care operations liability insurance. HF 2080.

DEAF PERSONS

Services reform for students with blindness or deafness. HF 145.

DEALERS

Drug taxes and penalties. HF 468.

Fuel

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 376 – HF 597 – HF 640 – all similar. HF 640 approved 6-17-13.

Motor Vehicles

Motor vehicle equipment dealers, registration fees. HF 2101 – companion to HF 2312 and SF 2291. SF 2291 approved 4-3-14.

DEATH

Motor vehicle traffic fatalities, alcohol and drug testing. HF 371.

Genocide awareness month resolution. HR 34.

Law enforcement officer deaths, penalty. HF 2114 – similar to HF 2398.

Motor vehicle insurance. HF 2233.

Vietnam War fatalities resolution. HR 127. Adopted by House.

DEATH CERTIFICATES

Unclaimed life insurance, HF 2333.

DEATH PENALTY

Death penalty. SF 76 – SF 167 – HF 612 – all similar.

DEBTS

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Debt setoff procedures for state agency or political subdivision. HF 380.

Payday lending. HF 382.

Credit card debt collection practices, right to cure provisions. SF 345.

Urban renewal area debt limit. HF 647.

College student debt study by regents. HF 2176.

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Approved 4-10-14.

DEEDS

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. SF 2093 – companion to HF 2131.

DEER

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Approved 6-17-13.

Hunting Licenses

Deer retrieval, use of blood scent tracking dogs. HF 90.

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Hunting Weapons

Deer hunting crossbow season. HF 162 – similar to HF 499 and SF 2100.

DEFENDANTS

Operating while intoxicated, drug affirmative defense and nondisclosure agreement. HF 562.

DEFERRED JUDGMENTS

Conviction for weapons violations. HF 135.

Drug abuse resistance education surcharge. HF 231.

Deferred judgments not considered convictions. HF 287.

Alcohol possession and public intoxication, deferred judgments. HF 405.

Charitable contributions as sentencing option, prohibition. SF 342.

No-contact and protective orders. SF 382 – similar to HF 2279.

DNA sampling. HF 527. Approved 5-15-13.

Criminal case expungement by private search firms. HF 2301.

DEFINITIONS

Sex act definition. SF 298. Approved 4-24-13.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 - similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

DELAYED DEPOSIT SERVICES

Payday loans, regulations. SF 132.

Payday lending, subpoena authority. SF 135.

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Payday lending. HF 382.

Delayed deposit services. SF 450.

Payday loan interest and fee limitations. SF 2094.

DENTAL CARE

Dental patient protection, insurance coverage. SF 286 – similar to SF 402. Dental board executive director. SF 2147.

DEPENDENTS — see also ADULT ABUSE, and CHILDREN

Health care coverage information on tax returns. HF 235 – same as HF 574. Child and dependent care tax credit. SF 2337. Approved 5-30-14.

DIABETES

Juvenile diabetes income tax checkoff, SF 314.

DIETITIANS

Licensure requirements for dietetics. SF 2083 – companion to HF 2276. SF 2083 approved 3-14-14.

Public cafeterias, dietary guidelines and local purchasing preferences. HF 2350.

DIPLOMAS

General educational development appropriation. HF 459.

DISABLED PERSONS

Special olympics lottery scratch ticket. SF 328.

Iowa library for the blind and physically handicapped resolution. HR 35.

Attacks on service animals, penalties. SF 2033.

Aging and disability resource centers appropriation. HF 2091.

Disability service workers, income tax exemption. SF 2334.

Accessibility

ADA-compliant fuel pumps. HF 282 – companion to SF 235 – both similar to SF 401 and SF 2284.

Hunting and Fishing

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Special hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. SF 425.

Medical Assistance

Mental health transition funding for counties. HF 117.

Mental health and disability services plans. HF 161.

Workforce development, sheltered workshop alternatives, HF 176.

County mental health disability services regions, contiguous counties. HF 230.

DISABLED PERSONS, subhead Medical Assistance — continued

Department on aging appropriation. HF 2095.

Civil commitments. HF 2399.

Motor Vehicles

Disabled veterans, free license plates. HF 7 – companion to SF 99.

Handicap parking pass return upon death. HF 493.

Disabled veteran special plates. SF 2140 – same as SF 2221.

Motor vehicle fuel pumps, ADA accessible. HF 2337.

Disabled veterans license plates, eligibility. SF 2249.

Schools

Dyslexia education reform. SF 2022.

Dyslexia definition, screening, instruction. SF 2070 – similar to SF 2319. SF 2319 approved 4-9-14.

Tax Credits

Property tax exemption for seniors. HF 124.

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Disabled veterans, property tax credit. SF 2223.

Elderly and disabled property tax credit. HF 2304.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Approved 5-26-14.

DISASTERS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 376 – companion to HF 539 – both similar to SF 2255. SF 2255 approved 3-26-14.

Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. HF 2362 – companion to SF 2305. SF 2305 approved 3-14-14.

City bond issuance, disasters. HF 2420.

DISCRIMINATION

Unemployment discrimination. HF 37 – similar to HF 367.

Employment discrimination, credit scores and home ownership. HF 233.

Family and Medical Leave Act discrimination, prohibition. HF 242.

Sexual discrimination on basis of attraction. SF 352.

Volunteer firefighters, regular employment discrimination. SF 2279.

DISEASES — see also ANIMALS, subhead Diseases and Research

Alzheimer's disease response strategy. SF 199 – companion to HF 232 – both similar to SF 269.

Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalty. SF 215 - SF 363 - HF 320 - SF 2086 - all companion.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Juvenile diabetes income tax checkoff. SF 314.

Lyme disease study. HF 442.

Lyme disease, task force. SF 2009 – similar to SF 2090.

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2013 – similar to SF 2212. SF 2212 approved 4-3-14.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Approved 5-23-14. Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalties. SF 2297. Approved 5-30-14.

Chronic obstructive pulmonary disease resolution. HR 117. Adopted by House.

Designations

Rare disease day resolution. SR 106. Adopted by Senate.

DISORDERLY CONDUCT

Disorderly conduct, sexual exposure. HF 2144.

DISSOLUTION OF MARRIAGE

Marital agreements. SF 369 - companion to HF 546.

Dissolution of marriage, residence in another state. HF 2022.

Children

Postsecondary education subsidy, dissolution of marriage. HF 67.

Divorce, fault if minor children involved. HF 338.

Child custody considerations. SF 2004.

Custody modification. HF 2002.

Division of Property

Military retirement pay, former spouse benefits. SF 206 – similar to SF 209.

DISTRIBUTORS

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 376 – HF 597 – HF 640 – all similar. HF 640 approved 6-17-13.

DNA (DEOXYRIBONUCLEIC ACID)

DNA sampling. HF 527. Approved 5-15-13.

DOGS

Deer retrieval, use of blood scent tracking dogs. HF 90.

 $Commercial\ establishment\ exemption.\ HF\ 298.$

Attacks on service animals, penalties. SF 2033.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361.

Dogs and cats spay and neuter fund. HF 2335.

Greyhound racing. HF 2406.

Greyhound racing, cessation. HF 2469 – similar to SF 2362. SF 2362 approved 5-30-14.

DOMESTIC ABUSE — see also ABUSE

Domestic and sexual violence, HF 103.

Domestic abuse credible threat requirement. HF 134.

Sexual offense law enforcement initiative surcharge. HF 136.

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

Domestic abuse assault, intimate relationships. SF 163 - HF 292 - HF 293 - HF 329 - SF 359 - all companion.

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 177 – companion to HF 286 and SF 2118. SF 2118 approved 4-25-14.

Parental rights and responsibilities. HF 318.

No-contact orders, notice by peace officer. SF 370 – companion to HF 496. HF 496 approved 3-28-13.

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

DONATIONS — see also CHARITIES

Nonprofit vehicle donations. HF 2053.

Vehicle registration fee, donations. HF 2074 – similar to HF 2357.

Physician donated services tax credit. HF 2270.

DOVES

Mourning dove hunting season repeal. HF 291.

Mourning doves, migratory bird tax stamp. HF 370.

DRAINAGE AND LEVEE DISTRICTS

Drainage and levee district consolidation. HF 49 – same as HF 152. HF 152 approved 5-1-13.

Real property abstracts, drainage districts. HF 247.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 460 – similar to HF 2344.

Drainage bonds. SF 2055 – same as SF 2191. SF 2191 approved 3-26-14.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273 – companion to SF 2265. HF 2273 approved 5-23-14.

Drainage districts reclassification. HF 2314.

Drainage district trustees, eligibility. SF 2273. Approved 4-3-14.

DRIVER EDUCATION

Driver's education, parent teachers. HF 216 – similar to HF 2033.

Driver education, peace officers as teachers. SF 273.

Driver's education by peace officer. HF 401 – same as HF 532 – both similar to SF 2113.

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

DRIVER'S LICENSES AND PERMITS

Duplicate driver's license fee. SF 224 – companion to HF 494. SF 224 approved 5-1-13.

Driver's licensing, validity and renewals. SF 257 - SF 348 - HF 525 - all similar.

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355- companion to SF 331. HF 355 approved 5-15-13.

Emergency contact and medical information contained in driver's licenses. HF 374.

Driver's licenses for noncitizens. SF 283 - similar to SF 2087.

DOT policies. SF 386 – similar to HF 582. SF 386 approved 5-15-13.

Veterans driver's license designation, definition of veteran. SF 2046.

Hobbyist race haulers as noncommercial vehicles. HF 2158.

Railroad employees, driver's license exemption. SF 2135 – same as SF 2290 – both similar to HF 2257. SF 2290 approved 3-26-14.

Minors

Driver's licensing standards, young drivers. HF 46.

Driver's licensing, young drivers. SF 115. Approved 5-1-13.

Driver's education, parent teachers. HF 216 – similar to HF 2033.

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 - HF 263 - HF 507 - HF 619 - all similar.

Intermediate driver's license. HF 2197.

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

Minor's license use for driving to extracurricular activities. SF 2228. Approved 3-26-14.

School driver's license suspension. SF 2288.

Operating While Intoxicated (OWI)

Operating-while-intoxicated offenses. HF 154.

Motor vehicle traffic fatalities, alcohol and drug testing. HF 371.

Operating while intoxicated, first offense. HF 387.

Motor vehicle driving suspension, prescription drugs affirmative defense. HF
443

Ignition interlock devices. HF 571.

Ignition interlock devices for OWI, license revocation, restrictions. SF 2103 – same as SF 2299 – both similar to HF 2429.

Suspension and Revocation

Operating-while-intoxicated offenses. HF 154.

School compulsory attendance age. HF 204.

Driving while license suspended. HF 294.

Ignition interlock devices. HF 340.

Child support and driver's licenses. HF 2008.

Uniform citation, mandatory revocation of license information. HF 2125.

School bus passing offenses. HF 2265.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

DRONES — see AIRCRAFT AND AIRPORTS

DRUGS — see also CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Methamphetamine precursors. HF 159. Approved 4-10-14.

Prescription drugs monitoring. HF 181.

Regenerative medicine research, tax credit. SF 267 – similar to HF 636.

Drug courts resolution. HR 21.

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Approved 3-26-14.

Controlled Substances

Drug taxes and penalties. HF 468.

Operating while intoxicated, drug affirmative defense and nondisclosure agreement. HF 562.

Criminal immunity, overdose prevention. HF 2207.

Kratom drug made illegal. HF 2355.

Prescriptions

Abortion-inducing drug safety. SF 14.

Medical marijuana. HF 22 - similar to SF 79.

Motor vehicle driving suspension, prescription drugs affirmative defense. HF 443.

Drug product selection for epilepsy. SF 374.

Prescription drug diversion and abuse regulation. HF 558.

Pharmacy prescription drug corporation program resolution. HR 105.

Insurance prior authorization forms for prescription drugs. HF 2376.

Substance Abuse Treatment

Drug abuse resistance education surcharge. HF 231.

Behavioral science board. HF 569. Vetoed 4-26-13.

Family treatment court. HF 2251.

Testing

Employee drug testing. SF 68.

Drug testing for welfare recipients. HF 80.

State benefits, urinalysis testing. SF 147.

Public assistance, personal responsibility and human dignity reform. HF 2041.

EARLY CHILDHOOD PROGRAMS

Refugee family support services, community navigators. SF 2176 – companion to HF 2283 and SF 2270.

EARNED INCOME TAX CREDIT

Earned income tax credit increase. SF 88 - same as SF 422.

Commercial property tax credits. SF 295. Approved 6-12-13.

EASEMENTS — see also LAND, and PROPERTY

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Approved 4-24-13.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Small businesses development. HF 15.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Employee stock ownership plan assistance and promotion. HF 129.

County development sales tax rebate. SF 131.

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324 – companion to SF 356. HF 324 approved 3-28-13.

Economic development authority, duties and policies. SF 297 – similar to HF 397. HF 397 approved 4-10-13.

Loans for emerging businesses. HF 433.

Economic development authority, tax-related changes, business fees. SF 409 – HF 584 – HF 620 – all similar. HF 620 approved 6-17-13.

Economic development program changes. SF 2180 – companion to HF 2352 and HF 2445 – all similar to SF 2354 and SF 2359. SF 2359 approved 5-30-14.

Seed capital and entrepreneur assistance. SF 2236.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed 5-27-14.

Agriculture

Rural microbusiness investment program. HF 270.

Local food growers assistance. HF 2426.

Careers and Jobs

Targeted jobs withholding changes, urban renewal requirement. SF 122 – similar to SF 205 and HF 650 – all similar to companions HF 473, HF 616, and SF 433. SF 433 approved 5-16-13.

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 – similar to SF 429.

Innovation corporation duties and tax credits. SF 410.

Apprenticeships, job training. SF 2317 – similar to HF 2407 and SF 2353.

Enterprise Zones

Historic property tax exemption. HF 301.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. HF 2287 – similar to SF 2339 – both similar to SF 2256 and HF 2455, which are companion. SF 2339 approved 4-10-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 – similar to HF 2448.

Science and Technology

Wireless communication mapping survey. HF 240.

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Career and technical education reform. HF 413 - same as HF 501.

Renewable energy. HF 422.

Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472.

ECONOMIC EMERGENCY FUND

Transportation road fund for critical needs. SF 5.

Taxpayer trust fund cap removal, rebates. HF 1 – companion to SF 86 – both similar to SF 107.

Economic emergency fund balance, increase in maximum. SF 6.

Contingent appropriations to avoid across-the-board reductions. SF 18.

Public essential action and construction endowment. HF 363.

Road use tax fund, surplus or formula funding. HF 2147.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

EDUCATION, BOARD OF

Dyslexia education reform, SF 2022.

Online education, pilot extension. SF 2044.

Dyslexia definition, screening, instruction. SF 2070 – similar to SF 2319. SF 2319 approved 4-9-14.

EDUCATION, DEPARTMENT OF

School bus purchasing, state option. HF 4 – same as HF 456.

Education reform. HF 142.

Education savings grants. SF 265 – SF 323 – HF 2090 – SF 2154 – all similar.

Education remediation council in DOE. HF 414.

Education scholarships, abolishing dept. of education. SF 336.

Education department technical changes. HF 454. Approved 5-1-13.

School bus safety, inspections. SF 339.

School credit transfer program for displaced minors. HF 503.

Education reform. SF 423.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Education department Code corrections. HF 2179 – similar to SF 2230. SF 2230 approved 3-14-14.

Administrator professional development. HF 2269.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

Allowable Growth — see also ALLOWABLE GROWTH

School foundation percentage increase (2.5%). HF 2.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Allowable growth for STEM funding. HF 434.

Supplemental state aid in the biennium (2%). HF 2194.

Area Education Agencies

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Competency-based education. HF 365.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Public school administration, identify bureaucratic waste and excess. HF 2037.

Public school data reporting. HF 2060.

Area education agencies and mental health services grants. SF 2209.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Board of Educational Examiners

Nonpublic schools, independent accreditation, HF 113.

Suicide prevention, school training. SF 216 – companion to HF 327 – both similar to SF 337.

EDUCATION DEPARTMENT, subhead Board of Educational Examiners—continued

Revision of the deadline for resolution of complaints. HF 279.

School safety plan, kindergarten through postsecondary. HF 284.

Driver's education by peace officer. HF $401-\mathrm{same}$ as HF $532-\mathrm{both}$ similar to SF 2113.

Praxis II requirements for practitioner preparation. HF 403.

Teacher applicants from other states and countries, conditional licenses. SF 2035.

School coaching, probationary authorization. SF 2067 – similar to HF 2180.

Educational examiners rule nullification, prohibited conduct. HJR 2003.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Approved 3-26-14.

Bullying

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

Bullying and harassment, online reporting by schools. SF 2016.

Bullving in schools, HF 2227.

Antibullying policies, safe schools, training. SF 2318 – similar to HF 2409.

College Student Aid Commission

College student debt study by regents. HF 2176.

Community Colleges

Career and technical education reform. HF 413 - same as HF 501.

General educational development appropriation. HF 459.

Apprenticeships, job training. SF 2317 – similar to HF 2407 and SF 2353.

Curriculum

School second language requirement. HF 89.

Finance literacy, school requirements. HF 148.

Agriculture education. HF 202.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Career and technical education reform. HF 413 - same as HF 501.

Social studies curriculum in schools. HF 423.

World language pilot program. HF 437.

School educational standards, local control. HF 2140 – SF 2123 – HF 2204 – HF 2205 – SF 2181 – HF 2439 – all similar.

Student assessments. HF 2141.

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

English language learners. HF 2252.

Financial literacy curriculum in schools. SF 2219 - same as SF 2258.

Fine arts in core curriculum. SF 2286.

District Reorganization

Parent empowerment petitions for school intervention. SF 2.

Early Childhood Programs

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Head start appropriation. SF 222.

Universal preschool. HF 2263.

Preschool expansion incentive, state aid. SF 2268 – similar to SF 2351.

Enrollment and Weighting

School weighting for at-risk students. SF 156.

Allowable growth for science, technology, engineering, and math funding. HF 434.

English language learners program extension. SF 2096 – companion to HF 2162.

Concurrent enrollment weighting for regents and independent colleges. HF 2248. School at-risk weighting. HF 2255.

Food Programs in Schools

School breakfast program assessments. SF 279 – same as SF 392.

Infrastructure

Radon testing in schools, new homes. SF 49 - similar to SF 366. SF 366 approved 4 - 17 - 14.

School building high performance certification. HF 237.

School employee energy efficiency training. HF 241.

School leadership in energy and environmental design incentives. HF 326.

Radon. HF 2412.

Instructional Time

School attendance. HF 28.

School start date waiver. HF 315.

School instructional time, days to hours. HF 352.

School day and instructional hours, 30 hours minimum per week. SF 2018 – similar to HF 2170.

Extended learning time grant program, middle schools. HF $2193-{\rm similar}$ to SF 2229.

Special Education Programs

Services reform for students with blindness or deafness. HF 145.

Special education services. HF 203.

Dyslexia education reform. SF 2022.

Dyslexia definition, screening, instruction. SF 2070 – similar to SF 2319. SF 2319 approved 4-9-14.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Teachers

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Praxis II requirements for practitioner preparation. HF 403.

Suicide prevention, trauma informed care, teacher training. SF 2173-companion to SF 2261-both similar to HF 2245.

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Technology

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Bullying in schools. HF 2227.

EGGS

Egg production in California. HR 123. Adopted by House.

ELDER GROUP HOMES

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF 53 – similar to HF 552. Health facilities, technical changes. SF 2167 – similar to HF 2365.

ELDERS — see also AGING, DEPARTMENT ON

State parks and campgrounds, reduced admission prices. HF 42.

Fur harvesters license. HF 82 – same as HF 394. HF 394 approved 4-24-13.

Missing persons, silver alert program. HF 146 – companion to SF 2041 – both similar to SF 2189.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

ELDERS — continued

Senior living coordinating unit reinstatement. SF 2028.

Lifetime hunting licenses for elders. SF 2060 – companion to HF 2165.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 - similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Elder and dependent adult abuse. SF 2145.

Consumer fraud protection for elders. SF 2327.

Health Care

Home and community-based services waiver for elders, reimbursement. SF 34 – companion to HF 114.

Sex offenders in long-term care facilities. SF 35-HF 137-SF 198-HF 2122-all similar.

Taxes

Property assessment adjustment for elders. SF 32 – SF 39 – HF 611 – SF 2026 – all similar.

Property tax exemption for seniors. HF 124.

Elderly and disabled property tax credit. HF 2304.

ELECTED OFFICIALS

Elected officials benefits, HF 2214.

ELECTIONS

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

School curriculum, declaration of independence. HF 341 – same as HF 515.

Elections, substantive changes. HF 520.

Nuclear power plant referendum. HF 2047.

School board vacancies, elections. SF 2037.

Citizens United limits, constitutional amendment. SJR 2003.

City elections, filling vacancies. SF 2202.

Administration of elections and voter registration. HF 2354 – similar to SF 2301.

Absentee Voting

Vote by mail for every election. HF 61.

Absentee ballots, veterans in care facilities. HF 62.

Absentee ballots, facility residents. HF 63 - similar to HF 2032.

Voting, care facility residents. HF 64.

Absentee voting at county auditor offices. HF 350.

Military voting system reforms. HF 420.

City elections by mail. HF 2065.

Ballots

Straight ticket voting elimination. HF 13 – SF 97 – HF 186 – all similar.

Ballots, county survey issues. HF 385.

Military voting system reforms. HF 420.

City council municipal elections. HF 2366. Approved 4-25-14.

Boards and Commissioners

Local option sales tax election. HF 5 – HF 481 – HF 642 – all same.

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Campaign disclosures by corporations. HF 77.

Campaign communications, disclosure and accountability. HF 150.

Ethics board complaints. HF 209.

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

Elections, primary and general registration deadline. HF 308.

Redistricting, county supervisor plans. HF 396.

Voter registration, online. HF 2243 - companion to SF 2278.

Campaign Financing

Clean elections. HF 43 - similar to HF 449.

Campaign disclosures by corporations. HF 77.

Corporate campaign contributions, United States constitutional amendment. HJR 5.

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

Campaigns, independent expenditures. SF 329.

Income tax form political checkoff. HF 2431.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2471.

Campaign contributions and corporate funds expenditure resolution. HCR 108.

Candidates

Campaigning, private property access. HF 6.

Campaign disclosures by corporations. HF 77.

Ethics board complaints. HF 209.

Electors/Voters

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Voting rights restoration for felons. HF 45 – companion to SF 127 and SF 2203.

Literature

Campaign communications, disclosure and accountability. HF 150.

Voter Registration

Clean elections. HF 43 - similar to HF 449.

Voter identification. SF 85 – similar to HF 485.

Elections, primary and general registration deadline. HF 308.

Voter registration, online. HF 2243 - companion to SF 2278.

Voter registration forms, electronic storage. HF 2320.

ELECTRICIANS

Electrician licensing, repeal. SF 94.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Electrician licensing, photovoltaic installations. HF 281.

ELECTRIC POWER

Energy use disclosure for rental properties. HF 56 – same as HF 271.

Stray electric current, dairy cows. SF 22 – same as SF 270 – both similar to HF 2369.

Electrical inspections on farms. SF 280 – companion to HF 498.

FEMA resolution. SCR 102 – companion to HCR 105. HCR 105 adopted by House and Senate.

Power lines, HF 2054.

Transmission power lines. HF 2056.

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. HF 2226 – companion to SF 2197. SF 2197 approved 3-14-14.

Electricity grid use. HF 2336.

Lineman recognition resolution. HR 125. Adopted by House.

Alternative Energy

Renewable energy net metering and aggregation. HF 226.

Solar energy purchasing goals, utilities. HF 313.

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

Farmer-owned energy, purchase requirements for utilities. SF 315.

Wind turbine incentives, utility contracts, interconnection. SF 372.

ELECTRIC POWER, subhead Alternative Energy — continued

Utility ratemaking principles. HF 513.

Hydroelectricity property, sales tax exemption. HF 630 – companion to SF 444. HF 630 approved 5-1-13.

Utility solar portfolio standard, solar garden program. SF 2107.

ELECTRIC VEHICLES

Electric vehicles, special plates. SF 73 – same as SF 223.

Electric and natural gas vehicle infrastructure tax credit. HF 267 – companion to SF 238 – both similar to SF 434.

Vehicle registration fee equity. SF 364.

ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS

Social media privacy, employer restrictions. HF 272 – similar to HF 2339.

Insurance division omnibus, dept. of commerce. SF 2105 – companion to HF 2218. SF 2105 approved 3-14-14.

Public employment relations board, electronic filings. HF 2172 – companion to SF 2184. HF 2172 approved 3-7-14.

Electronic government communications, common database. SF 2162 – similar to SF 2280.

Unreasonable searches and seizures protection, warrants. SF 2172.

Voter registration, online. HF 2243 – companion to SF 2278.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

Community mental health center, digital records. HF 2306.

Broadcast revenue apportionment. HF 2419 – similar to SF 2345.

E-Mail

Amber alerts, notification to hunters. SF 84.

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

ELECTRONIC TRANSACTIONS

Funds transfers, uniform commercial code. SF 186. Approved 4-26-13.

Electronic benefit transfer reforms. HF 429.

Property tax payment by monthly auto-withdraw. HF 2099.

Voter registration forms, electronic storage. HF 2320.

Payroll debit cards, employee consent. SF 2350.

EMBRYOS

Person definition. HF 171.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT — see also DISASTERS

Local emergency management commissions, budget approval. SF 89.

Burn ban. HF 261.

Public safety single county points of contact. HF 290.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

First responder specialty teams funding. HF 362.

Emergency warning devices for cities. HF 408.

School safety plans, development by districts. SF 320.

FEMA resolution. SCR 102 – companion to HCR 105. HCR 105 adopted by House and Senate.

Tornado safety funding. SF 2034 – companion to HF 2100.

Outdoor warning systems for all townships. HF 2043.

Emergency sirens activation uniformity, task force. SF 2137 – similar to SF 2303.

Emergency mass notification systems. SF 2232 – HF 2371 – HF 2465 – all similar.

Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. HF 2362 – companion to SF 2305. SF 2305 approved 3-14-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES

Prescription drugs monitoring. HF 181.

Emergency medical services task force. SF 227 – similar to HF 347 and SF 346. Public safety single county points of contact. HF 290.

E911 operators, uniform CPR instructions. HF 386.

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 510 – companion to SF 421 – both similar to HF 644. HF 644 approved 5-24-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Volunteer firefighter and emergency medical services income tax credit. SF 2071 – HF 2076 – HF 2260 – all similar.

Volunteer firefighters, regular employment discrimination. SF 2279.

EMERGENCY VEHICLES

Rescue vehicle as authorized emergency vehicle. HF 2063.

EMINENT DOMAIN

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

Eminent domain. HF 219.

Eminent domain and rail passenger study. HF 2048.

EMPLOYEES, STATE

Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Approved 4-5-13.

Employment discrimination, credit scores and home ownership. HF 233.

Bonus pay, state moratorium. HF 379.

U.S. armed forces, restrictions on state assistance. SF 311 - similar to HF 2258.

University employee classification for benefits. HF 479.

Autism insurance coverage, para-professionals. HF 2031.

State employee award of relief, penalties for employees at fault. SF 2045.

Confidential employees, merit system. SF 2054 – similar to SF 2244.

State employment, false allegations. HF 2137.

State employee job change, benefits. HF 2156.

State employee retirement, defined contribution plan. SF 2126.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Motor vehicle enforcement officer merit exemption. HF 2363.

Personnel settlement agreements, permanent law. HF 2462.

State employment protocols, contracts, whistleblowers, bonuses. SF 2358.

Collective Bargaining

Fair share, HF 35.

Collective bargaining wage negotiations. HF 424.

EMPLOYMENT

Employee meal and rest periods. HF 18.

Employee leave. HF 19.

Wage payment collection. HF $38-\mathrm{similar}$ to SF 191 and SF 2295, which are same.

EMPLOYMENT — continued

Social media privacy. HF 127.

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 172 – companion to HF 431 – both similar to SF 340. SF 340 approved 4-24-13.

Employment background check efficiencies. HF 218.

Social media privacy, employer restrictions. HF 272 – similar to HF 2339.

Employment background checks. HF 339.

Privacy and credit agencies. HF 344.

Employment of persons with a criminal record. HF 425.

Employment transportation initiative, appropriation. SF 2076 – same as SF 2292 – both similar to HF 2343.

Connecting workers to employment. HF 2215.

Intern employment protection. HF 2228.

Employment leave for families. HF 2413.

Payroll debit cards, employee consent. SF 2350.

Agencies

Employment agency, employee working conditions. HF 2286.

Benefits

Employee stock ownership plan assistance and promotion. HF 129.

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

School activity leave from employment for parent-teacher conferences. HF 407.

Pregnancy and childbirth, reasonable employment accommodations. SF 308.

Paid sick leave for employees. SF 2245.

Career Education

Worker shortage loan forgiveness program. HF 27.

Discrimination

Unemployment discrimination. HF 37 – similar to HF 367.

Employment discrimination, credit scores and home ownership. HF 233.

Family and Medical Leave Act discrimination, prohibition. HF 242.

Sexual discrimination on basis of attraction. SF 352.

Volunteer firefighters, regular employment discrimination. SF 2279.

Drug Testing

Employee drug testing. SF 68.

Military Service

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Veterans-hiring incentives, fulfilling the promise fund. SF 217 – similar to SF 302.

Veteran hiring preference. HF 2234 – same as HF 2373.

Undocumented Workers

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Unemployment Compensation

Unemployment compensation employer notification. HF 51.

Health group insurance, continuation rights. HF 238.

Unemployment compensation employer notification. HF 483.

Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Approved 3-26-14.

Workers' Compensation

Workers' compensation, choice of doctor. HF 33.

Workers' compensation, earning capacity. HF 34.

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

Workers' compensation, injury care improvements. HF 274.

Adoption and parental leave from employment. HF 2256.

ENDOWMENTS

Endow Iowa tax credit, increased limit. SF $158-{\rm similar}$ to HF 300 and SF 300, which are companion.

Public essential action and construction endowment. HF 363.

Economic development program changes. SF 2180 – companion to HF 2352 and HF 2445 – all similar to SF 2354 and SF 2359. SF 2359 approved 5-30-14.

ENERGY — see also RENEWABLE ENERGY

Energy use disclosure for rental properties. HF 56 – same as HF 271.

Alternative Sources

Solar energy property tax credit. HF 48.

Renewable energy net metering and aggregation. HF 226.

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

Renewable energy. HF 422.

Utility ratemaking principles. HF 513.

Hydroelectricity property, sales tax exemption. HF 630 – companion to SF 444. HF 630 approved 5-1-13.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. HR 101. Adopted by House.

Utility solar portfolio standard. HF 2166.

Alternate energy revolving loan program. HF 2195.

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 - similar to HF 2391.

Efficiency

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

Energy bank loan programs. HF 70.

School employee energy efficiency training. HF 241.

Public school building energy audit. HF 283.

Low-income energy savings. HF 421.

Green schools resolution. HR 26.

Highway lighting requirements, energy efficiency, LEDs. SF 2134.

Solar — see also SOLAR ENERGY

Solar energy purchasing goals, utilities. HF 313.

School solar generation fund. HF 314 - similar to HF 497.

Utility solar portfolio standard. HF 2166.

Wind

Federal wind energy production tax credit resolution. HR 13.

Wind turbine incentives, utility contracts, interconnection. SF 372.

ENGINEERING

Eminent domain. HF 219.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 376 – companion to HF 539 – both similar to SF 2255. SF 2255 approved 3-26-14.

Drainage bonds. SF 2055 – same as SF 2191. SF 2191 approved 3-26-14.

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Abolishing English only. HF 44.

English language learners, school funding, years of instruction. SF 266 – similar to SF 404.

English language learners program extension. SF 2096 – companion to HF 2162.

English language learners. HF 2252.

Interpreters in civil court proceedings. SF 2199.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

ENTERPRISE ZONES

Health enterprise zones, tax credits. SF 2238.

ENTREPRENEURS

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Seed capital and entrepreneur assistance. SF 2236.

ENVIRONMENT — see also CONSERVATION

Public benefit corporations. HF 288.

Environmental testing services, sales tax exemption. HF 305 – companion to SF 455

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Approved 5-30-14.

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Environmental protection rules, effects on cities. SF 169.

ENVIRONMENT FIRST FUND

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13. Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

EQUIPMENT

Capital investments, equipment, no capital gains taxes. HF $91-{
m HF}$ $2129-{
m HF}$ $2440-{
m all}$ similar.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2059 – same as HF 2230. Motor vehicle equipment dealers, registration fees. HF 2101 – companion to HF 2312 and SF 2291. SF 2291 approved 4-3-14.

ESTATES

Inheritance tax for certain estates. HF 50.

Probate and trust code. SF 361-companion to HF 591. HF 591 approved 4-5-13.

Estate tax for farmers, HF 511.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 629.

ETHANOL — see also FUEL

Renewable fuel standard resolution. SCR 5. Adopted by Senate.

Fuel percentage tax on pretax fuel. HF 2414.

Ethanol plants, natural gas replacement tax. SF 2329.

Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2333 – similar to SF 2344. SF 2344 approved 5-21-14.

ETHICS

Code of ethics. HR 5. Adopted by House.

Senate code of ethics. SR 3. Adopted by Senate.

Government employees and board members, sales of goods and services to state agencies. SF 293.

Court reporter ethics. SF 2114.

Code of ethics, personal financial disclosure reports. HR 112. Adopted by House.

ETHICS AND CAMPAIGN DISCLOSURE BOARD

Gifts and honoraria reporting. SF 121.

Ethics board complaints. HF 209.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

EVIDENCE

Privileged communications, peer group counselors and officers. HF 224 – similar to SF 2015 and SF 2186.

Service of process of public employees in criminal cases. SF 2188.

EXCAVATION

Underground facility operators. HF 2408. Approved 3-26-14.

EXECUTIVE BRANCH

Public cafeterias, American heart association dietary guidelines. SF 354.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288 – similar to SF 2235. HF 2288 approved 3-26-14.

EXPLOSIVES

Explosive blaster licenses. HF 12 – same as HF 223. HF 223 approved 4-24-13. Fireworks sales. HF 249.

EXPUNGEMENT

Expungement of dismissed criminal charges. SF 148.

Criminal case expungements. HF 205.

Criminal records purged. HF 2206 – similar to HF 2262.

Shoplifting, under legal age expungement. HF 2250.

EXTENSION PROGRAMS

Smith-Lever Act anniversary, extension services. SR 107. Adopted by Senate.

EYE CARE

Vision screening for school children. SF 419 – similar to HF 548. SF 419 approved 4-26-13.

FAIRS

County fairs and property tax. HF 627. Approved 5-15-13.

FAMILIES

Residential property residency restrictions. HF 184 – similar to HF 2331.

Inheritance tax exemption for non-lineal descendants. HF 195.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 – similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Anatomical gift procurement organizations. HF 451.

Child care assistance. HF 2070 – similar to HF 2380.

Family courts. HF 2185.

Family treatment court. HF 2251.

Employment leave for families. HF 2413.

FAMILY FARMS

Estate tax for farmers. HF 511.

Estate tax for farmers, HF 629.

FAMILY INVESTMENT PROGRAM

Drug testing for welfare recipients. HF 80.

Public assistance, personal responsibility and human dignity reform. HF 2041.

FAMILY LEAVE

Adoption and parental leave from employment. HF 2256.

FARMERS MARKETS

Farm and food initiative enhancements. HF 269.

Farm and food innovation fund appropriation. HF 2239.

FARMING

Farm houses, exemption from zoning and building codes. SF 23.

Farm lease termination notices. SF 200 – similar to SF 316. SF 316 approved 4-24-13.

School investment of future farmers of America moneys. HF 227 – similar to HF 533. HF 533 approved 4-25-13.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 252 – similar to HF 599. HF 599 approved 6-17-13.

Farm and food initiative enhancements. HF 269.

Electrical inspections on farms. SF 280 - companion to HF 498.

Farmer-owned energy, purchase requirements for utilities. SF 315.

Beginning farmer tax credit. HF 2006.

Federal farm bill resolution. HR 102. Adopted by House.

Beginning farmer tax credit. HF 2401 – same as HF 2454.

Crops

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Approved 4-24-13.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 511.

Local food growers assistance. HF 2426.

${\bf FEDERAL~GOVERNMENT-see~also~RESOLUTIONS,~subhead~Federal~Government}$

Federal budget resolution. SR 1.

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Approved 3-28-13.

Harlan statue, move to Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 7 – companion to SJR 4 – both similar to HJR 13. HJR 13 approved 5-15-13.

United States Capitol statue resolution. HJR 10.

FEMA resolution. SCR 102 – companion to HCR 105. HCR 105 adopted by House and Senate.

Unreasonable searches and seizures protection, warrants. SF 2172.

Acts and Legislation

Minimum wage increase. HF 39 - SF 334 - HF 2011 - SF 2039 - HF 2292 - all similar.

Paul Ryan Medicare plan opposition resolution. HR 4.

Administrative rules overreach. HF 65 – same as HF 517 – both similar to SF 168.

Property rights, United Nations agenda 21. HF 66.

Health care reform funds, use for abortions. SF 29.

Social security preservation resolution. HR 6.

Right to possess firearms, unenforceability of federal laws. HF 170- companion to SF 254.

Heavy trucks on interstates resolution. HR 10.

Federal wind energy production tax credit resolution. HR 13.

Family and Medical Leave Act discrimination, prohibition. HF 242.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. HR 101. Adopted by House.

Federal farm bill resolution. HR 102. Adopted by House.

State implementation of federal law. HF 2036.

Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Approved 3-26-14.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 2381.

United States seventeenth amendment repeal resolution. HJR 2008.

Campaign contributions and corporate funds expenditure resolution. HCR 108.

Funds and Grants

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Department on aging appropriation. HF 2095.

Military GI bill opportunity expansion. HF 2434.

Internal Revenue Code

Internal Revenue Code update. HF 2435. Approved 4-3-14.

Mandates

Health insurance federal mandates, state exemption. SF 47 – same as SF 82.

Health care mandate nullification. SF 81 – companion to HF 178.

Tenth amendment resolution. SCR 2.

Weapons, law enforcement. HF 383.

FEEDLOTS

Weapons ranges. HF 133. Approved 3-28-13.

Cattle, property tax incentive. HF 467.

FEES

State parks and campgrounds, reduced admission prices. HF 42.

Gift card fee limitations. HF 85.

Termination of parental rights appeal, attorney fees. HF 104 – similar to HF 471. HF 471 approved 5-15-13.

Court fees and receipts. HF 120-similar to SF 318. SF 318 approved 4-24-13.

Hydraulic fracturing regulation. HF 128.

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 - HF 263 - HF 507 - HF 619 - all similar.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Plumbing board. HF 260.

Mourning doves, migratory bird tax stamp. HF 370.

Business filings with secretary of state, fee reductions. HF 580.

Ambulatory surgical centers licensure. HF 581 – same as HF 617.

Fee increase notification. HF 2058 – similar to HF 2274.

Operating while intoxicated laws. HF 2220.

Marriage license, county fee. HF 2266.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

Birth certificate access, adoptees. HF 2315.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Approved 3-26-14.

Corporations. HF 2325. Approved 4-3-14.

Auto insurance verification act. HF 2393.

Public records fees. HF 2394.

FELONIES — see also CRIMINAL OFFENSES

Reasonable force, justifiable use. HF 57 – companion to SF 255 – both similar to SF 96 – all similar to HF 2113 and SF 2224, which are companion.

Child support obligations. HF 58.

FELONIES — continued

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

Conviction for weapons violations. HF 135.

Operating-while-intoxicated offenses. HF 154.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Human trafficking, wire taps. HF 426 - similar to SF 2098.

Delinquent acts constituting a felony. HF 446.

Identity theft. HF 534.

Juvenile felonies, life without parole. HF 555.

Assault on public transit worker. HF 573.

Law enforcement officer deaths, penalty. HF 2114 - similar to HF 2398.

Youthful offenders. HF 2386.

Controlled Substances

Medical marijuana. HF 22 – similar to SF 79.

Newborns and illegal drugs. HF 167.

Marijuana distribution and use regulations. HF 168.

Controlled substances schedules. SF 2121. Approved 4-3-14.

Marijuana possession penalties. HF 2313.

Sexual Offenses

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

FELONS

Voting rights restoration for felons. HF 45 – companion to SF 127 and SF 2203. Employment of persons with a criminal record. HF 425.

Life insurance proceeds, injury to decedent. SF 2051 - similar to SF 2241.

Forcible felonies, habitual offender sentences. SF 2073.

FENCES

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

FERTILIZER

Manure application education training. HF 312. Approved 4-24-13.

FETUSES

Unborn children, income tax deduction. HF 440.

FIDUCIARIES

Power of attorney training. HF 86.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

FINANCIAL ADVICE

Financial literacy. HF 646.

Financial literacy curriculum in schools. SF 2219 - same as SF 2258.

FINANCIAL AID

College student aid commission, nonprofit status. HF 153 – companion to SF 240.

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

Drug testing for welfare recipients. HF 80.

FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Approved 4-3-14.

FINANCIAL RESPONSIBILITY

Finance literacy, school requirements. HF 148.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Day care operations liability insurance. HF 2080.

FINES

Operating-while-intoxicated offenses. HF 154.

Driving while license suspended. HF 294.

Traffic fines. HF 333.

Operating while intoxicated, first offense. HF 387.

Motor vehicle drivers and insurance. HF 430.

Energy drink sales to minors. HF 432.

Red light cameras, maximum fines. HF 2016 – same as HF 2202.

FIREARMS — see also WEAPONS

Right to keep and bear arms, constitutional amendment. HJR 4.

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

Weapons and public emergencies. HF 74.

Weapons disposition, seizure by law enforcement. HF 75 – SF 105 – HF 536 – all similar.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 81.

Right to bear arms, constitutional amendment. HJR 6.

Weapons ranges. HF 133. Approved 3-28-13.

Right to possess firearms, unenforceability of federal laws. HF 170 - companion to SF 254.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

Weapons, law enforcement. HF 383.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 384.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

Active duty military member gun purchases. HF 2143 - similar to HF 2432.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 2381.

FIREFIGHTERS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Fireworks legalization, sales tax for fire department equipment. SF 2064.

Compensation and Benefits

Volunteer firefighter and emergency medical services income tax credit. SF $2071-HF\ 2076-HF\ 2260-all\ similar.$

Volunteer firefighters, regular employment discrimination. SF 2279.

Retirement

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327 – companion to HF 589. SF 327 approved 4-5-13.

Municipal police and firefighters pension system, appropriation. SF 378.

411 pension, denial review process. HF 2071.

State employee retirement, defined contribution plan. SF 2126.

Public retirement pension changes, appropriations. SF 2233 - similar to HF 2384.

FIRE SAFETY

Cigarette fire safety standard fund. HF 8 - similar to HF 245.

State Fire Marshal

Explosive blaster licenses. HF 12 – same as HF 223. HF 223 approved 4-24-13. Electrical board. HF 259 – similar to HF 542.

Burn ban. HF 261.

Window safety, building code. SF 281 – companion to HF 428 and SF 381.

FIREWORKS

Fireworks sales and use. SF 93.

Fireworks sales. HF 249.

Fireworks legalization, sales tax for fire department equipment. SF 2064.

Fireworks legalization. SF 2294.

FIRST RESPONDERS

First responder specialty teams funding. HF 362.

FISH AND FISHING

Bass fishing tournaments. SF 229.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

Catfish, hand fishing. SF 2010.

Licenses

Hunting and fishing licenses for disabled veterans, residency. SF 74.

Fishing and hunting licenses for residents, increased fees. SF 125.

Paddlefish fishing season. HF 2062 – companion to HF 2171 and SF 2198. SF 2198 approved 4-3-14.

FLAGS

American flags, made in USA. HF 147.

Flag Day recognition resolution. HR 33. Adopted by House.

Dixie Cornell Gebhardt flag week resolution. HR 121. Adopted by House.

FLOODING

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Approved 4-24-13.

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

River restoration plan and report. HF 2477.

FOOD BANKS

Food bank donations, tax credits. SF 367 – similar to SF 437 and SF 439.

Food bank income tax checkoff. HF 635.

Urban agriculture tax incentives. HF 2295.

Food banks, sales tax exemption. SF 2323 – same as SF 2356.

FOOD PROCESSING

Raw foods, moratorium on regulations. SF 61.

Streamlined sales taxes, definitions. HF 199 – companion to SF 185. HF 199 approved 3-28-13.

Genetically modified food labeling requirements. SF 194 – similar to HF 463.

Solid waste stewardship report, food waste. SF 306.

FOOD SERVICE ESTABLISHMENTS

Public cafeterias, American heart association dietary guidelines. SF 354. Public cafeterias, dietary guidelines and local purchasing preferences. HF 2350.

FOOD STAMPS

Food stamps electronic benefits transfer cards. HF 2040.

FORECLOSURE

Military member real estate protections. HF 251. Mortgage mediation notice, extension. SF 231.

FOREIGN CORPORATIONS

Business filings with secretary of state, fee reductions. HF 580.

FOREIGN RELATIONS — see also INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

American law for American courts. HF 76.

Israel support resolution. HR 9. Adopted by House.

Srebrenica genocide resolution. HR 113.

FORESTRY

Forest reserve property tax exemption. HF 304.

Forest and fruit tree reserve criteria. HF 306.

FORFEITURES

In rem forfeiture proceedings. SF 152 – SF 282 – HF 404 – all companion. SF 282 approved 4-24-13.

FOSTER CARE

Medicaid coverage for foster kids. SF 101.

Juvenile delinquent consent decrees and facility placement. SF 2095.

Foster care reimbursement rates. HF 2189.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Approved 4-10-14.

FRANCHISES

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance. HF 395. Approved 4-24-13.

Power lines. HF 2054.

Transmission power lines. HF 2056.

FRAUD

Business opportunities law, fraud. SF 142. Approved 4-24-13.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Electronic benefit transfer reforms. HF 429.

Fraudulent practice, definitions. SF 2092. Approved 4-3-14.

Consumer fraud protection for elders. SF 2327.

FREEDOM OF SPEECH

Freedom to pray and worship, constitutional amendment. HJR 14.

Citizens United limits, constitutional amendment. SJR 2003.

FRUITS AND VEGETABLES

Urban farming by nonprofits, property tax exemption. HF 561.

Local food growers assistance. HF 2426.

FUEL

ADA-compliant fuel pumps. HF 282 – companion to SF 235 – both similar to SF 401 and SF 2284.

Nuclear generating facilities, reprocessing fuel restrictions. HF 400.

Motor vehicle fuel pumps, ADA accessible. HF 2337.

Biofuels

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 376 – HF 597 – HF 640 – all similar. HF 640 approved 6-17-13.

Renewable fuel standard resolution. SCR 5. Adopted by Senate.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. HR 101. Adopted by House.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. SR 101. Adopted by Senate.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. SJR 2001.

Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2333 – similar to SF 2344. SF 2344 approved 5-21-14.

Taxes

Gas taxes, consumer price index. SF 2068.

Compressed natural gas, taxation. SF 2101 – companion to HF 2149 and SF 2308.

Road use tax funds. HJR 2004.

Road use tax fund, surplus or formula funding. HF 2147.

Fuel percentage tax on pretax fuel. HF 2414.

Ethanol plants, natural gas replacement tax. SF 2329.

Compressed natural gas taxation. HF 2441 – companion to SF 2338. SF 2338 approved 3-26-14.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Approved 5-30-14.

FUNDS — see also APPROPRIATIONS

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

FUNERALS

Children's funeral costs HF 2291

Irrevocable burial trusts. HF 2461.

FUR HARVESTERS

Fur harvesters license. HF 82 – same as HF 394. HF 394 approved 4-24-13.

GAMBLING

Gambling, voluntary exclusion from facilities. SF 28 - SF 204 - HF 332 - HF 492 - all companion. SF 204 vetoed 4-26-13.

Gambling license moratorium. SF 40.

Fantasy football league prizes. HF 378.

Horse racing, wagering. SF 397.

Gambling socioeconomic study. HF 567.

Gambling online tournaments, HF 2072.

Fantasy sports gambling. HF 2128 – SF 2148 – HF 2383 – all companion.

Revenues

Road use tax funding. HF 2225.

Greyhound racing. HF 2406.

Smoking

Smoking ban in casinos. SF 113 - companion to HF 297.

Smoking ban in casinos, licensing regulation. HF 411.

GAMES OF SKILL OR CHANCE

Bingo sales tax rate. SF 126.

GARDENING — see also HORTICULTURE

Urban farming by nonprofits, property tax exemption. HF 561.

GARNISHMENT

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Approved 4-10-14.

GAS, NATURAL — see also NATURAL GAS

Energy use disclosure for rental properties. HF 56 – same as HF 271.

GASOLINE — see also FUEL

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 376 – HF 597 – HF 640 – all similar. HF 640 approved 6-17-13.

GENDER

Marriage license restrictions. HF 444.

Sexual discrimination on basis of attraction. SF 352.

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Expenditure limitation and tax increases, constitutional amendments. HJR 2 - similar to SJR 8.

Joint rules. HCR 5. Adopted by House and Senate.

Population impact statements, legislative analysis. HF 296.

Legislation and constitutional authority. SF 261 – similar to SF 322.

Public essential action and construction endowment. HF 363.

Session timetable, changes to joint rules. SCR 101 – companion to HCR 104. SCR 101 adopted by Senate and House.

Legislation consideration by opposite chamber. HCR 106.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

Adjournment

Adjournment sine die for 2013. SCR 6. Adopted by Senate and House.

Adjournment sine die for 2014. HCR 109. Adopted by House and Senate.

Campaigns and Elections

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

Compensation

Legislators' health insurance, premium share. SF 137.

Compensation of employees for 85th G.A. SCR 4. Adopted by Senate and House. Legislative session length. HF 2161.

Constitutional Amendments

County boundary lines, constitutional amendment. HJR 3.

Biennial legislative sessions, constitutional amendment. SJR 3.

House of Representatives

Selection and appointment of secretaries and pages. HR 1. Adopted by House.

Opening sessions with prayer. HR 2. Adopted by House.

House rules. HR 7. Adopted by House.

Joint Conventions

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, for Governor Branstad to deliver the condition of the state message. HCR 1. Adopted by House and Senate.

GENERAL ASSEMBLY, subhead Joint Conventions — continued

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 16, 2013, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial branch message. HCR 2. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Thursday, January 31, 2013, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of the Iowa national guard message. HCR 3. Adopted by House and Senate.

Pioneer Lawmakers resolution. HCR 6. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 14, 2014, for Governor to deliver condition of the state message. HCR 101. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of Iowa National Guard message. HCR 103. Adopted by House and Senate.

Members

Code of ethics. HR 5. Adopted by House.

Joint rules governing lobbyists. HCR 4 – companion to SCR 3. HCR 4 adopted by House and Senate.

House and senate terms and limitations. SJR 2-HJR 9-HJR 2002-all similar.

Legislative session length. HF 2161.

Urban agriculture academy bill. HF 2210 - same as HF 2424.

Code of ethics, personal financial disclosure reports. HR 112. Adopted by House.

Hoover Award winner, Representative Steve Olson. HR 122.

Reports

Living wage study. HF 20.

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF 53 – similar to HF 552.

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

Iowa public policy institute. HF 118.

Solid waste stewardship report. HF 123.

Wireless communication mapping survey. HF 240.

Aquatic invasive species control. HF 275.

Emergency warning devices for cities. HF 408.

School credit transfer program for displaced minors. HF 503.

Sand fracking moratorium. HF 2028 - similar to HF 2298.

Silica sand mining, department of natural resources study. HF 2029.

Students attendance in public schools. HF 2038.

College student debt study by regents. HF 2176.

Veterans education credits. HF 2224.

Senate

Senate code of ethics. SR 3. Adopted by Senate.

Permanent rules of Senate. SR 5. Adopted by Senate.

GENERAL FUND — see also APPROPRIATIONS

Expenditure limitation and tax increases, constitutional amendments. HJR $2-\sin$ similar to SJR 8.

Road use tax fund revenue, transfer from general fund. SF 154.

Veterans trust fund, annual transfers, SF 160.

General fund expenditure limit and income tax reductions. SF 2220.

GENETICS

Genetically modified food labeling requirements. SF 194 – similar to HF 463.

GEOTHERMAL ENERGY

Solar energy property tax credit. HF 48.

Plumbing board. HF 260.

GIFTS

Gift card fee limitations HF 85

Gifts and honoraria reporting. SF 121.

Gift certificates not considered unclaimed property. HF 2088 – same as HF 2296.

Elected officials benefits. HF 2214.

GOLFING

Golf carts on roads. HF 24 - same as HF 236.

Honoring golfer Mike McCoy. SR 114. Adopted by Senate.

GOVERNOR

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, for Governor Branstad to deliver the condition of the state message. HCR 1. Adopted by House and Senate.

Expenditure limitation and tax increases, constitutional amendments. HJR 2 – similar to SJR 8.

Voting rights restoration for felons. HF 45 – companion to SF 127 and SF 2203.

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF 53 – similar to HF 552.

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

Weapons and public emergencies. HF 74.

House and senate terms and limitations. SJR 2 - HJR 9 - HJR 2002 - all similar.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 14, 2014, for Governor to deliver condition of the state message. HCR 101. Adopted by House and Senate.

Sand fracking moratorium. HF 2028 - similar to HF 2298.

Silica sand mining, department of natural resources study. HF 2029.

Human trafficking victim, rescue award. HF 2145.

Veterans education credits. HF 2224.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Government oversight investigation resolution. HR 126.

Appointments

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

United States seventeenth amendment repeal resolution. HJR 2008.

Designations

Kwanzaa state holiday. HF 277.

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF DRUG CONTROL POLICY

Drug abuse resistance education surcharge. HF 231.

Drug use reduction advisory councils. HF 530. Approved 4-24-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

GRANDPARENTS

Grandparent visitation. SF 118. Grandparent rights. HF 343.

GRANTS

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Wind and solar energy, grants and loans. SF 414.

Education

Class size, early literacy extension. HF 157 – similar to SF 319.

Education savings grants. SF 265 – SF 323 – HF 2090 – SF 2154 – all similar.

Education scholarships, abolishing dept. of education. SF 336.

Radon. HF 2412.

Federal Funds

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

Watershed improvement grants. HF 2001 – same as HF 2345.

GROUNDWATER PROTECTION — see also WATER AND WATERCOURSES Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

GUARDIANS

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 249 – companion to HF 317 and SF 362. SF 362 approved 4-24-13.

Library circulation records, parents and guardians. HF 2055.

Uniform power of attorney Act. HF 2169 - SF 2168 - HF 2422 - all similar. SF 2168 approved $4 \cdot 10 \cdot 14$.

Guardianship at child in need of assistance disposition. SF 2298 – similar to HF 2421.

GUNS — see also WEAPONS

Weapons magazines sales restrictions. HF 163.

Weapons, gun show sales, background checks. HF 164 - similar to SF 2179.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 384.

Active duty military member gun purchases. HF 2143 – similar to HF 2432. Landowners and DNR regulation. HF 2196.

HARASSMENT

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

Bullying and harassment, online reporting by schools. SF 2016.

Harassment of children, penalties. SF 2027 – companion to HF 2209.

Bullying and harassment, parental notification by school. SF 2061.

Antibullying policies, safe schools, training. SF 2318 – similar to HF 2409.

HAWK-I (HEALTHY AND WELL KIDS IN IOWA) PROGRAM

Child welfare policy, DHS. SF 395 – companion to HF 568.

HAY

Motor vehicle height limit. HF 264.

HAZARDOUS MATERIALS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Household hazardous materials. HF 2007.

HEADLIGHTS

Windshield wiper vehicle use in certain weather. HF 139.

HEAD START

Head start appropriation. SF 222.

HEALTH

Healthiest children initiative. SF 2144 – similar to SF 2285.

Health enterprise zones, tax credits. SF 2238.

Chronic obstructive pulmonary disease resolution. HR 117. Adopted by House.

Care and Treatment

Health coverage external review. HF 26.

Volunteer health care provider indemnification. HF 32.

Health care sharing ministry tax exemption. HF 79.

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

Person definition. HF 171.

Breast cancer coverage, Medicaid. HF 174 – companion to SF 312.

Iowa state poison control center, private insurance funding. HF 372.

Commotio cordis awareness for child athletes. HF 461.

Tort reform. HF 579 - same as HF 618.

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

Iowa health information network. HF 2187.

Care Facilities

Absentee ballots, veterans in care facilities. HF 62.

Absentee ballots, facility residents. HF 63 - similar to HF 2032.

Voting, care facility residents. HF 64.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Sex offender notification in health facilities. HF 206.

Employment background check efficiencies. HF 218.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347 – similar to HF 550. SF 347 approved 4-5-13.

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394 – companion to HF 570. SF 394 approved 4-5-13.

Health facilities, technical changes. SF 2167 – similar to HF 2365.

Certified nursing assistant background checks. SF 2182 – companion to HF 2303 and SF 2231.

Clubs and Recreation

Health club facilities, sales tax exemption. SF 129.

Drugs — see also DRUGS

Medical marijuana. HF 22 – similar to SF 79.

Prescription drugs monitoring. HF 181.

Insurance prior authorization forms for prescription drugs. HF 2376.

Insurance — see also MEDICAL INSURANCE

Health group insurance, continuation rights, HF 238.

Iowa state poison control center, private insurance funding. HF 372.

HEALTH — continued

Mental Health — see also MENTAL HEALTH

Mental health advocates within DIA HF 217

Professionals — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Professional titles and abbreviations. HF 418 – similar to SF 373.

Autism insurance coverage, para-professionals. HF 2031.

Health profession student loans. HF 2211.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Approved 5-23-14.

Records — see also MEDICAL RECORDS

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2116.

Iowa health information network. HF 2187.

HEARINGS

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance. HF 395. Approved 4-24-13.

Power lines. HF 2054.

Public oversight for lowering of speed limits. HF 2177.

Public project use of construction managers, hearings. SF 2177 – same as SF 2264.

HEATING

HVAC-refrigeration, journeyperson license. HF 2052.

Low-income home energy assistance program. HF 2075 – similar to SF 2110.

HELMETS

Helmets for minors on motorized bicycles. SF 37.

Motorcycle helmets. HF 470.

HEMP

Industrial hemp, production and marketing. SF 264.

HIGHER EDUCATION — see also COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES, and COMMUNITY COLLEGES

Higher education chancellor. SF 136.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

HIGHWAYS — see also ROADS AND HIGHWAYS

Highway speed limit of 60 mph. SF 11.

Bicycle safety, vehicles overtaking. SF 157 – companion to HF 244.

Construction and Maintenance

Highway rest area construction. SF 55.

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

Revitalize Iowa's sound economy fund, transportation infrastructure uses. HF 2146.

Safety

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2059 – same as HF 2230.

Right lane driving restrictions. HF 2294.

All-terrain vehicles on highways. SF 2287 – companion to HF 2395.

HISTORICAL PRESERVATION

Historic preservation tax credits. SF 436. Approved 5-16-13.

Historic preservation and cultural district tax credits. SF 2281 - HF 2415 - HF 2453 - all similar.

HISTORY

Harlan statue, move to Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 7 – companion to SJR 4 – both similar to HJR 13. HJR 13 approved 5-15-13.

Wilson creek national battlefield memorial. SR 7.

Women's history month, March 2013. SR 9. Adopted by Senate.

Women's history month, March 2014. SR 110. Adopted by Senate.

HOBBIES

Hobbyist race haulers as noncommercial vehicles. HF 2158.

HOLIDAYS

Kwanzaa state holiday. HF 277.

Schools recess for Martin Luther King Jr. holiday. HF 295.

Juneteenth state holiday. HF 452.

HOMELAND SECURITY

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

First responder specialty teams funding. HF 362.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Emergency warning devices for cities. HF 408.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 427.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Tornado safety funding. SF 2034 - companion to HF 2100.

Emergency sirens activation uniformity, task force. SF 2137 – similar to SF 2303.

Emergency mass notification systems. SF 2232 - HF 2371 - HF 2465 - all similar.

Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. HF 2362 - companion to SF 2305. SF 2305 approved 3-14-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

HOME OWNERSHIP — see also **HOMESTEADS**

Employment discrimination, credit scores and home ownership. HF 233.

Homeowners associations, residents' political signs. SF 325.

Horizontal property regimes, governance. HF 2049.

Military home ownership assistance program appropriation. HF 2317.

Home ownership assistance program for military members. SF 2242.

Military home ownership assistance program. SF 2246.

Home ownership assistance for veterans, eligibility expansion. SF 2247.

Home buyer savings account, tax exemption. HF 2353 – similar to HF 2452.

HOMES — see also HOUSING

Manufactured and mobile home titling, county of location. HF 191 – SF 365 – HF 487 – all companion. HF 487 approved 5-9-13.

HOME SCHOOLING

Home school tuition credit. HF 464.

Online education, pilot extension. SF 2044.

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

HOMESTEADS

Property assessment adjustment for elders. SF 32 – SF 39 – HF 611 – SF 2026 – all similar

Military home ownership assistance program appropriation. HF 2317.

Tax Credits

Homestead tax credit, annual adjustment. SF 179.

Military veterans, property tax exemptions. SF 2138.

Disabled veterans, property tax credit. SF 2223.

Home buyer savings account, tax exemption. HF 2353 – similar to HF 2452.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Approved 5-26-14.

HORSES

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Approved 3-26-14. Horse racing, wagering. SF 397.

Horse slaughter for human consumption, prohibition. SF 2178.

Horse racing, native horses. SF 2185. Approved 4-3-14.

Horse awards and expenses. HF 2290 - companion to SF 2277.

HORTICULTURE

Oriental bittersweet, distribution prohibited. SF 7 – similar to SF 317. SF 317 approved 4-26-13.

HOSPITALS

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

Volunteer health care provider indemnification. HF 32.

Absentee ballots, facility residents. HF 63 – similar to HF 2032.

Voting, care facility residents. HF 64.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347 – similar to HF 550. SF 347 approved 4-5-13.

Nursing ratio standards. HF 2168.

Health facilities, technical changes. SF 2167 – similar to HF 2365.

Boards and Trustees

Municipal hospital board, terms of service, closed meetings. SF 2216 – companion to HF 2264.

Municipal hospital strategic planning, closed meetings. SF 2217.

Mental Health Services

Mental health, involuntary commitments, judicial workgroup recommendations, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

HOTELS AND MOTELS

Hotel-motel tax. SF 2213.

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Selection and appointment of secretaries and pages. HR 1. Adopted by House. Opening sessions with prayer. HR 2. Adopted by House.

Code of ethics. HR 5. Adopted by House.

Rules

Joint rules governing lobbyists. HCR 4 – companion to SCR 3. HCR 4 adopted by House and Senate.

Joint rules. HCR 5. Adopted by House and Senate.

House rules. HR 7. Adopted by House.

HOUSING

Developer fee limitation, low-income housing tax credits. SF 95.

Common interest properties. HF 2010.

HUMAN IMMUNODEFICIENCY VIRUS

DPH technical changes. SF 202 – companion to HF 392. SF 202 approved 5-1-13. Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalty. SF 215 – SF 363 – HF 320 – SF 2086 – all companion.

HIV/AIDS test results for minors. SF 250.

Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalties. SF 2297. Approved 5-30-14.

HUMAN RIGHTS, DEPARTMENT OF

Mental health, involuntary commitments, judicial workgroup recommendations, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Low-income home energy assistance program. HF 2075 – similar to SF 2110.

Renaming the commission on status of African Americans. HF 2221.

Department of human rights contact for issue resolution. HF 2222.

Juvenile detention. HF 2285.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

HUMAN SERVICES, DEPARTMENT OF

Government benefits, social security number verification. SF 43 – same as SF 175.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347 – similar to HF 550. SF 347 approved 4-5-13.

Food bank donations, tax credits. SF 367 – similar to SF 437 and SF 439.

Lean design process, department of human services. HF 2134.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Approved 4-3-14.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Adult and Senior Services

Sex offenders in long-term care facilities. SF 35 – HF 137 – SF 198 – HF 2122 – all similar.

Electronic benefit transfer reforms. HF 429.

Long-term care facility for aggressive persons, study. SF 2057.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Youth transition to adult living. HF 2235.

Children

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Approved 5-24-13.

Child care assistance eligibility. HF 175.

Early childhood Iowa audits. HF 253 – similar to HF 500 – both similar to HF 256 and SF 482, which are companion.

HUMAN SERVICES DEPARTMENT, subhead Children — continued

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 249 – companion to HF 317 and SF 362. SF 362 approved 4-24-13.

Parental rights and responsibilities. HF 318.

Grandparent rights. HF 343.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 - similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Child welfare policy, DHS. SF 395 - companion to HF 568.

Child care appropriations. SF 441.

Miranda rights for parents investigated by DHS. HF 2020.

Child care assistance. HF 2070 - similar to HF 2380.

Day care operations liability insurance. HF 2080.

Toledo juvenile home services. SF 2084 – companion to HF 2164 – both similar to SF 2322.

Child care assistance eligibility. SF 2143 – similar to SF 2251.

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

Indian child welfare. HF 2259.

Family Programs

Drug testing for welfare recipients. HF 80.

Fatherhood initiative. SF 140.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 - similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Food bank income tax checkoff. HF 635.

Food stamps electronic benefits transfer cards. HF 2040.

Public assistance, personal responsibility and human dignity reform. HF 2041. Family courts. HF 2185.

Foster Care

Medicaid coverage for foster kids. SF 101.

Foster care reimbursement rates. HF 2189.

Medical Assistance

Integrated care models, medical homes, Medicaid. SF 71 – companion to HF 83 – both similar to SF 296.

Medicaid participation, exclusion of alimony payments. SF 83.

Home and community-based services, staff training under Medicaid. HF 100 -same as HF 198.

Breast cancer coverage, Medicaid. HF 174 – companion to SF 312.

Workforce development, sheltered workshop alternatives. HF 176.

Sex offender notification in health facilities. HF 206.

Rescind respite care administrative rule. HJR 8.

Prenatal and infant care, screenings. SF 196 – companion to HF 285.

Direct care professionals, certification, board. SF 232.

Home and community-based services waiver policy, DHS. SF 351 – companion to HF 554. SF 351 approved 4-5-13.

Medicaid program collections and integrity policy. SF 357 – companion to HF 553. SF 357 approved 4-5-13.

Individual health plans for Medicaid recipients. HF 2021.

Public assistance, personal responsibility and human dignity reform. HF 2041.

Consumer-directed attendant care requirements. SF 2065 – companion to HF 2097 and HF 2377 – all similar to HF 2249.

Medicaid consumer-directed attendant care providers. SF 2066 – similar to SF 2320. SF 2320 approved 4-3-14.

Home and community-based services waivers, ongoing exception. SF 2081 – same as SF 2227.

Home and community-based services, state plan amendment. SF 2082 – companion to HF 2120.

Home and community-based services provider reimbursement. HF 2121.

Provisional applications for health care coverage, binding of benefits. SF 2102.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Approved 4-10-14.

Medical assistance asset verification. HF 2275.

Mental Health Programs

Mental health transition funding for counties. HF 117.

Mental health and disability services policy, DHS. SF 203 – similar to HF 419. SF 203 approved 4-5-13.

Clay county mental health transition funds. HF 399.

Mental health, involuntary commitments, judicial workgroup recommendations, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

MH/DS redesign, workgroup recommendations, appropriation. SF 415 - similar to SF 440.

Mental health treatment costs of persons accused of crime. SF 2151 – same as SF 2296. SF 2296 approved 4-3-14.

Community mental health center, digital records. HF 2306.

Crisis stabilization licensure exemption. HF 2379. Approved 3-26-14.

Reimbursement of community mental health centers. SF 2330.

HUMAN TRAFFICKING

Human trafficking, wire taps. HF 426 - similar to SF 2098.

Human trafficking victim, rescue award. HF 2145.

Human trafficking hotline notice. SF 2141.

Human trafficking victims, reclassification. HF 2238.

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

Human trafficking, prostitution, sexual exploitation of minor. HF 2309 – similar to SF 2311. SF 2311 approved 4-24-14.

HUNTING

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

Amber alerts, notification to hunters. SF 84.

Game bird hunting preserves, acreage required. SF 141.

Mourning dove hunting season repeal. HF 291.

Hunting firearms safety for adults, waiving requirements. SF 389. Approved 4-26-13.

Landowners and DNR regulation. HF 2196.

Cougars and mountain lions. HF 2302.

Licenses and Fees

Hunting and fishing licenses for disabled veterans, residency. SF 74.

Deer retrieval, use of blood scent tracking dogs. HF 90.

Fishing and hunting licenses for residents, increased fees. SF 125.

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Hunter safety, veteran qualifications. HF 319.

Mourning doves, migratory bird tax stamp. HF 370.

Hunting licenses for military and hunter education. HF 521.

Special hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. SF 425.

HUNTING, subhead Licenses and Fees — continued

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2004 - same as HF 2067.

Nonresident hunters, three-day licenses. SF 2047.

Lifetime hunting licenses for elders. SF 2060 – companion to HF 2165.

Weapons

Deer hunting crossbow season. HF 162 – similar to HF 499 and SF 2100.

IDENTIFICATION

Voter identification, SF 85 - similar to HF 485.

IDENTITY THEFT

Crime victims compensation. HF 409 – similar to HF 2003. Identity theft. HF 534.

IGNITION INTERLOCK DEVICES

Ignition interlock devices. HF 340.

Ignition interlock devices. HF 571.

Ignition interlock devices for OWI, license revocation, restrictions. SF 2103 – same as SF 2299 – both similar to HF 2429.

IMMIGRANTS

Postsecondary education tuition option for immigrants. SF 80 – similar to HF 183.

Labor unions, penalty for undocumented aliens. SF 103.

English language learners, school funding, years of instruction. SF 266 – similar to SF 404.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Driver's licenses for noncitizens. SF 283 - similar to SF 2087.

English language learners program extension. SF 2096 – companion to HF 2162.

Refugee family support services, community navigators. SF 2176 – companion to HF 2283 and SF 2270.

Interpreters in civil court proceedings. SF 2199.

IMMUNITY

Criminal immunity, overdose prevention. HF 2207.

IMMUNIZATION — see also VACCINATIONS

Vaccination reporting by pharmacies. SF 2011.

INCEST

Parental rights and responsibilities. HF 318.

INCOME

Income tax, alternative system for individuals. HF 3 – similar to HF 478.

Child care assistance eligibility. HF 175.

Child care assistance. HF 2070 - similar to HF 2380.

INCOME TAX — see also TAXES, subhead Income

Corporate income tax, eliminating tiered brackets. SF 112 - same as SF 260.

Capital gains exclusion, precious metals. HF 190.

Income tax elimination study. SR 6.

Income tax elimination study. HR 23.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Individual income tax reductions, alternative tax, SF 443.

Income tax elimination, sales tax increase, SF 448.

Income tax rate reductions, four tax brackets. SF 2048 - similar to HF 2323.

Income tax system reform, four brackets, eliminating federal deductibility. SF 2164.

General fund expenditure limit and income tax reductions. SF 2220.

Broadcast revenue apportionment. HF 2419 – similar to SF 2345.

Checkoffs

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Zoo income tax checkoff. HF 47.

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

Juvenile diabetes income tax checkoff. SF 314.

Food bank income tax checkoff. HF 635.

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123 – companion to SF 2106 – both similar to HF 2405.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2430.

Income tax form political checkoff, HF 2431.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2471.

Credits and Deductions

Taxpayer trust fund cap removal, rebates. HF 1- companion to SF 86- both similar to SF 107.

Income tax, alternative system for individuals. HF 3 – similar to HF 478.

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Earned income tax credit increase. SF 88 - same as SF 422.

Reserve peace officers, tax credit. SF 92 – HF 2148 – HF 2459 – all similar.

Tuition tax credit, increase. SF 128.

Veterans-hiring incentives, fulfilling the promise fund. SF 217 – similar to SF

Technology worker loan forgiveness program, tax credits. SF 292.

Unborn children, income tax deduction, HF 440.

Food bank donations, tax credits. SF 367 – similar to SF 437 and SF 439.

Small business health care tax credit. SF 412 - similar to SF 449.

Government buildings, rehabilitation tax credit. SF 428.

Solar energy systems, income tax credits. SF 431 – similar to SF 2340. SF 2340 approved 5-30-14.

Higher education students, income tax credit. HF 2027.

Volunteer firefighter and emergency medical services income tax credit. SF 2071 – HF 2076 – HF 2260 – all similar.

Adoption tax credit. HF $2082 - \mathrm{HF}\ 2268 - \mathrm{HF}\ 2468 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{similar}.$

Child and dependent care tax credit calculation. SF 2163.

Sale of business to women, tax credit. SF 2194.

Physician donated services tax credit. HF 2270.

Military and veterans tax credits, battle area service. HF 2374.

Corporate taxes, credit for new businesses. SF 2335.

Child and dependent care tax credit. SF 2337. Approved 5-30-14.

Exemptions

Health care sharing ministry tax exemption. HF 79.

Retirement benefits, tax exemption. SF 104.

Military retirement pay, tax exemption. HF 221 – companion to SF 303 – both similar to SF 207. SF 303 approved 5-26-14.

INCOME TAX, subhead Exemptions — continued

Military pay, income tax exemption. SF 211.

Iowa investments, tax exemption. SF 262.

Capital gains from sale of corporate stock, income tax exemption. HF 336 – similar to HF 633 and SF 2043.

Municipal bond income tax elimination. HF 390.

Pension income, increasing tax exclusion. SF 424.

Higher education tuition income tax deduction. HF 2139.

Military family tax exemptions. HF 2359.

Military pay income tax exemption, national guard. HF 2372.

Disability service workers, income tax exemption. SF 2334.

Irrevocable burial trusts. HF 2461.

INDEMNIFICATION

Volunteer health care provider indemnification. HF 32.

INDIANS, AMERICAN — see also NATIVE AMERICANS

Indian child welfare Act. HF 406.

Indian child welfare. HF 2259.

INDIGENT PERSONS — see LOW-INCOME PERSONS

INDUSTRIAL PROPERTY

Locker plants, property taxation. HF 108.

INFANTS — see also CHILDREN

Prenatal and infant care, screenings. SF 196 - companion to HF 285.

March of dimes resolution. HR 14.

Healthy Iowa babies study. HF 316.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Prenatal care facilities. HF 2307.

INFECTION

Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalty. SF 215-SF 363-HF 320-SF 2086-all companion.

INFORMATION — see also RECORDS

Medicaid inquiries. HF 101.

Emergency contact and medical information contained in driver's licenses. HF 374.

Mortgage contact information. HF 2035.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2116.

Regional transit customer data. HF 2278. Approved 4-3-14.

Criminal case expungement by private search firms. HF 2301.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Approved 3-26-14.

Pharmacy benefit managers and patient information. HF 2433.

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

Social media privacy. HF 127.

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Public school data reporting. HF 2060.

Electronic government communications, common database. SF 2162 - similar to SF 2280.

Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

INFRASTRUCTURE

Electric and natural gas vehicle infrastructure tax credit. HF 267 – companion to SF 238 – both similar to SF 434.

Tornado safety funding. SF 2034 - companion to HF 2100.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

State employment protocols, contracts, whistleblowers, bonuses. SF 2358.

INHERITANCE TAX

Inheritance tax for certain estates. HF 50.

Inheritance tax exemption for non-lineal descendants, HF 195.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 511.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 629.

Repeal of inheritance tax. SF 2222.

Inheritance taxes. HF 2437.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Approved 5-30-14.

INJURIES

Recreation league youth sports injury prevention training. HF 474.

Mental health services for teens. HF 504.

Interference with official acts. HF 528.

Workers' Compensation

Workers' compensation, choice of doctor. HF 33.

Workers' compensation, earning capacity. HF 34.

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

Workers' compensation, injury care improvements. HF 274.

Workers' compensation choice of doctor. HF 2293.

INSECTS

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2013 – similar to SF 2212. SF 2212 approved 4-3-14.

Emerald ash borer task force and study committee. SF 2159 - similar to SF 2248.

INSPECTIONS

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Boiler inspections. HF 299 – SF 299 – HF 484 – all similar. HF 484 approved 4-24-13.

Electrical inspections on farms. SF 280 – companion to HF 498.

School bus safety, inspections. SF 339.

Ambulatory surgical centers licensure. HF 581 - same as HF 617.

Septic tanks, county regulation. HF 2081.

INSPECTIONS AND APPEALS, DEPARTMENT OF

Mental health advocates within DIA. HF 217.

Direct care professionals, certification, board. SF 232.

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance. HF 395. Approved 4-24-13.

INSPECTIONS AND APPEALS DEPARTMENT — continued

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Senior administrative law judge program. HF 2093.

Adult day services retention. HF 2186 – companion to SF 2193. SF 2193 approved 3-14-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Health Facilities

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF 53 – similar to HF 552.

Sex offenders in long-term care facilities. SF 35 – HF 137 – SF 198 – HF 2122 – all similar.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347 – similar to HF 550. SF 347 approved 4-5-13.

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394 – companion to HF 570. SF 394 approved 4-5-13.

Ambulatory surgical centers licensure. HF 581 – same as HF 617.

Health facilities, technical changes. SF 2167 – similar to HF 2365.

INSURANCE — see also MEDICAL INSURANCE

Restitution to insurance companies. HF 88 – HF 608 – HF 2050 – all similar.

Finance literacy, school requirements. HF 148.

Credit for reinsurance model Act. SF 182. Approved 4-24-13.

Licensing of insurance agents, risk management framework. SF 189. Approved 4-24-13.

Small claims judgments collection. SF 197.

Insurance policies, intended beneficiary. HF 398. Approved 5-23-14.

Insurance division omnibus, dept. of commerce. SF 2105 – companion to HF 2218. SF 2105 approved 3-14-14.

Automobile

Insurance proof for vehicle registration. SF 8.

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificate of deposit. SF 114. Approved 4-24-13.

Motor vehicle operation, financial responsibility. HF 220.

Motor vehicle drivers and insurance. HF 430.

Motor vehicle insurance coverage, replacement parts. SF 2023.

Motor vehicle insurance, HF 2233.

Auto insurance verification Act. HF 2393.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

Commissioner

Long-term care insurance, standardized benefits. SF 38 – companion to HF 71.

Traffic camera revenues, uninsured motorists trust fund. SF 44.

Iowa health insurance exchange. SF 72 – same as SF 375 – both similar to SF 2112 and SF 2253.

Iowa state poison control center, private insurance funding. HF 372.

Dental patient protection, insurance coverage. SF 286 – similar to SF 402.

Insurance division omnibus. HF 489. Approved 6-17-13.

Insurance company holding systems, revisions. SF 2104 – companion to HF 2217. SF 2104 approved 3-26-14.

Health insurer reserves. SF 2183.

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. SF 2204 – similar to HF 2297.

Liability

Midwifery licensure. HF 2086 – similar to HF 2178 and SF 2152.

Life

Life insurance proceeds, injury to decedent. SF 2051 – similar to SF 2241.

Life insurance standard valuation and nonforfeiture provisions. SF 2131 – companion to HF 2219. SF 2131 approved 3-26-14.

Unclaimed life insurance. HF 2333.

Long-Term Care

Long-term care insurance, standardized benefits. SF 38 – companion to HF 71.

Premiums

Public safety training and equipment trust fund. SF 9 – similar to SF 133 and SF 304.

INTEREST — see also LOANS

Department of revenue interest and penalty waiver. SF 218.

Delayed deposit services. SF 450.

INTERIM COMMITTEES — see also LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

Domestic and sexual violence. HF 103.

Professional licensure, interim study committee. HF 2015 – similar to HF 2364.

INTERNAL REVENUE CODE

Income tax, alternative system for individuals. HF 3 – similar to HF 478. Internal revenue update. SF 106 – similar to HF 110. SF 106 approved 2-14-13. Internal Revenue Code update. HF 2435. Approved 4-3-14.

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

Support of Israel. SR 2.

Visa waiver program, inclusion of Taiwan. SR 4. Adopted by Senate.

Canada day resolution. SR 102. Adopted by Senate.

Canada day resolution. HR 104. Adopted by House.

Srebrenica genocide resolution. HR 113.

Support of Taiwan. SR 109. Adopted by Senate.

Taiwan bilateral agreement resolution. HR 114. Adopted by House.

INTERNET

Social media privacy. HF 127.

Campaign communications, disclosure and accountability. HF 150.

Bullying, HF 187.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Social media privacy, employer restrictions. HF 272 – similar to HF 2339.

Bullying and harassment, online reporting by schools. SF 2016.

Online education, pilot extension. SF 2044.

Gambling online tournaments. HF 2072.

Abortions using the internet. HF 2073 – similar to HF 2175.

Commercial manure applicators, online continuing education. HF 2110 – same as HF 2367.

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

Government Data

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355 – companion to SF 331. HF 355 approved 5-15-13.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Fee increase notification. HF 2058 - similar to HF 2274.

Pesticide applicators, online continuing education, HF 2112.

Nonprofit bylaws, filing requirement. HF 2138.

INTERPRETERS

Sign language interpreter license. HF 322. Interpreters in civil court proceedings. SF 2199.

INTERSTATE COMPACTS — see COMPACTS

INTOXICATION

Alcohol possession and public intoxication, deferred judgments. HF 405.

INVESTIGATION

Government oversight investigation authority, veterans home. SR 13. Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

INVESTMENTS

Investment counseling, sales tax exemption. HF 52 – companion to SF 108 – both similar to companions HF 2066 and SF 2088.

Capital investments, equipment, no capital gains taxes. HF 91 - HF 2129 - HF 2440 - all similar.

Rural microbusiness investment program. HF 270.

Iowa investments, tax exemption. SF 262.

Seed capital and entrepreneur assistance. SF 2236.

Public Funds

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

Tax Credits

Innovation corporation duties and tax credits. SF 410.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 585 – same as HF 615. HF 615 approved 5-24-13.

Economic development program changes. SF 2180 – companion to HF 2352 and HF 2445 – all similar to SF 2354 and SF 2359. SF 2359 approved 5-30-14.

IOWACARE

Child welfare policy, DHS. SF 395 – companion to HF 568.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

IOWA COMMUNICATIONS NETWORK (ICN)

Iowa communications network, sale or lease. SF 46.

ICN sale or lease, request for proposals. SJR 9.

Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Approved 6-17-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Licensee discipline and governing boards. HF 2157 - same as HF 2385.

Iowa communications network operations. HF 2348 – companion to SF 2302.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

IOWA FINANCE AUTHORITY

Developer fee limitation, low-income housing tax credits. SF 95.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Manufactured housing program fund. SF 275 – companion to HF 518.

Mortgage release certificates. SF 305 – HF 578 – HF 623 – SF 445 – all companion. SF 445 approved 5-1-13.

Iowa finance authority policies. SF 408 – HF 576 – HF 637 – all similar.

Agricultural development authority. HF 607. Approved 5-9-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Unsewered communities funding. HF 2102.

Title guaranty program, private activity bond cap, Iowa finance authority. SF 2206 – companion to HF 2349. SF 2206 approved 3-14-14.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328 – similar to HF 2428. SF 2328 approved 4-10-14.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed 5-27-14.

Veterans Programs

Military home ownership assistance program appropriation. HF 2317.

Home ownership assistance program for military members. SF 2242.

Military home ownership assistance program. SF 2246.

Home ownership assistance for veterans, eligibility expansion. SF 2247.

IOWA HEALTH AND WELLNESS PLAN

Provisional applications for health care coverage, binding of benefits. SF 2102.

IOWA PRODUCTS — see also PREFERENCES

Competitive bidding preference, Iowa-based businesses. SF 15 – companion to HF 93 – both similar to SF 170.

Intrastate commerce, federal authority, SF 60.

Iowa investments, tax exemption. SF 262.

IOWA PUBLIC EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

IPERS membership for correctional employees. SF 123.

Iowa public employees' retirement system, annual review. SF 180.

Bailiffs covered by IPERS. HF 2013.

Parole officers, participation in IPERS. SF 2040.

IPERS benefits for hybrid employees. SF 2089.

State employee retirement, defined contribution plan. SF 2126.

Public retirement pension changes, appropriations. SF 2233 – similar to HF

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

IOWA PUBLIC INFORMATION BOARD

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

IOWA STATE UNIVERSITY

Water use policy and drought planning. SF 165 – similar to SF 307.

Manure application education training. HF 312. Approved 4-24-13.

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Local food growers assistance. HF 2426.

Honors

Iowa State University cross country championship resolution. HR 27.

Iowa State University men's basketball tournament title. HR 124. Adopted by House.

IOWA VETERANS HOME — see also VETERANS HOME

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

ITEM VETOES — see also Subject Index of Bills Passed, page 252

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

JAILS — see also COUNTIES, subhead Jails

Interference with a correctional officer, HF 2133.

Electronic control weapons training, tasers. SF 2187.

JOB CREATION

Targeted jobs withholding changes, urban renewal requirement. SF 122 – similar to SF 205 and HF 650 – all similar to companions HF 473, HF 616, and SF 433. SF 433 approved 5-16-13.

Occupational licensing relief and job creation. HF 2237 – similar to SF 2332.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 – similar to HF 2448.

Targeted jobs withholding program, cities bordering Illinois. SF 2326 – similar to HF 2418.

JOB TRAINING

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 – similar to SF 429.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 - similar to HF 2448.

Apprenticeships, job training. SF 2317 - similar to HF 2407 and SF 2353.

JOINT CONVENTIONS

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, for Governor Branstad to deliver the condition of the state message. HCR 1. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 16, 2013, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial branch message. HCR 2. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Thursday, January 31, 2013, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of the Iowa national guard message. HCR 3. Adopted by House and Senate.

Pioneer Lawmakers resolution. HCR 6. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 14, 2014, for Governor to deliver condition of the state message. HCR 101. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of Iowa National Guard message. HCR 103. Adopted by House and Senate.

JOINT RULES

Joint rules. HCR 5. Adopted by House and Senate. Legislation consideration by opposite chamber. HCR 106.

JOINT TENANCY

Joint tenancies of real property. SF 2091. Approved 4-3-14.

JUDGES

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

District judicial applicant residency. HF 357.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

Senior administrative law judge program. HF 2093.

JUDGMENTS AND DECREES

Small claims judgments collection. SF 197.

Rental claims, limitations on judgments. HF 356. Approved 5-9-13.

Charitable contributions as sentencing option, prohibition. SF 342.

Forcible felonies, habitual offender sentences. SF 2073.

JUDICIAL BRANCH — see also JUSTICE, DEPARTMENT OF

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 16, 2013, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial branch message. HCR 2. Adopted by House and Senate.

Court fees and receipts. HF 120 - similar to SF 318. SF 318 approved 4-24-13.

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187 – companion to HF 213. SF 187 approved 3-28-13.

Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Approved 6-17-13.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Court reporter ethics. SF 2114.

State employee retirement, defined contribution plan. SF 2126.

Public retirement pension changes, appropriations. SF 2233 – similar to HF 2384.

Clerks of court appointments, removal. SF 2313. Approved 3-26-14.

Judicial branch appropriations. HF 2449. Approved 5-30-14.

JUDICIAL NOMINATING COMMISSIONS

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

JUNK AND JUNKYARDS — see SALVAGE

JURIES

Right of jurors to judge law. SF 78.

JURISDICTION

Dissolution of marriage, residence in another state. HF 2022.

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2111 – similar to SF 2321. SF 2321 approved 4-3-14.

JUSTICE, DEPARTMENT OF

Crime victims compensation. HF 409 – similar to HF 2003

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Judicial branch appropriations. HF 2449. Approved 5-30-14.

JUVENILE HOMES

Juvenile homes funding. SF 193.

Toledo juvenile home services. SF 2084 – companion to HF 2164 – both similar to SF 2322.

Government oversight investigation resolution. HR 126.

JUVENILE JUSTICE — see also COURTS, subhead Juvenile Court

Child abuse and adult abuse reporter training. SF 178 – similar to SF 350.

Youthful offenders, judgment, sentencing. SF 288 – companion to HF 393. SF 288 approved 4-24-13.

Miranda rights for parents investigated by DHS. HF 2020.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Approved 4-3-14

Juvenile detention. HF 2285.

Mandatory minimum sentences for juveniles. SF 2309.

Youthful offenders, HF 2386.

Child in Need of Assistance

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 249 – companion to HF 317 and SF 362. SF 362 approved 4-24-13.

Child abuse differential response. HF 415 - similar to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Guardianship at child in need of assistance disposition. SF 2298 – similar to HF 2421.

Court Records

Juvenile delinquency records, sealing. SF 383. Approved 5-23-14.

Foster Care

Juvenile delinquent consent decrees and facility placement. SF 2095.

Jurisdiction

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Approved 5-24-13.

JUVENILE OFFENSES

Delinquent acts constituting a felony. HF 446.

Juvenile felonies, life without parole. HF 555.

JUVENILES

Early parole for juveniles naming weapons supplier. HF 447.

KENNELS

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361.

KIDNAPPING

Criminal offenders, good behavior application. HF 2208 – similar to HF 2253. Kidnapping of children. SF 2201.

KNIVES — see WEAPONS

LABELS, MARKS, AND BRANDS

Raw dairy product sales. SF 77.

Genetically modified food labeling requirements. SF 194 – similar to HF 463.

LABOR

Child labor in laundry operations. SF 3- companion to HF 10- both similar to HF 547.

Project labor agreements. HF 21.

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 172 – companion to HF 431 – both similar to SF 340. SF 340 approved 4-24-13.

Railroad crew van driver qualifications. SF 335 - similar to SF 2307.

Lineman recognition resolution. HR 125. Adopted by House.

Commissioner

Employee meal and rest periods. HF 18.

Employee leave. HF 19.

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

School activity leave from employment for parent-teacher conferences. HF 407.

Workers' compensation choice of doctor. HF 2293.

Paid sick leave for employees. SF 2245.

Employment leave for families. HF 2413.

Disputes

Construction contracts, venue. HF 211 – similar to SF 230. HF 211 approved 5-1-13.

Unions

Right to work, constitutional amendment. HJR 1.

Fair share. HF 35.

Employee organizations, office space provision. SF 41.

Campaign disclosures by corporations. HF 77.

Labor unions, penalty for undocumented aliens. SF 103.

Collective bargaining wage negotiations. HF 424.

LABORATORIES

Environmental testing services, sales tax exemption. HF 305-companion to SF 455.

LAKES — see WATER AND WATERCOURSES

LAND — see also PROPERTY

Land use, smart planning repeal. HF 11 – same as HF 268.

Preservation

Forest reserve property tax exemption. HF 304.

Forest and fruit tree reserve criteria. HF 306.

LANDFILLS

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2013 – similar to SF 2212. SF 2212 approved 4-3-14.

Solid waste diversion, state incentives. HF 2240.

LANDLORD AND TENANT LAW

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Approved 5-9-13.

Methamphetamine laboratory, residential housing notification. HF 2341.

LANGUAGE

Abolishing English only. HF 44.

School second language requirement. HF 89.

Sign language interpreter license. HF 322.

World language pilot program. HF 437.

Interpreters in civil court proceedings. SF 2199.

LAUNDROMATS

Child labor in laundry operations. SF 3- companion to HF 10- both similar to HF 547

LAW ENFORCEMENT — see also PEACE OFFICERS

Weapons disposition, seizure by law enforcement. HF $75-\mathrm{SF}\ 105-\mathrm{HF}\ 536-$ all similar.

Sexual offense law enforcement initiative surcharge. HF 136.

Missing persons, silver alert program. HF 146 – companion to SF 2041 – both similar to SF 2189.

Criminal information sharing. SF 145 – companion to HF 222. SF 145 approved 3-28-13.

Privileged communications, peer group counselors and officers. HF 224 – similar to SF 2015 and SF 2186.

Law enforcement for small towns, agreements with counties. SF 284.

Global positioning device search warrants. HF 475. Approved 4-10-14.

Seized weapons, disposition. SF 2007.

Law enforcement officer deaths, penalty. HF 2114 – similar to HF 2398.

Human trafficking victim, rescue award. HF 2145.

Animal welfare responses in rural areas. HF 2300.

Unified law enforcement districts. HF 2476. Approved 5-23-14.

Drones

Drone use for law enforcement purposes. SF 276 - companion to HF 410.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 427.

Drone regulation. SF 2157 – similar to SF 2314.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Approved 5-23-14.

LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY

Public safety training and equipment trust fund. SF 9 – similar to SF 133 and SF 304.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Electronic control weapons training, tasers. SF 2187.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

LEASE-PURCHASE AGREEMENTS

City projects, sales tax exemption. HF 601.

LEASING AND LEASES

4-24-13.

Motor vehicle registration fee credits, transfer of ownership. HF 194 – similar to both HF 526 and SF 349, which are companion. SF 349 approved 4-5-13. Farm lease termination notices. SF 200 – similar to SF 316. SF 316 approved

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Approved 4-24-13.

Rental vehicle damage waiver sales, commissions. SF 2122.

LEGAL ACTIONS — see also COURTS

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

Ethics board complaints. HF 209.

LEGAL SERVICES — see also ATTORNEYS AT LAW

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Approved 4-24-13.

LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL STUDY COMMITTEES

Automobile repair and insurance task force. SF 42.

Integrated care models, medical homes, Medicaid. SF 71 – companion to HF 83 – both similar to SF 296.

Domestic and sexual violence. HF 103.

Income tax elimination study. SR 6.

Income tax elimination study. HR 23.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Professional licensure, interim study committee. HF 2015 – similar to HF 2364.

Indigent defense, interim study. SR 105.

Brewery license. HF 2191.

Racial profiling in corrections. HR 106.

Medical cannabis interim study committee. SR 112.

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES AGENCY

Population impact statements, legislative analysis. HF 296.

Redistricting, county supervisor plans. HF 396.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

Honoring John Pollak upon his retirement. SR 120. Adopted by Senate.

LEGISLATURE — see also GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Agriculture education. HF 202.

Legislative session length. HF 2161.

LEMON LAW

Defective motor vehicles, lemon law weight change. HF 2051 – same as HF 2181.

LEVIES

Mental health levy rate reduction, county exemption. HF 98 – similar to HF 200.

Mental health levy reduction, backfill. HF 201.

City self-funded debt. HF 289 - SF 387 - HF 2411 - all similar.

Cemetery funding. HF 323.

County mental health property tax levy extension. HF 2475.

Schools

School transportation levy. HF 266 – similar to HF 559.

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

LIABILITY

Debt setoff procedures for state agency or political subdivision. HF 380.

Aiding and abetting commission of a criminal offense. HF 448.

Recreational use of private land, liability. SF 413 - companion to HF 605.

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Approved 6-17-13.

LIABILITY — continued

Recreational trails, municipal liability. SF 2063.

Day care operations liability insurance. HF 2080.

Air strips liability. HF 2236.

Health Care

Lyme disease study. HF 442.

Motor Vehicles

Insurance proof for vehicle registration. SF 8.

Motor vehicle operation, financial responsibility. HF 220.

Professionals

Litigation abuse reform, SF 58.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 376 – companion to HF 539 – both similar to SF 2255. SF 2255 approved 3-26-14.

Midwifery licensure. HF 2086 – similar to HF 2178 and SF 2152.

LIBRARIES

Iowa library for the blind and physically handicapped resolution. HR 35. Library circulation records, parents and guardians. HF 2055.

LICENSES AND PERMITS

Explosive blaster licenses. HF 12- same as HF 223. HF 223 approved 4-24-13.

Fur harvesters license. HF 82 – same as HF 394. HF 394 approved 4-24-13.

Fireworks sales and use. SF 93.

Sign language interpreter license. HF 322.

Hair braiding and licensure. HF 2135.

Agriculture

Commercial establishment exemption. HF 298.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2059 – same as HF 2230.

Business

Delayed deposit services. SF 450.

Occupational licensing relief and job creation. HF 2237 – similar to SF 2332.

Child Care

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Drivers — see also DRIVER'S LICENSES AND PERMITS

Driver's licensing standards, young drivers. HF 46.

Driver's education, parent teachers. HF 216 - similar to HF 2033.

Emergency contact and medical information contained in driver's licenses. HF 374.

Driver's license issuance reimbursement fund. HF 375.

Ignition interlock devices. HF 571.

Child support and driver's licenses. HF 2008.

Uniform citation, mandatory revocation of license information. HF 2125.

Hobbyist race haulers as noncommercial vehicles. HF 2158.

Intermediate driver's license, HF 2197.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

Environmental Impact

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. HF 2226 – companion to SF 2197. SF 2197 approved 3-14-14.

Fishing and Hunting — see also FISH AND FISHING, and HUNTING

Deer retrieval, use of blood scent tracking dogs, HF 90.

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Hunter safety, veteran qualifications. HF 319.

Mourning doves, migratory bird tax stamp. HF 370.

Hunting licenses for military and hunter education. HF 521.

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2004 - same as HF 2067.

Games and Gambling

Smoking ban in casinos, licensing regulation. HF 411.

Road use tax funding. HF 2225.

Liquor — see also ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

Alcoholic beverage licensees, background checks. SF 143 – companion to HF

Breweries, micro-distilled. HF 182.

Liquor licenses. HF 189.

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Liquor licenses duration. HF 331.

Brewery license. HF 2191.

Marriage

Marriage license, county fee. HF 2266.

Medical Care — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Ambulatory surgical centers licensure. HF 581 – same as HF 617.

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

Motor Vehicles — see also MOTOR VEHICLES, subhead Registration and Plates

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 - HF 263 - HF 507 - HF 619 - all similar.

Military license plates. HF 335 - similar to HF 2351.

Car hauler license. HF 2198 - similar to HF 2447.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

Veterans motor vehicle license plates. HF 2351.

Professionals — see also PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Plumbing board, HF 260.

Electrician licensing, photovoltaic installations. HF 281.

Behavioral science board. HF 569. Vetoed 4-26-13.

Heating ventilation air conditioning cooling and refrigeration, journeyman. HF 2052.

Midwifery licensure. HF 2086 – similar to HF 2178 and SF 2152.

Psychologists, provisional licensure. HF 2182 – same as HF 2378.

Real Estate

Real estate licensing fees. HF 502 – companion to SF 426 – both similar to companions HF 624, SF 438, and HF 639. SF 438 approved 5-9-13.

Weapons — see also WEAPONS

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 81.

Weapons, gun show sales, background checks. HF 164 – similar to SF 2179.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

Active duty military member gun purchases. HF 2143 - similar to HF 2432.

LIENS

Mechanic's liens. HF 258 – companion to SF 360 – both similar to HF 565. HF 565 approved 5-9-13.

City water utility liens. HF 524. Approved 5-1-13.

Mechanic's lien, HF 564.

LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

LIFE IMPRISONMENT

Juvenile felonies, life without parole. HF 555.

LIFE-SUSTAINING PROCEDURES

Person definition. HF 171.

LIGHTS

Motor vehicle headlight use, wiper law. SF 27 – same as SF 241. Highway lighting requirements, energy efficiency, LEDs. SF 2134.

LIMITATION OF ACTIONS

Rental claims, limitations on judgments. HF 356. Approved 5-9-13.

Missing children, sex offenders, law enforcement. SF 326.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Approved 5-15-13.

Real property improvements, torts. HF 572 – similar to HF 2094.

Sexual abuse of minors, statute of limitations. SF 2109.

Statute of limitation for sexual offenses against minor victims. SF 2150.

Real estate filings, use restrictions. SF 2315 – companion to HF 2375. SF 2315 approved 4-3-14.

LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANIES

Corporate campaign contributions, United States constitutional amendment. HJR 5.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Approved 5-15-13.

LINKED INVESTMENT PROGRAMS

Loans for emerging businesses. HF 433.

LIQUEFIED PETROLEUM GAS

Compressed natural gas, taxation. SF 2101 – companion to HF 2149 and SF 2308.

LIQUOR — see also ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

Breweries, micro-distilled. HF 182.

Liquor licenses. HF 189.

Liquor stores, parking lot responsibility. HF 330.

Liquor licenses duration. HF 331.

LITERACY

Class size, early literacy extension. HF 157 - similar to SF 319.

Financial literacy curriculum in schools. SF 2219 – same as SF 2258.

LIVESTOCK

Horse slaughter for human consumption, prohibition. SF 2178.

Animal welfare responses in rural areas. HF 2300.

LOANS

Energy bank loan programs. HF 70.

Rural microbusiness investment program. HF 270.

City self-funded debt. HF 289 - SF 387 - HF 2411 - all similar.

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324 – companion to SF 356. HF 324 approved 3-28-13.

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Loans for emerging businesses. HF 433.

Wind and solar energy, grants and loans. SF 414.

Delayed Deposit Services

Payday loans, regulations. SF 132.

Payday lending, subpoena authority. SF 135.

Delayed deposit services. SF 450.

Payday loan interest and fee limitations. SF 2094.

Education

Worker shortage loan forgiveness program. HF 27.

Technology worker loan forgiveness program, tax credits. SF 292.

Social worker loan repayment program. SF 330 - companion to HF 441.

Student loans. HF 531.

Health profession student loans. HF 2211.

National guard educational assistance program changes. HF 2223.

College student aid commission programs and accounts. SF 2257. Approved 4-3-14.

Mortgages — see also MORTGAGES

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Approved 3-26-14.

LOBBYING

Code of ethics. HR 5. Adopted by House.

Joint rules governing lobbyists. HCR 4 – companion to SCR 3. HCR 4 adopted by House and Senate.

Gifts and honoraria reporting. SF 121.

County extension districts, lobbying. HF 325 – SF 403 – HF 2151 – all similar.

Regents board, transparency and accountability. SF 407.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT

Automated traffic enforcement restrictions. SF 21.

Property rights, United Nations agenda 21. HF 66.

Local emergency management commissions, budget approval. SF 89.

LOCAL OPTION TAX — see also TAXES, subhead Local Option

Local option sales tax election. HF 5 – HF 481 – HF 642 – all same.

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

LOESS HILLS

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

LONG-TERM CARE

Sex offenders in long-term care facilities. SF 35 – HF 137 – SF 198 – HF 2122 – all similar.

Long-term care ombudsman funding. SF 36 – companion to HF 116 and SF 258 – all similar to HF 2118.

LONG-TERM CARE — continued

Long-term care insurance, standardized benefits. SF 38 - companion to HF 71.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Long-term care facility for aggressive persons, study. SF 2057.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Approved 4-10-14.

Smoking on grounds of care facilities. HF 2457.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

LOTTERIES

Lottery games, multiple sclerosis support fund. SF 26.

Special olympics lottery scratch ticket. SF 328.

LOW-INCOME PERSONS

Developer fee limitation, low-income housing tax credits. SF 95.

Public benefit corporations. HF 288.

Electronic benefit transfer reforms. HF 429.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Approved 5-30-14.

Energy Assistance

Low-income energy savings. HF 421.

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

Low-income home energy assistance program. HF 2075 – similar to SF 2110.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Legal Assistance

State public defender practices and procedures. HF 592. Approved 5-24-13.

Indigent defense, interim study. SR 105.

State public defender, indigent defense practices. HF 2326. Approved 3-26-14.

LUBRICANTS

Biological grease use by state vehicles. HF 2155.

MALPRACTICE — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Tort reform. HF 579 - same as HF 618.

Medical malpractice, certificates of merit. SF 2099.

MAMMOGRAPHY

Breast density results, mammogram reports. HF 94 - SF 2002 - HF 2039 - SF 2252 - all similar.

MANAGEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF

Taxpayer trust fund cap removal, rebates. HF 1 – companion to SF 86 – both similar to SF 107.

Economic emergency fund balance, increase in maximum. SF 6.

Contingent appropriations to avoid across-the-board reductions. SF 18.

Property tax equity and relief fund, school district property tax replacement fund. SF 53.

Early childhood Iowa audits. HF 253 – similar to HF 500 – both similar to HF 256 and SF 482, which are companion.

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Education savings grants. SF 265 – SF 323 – HF 2090 – SF 2154 – all similar.

Education scholarships, abolishing dept. of education. SF 336.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

State service district alignments. HF 2024.

State agency realignment study, functional reallocation. HF 2025.

State government reorganization, fewer departments. HF 2026.

County bonding for public buildings. SF 2069 - similar to SF 2263.

Students with disabilities scholarship program, HF 2126.

General fund expenditure limit and income tax reductions. SF 2220.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

MANDATES

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Financial literacy. HF 646.

MANUFACTURED HOUSING

Manufactured and mobile home titling, county of location. HF 191 – SF 365 – HF 487 – all companion. HF 487 approved 5-9-13.

Manufactured housing program fund. SF 275 – companion to HF 518.

Mobile and manufactured home parks. HF 2347.

MANUFACTURERS

Sukup Inc. resolution. HR 30. Adopted by House.

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2069.

Formaldehyde in children's products. SF 2161.

Triclosan in personal care products, prohibition. SF 2346.

MANURE

Manure application education training. HF 312. Approved 4-24-13.

Confined animal feeding operations, small operations, manure. SF 418 – companion to HF 512. HF 512 approved 5-15-13.

Commercial manure applicators, online continuing education. HF $2110-\mathrm{same}$ as HF 2367.

MARIJUANA — see also CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Medical marijuana. HF 22 - similar to SF 79.

Marijuana distribution and use regulations. HF 168.

Drug taxes and penalties. HF 468.

Controlled substance reclassification, marijuana for prescriptions. SF 2214.

Medical cannabis Act. SF 2215 – companion to HF 2425.

Marijuana possession penalties. HF 2313.

Medical cannabis interim study committee. SR 112.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Approved 5-30-14.

MARRIAGE

Marriage between man and woman, constitutional amendment. SJR 5 – companion to HJR 11.

Divorce, fault if minor children involved. HF 338.

Marriage license restrictions. HF 444.

Marital agreements. SF 369 - companion to HF 546.

Marriage license, county fee. HF 2266.

MEAT

Locker plants, property taxation. HF 108.

Horse slaughter for human consumption, prohibition. SF 2178.

MECHANIC'S LIENS — see LIENS

MEDIA SERVICES

Public oversight for lowering of speed limits. HF 2177.

MEDIATION

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

Mortgage mediation notice, extension. SF 231.

Truancy as a delinquent act. HF 2310.

MEDICAL ASSISTANCE — see also MEDICARE

Integrated care models, medical homes, Medicaid. SF 71 – companion to HF 83 – both similar to SF 296.

Public benefit corporations. HF 288.

Medical assistance, property divestiture. HF 476.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Medical assistance asset verification. HF 2275.

Health Care Facilities

Sex offender notification in health facilities. HF 206.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Approved 4-10-14.

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

Medicaid

Medicaid participation, exclusion of alimony payments. SF 83.

Medicaid coverage for foster kids. SF 101.

Breast cancer coverage, Medicaid. HF 174 – companion to SF 312.

Medicaid program collections and integrity policy. SF 357 – companion to HF 553. SF 357 approved 4-5-13.

Individual health plans for Medicaid recipients. HF 2021.

Medicaid savings, correctional health care. SF 2031.

Consumer-directed attendant care requirements. SF 2065 – companion to HF 2097 and HF 2377 – all similar to HF 2249.

Medicaid consumer-directed attendant care providers. SF 2066 – similar to SF 2320. SF 2320 approved 4-3-14.

Home and community-based services waivers, ongoing exception. SF 2081 – same as SF 2227.

Home and community-based services, state plan amendment. SF 2082 – companion to HF 2120.

Telemedicine, HF 2160.

Mental Health Services

Mental health professionals and counselors, Medicaid reimbursement. HF 2142. Reimbursement of community mental health centers. SF 2330.

Prescription Drugs

Prescription drug diversion and abuse regulation. HF 558.

Pharmacy prescription drug corporation program resolution. HR 105.

Services Waivers

Home and community-based services waiver for elders, reimbursement. SF 34 – companion to HF 114.

Home and community-based services, staff training under Medicaid. HF 100 -same as HF 198.

Medicaid inquiries. HF 101.

Clay county mental health transition funds. HF 399.

Home and community-based services waiver policy, DHS. SF 351 – companion to HF 554. SF 351 approved 4-5-13.

Public assistance, personal responsibility and human dignity reform. HF 2041. Home and community based services provider reimbursement. HF 2121.

MEDICAL CARE

Emergency contact and medical information contained in driver's licenses. HF 374.

Medical decision making for children. SF 2075.

Medical cannabis Act. SF 2215 - companion to HF 2425.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Approved 5-30-14.

MEDICAL EQUIPMENT

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

MEDICAL EXAMINERS

County medical examiner expenses. HF 445.

MEDICAL INSTITUTIONS — see also HOSPITALS

Patient safety at medical facilities. HF 2163.

Prenatal care facilities, HF 2307.

MEDICAL INSURANCE

Insurance division omnibus. HF 489. Approved 6-17-13.

Health insurer reserves. SF 2183.

Pharmacy benefit managers and patient information. HF 2433.

Children

Medical decision making for children. SF 2075.

Coverage of Conditions

Health coverage external review. HF 26.

Physical therapy co-pay. HF 99 – companion to SF 259 – both similar to HF 2061 and SF 2160.

Prenatal and infant care, screenings. SF 196 – companion to HF 285.

Health group insurance notification of coverage changes. HF 239.

Dental patient protection, insurance coverage. SF 286 – similar to SF 402.

Autism insurance coverage, para-professionals. HF 2031.

Abortion insurance opt-out. HF 2096.

Employee Coverage

Legislators' health insurance, premium share. SF 137.

Health group insurance, continuation rights. HF 238.

Workers' compensation, injury care improvements. HF 274.

Small business health care tax credit. SF 412 – similar to SF 449.

Federal Legislation

Iowa health insurance exchange. SF 72 – same as SF 375 – both similar to SF 2112 and SF 2253.

Provisional applications for health care coverage, binding of benefits. SF 2102. Affordable Care Act, religious exemption. SF 2153.

MEDICAL INSURANCE — continued

Prescription Drugs

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. SF 2204 - similar to HF 2297.

Insurance prior authorization forms for prescription drugs. HF 2376.

MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Area health education centers, appropriation. SF 12 – same as SF 377.

Sonographer certification and training. SF 75.

Prosthetics licensure. SF 150 - SF 294 - HF 166 - HF 486 - all companion. HF 486 approved 4-5-13.

Direct care professionals, certification, board. SF 232.

Vital statistics continuing education. HF 345.

Professional titles and abbreviations. HF 418 – similar to SF 373.

Board of medicine, disciplinary procedures. SF 379.

Autism insurance coverage, para-professionals. HF 2031.

Medical malpractice, certificates of merit. SF 2099.

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

Patient safety at medical facilities. HF 2163.

Health profession student loans. HF 2211.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Approved 5-23-14.

Licensing of polysomnographic technologists. SF 2234 - similar to HF 2358.

Orthotist or prosthetist assistants. HF 2370. Approved 3-26-14.

Chiropractors

Chiropractic rural care loan repayment program. SF 117.

Emergency Care

Prescription drugs monitoring. HF 181.

Midwives

Midwifery licensure. HF 2086 – similar to HF 2178 and SF 2152.

Nurses

Epinephrine pens in schools. HF 29 – HF 551 – HF 2044 – HF 2167 – HF 2392 – all similar.

Respiratory therapy authorization. HF 30.

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

Advanced registered nurse practitioner, use of title. SF 2120. Approved 3-26-14.

Nursing ratio standards. HF 2168.

Osteopathy

Vital statistics continuing education. HF 345.

Tort reform, HF 579 - same as HF 618.

Pharmacists

Pharmacy prescription drug corporation program resolution. HR 105.

Pharmacy licenses. SF 2156.

Pharmacy benefit managers and patient information. HF 2433.

Physician Assistants

Respiratory therapy authorization. HF 30.

Vital statistics continuing education. HF 345.

Civil commitment, physician assistants authorization. SF 2293.

Physicians

Gender selection abortions, prohibition. SF 13.

Abortion-inducing drug safety. SF 14.

Medical marijuana. HF 22 – similar to SF 79.

Workers' compensation, choice of doctor. HF 33.

Prohibiting late-term abortions. SF 45.

Breast density results, mammogram reports. HF 94 - SF 2002 - HF 2039 - SF 2252 - all similar.

Medical abortions, HF 173.

Workers' compensation, injury care improvements. HF 274.

Physical therapy assistants, physician supervision. HF 373.

Abortions, civil cause of action. SF 333 - similar to HF 2098.

Unborn children, income tax deduction. HF 440.

Tort reform. HF 579 - same as HF 618.

Ambulatory surgical centers licensure. HF 581 – same as HF 617.

Physician donated services tax credit. HF 2270.

Workers' compensation choice of doctor. HF 2293.

Psychiatrists and Psychologists

Mental health professionals and counselors, Medicaid reimbursement. HF 2142.

Psychologists, provisional licensure. HF 2182 – same as HF 2378.

Therapists

Physical therapy co-pay. HF 99 – companion to SF 259 – both similar to HF 2061 and SF 2160.

Music therapy licensure. HF 180 – similar to SF 313.

MEDICAL RECORDS

Pharmacy board and HIPAA enforcement, HF 54.

Breast density results, mammogram reports. HF $94 - \mathrm{SF}\ 2002 - \mathrm{HF}\ 2039 - \mathrm{SF}\ 2252 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{similar}.$

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2116.

Iowa health information network, HF 2187.

Community mental health center, digital records. HF 2306.

Pharmacy benefit managers and patient information. HF 2433.

MEDICARE — see also MEDICAL ASSISTANCE

Paul Ryan Medicare plan opposition resolution. HR 4.

MEDICINE — see DRUGS

MEETINGS — see also OPEN RECORDS AND MEETINGS

Open meetings, condominium associations. HF 122 - companion to SF 285.

Regents board transparency. HF 377.

Plumbing board. HF 519.

Drug use reduction advisory councils. HF 530. Approved 4-24-13.

Open meetings and record, local advisory boards and tasks forces compliance. HF 2014.

Horizontal property regimes, governance. HF 2049.

MEMORIALS

USS Frank Evans sailors, inclusion on Vietnam Memorial, SR 8.

MENTAL HEALTH

Mental health and disability services policy, DHS. SF 203 – similar to HF 419. SF 203 approved 4-5-13.

Mental health advocates within DIA. HF 217.

Special olympics lottery scratch ticket, SF 328.

Mental health, involuntary commitments, judicial workgroup recommendations, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

MENTAL HEALTH — continued

MH/DS redesign, workgroup recommendations, appropriation. SF 415 – similar to SF 440.

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

Mental health professionals and counselors, Medicaid reimbursement. HF 2142.

Crisis stabilization licensure exemption. HF 2379. Approved 3-26-14.

Mental health disability services redesign cleanup. HF 2417.

Children

Mental health county and regional services to school children. HF 97.

Mental health and disability services plans. HF 161.

Young child healthy mental development policies. HF 366.

Mental health services for teens. HF 504.

Area education agencies and mental health services grants. SF 2209.

Commitment

Judicial branch weapons ammunition restrictions relating to mental health commitments. HF 439.

Mental health treatment costs of persons accused of crime. SF 2151 – same as SF 2296. SF 2296 approved 4-3-14.

Civil commitment, physician assistants authorization. SF 2293.

Civil commitments. HF 2399.

County Funding

Mental health county and regional services to school children. HF 97.

Mental health levy rate reduction, county exemption. HF 98 – similar to HF 200.

Mental health transition funding for counties. HF 117.

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Approved 3-28-13.

Mental health and disability services plans. HF 161.

Mental health levy reduction, backfill. HF 201.

County mental health disability services regions, contiguous counties. HF 230.

Clay county mental health transition funds. HF 399.

Community mental health center, digital records. HF 2306.

Reimbursement of community mental health centers. SF 2330.

County mental health property tax levy extension. HF 2475.

Criminal Procedure

Anti-violence Act, public safety in schools, mental health, firearms. SF 233.

Mental health treatment costs of persons accused of crime. SF 2151 – same as SF 2296. SF 2296 approved 4-3-14.

Facilities

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

MENTOR PROGRAMS

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

METALS

Capital gains exclusion, precious metals. HF 190.

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2346. Approved 3-26-14.

METERS

Utility meters, consumer choice. HF 465.

METHAMPHETAMINE

Methamphetamine precursors. HF 159. Approved 4-10-14.

Real property disclosures, methamphetamine pollution. SF 2001.

Methamphetamine laboratory, residential housing notification. HF 2341.

MICROENTERPRISES — see also SMALL BUSINESSES

Rural microbusiness investment program. HF 270.

Micro-distilled spirits, retail, consumption. HF 2173 – similar to SF 2175.

MIDWIVES

Midwifery licensure. HF 2086 - similar to HF 2178 and SF 2152.

MILITARY FORCES

Militia composition, constitutional amendment. SJR 1.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

U.S. armed forces, restrictions on state assistance. SF 311 - similar to HF 2258.

Joint convention on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of Iowa National Guard message. HCR 103. Adopted by House and Senate.

Veteran definition. HF 2107.

Active duty military member gun purchases. HF 2143 - similar to HF 2432.

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2111 – similar to SF 2321. SF 2321 approved 4-3-14.

Compensation and Benefits

Disabled veterans, free license plates. HF 7 – companion to SF 99.

Military retirement pay, former spouse benefits. SF 206 – similar to SF 209.

Military member real estate protections. HF 251.

Hunter safety, veteran qualifications. HF 319.

Military license plates. HF 335 - similar to HF 2351.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 348 – similar to HF 545. HF 545 approved 5-9-13.

Military voting system reforms. HF 420.

Hunting licenses for military and hunter education. HF 521.

Special hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. SF 425.

National guard educational assistance program changes. HF 2223.

Home ownership assistance program for military members. SF 2242.

Military home ownership assistance program. SF 2246.

Home ownership assistance for veterans, eligibility expansion. SF 2247.

Veterans motor vehicle license plates. HF 2351.

Military GI bill opportunity expansion. HF 2434.

Blue water navy resolution. HR 115.

Families

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 280 – similar to HF 613. HF 613 approved 5-1-13.

Honors

USS Frank Evans sailors, inclusion on Vietnam Memorial. SR 8.

Cadet nurses resolution. HR 108. Adopted by House.

Vietnam War fatalities resolution. HR 127. Adopted by House.

Tax Credits and Exemptions

Military service property tax exemption. SF 100.

Military retirement pay, tax exemption. HF 221 – companion to SF 303 – both similar to SF 207. SF 303 approved 5-26-14.

MILITARY FORCES, subhead Tax Credits and Exemptions — continued

Military pay, income tax exemption. SF 211.

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Military veterans, property tax exemptions. SF 2138.

Military family tax exemptions. HF 2359.

Military pay income tax exemption, national guard. HF 2372.

Military and veterans tax credits, battle area service. HF 2374.

MILK

Raw dairy product sales. SF 77.

Artisan cheese, use of raw milk. SF 2306.

MINES AND MINING

Sand fracking moratorium. HF 2028 – similar to HF 2298.

Silica sand mining, department of natural resources study. HF 2029.

Mineral rights. HF 2327.

MINIMUM WAGE

Minimum wage increase. HF 39 - SF 334 - HF 2011 - SF 2039 - HF 2292 - all similar.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Minimum wage increases through 2016. SF 2260.

MINORITIES

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

MINORS — see also CHILDREN

Regulating adult entertainment. HF 359.

Child pornography, penalties. HF 563.

Electronic cigarettes to minors, prohibition. HF 2034.

Library circulation records, parents and guardians. HF 2055.

Paddlefish fishing season. HF 2062 – companion to HF 2171 and SF 2198. SF 2198 approved 4-3-14.

Abuse

Sexual abuse, fourth degree, third degree. SF 385.

Sexual abuse of minors, statute of limitations. SF 2109.

Criminal offenders, good behavior application. HF 2208 – similar to HF 2253.

Statute of limitation for sexual offenses against minor victims. SF 2150.

Community college instructor background check. HF 2246.

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

Human trafficking, prostitution, sexual exploitation of minor. HF 2309 – similar to SF 2311. SF 2311 approved 4-24-14.

Sexting, exploitation of minors. SF 2274.

Health and Safety

Body piercing regulation. SF 16 – similar to HF 450.

Tanning facilities regulation. HF 257 - SF 248 - HF 2030 - SF 2174 - SF 2275 – all companion.

HIV/AIDS test results for minors. SF 250.

Divorce, fault if minor children involved. HF 338.

Energy drink sales to minors. HF 432.

Mental health services for teens. HF 504.

Handguns, supervision of youths. SF 2014 - companion to HF 2012.

Harassment of children, penalties. SF 2027 - companion to HF 2209.

Juvenile Justice

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Approved 5-24-13.

Alcoholic beverage possession by minors, jurisdiction. HF 214 – similar to SF 2030.

Juvenile felonies, life without parole, HF 555.

Shoplifting, under legal age expungement. HF 2250.

Truancy as a delinquent act. HF 2310.

Youthful offenders, HF 2386.

Operation of Vehicles

Driver's licensing standards, young drivers. HF 46.

Helmets for minors on motorized bicycles. SF 37.

Driver's licensing, young drivers. SF 115. Approved 5-1-13.

Driver's education, parent teachers. HF 216 – similar to HF 2033.

Intermediate driver's license, HF 2197.

Minor's license use for driving to extracurricular activities. SF 2228. Approved 3-26-14.

School driver's license suspension. SF 2288.

Substance Abuse

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. HF 234 - same as HF 529 - both similar to SF 2146 and SF 2310. SF 2310 approved 4-24-14.

Alcohol possession and public intoxication, deferred judgments. HF 405.

Alcohol consumption, under legal age. HF 2005.

Vapor cigarettes, prohibition of sale to minors. SF 2038 - similar to HF 2109.

MISDEMEANORS

Weapons magazines sales restrictions. HF 163.

Weapons, gun show sales, background checks. HF 164 - similar to SF 2179.

Driving while license suspended. HF 294.

Energy drink sales to minors. HF 432.

Handicap parking pass return upon death. HF 493.

DNA sampling. HF 527. Approved 5-15-13.

Interference with official acts. HF 528.

Child pornography, penalties. HF 563.

Disorderly conduct, sexual exposure. HF 2144.

Elected officials benefits. HF 2214.

Right lane driving restrictions. HF 2294.

MISSING PERSONS

Amber alerts, notification to hunters. SF 84.

Missing persons, silver alert program. HF 146 – companion to SF 2041 – both similar to SF 2189.

MISSISSIPPI RIVER

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

MOBILE HOMES AND PARKS

Manufactured and mobile home titling, county of location. HF 191-SF 365-HF 487-all companion. HF 487 approved 5-9-13.

Mobile and manufactured home parks. HF 2347.

MONEY SERVICES

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Gold and silver as tender. HF 346.

MONUMENTS

USS Frank Evans sailors, inclusion on Vietnam Memorial. SR 8.

MORATORIUMS

Gambling license moratorium. SF 40.

Raw foods, moratorium on regulations. SF 61.

Bonus pay, state moratorium. HF 379.

Sand fracking moratorium. HF 2028 – similar to HF 2298.

MORTGAGES

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Mortgage mediation notice, extension. SF 231.

Mortgage release certificates. SF 305-HF 578-HF 623-SF 445-all companion. SF 445 approved 5-1-13.

Mortgage contact information. HF 2035.

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. SF 2093 – companion to HF 2131.

Federal home loan bank and insurer collateral. SF 2133 – similar to HF 2231. SF 2133 approved 3-14-14.

Conveyance law changes. HF 2318.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Approved 3-26-14.

MOTORCYCLES

Motorcycle helmets. HF 470.

Moped speed increase. SF 2059 – same as SF 2192. SF 2192 approved 3-26-14.

MOTOR VEHICLES

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 172 – companion to HF 431 – both similar to SF 340. SF 340 approved 4-24-13.

Motor vehicle height limit. HF 264.

False compartments in vehicles, penalties. SF 228 – similar to SF 2036.

Railroad crew van driver qualifications. SF 335 – similar to SF 2307.

DOT policies. SF 386 - similar to HF 582. SF 386 approved 5-15-13.

Driving on roadways with traffic lanes. SF 2243 - companion to HF 2396.

Vehicle scrapping, licensing of recyclers. HF 2332 – similar to SF 2250. SF 2250 approved 3-26-14.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Approved 5-30-14.

All-Terrain Vehicles and Snowmobiles

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 - HF 263 - HF 507 - HF 619 - all similar.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

Cellular Equipment

Motor vehicle driving, hands-free devices for cell phones. HF 412.

Children

Child restraint devices in vehicles, enforcement against parents. SF 2008.

Dealers and Sales

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance. HF 395. Approved 4-24-13.

Vehicle auctions, dealer licensing requirements. SF 2024.

Motor vehicle equipment dealers, registration fees. HF 2101 – companion to HF 2312 and SF 2291. SF 2291 approved 4-3-14.

Driver's Licenses — see also DRIVER'S LICENSES AND PERMITS

Duplicate driver's license fee. SF 224 – companion to HF 494. SF 224 approved 5-1-13.

Hobbyist race haulers as noncommercial vehicles. HF 2158.

Emergency Vehicles

Rescue vehicle as authorized emergency vehicle. HF 2063.

Farm Vehicles

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2059 – same as HF 2230.

Fuel — see also FUEL

Gas taxes, consumer price index. SF 2068.

Road use tax fund, surplus or formula funding. HF 2147.

Fuel percentage tax on pretax fuel. HF 2414.

Insurance

Insurance proof for vehicle registration. SF 8.

Automobile repair and insurance task force. SF 42.

Traffic camera revenues, uninsured motorists trust fund. SF 44.

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificate of deposit. SF 114. Approved 4-24-13.

Motor vehicle operation, financial responsibility. HF 220.

Motor vehicle drivers and insurance. HF 430.

Motor vehicle insurance. HF 2233.

Auto insurance verification act. HF 2393.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

Lights

Motor vehicle headlight use, wiper law. SF 27 - same as SF 241.

Windshield wiper vehicle use in certain weather. HF 139.

Grain elevator cargo, road travel. HF 2229.

Maintenance and Repairs

Automobile repair and insurance task force. SF 42.

Electric and natural gas vehicle infrastructure tax credit. HF 267 – companion to SF 238 – both similar to SF 434.

Motor vehicle insurance coverage, replacement parts. SF 2023.

Biological grease use by state vehicles. HF 2155.

Parking

Motor vehicle door safety. SF 164.

Recreational Vehicles

Car hauler license. HF 2198 – similar to HF 2447.

Registration and Plates — see also subhead Special Plates below

Motor vehicle registration fee credits, transfer of ownership. HF 194 – similar to both HF 526 and SF 349, which are companion. SF 349 approved 4-5-13.

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 – HF 263 – HF 507 – HF 619 – all similar.

Vehicle registration fee equity. SF 364.

Vehicle registration fee, donations. HF 2074 – similar to HF 2357.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273 – companion to SF 2265. HF 2273 approved 5-23-14.

County treasurer vehicle registration, fee collection. SF 2266.

Auto insurance verification act. HF 2393.

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Approved 5-30-14.

MOTOR VEHICLES — continued

Rentals and Leases

Public transit system funding, car rental surcharge. SF 221.

Rental vehicle damage waiver sales, commissions. SF 2122.

Seat Belts

Motor vehicle seat restraint requirements. HF 23.

Child restraint devices in vehicles, enforcement against parents. SF 2008.

Special Plates

Olympic license plates. SF 1.

Disabled veterans, free license plates. HF 7 – companion to SF 99.

Electric vehicles, special plates. SF 73 – same as SF 223.

Parking meters, purple heart exemption. HF 105 – companion to SF 210.

Motor vehicle purple heart registration fees. SF 171.

Motor vehicle special registration plates, decals for nonprofits. SF 237 – SF 371 – HF 509 – all companion.

Military license plates. HF 335 – similar to HF 2351.

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123 – companion to SF 2106 – both similar to HF 2405.

Sullivan brothers special license plates. SF 2108 – same as SF 2282.

Disabled veteran special plates. SF 2140 – same as SF 2221.

Gold star parent definition. HF 2232.

Disabled veterans license plates, eligibility. SF 2249.

Veterans motor vehicle license plates. HF 2351.

Speed Limits

Highway speed limit of 60 mph. SF 11.

Titles

Nonprofit vehicle donations. HF 2053.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273 – companion to SF 2265. HF 2273 approved 5-23-14.

Trucks — see also TRUCKS

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14 – companion to SF 239. HF 14 approved 4-5-13.

Violations — see also TRAFFIC, subhead Violations

Automated traffic enforcement ban. SF 19.

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities. SF 20.

Automated traffic enforcement restrictions. SF 21.

Distracted driving, penalties. SF 33.

Traffic camera revenues, uninsured motorists trust fund. SF 44.

Speed detection jamming devices, prohibition. SF 111 – companion to HF 477.

Bicycle safety, vehicles overtaking. SF 157 – companion to HF 244.

Traffic fines. HF 333.

Ignition interlock devices. HF 340.

Motor vehicle driving, hands-free devices for cell phones. HF 412.

Texting while driving, penalty. SF 2289.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

Weights

Heavy trucks on interstates resolution. HR 10.

Defective motor vehicles, lemon law weight change. HF 2051 – same as HF 2181.

Windows and Windshields

Motor vehicle tinted windows, medical exemptions. SF 67.

Motor vehicle window tinting for medical purposes. HF 95.

Windshield wiper vehicle use in certain weather. HF 139.

MUNICIPAL FIRE AND POLICE RETIREMENT SYSTEM

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327 – companion to HF 589. SF 327 approved 4-5-13.

Municipal police and firefighters pension system, appropriation. SF 378.

MUNICIPALITIES — see also CITIES

Sledding, municipal tort liability. HF 72 – same as HF 158.

Parking regulations by municipalities. HF 78 - same as HF 354.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

Urban renewal area debt limit. HF 647.

Municipal tort claims Act, exemption for employee misconduct. SF 2012.

Recreational trails, municipal liability. SF 2063.

Urban renewal and tax increment financing reform. HF 2467.

MURDER

Death penalty. SF 76 – SF 167 – HF 612 – all similar.

Prohibition on abortions. HF 138 – similar to SF 253.

Juvenile felonies, life without parole. HF 555.

Law enforcement officer deaths, penalty. HF 2114 – similar to HF 2398.

MUSEUMS

Juneteenth celebration museum exhibit. SF 159 – similar to SF 411.

MUSIC

Music therapy licensure. HF 180 – similar to SF 313.

Music therapy licensure. SF 2116 - companion to HF 2190.

School band days resolution. HR 120. Adopted by House.

MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANIES

Mutual-to-stock insurance company conversions. HF 2416.

NATIONAL GUARD — see also MILITARY FORCES

Joint convention on Thursday, January 31, 2013, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of the Iowa national guard message. HCR 3. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of Iowa National Guard message. HCR 103. Adopted by House and Senate.

Veteran definition, HF 2107.

Active duty military member gun purchases. HF 2143 - similar to HF 2432.

Compensation and Benefits

National guard members, free in-state university tuition. SF 54.

National guard education assistance, deadlines. SF 174 – same as SF 332. SF 332 approved 4-24-13.

Military license plates. HF 335 – similar to HF 2351.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 348 – similar to HF 545. HF 545 approved 5-9-13.

National guard educational assistance program changes. HF 2223.

Home ownership assistance program for military members. SF 2242.

Honors and Memorials

Air national guard 133rd test squadron resolution. HR 29. Adopted by House.

NATIONAL GUARD — continued

Tax Exemptions and Credits

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Military veterans, property tax exemptions. SF 2138.

Military pay income tax exemption, national guard. HF 2372.

NATIVE AMERICANS

Tribal governments with reserve peace officers. SF 213 – same as SF 343. SF 343 approved 4-24-13.

Indian child welfare Act. HF 406.

Indian child welfare. HF 2259.

NATURAL GAS

Hydraulic fracturing regulation. HF 128.

Plumbing board. HF 260.

Electric and natural gas vehicle infrastructure tax credit. HF 267 – companion to SF 238 – both similar to SF 434.

Utility ratemaking principles. HF 513.

Compressed natural gas, taxation. SF 2101 – companion to HF 2149 and SF 2308.

Ethanol plants, natural gas replacement tax. SF 2329.

Compressed natural gas taxation. HF 2441 – companion to SF 2338. SF 2338 approved 3-26-14.

NATURAL RESOURCE COMMISSION

Boat registration fees, extension of sunset. SF 10 – HF 68 – SF 146 – HF 155 – all companion. SF 146 approved 4-26-13.

State parks and campgrounds, reduced admission prices. HF 42.

Forest and fruit tree reserve criteria. HF 306.

Hunting and Fishing

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Deer hunting crossbow season. HF 162 – similar to HF 499 and SF 2100.

Ammunition used in hunting, rules authority. HF 165.

Aquatic invasive species control. HF 275.

Hunting licenses for military and hunter education. HF 521.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

Special hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. SF 425.

Catfish, hand fishing. SF 2010.

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2004 - same as HF 2067.

Nonresident hunters, three-day licenses. SF 2047.

Paddlefish fishing season. HF 2062 – companion to HF 2171 and SF 2198. SF 2198 approved 4-3-14.

NATURAL RESOURCES AND OUTDOOR RECREATION TRUST FUND

Natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, sales tax increase. HF 92 – companion to SF 268 – both similar to HF 2470.

Iowa conservation economy fund. HF 2322.

NATURAL RESOURCES, DEPARTMENT OF

Environmental protection rules, effects on cities. SF 169.

Recreation and conservation matters, DNR. SF 272 – companion to HF 523.

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Approved 4-24-13.

Wetlands and prairies, property tax exemption. SF 2017.

Real property enhancement fund. HF 2057 – companion to SF 2085.

Commercial manure applicators, online continuing education. HF 2110 – same as HF 2367.

REAP fund, celebrations and education appropriations. HF 2150.

Landowners and DNR regulation. HF 2196.

Tire swap program. HF 2213.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

Animal Feeding Operations

Confined animal feeding operations, small operations, manure. SF 418 – companion to HF 512. HF 512 approved 5-15-13.

Energy

Hydraulic fracturing regulation. HF 128.

Nuclear power plant waste. HF 2046.

Nuclear power plant referendum. HF 2047.

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. HF 2226 – companion to SF 2197. SF 2197 approved 3-14-14.

Fishing and Hunting

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Bass fishing tournaments. SF 229.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

Special hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. SF 425.

Forestry and Parks

Off-road utility vehicles. SF 2058 – SF 2128 – HF 2216 – all companion.

Emerald ash borer task force and study committee. SF 2159 - similar to SF 2248.

State park volunteers, liability. HF 2397. Approved 3-26-14.

Waste Management

Solid waste stewardship report. HF 123.

Environmental services technical changes for DNR. SF 144 – similar to HF 225. HF 225 approved 3-28-13.

Manure application education training. HF 312. Approved 4-24-13.

Solid waste stewardship report, food waste. SF 306.

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Solid waste diversion, state incentives. HF 2240.

Derelict buildings grant program. HF 2402.

Waters and Lakes

National pollutant discharge elimination system signage. SF 24 – similar to SF 176.

Water use policy and drought planning. SF 165 – similar to SF 307.

Watershed management. HF 229.

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Approved 4-24-13.

Urban conservation practices, water resource restoration projects, parking lots. SF 245 – same as SF 388. SF 388 approved 4-24-13.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Approved 4-24-13.

Silica sand mining, department of natural resources study, HF 2029.

Iowa conservation economy fund. HF 2322.

River restoration plan and report. HF 2477.

NEWBORNS — see also INFANTS

Newborn heart screening, birthing facilities. HF 9 - similar to SF 393.

Newborns and illegal drugs. HF 167.

Prenatal care facilities. HF 2307.

NEWS MEDIA

Newspaper microfiche, appropriation to department of cultural affairs. HF 2087.

NO-CONTACT ORDERS

No-contact orders, notice by peace officer. SF 370 – companion to HF 496. HF 496 approved 3-28-13.

No-contact and protective orders. SF 382 - similar to HF 2279.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

NONPROFIT ORGANIZATIONS

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities. SF 20.

College student aid commission, nonprofit status. HF 153 – companion to SF 240.

Breast cancer coverage, Medicaid. HF 174 – companion to SF 312.

Motor vehicle special registration plates, decals for nonprofits. SF $237-SF\ 371-HF\ 509-$ all companion.

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Nonprofit vehicle donations. HF 2053.

Vehicle registration fee, donations. HF 2074 – similar to HF 2357.

Nonprofit bylaws, filing requirement. HF 2138.

Urban agriculture tax incentives. HF 2295.

Tax Exemptions

Iowa public policy institute. HF 118.

Food banks building materials sales tax refund. HF 600.

Disability service workers, income tax exemption. SF 2334.

NONRESIDENTS

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Nonresident hunters, three-day licenses. SF 2047.

Snowmobile registration and operation. SF 2300.

NOTIFICATION

Health group insurance notification of coverage changes. HF 239.

Underground facility operators. HF 2408. Approved 3-26-14.

NUCLEAR ENERGY

Nuclear generating facilities, reprocessing fuel restrictions. HF 400.

Nuclear power plant waste. HF 2046.

Nuclear power plant referendum. HF 2047.

NULLIFICATION RESOLUTIONS

Racing and gaming commission, steward decision review nullification. HJR 2005 – same as HJR 2007.

NURSES

Epinephrine pens in schools. HF 29 – HF 551 – HF 2044 – HF 2167 – HF 2392 – all similar.

Respiratory therapy authorization. HF 30.

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

Vital statistics continuing education. HF 345.

Advanced registered nurse practitioner, use of title. SF 2120. Approved 3-26-14.

Nursing ratio standards. HF 2168.

Certified nursing assistant background checks. SF 2182 – companion to HF 2303 and SF 2231.

Honors

Cadet nurses resolution. HR 108. Adopted by House.

NURSING FACILITIES — see also LONG-TERM CARE

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF 53 – similar to HF 552.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347 – similar to HF 550. SF 347 approved 4-5-13.

Long-term care facility for aggressive persons, study. SF 2057.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Approved 4-10-14.

NUTRITION

Public cafeterias, American heart association dietary guidelines. SF 354. Streamlined sales taxes. HF 2436. Approved 3-26-14.

OBESITY

Healthiest children initiative. SF 2144 – similar to SF 2285.

OBSCENITY

Regulating adult entertainment. HF 359.

Sexting, exploitation of minors. SF 2274.

OBSTRUCTING JUSTICE

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 151 – SF 384 – HF 557 – all similar. SF 384 approved 4-24-13.

OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH

Ergonomics standard and occupational safety study. SF 69.

OIL — see also FUEL

Hydraulic fracturing regulation. HF 128.

OMBUDSMAN — see also CITIZENS' AIDE

Long-term care ombudsman funding. SF 36 – companion to HF 116 and SF 258 – all similar to HF 2118.

Citizens' aide, title change to ombudsman. SF 153 – companion to HF 185. HF 185 approved 3-28-13.

OMNIBUS BILLS

Insurance division omnibus. HF 489. Approved 6-17-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

DOT omnibus policy bill. HF 2361 – similar to SF 2325.

OPEN BURNING

Burn ban, HF 261.

OPEN ENROLLMENT

Changes to open enrollment law. HF 17.

OPEN RECORDS AND MEETINGS — see also RECORDS

Open meetings, condominium associations. HF 122 - companion to SF 285.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Regents board transparency. HF 377.

Regents board, transparency and accountability. SF 407.

Plumbing board. HF 519.

Open meetings and record, local advisory boards and tasks forces compliance. HF 2014.

Open meetings and advisory bodies. HF 2019 – companion to SF 2053.

Horizontal property regimes, governance. HF 2049.

E911 audio tape access limitation, confidentiality. SF 2074.

Municipal hospital board, terms of service, closed meetings. SF 2216 – companion to HF 2264.

Municipal hospital strategic planning, closed meetings. SF 2217.

OPERATING WHILE INTOXICATED (OWI)

Operating-while-intoxicated offenses. HF 154.

Motor vehicle traffic fatalities, alcohol and drug testing. HF 371.

Operating while intoxicated, first offense. HF 387.

Motor vehicle driving suspension, prescription drugs affirmative defense. HF 443.

DOT policies. SF 386 – similar to HF 582. SF 386 approved 5-15-13.

Operating while intoxicated, drug affirmative defense and nondisclosure agreement. HF 562.

Ignition interlock devices. HF 571.

Ignition interlock devices for OWI, license revocation, restrictions. SF 2103 – same as SF 2299 – both similar to HF 2429.

Drunk driving, enforcement through blood or urine specimens. SF 2142.

Operating while intoxicated laws. HF 2220.

Boaters operating while intoxicated, testing. SF 2237.

ORPHANS

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 280 – similar to HF 613. HF 613 approved 5-1-13.

OSTEOPATHY — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS, subhead Osteopathy

Vital statistics continuing education. HF 345.

OWI — see OPERATING WHILE INTOXICATED

PAPER

Was tewater treatment, sales tax exemption. HF 228 - SF 242 - HF 645 - all companion.

PARENTAL NOTIFICATION

Bullying and harassment, parental notification by school. SF 2061.

PARENTAL RIGHTS

Termination of parental rights appeal, attorney fees. HF 104 – similar to HF 471. HF 471 approved 5-15-13.

Parental rights for rapists. HF 302.

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 249 – companion to HF 317 and SF 362. SF 362 approved 4-24-13.

Parental rights and responsibilities. HF 318.

Parental rights, grounds for termination. SF 344.

State public defender practices and procedures. HF 592. Approved 5-24-13.

Child custody considerations. SF 2004.

Custody modification. HF 2002.

Miranda rights for parents investigated by DHS. HF 2020.

Medical decision making for children. SF 2075.

State public defender, indigent defense practices. HF 2326. Approved 3-26-14.

Parental rights, grounds for termination. SF 2316.

PARENTS

Parent empowerment petitions for school intervention. SF 2.

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Fatherhood initiative. SF 140.

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

Compulsory preschool. HF 144 – same as HF 351. HF 351 approved 4-26-13.

School student retention in grade 3, exception. HF 156.

Driver's education, parent teachers. HF 216 – similar to HF 2033.

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. HF 234 – same as HF 529 – both similar to SF 2146 and SF 2310. SF 2310 approved 4-24-14.

Minors left home alone. HF 303.

School activity leave from employment for parent-teacher conferences. HF 407.

Child restraint devices in vehicles, enforcement against parents. SF 2008.

Handguns, supervision of youths. SF 2014 – companion to HF 2012.

Library circulation records, parents and guardians. HF 2055.

Gold star parent definition. HF 2232.

PARI-MUTUEL WAGERING

Gambling, voluntary exclusion from facilities. SF 28 – SF 204 – HF 332 – HF 492 – all companion. SF 204 vetoed 4-26-13.

Horse racing, wagering. SF 397.

Horse racing, native horses. SF 2185. Approved 4-3-14.

Horse awards and expenses. HF 2290 – companion to SF 2277.

Greyhound racing. HF 2406.

Greyhound racing, cessation. HF 2469 – similar to SF 2362. SF 2362 approved 5-30-14.

PARKING

Parking regulations by municipalities. HF 78 – same as HF 354.

Parking meters, purple heart exemption. HF 105 – companion to SF 210.

Motor vehicle door safety. SF 164.

Urban conservation practices, water resource restoration projects, parking lots. SF 245 – same as SF 388. SF 388 approved 4-24-13.

Liquor stores, parking lot responsibility. HF 330.

Handicap parking pass return upon death. HF 493.

PARKING - continued

Highway lighting requirements, energy efficiency, LEDs. SF 2134.

Permeable pavement. HF 2338.

County treasurer vehicle registration, fee collection. SF 2266.

PARKS — see also RECREATION AREAS

State parks and campgrounds, reduced admission prices. HF 42.

PAROLE

Early parole for juveniles naming weapons supplier. HF 447.

Board of parole, reserve members. HF 538. Approved 4-26-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Parole officers, participation in IPERS. SF 2040.

PATIENT PROTECTION AND AFFORDABLE CARE ACT

Health care reform funds, use for abortions. SF 29.

Health insurance federal mandates, state exemption. SF 47 – same as SF 82.

Integrated care models, medical homes, Medicaid. SF 71 – companion to HF 83 – both similar to SF 296.

Iowa health insurance exchange. SF 72 – same as SF 375 – both similar to SF 2112 and SF 2253.

Health care mandate nullification. SF 81 – companion to HF 178.

Medicaid coverage for foster kids. SF 101.

Child welfare policy, DHS. SF 395 – companion to HF 568.

Small business health care tax credit. SF 412 - similar to SF 449.

Home and community-based services, state plan amendment. SF 2082- companion to HF 2120.

Provisional applications for health care coverage, binding of benefits. SF 2102. Affordable Care Act, religious exemption. SF 2153.

PAWNSHOPS

Pawn shops and tools. HF 84 - same as HF 514.

Pawnbroker regulation. HF 2111.

PEACE OFFICERS

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 151 – SF 384 – HF 557 – all similar. SF 384 approved 4-24-13.

Privileged communications, peer group counselors and officers. HF 224 – similar to SF 2015 and SF 2186.

Tribal governments with reserve peace officers. SF 213 – same as SF 343. SF 343 approved 4-24-13.

Law enforcement officer indemnification, attorney fees. SF 214.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Off-duty peace office services, sales tax exemption. HF 337.

Driver education, peace officers as teachers. SF 273.

Motor vehicle traffic fatalities, alcohol and drug testing. HF 371.

Driver's education by peace officer. HF 401 – same as HF 532 – both similar to SF 2113.

No-contact orders, notice by peace officer. SF 370 – companion to HF 496. HF 496 approved 3-28-13.

411 pension, denial review process. HF 2071.

Law enforcement officer deaths, penalty. HF 2114 – similar to HF 2398.

Human trafficking victim, rescue award. HF 2145.

Service of process of public employees in criminal cases. SF 2188.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Approved 5-23-14.

Unified law enforcement districts. HF 2476. Approved 5-23-14.

Certification and Training

Weapons ranges. HF 133. Approved 3-28-13.

Animal welfare responses in rural areas. HF 2300.

Motor vehicle enforcement officer merit exemption. HF 2363.

Employment Benefits

Reserve peace officers, tax credit. SF 92 – HF 2148 – HF 2459 – all similar.

Peace officers retirement system disability benefits. HF 389.

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

State employee retirement, defined contribution plan. SF 2126.

Public retirement pension changes, appropriations. SF 2233 – similar to HF 2384.

Minors' Safety

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. HF 234 - same as HF 529 - both similar to SF 2146 and SF 2310. SF 2310 approved 4-24-14.

Reasonable Force

Reasonable force, justifiable use. HF 57 - companion to SF 255 - both similar to SF 96 - all similar to HF 2113 and SF 2224, which are companion.

Electronic control weapons training, tasers. SF 2187.

Traffic Enforcement

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 427.

Weapons Permits

Weapons permits for reserve police officers. SF 57.

Weapons on school grounds, permit holders. HF 169 - companion to SF 251.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 384.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

PENSIONS — see RETIREMENT, subhead Pensions

PER DIEMS

Legislative session length. HF 2161.

PERMITS — see LICENSES AND PERMITS

PERPETUITIES

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Approved 4-17-14.

PESTICIDES

Pesticide applicators, online continuing education. HF 2112.

PETS — see also ANIMALS

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 177 – companion to HF 286 and SF 2118. SF 2118 approved 4-25-14.

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123 – companion to SF 2106 – both similar to HF 2405.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

PETS — continued

Commercial animal care, breeders, kennels. SF 2166 – similar to SF 2254 and SF 2361.

Dogs and cats spay and neuter fund. HF 2335.

PHARMACY

Pharmacy board and HIPAA enforcement. HF 54.

Marijuana distribution and use regulations. HF 168.

Motor vehicle driving suspension, prescription drugs affirmative defense. HF 443.

Vaccine administration by pharmacists. SF 353 – companion to HF 549. SF 353 approved 3-28-13.

Drug product selection for epilepsy. SF 374.

Prescription drug diversion and abuse regulation. HF 558.

Vaccination reporting by pharmacies. SF 2011.

Prescription monitoring programs, connection with other states. SF 2080. Approved 4-3-14.

Pharmacy prescription drug corporation program resolution. HR 105.

Pharmacy licenses. SF 2156.

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. SF 2204 – similar to HF 2297.

Insurance prior authorization forms for prescription drugs. HF 2376.

Pharmacy benefit managers and patient information. HF 2433.

PHOTOGRAPHY

Electrician licensing, photovoltaic installations. HF 281.

Invasion of privacy. HF 2092.

PHYSICAL EXERCISE

Health club facilities, sales tax exemption. SF 129.

PHYSICAL PLANT AND EQUIPMENT LEVIES

School physical plant and equipment levy uses, bus repairs. SF 87 – same as SF 219.

PHYSICAL THERAPY — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Physical therapy co-pay. HF 99 - companion to SF 259 - both similar to HF 2061 and SF 2160.

Physical therapy assistants, physician supervision. HF 373.

PHYSICIANS — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS, subhead Physicians

Gender selection abortions, prohibition, SF 13.

Workers' compensation, choice of doctor. HF 33.

Physician donated services tax credit. HF 2270.

Workers' compensation choice of doctor. HF 2293.

PILOT PROGRAMS

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Agriculture education. HF 202.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

World language pilot program. HF 437.

School bus stop arm pilot program. HF 610.

Nutrient trading pilot program, appropriation. HF 2077.

Extended learning time grant program, middle schools. HF 2193 – similar to SF 2229.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

PIONEER LAWMAKERS

Pioneer Lawmakers resolution. HCR 6. Adopted by House and Senate.

PIPELINES

Pipeline safety, civil penalties. SF 91 – companion to HF 196. SF 91 approved 2-28-13.

PLANTS

Oriental bittersweet, distribution prohibited. SF 7 – similar to SF 317. SF 317 approved 4-26-13.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Pledge of allegiance resolution. HR 109. Adopted by House.

PLUMBING

Plumbing licensing repeal. SF 98.

Plumbing board. HF 260.

Plumbing board. HF 519.

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427 – companion to HF 587. SF 427 approved 4-26-13.

POISON CONTROL

Iowa state poison control center, private insurance funding. HF 372.

POLICE — see also PEACE OFFICERS

Weapons permits for reserve police officers. SF 57.

411 pension, denial review process. HF 2071.

Employment Benefits

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327 – companion to HF 589. SF 327 approved 4-5-13.

Municipal police and firefighters pension system, appropriation. SF 378.

POLITICAL ACTION COMMITTEES

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

POLITICAL CAMPAIGNS — see also ELECTIONS

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

Homeowners associations, residents' political signs. SF 325.

POLITICAL PARTIES

Straight ticket voting elimination. HF 13 - SF 97 - HF 186 - all similar.

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Political calls, national do not call list resolution. HR 12.

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

Income tax form political checkoff, HF 2431.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2471.

POLITICAL SUBDIVISIONS

Property rights, United Nations agenda 21. HF 66.

Chapter 28E agreement duties. HF 87.

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472.

POLLUTION

Environmental services technical changes for DNR. SF 144 – similar to HF 225. HF 225 approved 3-28-13.

National pollutant discharge elimination system signage. SF 24 – similar to SF 176.

Urban and rural collaboration. HF 208.

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Approved 4-24-13.

POPULATION

Civil service commissions, city population. SF 225.

Population impact statements, legislative analysis. HF 296.

PORNOGRAPHY

Child pornography, penalties. HF 563.

POSTSECONDARY EDUCATION — see also COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES

Postsecondary education subsidy, dissolution of marriage. HF 67.

Postsecondary education tuition option for immigrants. SF 80 - similar to HF 183.

Education reform. HF 142.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

College textbook sales tax holiday. HF 560.

Higher education students, income tax credit. HF 2027.

Regents institution tuition and fees, pay forward program. SF 2029 – companion to HF 2153.

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2124 – companion to HF 2311 – both similar to SF 2271. SF 2271 approved 4-3-14.

POWER OF ATTORNEY

Power of attorney training. HF 86.

Elder abuse. HF 416.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Uniform power of attorney Act. HF 2169 – SF 2168 – HF 2422 – all similar. SF 2168 approved 4-10-14.

PRAIRIES

Wetlands and prairies, property tax exemption. SF 2017.

PREFERENCES

Competitive bidding preference, Iowa-based businesses. SF 15 – companion to HF 93 – both similar to SF 170.

Buy American Act, public improvements. SF 70 – same as SF 420. Veteran hiring preference. HF 2234 – same as HF 2373.

PREGNANCY

Incarcerated women, pregnancies, use of restraints. SF 134 – similar to SF 399 and SF 2190 – all similar to SF 2019 and HF 2200, which are companion.

Pregnancy and childbirth, reasonable employment accommodations. SF 308. Prenatal care facilities. HF 2307.

PRESCHOOLS — see also SCHOOLS, subhead Preschool

Compulsory preschool. HF 144 - same as HF 351. HF 351 approved 4-26-13.

Preschool funding increased. HF 2104.

Universal preschool. HF 2263.

Preschool expansion incentive, state aid. SF 2268 – similar to SF 2351.

PRESCRIPTIONS — see also PHARMACY

Abortion-inducing drug safety. SF 14.

Motor vehicle driving suspension, prescription drugs affirmative defense. HF 443. Prescription drug diversion and abuse regulation. HF 558.

Prescription monitoring programs, connection with other states. SF 2080. Approved 4-3-14.

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. SF 2204 – similar to HF 2297.

Insurance prior authorization forms for prescription drugs. HF 2376.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Approved 5-30-14.

PRESERVES

Farm deer and hunting preserves. SF 59 – companion to HF 177.

Game bird hunting preserves, acreage required. SF 141.

Forest and fruit tree reserve criteria. HF 306.

PRIMARY ROAD FUND

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Approved 5-30-14.

PRIMARY ROADS

Highway rest area construction. SF 55.

PRISONS AND PRISONERS — see also CORRECTIONS, DEPARTMENT OF

Comparative bidding, prison industries. SF 102 – similar to SF 195.

Retirement benefit limitations, prisoners. HF 321.

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2083 – companion to SF 2139.

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2382.

PRIVACY — see also CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATIONS AND RECORDS

Social media privacy, HF 127.

Social media privacy, employer restrictions. HF 272 – similar to HF 2339.

Privacy and credit agencies. HF 344.

Invasion of privacy. HF 2092.

Sexual assault cases, victim identity. HF 2115 – similar to HF 2136.

Privacy of citizen's personal information, HF 2116.

Iowa health information network. HF 2187.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Approved 3-26-14.

PRIVATE ENTERPRISE

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2083 – companion to SF 2139.

PRIVATE INSTRUCTION

School choice, private instruction, dual enrollment. SF 277.

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

PROBATE CODE — see also COURTS

Probate and trust code. SF 361 – companion to HF 591. HF 591 approved 4-5-13. Life insurance proceeds, injury to decedent. SF 2051 – similar to SF 2241.

Probate code updates. SF 2169 – companion to HF 2403. SF 2169 approved 3-26-14.

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE — see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

School guidance counselor licensing, HF 126.

Licensing of insurance agents, risk management framework. SF 189. Approved 4-24-13

Real estate licensing fees. HF 502 – companion to SF 426 – both similar to companions HF 624, SF 438, and HF 639. SF 438 approved 5-9-13.

Behavioral science board. HF 569. Vetoed 4-26-13.

Professional licensure, interim study committee. HF 2015 – similar to HF 2364. Licensure requirements for dietetics. SF 2083 – companion to HF 2276. SF 2083 approved 3-14-14.

Music therapy licensure. SF 2116 - companion to HF 2190.

Veterans professional and occupational licensing. HF 2319.

Mechanical

Electrician licensing, repeal. SF 94.

Plumbing licensing repeal. SF 98.

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427 – companion to HF 587. SF 427 approved 4-26-13.

HVAC-refrigeration, journeyperson license. HF 2052.

PROPANE GAS

Propane education and research council. SF 341 – companion to HF 543 and HF 631. HF 631 approved 5-9-13.

Propane gas infrastructure. HF 2400.

PROPERTY — see also REAL ESTATE

Property rights, United Nations agenda 21. HF 66.

Real property tax sales, priority. HF 369.

Recreational use of private land, liability. SF 413 – companion to HF 605.

Mechanic's lien. HF 564.

Property assessment appeal board revisions. HF 621.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 629.

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Approved 6-17-13.

Common interest properties. HF 2010.

Eminent domain and rail passenger study. HF 2048.

Road use tax funds. HJR 2004.

Air strips liability, HF 2236.

Inheritance taxes. HF 2437.

Condemned

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Approved 4-24-13.

Eminent domain. HF 219.

Personal

Campaigning, private property access. HF 6.

Seized property claims. HF 132 - companion to SF 188. SF 188 approved 3-28-13.

Medical assistance, property divestiture. HF 476.

Gift certificates not considered unclaimed property. HF 2088 - same as HF 2296.

Pawnbroker regulation. HF 2111.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Approved 4-10-14.

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 – similar to HF 2391.

Rental

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Approved 5-9-13.

PROPERTY TAX

Locker plants, property taxation. HF 108.

Historic property tax exemption. HF 301.

Forest reserve property tax exemption. HF 304.

Property tax exemption for Mount Mercy university. HF 391.

Rural improvement zones, sunset. HF 606 – similar to SF 2003.

Property tax reform. HF 609.

County fairs and property tax. HF 627. Approved 5-15-13.

School district replacement payments for 2015–2016. SF 2078.

Railroad property taxes. HF 2321.

Agricultural Land

Algae industry, property tax classification. SF $278-HF\ 349-HF\ 632-SF\ 453-II$ all companion. HF 632 approved 5-24-13.

Cattle, property tax incentive. HF 467.

Wetlands and prairies, property tax exemption. SF 2017.

Urban agriculture tax incentives. HF 2295.

Local food growers assistance. HF 2426.

Commercial Property

Commercial property tax credits. SF 295. Approved 6-12-13.

Water utility replacement tax. HF 643 – similar to SF 451. SF 451 approved 5-9-13.

Telecommunications property taxes, exemption. SF 454.

Levies

School foundation percentage increase (2.5%). HF 2.

Property tax equity and relief fund, school district property tax replacement fund. SF 53.

County property tax levies for cultural facilities. SF 173.

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

County mental health property tax levy extension. HF 2475.

Recreational Property

Water districts exemption from sales and property taxes. HF 2340.

Residential Property

Solar energy property tax credit. HF 48.

Property assessment adjustment for elders. SF 32- SF 39- HF 611- SF 2026- all similar.

Military service property tax exemption. SF 100.

Main street or older buildings, property tax assessments. HF 107.

Property tax exemption for seniors. HF 124.

PROPERTY TAX, subhead Residential Property — continued

Residential property assessment appeals. HF 192- similar to HF 193- both similar to HF 508 and HF 622, which are same.

Homestead tax credit, annual adjustment. SF 179.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Property tax payment by monthly auto-withdraw. HF 2099.

County assessor notice. HF 2108.

Military veterans, property tax exemptions. SF 2138.

Disabled veterans, property tax credit. SF 2223.

Elderly and disabled property tax credit. HF 2304.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Approved 5-30-14.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Approved 5-26-14.

PROSTHETICS

Prosthetics licensure. SF 150 - SF 294 - HF 166 - HF 486 - all companion. HF 486 approved 4-5-13.

Orthotist or prosthetist assistants. HF 2370. Approved 3-26-14.

PROSTITUTION

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

Human trafficking, prostitution, sexual exploitation of minor. HF 2309 – similar to SF 2311. SF 2311 approved 4-24-14.

PROTECTIVE ORDERS

Domestic abuse credible threat requirement. HF 134.

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 177 – companion to HF 286 and SF 2118. SF 2118 approved 4-25-14.

No-contact orders, notice by peace officer. SF 370-companion to HF 496. HF 496 approved 3-28-13.

No-contact and protective orders. SF 382 – similar to HF 2279.

PSYCHIATRY AND PSYCHOLOGY — see also MENTAL HEALTH

Sex offenders in long-term care facilities. SF 35 – HF 137 – SF 198 – HF 2122 – all similar.

Anti-violence Act, public safety in schools, mental health, firearms. SF 233.

Mental health professionals and counselors, Medicaid reimbursement. HF 2142.

Psychologists, provisional licensure. HF 2182 – same as HF 2378.

PUBLIC ASSISTANCE — see also HUMAN SERVICES, DEPARTMENT OF

Drug testing for welfare recipients. HF 80.

Electronic benefit transfer reforms. HF 429.

Food stamps electronic benefits transfer cards. HF 2040.

Public assistance, personal responsibility and human dignity reform. HF 2041.

PUBLICATIONS

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

PUBLIC BUILDINGS

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Public essential action and construction endowment, HF 363.

County courthouse projects, funds. SF 416.

Government buildings, rehabilitation tax credit. SF 428.

County bonding for public buildings. SF 2069 – similar to SF 2263.

Urban renewal and tax increment financing reform. HF 2467.

Energy Efficiency

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

School building high performance certification. HF 237.

Alternate energy revolving loan program. HF 2195.

PUBLIC DEFENDER

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Approved 4-24-13.

State public defender practices and procedures. HF 592. Approved 5-24-13.

Public defender attorneys, Gideon fellowships. HF 2132. Approved 4-3-14.

State public defender, indigent defense practices. HF 2326. Approved 3-26-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

PUBLIC DEFENSE, DEPARTMENT OF

First responder specialty teams funding. HF 362.

Emergency warning devices for cities. HF 408.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

PUBLIC EMPLOYEES — see also EMPLOYEES, STATE

Fair share. HF 35.

Employee organizations, office space provision. SF 41.

Government employees and board members, sales of goods and services to state agencies. SF 293.

PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS BOARD

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Public employment relations board, electronic filings. HF 2172 – companion to SF 2184. HF 2172 approved 3-7-14.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed, approved 5-27-14.

PUBLIC HEALTH, DEPARTMENT OF

Child abuse and adult abuse reporter training. SF 178 - similar to SF 350.

DPH technical changes. SF 202 – companion to HF 392. SF 202 approved 5-1-13. Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Approved 5-23-14. Health enterprise zones, tax credits, SF 2238.

Triclosan in personal care products, prohibition. SF 2346.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

Children

Newborn heart screening, birthing facilities. HF 9 – similar to SF 393.

Prenatal and infant care, screenings. SF 196 – companion to HF 285.

Healthy Iowa babies study. HF 316.

Young child healthy mental development policies. HF 366.

Recreation league youth sports injury prevention training. HF 474.

Vision screening for school children. SF 419 – similar to HF 548. SF 419 approved 4-26-13.

Healthiest children initiative. SF 2144 – similar to SF 2285.

PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT, subhead Children — continued

Formaldehyde in children's products. SF 2161.

Children's funeral costs. HF 2291.

Disasters and Emergencies

Emergency medical services task force. SF 227 – similar to HF 347 and SF 346.

Disease Control

Lottery games, multiple sclerosis support fund. SF 26.

Radon testing in schools, new homes. SF 49 – similar to SF 366. SF 366 approved 4-17-14.

Alzheimer's disease response strategy. SF 199 – companion to HF 232 – both similar to SF 269.

Juvenile diabetes income tax checkoff. SF 314.

Lyme disease, task force. SF 2009 - similar to SF 2090.

Health Care

Area health education centers, appropriation. SF 12 – same as SF 377.

Prohibiting late-term abortions. SF 45.

Integrated care models, medical homes, Medicaid. SF 71 – companion to HF 83 – both similar to SF 296.

Breast density results, mammogram reports. HF $94 - \mathrm{SF}\ 2002 - \mathrm{HF}\ 2039 - \mathrm{SF}\ 2252 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{similar}.$

Prescription drugs monitoring. HF 181.

Iowa state poison control center, private insurance funding. HF 372.

Blood sharing, designated recipients. SF 2208.

Medical cannabis Act. SF 2215 – companion to HF 2425.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Approved 5-30-14.

Licensure

Body piercing regulation. SF 16 – similar to HF 450.

Sonographer certification and training. SF 75.

Tanning facilities regulation. HF 257 – SF 248 – HF 2030 – SF 2174 – SF 2275 – all companion.

Direct care professionals, certification, board. SF 232.

Professional titles and abbreviations. HF 418 - similar to SF 373.

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427 – companion to HF 587. SF 427 approved 4-26-13.

Professional licensure, interim study committee. HF 2015 – similar to HF 2364. Licensure requirements for dietetics. SF 2083 – companion to HF 2276. SF 2083 approved 3-14-14.

Music therapy licensure. SF 2116 – companion to HF 2190.

Licensing of polysomnographic technologists. SF 2234 – similar to HF 2358.

Prescription Drug Programs

Abortion-inducing drug safety. SF 14.

Medical marijuana. HF 22 – similar to SF 79.

Insurance prior authorization forms for prescription drugs. HF 2376.

Substance Abuse

Real property disclosures, methamphetamine pollution. SF 2001.

PUBLIC IMPROVEMENTS

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Buy American Act, public improvements. SF 70 – same as SF 420.

Public project use of construction managers, hearings. SF 2177 – same as SF 2264.

PUBLIC SAFETY, DEPARTMENT OF

Public safety training and equipment trust fund. SF 9 – similar to SF 133 and SF 304.

Amber alerts, notification to hunters, SF 84.

Missing persons, silver alert program. HF 146-companion to SF 2041-both similar to SF 2189.

Anti-violence Act, public safety in schools, mental health, firearms. SF 233.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

Employment background checks. HF 339.

Missing children, sex offenders, law enforcement. SF 326.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Human trafficking hotline notice. SF 2141.

Certified nursing assistant background checks. SF 2182 – companion to HF 2303 and SF 2231.

Methamphetamine laboratory, residential housing notification. HF 2341.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

Commissioner

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 81.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

Privileged communications, peer group counselors and officers. HF $224-{\rm similar}$ to SF 2015 and SF 2186.

School safety plan, kindergarten through postsecondary. HF 284.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

Criminal Procedure

Juvenile delinquency records, sealing. SF 383. Approved 5-23-14.

Sexual abuse, fourth degree, third degree. SF 385.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Approved 5-23-14.

Fire Marshal

Cigarette fire safety standard fund. HF 8 - similar to HF 245.

Fireworks sales and use. SF 93.

Electrician licensing, repeal. SF 94.

Electrical board. HF 259 - similar to HF 542.

Motor Vehicles

Driver's licensing standards, young drivers. HF 46.

Red light cameras, maximum fines. HF 2016 - same as HF 2202.

Weapons

Weapons disposition, seizure by law enforcement. HF $75 - \mathrm{SF}\ 105 - \mathrm{HF}\ 536 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{similar}.$

Weapons, gun show sales, background checks. HF 164 – similar to SF 2179.

Weapons, law enforcement. HF 383.

Seized weapons, disposition. SF 2007.

PUBLIC SERVICE — see also VOLUNTEERS

Hoover Award resolution. HR 32. Adopted by House.

PUBLIC TRANSIT

Public transit system funding, car rental surcharge. SF 221.

Assault on public transit worker, HF 573.

PUBLIC TRANSIT — continued

Employment transportation initiative, appropriation. SF 2076 – same as SF 2292 – both similar to HF 2343.

Regional transit customer data. HF 2278. Approved 4-3-14.

PUBLIC UTILITIES — see also UTILITIES

Energy use disclosure for rental properties. HF 56 – same as HF 271. Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

PURCHASING

Competitive bidding preference, Iowa-based businesses. SF 15 – companion to HF 93 – both similar to SF 170.

Buy American Act, public improvements. SF 70 – same as SF 420.

Comparative bidding, prison industries. SF 102 – similar to SF 195.

Public cafeterias, dietary guidelines and local purchasing preferences. HF 2350.

RABIES — see also ANIMALS, subhead Diseases and Research

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

RACETRACKS AND RACING

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Approved 3-26-14.

Raceway facility sales tax rebate. HF $2281-\mbox{similar}$ to HF 2464.

Horse awards and expenses. HF 2290 - companion to SF 2277.

Car racing facility, sales tax rebate, out-of-state ownership. SF 2341 – companion to HF 2451. SF 2341 approved 4-2-14.

Greyhound racing, cessation. HF 2469 – similar to SF 2362. SF 2362 approved 5-30-14.

RACIAL ISSUES

Racial profiling in corrections. HR 106.

RACING AND GAMING COMMISSION

Gambling license moratorium. SF 40.

Horse racing, wagering. SF 397.

Gambling socioeconomic study. HF 567.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Racing and gaming commission, steward decision review nullification. HJR 2005 – same as HJR 2007.

Greyhound racing. HF 2406.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

RADAR

Speed detection jamming devices, prohibition. SF 111 – companion to HF 477.

RADIO

Campaign communications, disclosure and accountability. HF 150.

RADON

Radon testing in schools, new homes. SF 49 - similar to SF 366. SF 366 approved $4 \cdot 17 \cdot 14$.

Radon control in residential construction, HF 243.

Radon testing and mitigation, schools. HF 2152 – similar to SF 2127 and SF 2262, which are same.

Radon. HF 2412.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

RAILROADS

Railroad system funding. SF 50.

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 172 – companion to HF 431 – both similar to SF 340. SF 340 approved 4-24-13.

Railroad crossings, whistle warning signs. SF 212.

Railroad walkways. HF 273.

Railroad crew van driver qualifications. SF 335 – similar to SF 2307.

Eminent domain and rail passenger study. HF 2048.

Railroad employees, driver's license exemption. SF 2135 – same as SF 2290 – both similar to HF 2257. SF 2290 approved 3-26-14.

Railroad property taxes. HF 2321.

RAPE

Parental rights for rapists. HF 302.

REAL ESTATE

Agricultural land sales, corn suitability rating. SF 119.

Open meetings, condominium associations. HF 122 - companion to SF 285.

Military member real estate protections. HF 251.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 629.

Conveyance law changes. HF 2318.

Real estate filings, use restrictions. SF 2315 – companion to HF 2375. SF 2315 approved 4-3-14.

Appraisals and Inspections

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181 – companion to HF 353. SF 181 approved 3-28-13.

Brokers and Salespersons

Real estate licensing fees. HF 502 – companion to SF 426 – both similar to companions HF 624, SF 438, and HF 639. SF 438 approved 5-9-13.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Approved 3-26-14.

Transfers

Mortgage release certificates. SF 305 - HF 578 - HF 623 - SF 445 - all companion. SF 445 approved 5-1-13.

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Approved 5-1-13.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Approved 5-15-13.

Real property disclosures, methamphetamine pollution. SF 2001.

Real property enhancement fund. HF 2057 – companion to SF 2085.

Inheritance taxes, HF 2437.

REAL PROPERTY

Real property tax sales, priority. HF 369.

Real property improvements, torts. HF 572 – similar to HF 2094.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 629.

Joint tenancies of real property. SF 2091. Approved 4-3-14.

REAP (RESOURCES ENHANCEMENT AND PROTECTION) FUND

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13. Resources enhancement and protection fund, celebrations and education appropriations. HF 2150.

REAP fund 25th anniversary resolution. HR 119. Adopted by House.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

REASONABLE FORCE

Reasonable force, justifiable use. HF 57 – companion to SF 255 – both similar to SF 96 – all similar to HF 2113 and SF 2224, which are companion.

REBUILD IOWA INFRASTRUCTURE FUND

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

RECIPROCITY

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2124 – companion to HF 2311 – both similar to SF 2271. SF 2271 approved 4-3-14.

RECORDS — see also OPEN RECORDS AND MEETINGS

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Adoption records. SF 2025 – companion to HF 2042 – both similar to SF 2207.

Mortgage contact information. HF 2035.

Library circulation records, parents and guardians. HF 2055.

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Approved 3-26-14.

Public records fees. HF 2394.

Health Care

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2116.

Community mental health center, digital records. HF 2306.

RECREATION AREAS

Natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, sales tax increase. HF 92 – companion to SF 268 – both similar to HF 2470.

Recreation and conservation matters, DNR. SF 272 - companion to HF 523.

Recreational use of private land, liability. SF 413 – companion to HF 605.

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Approved 6-17-13.

Recreational trails, municipal liability. SF 2063.

RECREATION VEHICLES

Car hauler license. HF 2198 - similar to HF 2447.

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Approved 5-30-14.

RECYCLING

Wastewater treatment, sales tax exemption. HF 228 - SF 242 - HF 645 - all companion.

White goods recycling program, HF 2212.

Vehicle scrapping, licensing of recyclers. HF 2332 – similar to SF 2250. SF 2250 approved 3-26-14.

REDISTRICTING

Redistricting, county supervisor plans. HF 396.

REFRIGERATION EQUIPMENT

Plumbing board. HF 260.

REFUGEES

Refugee family support services, community navigators. SF 2176 – companion to HF 2283 and SF 2270.

REFUNDS AND REBATES

Raceway facility sales tax rebate. HF 2281 – similar to HF 2464.

REGENTS, BOARD OF

Living wage study. HF 20.

Higher education chancellor. SF 136.

Regents board transparency. HF 377.

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

Regents university additional outpost. HF 436.

Board of regents overtime pay reporting. HF 462.

University employee classification for benefits. HF 479.

Regents board, transparency and accountability. SF 407.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Urban agriculture academy bill. HF 2210 – same as HF 2424.

Veterans education credits. HF 2224.

Concurrent enrollment weighting for regents and independent colleges. HF 2248.

Regents universities, administrative savings. HF 2342.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Approved 5-30-14.

Buildings and Facilities

Solar power at regents institutions, appropriation. SF 2005 – companion to HF 2203.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Tuition

National guard members, free in-state university tuition. SF 54.

Postsecondary education tuition option for immigrants. SF 80 – similar to HF 183.

Regents institution tuition and fees, pay forward program. SF 2029 – companion to HF 2153.

REGIONAL PROGRAMS

Mental health county and regional services to school children. HF 97.

State service district alignments. HF 2024.

REGISTRIES

Employment background check efficiencies. HF 218.

Child abuse differential response. HF $415-\mathrm{similar}$ to HF 590. HF 590 approved 5-24-13.

Mechanic's lien, HF 564.

REHABILITATION

Government buildings, rehabilitation tax credit. SF 428.

Historic preservation tax credits. SF 436. Approved 5-16-13.

RELIGION

Kwanzaa state holiday. HF 277.

Freedom to pray and worship, constitutional amendment. HJR 14.

Affordable Care Act, religious exemption. SF 2153.

Pledge of allegiance resolution. HR 109. Adopted by House.

RELOCATION

Custody modification. HF 2002.

RENEWABLE ENERGY — see also ENERGY

Renewable energy tax credits, extension. SF 30 – similar to SF 2032 and SF 2343. SF 2343 approved 5-30-14.

Renewable energy. HF 422.

Farmer-owned energy, purchase requirements for utilities. SF 315.

Wind and solar energy, grants and loans. SF 414.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. HR 101. Adopted by House.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. SR 101. Adopted by Senate.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. SJR 2001.

Renewable energy incentives. HF 2299 - similar to HF 2391.

Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2333 – similar to SF 2344. SF 2344 approved 5-21-14.

RENTAL PROPERTY

Energy use disclosure for rental properties. HF 56 – same as HF 271.

Residential property residency restrictions. HF 184 - similar to HF 2331.

Rental claims, limitations on judgments. HF 356. Approved 5-9-13.

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Approved 5-9-13.

City water utility liens. HF 524. Approved 5-1-13.

Methamphetamine laboratory, residential housing notification. HF 2341.

Residential property residency restrictions. SF 2304.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Approved 5-30-14.

REPORTERS

Child abuse and adult abuse reporter training. SF 178 – similar to SF 350.

RESEARCH

Lottery games, multiple sclerosis support fund. SF 26.

Regenerative medicine research, tax credit. SF 267 – similar to HF 636.

Juvenile diabetes income tax checkoff, SF 314.

RESIDENCY

Worker shortage loan forgiveness program. HF 27.

Hunting and fishing licenses for disabled veterans, residency. SF 74.

University tuition, resident rates. HF 309 - similar to HF 595.

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

District judicial applicant residency. HF 357.

Education for students in residential settings. HF 594.

National guard educational assistance program changes. HF 2223.

RESIDENT ADVOCATES

Long-term care ombudsman funding. SF 36 – companion to HF 116 and SF 258 – all similar to HF 2118.

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184 – companion to HF 278. SF 184 approved 4-5-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

RESIDENTIAL PROPERTY — see also HOME OWNERSHIP

Campaigning, private property access. HF 6.

Radon testing in schools, new homes. SF 49 - similar to SF 366. SF 366 approved 4 - 17 - 14

Main street or older buildings, property tax assessments. HF 107.

Radon control in residential construction. HF 243.

Household hazardous materials. HF 2007.

Revitalize Iowa's sound economy fund, transportation infrastructure uses. HF 2146.

Residential property residency restrictions. SF 2304.

RESOLUTIONS

Chronic obstructive pulmonary disease resolution. HR 117. Adopted by House.

Athletics

Grinnell college men's basketball team resolution. HR 15. Adopted by House.

Olympic wrestling resolution. HR 20. Adopted by House.

Iowa State University cross country championship resolution. HR 27.

Olympic wrestling resolution. SR 11. Adopted by Senate.

Dan Gable resolution. HR 31. Adopted by House.

Royce White resolution. HR 36. Adopted by House.

Grand View university vikings national football champions resolution. SR 104. Adopted by Senate.

Grandview University Vikings national football champions resolution. HR 107. Adopted by House.

Iowa State University men's basketball tournament title. HR 124. Adopted by House.

Honoring ISU men's basketball team. SR 113. Adopted by Senate.

Honoring golfer Mike McCoy. SR 114. Adopted by Senate.

Designations

Black history month resolution. HR 11. Adopted by House.

Drug courts resolution. HR 21.

Women's history month, March 2013. SR 9. Adopted by Senate.

Women's history month resolution. HR 28. Adopted by House.

Genocide awareness month resolution. HR 34.

Rare disease day resolution. SR 106. Adopted by Senate.

Borlaug statue in U.S. Capitol. SR 108.

Write women into history resolution. HR 110. Adopted by House.

Women's history month, March 2014. SR 110. Adopted by Senate.

School band days resolution. HR 120. Adopted by House.

Federal Government

Paul Ryan Medicare plan opposition resolution. HR 4.

Social security preservation resolution. HR 6.

United States balanced budget, constitutional amendment. SCR 1.

Tenth amendment resolution. SCR 2.

Federal budget resolution. SR 1.

Heavy trucks on interstates resolution. HR 10.

Political calls, national do not call list resolution. HR 12.

Federal wind energy production tax credit resolution. HR 13.

RESOLUTIONS, subhead Federal Government — continued

USS Frank Evans sailors resolution. HR 18.

United States Capitol statue resolution. HJR 10.

Renewable fuel standard resolution. SCR 5. Adopted by Senate.

FEMA resolution. SCR 102 – companion to HCR 105. HCR 105 adopted by House and Senate.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. HR 101. Adopted by House.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. SR 101. Adopted by Senate.

Federal farm bill resolution. HR 102. Adopted by House.

Renewable fuels standard resolution. SJR 2001.

Wind energy, federal tax credit extension. SR 103. Adopted by Senate.

Corporations not persons. HCR 107.

Blue water navy resolution. HR 115.

Coal-fired generation emissions resolution. HR 118.

Egg production in California. HR 123. Adopted by House.

Campaign contributions and corporate funds expenditure resolution. HCR 108.

General Assembly

Selection and appointment of secretaries and pages. HR 1. Adopted by House.

Opening sessions with prayer. HR 2. Adopted by House.

Code of ethics. HR 5. Adopted by House.

Joint rules governing lobbyists. HCR 4 – companion to SCR 3. HCR 4 adopted by House and Senate.

Joint rules. HCR 5. Adopted by House and Senate.

House rules. HR 7. Adopted by House.

Senate code of ethics. SR 3. Adopted by Senate.

Permanent rules of Senate. SR 5. Adopted by Senate.

Compensation of employees for 85th G.A. SCR 4. Adopted by Senate and House.

Adjournment sine die for 2013. SCR 6. Adopted by Senate and House.

Session timetable, changes to joint rules. SCR 101 – companion to HCR 104. SCR 101 adopted by Senate and House.

Legislation consideration by opposite chamber. HCR 106.

Code of ethics, personal financial disclosure reports. HR 112. Adopted by House.

Government oversight investigation resolution. HR 126.

Adjournment sine die for 2014. HCR 109. Adopted by House and Senate.

Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

Honors

Utility worker resolution. HR 3. Adopted by House.

March of dimes resolution. HR 14.

American veterinary medical association sesquicentennial resolution. HR 16. Adopted by House.

Patriot outreach resolution. HR 19.

Prudential spirit of community awards resolution. HR 22.

Small business development centers awards resolution. HR 24. Adopted by House.

All-America cities resolution. HR 25.

Air national guard 133rd test squadron resolution. HR 29. Adopted by House.

Pope Benedict XVI resolution. SR 10.

Pope Francis resolution. SR 12.

Sukup Inc. resolution. HR 30. Adopted by House.

Hoover Award resolution. HR 32. Adopted by House.

Flag Day recognition resolution. HR 33. Adopted by House.

Iowa library for the blind and physically handicapped resolution. HR 35.

Cedar Rapids Kennedy High School resolution. HR 37. Adopted by House.

Cadet nurses resolution. HR 108. Adopted by House.

Pledge of allegiance resolution. HR 109. Adopted by House.

Iowa small business development centers recognition. HR 111.

Ames sesquicentennial. SR 111. Adopted by Senate.

Ames sesquicentennial resolution. HR 116.

REAP fund 25th anniversary resolution. HR 119. Adopted by House.

Dixie Cornell Gebhardt flag week resolution. HR 121. Adopted by House.

Hoover Award winner, Representative Steve Olson. HR 122.

Lineman recognition resolution. HR 125. Adopted by House.

Senator Black retirement resolution. SR 115. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Houser retirement resolution. SR 116. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Boettger retirement resolution. SR 117. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Greiner retirement resolution. SR 118. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Hatch retirement resolution. SR 119. Adopted by Senate.

Vietnam War fatalities resolution. HR 127. Adopted by House.

Honoring John Pollak upon his retirement. SR 120. Adopted by Senate.

International Relations

Visa waiver program inclusion of Taiwan resolution. HR 8.

Support of Israel. SR 2.

Visa waiver program, inclusion of Taiwan. SR 4. Adopted by Senate.

Israel support resolution. HR 9. Adopted by House.

Canada day resolution. SR 102. Adopted by Senate.

Canada day resolution. HR 104. Adopted by House.

Srebrenica genocide resolution. HR 113.

Support of Taiwan. SR 109. Adopted by Senate.

Taiwan bilateral agreement resolution. HR 114. Adopted by House.

Joint Conventions

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, for Governor Branstad to deliver the condition of the state message. HCR 1. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 16, 2013, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial branch message. HCR 2. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Thursday, January 31, 2013, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of the Iowa national guard message. HCR 3. Adopted by House and Senate.

Pioneer Lawmakers resolution. HCR 6. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Tuesday, January 14, 2014, for Governor to deliver condition of the state message. HCR 101. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Joint convention on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, for Major General Timothy Orr to deliver his condition of Iowa National Guard message. HCR 103. Adopted by House and Senate.

Memorials

Wilson creek national battlefield memorial, SR 7.

USS Frank Evans sailors, inclusion on Vietnam Memorial, SR 8.

${\bf RESOLUTIONS} -- continued$

Promotions

Green schools resolution. HR 26.

Fine arts in schools resolution. HR 103. Adopted by House.

Pharmacy prescription drug corporation program resolution. HR 105.

Smith-Lever Act anniversary, extension services. SR 107. Adopted by Senate.

State Agencies

Government oversight investigation authority, veterans home. SR 13.

Racial profiling in corrections. HR 106.

Study Programs

Income tax elimination study. SR 6.

Income tax elimination study. HR 23.

Indigent defense, interim study. SR 105.

Medical cannabis interim study committee. SR 112.

RESOURCES ENHANCEMENT AND PROTECTION FUND — see REAP

REST AREAS

Highway rest area construction. SF 55.

RESTAURANTS — see also FOOD SERVICE ESTABLISHMENTS

Smoking in bars and restaurant patios. SF 263.

RESTITUTION

Restitution to insurance companies. HF 88 - HF 608 - HF 2050 - all similar. Charitable contributions as sentencing option, prohibition. SF 342.

RETAIL

Energy drink sales to minors. HF 432.

Formaldehyde in children's products. SF 2161.

Raceway facility sales tax rebate. HF 2281 - similar to HF 2464.

Triclosan in personal care products, prohibition. SF 2346.

RETIREMENT

School retirement incentives, age requirement. SF 66 – same as SF 220. SF 220 approved 4-3-14.

Military retirement pay, former spouse benefits. SF $206-\mbox{similar}$ to SF 209.

Disability

Peace officers retirement system disability benefits. HF 389.

Pensions

Retirement benefits, tax exemption. SF 104.

Military retirement pay, tax exemption. HF 221 – companion to SF 303 – both similar to SF 207. SF 303 approved 5-26-14.

Retirement benefit limitations, prisoners. HF 321.

Pension income, increasing tax exclusion. SF 424.

Public Systems

Iowa public employees' retirement system, annual review. SF 180.

Peace officers retirement system disability benefits. HF 389.

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327 – companion to HF 589. SF 327 approved 4-5-13.

Municipal police and firefighters pension system, appropriation. SF 378.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed 6-20-13.

411 pension, denial review process. HF 2071.

State employee retirement, defined contribution plan. SF 2126.

Public retirement pension changes, appropriations. SF 2233 – similar to HF 2384.

REVENUE, DEPARTMENT OF

Small claims judgments collection. SF 197.

Department of revenue interest and penalty waiver. SF 218.

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

DOR technical bill. HF 575. Approved 4-24-13.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 585 – same as HF 615. HF 615 approved 5-24-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Administration of tax laws by DOR. SF 432. Approved 5-16-13.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Revenue department technical bill. SF 2272 - similar to HF 2438.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Approved 5-30-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

Income Taxes

Taxpayer trust fund cap removal, rebates. HF 1- companion to SF 86- both similar to SF 107.

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Zoo income tax checkoff, HF 47.

Campaign contributions, state match. HF 276.

Capital gains from sale of corporate stock, income tax exemption. HF 336 – similar to HF 633 and SF 2043.

Solar energy systems, income tax credits. SF 431 – similar to SF 2340. SF 2340 approved 5-30-14.

Military and veterans tax credits, battle area service. HF 2374.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2430.

Property Taxes

Property assessment adjustment for elders. SF 32 – SF 39 – HF 611 – SF 2026 – all similar.

Property tax exemption for seniors. HF 124.

Commercial property tax credits. SF 295. Approved 6-12-13.

Water utility replacement tax. HF 643 – similar to SF 451. SF 451 approved 5-9-13.

Telecommunications property taxes, exemption. SF 454.

Railroad property taxes. HF 2321.

Sales Taxes

Natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, sales tax increase. HF 92 – companion to SF 268 – both similar to HF 2470.

County development sales tax rebate. SF 131.

Streamlined sales taxes, definitions. HF 199 – companion to SF 185. HF 199 approved 3-28-13.

Sales tax nexus, electronic fairness. HF 626.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

Hotel-motel tax. SF 2213.

Streamlined sales taxes. HF 2436. Approved 3-26-14.

RIGHT-OF-WAY

Transmission power lines. HF 2056.

RIGHT TO LIFE

Right to life and personhood amendment. HJR 12.

Abortion prohibition, constitutional amendment. SJR 10.

RIGHT TO WORK — see also LABOR

Right to work, constitutional amendment. HJR 1.

RISE (REVITALIZE IOWA'S SOUND ECONOMY) FUND

Revitalize Iowa's sound economy fund, transportation infrastructure uses. HF 2146.

RIVERS — see also WATER AND WATERCOURSES

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

River restoration plan and report. HF 2477.

ROADS AND HIGHWAYS

Railroad crossings, whistle warning signs. SF 212.

Stop signs at four-way intersections. HF 2064.

Construction and Maintenance

Transportation road fund for critical needs. SF 5.

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

Street assessments. HF 588.

Revitalize Iowa's sound economy fund, transportation infrastructure uses. HF 2146.

Highway lighting requirements, energy efficiency, LEDs. SF 2134.

Vehicle Operation

Golf carts on roads. HF 24 - same as HF 236.

Bicycle passing distance. HF 151.

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 250 - HF 263 - HF 507 - HF 619 - all similar.

Grain elevator cargo, road travel. HF 2229.

Right lane driving restrictions. HF 2294.

Driving on roadways with traffic lanes. SF 2243 – companion to HF 2396.

ROAD USE TAX FUND

Olympic license plates. SF 1.

Traffic camera revenue, deposit in road use tax fund. HF 106 – companion to SF 130.

Road use tax fund revenue, transfer from general fund. SF 154.

Road use tax fund, appropriation from general fund. SF 405.

Transportation appropriations. HF 602. Approved 6-17-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Road funding, annual transfer from general fund. SF 2042 – companion to HF 2201.

County road funding. SF 2072.

Road use tax funds. HJR 2004.

Road use tax fund, surplus or formula funding. HF 2147.

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Approved 5-30-14.

Gas tax alternative, transfer from sales tax revenue. SF 2149.

Road use tax funding. HF 2225.

RULES — see also ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

Joint rules governing lobby ists. HCR $4-{\rm companion}$ to SCR 3. HCR 4 adopted by House and Senate.

House rules. HR 7. Adopted by House.

Permanent rules of Senate. SR 5. Adopted by Senate.

Administrative rules reform. HF 586. Approved 5-24-13.

Session timetable, changes to joint rules. SCR 101 – companion to HCR 104. SCR 101 adopted by Senate and House.

Legislation consideration by opposite chamber. HCR 106.

Licensee discipline and governing boards. HF $2157-\mathrm{same}$ as HF 2385.

RURAL HEALTH CARE

Chiropractic rural care loan repayment program. SF 117.

RURAL IMPROVEMENTS

Urban and rural collaboration. HF 208.

Rural microbusiness investment program. HF 270.

Rural improvement zones, sunset. HF 606 - similar to SF 2003.

Real property enhancement fund. HF 2057 - companion to SF 2085.

County improvement districts, revenues. SF 2052.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

RURAL WATER DISTRICTS

Rural water providers. HF 516 – similar to HF 2192 and SF 2165.

SAFETY STANDARDS

Railroad walkways. HF 273.

School safety plan, kindergarten through postsecondary. HF 284.

SALARIES — see also COMPENSATION

Board of regents overtime pay reporting. HF 462.

SALES, SERVICES, AND USE TAX

Natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, sales tax increase. HF 92 - companion to SF 268 - both similar to HF 2470.

Bingo sales tax rate. SF 126.

County development sales tax rebate. SF 131.

Streamlined sales taxes, definitions. HF 199 – companion to SF 185. HF 199 approved 3-28-13.

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Food banks building materials sales tax refund. HF 600.

Sales tax nexus, electronic fairness, HF 626.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Income tax elimination, sales tax increase. SF 448.

Gas tax alternative, transfer from sales tax revenue. SF 2149.

Raceway facility sales tax rebate. HF 2281 – similar to HF 2464.

Streamlined sales taxes. HF 2436. Approved 3-26-14.

Car racing facility, sales tax rebate, out-of-state ownership. SF 2341 – companion to HF 2451. SF 2341 approved 4-2-14.

SALES TAX — continued

Exemptions

Investment counseling, sales tax exemption. HF 52 – companion to SF 108 – both similar to companions HF 2066 and SF 2088.

Agricultural ATV sales tax exemption. HF 111 - similar to HF 598.

Textbook sales tax exemption. HF 125.

Health club facilities, sales tax exemption. SF 129.

Wastewater treatment, sales tax exemption. HF 228 - SF 242 - HF 645 - all companion.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

Environmental testing services, sales tax exemption. HF 305 – companion to SF 455.

Off-duty peace office services, sales tax exemption. HF 337.

All-terrain vehicles sales tax exemption. HF 577.

City projects, sales tax exemption. HF 601.

Hydroelectricity property, sales tax exemption. HF 630 – companion to SF 444. HF 630 approved 5-1-13.

Water districts exemption from sales and property taxes. HF 2340.

Food banks, sales tax exemption. SF 2323 - same as SF 2356.

Consumables for businesses, sales tax exemption. SF 2336 – similar to HF 2443.

Fuel trailers and seed tenders sales tax exemption. HF 2446. Approved 5-30-14.

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Approved 5-30-14.

Local Taxes — see also TAXES, subhead Local Option

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

SALVAGE

Vehicle scrapping, licensing of recyclers. HF 2332 – similar to SF 2250. SF 2250 approved 3-26-14.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Approved 5-30-14.

SCHOLARSHIPS

Students with disabilities scholarship program. HF 2126.

SCHOOL BUDGET REVIEW COMMITTEE

Students attendance in public schools. HF 2038.

SCHOOL FOUNDATION PROGRAM

School foundation percentage increase (2.5%). HF 2.

Categorical allowable growth at 4% for 2013–2014 school year. SF 51.

Allowable growth at 4% for 2013–2014 school year. SF 52.

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

School district budget certification timeline. HF 141.

Categorical allowable growth of 4% for 2014–2015 school year. SF 161.

Allowable growth of 4% for 2014–2015 school year. SF 162.

Preschool administration funding. HF 255 – HF 2119 – HF 2390 – all similar.

Allowable growth for science, technology, engineering, and math funding. HF 434.

Property tax reform. HF 609.

Financial literacy. HF 646.

Schools supplemental state aid. HF 2068.

Allowable growth of 6% for 2015–2016 school year. HF 2078 – companion to SF 2079.

Categorical growth of 6% for $2015{-}2016$ school year. HF 2079 – companion to SF 2077.

School district shared operations, supplementary weighting. HF 2103 – similar to SF 2269 and HF 2271.

School district cost per pupil expended study. HF 2184.

Supplemental state aid in the biennium (2%). HF 2194.

SCHOOLS

General educational development appropriation. HF 459.

Education reform. SF 423.

Cedar Rapids Kennedy High School resolution. HR 37. Adopted by House.

School band days resolution. HR 120. Adopted by House.

Administrators

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

Services reform for students with blindness or deafness. HF 145.

School student retention in grade 3, exception. HF 156.

Bullying, HF 187.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Public school administration, identify bureaucratic waste and excess. HF 2037.

Public school data reporting. HF 2060.

Erin's law. HF 2085.

Supplemental weighting for shared positions. HF 2089.

Administrator professional development. HF 2269.

Alternative Programs

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

Area Education Agencies — see also AREA EDUCATION AGENCIES

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

School district budget certification timeline. HF 141.

Competency-based education. HF 365.

Public school administration, identify bureaucratic waste and excess. HF 2037.

Supplemental weighting for shared positions. HF 2089.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Approved 4-10-14.

Attendance

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

School attendance. HF 28.

School whole grade sharing agreements, funding requirements. SF 120 – same as SF 321.

Compulsory preschool. HF 144 – same as HF 351. HF 351 approved 4-26-13.

School compulsory attendance age. HF 204.

Schools recess for Martin Luther King Jr. holiday. HF 295.

University tuition, resident rates. HF 309 – similar to HF 595.

School start date waiver. HF 315.

School choice, private instruction, dual enrollment. SF 277.

School instructional time, days to hours, HF 352.

School day and instructional hours, 30 hours minimum per week. SF 2018 – similar to HF 2170.

SCHOOLS, subhead Attendance — continued

Students attendance in public schools. HF 2038.

Dropout prevention program. SF 2062.

Extended learning time grant program, middle schools. HF 2193 – similar to SF 2229.

Boards

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Student transportation and bus code corrections. HF 455.

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

Bullying and harassment, online reporting by schools. SF 2016.

School board vacancies, elections. SF 2037.

Breakfast and Lunch Programs

School breakfast program assessments. SF 279 – same as SF 392.

Free and reduced lunch supplementary weighting. SF 2226.

Budgets — see also SCHOOL FOUNDATION PROGRAM

Property tax equity and relief fund, school district property tax replacement fund. SF 53.

School district budget certification timeline. HF 141.

Bullying, HF 187.

School bus sensor retrofit. HF 188.

Special education services. HF 203.

Public school administration, identify bureaucratic waste and excess. HF 2037.

Schools supplemental state aid. HF 2068.

Allowable growth of 6% for 2015–2016 school year. HF 2078 – companion to SF 2079.

Categorical growth of 6% for 2015–2016 school year. HF 2079 – companion to SF 2077

School district replacement payments for 2015–2016. SF 2078.

Buses/Transportation

School bus purchasing, state option. HF 4 – same as HF 456.

School physical plant and equipment levy uses, bus repairs. SF 87 – same as SF 219.

School bus sensor retrofit. HF 188.

School transportation reimbursement assistance program. HF 207.

School transportation levy. HF 266 – similar to HF 559.

Student transportation and bus code corrections. HF 455.

School bus safety, inspections. SF 339.

School bus stop arm pilot program. HF 610.

School transportation, safe routes, appropriation. SF 2097.

Seat belts on school buses. HF 2117.

School bus passing offenses. HF 2265.

School transportation costs and budget review committee duties. HF 2360.

Career Programs

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Class Size

Class size, early literacy extension. HF 157 – similar to SF 319.

School classroom placement of siblings. HF 2188.

Curriculum

School second language requirement. HF 89.

Finance literacy, school requirements, HF 148.

Agriculture education. HF 202.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

School solar generation fund. HF 314 - similar to HF 497.

School curriculum, declaration of independence. HF 341 – same as HF 515.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Social studies curriculum in schools. HF 423.

Financial literacy. HF 646.

Fine arts in schools resolution. HR 103. Adopted by House.

Erin's law. HF 2085.

Student achievement assessments. HF 2105.

School educational standards, local control. HF 2140 – SF 2123 – HF 2204 – HF 2205 – SF 2181 – HF 2439 – all similar.

Student assessments. HF 2141.

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

English language learners. HF 2252.

Financial literacy curriculum in schools. SF 2219 - same as SF 2258.

Fine arts in core curriculum. SF 2286.

Districts

Parent empowerment petitions for school intervention. SF 2.

School bus purchasing, state option. HF 4 – same as HF 456.

Changes to open enrollment law. HF 17.

School attendance. HF 28.

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Nonpublic schools, independent accreditation. HF 113.

School transportation reimbursement assistance program. HF 207.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

School building high performance certification. HF 237.

Preschool administration funding. HF 255 – HF 2119 – HF 2390 – all similar.

School transportation levy. HF 266 - similar to HF 559.

Public school building energy audit. HF 283.

School district home rule, constitutional amendment. SJR 6.

School instructional time, days to hours. HF 352.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Social studies curriculum in schools. HF 423.

Commotio cordis awareness for child athletes. HF 461.

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

Area education agency choice, contiguity. SF 2049.

Erin's law. HF 2085.

Supplemental weighting for shared positions. HF 2089.

School educational standards, local control. HF 2140 – SF 2123 – HF 2204 – HF 2205 – SF 2181 – HF 2439 – all similar.

School district cost per pupil expended study. HF 2184.

School display of national motto. HF 2282.

School transportation costs and budget review committee duties. HF 2360.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Approved 4-10-14.

Driver Education — see also DRIVER EDUCATION

Driver education, peace officers as teachers. SF 273.

Driver's education by peace officer. HF 401 – same as HF 532 – both similar to SF 2113.

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

Elections

Elections, substantive changes. HF 520.

SCHOOLS — continued

Employees — see also subhead Teachers below

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

School employee background checks. SF 48 - similar to SF 338.

School retirement incentives, age requirement. SF 66 – same as SF 220. SF 220 approved 4-3-14.

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

School guidance counselor licensing. HF 126.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

School employee energy efficiency training. HF 241.

School resource officer training. HF 438.

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. SF 2357 – companion to HF 2474.

Enrollment and Weighting

Changes to open enrollment law. HF 17.

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

School whole grade sharing agreements, funding requirements. SF 120 – same as SF 321.

School weighting for at-risk students. SF 156.

English language learners, school funding, years of instruction. SF 266 – similar to SF 404.

Allowable growth for science, technology, engineering, and math funding. HF 434.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

School finance, whole grade sharing. SF 2056 – similar to HF 2272. SF 2056 approved 3-26-14.

Supplemental weighting for shared positions. HF 2089.

English language learners program extension. SF 2096 – companion to HF 2162.

School district shared operations, supplementary weighting. HF $2103-{\rm similar}$ to SF 2269 and HF 2271.

School district cost per pupil expended study. HF 2184.

School classroom placement of siblings. HF 2188.

Supplemental state aid in the biennium (2%). HF 2194.

Concurrent enrollment weighting for regents and independent colleges. HF 2248. School at-risk weighting. HF 2255.

Free and reduced lunch supplementary weighting. SF 2226.

Extracurricular Activities

Minor's license use for driving to extracurricular activities. SF 2228. Approved 3-26-14.

Funds and Grant Programs

School foundation percentage increase (2.5%). HF 2.

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

School district shared operations extension. HF 96 – similar to HF 140 and HF 472, which are same. HF 472 approved 4-24-13.

School investment of future farmers of America moneys. HF 227 – similar to HF 533. HF 533 approved 4-25-13.

School solar generation fund. HF 314 – similar to HF 497.

Education savings grants. SF 265- SF 323- HF 2090- SF 2154- all similar. DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Student philanthropy accounts. SF 2006 – similar to SF 2129.

Dropout prevention program. SF 2062.

Extended learning time grant program, middle schools. HF 2193 - similar to SF 2229

Radon, HF 2412.

Health Care/Nurses

Epinephrine pens in schools. HF 29 – HF 551 – HF 2044 – HF 2167 – HF 2392 – all similar.

Nurse staffing plan. HF 31.

Vision screening for school children. SF 419 – similar to HF 548. SF 419 approved 4-26-13.

Infrastructure and Buildings

School building high performance certification. HF 237.

School employee energy efficiency training. HF 241.

Public school building energy audit. HF 283.

School leadership in energy and environmental design incentives. HF 326.

Green schools resolution. HR 26.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Radon testing and mitigation, schools. HF 2152 – similar to SF 2127 and SF 2262, which are same.

School safety and security, bond funding. SF 2136.

School display of national motto. HF 2282.

Levies

School physical plant and equipment levy uses, bus repairs. SF 87 – same as SF 219.

School transportation levy. HF 266 - similar to HF 559.

Nonpublic Schools

Nonpublic schools, independent accreditation. HF 113.

School instructional time, days to hours. HF 352.

Students with disabilities scholarship program. HF 2126.

Parents

Educational setting of children. HF 109 - same as HF 537.

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

School student retention in grade 3, exception. HF 156.

School activity leave from employment for parent-teacher conferences. HF 407.

Bullying and harassment, parental notification by school. SF 2061.

Postsecondary Instruction

Textbook sales tax exemption. HF 125.

Education reform. HF 142.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

Education remediation council in DOE. HF 414.

Higher education tuition income tax deduction. HF 2139.

Concurrent enrollment weighting for regents and independent colleges. HF 2248.

Preschool

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Compulsory preschool. HF 144 – same as HF 351. HF 351 approved 4-26-13.

Preschool administration funding. HF 255 – HF 2119 – HF 2390 – all similar.

Preschool funding increased. HF 2104.

Universal preschool. HF 2263.

Preschool expansion incentive, state aid. SF 2268 – similar to SF 2351.

SCHOOLS — continued

Reorganization and Sharing

School finance, whole grade sharing. SF 2056 – similar to HF 2272. SF 2056 approved 3-26-14.

School district shared operations, supplementary weighting. HF 2103 – similar to SF 2269 and HF 2271.

Safety

Radon testing in schools, new homes. SF 49 - similar to SF 366. SF 366 approved 4 - 17 - 14

Weapons on school grounds, permit holders. HF 169 - companion to SF 251.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

School bus sensor retrofit. HF 188.

Anti-violence Act, public safety in schools, mental health, firearms. SF 233.

School safety plan, kindergarten through postsecondary. HF 284.

Weapons, carrying without permit, intoxication. SF 252 – similar to HF 2284.

School safety plans, development by districts. SF 320.

School resource officer training. HF 438.

Bullying of school students. HF 593.

School bus stop arm pilot program. HF 610.

Radon testing and mitigation, schools. HF 2152 – similar to SF 2127 and SF 2262, which are same.

School safety and security, bond funding. SF 2136.

Bullying in schools. HF 2227.

Antibullying policies, safe schools, training. SF 2318 – similar to HF 2409.

Radon. HF 2412.

Special Education

Services reform for students with blindness or deafness. HF 145.

Special education services. HF 203.

Dyslexia education reform. SF 2022.

Area education agency programs, competitive bidding. SF 2050.

Dyslexia definition, screening, instruction. SF 2070 – similar to SF 2319. SF 2319 approved 4-9-14.

Students with disabilities scholarship program. HF 2126.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Sports

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Commotio cordis awareness for child athletes. HF 461.

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. SF 2357 – companion to HF 2474.

Students

Changes to open enrollment law. HF 17.

School attendance. HF 28.

Epinephrine pens in schools. HF 29 – HF 551 – HF 2044 – HF 2167 – HF 2392 – all similar.

School uniforms. SF 56.

Bullying and parental accountability. HF 143.

School student retention in grade 3, exception. HF 156.

Bullying, HF 187.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Education remediation council in DOE. HF 414.

Home school tuition credit, HF 464.

Student philanthropy accounts. SF 2006 – similar to SF 2129.

Students attendance in public schools. HF 2038.

Student achievement assessments, HF 2105.

Educational examiners rule nullification, prohibited conduct. HJR 2003.

Student assessments. HF 2141.

School district cost per pupil expended study. HF 2184.

School classroom placement of siblings. HF 2188.

Bullying in schools. HF 2227.

Suicide prevention, trauma informed care, teacher training. SF 2173 – companion to SF 2261 – both similar to HF 2245.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Approved 4-10-14.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Approved 3-26-14.

Teachers — see also TEACHERS

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Suicide prevention, school training. SF 216 – companion to HF 327 – both similar to SF 337.

Praxis II requirements for practitioner preparation. HF 403.

School activity leave from employment for parent-teacher conferences. HF 407.

Montessori teacher pathway and endorsement. HF 2045.

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Approved 3-26-14.

Technology

Social media privacy. HF 127.

Bullying. HF 187.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

Textbooks and Supplies

Textbook sales tax exemption. HF 125.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

Tuition

School tuition organization tax credit. HF 466 – similar to HF 625. HF 625 approved 6-11-13.

SCIENCE

County property tax levies for cultural facilities. SF 173.

Allowable growth for science, technology, engineering, and math funding. HF 434.

SEARCH AND SEIZURE

Strip searches. HF 2174.

Drunk driving, enforcement through blood or urine specimens. SF 2142.

Drone regulation. SF 2157 – similar to SF 2314.

Unreasonable searches and seizures protection, warrants. SF 2172.

SEAT BELTS

Motor vehicle seat restraint requirements. HF 23.

Child restraint devices in vehicles, enforcement against parents. SF 2008.

Seat belts on school buses. HF 2117.

SECRETARY OF STATE

Mechanic's liens. HF 258 – companion to SF 360 – both similar to HF 565. HF 565 approved 5-9-13.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Business filings with secretary of state, fee reductions. HF 580.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Nonprofit bylaws, filing requirement. HF 2138.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Corporations. HF 2325. Approved 4-3-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

SECURITY

Off-duty peace office services, sales tax exemption. HF 337.

School resource officer training. HF 438.

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Approved 4-3-14.

SEED CAPITAL

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 585 – same as HF 615. HF 615 approved 5-24-13.

Seed capital and entrepreneur assistance. SF 2236.

SEIZURE AND FORFEITURE

Weapons and public emergencies. HF 74.

Weapons disposition, seizure by law enforcement. HF $75 - \mathrm{SF}\ 105 - \mathrm{HF}\ 536 - \mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{similar}.$

Seized property claims. HF 132 – companion to SF 188. SF 188 approved 3-28-13.

SENATE

United States seventeenth amendment repeal resolution. HJR 2008.

Honors

Senator Black retirement resolution. SR 115. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Houser retirement resolution. SR 116. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Boettger retirement resolution. SR 117. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Greiner retirement resolution. SR 118. Adopted by Senate.

Senator Hatch retirement resolution. SR 119. Adopted by Senate.

Rules

Joint rules governing lobbyists. HCR 4 – companion to SCR 3. HCR 4 adopted by House and Senate.

Joint rules. HCR 5. Adopted by House and Senate.

Senate code of ethics. SR 3. Adopted by Senate.

Permanent rules of Senate. SR 5. Adopted by Senate.

SENIOR LIVING

Senior living coordinating unit reinstatement. SF 2028.

SENTENCES

Sex offenders, elimination of earned time, SF 62.

Chemical castration, SF 64.

Youthful offenders, judgment, sentencing. SF 288 – companion to HF 393. SF 288 approved 4-24-13.

Forcible felonies, habitual offender sentences. SF 2073.

Criminal offenders, good behavior application. HF 2208 – similar to HF 2253.

Mandatory minimum sentences for juveniles. SF 2309.

SEPTIC TANKS

Septic tanks, county regulation. HF 2081.

SERVICES WAIVERS

Home and community-based services waiver policy, DHS. SF 351 – companion to HF 554. SF 351 approved 4-5-13.

Home and community-based services waivers, ongoing exception. SF $2081-\mathrm{same}$ as SF 2227.

SESQUICENTENNIALS

American veterinary medical association sesquicentennial resolution. HR 16. Adopted by House.

Ames sesquicentennial. SR 111. Adopted by Senate.

Ames sesquicentennial resolution. HR 116.

SEWAGE TREATMENT

Wastewater treatment, sales tax exemption. HF 228 - SF 242 - HF 645 - all companion.

Sewage disposal system inspections and title abstracts. HF 491 – companion to SF 390. SF 390 approved 4-5-13.

Septic tanks, county regulation. HF 2081.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183 – companion to SF 2170. HF 2183 approved 4-10-14.

SEX OFFENDERS

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Sex offender placement in elder care facilities. HF 53 – similar to HF 552.

Sex offenders in long-term care facilities. SF 35 – HF 137 – SF 198 – HF 2122 – all similar

Sex offenders, elimination of earned time, SF 62.

Sex offender tracking, monitoring. SF 63.

Chemical castration. SF 64.

Sex offender notification in health facilities. HF 206.

Long-term care facility for aggressive persons, study. SF 2057.

Statute of limitation for sexual offenses against minor victims. SF 2150.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Approved 4-3-14.

Registry

Criminal background checks, ice cream truck drivers. HF 55 – companion to SF 149 – both similar to HF 540.

School employee background checks. SF 48 – similar to SF 338.

Missing children, sex offenders, law enforcement. SF 326.

Sex offender requirements. HF 2127.

Sex offender registration. HF 2154.

Criminal offenders, good behavior application. HF 2208 – similar to HF 2253.

SEXUAL ABUSE

Domestic and sexual violence. HF 103.

Sexual abuse, fourth degree, third degree. SF 385.

Erin's law. HF 2085.

Sexual assault cases, victim identity. HF 2115 – similar to HF 2136.

Disorderly conduct, sexual exposure. HF 2144.

Sexual abuse of minors, statute of limitations. SF 2109.

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2111 – similar to SF 2321. SF 2321 approved 4-3-14.

Human trafficking, prostitution, sexual exploitation of minor. HF 2309 – similar to SF 2311. SF 2311 approved 4-24-14.

Sexting, exploitation of minors. SF 2274.

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. SF 2357 – companion to HF 2474.

SEXUAL ACTIVITY

Sex act definition. SF 298. Approved 4-24-13.

Human trafficking. HF 2254.

SEXUAL HARASSMENT

Erin's law. HF 2085.

SHAREHOLDERS

Business corporation Act. HF 469 – similar to SF 398. HF 469 approved 4-5-13. Business corporation amendments. SF 2200 – companion to HF 2277. SF 2200 approved 3-26-14.

Mutual-to-stock insurance company conversions. HF 2416.

SHERIFFS — see also COUNTIES, subhead Sheriffs

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

Civil service and veterans preference. HF 453.

Bailiffs covered by IPERS. HF 2013.

Sex offender requirements. HF 2127.

Sex offender registration. HF 2154.

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Approved 4-10-14.

SHOPLIFTING

Shoplifting, under legal age expungement. HF 2250.

SHORTHAND REPORTERS

Court fees and receipts. HF 120 - similar to SF 318. SF 318 approved 4-24-13. Court reporter ethics. SF 2114.

SIBLINGS

Grandparent rights. HF 343.

School classroom placement of siblings. HF 2188.

SICK LEAVE

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

Paid sick leave for employees. SF 2245.

SIGNS

National pollutant discharge elimination system signage. SF 24 – similar to SF 176.

Railroad crossings, whistle warning signs. SF 212.

SLAUGHTERHOUSES

Horse slaughter for human consumption, prohibition. SF 2178.

SLEDDING

Sledding, municipal tort liability. HF 72 – same as HF 158.

SMALL BUSINESSES

Small businesses development. HF 15.

Self-employment assistance, unemployment compensation. SF 17.

Energy bank loan programs. HF 70.

Rural microbusiness investment program. HF 270.

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324 – companion to SF 356. HF 324 approved 3-28-13.

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Small business development centers awards resolution. HR 24. Adopted by House. Economic development program changes. SF 2180 – companion to HF 2352 and

HF 2445 – all similar to SF 2354 and SF 2359. SF 2359 approved 5-30-14.

Iowa small business development centers recognition. HR 111.

Health Insurance

Iowa health insurance exchange. SF 72 – same as SF 375 – both similar to SF 2112 and SF 2253.

Small business health care tax credit. SF 412 - similar to SF 449.

SMALL CLAIMS

Small claims judgments collection. SF 197.

Small claims jurisdictional amount. HF 248.

SMOKING

Smoking ban in casinos. SF 113 – companion to HF 297.

Smoking in bars and restaurant patios. SF 263.

Smoking ban in casinos, licensing regulation. HF 411.

Smoking on grounds of care facilities. HF 2457.

SNOWMOBILES

Recreation and conservation matters, DNR. SF 272 – companion to HF 523.

County recorders technical. HF 2267.

Snowmobile registration and operation. SF 2300.

SOCIAL MEDIA — see also ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS

Social media privacy. HF 127.

Social media privacy, employer restrictions. HF 272 – similar to HF 2339.

SOCIAL SECURITY

Minimum wage increase. HF 39 – SF 334 – HF 2011 – SF 2039 – HF 2292 – all similar.

SOCIAL SECURITY — continued

Government benefits, social security number verification. SF 43 – same as SF 175.

Social security preservation resolution. HR 6.

Retirement benefits, tax exemption. SF 104.

Unclaimed life insurance, HF 2333.

SOCIAL WORKERS

Social worker loan repayment program. SF 330 - companion to HF 441.

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION

Urban and rural collaboration. HF 208.

Soil secretaries in counties. HF 480.

Agricultural conservation projects, appropriation. SF 400.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13.

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Watershed improvement grants. HF 2001 – same as HF 2345.

Great lakes clean water initiative, fund. SF 2218.

Iowa conservation economy fund. HF 2322.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

SOLAR ENERGY — see also ENERGY

Solar power at U of I, appropriation. SF 4.

Solar energy property tax credit. HF 48.

Solar energy purchasing goals, utilities. HF 313.

School solar generation fund. HF 314 – similar to HF 497.

Wind and solar energy, grants and loans. SF 414.

Solar energy systems, income tax credits. SF 431 – similar to SF 2340. SF 2340 approved 5-30-14.

Solar power at regents institutions, appropriation. SF 2005 – companion to HF

Utility solar portfolio standard, solar garden program. SF 2107.

Utility solar portfolio standard. HF 2166.

SOLICITATION

Political calls, national do not call list resolution, HR 12.

SOLID WASTE

Solid waste stewardship report. HF 123.

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2013 – similar to SF 2212. SF 2212 approved 4-3-14.

Real property enhancement fund. HF 2057 – companion to SF 2085.

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2069.

Solid waste diversion, state incentives. HF 2240.

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2346. Approved 3-26-14.

SOVEREIGNTY

Health insurance federal mandates, state exemption. SF 47 – same as SF 82. Intrastate commerce, federal authority. SF 60.

Health care mandate nullification. SF 81 – companion to HF 178.

Tenth amendment resolution. SCR 2.

Right to possess firearms, unenforceability of federal laws. HF 170- companion to SF 254.

SPECIAL EDUCATION — see also SCHOOLS, subhead Special Education

Special education services. HF 203.

Students with disabilities scholarship program. HF 2126.

SPEED LIMITS

Highway speed limit of 60 mph. SF 11.

Moped speed increase. SF 2059 – same as SF 2192. SF 2192 approved 3-26-14. Public oversight for lowering of speed limits. HF 2177.

SPORTS

Fantasy football league prizes. HF 378.

Olympic wrestling resolution. SR 11. Adopted by Senate.

Fantasy sports gambling. HF $2128-\mathrm{SF}\ 2148-\mathrm{HF}\ 2383-\mathrm{all}\ \mathrm{companion}.$

Sport referees, assaults. SF 2158.

Coaches

Concussion protection for all. HF 69.

Dan Gable resolution. HR 31. Adopted by House.

Players

Commotio cordis awareness for child athletes. HF 461.

Recreation league youth sports injury prevention training. HF 474.

Royce White resolution. HR 36. Adopted by House.

Teams

Grinnell college men's basketball team resolution. HR 15. Adopted by House.

Olympic wrestling resolution. HR 20. Adopted by House.

Iowa State University cross country championship resolution. HR 27.

Grand View university vikings national football champions resolution. SR 104. Adopted by Senate.

Grandview University Vikings national football champions resolution. HR 107. Adopted by House.

ISU men's basketball tournament title. HR 124. Adopted by House.

Honoring ISU men's basketball team. SR 113. Adopted by Senate.

SPOUSES

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

STATE CAPITOL — see CAPITOL COMPLEX

STATE GOVERNMENT

Kwanzaa state holiday. HF 277.

State employment protocols, contracts, whistleblowers, bonuses. SF 2358.

Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

Agencies

Administrative rules over reach. HF 65 – same as HF 517 – both similar to SF 168.

Administrative law judges under department of management. HF 262.

Debt setoff procedures for state agency or political subdivision. HF 380.

Government efficiency, information technology. SF 396. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

STATE GOVERNMENT, subhead Agencies — continued

State implementation of federal law. HF 2036.

Fee increase notification. HF 2058 - similar to HF 2274.

State employee job change, benefits, HF 2156.

Licensee discipline and governing boards. HF 2157 – same as HF 2385.

Electronic government communications, common database. SF 2162 – similar to SF 2280.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288 – similar to SF 2235. HF 2288 approved 3-26-14.

Buildings and Property

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

Public essential action and construction endowment. HF 363.

Contracts and Purchases

Project labor agreements. HF 21.

Competitive bidding preference, Iowa-based businesses. SF 15 – companion to HF 93 – both similar to SF 170.

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Fair share. HF 35.

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2083 – companion to SF 2139.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288 – similar to SF 2235. HF 2288 approved 3-26-14.

Prison industries and private enterprise competition. HF 2382.

Local food growers assistance. HF 2426.

Departments — see also individual departments

Property rights, United Nations agenda 21. HF 66.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307 – companion to SF 289. HF 307 approved 4-5-13.

State government reorganization, fewer departments. HF 2026.

Employees — see also EMPLOYEES, STATE

Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Approved 4-5-13.

Employment discrimination, credit scores and home ownership. HF 233.

E-verify requirement for state employment. HF 368 – similar to SF 2171.

Bonus pay, state moratorium. HF 379.

Collective bargaining wage negotiations. HF 424.

Employment of persons with a criminal record. HF 425.

University employee classification for benefits. HF 479.

State employee award of relief, penalties for employees at fault. SF 2045.

State employment, false allegations. HF 2137.

State employee job change, benefits. HF 2156.

Personnel settlement agreements, permanent law. HF 2462.

Reorganization

State service district alignments. HF 2024.

State agency realignment study, functional reallocation. HF 2025.

Vehicles

Energy efficiency, state agencies. HF 59.

Biological grease use by state vehicles. HF 2155.

STATE PARKS

State parks and campgrounds, reduced admission prices. HF 42.

State park volunteers, liability. HF 2397. Approved 3-26-14.

STATE SYMBOLS

Harlan statue, move to Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 7 – companion to SJR 4 – both similar to HJR 13. HJR 13 approved 5-15-13.

United States Capitol statue resolution. HJR 10.

Dixie Cornell Gebhardt flag week resolution. HR 121. Adopted by House.

STATUTE OF LIMITATIONS — see LIMITATION OF ACTIONS

STOCKS

Employee stock ownership plan assistance and promotion. HF 129. Mutual-to-stock insurance company conversions. HF 2416.

STORAGE TANKS

Propane gas infrastructure. HF 2400.

STREETS — see also CITIES, subhead Roads and Streets

Street assessments. HF 588.

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AND TEACHER QUALITY PROGRAM

Student achievement assessments. HF 2105.

STUDENTS — see also SCHOOLS, subhead Students

Epinephrine pens in schools. HF 29 – HF 551 – HF 2044 – HF 2167 – HF 2392 – all similar.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Education for students in residential settings. HF 594.

Student achievement assessments. HF 2105.

Educational examiners rule nullification, prohibited conduct. HJR 2003.

School classroom placement of siblings. HF 2188.

Bullying in schools. HF 2227.

Intern employment protection. HF 2228.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Approved 3-26-14.

Attendance

School attendance, HF 28.

Students attendance in public schools. HF 2038.

SUBPOENAS

Payday lending, subpoena authority. SF 135.

Service of process of public employees in criminal cases. SF 2188.

Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

SUBSTANCE ABUSE

Block grants. HF 614. Approved 6-17-13.

Family treatment court. HF 2251.

SUICIDE

Suicide prevention, school training. SF 216 – companion to HF 327 – both similar to SF 337.

Suicide prevention, trauma informed care, teacher training. SF 2173 – companion to SF 2261 – both similar to HF 2245.

SUPPLEMENTARY ASSISTANCE

School transportation reimbursement assistance program. HF 207.

SUPREME COURT

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187 – companion to HF 213. SF 187 approved 3-28-13.

Judicial applicant residency. HF 310.

Joint convention on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, for Chief Justice Mark Cady to deliver his condition of the judicial system address. HCR 102. Adopted by House and Senate.

Family courts. HF 2185.

SURCHARGES

Sexual offense law enforcement initiative surcharge. HF 136.

Drug abuse resistance education surcharge. HF 231.

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 510 – companion to SF 421 – both similar to HF 644. HF 644 approved 5-24-13.

SURGERY

Ambulatory surgical centers licensure. HF 581 – same as HF 617.

SURTAX

Income tax, alternative system for individuals. HF 3 – similar to HF 478.

SURVEILLANCE

Human trafficking, wire taps. HF 426 - similar to SF 2098.

Drone regulation. SF 2157 – similar to SF 2314.

TAIWAN

Visa waiver program inclusion of Taiwan resolution. HR 8.

Visa waiver program, inclusion of Taiwan. SR 4. Adopted by Senate.

Support of Taiwan. SR 109. Adopted by Senate.

Taiwan bilateral agreement resolution. HR 114. Adopted by House.

TANNING FACILITIES

Tanning facilities regulation. HF 257 – SF 248 – HF 2030 – SF 2174 – SF 2275 – all companion.

TASK FORCES

School safety plan, kindergarten through postsecondary, HF 284.

Healthy Iowa babies study. HF 316.

Competency-based education. HF 365.

Public school data reporting. HF 2060.

Corn checkoff referendum. HF 2427. Approved 3-26-14.

TATTOOING

Body piercing regulation. SF 16 – similar to HF 450.

TAXES

Expenditure limitation and tax increases, constitutional amendments. HJR $2-\sin \alpha$ similar to SJR 8.

Internal revenue update. SF 106 – similar to HF 110. SF 106 approved 2-14-13.

Health care coverage information on tax returns. HF 235 – same as HF 574.

DOR technical bill. HF 575. Approved 4-24-13.

Administration of tax laws by DOR. SF 432. Approved 5-16-13.

DOR policy bill. HF 634.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Approved 5-30-14.

Checkoffs — see also INCOME TAX, subhead Checkoffs

Clean elections. HF 43 - similar to HF 449.

Zoo income tax checkoff. HF 47.

Food bank income tax checkoff. HF 635.

Corporations and Businesses

Broadcast revenue apportionment. HF 2419 – similar to SF 2345.

Credits

Taxpayer trust fund cap removal, rebates. HF 1 – companion to SF 86 – both similar to SF 107.

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Renewable energy tax credits, extension. SF 30 – similar to SF 2032 and SF 2343. SF 2343 approved 5-30-14.

Targeted jobs withholding changes, urban renewal requirement. SF 122- similar to SF 205 and HF 650- all similar to companions HF 473, HF 616, and SF 433. SF 433 approved 5-16-13.

Endow Iowa tax credit, increased limit. SF $158-{
m similar}$ to HF 300 and SF 300, which are companion.

Federal wind energy production tax credit resolution. HR 13.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 252 – similar to HF 599. HF 599 approved 6-17-13.

Electric and natural gas vehicle infrastructure tax credit. HF 267 – companion to SF 238 – both similar to SF 434.

Historic property tax exemption. HF 301.

Regenerative medicine research, tax credit. SF 267 - similar to HF 636.

Home school tuition credit. HF 464.

School tuition organization tax credit. HF 466 – similar to HF 625. HF 625 approved 6-11-13.

Economic development authority, tax-related changes, business fees. SF 409 – HF 584 – HF 620 – all similar. HF 620 approved 6-17-13.

Innovation corporation duties and tax credits. SF 410.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 585 – same as HF 615. HF 615 approved 5-24-13.

Historic preservation tax credits. SF 436. Approved 5-16-13.

Beginning farmer tax credit. HF 2006.

Adoption tax credit. HF 2082 – HF 2268 – HF 2468 – all similar.

Health profession student loans. HF 2211.

Physician donated services tax credit. HF 2270.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. HF 2287 – similar to SF 2339 – both similar to SF 2256 and HF 2455, which are companion. SF 2339 approved 4-10-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 – similar to HF 2448.

Historic preservation and cultural district tax credits. SF $2281-HF\ 2415-HF\ 2453-$ all similar.

Propane gas infrastructure. HF 2400.

Beginning farmer tax credit. HF 2401 - same as HF 2454.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF $2328-{\rm similar}$ to HF 2428. SF 2328 approved 4-10-14.

TAXES — continued

Excise

Drug taxes and penalties. HF 468.

Road use tax fund, surplus or formula funding. HF 2147.

Fuel percentage tax on pretax fuel. HF 2414.

Exemptions

Health care sharing ministry tax exemption. HF 79.

College student aid commission, nonprofit status. HF 153 – companion to SF 240

Forest reserve property tax exemption. HF 304.

Forest and fruit tree reserve criteria. HF 306.

Municipal bond income tax elimination. HF 390.

Property tax exemption for Mount Mercy university. HF 391.

Urban farming by nonprofits, property tax exemption. HF 561.

Urban renewal area debt limit. HF 647.

Home buyer savings account, tax exemption. HF 2353 – similar to HF 2452.

Military family tax exemptions. HF 2359.

Fuel

Compressed natural gas, taxation. SF 2101 – companion to HF 2149 and SF 2308

Road use tax fund, surplus or formula funding. HF 2147.

Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2333 – similar to SF 2344. SF 2344 approved 5-21-14.

Compressed natural gas taxation. HF 2441 – companion to SF 2338. SF 2338 approved 3-26-14.

Income — see also INCOME TAX

Income tax, alternative system for individuals. HF 3 – similar to HF 478.

Capital gains exclusion, precious metals. HF 190.

Capital gains from sale of corporate stock, income tax exemption. HF 336 – similar to HF 633 and SF 2043.

Unborn children, income tax deduction. HF 440.

Hunger income tax checkoff. HF 2471.

Inheritance

Inheritance tax for certain estates. HF 50.

Inheritance tax exemption for non-lineal descendants. HF 195.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 511.

Estate tax for farmers. HF 629.

Repeal of inheritance tax. SF 2222.

Inheritance taxes. HF 2437.

Local Option

Local option sales tax election. HF 5 – HF 481 – HF 642 – all same.

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Approved 5-24-13.

Property — see also PROPERTY TAX

School foundation percentage increase (2.5%). HF 2.

Solar energy property tax credit. HF 48.

Residential property assessment appeals. HF 192 – similar to HF 193 – both similar to HF 508 and HF 622, which are same.

Historic property tax exemption. HF 301.

Property tax exemption for Mount Mercy university. HF 391.

Cattle, property tax incentive. HF 467.

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Water districts exemption from sales and property taxes. HF 2340.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Approved 5-30-14.

Sales, Services, and Use — see also SALES, SERVICES, AND USE TAX

Environmental testing services, sales tax exemption. HF 305 – companion to SF 455.

Off-duty peace office services, sales tax exemption. HF 337.

Water districts exemption from sales and property taxes. HF 2340.

Surtax

School transportation costs and budget review committee duties. HF 2360.

TAX HOLIDAYS

College textbook sales tax holiday. HF 560.

TAX INCREMENT FINANCING (TIF)

Urban renewal and tax increment financing reform. HF 2467.

TEACHERS — see also SCHOOLS, subhead Teachers

School retirement incentives, age requirement. SF 66 – same as SF 220. SF 220 approved 4-3-14.

Education reform. SF 423.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Approved 3-26-14.

Certification and Licensing

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Suicide prevention, school training. SF 216 – companion to HF 327 – both similar to SF 337.

Praxis II requirements for practitioner preparation. HF 403.

Teacher applicants from other states and countries, conditional licenses. SF 2035.

Montessori teacher pathway and endorsement. HF 2045.

Compensation

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

Practitioner Preparation

Dyslexia education reform. SF 2022.

School coaching, probationary authorization. SF 2067 – similar to HF 2180.

Dyslexia definition, screening, instruction. SF 2070 – similar to SF 2319. SF 2319 approved 4-9-14.

Minority youth teacher mentor program. HF 2244.

Competency based education. HF 2247.

Student literacy instruction and teacher professional development. HF 2334.

Antibullying policies, safe schools, training. SF 2318 – similar to HF 2409.

TECHNOLOGY

Technology prairie, Iowa start-up company initiative, excite Iowa grant program, microloans, technology workers' tax credits, broadband loans. SF 274 – similar to SF 417.

Technology worker loan forgiveness program, tax credits. SF 292.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Electronic government communications, common database. SF 2162 – similar to SF 2280.

Expansion of broadband availability, tax incentives. SF 2324.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

TECHNOLOGY — continued

Schools

Social media privacy. HF 127.

Bullying. HF 187.

Education reform. HF 215. Approved 6-3-13.

School improvement technology program. HF 402.

TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Telecommunications property taxes, exemption. SF 454.

Abortions using the internet. HF 2073 - similar to HF 2175.

Telemedicine. HF 2160.

Telecommunications modernization, obsolete provisions. SF 2132 – companion to HF 2330.

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Approved 4-25-14.

Iowa communications network operations. HF 2348 – companion to SF 2302.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

TELEPHONE SERVICES

Health coverage external review. HF 26.

Political calls, national do not call list resolution. HR 12.

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 510 – companion to SF 421 – both similar to HF 644. HF 644 approved 5-24-13.

Human trafficking hotline notice. SF 2141.

Cellular

Wireless communication mapping survey. HF 240.

Motor vehicle driving, hands-free devices for cell phones. HF 412.

TENANCY — see also RENTAL PROPERTY

Farm lease termination notices. SF 200 - similar to SF 316. SF 316 approved $4 \cdot 24 \cdot 13$.

TERM LIMITS

House and senate terms and limitations. SJR 2 – HJR 9 – HJR 2002 – all similar.

TERRORISM

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Approved 5-23-14.

TEXTBOOKS

Textbook sales tax exemption. HF 125.

School textbook sales tax exemption. HF 265.

College textbook sales tax holiday. HF 560.

TEXT MESSAGING

Distracted driving, penalties. SF 33.

Motor vehicle driving, hands-free devices for cell phones. HF 412.

Sexting, exploitation of minors. SF 2274.

Texting while driving, penalty. SF 2289.

THEFT — see also IDENTITY THEFT

Pawn shops and tools. HF 84 - same as HF 514.

Fraudulent practice, definitions. SF 2092. Approved 4-3-14.

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 – similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Elder and dependent adult abuse. SF 2145.

THERAPISTS

Physical therapy co-pay. HF 99 - companion to SF 259 - both similar to HF 2061 and SF 2160.

Music therapy licensure. HF 180 – similar to SF 313.

Music therapy licensure. SF 2116 – companion to HF 2190.

Art therapist licensure. SF 2210.

TIRES

Tire swap program. HF 2213.

TITLE GUARANTY PROGRAM

Title guaranty program, private activity bond cap, Iowa finance authority. SF 2206 – companion to HF 2349. SF 2206 approved 3-14-14.

TITLES

Manufactured and mobile home titling, county of location. HF 191 – SF 365 – HF 487 – all companion. HF 487 approved 5-9-13.

Professional titles and abbreviations. HF 418 – similar to SF 373.

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Approved 5-1-13.

Sewage disposal system inspections and title abstracts. HF 491 – companion to SF 390. SF 390 approved 4-5-13.

Iowa finance authority policies. SF 408 – HF 576 – HF 637 – all similar.

TOBACCO

DPH technical changes. SF 202 – companion to HF 392. SF 202 approved 5-1-13. Electronic cigarettes to minors, prohibition. HF 2034.

Vapor cigarettes, prohibition of sale to minors. SF 2038 - similar to HF 2109.

TORNADOES

Tornado safety funding. SF 2034 – companion to HF 2100.

TORT LIABILITY

Sledding, municipal tort liability. HF 72 – same as HF 158.

Litigation abuse reform. SF 58.

Real property improvements, torts. HF 572 – similar to HF 2094.

Municipal tort claims Act, exemption for employee misconduct. SF 2012.

Recreational trails, municipal liability. SF 2063.

TORT REFORM

Tort reform, HF 579 - same as HF 618.

TOURISM

Tourism and marketing appropriation. SF 226.

Hotel-motel tax. SF 2213.

TOWNSHIPS

Cemetery funding. HF 323.

Outdoor warning systems for all townships. HF 2043.

TRADE — see also INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS

Canada day resolution. HR 104. Adopted by House.

TRAFFIC

Traffic camera permit process. HF 334.

Driving on roadways with traffic lanes. SF 2243 - companion to HF 2396.

Cameras — see also CAMERAS

Red light cameras, maximum fines. HF 2016 - same as HF 2202.

Signs and Signals

Stop signs at four-way intersections. HF 2064.

Violations

Automated traffic enforcement ban. SF 19.

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities. SF 20.

Automated traffic enforcement restrictions. SF 21.

Traffic camera revenues, uninsured motorists trust fund. SF 44.

Traffic camera revenue, deposit in road use tax fund. HF 106 – companion to SF 130.

Traffic camera requirements, secondary road fund. SF 139.

Traffic fines. HF 333.

Ignition interlock devices. HF 340.

Right lane driving restrictions. HF 2294.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

TRAILERS

Motor vehicle height limit. HF 264.

TRAINING SCHOOL

Toledo juvenile home services. SF 2084 – companion to HF 2164 – both similar to SF 2322.

TRANSLATORS — see INTERPRETERS

TRANSPORTATION

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 172 – companion to HF 431 – both similar to SF 340. SF 340 approved 4-24-13.

TRANSPORTATION, DEPARTMENT OF

Motor vehicle seat restraint requirements. HF 23.

Motor vehicle window tinting for medical purposes. HF 95.

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificate of deposit. SF 114. Approved 4-24-13.

Missing persons, silver alert program. HF 146 – companion to SF 2041 – both similar to SF 2189.

DOT policies. SF 386 – similar to HF 582. SF 386 approved 5-15-13.

Transportation appropriations. HF 602. Approved 6-17-13.

Employment transportation initiative, appropriation. SF 2076 – same as SF 2292 – both similar to HF 2343.

DOT omnibus policy bill. HF 2361 - similar to SF 2325.

Motor vehicle enforcement officer merit exemption. HF 2363.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Approved 5-30-14.

Driver's Licenses — see also DRIVER'S LICENSES AND PERMITS

Driver's education, parent teachers. HF 216 - similar to HF 2033.

Driving while license suspended. HF 294.

Driver's licensing, validity and renewals. SF 257 – SF 348 – HF 525 – all similar. Ignition interlock devices. HF 340.

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355-companion to SF 331. HF $355\ approved 5-15-13.$

Emergency contact and medical information contained in driver's licenses. HF 374.

Driver's license issuance reimbursement fund. HF 375.

Ignition interlock devices for OWI, license revocation, restrictions. SF 2103 – same as SF 2299 – both similar to HF 2429.

School bus passing offenses. HF 2265.

Highways

Transportation road fund for critical needs. SF 5.

Highway rest area construction. SF 55.

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

Motor Vehicle Registration and Plates

Olympic license plates. SF 1.

Disabled veterans, free license plates. HF 7 – companion to SF 99.

Insurance proof for vehicle registration. SF 8.

Electric vehicles, special plates. SF 73 – same as SF 223.

Motor vehicle special registration plates, decals for nonprofits. SF 237 - SF 371 - HF 509 - all companion.

Vehicle registration fee equity. SF 364.

Nonprofit vehicle donations. HF 2053.

Sullivan brothers special license plates. SF 2108 – same as SF 2282.

Auto insurance verification act. HF 2393.

Railroads

Railroad system funding. SF 50.

Railroad crossings, whistle warning signs. SF 212.

Railroad walkways. HF 273.

Eminent domain and rail passenger study. HF 2048.

Speed Limits — see also SPEED LIMITS

Public oversight for lowering of speed limits. HF 2177.

Traffic Regulations

Automated traffic enforcement ban, SF 19.

Automated traffic enforcement, funds for charities. SF 20.

Automated traffic enforcement restrictions. SF 21.

Traffic camera permit process. HF 334.

Habitual non-licensed drivers, penalties. HF 2442.

Trucks

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14 – companion to SF 239. HF 14 approved 4-5-13.

Motor vehicle size and weight regulation. SF 355 – companion to HF 583. SF 355 approved 4-24-13.

TRAPPING

Fishing and hunting licenses for residents, increased fees. SF 125.

TREASURER OF STATE

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Approved 6-17-13.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Approved 4-10-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Approved 5-30-14.

TREES

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2013 – similar to SF 2212. SF 2212 approved 4-3-14.

Emerald ash borer task force and study committee. SF 2159 – similar to SF 2248.

TRIALS

Right of jurors to judge law. SF 78.

TRUANCY

Home schooling changes, reversal. HF 2308.

Truancy as a delinquent act. HF 2310.

TRUCKS

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14 – companion to SF 239. HF 14 approved 4-5-13.

Heavy trucks on interstates resolution. HR 10.

Motor vehicle size and weight regulation. SF 355 – companion to HF 583. SF 355 approved 4-24-13.

TRUSTEES

Drainage district trustees, eligibility. SF 2273. Approved 4-3-14.

TRUSTS

Probate and trust code. SF 361 – companion to HF 591. HF 591 approved 4-5-13. Irrevocable burial trusts. HF 2461.

TUITION — see also COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES; COMMUNITY COLLEGES

National guard members, free in-state university tuition. SF 54.

Postsecondary education tuition option for immigrants. SF 80 - similar to HF 183.

Tuition tax credit, increase. SF 128.

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 – similar to SF 429.

School tuition organization tax credit. HF 466 – similar to HF 625. HF 625 approved 6-11-13.

Student loans. HF 531.

Regents institution tuition and fees, pay forward program. SF 2029 – companion to HF 2153.

Higher education tuition income tax deduction. HF 2139.

TURKEYS

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2004 – same as HF 2067.

UNCLAIMED PROPERTY

Gift certificates not considered unclaimed property. HF 2088 – same as HF 2296. Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Approved 4-10-14.

UNDERGROUND FACILITIES

Underground facility operators. HF 2408. Approved 3-26-14.

UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS

Pipeline safety, civil penalties. SF 91 – companion to HF 196. SF 91 approved 2-28-13.

UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION

Unemployment discrimination. HF 37 - similar to HF 367.

Employee misclassification. HF 41.

Unemployment compensation employer notification. HF 51.

Self-employment assistance, unemployment compensation. SF 17.

Federal unemployment insurance, conformity. SF 110 – similar to HF 121. SF 110 approved 2-28-13.

Health group insurance, continuation rights. HF 238.

Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Approved 3-26-14.

UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE

Funds transfers, uniform commercial code. SF 186. Approved 4-26-13.

UNIFORMS

School uniforms, SF 56.

UNINCORPORATED AREAS

Golf carts on roads. HF 24 - same as HF 236.

UNIONS — see also LABOR

Fair share. HF 35.

UNITED NATIONS

Property rights, United Nations agenda 21. HF 66.

UNITED STATES

American flags, made in USA. HF 147.

UNIVERSITY OF IOWA — see also COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES

Solar power at U of I, appropriation. SF 4.

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

UNIVERSITY OF NORTHERN IOWA

Solid waste stewardship report, food waste. SF 306.

Postsecondary programs appropriation. HF 435.

World language pilot program. HF 437.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

URBAN RENEWAL

Local option sales taxes, elections. HF 60 – similar to HF 505, SF 2331, and SF 2348.

URBAN RENEWAL — continued

Targeted jobs withholding changes, urban renewal requirement. SF 122 – similar to SF 205 and HF 650 – all similar to companions HF 473, HF 616, and SF 433. SF 433 approved 5-16-13.

Urban renewal area debt limit. HF 647.

Urban agriculture academy bill. HF 2210 - same as HF 2424.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. HF 2287 – similar to SF 2339 – both similar to SF 2256 and HF 2455, which are companion. SF 2339 approved 4-10-14.

Urban agriculture tax incentives. HF 2295.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2305 – similar to HF 2448.

Targeted jobs with holding program, cities bordering Illinois. SF $2326-{\rm similar}$ to HF 2418.

Urban renewal and tax increment financing reform. HF 2467.

USURY

Pawnbroker regulation. HF 2111.

UTILITIES

Utility worker resolution. HR 3. Adopted by House.

Renewable energy net metering and aggregation. HF 226.

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

Farmer-owned energy, purchase requirements for utilities. SF 315.

Water utility replacement tax. HF 643 – similar to SF 451. SF 451 approved 5-9-13.

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. SF 2093 – companion to HF 2131.

Utility solar portfolio standard, solar garden program. SF 2107.

Utility solar portfolio standard. HF 2166.

Telecommunications modernization, obsolete provisions. SF 2132 - companion to HF 2330.

Electricity grid use. HF 2336.

Board

Energy use disclosure for rental properties. HF 56 – same as HF 271.

Stray electric current, dairy cows. SF 22 – same as SF 270 – both similar to HF 2369.

Pipeline safety, civil penalties. SF 91 – companion to HF 196. SF 91 approved 2-28-13.

School employee energy efficiency training. HF 241.

Public school building energy audit. HF 283.

Solar energy purchasing goals, utilities. HF 313.

Nuclear generating facilities, reprocessing fuel restrictions. HF 400.

Low-income energy savings. HF 421.

Renewable energy. HF 422.

Farmer-owned energy, purchase requirements for utilities. SF 315.

Utility meters, consumer choice. HF 465.

Wind turbine incentives, utility contracts, interconnection. SF 372.

Utility ratemaking principles. HF 513.

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Approved 4-25-14.

Cities

Rural water providers. HF 516 – similar to HF 2192 and SF 2165.

City water utility liens. HF 524. Approved 5-1-13.

Street assessments. HF 588.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183 – companion to SF 2170. HF 2183 approved 4-10-14.

Municipal utility deposit authority. HF 2280.

VACATION

Employee leave. HF 19.

VACCINATIONS

Vaccine administration by pharmacists. SF 353 – companion to HF 549. SF 353 approved 3-28-13.

Vaccination reporting by pharmacies. SF 2011.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

VENDORS

Criminal background checks, ice cream truck drivers. HF 55 – companion to SF 149 – both similar to HF 540.

Traffic cameras, revenue limits for vendors. SF 155.

VETERANS

Absentee ballots, veterans in care facilities. HF 62.

Hunting and fishing licenses for disabled veterans, residency. SF 74.

Veterans' needs assessment task force. SF 190.

Military retirement pay, tax exemption. HF 221 – companion to SF 303 – both similar to SF 207. SF 303 approved 5-26-14.

Veterans-hiring incentives, fulfilling the promise fund. SF 217 – similar to SF 302.

Duplicate driver's license fee. SF 224 – companion to HF 494. SF 224 approved 5-1-13.

Veterans driver's license designation, definition of veteran. SF 2046.

Veteran definition. HF 2107.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

Benefits and Compensation

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 130 – similar to HF 361. HF 361 approved 4-24-13.

We apons permits, exemption for veterans. SF 208.

Hunter safety, veteran qualifications. HF 319.

Civil service and veterans preference. HF 453.

Special hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. SF 425.

Gold star parent definition. HF 2232.

Veteran hiring preference. HF 2234 – same as HF 2373.

Veterans workforce development appropriations. HF 2316.

Military home ownership assistance program appropriation. HF 2317.

Veterans professional and occupational licensing. HF 2319.

Educational Assistance

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 280 – similar to HF 613. HF 613 approved 5-1-13.

Veterans education credits. HF 2224.

Military GI bill opportunity expansion. HF 2434.

VETERANS — continued

Health Care

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 348 – similar to HF 545. HF 545 approved 5-9-13.

Honors and Memorials

USS Frank Evans sailors, inclusion on Vietnam Memorial. SR 8.

USS Frank Evans sailors resolution. HR 18.

Patriot outreach resolution. HR 19.

Motor Vehicle Registration and Plates

Disabled veterans, free license plates. HF 7 – companion to SF 99.

Motor vehicle purple heart registration fees. SF 171.

Military license plates. HF 335 - similar to HF 2351.

Disabled veteran special plates. SF 2140 - same as SF 2221.

Disabled veterans license plates, eligibility. SF 2249.

Veterans motor vehicle license plates. HF 2351.

Tax Exemptions and Credits

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 252 – similar to HF 599. HF 599 approved 6-17-13.

Military property tax exemption. HF 506.

Military veterans, property tax exemptions. SF 2138.

Disabled veterans, property tax credit. SF 2223.

Military and veterans tax credits, battle area service. HF 2374.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Approved 5-26-14.

Trust Fund

Veterans trust fund, annual transfers. SF 160.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 348 – similar to HF 545. HF 545 approved 5-9-13.

VETERANS AFFAIRS COMMISSIONS

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 280 - similar to HF 613. HF 613 approved 5-1-13.

County commissions of veterans affairs, duties. SF $244 - \mathrm{HF}~596 - \mathrm{HF}~2084 - \mathrm{all~similar}.$

Military license plates. HF 335 – similar to HF 2351.

VETERANS AFFAIRS, DEPARTMENT OF

Absentee ballots, veterans in care facilities, HF 62.

National guard members, free in-state university tuition. SF 54.

Veterans-hiring incentives, fulfilling the promise fund. SF 217 – similar to SF 302.

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 280 – similar to HF 613. HF 613 approved 5-1-13.

Military and veterans tax credits, battle area service. HF 2374.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

VETERANS HOME

Veterans home, administration, repayment receipts. SF 301 – companion to HF 544. HF 544 approved 4-10-13.

Government oversight investigation authority, veterans home. SR 13.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed 5-30-14.

VETERINARY MEDICINE

American veterinary medical association sesquicentennial resolution. HR 16. Adopted by House.

Animal spay and neuter funding. HF 2123 – companion to SF 2106 – both similar to HF 2405.

Animal rabies shots, medical exemption. HF 2124.

Animal welfare responses in rural areas. HF 2300.

Dogs and cats spay and neuter fund. HF 2335.

VETOES — see also Subject Index of Bills Passed, page 272

Behavioral science board. HF 569. Vetoed 4-26-13.

VICTIM RIGHTS

Sex offender tracking, monitoring. SF 63.

Sexual offense law enforcement initiative surcharge. HF 136.

Prohibition on abortions. HF 138 - similar to SF 253.

Crime victims compensation. HF 409 - similar to HF 2003

Elder abuse, definition. HF 2106 - similar to SF 2117 and SF 2239. SF 2239 approved 5-23-14.

Sexual assault cases, victim identity. HF 2115 - similar to HF 2136.

Victim of crime constitutional amendment. HJR 2006.

Human trafficking hotline notice, SF 2141.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed, approved 5-30-14.

VIDEOS

Gambling online tournaments. HF 2072.

Invasion of privacy. HF 2092.

VIOLATIONS — see also TRAFFIC, subhead Violations

Driver's licensing standards, young drivers. HF 46.

VISION IOWA

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13.

VISITATION RIGHTS

Grandparent visitation. SF 118.

VITAL STATISTICS — see also RECORDS

Vital statistics continuing education. HF 345.

VOLUNTEERS

Volunteer health care provider indemnification. HF 32.

Hoover Award resolution. HR 32. Adopted by House.

Volunteer firefighter and emergency medical services income tax credit. SF 2071 – HF 2076 – HF 2260 – all similar.

Volunteer firefighters, regular employment discrimination. SF 2279.

State park volunteers, liability. HF 2397. Approved 3-26-14.

VOTER REGISTRATION

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Voting rights restoration for felons. HF 45 – companion to SF 127 and SF 2203.

Voter identification. SF 85 - similar to HF 485.

VOTER REGISTRATION — continued

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

Elections, primary and general registration deadline. HF 308.

Elections, substantive changes. HF 520.

Voter registration, online. HF 2243 - companion to SF 2278.

Voter registration forms, electronic storage. HF 2320.

Administration of elections and voter registration. HF 2354 – similar to SF 2301.

VOTING — see also ELECTIONS

Straight ticket voting elimination. HF 13 - SF 97 - HF 186 - all similar.

Clean elections. HF 43 – similar to HF 449.

Vote by mail for every election. HF 61.

Absentee ballots, veterans in care facilities. HF 62.

Absentee ballots, facility residents. HF 63 – similar to HF 2032.

Voting, care facility residents. HF 64.

Election laws, technical bill. HF 246.

School curriculum, declaration of independence. HF 341 – same as HF 515.

Absentee voting at county auditor offices. HF 350.

Military voting system reforms. HF 420.

Elections, substantive changes. HF 520.

WAGES

Living wage study. HF 20.

Workers' compensation, earning capacity. HF 34.

Prevailing wage. HF 36.

Wage payment collection. HF 38- similar to SF 191 and SF 2295, which are same.

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Approved 4-10-14.

Payroll debit cards, employee consent. SF 2350.

Minimum Wage

Minimum wage increase. HF $39 - \mathrm{SF}~334 - \mathrm{HF}~2011 - \mathrm{SF}~2039 - \mathrm{HF}~2292 - \mathrm{all}$ similar.

Salary and wage increase limitations, elected officials. HF 2261.

Minimum wage increases through 2016. SF 2260.

WARRANTS

Global positioning device search warrants. HF 475. Approved 4-10-14.

Drone regulation. SF 2157 – similar to SF 2314.

Unreasonable searches and seizures protection, warrants. SF 2172.

WAR VICTIMS

Blue water navy resolution. HR 115.

Vietnam War fatalities resolution. HR 127. Adopted by House.

WASTE — see also SOLID WASTE

Environmental services technical changes for DNR. SF 144 – similar to HF 225. HF 225 approved 3-28-13.

Wastewater treatment, sales tax exemption. HF 228 - SF 242 - HF 645 - all companion.

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Approved 4-24-13.

Nuclear power plant waste. HF 2046.

Solid waste diversion, state incentives. HF 2240.

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2346. Approved 3-26-14.

Derelict buildings grant program. HF 2402.

WATER AND WATERCOURSES

Water use policy and drought planning. SF 165 – similar to SF 307.

Boats and Vessels

Boat registration fees, extension of sunset. SF 10 – HF 68 – SF 146 – HF 155 – all companion. SF 146 approved 4-26-13.

Red flag from boat with person in water. SF 116.

Motorboat operation on lake Macbride. SF 124.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

Landowners and DNR regulation. HF 2196.

Boaters operating while intoxicated, testing. SF 2237.

Districts

Water districts exemption from sales and property taxes. HF 2340.

Flooding

Road construction, moving of water channel. SF 192.

River restoration plan and report. HF 2477.

Pollution

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Approved 4-24-13.

Unsewered communities funding. HF 2102.

Quality Monitoring

Eminent domain. HF 219.

Aquatic invasive species control. HF 275.

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Approved 4-24-13.

Urban conservation practices, water resource restoration projects, parking lots. SF 245 – same as SF 388. SF 388 approved 4-24-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Approved 6-17-13.

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Sand fracking moratorium. HF 2028 - similar to HF 2298.

Nutrient trading pilot program, appropriation. HF 2077.

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. HF 2226 – companion to SF 2197. SF 2197 approved 3-14-14.

Rivers and Lakes

Natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, sales tax increase. HF 92 – companion to SF 268 – both similar to HF 2470.

Eminent domain. HF 219.

Aguatic invasive species control. HF 275.

Hydroelectric plant study. HF 364.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Approved 4-24-13.

Great lakes clean water initiative, fund. SF 2218.

Water districts exemption from sales and property taxes. HF 2340.

River restoration plan and report. HF 2477.

Utilities

Rural water providers. HF 516 – similar to HF 2192 and SF 2165.

City water utility liens. HF 524. Approved 5-1-13.

Water utility replacement tax. HF 643 – similar to SF 451. SF 451 approved 5-9-13.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183 – companion to SF 2170. HF 2183 approved 4-10-14.

WATER AND WATERCOURSES — continued

Watershed Improvement

Watershed management. HF 229.

Water quality appropriations. HF 628.

Watershed improvement grants. HF 2001 - same as HF 2345.

WEAPONS

Conviction for weapons violations. HF 135.

Weapons magazines sales restrictions. HF 163.

Anti-violence Act, public safety in schools, mental health, firearms. SF 233.

Weapons, carrying without permit, intoxication. SF 252 - similar to HF 2284.

Weapons carrying and training, prohibition and notices in private buildings. SF

Weapons rights, refusal to recognize conflicting regulation. SJR 7.

Weapons, law enforcement. HF 383.

Judicial branch weapons ammunition restrictions relating to mental health commitments. HF 439.

Early parole for juveniles naming weapons supplier. HF 447.

Seized weapons, disposition. SF 2007.

Handguns, supervision of youths. SF 2014 – companion to HF 2012.

Landowners and DNR regulation. HF 2196.

Electronic control weapons training, tasers. SF 2187.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 2381.

Permits

Right to keep and bear arms, constitutional amendment. HJR 4.

Weapons permits to acquire, optional. HF 73.

Weapons permits for reserve police officers. SF 57.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 81.

Right to bear arms, constitutional amendment. HJR 6.

Weapons, gun show sales, background checks. HF 164 - similar to SF 2179.

Ammunition used in hunting, rules authority. HF 165.

Weapons on school grounds, permit holders. HF 169 – companion to SF 251.

Right to possess firearms, unenforceability of federal laws. HF 170 – companion to SF 254.

Weapons and teacher optional training. HF 172.

Weapons permits, exemption for veterans. SF 208.

Weapons in Iowa exempt from federal regulation. HF 384.

Hunting firearms safety for adults, waiving requirements. SF 389. Approved 4-26-13.

Weapons permits, private records. HF 535.

Active duty military member gun purchases. HF 2143 - similar to HF 2432.

WEATHER

Utility worker resolution. HR 3. Adopted by House.

Windshield wiper vehicle use in certain weather. HF 139.

Emergency sirens activation uniformity, task force. SF 2137 – similar to SF 2303.

WEEDS

Oriental bittersweet, distribution prohibited. SF 7 – similar to SF 317. SF 317 approved 4-26-13.

WEIGHTS AND MEASURES

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14 – companion to SF 239. HF 14 approved 4-5-13.

WETLANDS

Recreation and conservation matters, DNR. SF 272 - companion to HF 523. Wetlands and prairies, property tax exemption. SF 2017.

WHISTLE BLOWERS

State employment protocols, contracts, whistleblowers, bonuses. SF 2358.

WILDLIFE

Wild animal care in commercial establishments. HF 254 – companion to SF 236. Bengal cats and savannahs, possession. SF 247. Approved 5-15-13.

WILLS

Probate code updates. SF 2169 – companion to HF 2403. SF 2169 approved 3-26-14.

WIND ENERGY

Solar energy property tax credit. HF 48.

Renewable energy tax credits, extension. SF 30 – similar to SF 2032 and SF 2343. SF 2343 approved 5-30-14.

Federal wind energy production tax credit resolution. HR 13.

School solar generation fund. HF 314 – similar to HF 497.

Wind turbine incentives, utility contracts, interconnection. SF 372.

Wind and solar energy, grants and loans. SF 414.

Wind energy, federal tax credit extension. SR 103. Adopted by Senate.

WINDOWS AND WINDSHIELDS

Motor vehicle window tinting for medical purposes. HF 95.

Windshield wiper vehicle use in certain weather. HF 139.

Window safety, building code. SF 281 – companion to HF 428 and SF 381.

WINE

Wine bottles, statements of refund value. SF 31.

Liquor licenses. HF 189.

Brewery and winery licensure mutuality. SF 287.

WIRELESS COMMUNICATIONS — see also TEXT MESSAGING

Wireless communication mapping survey. HF 240.

WOMEN

United States Capitol statue resolution. HJR 10.

Women's history month, March 2013. SR 9. Adopted by Senate.

Women's history month resolution. HR 28. Adopted by House.

Sale of business to women, tax credit. SF 2194.

Write women into history resolution. HR 110. Adopted by House.

Women's history month, March 2014. SR 110. Adopted by Senate.

WORKERS' COMPENSATION

Workers' compensation, earning capacity. HF 34.

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

Workers' compensation, injury care improvements. HF 274.

Workers' compensation, offers of suitable work. SF 391.

Workers' compensation choice of doctor. HF 2293.

WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

Education reform and child care providers. HF 16.

Employee meal and rest periods. HF 18.

Veterans employment tax credit. HF 25.

Worker sick and safe time. HF 149.

Workforce development, sheltered workshop alternatives. HF 176.

 $Economic \ development \ appropriations. \ HF\ 2460. \ Item\ vetoed, approved\ 5-27-14.$

Government oversight investigation resolution. SR 121. Adopted by Senate.

Career Education

Skilled worker training and appropriations. SF 291 – similar to SF 429.

Fund

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Apprenticeships, job training. SF 2317 – similar to HF 2407 and SF 2353.

Labor Services

Ergonomics standard and occupational safety study. SF 69.

Unemployment compensation employer notification. HF 483.

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427 – companion to HF 587. SF 427 approved 4-26-13.

Veterans workforce development appropriations. HF 2316.

Employment leave for families. HF 2413.

New Jobs Programs

Connecting workers to employment. HF 2215.

Information technology infrastructure, connect every Iowan Act. HF 2329 – similar to HF 2472.

Unemployment Compensation

Employee misclassification. HF 41.

Unemployment compensation employer notification. HF 51.

Self-employment assistance, unemployment compensation. SF 17.

Federal unemployment insurance, conformity. SF 110 – similar to HF 121. SF 110 approved 2-28-13.

Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Approved 3-26-14.

Workers' Compensation

Workers' compensation, choice of doctor. HF 33.

Workers' compensation, earning capacity. HF 34.

Workers' compensation. HF 40.

Adoption and parental leave from employment. HF 2256.

Workers' compensation choice of doctor. HF 2293.

WORKPLACE — see also LABOR

Employee meal and rest periods. HF 18.

Employee leave. HF 19.

Workers' compensation, injury care improvements. HF 274.

Employment agency, employee working conditions. HF 2286.

WORLD FOOD PRIZE

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed, approved 6-20-13. Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed, approved 5-27-14.

YOUTHS — see also MINORS

Handguns, supervision of youths. SF 2014 – companion to HF 2012. Youthful offenders. HF 2386.

ZONES AND ZONING

Enterprise zone transition. HF $2305-{\rm similar}$ to HF 2448. City ordinance variances. HF 2410.

ZOOS

Zoo income tax checkoff. HF 47.

Wild animal care in commercial establishments. HF 254 – companion to SF 236.

SUBJECT INDEX OF BILLS PASSED

SUBJECT INDEX OF BILLS PASSED

(For list of abbreviations used, see page 51)

911 SERVICES

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. E911 surcharge equalization. HF 644. Effective 7-1-13.

ABANDONMENT

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. SF 2339. Effective 7-1-14. Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Effective 7-1-14.

ABSTRACTS OF TITLE

Sewage disposal system inspections and title abstracts. SF 390. Effective 4-5-13.

ABUSE, see also ADULT ABUSE

Child abuse differential response. HF 590. Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, subsection 16, effective 5-24-13.

Adoption investigations and reports. SF 2276. Effective 7-1-14.

ADJUTANT GENERAL

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2321. Effective 7-1-14.

ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

Administrative rules reform. HF 586. Effective 7-1-13.

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES, DEPARTMENT OF

Court fees and receipts. SF 318. Effective 7-1-13.

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288. Effective 7-1-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

ADOPTION

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 362. Effective 7-1-13.

Adoption investigations and reports. SF 2276. Effective 7-1-14.

Adoption tax credit, HF 2468, Effective 7-1-14.

ADULT ABUSE

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13. Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

ADULT DAY CARE

Adult day care certification. HF 197. Effective 4-24-13.

Adult day services admissions and retention requirements. SF 2193. Effective 7-1-14. Health facilities technical changes. HF 2365. Effective 7-1-14.

ADVERTISING

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

ADVOCACY, see also RESIDENT ADVOCATES

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

AGENTS

Uniform power of attorney Act. SF 2168. Effective 7-1-14.

AGING, DEPARTMENT ON

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

AGRICULTURAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Agricultural development authority. HF 607. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 5-9-13.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328. Various effective dates; see bill.

AGRICULTURAL LAND

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Effective 7-1-13.

Drainage district trustees, eligibility. SF 2273. Effective 7-1-14.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2230. Effective 4-10-14.

AGRICULTURE AND LAND STEWARDSHIP, DEPARTMENT OF

Agriculture department, conservation cost share, motor fuel, meteorologist. HF 458. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 3-28-13.

Agricultural development authority. HF 607. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 5-9-13.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 599. Various effective dates; see bill.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Fuel trailers and seed tenders sales tax exemption. HF 2446. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

AIRCRAFT AND AIRPORTS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

AIR QUALITY, see also POLLUTION

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. SF 2197. Effective 7-1-14.

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES

Alcoholic beverages division technical bill. HF 488. Effective 7-1-13.

Charity auction permits, alcoholic beverages. SF 380. Effective 7-1-13.

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. SF 2310. Effective 7-1-14.

ALLOWABLE GROWTH

Education reform, HF 215, Various effective dates; see bill.

ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES (ATVs)

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 2216. Effective 7-1-14.

ANIMAL AGRICULTURE COMPLIANCE ACT

Confined animal feeding operations. HF 512. Effective 7-1-13.

ANIMALS

Bengal cats and savannahs, possession. SF 247. Effective 7-1-13.

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 2118. Effective 7-1-14.

ANNEXATION

Levee and drainage districts. HF 2344. Effective 7-1-14.

APPEALS

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187. Effective 7-1-13.

APPROPRIATIONS

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Effective 3-28-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Transportation appropriations. HF 602. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13.

Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Effective 7-1-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Judicial branch appropriations. HF 2449. Effective 7-1-14.

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Various effective dates; see section 2 of bill.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

ARCHITECTURE

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

Banking division regulation. HF 2130. Effective 7-1-14.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 2255. Effective 7-1-14.

AREA AGENCIES ON AGING

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13.

Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

AREA EDUCATION AGENCIES

School district sharing incentives. HF 472. Effective 7-1-13.

School district shared operations. HF 2271. Effective 3-26-14.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Effective 7-1-14.

Literacy skills and dyslexia in schools. SF 2319. Effective 7-1-14.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

ARREST AND ARRAIGNMENT

Criminal information sharing. SF 145. Effective 7-1-13.

ARTS

Harlan statue, located at Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 13. Effective 7-1-13.

ASSAULTS

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 384. Effective 7-1-13.

ASSESSORS AND ASSESSMENTS

Water utility replacement tax. SF 451. Effective 5-9-13.

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Corn checkoff referendum. HF 2427. Effective 7-1-14.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 2344. Effective 7-1-14.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Effective 7-1-14.

ASSISTED LIVING

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394. Effective 7-1-13.

Health facilities technical changes. HF 2365. Effective 7-1-14.

ATTORNEY GENERAL

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Effective 7-1-14.

Elder abuse definition, SF 2239, Effective 7-1-14.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Effective 7-1-13.

Termination of parental rights appeal, attorney fees. HF 471. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 1, effective 5-15-13.

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Effective 7-1-13.

Public defender attorneys, Gideon fellowships. HF 2132. Effective 7-1-14.

Uniform power of attorney Act. SF 2168. Effective 7-1-14.

AUCTIONS AND AUCTIONEERS

Charity auction permits, alcoholic beverages. SF 380. Effective 7-1-13.

AUDITOR OF STATE

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

AUTISM

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

BAIL

Bail bonds. HF 112. Effective 7-1-13.

BANKING

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

Banking division regulation. HF 2130. Effective 7-1-14.

Federal home loan banks, insurer collateral. SF 2133. Effective 7-1-14.

Credit union division changes. SF 2205. Various effective dates; see section 7 of bill.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Effective 7-1-14.

BENEFICIARIES

Insurance policies, intended beneficiary. HF 398. Effective 7-1-14.

BICYCLES

Moped speed increase. SF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

BIDS AND BIDDING

Levee and drainage districts. HF 2344. Effective 7-1-14.

BILLBOARDS

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

BIOTECHNOLOGY

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 640. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 6-17-13.

BLIND, DEPARTMENT FOR THE

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

BOARDS

Public corporation boards of directors, terms. HF 358. Effective 7-1-13.

Business corporation Act. HF 469. Effective 1-1-14.

Drainage and levee district consolidation. HF 152. Effective 5-1-13.

BOATS AND VESSELS

Boat registration fees, extension of sunset. SF 146. Effective 7-1-13. Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Effective 7-1-13.

BOILERS

Boiler inspections. HF 484. Effective 4-24-13.

BONDS

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13. Title guaranty program, private activity bond cap, Iowa finance authority. SF 2206. Effective 7-1-14.

Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

BRAIN INJURIES

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 545. Effective 7-1-13.

BROKERS

Real estate licensing fees. SF 438. Effective 7-1-13.

BROWNFIELDS

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. SF 2339. Effective 7-1-14. Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

BUSINESS CORPORATIONS

Business corporation Act. HF 469. Effective 1-1-14.

Business corporation amendments. SF 2200. Effective 7-1-14.

CAPITAL INVESTMENTS

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 615. Effective 5-24-13.

CAPITOL COMPLEX

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

CAREGIVERS

Medicaid consumer-directed attendant care providers. SF 2320. Effective 4-3-14. Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

CASINOS

Greyhound racing, cessation. SF 2362. Various effective dates; see section 13 of bill.

CATS

Bengal cats and savannahs, possession. SF 247. Effective 7-1-13.

CERTIFICATES OF DEPOSIT

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificates of deposit. SF 114. Effective 7-1-13.

CERTIFICATION

Adult day care certification. HF 197. Effective 4-24-13.

CHARITIES

Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Effective 7-1-13.

Charity auction permits, alcoholic beverages. SF 380. Effective 7-1-13.

CHILD IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 362. Effective 7-1-13. Guardianship at child in need of assistance disposition. HF 2421. Effective 7-1-14.

CHILDREN, see also MINORS

Vision screening for school children. SF 419. Effective 7-1-13.

Child abuse differential response. HF 590. Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, subsection 16, effective 5-24-13.

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Effective 7-1-14.

Child and dependent care tax credit. SF 2337. Effective 1-1-15.

CIGARETTES AND CIGARS

Electronic cigarettes to minors, prohibition. HF 2109. Effective 7-1-14.

CITIES

City water utility liens. HF 524. Effective 7-1-13.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183. Effective 7-1-14.

Rural water providers. HF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

City council municipal elections. HF 2366. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II, effective 4-25-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

Unified law enforcement districts, HF 2476, Effective 5-23-14.

CITIZENS' AIDE

Citizens' aide name change to ombudsman. HF 185. Effective 7-1-13.

CIVIL COMMITMENT

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Effective 7-1-14.

CIVIL RIGHTS

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

CLAIMS

Seized property claims. SF 188. Effective 7-1-13.

COACHING

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. HF 2474. Effective 5-23-14.

CODE OF IOWA

Internal revenue update. SF 106. Effective 2-14-13.

Nonsubstantive Code editor's bill. HF 417. Effective 7-1-13.

Substantive Code editor's bill. HF 556. Effective 7-1-13.

Education department technical changes. HF 454. Effective 7-1-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Education department Code corrections. SF 2230. Effective 7-1-14.

Nonsubstantive Code corrections. SF 2240. Effective 7-1-14.

Substantive Code editor's bill. HF 2423. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 88 and 153-155, effective 4-10-14.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328. Various effective dates; see bill.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

COLLEGE STUDENT AID COMMISSION

National guard educational assistance, deadlines. SF 332. Effective 7-1-13.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

College student aid commission programs and accounts. SF 2257. Effective 7-1-14.

 $Post secondary\ education, interstate\ reciprocity\ agreements.\ SF\ 2271.\ Effective\ 7-1-14.$

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

COMMERCE, DEPARTMENT OF

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

Credit union division changes. SF 183. Effective 7-1-13.

Alcoholic beverages division technical bill. HF 488. Effective 7-1-13.

Credit for reinsurance model Act. SF 182. Effective 1-1-14.

Real estate licensing fees. SF 438. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Banking division regulation. HF 2130. Effective 7-1-14.

Insurance division omnibus, dept. of commerce. SF 2105. Effective 7-1-14.

Credit union division changes. SF 2205. Various effective dates; see section 7 of bill.

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Effective 7-1-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

COMMERCIAL PROPERTY

City water utility liens. HF 524. Effective 7-1-13.

COMMERCIAL VEHICLES, see also MOTOR VEHICLES

Motor vehicle size and weight regulation. SF 355. Effective 7-1-13.

COMMUNICATIONS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

COMMUNITY COLLEGES

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Effective 7-1-13.

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13.

COMPACTS

Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. SF 2305. Effective 7-1-14.

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2271. Effective 7-1-14.

COMPENSATION

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Effective 7-1-13.

CONDEMNATION, see also PROPERTY

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Effective 7-1-13.

CONDOMINIUMS

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Effective 7-1-14.

CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATIONS AND RECORDS

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Effective 1-1-15.

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Effective 7-1-14.

CONFINEMENT FEEDING OPERATIONS

Confined animal feeding operations. HF 512. Effective 7-1-13.

CONSERVATION, see also NATURAL RESOURCES, DEPARTMENT OF

Urban conservation practices, water management. SF 388. Effective 7-1-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2230. Effective 4-10-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

CONSTRUCTION

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427. Effective 4-26-13.

Construction contracts, venue. HF 211. Effective 1-1-14.

Mechanic's liens. HF 565. Effective 7-1-13.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 2344. Effective 7-1-14.

CONSUMER ADVOCATE

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

CONSUMER CREDIT CODE

Consumer credit code amendment. SF 368. Effective 7-1-13.

CONSUMER PROTECTION

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Effective 1-1-15.

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Effective 7-1-14.

CONTRACTORS, see also CONSTRUCTION

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427. Effective 4-26-13.

Construction contracts, venue. HF 211. Effective 1-1-14.

Mechanic's liens. HF 565. Effective 7-1-13.

CONTRACTS

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Effective 7-1-13.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288. Effective 7-1-14

CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Prescription monitoring programs, connection with other states. SF 2080. Effective 7-1-14.

Controlled substances schedules. SF 2121. Effective 7-1-14.

Methamphetamine precursors. HF 159. Effective 7-1-14.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Effective 7-1-14.

CONVEYANCES

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Effective 7-1-13.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Effective 7-1-13.

Joint tenancies of real property. SF 2091. Effective 1-1-15.

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Effective 7-1-14.

COOPERATIVE HOUSING

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Effective 7-1-14.

CORN

Corn checkoff referendum, HF 2427, Effective 7-1-14.

CORPORATIONS

Public corporation boards of directors, terms. HF 358. Effective 7-1-13.

School investment of future farmers of America moneys. HF 533. Effective 4-25-13.

Business corporation amendments. SF 2200. Effective 7-1-14.

Corporations. HF 2325. Effective 7-1-14.

CORRECTIONS, DEPARTMENT OF

Board of parole, reserve members. HF 538. Effective 7-1-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Competency to stand trial, mental health treatment costs. SF 2296. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

COUNCILS, see also BOARDS; CITIES

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

COUNTIES

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Effective 3-28-13.

No-contact order, notice by peace officer. HF 496. Effective 4-1-14.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Effective 7-1-13.

Drainage and levee district consolidation. HF 152. Effective 5-1-13.

Water utility replacement tax. SF 451. Effective 5-9-13.

County fairs and property tax. HF 627. Effective 7-1-13.

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Effective 7-1-13.

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 644. Effective 7-1-13.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. HF 2131. Effective 7-1-14.

Real estate filings, use restrictions. SF 2315. Effective 7-1-14.

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Effective 7-1-14.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273. Effective 7-1-14.

Unified law enforcement districts. HF 2476. Effective 5-23-14.

COURTS

Seized property claims. SF 188. Effective 7-1-13.

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187. Effective 7-1-13.

Youthful offenders, judgment, sentencing. SF 288. Effective 7-1-13.

Court fees and receipts. SF 318. Effective 7-1-13.

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Effective 7-1-13.

Clerks of court appointments, removal. SF 2313. Effective 7-1-14.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183. Effective 7-1-14.

CREDIT

Credit for reinsurance model Act. SF 182. Effective 1-1-14.

CREDIT UNIONS

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

Credit union division changes. SF 183. Effective 7-1-13.

Credit union division changes. SF 2205. Various effective dates; see section 7 of bill.

CRIMINAL HISTORY AND RECORDS

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347. Effective 4-5-13.

Juvenile delinquency records, sealing. SF 383. Effective 7-1-14.

Adoption investigations and reports. SF 2276. Effective 7-1-14.

CRIMINAL OFFENSES

Bail bonds. HF 112. Effective 7-1-13.

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 384. Effective 7-1-13.

CROPS

Algae industry classification. HF 632. Effective 5-24-13.

CULTURAL AFFAIRS, DEPARTMENT OF

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credits. HF 2453. Effective 7-1-14.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

DAMAGES

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Effective 7-1-13.

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Effective 7-1-13.

DAMS

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Effective 7-1-13.

DEALERS

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 640. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 6-17-13.

Vehicle recycling, licensure. SF 2250. Effective 7-1-14.

Motor vehicle equipment dealers, registration fees. SF 2291. Effective 7-1-14.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

DEBTS

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13. Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Effective 7-1-14.

DEEDS

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. HF 2131. Effective 7-1-14.

DEER

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13. Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Effective 7-1-13.

Deer hunting crossbow season. HF 499. Effective 7-1-14.

DEFERRED JUDGMENTS

DNA sampling. HF 527. Effective 7-1-14.

DEFINITIONS

Sex act definition. SF 298. Effective 7-1-13.

DELAYED DEPOSIT SERVICES

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

DENTAL CARE

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

DEPENDENTS, see also ADULT ABUSE; CHILDREN

Child and dependent care tax credit. SF 2337. Effective 1-1-15.

Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

DEREGULATION

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Effective 7-1-14.

DIETITIANS

Licensure requirements for dietetics. SF 2083. Effective 7-1-14.

DISABLED PERSONS

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

Literacy skills and dyslexia in schools. SF 2319. Effective 7-1-14.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Effective 5-26-14.

DISASTERS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. SF 2305. Effective 7-1-14.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 2255. Effective 7-1-14.

DISEASES

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2212. Effective 4-3-14.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalties. SF 2297. Effective 5-30-14.

DISTRIBUTORS

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 640. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 6-17-13.

DNA (DEOXYRIBONUCLEIC ACID)

DNA sampling. HF 527. Effective 7-1-14.

DOGS

Greyhound racing, cessation. SF 2362. Various effective dates; see section 13 of bill.

DOMESTIC ABUSE, see also ABUSE

No-contact order, notice by peace officer. HF 496. Effective 4-1-14.

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13.

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 2118. Effective 7-1-14.

DRAINAGE AND LEVEE DISTRICTS

Drainage and levee district consolidation. HF 152. Effective 5-1-13.

Drainage bonds. SF 2191. Effective 7-1-14.

Drainage district trustees, eligibility. SF 2273. Effective 7-1-14.

Levee and drainage districts. HF 2344. Effective 7-1-14.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273. Effective 7-1-14.

DRIVER'S LICENSES AND PERMITS

Duplicate driver's license fees. SF 224. Various effective dates; see section 5 of bill.

Driver's licensing, young drivers. SF 115. Effective 1-1-14.

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355. Effective 5-15-13.

DOT policies. SF 386. Various effective dates; see section 21 of bill.

Minor's license use for driving to extracurricular activities. SF 2228. Effective 7-1-14.

Railroad employees, driver's license exemption. SF 2290. Effective 7-1-14.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

DRUGS, see also CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Effective 7-1-14.

Methamphetamine precursors. HF 159. Effective 7-1-14.

EARNED INCOME TAX CREDIT

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

EASEMENTS, see also PROPERTY

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Effective 7-1-13.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324. Effective 7-1-13.

Economic development authority, duties and policies. HF 397. Effective 7-1-13.

Targeted jobs withholding changes. SF 433. Effective 7-1-13.

Economic development authority, tax related changes. HF 620. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of divisions I, II, and III, effective 6-17-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. SF 2339. Effective 7-1-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

Economic development program changes. SF 2359. Various effective dates; see bill.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

ECONOMIC EMERGENCY FUND

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

EDUCATION, DEPARTMENT OF

Education department technical changes. HF 454. Effective 7-1-13.

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

School day and hour requirements and school start date. HF 2170. Effective 7-1-14.

Education department Code corrections. SF 2230. Effective 7-1-14.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Effective 7-1-14.

Literacy skills and dyslexia in schools. SF 2319. Effective 7-1-14.

Radon testing in schools. SF 366. Effective 7-1-14.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

EDUCATION LOANS

College student aid commission programs and accounts. SF 2257. Effective 7-1-14.

ELDER GROUP HOMES

Health facilities technical changes. HF 2365. Effective 7-1-14.

ELDERS, see also AGING, DEPARTMENT ON

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13.

Fur harvesters license. HF 394. Effective 7-1-13.

Elder abuse definition, SF 2239, Effective 7-1-14.

ELECTIONS

City council municipal elections. HF 2366. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II, effective 4-25-14.

ELECTRIC POWER

Hydroelectricity property, sales tax exemption. HF 630. Effective 7-1-13. Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. SF 2197. Effective 7-1-14.

ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATIONS

Public employment relations board, electronic filings. HF 2172. Effective 7-1-14. Insurance division omnibus, dept. of commerce. SF 2105. Effective 7-1-14.

ELECTRONIC TRANSACTIONS

Funds transfers, uniform commercial code. SF 186. Effective 4-26-13.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT, see also DISASTERS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. SF 2305. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 644. Effective 7-1-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

EMPLOYEES, STATE

Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Effective 7-1-13.

EMPLOYMENT

Federal unemployment insurance, conformity. SF 110. Effective 7-1-13. Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 340. Effective 7-1-13. Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Effective 7-1-14.

ENGINEERING

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13. Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 2255. Effective 7-1-14. Drainage bonds. SF 2191. Effective 7-1-14.

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill. Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

ENVIRONMENT, see also CONSERVATION

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Various effective dates: see section 3 of bill.

ENVIRONMENT FIRST FUND

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

EQUIPMENT

Motor vehicle equipment dealers, registration fees. SF 2291. Effective 7-1-14. Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2230. Effective 4-10-14.

ESTATES

Probate and trust code. HF 591. Effective 7-1-13.

ETHANOL, see also FUEL

Cogeneration facilities, renewable energy tax credits. SF 2343. Effective 7-1-14. Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2344. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

ETHICS AND CAMPAIGN DISCLOSURE BOARD

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

EXCAVATION

Underground facility operators. HF 2408. Effective 7-1-14.

EXECUTIVE BRANCH

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288. Effective 7-1-14.

EXPLOSIVES

Explosive blaster licenses. HF 223. Effective 7-1-13.

EYE CARE

Vision screening for school children. SF 419. Effective 7-1-13.

FAIRS

County fairs and property tax. HF 627. Effective 7-1-13.

FAMILIES

Child abuse differential response. HF 590. Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, subsection 16, effective 5-24-13.

FARMING

Farm lease termination notices, SF 316, Effective 7-1-13.

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Effective 7-1-13.

School investment of future farmers of America moneys. HF 533. Effective 4-25-13.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 599. Various effective dates; see bill.

Beginning farmer tax credit. HF 2454. Various effective dates, see bill.

FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Effective 3-28-13. Harlan statue, located at Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 13. Effective 7-1-13.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill. Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Effective 7-1-14. Internal Revenue Code update. HF 2435. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 6, effective 4-3-14

FEEDLOTS

Weapons ranges. HF 133. Effective 3-28-13.

FEES

Termination of parental rights appeal, attorney fees. HF 471. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 1, effective 5-15-13.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Effective 7-1-14.

Corporations. HF 2325. Effective 7-1-14.

Fee increase notification. HF 2274. Effective 7-1-14.

FELONIES, see also CRIMINAL OFFENSES

Controlled substances schedules. SF 2121. Effective 7-1-14.

FERTILIZER

Manure application education training. HF 312. Effective 7-1-13.

FIDUCIARIES

Elder abuse definition, SF 2239, Effective 7-1-14.

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324. Effective 7-1-13.

FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Effective 7-1-14.

FIREARMS

Weapons ranges. HF 133. Effective 3-28-13.

Hunting firearms safety for adults, waiving requirements. SF 389. Effective 7-1-13.

FIREFIGHTERS

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327. Various effective dates; see section 12 of bill. Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

FIRE SAFETY

Explosive blaster licenses. HF 223. Effective 7-1-13.

FISH AND FISHING

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Effective 7-1-13. Paddlefish season, licenses. SF 2198. Effective 7-1-14.

FLOODING

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Effective 7-1-13.

FOOD PROCESSING

Streamlined sales taxes, definitions. HF 199. Effective 7-1-13.

FORFEITURES

In rem forfeiture proceedings. SF 282. Effective 7-1-13.

FOSTER CARE

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Effective 7-1-14.

FRANCHISES

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance. HF 395. Effective 7-1-13.

FRAUD

Business opportunities law, fraud. SF 142. Effective 7-1-13.

Fraudulent practice, definitions. SF 2092. Effective 7-1-14.

FUEL

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 640. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 6-17-13.

Compressed natural gas taxation. SF 2338. Effective 7-1-14.

Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2344. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 3 and 4, effective 5-30-14.

FUR HARVESTERS

Fur harvesters license, HF 394, Effective 7-1-13.

GAMBLING

Gambling, voluntary exclusion from facilities. SF 204. Vetoed 4-26-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Greyhound racing, cessation. SF 2362. Various effective dates; see section 13 of bill.

GARNISHMENT

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Effective 7-1-14.

GAS, NATURAL, see also NATURAL GAS

Compressed natural gas taxation. SF 2338. Effective 7-1-14.

GASOLINE, see also FUEL

Gasoline terminals, sale of unblended fuel. HF 640. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 6-17-13.

Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2344. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

GENERAL ASSEMBLY

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

GIFTS

Gift certificates not considered unclaimed property. HF 2296. Effective 7-1-14.

GOVERNOR

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF DRUG CONTROL POLICY

Drug use reduction advisory councils. HF 530. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

GRANTS

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13.

GREAT PLACES PROGRAM

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

GUARDIANS

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 362. Effective 7-1-13.

Guardianship at child in need of assistance disposition. HF 2421. Effective 7-1-14.

Uniform power of attorney Act. SF 2168. Effective 7-1-14.

Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

HAZARDOUS MATERIALS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

HEALTH

Health facilities technical changes. HF 2365. Effective 7-1-14.

HEALTH CARE

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347. Effective 4-5-13.

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394. Effective 7-1-13.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

HEARINGS

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance, HF 395, Effective 7-1-13.

HIGHWAYS

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2230. Effective 4-10-14.

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Various effective dates; see section 2 of bill.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

HISTORICAL PRESERVATION

Historic preservation tax credits. SF 436. Various effective dates; see section 4 of bill. Historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credits. HF 2453. Effective 7-1-14.

HISTORY

Harlan statue, located at Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 13. Effective 7-1-13.

HOMELAND SECURITY

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Disasters, emergency management, mutual aid arrangements. SF 2305. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

HOMES, see also HOUSING

Manufactured and mobile home titling. HF 487. Effective 7-1-13.

HOMESTEADS

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Effective 5-26-14.

HORSES

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Effective 7-1-14. Horse racing, native horses. SF 2185. Effective 7-1-14.

HORTICULTURE

Oriental bittersweet and other weeds, distribution prohibited. SF 317. Effective 7-1-13.

HOSPITALS

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347. Effective 4-5-13.

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Health facilities technical changes. HF 2365. Effective 7-1-14.

HOUSING

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Effective 7-1-14.

HUMAN IMMUNODEFICIENCY VIRUS

DPH technical changes. SF 202. Effective 7-1-13.

Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalties. SF 2297. Effective 5-30-14.

HUMAN RIGHTS, DEPARTMENT OF

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

HUMAN SERVICES, DEPARTMENT OF

Medicaid program collections and integrity policy. SF 357. Effective 7-1-13.

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347. Effective 4-5-13.

Mental health and disability services policy, DHS. SF 203. Various effective dates; see sections 6 and 9 of bill.

Home and community-based services waiver policy, DHS. SF 351. Effective 7-1-13.

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 362. Effective 7-1-13.

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Effective 7-1-13.

Child abuse differential response. HF 590. Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, subsection 16, effective 5-24-13.

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Crisis stabilization licensure exemption. HF 2379. Effective 7-1-14.

Competency to stand trial, mental health treatment costs. SF 2296. Effective 7-1-14. Miller trust. HF 2159. Effective 7-1-14.

Medicaid consumer-directed attendant care providers. SF 2320. Effective 4-3-14.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

HUMAN TRAFFICKING

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

HUNTING

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

Hunting firearms safety for adults, waiving requirements. SF 389. Effective 7-1-13.

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2067. Effective 3-14-14.

Deer hunting crossbow season. HF 499. Effective 7-1-14.

INCOME TAX, see also TAXES

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Solar energy tax credits. SF 2340. Effective 5-30-14.

Child and dependent care tax credit. SF 2337. Effective 1-1-15.

Emergency medical services and firefighter tax credits. HF 2459. Effective 7-1-14.

Adoption tax credit. HF 2468. Effective 7-1-14.

INFANTS, see also CHILDREN

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

INFORMATION

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Effective 1-1-15.

Regional transit customer data. HF 2278. Effective 7-1-14.

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

INFRASTRUCTURE

Economic development program changes. SF 2359. Various effective dates; see bill. Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill

INHERITANCE TAX

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 3 and 4, effective 5-30-14.

INSECTS

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2212. Effective 4-3-14.

INSPECTIONS

Boiler inspections. HF 484. Effective 4-24-13

INSPECTIONS AND APPEALS, DEPARTMENT OF

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347. Effective 4-5-13

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394. Effective 7-1-13.

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance, HF 395, Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Adult day services admissions and retention requirements. SF 2193. Effective 7-1-14. Health facilities technical changes. HF 2365. Effective 7-1-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

INSURANCE, see also MEDICAL INSURANCE

Credit for reinsurance model Act. SF 182. Effective 1-1-14.

Licensing of insurance agents, risk management framework. SF 189. Effective 7-1-13.

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificates of deposit. SF 114. Effective 7-1-13.

Insurance division omnibus. HF 489. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 10, effective 6-17-13.

Insurance division omnibus, dept. of commerce. SF 2105. Effective 7-1-14.

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. HF 2297. Effective 7-1-14.

Life insurance standard valuation and nonforfeiture provisions. SF 2131. Effective 7-1-14.

Insurance company holding systems, revisions. SF 2104. Effective 7-1-14.

Insurance policies, intended beneficiary. HF 398. Effective 7-1-14.

INTERNAL REVENUE CODE

Internal revenue update. SF 106. Effective 2-14-13.

Internal Revenue Code update. HF 2435. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 6, effective 4-3-14.

INTERNET

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355. Effective 5-15-13

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates: see bill.

Fee increase notification. HF 2274. Effective 7-1-14.

INVESTMENTS

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 615. Effective 5-24-13.

Economic development program changes. SF 2359. Various effective dates; see bill.

INVOLUNTARY COMMITMENT

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

IOWACARE

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

IOWA COMMUNICATIONS NETWORK (ICN)

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill. Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Effective 7-1-13.

IOWA FINANCE AUTHORITY

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13.

Mortgage release certificates. SF 445. Effective 5-1-13.

Agricultural development authority. HF 607. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division IV, effective 5-9-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Title guaranty program, private activity bond cap, Iowa finance authority. SF 2206. Effective 7-1-14.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328. Various effective dates; see bill.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

IOWA HEALTH AND WELLNESS PLAN

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

IOWA PUBLIC EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

IOWA PUBLIC INFORMATION BOARD

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

IOWA STATE UNIVERSITY

Manure application education training. HF 312. Effective 7-1-13.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

IOWA VETERANS HOME, see also VETERANS HOME

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates: see bill.

ITEM VETOES, see also VETOES

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13. Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

JOB CREATION

Targeted jobs withholding changes. SF 433. Effective 7-1-13.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

JOB TRAINING

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

JOINT TENANCY

Joint tenancies of real property. SF 2091. Effective 1-1-15.

JUDGES

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13.

JUDGMENTS AND DECREES

Rental claims, limitations on judgments. HF 356. Effective 7-1-13.

JUDICIAL BRANCH, see also JUSTICE, DEPARTMENT OF

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187. Effective 7-1-13.

Court fees and receipts. SF 318. Effective 7-1-13.

Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Effective 7-1-13.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Clerks of court appointments, removal. SF 2313. Effective 7-1-14.

Judicial branch appropriations. HF 2449. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

JURISDICTION

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2321. Effective 7-1-14.

JUSTICE, DEPARTMENT OF

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Judicial branch appropriations. HF 2449. Effective 7-1-14.

JUVENILE JUSTICE, see also COURTS

Youthful offenders, judgment, sentencing. SF 288. Effective 7-1-13.

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 362. Effective 7-1-13.

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Effective 7-1-13.

Child abuse differential response. HF 590. Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, subsection 16, effective 5-24-13.

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates: see section 35 of bill.

Guardianship at child in need of assistance disposition. HF 2421. Effective 7-1-14.

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Effective 7-1-14.

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. SF 2310. Effective 7-1-14.

Juvenile delinquency records, sealing. SF 383. Effective 7-1-14.

LABOR

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 340. Effective 7-1-13. Construction contracts, venue. HF 211. Effective 1-1-14.

LANDFILLS

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2212. Effective 4-3-14. Cogeneration facilities, renewable energy tax credits. SF 2343. Effective 7-1-14.

LANDLORD AND TENANT LAW

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Effective 7-1-13.

LAW ENFORCEMENT, see also PEACE OFFICERS

Criminal information sharing. SF 145. Effective 7-1-13.

Global positioning device search warrants, HF 475. Effective 7-1-14.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Effective 7-1-14.

Unified law enforcement districts, HF 2476, Effective 5-23-14.

LAW ENFORCEMENT ACADEMY

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

LEASING AND LEASES

Farm lease termination notices. SF 316. Effective 7-1-13.

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Effective 7-1-13.

LEGAL SERVICES, see also ATTORNEYS AT LAW

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Effective 7-1-13.

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES AGENCY

Judicial branch appropriations. SF 442. Effective 7-1-13.

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

LEMON LAW

Defective motor vehicles, lemon law weight change. HF 2181. Effective 7-1-14.

LEVIES

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

LIABILITY

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Effective 7-1-13.

Emergency assistance, architects and engineers, liability. SF 2255. Effective 7-1-14.

LICENSES AND PERMITS

Fur harvesters license. HF 394. Effective 7-1-13.

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

Explosive blaster licenses. HF 223. Effective 7-1-13.

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355. Effective 5-15-13.

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. SF 2197. Effective 7-1-14.

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2067. Effective 3-14-14.

Psychologists, provisional licensure. HF 2378. Effective 7-1-14.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2230. Effective 4-10-14.

LIENS

City water utility liens. HF 524. Effective 7-1-13.

Mechanic's liens. HF 565. Effective 7-1-13.

LIMITATION OF ACTIONS

Rental claims, limitations on judgments. HF 356. Effective 7-1-13.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Effective 7-1-13.

Real estate filings, use restrictions. SF 2315. Effective 7-1-14.

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANIES

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Effective 7-1-13.

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Effective 7-1-14.

LITERACY

Literacy skills and dyslexia in schools. SF 2319. Effective 7-1-14.

LOANS

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Effective 7-1-14.

LOESS HILLS

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

LONG-TERM CARE

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13.

Health care facilities, informal conferences on contested citations. SF 394. Effective 7-1-13

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Effective 7-1-14.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

LOW-INCOME PERSONS

State public defender practices and procedures. HF 592. Effective 7-1-13.

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13.

State public defender, indigent defense practices. HF 2326. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 3, effective 3-26-14.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

MANAGEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

MANUFACTURED HOUSING

Manufactured and mobile home titling. HF 487. Effective 7-1-13.

MANURE

Manure application education training. HF 312. Effective 7-1-13.

Confined animal feeding operations. HF 512. Effective 7-1-13.

MARIJUANA, see also CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Effective 7-1-14.

MEDICAL ASSISTANCE

Home and community-based waiver policy, DHS. SF 351. Effective 7-1-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Miller trust, HF 2159, Effective 7-1-14.

Medicaid consumer-directed attendant care providers. SF 2320. Effective 4-3-14.

Medicaid program collections and integrity policy. SF 357. Effective 7-1-13.

MEDICAL CARE

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Effective 7-1-14.

MEDICAL INSURANCE

Insurance division omnibus. HF 489. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 10, effective 6-17-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. HF 2297. Effective 7-1-14.

MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Prosthetic licensure cleanup. HF 486. Effective 7-1-13.

Orthotist or prosthetist assistants. HF 2370. Effective 7-1-14.

Psychologists, provisional licensure. HF 2378. Effective 7-1-14.

Advanced registered nurse practitioner, use of title. SF 2120. Effective 7-1-14.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

MEETINGS, see also OPEN RECORDS AND MEETINGS

Drug use reduction advisory councils. HF 530. Effective 7-1-13.

MENTAL HEALTH

Supplemental appropriations, county mental health. HF 160. Effective 3-28-13.

Mental health and disability services policy, DHS. SF 203. Various effective dates; see sections 6 and 9 of bill.

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13.

Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

Crisis stabilization licensure exemption. HF 2379. Effective 7-1-14.

Competency to stand trial, mental health treatment costs. SF 2296. Effective 7-1-14.

METALS

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2346. Effective 7-1-14.

METHAMPHETAMINE

Methamphetamine precursors. HF 159. Effective 7-1-14.

MILITARY FORCES

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 545. Effective 7-1-13.

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2321. Effective 7-1-14.

MINORS, see also CHILDREN

Driver's licensing, young drivers. SF 115. Effective 1-1-14.

County attorney and DHS representation. HF 119. Effective 7-1-13.

Minor's license use for driving to extracurricular activities. SF 2228. Effective 7-1-14.

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. SF 2310. Effective 7-1-14.

Electronic cigarettes to minors, prohibition. HF 2109. Effective 7-1-14.

MISDEMEANORS

DNA sampling. HF 527. Effective 7-1-14.

MOBILE HOMES AND PARKS

Manufactured and mobile home titling. HF 487. Effective 7-1-13.

MONEY SERVICES

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

MORTGAGES

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

Mortgage release certificates. SF 445. Effective 5-1-13.

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. HF 2131. Effective 7-1-14.

Federal home loan banks, insurer collateral. SF 2133. Effective 7-1-14.

Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Effective 7-1-14.

MOTORCYCLES

Moped speed increase. SF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

MOTOR VEHICLES

Motor vehicle title transfers and refunds. SF 349. Effective 1-1-14.

Vehicle dealers termination or noncontinuance, HF 395, Effective 7-1-13.

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 340. Effective 7-1-13.

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificates of deposit. SF 114. Effective 7-1-13.

Duplicate driver's license fees, SF 224. Various effective dates; see section 5 of bill.

DOT policies. SF 386. Various effective dates; see section 21 of bill.

Vehicle recycling, licensure. SF 2250. Effective 7-1-14.

Motor vehicle equipment dealers, registration fees. SF 2291. Effective 7-1-14.

Defective motor vehicles, lemon law weight change. HF 2181. Effective 7-1-14.

Highway moving permit, equipment exemption. HF 2230. Effective 4-10-14.

County treasurer duties. HF 2273. Effective 7-1-14.

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Various effective dates; see section 3 of bill.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

MUNICIPAL FIRE AND POLICE RETIREMENT SYSTEM

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327. Various effective dates; see section 12 of bill.

MUNICIPALITIES, see also CITIES

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

NATIONAL GUARD, see also MILITARY FORCES

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

National guard educational assistance, deadlines. SF 332. Effective 7-1-13.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 545. Effective 7-1-13.

NATIVE AMERICANS

Tribal governments with reserve peace officers. SF 343. Effective 7-1-13.

NATURAL GAS

Compressed natural gas taxation. SF 2338. Effective 7-1-14.

Cogeneration facilities, renewable energy tax credits. SF 2343. Effective 7-1-14.

NATURAL RESOURCE COMMISSION

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

Boat registration fees, extension of sunset. SF 146. Effective 7-1-13.

Aquatic invasive species. HF 522. Effective 7-1-13.

Paddlefish season, licenses. SF 2198. Effective 7-1-14.

Deer hunting crossbow season. HF 499. Effective 7-1-14.

NATURAL RESOURCES, DEPARTMENT OF

Environmental services, technical changes for DNR. HF 225. Effective 7-1-13.

Dam rebuilding and replacement. HF 541. Effective 7-1-13.

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Effective 7-1-13.

Urban conservation practices, water management. SF 388. Effective 7-1-13.

Manure application education training. HF 312. Effective 7-1-13.

Aguatic invasive species. HF 522. Effective 7-1-13.

Beginning farmers, DNR pilot leasing of land. HF 457. Effective 7-1-13.

Confined animal feeding operations. HF 512. Effective 7-1-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Off-road utility vehicles. HF 2216. Effective 7-1-14.

 $Air\ and\ water\ quality,\ DNR\ conditional\ permits,\ elimination.\ SF\ 2197.\ Effective\ 7-1-14.$

Youth turkey hunting. HF 2067. Effective 3-14-14.

State park volunteers, liability. HF 2397. Effective 7-1-14.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

NO-CONTACT ORDERS

No-contact order, notice by peace officer. HF 496. Effective 4-1-14.

NONRESIDENTS

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

NOTIFICATION

Underground facility operators. HF 2408. Effective 7-1-14.

NURSES

Advanced registered nurse practitioner, use of title. SF 2120. Effective 7-1-14.

NURSING FACILITIES, see also LONG-TERM CARE

Health care workers, conditional employment, criminal records. SF 347. Effective 4-5-13.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Effective 7-1-14.

NUTRITION

Streamlined sales taxes. HF 2436. Effective 7-1-14.

OBSTRUCTING JUSTICE

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 384. Effective 7-1-13.

OMBUDSMAN

Citizens' aide name change to ombudsman. HF 185. Effective 7-1-13.

OMNIBUS BILLS

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill. Insurance division omnibus. HF 489. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 10, effective 6-17-13.

OPEN RECORDS AND MEETINGS, see also MEETINGS; RECORDS

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

OPERATING WHILE INTOXICATED (OWI)

DOT policies. SF 386. Various effective dates; see section 21 of bill.

ORPHANS

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 613. Effective 7-1-13.

PARENTAL RIGHTS

Adoption and guardianship, family relationships. SF 362. Effective 7-1-13.

Termination of parental rights appeal, attorney fees. HF 471. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 1, effective 5-15-13.

State public defender practices and procedures. HF 592. Effective 7-1-13.

State public defender, indigent defense practices. HF 2326. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 3, effective 3-26-14.

PARENTS

Compulsory preschool. HF 351. Effective 7-1-13.

Alcoholic beverages, social host liability. SF 2310. Effective 7-1-14.

PARI-MUTUEL WAGERING

Gambling, voluntary exclusion from facilities. SF 204. Vetoed 4-26-13.

Horse racing, native horses. SF 2185. Effective 7-1-14.

Greyhound racing, cessation. SF 2362. Various effective dates; see section 13 of bill.

PARKING

Urban conservation practices, water management. SF 388. Effective 7-1-13.

PARKS, see also RECREATION AREAS

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

PAROLE

Board of parole, reserve members. HF 538. Effective 7-1-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

PATIENT PROTECTION AND AFFORDABLE CARE ACT

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

PAWNSHOPS

Pawn shops and tools. HF 514. Effective 7-1-14.

PEACE OFFICERS

No-contact order, notice by peace officer. HF 496. Effective 4-1-14.

Weapons ranges. HF 133. Effective 3-28-13.

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

Law enforcement equipment removal, criminal penalty. SF 384. Effective 7-1-13.

Tribal governments with reserve peace officers. SF 343. Effective 7-1-13.

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Effective 7-1-14.

Emergency medical services and firefighter tax credits. HF 2459. Effective 7-1-14.

Unified law enforcement districts. HF 2476. Effective 5-23-14.

PERPETUITIES

Perpetuities in condominiums and cooperatives. SF 2312. Effective 7-1-14.

PETS, see also ANIMALS

Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 2118. Effective 7-1-14.

PHARMACY

Vaccine administration by pharmacists. SF 353. Effective 7-1-13.

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. HF 2297. Effective 7-1-14.

Prescription monitoring programs, connection with other states. SF 2080. Effective 7-1-14.

PILOT PROGRAMS

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

PIPELINES

Pipeline safety, civil penalties. SF 91. Effective 7-1-13.

PLANTS

Oriental bittersweet and other weeds, distribution prohibited. SF 317. Effective 7-1-13.

PLUMBING

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427. Effective 4-26-13.

POLICE, see also PEACE OFFICERS

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327. Various effective dates; see section 12 of bill.

POLITICAL SUBDIVISIONS

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. School district sharing incentives. HF 472. Effective 7-1-13.

POLLUTION

Environmental services, technical changes for DNR. HF 225. Effective 7-1-13. Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Effective 7-1-13.

POSTSECONDARY EDUCATION

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2271. Effective 7-1-14.

POWER OF ATTORNEY

Uniform power of attorney Act. SF 2168. Effective 7-1-14. Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

PRESCHOOLS, see also SCHOOLS

Compulsory preschool. HF 351. Effective 7-1-13.

PRESCRIPTIONS, see also PHARMACY

Pharmacy benefit managers regulation. HF 2297. Effective 7-1-14.

Prescription monitoring programs, connection with other states. SF 2080. Effective 7-1-14

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Effective 7-1-14.

PRIMARY ROAD FUND

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Various effective dates; see section 2 of bill.

PRIVACY, see also CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATIONS AND RECORDS

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Effective 1-1-15.

PROBATE CODE, see also COURTS

Probate and trust code. HF 591. Effective 7-1-13.

Probate code updates. SF 2169. Effective 7-1-14.

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE, see also MEDICAL PROFESSIONALS

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427. Effective 4-26-13.

Licensing of insurance agents, risk management framework. SF 189. Effective 7-1-13. Real estate licensing fees. SF 438. Effective 7-1-13.

Licensure requirements for dietetics. SF 2083. Effective 7-1-14.

PROPANE GAS

Propane education and research council. HF 631. Effective 7-1-13.

PROPERTY, see also REAL ESTATE

County attorney and condemnation. HF 212. Effective 7-1-13.

Uniform landlord and tenant Act. HF 495. Effective 7-1-13.

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Effective 7-1-13.

Miller trust. HF 2159. Effective 7-1-14.

Gift certificates not considered unclaimed property. HF 2296. Effective 7-1-14.

PROPERTY TAX

Water utility replacement tax. SF 451. Effective 5-9-13.

County fairs and property tax. HF 627. Effective 7-1-13.

Algae industry classification. HF 632. Effective 5-24-13.

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Effective 7-1-14.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Effective 5-26-14.

PROSTHETICS

Prosthetic licensure cleanup. HF 486. Effective 7-1-13.

Orthotist or prosthetist assistants. HF 2370. Effective 7-1-14.

PROSTITUTION

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

PROTECTIVE ORDERS

No-contact order, notice by peace officer. HF 496. Effective 4-1-14. Pets and domestic abuse protective orders. SF 2118. Effective 7-1-14.

PSYCHIATRY AND PSYCHOLOGY, see also MENTAL HEALTH

Psychologists, provisional licensure. HF 2378. Effective 7-1-14.

PUBLICATIONS

Standings appropriations. HF 2473. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

PUBLIC DEFENDER

State public defender, technical bill. HF 210. Effective 7-1-13.

State public defender practices and procedures. HF 592. Effective 7-1-13.

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

State public defender, indigent defense practices. HF 2326. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 3, effective 3-26-14.

Public defender attorneys, Gideon fellowships. HF 2132. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

PUBLIC DEFENSE, DEPARTMENT OF

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS BOARD

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Public employment relations board, electronic filings. HF 2172. Effective 7-1-14. Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

PUBLIC HEALTH, DEPARTMENT OF

Vision screening for school children. SF 419. Effective 7-1-13.

DPH technical changes. SF 202. Effective 7-1-13.

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Licensure requirements for dietetics. SF 2083. Effective 7-1-14.

DPH omnibus bill, health care workforce support. SF 2196. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Medical cannabidiol Act. SF 2360. Effective 7-1-14.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

PUBLIC SAFETY, DEPARTMENT OF

Justice system appropriations. SF 447. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

Juvenile delinquency records, sealing. SF 383. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Contagious or infectious disease transmission, penalties. SF 2297. Effective 5-30-14.

PUBLIC TRANSIT

Regional transit customer data, HF 2278, Effective 7-1-14.

RACETRACKS AND RACING

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Effective 7-1-14.

Car racing facility, sales tax rebate, out-of-state ownership. SF 2341. Effective 4-2-14. Sales tax rebate for raceway. HF 2464. Effective 7-1-14.

Greyhound racing, cessation. SF 2362. Various effective dates; see section 13 of bill.

RACING AND GAMING COMMISSION

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Horse racing dosage amounts for phenylbutazone. HF 381. Effective 7-1-14.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

RADIATION

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13.

RADON

Radon testing in schools. SF 366. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

RAILROADS

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 340. Effective 7-1-13.

Railroad employees, driver's license exemption. SF 2290. Effective 7-1-14.

REAL ESTATE

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Effective 7-1-13.

Mortgage release certificates. SF 445. Effective 5-1-13.

Real estate licensing fees. SF 438. Effective 7-1-13.

Real estate conveyances. HF 566. Effective 7-1-13. Residential real estate loan charges. HF 2324. Effective 7-1-14.

Real estate filings, use restrictions. SF 2315. Effective 7-1-14.

REAL PROPERTY

Joint tenancies of real property. SF 2091. Effective 1-1-15.

REAP (RESOURCES ENHANCEMENT AND PROTECTION) FUND

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill

REBUILD IOWA INFRASTRUCTURE FUND

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill. Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill

RECIPROCITY

Postsecondary education, interstate reciprocity agreements. SF 2271. Effective 7-1-14.

RECORDS, see also OPEN RECORDS AND MEETINGS

Privacy of citizen's personal information. HF 2368. Effective 1-1-15.

RECREATION AREAS

Recreational use immunity. HF 649. Effective 7-1-13.

RECREATION VEHICLES

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Various effective dates: see section 3 of bill.

RECYCLING

Vehicle recycling, licensure. SF 2250. Effective 7-1-14.

REFUNDS AND REBATES

Sales tax rebate for raceway. HF 2464. Effective 7-1-14.

REGENTS, BOARD OF

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Education appropriations. SF 2347. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

REGISTRIES

Child abuse differential response. HF 590. Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, subsection 16, effective 5-24-13.

REHABILITATION

Historic preservation tax credits. SF 436. Various effective dates; see section 4 of bill.

RENEWABLE ENERGY

Cogeneration facilities, renewable energy tax credits. SF 2343. Effective 7-1-14. Renewable fuels incentives, E-15 gas. SF 2344. Various effective dates; see section 16

Solar energy tax credits. SF 2340. Effective 5-30-14.

RENTAL PROPERTY

City water utility liens. HF 524. Effective 7-1-13.

Uniform landlord and tenant Act, HF 495, Effective 7-1-13.

Rental claims, limitations on judgments. HF 356. Effective 7-1-13.

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Effective 7-1-14.

RESIDENT ADVOCATES

Department on aging programs and services. SF 184. Effective 7-1-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates: see bill.

RESOURCES ENHANCEMENT AND PROTECTION FUND, see REAP

RETAIL

Sales tax rebate for raceway. HF 2464. Effective 7-1-14.

RETIREMENT

Police and fire retirement system. SF 327. Various effective dates; see section 12 of bill.

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13. School retirement fund incentives, age requirement. SF 220. Effective 4-3-14.

REVENUE, DEPARTMENT OF

DOR technical bill. HF 575. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of sections 3, 4, 8, and 16, effective 4-24-13.

Water utility replacement tax. SF 451. Effective 5-9-13.

Administration of tax laws by DOR. SF 432. Various effective dates; see section 8 of bill.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 615. Effective 5-24-13.

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Streamlined sales taxes. HF 2436. Effective 7-1-14.

Revenue department technical bill. HF 2438. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VI and VII, effective 4-10-14.

Solar energy tax credits. SF 2340. Effective 5-30-14.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 3 and 4, effective 5-30-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

RIVERS, see also WATER AND WATERCOURSES

Paddlefish season, licenses. SF 2198. Effective 7-1-14.

ROAD USE TAX FUND

Transportation appropriations. HF 602. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Various effective dates; see section 2 of bill.

RULES

Administrative rules reform. HF 586. Effective 7-1-13.

RURAL WATER DISTRICTS

Rural water providers. HF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

SALARIES, see also COMPENSATION

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

SALES, SERVICES, AND USE TAX, see also TAXES

Streamlined sales taxes, definitions. HF 199. Effective 7-1-13.

Hydroelectricity property, sales tax exemption. HF 630. Effective 7-1-13.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

Streamlined sales taxes. HF 2436. Effective 7-1-14.

Car racing facility, sales tax rebate, out-of-state ownership. SF 2341. Effective 4-2-14.

Fuel trailers and seed tenders sales tax exemption. HF 2446. Effective 7-1-14.

Sales tax rebate for raceway. HF 2464. Effective 7-1-14.

Environmental testing sales tax and motorsports RV registration. SF 2364. Various effective dates; see section 3 of bill.

SALVAGE

Vehicle recycling, licensure. SF 2250. Effective 7-1-14.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

SCHOOL DISTRICTS

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

School finance, whole grade sharing. SF 2056. Effective 7-1-14.

School retirement fund incentives, age requirement. SF 220. Effective 4-3-14.

Radon testing in schools. SF 366. Effective 7-1-14.

SCHOOL FOUNDATION PROGRAM

School district sharing incentives. HF 472. Effective 7-1-13.

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

School district shared operations. HF 2271. Effective 3-26-14.

SCHOOLS

School district sharing incentives. HF 472. Effective 7-1-13.

Vision screening for school children. SF 419. Effective 7-1-13.

Compulsory preschool. HF 351. Effective 7-1-13.

School investment of future farmers of America moneys. HF 533. Effective 4-25-13.

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

School tuition organization tax credit. HF 625. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-11-13.

School day and hour requirements and school start date. HF 2170. Effective 7-1-14.

School district shared operations. HF 2271. Effective 3-26-14.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Effective 7-1-14.

Foster care student credit transfer. HF 2388. Effective 7-1-14.

Literacy skills and dyslexia in schools. SF 2319. Effective 7-1-14.

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. HF 2474. Effective 5-23-14.

SECRETARY OF STATE

Mechanic's liens. HF 565. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Corporations. HF 2325. Effective 7-1-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

SECURITY

Security breaches of personal information, notification requirements. SF 2259. Effective 7-1-14

SEED CAPITAL

Innovation fund tax credits. HF 615. Effective 5-24-13.

SEIZURE AND FORFEITURE

Seized property claims. SF 188. Effective 7-1-13.

SENTENCES

Youthful offenders, judgment, sentencing. SF 288. Effective 7-1-13.

SERVICES WAIVERS

Home and community-based waiver policy, DHS. SF 351. Effective 7-1-13.

SEWAGE TREATMENT

Sewage disposal system inspections and title abstracts. SF 390. Effective 4-5-13. Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183. Effective 7-1-14.

SEX OFFENDERS

Sexually violent predator, juvenile delinquency adjudication. SF 2211. Effective 7-1-14.

SEXUAL ABUSE

Military justice code, sexual abuse. SF 2321. Effective 7-1-14.

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. HF 2474. Effective 5-23-14.

SEXUAL ACTIVITY

Sex act definition, SF 298, Effective 7-1-13.

SHAREHOLDERS

Business corporation Act. HF 469. Effective 1-1-14.

Business corporation amendments. SF 2200. Effective 7-1-14.

SHERIFFS, see also COUNTIES

Garnishment notice, HF 2387, Effective 7-1-14.

SHORTHAND REPORTERS

Court fees and receipts. SF 318. Effective 7-1-13.

SMALL BUSINESSES

Targeted small business program, microloans. HF 324. Effective 7-1-13.

Economic development program changes. SF 2359. Various effective dates; see bill.

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. HF 2458. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

SOLAR ENERGY

Solar energy tax credits. SF 2340. Effective 5-30-14.

SOLID WASTE

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2346. Effective 7-1-14.

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2212. Effective 4-3-14.

SPEED LIMITS

Standing appropriations. SF 452. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill. Moped speed increase. SF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

SPORTS

Sexual exploitation by school coaches and volunteers. HF 2474. Effective 5-23-14.

STATE GOVERNMENT

Homeland security and emergency management department. HF 307. Effective 7-1-13. Charitable state payroll deductions. HF 131. Effective 7-1-13.

Government efficiency, information technology, human resource management. SF 396. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Reporting and purchasing requirements of executive branch agencies. HF 2288. Effective 7-1-14.

Fee increase notification. HF 2274. Effective 7-1-14.

STATE PARKS

State park volunteers, liability. HF 2397. Effective 7-1-14.

STATE SYMBOLS

Harlan statue, located at Iowa Wesleyan College. HJR 13. Effective 7-1-13.

STUDENTS, see also SCHOOLS

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Effective 7-1-14.

Minor's license use for driving to extracurricular activities. SF 2228. Effective 7-1-14.

SUBSTANCE ABUSE

Block grants. HF 614. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-17-13. Mental health services, involuntary commitments, advocates. SF 406. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

SUPREME COURT, see also COURTS

Appellate record transmission to supreme court. SF 187. Effective 7-1-13.

SURCHARGES

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 644. Effective 7-1-13.

SURVEYORS AND SURVEYING

Banking division of dept. of commerce, provisions. SF 181. Effective 7-1-13.

TASK FORCES

Corn checkoff referendum. HF 2427. Effective 7-1-14.

TAX CREDITS

Historic preservation tax credits. SF 436. Various effective dates; see section 4 of bill. Innovation fund tax credits. HF 615. Effective 5-24-13.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 599. Various effective dates; see bill.

School tuition organization tax credit. HF 625. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-11-13.

Agricultural development division of Iowa finance authority. SF 2328. Various effective dates; see bill.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. SF 2339. Effective 7-1-14.

Historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credits. HF 2453. Effective 7-1-14.

Cogeneration facilities, renewable energy tax credits. SF 2343. Effective 7-1-14.

Beginning farmer tax credit. HF 2454. Various effective dates, see bill.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

Adoption tax credit. HF 2468. Effective 7-1-14.

Economic development program changes. SF 2359. Various effective dates; see bill.

TAXES

Internal revenue update. SF 106. Effective 2-14-13.

DOR technical bill. HF 575. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of sections 3, 4, 8, and 16, effective 4-24-13.

Targeted jobs withholding changes. SF 433. Effective 7-1-13.

Administration of tax laws by DOR. SF 432. Various effective dates; see section 8 of bill.

Sales tax increment financing. HF 641. Effective 7-1-13.

Economic development authority, tax related changes. HF 620. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of divisions I, II, and III, effective 6-17-13.

Compressed natural gas taxation. SF 2338. Effective 7-1-14.

Low-income section 42 property tax. HF 2466. Effective 7-1-14.

Revenue department efficiency bill. HF 2444. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 3 and 4, effective 5-30-14.

TEACHERS, see also SCHOOLS

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

Teacher student dating after graduation. HF 2389. Effective 7-1-14.

School retirement fund incentives, age requirement. SF 220. Effective 4-3-14.

Literacy skills and dyslexia in schools. SF 2319. Effective 7-1-14.

TECHNOLOGY

Capitals appropriations. HF 638. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Education reform. HF 215. Various effective dates; see bill.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

TELECOMMUNICATIONS

Commercial property tax credits, earned income tax credit. SF 295. Various effective dates; see bill.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

TELEPHONE SERVICES

E911 surcharge equalization. HF 644. Effective 7-1-13.

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Effective 7-1-14.

TENANCY, see also RENTAL PROPERTY

Farm lease termination notices. SF 316. Effective 7-1-13.

TERRORISM

Drone use restrictions by law enforcement. HF 2289. Effective 7-1-14.

THEFT

Fraudulent practice, definitions. SF 2092. Effective 7-1-14.

Pawn shops and tools. HF 514. Effective 7-1-14.

TITLE GUARANTY PROGRAM

Title guaranty program, private activity bond cap, Iowa finance authority. SF 2206. Effective 7-1-14.

TITLES

Sewage disposal system inspections and title abstracts. SF 390. Effective 4-5-13.

Real property, contracts for deed. SF 358. Effective 7-1-13.

Manufactured and mobile home titling. HF 487. Effective 7-1-13.

TOBACCO

DPH technical changes. SF 202. Effective 7-1-13.

Electronic cigarettes to minors, prohibition. HF 2109. Effective 7-1-14.

TRAFFIC

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

TRANSPORTATION

Rail crew transport drivers, rest periods. SF 340. Effective 7-1-13.

TRANSPORTATION, DEPARTMENT OF

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14. Effective 7-1-13.

Motor vehicle size and weight regulation. SF 355. Effective 7-1-13.

Motor vehicle proof of insurance, certificates of deposit. SF 114. Effective 7-1-13.

DOT policy bill, online license renewals. HF 355. Effective 5-15-13.

DOT policies. SF 386. Various effective dates; see section 21 of bill.

Transportation appropriations. HF 602. Effective 7-1-13.

Transportation appropriations. SF 2130. Various effective dates; see section 2 of bill.

Transportation department omnibus. SF 2355. Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

TREASURER OF STATE

Administration and regulation appropriations. HF 603. Effective 7-1-13.

Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Effective 7-1-14.

Administration and regulation appropriations. SF 2342. Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

TREES

Yard waste disposal in landfills, ash borer infestation. SF 2212. Effective 4-3-14.

TRUCKS, see also MOTOR VEHICLES

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14. Effective 7-1-13. Motor vehicle size and weight regulation. SF 355. Effective 7-1-13.

TRUSTEES

Drainage district trustees, eligibility. SF 2273. Effective 7-1-14.

TRUSTS

Probate and trust code. HF 591. Effective 7-1-13.

TUITION, see also COMMUNITY COLLEGES

School tuition organization tax credit. HF 625. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of division II, effective 6-11-13.

TURKEYS

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13. Youth turkey hunting. HF 2067. Effective 3-14-14.

UNCLAIMED PROPERTY

Gift certificates not considered unclaimed property. HF 2296. Effective 7-1-14. Savings bonds, escheatment if abandoned. SF 2283. Effective 7-1-14.

UNDERGROUND FACILITIES

Underground facility operators. HF 2408. Effective 7-1-14.

UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANKS

Pipeline safety, civil penalties. SF 91. Effective 7-1-13.

UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION

Federal unemployment insurance, conformity. SF 110. Effective 7-1-13. Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Effective 7-1-14.

UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE

Funds transfers, uniform commercial code. SF 186. Effective 4-26-13.

UNIVERSITY OF IOWA

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13. Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective

dates; see bill.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

UNIVERSITY OF NORTHERN IOWA

Education appropriations. HF 604. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

Bond repayment, pension, one-time spending. HF 648. Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13.

Capitals appropriations. SF 2349. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill

URBAN RENEWAL

Targeted jobs withholding changes. SF 433. Effective 7-1-13.

Brownfield and grayfield tax credit restructure. SF 2339. Effective 7-1-14.

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

UTILITIES

Pipeline safety, civil penalties. SF 91. Effective 7-1-13.

City water utility liens. HF 524. Effective 7-1-13.

Water utility replacement tax. SF 451. Effective 5-9-13.

Utility mortgage or deed of trust filing requirements. HF 2131. Effective 7-1-14.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183. Effective 7-1-14.

Rural water providers. HF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

Telecommunications modernization, stakeholder process. SF 2195. Effective 7-1-14.

VACCINATIONS

Vaccine administration by pharmacists. SF 353. Effective 7-1-13.

VETERANS

Hunting licenses for nonresident disabled veterans. HF 361. Effective 7-1-13.

Duplicate driver's license fees. SF 224. Various effective dates; see section 5 of bill.

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 613. Effective 7-1-13.

Veterans trust fund allowable purposes. HF 545. Effective 7-1-13.

Beginning farmer loan program. HF 599. Various effective dates; see bill.

Disabled veterans, eligibility for property tax exemption. SF 2352. Effective 5-26-14.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

VETERANS AFFAIRS, DEPARTMENT OF

War orphans educational assistance fund. HF 613. Effective 7-1-13.

Health and human services appropriations. SF 446. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

VETERANS HOME

Veterans home. HF 544. Effective 7-1-13.

Health and human services appropriations. HF 2463. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

VETOES

Gambling, voluntary exclusion from facilities. SF 204. Vetoed 4-26-13.

Behavioral science board, HF 569, Vetoed 4-26-13.

Community college tax levies. HF 2456. Vetoed 5-30-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

VICTIM RIGHTS

Human trafficking, exploitation of minors. SF 2311. Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

Justice system appropriations. HF 2450. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15. Elder abuse definition. SF 2239. Effective 7-1-14.

VOLUNTEERS

State park volunteers, liability. HF 2397. Effective 7-1-14.

WAGES

Garnishment notice. HF 2387. Effective 7-1-14.

WARRANTS

Global positioning device search warrants. HF 475. Effective 7-1-14.

WASTE, see also SOLID WASTE

Environmental services, technical changes for DNR. HF 225. Effective 7-1-13.

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Effective 7-1-13.

Solid waste and certain products. HF 2346. Effective 7-1-14.

WATER AND WATERCOURSES

Water related changes, DNR. HF 311. Effective 7-1-13.

Boat registration fees, extension of sunset. SF 146. Effective 7-1-13.

Urban conservation practices, water management. SF 388. Effective 7-1-13.

City water utility liens. HF 524. Effective 7-1-13.

Water utility replacement tax. SF 451. Effective 5-9-13.

Agriculture and natural resources appropriations. SF 435. Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

Air and water quality, DNR conditional permits, elimination. SF 2197. Effective 7-1-14.

Water and sewage systems, delinquent accounts. HF 2183. Effective 7-1-14.

Rural water providers. HF 2192. Effective 7-1-14.

One-time appropriations for FY 2014. SF 2363. Vetoed 5-30-14.

WEAPONS

Hunting firearms safety for adults, waiving requirements. SF 389. Effective 7-1-13.

WEEDS

Oriental bittersweet and other weeds, distribution prohibited. SF 317. Effective 7-1-13.

WEIGHTS AND MEASURES

Truck retractable axles and weight limits. HF 14. Effective 7-1-13.

WILDLIFE

Bengal cats and savannahs, possession. SF 247. Effective 7-1-13.

WILLS

Probate code updates. SF 2169. Effective 7-1-14.

WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

Federal unemployment insurance, conformity. SF 110. Effective 7-1-13.

Plumbing and mechanical licensing. SF 427. Effective 4-26-13.

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Unemployment insurance, voluntary shared work. HF 2199. Effective 7-1-14.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

WORLD FOOD PRIZE

Economic development appropriations. SF 430. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

Economic development appropriations. HF 2460. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

ZONES AND ZONING

Enterprise zone transition. HF 2448. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

HISTORY OF SENATE BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS

SENATE-HOUSE COMPANION BILLS

(This report lists bills in their original forms; subsequent amendments may have changed the companion/similar status.)

Bill	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SCR 3	HCR 4	
SCR 101	HCR 104	
SCR 101	HCR 105	
SF 3	HF 10	HF 547
SF 7	111 10	
SF 9		
SF 10	HF 68, SF 146, HF 155	
SF 12	SF 377	
SF 15	HF 93	SF 170
SF 16	111 30	
SF 22	SF 270	
SF 24	DF 270	
SF 27	SF 241	51 170
SF 28	SF 204, HF 332, HF 492	
SF 30	57 204, 117 352, 117 452	SF 2032 SF 2343
SF 32		
SF 34	HF 114	51 55, 111 611, 51 2020
SF 35		HF 127 SF 108 HF 2122
SF 36	HF 116, SF 258	
SF 38	HF 71	111 2110
SF 39		SF 32 HF 611 SF 2026
SF 43	SF 175	51 52, 111 611, 51 2020
SF 47	SF 82	
SF 48	DF 02	SF 338
SF 49		
SF 53		
SF 59	HF 177	
SF 66	SF 220	
SF 70	SF 420	
SF 70 SF 71	HF 83	SF 296
SF 72	SF 375	
SF 73	SF 223	
SF 76		SF 167 HF 612
SF 79		*
SF 80		
SF 81	HF 178	
SF 82	SF 47	
SF 85		HF 485
SF 86	HF 1	
SF 87	SF 219	
SF 88	SF 422	
SF 91	HF 196	
SF 92		HF 2148 HF 2459
D1 04		2110, 111 2100

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 96		HF 57, SF 255, HF 2113, SF 2224
SF 97		
SF 99	HF 7	,
SF 102		SF 195
SF 105		HF 75. HF 536
SF 106		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
SF 107		
SF 108	HF 52	t control of the cont
SF 109	HF 115	,
SF 110		HF 121
SF 111	HF 477	
SF 112	SF 260	
SF 113	HF 297	
SF 120	SF 321	
SF 120 SF 122		SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433, HF 650
SF 127	HF 45, SF 2203	
SF 130	HF 106	
SF 133		SF 9 SF 304
SF 134		SF 399, SF 2019, HF 2200, SF 2190
SF 134 SF 143	HF 490	SF 555, SF 2015, HF 2200, SF 2150
SF 143 SF 144		HF 995
SF 144 SF 145	HF 222	11F 225
SF 145 SF 146	SF 10, HF 68, HF 155	
SF 140 SF 149	HF 55	HE 540
SF 149 SF 150	HF 166, SF 294, HF 486	111 540
SF 150 SF 151	HF 100, SF 294, HF 400	CE 904 HE EET
SF 151 SF 152	SF 282, HF 404	SF 504, HF 557
SF 152 SF 153	HF 185	
SF 155 SF 157	HF 244	
SF 157 SF 158	ПГ 244	HE 200 CE 200
SF 159		
SF 163	HF 292, HF 293, HF 329, SF 359	
SF 165		
SF 167		
SF 168		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
SF 170	IIE 401	
SF 172	HF 431	SF 340
SF 174	SF 332	
SF 175	SF 43	OT a
SF 176	TIP and GP and a	SF 24
SF 177	HF 286, SF 2118	
SF 178		SF 350
SF 181	HF 353	III 000
SF 183	****	HF 360
SF 184	HF 278	
SF 185	HF 199	
SF 187	HF 213	
SF 188	HF 132	
SF 191	SF 2295	
SF 194		HF 463

SF 195 MF 285 SF 35, HF 137, HF 2122 SF 199 HF 232 SF 269 SF 200 SF 316 SF 201 SF 201 HF 342 SF 201 SF 202 HF 392 SF 316 SF 203 SF 204 HF 392 SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 205 SF 205 SF 209 SF 209 SF 207 HF 211, SF 303 SF 210 SF 209 SF 206 SF 210 HF 211, SF 303 SF 210 HF 215, SF 303 SF 211 SF 306 SF 213 SF 343 SF 216 HF 327 SF 217 SF 302 SF 218 SF 302 SF 219 SF 86 SF 221 SF 66 SF 222 SF 73 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 235 HF 282 SF 236 HF 282 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 24<	<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 198 SF 35, HF 137, HF 2122 SF 199 HF 232 SF 269 SF 200 SF 316 SF 201 HF 342 SF 201 HF 342 HF 419 SF 202 HF 392 HF 419 SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 122, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433, HF 650 SF 206 SF 209 SF 209 SF 206 SF 209 SF 206 SF 206 SF 209 SF 206 SF 206 SF 206 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 208 SF 209 SF 206 SF 206 SF 206 SF 206 SF 206 SF 209 SF 206 SF 207 SF 207 SF 207 SF 207 SF 207 SF 206 SF 207 SF 207 SF 207 SF 208 SF 206 SF 213 SF 343 SF 217 SF 302 SF 217 SF 302 SF 217 SF 302 SF 218 SF 208 SF 206 SF 223 SF 73 SF 223 SF 373 SF 224 HF 494 SF 236 HF 211 SF 236 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 281 SF 344 SF 236 HF 282	SF 195		SF 102
SF 199 HF 232 SF 269 SF 200 SF 316 SF 201 HF 342 SF 202 HF 392 SF 203 HF 419 SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 205 SF 206 SF 206 SF 209 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 210 HF 105 SF 213 SF 343 SF 215 HF 327 SF 216 HF 327 SF 217 SF 302 SF 218 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 226 SF 2036 SF 227 HF 347, SF 346 SF 230 HF 211 SF 233 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 239 HF 14 HF 267 SF 241 SF 267 SF 434 SF 242 HF 284 <td< td=""><td>SF 196</td><td>HF 285</td><td></td></td<>	SF 196	HF 285	
SF 199 HF 232 SF 269 SF 200 SF 316 SF 201 HF 342 SF 202 HF 392 SF 203 HF 419 SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 205 SF 206 SF 206 SF 209 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 210 HF 105 SF 213 SF 343 SF 215 HF 327 SF 216 HF 327 SF 217 SF 302 SF 218 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 226 SF 2036 SF 227 HF 347, SF 346 SF 230 HF 211 SF 233 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 239 HF 14 HF 267 SF 241 SF 267 SF 434 SF 242 HF 284 <td< td=""><td>SF 198</td><td></td><td>SF 35, HF 137, HF 2122</td></td<>	SF 198		SF 35, HF 137, HF 2122
SF 201 HF 342 SF 202 HF 392 SF 203	SF 199		
SF 202 HF 392 SF 203 HF 419 SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 205 SF 209 SF 206 SF 209 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 208 SF 206 SF 210 HF 105 SF 213 SF 343 SF 215 HF 327, SF 363, SF 2086 SF 216 HF 327 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 226 HF 211 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 240 HF 153 SF 24 SF 241 SF 27 SF 388 SF 242 HF 289, HF 645 HF 298 SF 245 SF 888 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 HF 284 SF 253 HF 109 <t< td=""><td>SF 200</td><td></td><td>SF 316</td></t<>	SF 200		SF 316
SF 203 SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 206 SF 209 SF 209 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 208 SF 209 SF 210 HF 105 SF 211 SF 343 SF 215 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 230 HF 211 SF 231 HF 282 SF 232 SF 371, HF 509 SF 233 HF 267 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 HF 287 SF 242 HF 288 SF 243 HF 244 SF 244 HF 256, HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 SF 246 HF 317, SF 362 SF 247 HF 458 SF 248 HF 274, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 317, SF 362 SF 252 HF 318 SF 253 HF	SF 201	HF 342	
SF 204 SF 28, HF 332, HF 492 SF 205	SF 202	HF 392	
SF 205 SF 122, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433, HF 650 SF 206 SF 209 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 210 HF 105 SF 211 HF 105 SF 215 HF 320, SF 363, SF 2086 SF 216 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 226 SF 2036 SF 235 HF 282 SF 236 HF 211 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 240 HF 14 SF 240 HF 14 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 287, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 243 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 244 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 251 HF 18 SF 252 HF 284 SF 253 HF 1970 SF 254	SF 203		HF 419
SF 205 SF 122, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433, HF 650 SF 206 SF 209 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 210 HF 105 SF 211 HF 105 SF 215 HF 320, SF 363, SF 2086 SF 216 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 226 SF 2036 SF 235 HF 282 SF 236 HF 211 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 240 HF 14 SF 240 HF 14 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 287, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 243 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 244 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 251 HF 18 SF 252 HF 284 SF 253 HF 1970 SF 254	SF 204	SF 28, HF 332, HF 492	
SF 206 SF 207 SF 207 HF 221, SF 303 SF 209 SF 206 SF 210 HF 105 SF 213 SF 343 SF 215 HF 320, SF 363, SF 2086 SF 216 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 HF 347, SF 346 SF 228 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 424 HF 28, HF 645 HF 228 HF 247 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 HF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 318 SF 252 HF 318 HF 2118 SF 253 HF 138 SF 253 HF 169 <td< td=""><td>SF 205</td><td></td><td>SF 122, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433, HF 650</td></td<>	SF 205		SF 122, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433, HF 650
SF 207	SF 206		
SF 209			HF 221. SF 303
SF 210 HF 105 SF 213 SF 343 SF 215 HF 320, SF 363, SF 2086 SF 216 HF 327 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 227 HF 347, SF 346 SF 228 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 254 SF 236 HF 254 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 284 SF 243 HF 284 SF 244 HF 288 SF 245 HF 288 SF 246 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 284 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 348, HF 525 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118			
SF 213 SF 343 SF 216 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 226 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 282 SF 236 HF 254 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244 HF 228, HF 645 SF 245 SF 388 SF 246 HF 458 SF 247 HF 458 SF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 555 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118		HF 105	
SF 215 HF 320, SF 363, SF 2086 SF 216 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 HF 347, SF 346 SF 225 SF 2036 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 SF 236 HF 254 SF 236 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244 HF 228, HF 645 HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 HF 246 HF 458 SF 246 HF 317, SF 362 HF 458 SF 251 HF 169 HF 2284 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 SF 254 HF 170 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2		SF 343	
SF 216 HF 327 SF 337 SF 217 SF 302 SF 219 SF 86 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 227 HF 347, SF 346 SF 228 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 237 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 258 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 2084 SF 244 HF 228, HF 645 HF 596, HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 HF 246 HF 458 SF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 HF 2284 SF 252 HF 317 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 253 HF 18 SF 254 HF 170 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118		HF 320, SF 363, SF 2086	
SF 217		· · ·	SF 337
SF 219 SF 87 SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 227			
SF 220 SF 66 SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 227			
SF 223 SF 73 SF 224 HF 494 SF 227			
SF 224 HF 494 SF 227			
SF 227 HF 347, SF 346 SF 228 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244 HF 228, HF 645 HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 HF 458 SF 246 HF 317, SF 362 HF 458 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 HF 2284 SF 251 HF 169 HF 2284 SF 252 HF 138 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 228 SF 2036 SF 230 HF 211 SF 235 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244 HF 228, HF 645 HF 248 SF 245 SF 388 HF 458 SF 246 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 HF 284 SF 251 HF 169 HF 2284 SF 252 HF 183 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			HF 347 SF 346
SF 230			
SF 235 HF 282 SF 401, SF 2284 SF 236 HF 254 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 SF 241 SF 27 SF 241 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 HF 458 SF 246 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 138 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 261 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 236 HF 254 SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244			
SF 237 SF 371, HF 509 SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 HF 596, HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 HF 458 SF 246 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 188 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 238 HF 267 SF 434 SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 HF 596, HF 2084 SF 245 SF 388 HF 458 SF 246 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 18 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 239 HF 14 SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244			SF 434
SF 240 HF 153 SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244			
SF 241 SF 27 SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244			
SF 242 HF 228, HF 645 SF 244			
SF 244			
SF 245 SF 388 SF 246		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	HF 596 HF 2084
SF 246			
SF 248 HF 257, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275 SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 2284 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			HF 458
SF 249 HF 317, SF 362 SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 2284 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 251 HF 169 SF 252 HF 2284 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 252 HF 2284 SF 253 HF 138 SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154		*	
SF 253			HF 2284
SF 254 HF 170 SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 255 HF 57 SF 96, HF 2113, SF 2224 SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 257 SF 348, HF 525 SF 258 SF 36, HF 116 HF 2118 SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154		HF 57	SF 96. HF 2113. SF 2224
SF 258 SF 36, HF 116			SF 348. HF 525
SF 259 HF 99 HF 2061, SF 2160 SF 260 SF 112 SF 261 SF 322 SF 265 SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 260 SF 112 SF 261SF 322 SF 265SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			
SF 261			
SF 265SF 323, HF 2090, SF 2154			SF 322

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 267		HF 636
SF 268	HF 92	
SF 269	111 02	
SF 270	SF 22	*
SF 270 SF 271	HF 488	111 2505
SF 271 SF 272	HF 523	
SF 272 SF 274	пг 929	CE 417
SF 274 SF 275		SF 417
SF 276	HF 518 HF 410	
SF 278	HF 349, HF 632, SF 453	
SF 279	SF 392	
SF 280	HF 498	
SF 281	HF 428, SF 381	
SF 282	SF 152, HF 404	CP 000F
SF 283	**************************************	SF 2087
SF 285	HF 122	
SF 286		SF 402
SF 288	HF 393	
SF 289	HF 307	
SF 290	HF 358	
SF 291		SF 429
SF 294	SF 150, HF 166, HF 486	
SF 296		
SF 297		HF 397
SF 299		HF 299, HF 484
SF 300	HF 300	SF 158
SF 301	HF 544	
SF 302		SF 217
SF 303	HF 221	SF 207
SF 304		SF 9, SF 133
SF 305	HF 578, HF 623, SF 445	
SF 307		SF 165
SF 309	HF 417	
SF 311		HF 2258
SF 312	HF 174	
SF 313		HF 180
SF 316		SF 200
SF 317		SF 7
SF 318		HF 120
SF 319		HF 157
SF 321	SF 120	
SF 322		SF 261
SF 323		SF 265, HF 2090, SF 2154
SF327	HF 589	
SF 330	HF 441	
SF 331	HF 355	
SF 332	SF 174	
SF 333		HF 2098
SF 334		HF 39, HF 2011, SF 2039, HF 2292
SF 335		

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 337		SF 216, HF 327
SF 338		SF 48
SF 340		SF 172, HF 431
SF 341	HF 543, HF 631	
SF 343	SF 213	
SF 346		SF 227. HF 347
SF 347		· ·
SF 348		
SF 349	HF 526	
SF 350		SF 178
SF 351	HF 554	
SF 353	HF 549	
SF 355	HF 583	
SF 356	HF 324	
SF 357	HF 553	
SF 359	SF 163, HF 292, HF 293, HF 32	9
SF 360	HF 258	HF 565
SF 361	HF 591	
SF 362	SF 249, HF 317	
SF 363	SF 215, HF 320, SF 2086	
SF 365	HF 191, HF 487	
SF 366		SF 49
SF 367		SF 437, SF 439
SF 369	HF 546	
SF 370	HF 496	
SF 371	SF 237, HF 509	
SF 373		HF 418
SF 375	SF 72	SF 2112, SF 2253
SF 376	HF 539	SF 2255
SF377	SF 12	
SF 381	SF 281, HF 428	
SF 382		HF 2279
SF 384		SF 151, HF 557
SF 386		HF 582
SF 387		HF 289, HF 2411
SF 388	SF 245	
SF 390	HF 491	
SF 392	SF 279	
SF 393		HF 9
SF 394	HF 570	
SF 395	HF 568	
SF 398		
SF 399		SF 134, SF 2019, HF 2200, SF 2190
SF 401		
SF 402		
SF 403		
SF 404		
SF 408		
SF 409		
SF 411		SF 159

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 412		SF 449
SF 413	HF 605	
SF 415		SF 440
SF 417		
SF 418	HF 512	
SF 419		HF 548
SF 420	SF 70	
SF 421	HF 510	HF 644
SF 422	SF 88	
SF 426	HF 502	HF 624, SF 438, HF 639
SF 427	HF 587	, ,
SF 429		SF 291
SF 431		SF 2340
SF 433	HF 473, HF 616	SF 122, SF 205, HF 650
SF 434		
SF 437		· ·
SF 438	HF 624, HF 639	*
SF 439	111 0 2 1, 111 000	
SF 440		*
SF 444	HF 630	
SF 445	SF 305, HF 578, HF 623	
SF 449		SF 412
SF 451		
SF 453	HF 349, SF 278, HF 632	111 040
SF 455	HF 305	
SF 2002		HF 94 HF 2039 SF 2252
SF 2002 SF 2003		
SF 2005	HF 2203	117 000
SF 2006	111 2203	SF 2120
SF 2009		
SF 2003		
SF 2013 SF 2014	HF 2012	SF ZZ1Z
SF 2014 SF 2015		HF 224 SF 2186
SF 2018		
SF 2019	HF 2200	
SF 2013 SF 2020	111 2200	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
SF 2020 SF 2025	HF 2042	
SF 2025 SF 2026	111 2042	
SF 2020 SF 2027	HF 2209	SF 32, SF 33, HF 011
SF 2027 SF 2029	HF 2153	
SF 2029 SF 2030	пг 2199	HE 914
SF 2030 SF 2032		
	HE 9100	Sr 30, Sr 2343
SF 2034 SF 2036	HF 2100	CE 999
SF 2038		
SF 2039		HF 39, SF 334, HF 2011, HF 2292
SF 2041	HF 146	5r 2189
SF 2042	HF 2201	HE ood HE doo
SF 2043		The state of the s
SF 2048		nr 2323

SF 2051SF 2241	
SF 2001SF 2241	
SF 2053 HF 2019	
SF 2055 SF 2191	
SF 2056HF 2272	
SF 2058 SF 2128, HF 2216	
SF 2059 SF 2192	
SF 2060 HF 2165	
SF 2065 HF 2097, HF 2377HF 2249	
SF 2066SF 2320	
SF 2067HF 2180	
SF 2069SF 2263	
SF 2070SF 2319	
SF 2071HF 2076, HF 2260	
SF 2076 SF 2292HF 2343	
SF 2077 HF 2079	
SF 2079 HF 2078	
SF 2081 SF 2227	
SF 2082 HF 2120	
SF 2083 HF 2276	
SF 2084 HF 2164SF 2322	
SF 2085 HF 2057	
SF 2086 SF 215, HF 320, SF 363	
SF 2087SF 283	
SF 2088 HF 2066HF 52, SF 108	
SF 2090SF 2009	
SF 2093 HF 2131	
SF 2096 HF 2162	
SF 2098HF 426	
SF 2100	
SF 2101 HF 2149, SF 2308	
SF 2103 SF 2299HF 2429	
SF 2103 SF 2295	
SF 2104 HF 2217 SF 2105 HF 2218	
SF 2105 HF 2218 SF 2106 HF 2123HF 2405	
SF 2110HF 2075	
SF 2111SF 2321	
SF 2112	
SF 2113HF 401, HF 532	
SF 2115 HF 2130	
SF 2116 HF 2190	
SF 2117HF 2106, SF 2239	
SF 2118 SF 177, HF 286	
SF 2123HF 2140, HF 2204, HF 2205, SF 2 HF 2439	181,
SF 2124 HF 2311SF 2271	
SF 2127 SF 2262HF 2152	
SF 2128 SF 2058, HF 2216	
SF 2129SF 2006	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 2131	HF 2219	
SF 2132	HF 2330	
SF 2133		HF 2231
SF 2135	SF 2290	HF 2257
SF 2137		SF 2303
SF 2139	HF 2083	
SF 2140	SF 2221	
SF 2143		SF 2251
SF 2144		
SF 2146		
SF 2148	HF 2128, HF 2383	
SF 2151	SF 2296	
SF 2152		HF 2086 HF 2178
SF 2154		
SF 2157		
SF 2159		
SF 2160		
SF 2162		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
SF 2165		
SF 2166		
SF 2166 SF 2167		
SF 2167 SF 2168		
SF 2166 SF 2169	HF 2403	nf 2169, nf 2422
SF 2109 SF 2170	HF 2183	
SF 2170 SF 2171	ПР 2183	HE 900
SF 2173	SF 2261	HF 2245
SF 2174	HF 257, SF 248, HF 2030, SF 22	
SF 2175	LIE 2022 CE 2072	HF 2173
SF 2176	HF 2283, SF 2270	
SF 2177	SF 2264	*****
SF 2179		
SF 2180	HF 2352, HF 2445	
SF 2181		HF 2140, SF 2123, HF 2204, HF 2205, HF 2439
SF 2182	HF 2303, SF 2231	
SF 2184	HF 2172	
SF 2186		HF 224, SF 2015
SF 2189		HF 146, SF 2041
SF 2190		SF 134, SF 399, SF 2019, HF 2200
SF 2191	SF 2055	
SF 2192	SF 2059	
SF 2193	HF 2186	
SF 2197	HF 2226	
SF 2198	HF 2062, HF 2171	
SF 2200	HF 2277	
SF 2203	HF 45, SF 127	
SF 2204	111 40, 61 127	HF 2297
SF 2204 SF 2205	HF 2328	
SF 2206	HF 2349	
SF 2200 SF 2207	11F 2543	SF 2025 HF 2042
DF 4401		Dr 2020, 11r 2042

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 2212		SF 2013
SF 2215	HF 2425	
SF 2216	HF 2264	
SF 2219	SF 2258	
SF 2221	SF 2140	
SF 2224	HF 2113	HF 57 SF 96 SF 255
SF 2225	SF 2276	01, 81 00, 81 200
SF 2227	SF 2081	
SF 2229		HF 2193
SF 2230		
SF 2231	SF 2182, HF 2303	
SF 2232		HF 2371 HF 2465
SF 2232		
SF 2234		
SF 2234 SF 2235		
SF 2239		
SF 2239 SF 2240	HF 2404	IIF 2100, SF 2117
SF 2240 SF 2241	ПГ 2404 	QF 9051
SF 2241 SF 2243	HF 2396	SF 2001
		CE OOE 4
SF 2244		
SF 2248		
SF 2250		
SF 2251		
SF 2252		
SF 2253		
SF 2254		
SF 2255		
SF 2256	HF 2455	HF 2287, SF 2339
SF 2258	SF 2219	***
SF 2261	SF 2173	
SF 2262	SF 2127	
SF 2263		SF 2069
SF 2264	SF 2177	
SF 2265	HF 2273	
SF 2268		
SF 2269		HF 2103, HF 2271
SF 2270	SF 2176, HF 2283	
SF 2271		SF 2124, HF 2311
SF 2272		HF 2438
SF 2275	HF 257, SF 248, HF 2030, SF 217	4
SF 2276	SF 2225	
SF 2277	HF 2290	
SF 2278	HF 2243	
SF 2280		
SF 2281		HF 2415, HF 2453
SF 2282	SF 2108	•
SF 2284		HF 282, SF 235, SF 401
SF 2285		
SF 2287	HF 2395	
SF 2290	SF 2135	HF 2257

Bill	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
SF 2291	HF 2101, HF 2312	
SF 2292	SF 2076	HF 2343
SF 2295	SF 191	
SF 2296	SF 2151	
SF 2298		HF 2421
SF 2299	SF 2103	
SF 2301		
SF 2302	HF 2348	
SF 2303		SF 2137
SF 2305	HF 2362	
SF 2307		SF 335
SF 2308	SF 2101, HF 2149	
SF 2310		HF 234 HF 529 SF 2146
SF 2311		
SF 2314		
SF 2315	HF 2375	51 2107
SF 2317		HF 2407 SF 2252
SF 2317 SF 2318		
SF 2319		
SF 2319 SF 2320		
SF 2320 SF 2321		
SF 2322	SF 2356	SF 2084, FIF 2164
SF 2323	SF 2396	HE 9961
SF 2325		
SF 2326		
SF 2328		
SF 2331		
SF 2332		
SF 2333		
SF 2336	****	HF 2443
SF 2338	HF 2441	
SF 2339		HF 2287, SF 2256, HF 2455
SF 2340		SF 431
SF 2341	HF 2451	GT GT
SF 2343		
SF 2344		
SF 2345		
SF 2348		
SF 2351		
SF 2353		
SF 2354		SF 2180, HF 2352, HF 2445, SF 2359
SF 2356	SF 2323	
SF 2357	$HF\ 2474$	
SF 2359		SF 2180, HF 2352, HF 2445, SF 2354
SF 2361		
SF 2362		
SJR 2		HJR 9, HJR 2002
SJR 4	HJR 7	HJR 13
SJR5	HJR 11	
SJR 8		HJR 2

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS STATUS AND BILL HISTORY

S.J.R. 1

By Chelgren, Boettger, Behn, Ernst, Breitbach, Chapman, Zumbach, Bertrand, Segebart, Zaun, Sinclair, Anderson, Houser, Johnson, Rozenboom, Sorenson, Kapucian, Guth, Greiner, and Whitver.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the composition of the militia of this state.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 101.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Petersen, and Sorenson. S.J. 180.

S.J.R. 2

By Zaun, Whitver, and Chelgren.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa to change the length of term of office and limit the term of service of members of the general assembly.

Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 176.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Jochum, and Sorenson. S.J. 199.

S.J.R. 3

By Zaun.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the sessions of the general assembly.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration, S.J. 226.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.J.R. 4

By Taylor.

A joint resolution relating to the location and exhibition of the statue of James Harlan, currently on display in the United States capitol.

Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 256.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Courtney, Bowman, and Chapman. S.J. 285.

S.J.R. 5

By Guth, Segebart, Chapman, Sinclair, Anderson, Chelgren, Whitver, Boettger, Johnson, Behn, Rozenboom, Feenstra, Sorenson, Smith, Bertrand, Ernst, Greiner, and Houser.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa specifying marriage between one man and one woman as the only legal union that is valid or recognized in the state.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 317.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.J.R. 6

By Zaun.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa to provide home rule for school districts.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 338.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.J.R. 7

By Zaun, Whitver, Sinclair, Feenstra, Ernst, Greiner, Johnson, and Boettger.

A joint resolution expressing the Iowa General Assembly's refusal to recognize or support any statutes, presidential directives, or other regulations and proclamations which conflict with the Second Amendment of the Constitution of the United States and which are expressly preempted by the rulings of the United States Supreme Court.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 348.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.J.R. 8

By Smith, Dix, Feenstra, Anderson, Ernst, Chelgren, Bertrand, Schneider, Breitbach, Chapman, Zumbach, Greiner, Segebart, Johnson, Houser, Kapucian, Guth, Sinclair, Rozenboom, Whitver, Boettger, Zaun, Sorenson, and Behn.

A joint resolution proposing amendments to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the state budget by creating a state general fund expenditure limitation, providing for a taxpayers trust fund, requiring authorization for certain bonds, and restricting certain state revenue changes.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 371.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.J.R. 9

By Commerce.

A joint resolution to extend the time for offerors to respond to the Iowa telecommunications and technology commission's request for proposals for the sale or lease of the Iowa communications network, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1210.)

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 383.

Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 387.

Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 572.

Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 573.

Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 593.

Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 628.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Cownie, Hall, and Soderberg. H.J. 730.

S.J.R. 10

By Guth, Rozenboom, Sorenson, Sinclair, Boettger, Johnson, Chapman, Segebart, Anderson, Ernst, Bertrand, Kapucian, Houser, Whitver, Chelgren, Breitbach, Behn, Zaun, Feenstra, Smith, and Seng.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the inalienable right to life.

Apr. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 911.

Apr. 29 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dearden, and Ernst. S.J. 925.

S.J.R. 2001

By Beall.

A joint resolution urging the United States government to renew its commitment to farmers, lower fuel prices, and the environment by supporting a robust and sustainable renewable fuel standard, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 131.

S.J.R. 2002

By Chelgren.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa creating an administrative rules review committee in the legislative department and granting the committee powers.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 149.

S.J.R. 2003

By Bolkcom, Dvorsky, and Black.

A joint resolution requesting the call of a constitutional convention in order to propose an amendment to the Constitution of the United States to allow Congress and the states to prohibit or otherwise regulate the expenditure of funds for political speech by any corporation, limited liability company, or other corporate entity.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 243.

SENATE FILES STATUS AND BILL HISTORY

S.F. 1

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of an Olympic motor vehicle registration plate, establishing fees, and making an appropriation.

- Jan. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 37.
- Jan. 15 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Bowman, and Kapucian. S.J. 57.

S.F. 2

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to parent empowerment petitions for implementation of school intervention models by school districts.

- Jan. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 37.
- Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Bowman, and Sinclair. S.J. 92.

S.F. 3

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to the use of child labor in laundry occupations.

- Jan. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 37.
- Jan. 14 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Anderson, and Dearden. S.J. 38.

S.F. 4

By Hogg.

A bill for an act making an appropriation to the state board of regents for purposes of constructing solar electric generation facilities at the state university of Iowa and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 37.
- Jan. 15 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Bolkcom, and Zumbach. S.J. 57.

S.F. 5

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to funding for projects on state and local roads and bridges in critical need of repair or maintenance, and making an appropriation.

- Jan. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 38.
- Jan. 15 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Behn, and McCoy. S.J. 57.

S.F. 6

By Hogg.

A bill for an act increasing the maximum balance authorized for the Iowa economic emergency fund.

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 53.

S.F. 7

By Hogg.

A bill for an act prohibiting the disbursement of a certain plant, including its seeds, commonly classified as oriental bittersweet, within this state, and making penalties applicable. (See SF 317.)

- Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 54.
- Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Breitbach, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 85.

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act to require proof of financial liability coverage upon registration of a motor vehicle.

- Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 54.
- Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Chapman, and Petersen. S.J. 85.

S.F. 9

By Sodders.

A bill for an act concerning public safety by establishing a public safety training and equipment trust fund, establishing a public safety training and facilities task force, and making appropriations.

- Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 54.
- Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Schneider, and Taylor. S.J. 86.

S.F. 10

By Johnson.

A bill for an act extending a provision relating to the use of certain increases in watercraft registration fees by the natural resource commission. (See SF 146.)

- Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 54.
- Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee: Johnson, Black, and Dearden. S.J. 86.

S.F. 11

By Anderson.

A bill for an act increasing the default speed limit on hard surface roads to sixty miles per hour.

- Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 54.
- Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Behn, and Dearden. S.J. 86.

S.F. 12

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to area health education centers, creating an area health education centers fund, and providing an appropriation. (See SF 377.)

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 80.
- Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 97.

S.F. 13

By Anderson.

A bill for an act prohibiting gender-selection abortions, and providing penalties.

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 80.
- Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Ernst, and Hatch. S.J. 97.

S.F. 14

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to abortion-inducing drug safety and providing penalties.

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 80.
- Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Ernst, and Hatch. S.J. 97.

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to bidding for purchases through a competitive bidding process by the state or political subdivisions. (See SF 170.)

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 80.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Schneider, and Taylor. S.J. 92.

S.F. 16

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to body piercing, body modification, and tattooing, and providing penalties.

Jan. 17 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 91.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Hatch, and Segebart. S.J. 97.

S.F. 17

By Hatch.

A bill for an act establishing a self-employment assistance program for recipients of unemployment compensation benefits and providing a termination date.

Jan. 17 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 92.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee: Hatch, Chelgren, and Hart. S.J. 97.

S.F. 18

By Hogg.

A bill for an act authorizing a contingent appropriation from the Iowa economic emergency fund and the cash reserve fund to prevent a deficit in the general fund of the state.

Jan. 17 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 92.

S.F. 19

By Zaun, Chelgren, Johnson, Segebart, Chapman, Behn, Boettger, Feenstra, Sinclair, Rozenboom, and Greiner.

A bill for an act prohibiting the use of automated traffic law enforcement systems and requiring the removal of existing systems, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 101.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Beall, and Behn. S.J. 115.

S.F. 20

By Zaun, Segebart, Chapman, Chelgren, Whitver, Boettger, Feenstra, Kapucian, Sinclair, and Rozenboom.

A bill for an act providing for the distribution of fines collected under a city or county automated traffic law enforcement program to local nonprofit organizations.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 102.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Bowman, and Feenstra. S.J. 116.

S.F. 21

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the use of automated traffic law enforcement systems.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 102.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Brase, and Breitbach. S.J. 116.

By Sodders.

A bill for an act specifying procedures applicable to claims asserting stray electric current or voltage. (See SF 270.)

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 102.

S.F. 23

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act removing the exemption for farm houses from county building codes and county zoning regulations.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 102.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Hart, and Sinclair, S.J. 116.

S.F. 24

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa national pollutant discharge elimination system program signage and providing a penalty.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 102.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Seng, Hart, and Zumbach. S.J. 141.

S.F. 25

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to city development and approval of voluntary annexation or voluntary severance of territory.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 103.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Taylor, and Zaun. S.J. 116.

S.F. 26

By Zaun.

A bill for an act establishing a multiple sclerosis support fund and authorizing lottery games to benefit persons with multiple sclerosis.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 103.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Horn, and Whitver. S.J. 180.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Bertrand, and Horn. S.J. 169.

S.F. 27

By Ragan and Beall.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for the use of headlights, and providing penalties. (See SF 241.)

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 103.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Behn, and Taylor. S.J. 116.

S.F. 28

By Courtney.

A bill for an act concerning persons voluntarily excluded from gambling facilities. (See SF 204.)

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 103.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Courtney, Danielson, and Whitver. S.J. 180.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Courtney, Danielson, and Smith. S.J. 169.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the use of federal health care reform funding for abortions, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 111.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Ernst, and Hatch. S.J. 116.

S.F. 30

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to and extending provisions applicable to the renewable energy tax credit.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 111.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Breitbach, and Hogg. S.J. 141.

S.F. 31

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to statements of refund value on beverage containers for wine.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 111.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner, S.J. 124.

S.F. 32

By Anderson and Bertrand.

A bill for an act relating to a property assessment adjustment for certain persons, applying income and age limitations, providing a penalty, and including retroactive and other applicability provisions.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 111.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 124.

S.F. 33

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to driving while engaged in a distracting activity and providing penalties.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 111.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Bowman, Behn, and McCoy. S.J. 180.

S.F. 34

By Bolkcom, Ragan, Petersen, Sodders, Mathis, Hart, Beall, McCoy, Jochum, Gronstal, Quirmbach, Wilhelm, Dearden, Horn, Taylor, Hatch, Seng, Danielson, Dotzler, and Black.

A bill for an act relating to reimbursement for services provided under a medical assistance home and community-based services waiver for the elderly.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 111.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Boettger, and Wilhelm. S.J. 124.

S.F. 35

By Bolkcom, Petersen, Mathis, Hart, Ragan, Sodders, Bowman, Beall, McCoy, Jochum, Gronstal, Wilhelm, Dearden, Horn, Taylor, Hatch, Brase, Seng, Danielson, Dotzler, Schoenjahn, Black, and Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to elderly persons with aggressive or psychiatric behaviors in long-term care facilities. (See SF 198.)

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 112.
- Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 124.

By Bolkcom, Petersen, Sodders, Mathis, Hart, Beall, Jochum, McCoy, Gronstal, Wilhelm, Dearden, Horn, Taylor, Hatch, Brase, Seng, Danielson, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Ragan, Schoenjahn, Black, and Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to the long-term care resident's advocate program and making appropriations. (See SF 258.)

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 112.
- Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Quirmbach, and Whitver. S.J. 124.

S.F. 37

By Bolkcom, Hogg, Dvorsky, Hatch, McCoy, and Quirmbach.

A bill for an act requiring the use of safety helmets by certain young persons operating motorized bicycles, and providing a penalty.

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 112.
- Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 124.

S.F. 38

By Bolkcom, Sodders, Beall, McCoy, Jochum, Gronstal, Quirmbach, Dearden, Horn, Taylor, Hatch, Brase, Seng, Danielson, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Ragan, Schoenjahn, and Petersen.

A bill for an act providing for standardized provisions and format and a consumer guide for long-term care insurance policies and including applicability provisions.

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 112.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Breitbach, and Hatch. S.J. 199.

S.F. 39

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing a property assessment adjustment for certain property of persons who have attained the age of sixty-five, providing a penalty, and including retroactive and other applicability provisions.

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 112.
- Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 124.

S.F. 40

By Zaun.

A bill for an act imposing a moratorium on the issuance of licenses for gambling games and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 113.
- Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Horn, Courtney, and Sorenson, S.J. 141.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Horn, Courtney, and Feenstra. S.J. 116.

S.F. 41

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to public employers providing office space to employee organizations.

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 113.
- Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Chapman, and Seng. S.J. 124.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act requesting establishment of an interim study committee on automobile insurance direct repair programs.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 113.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Petersen. S.J. 376.

S.F. 43

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to verification of social security numbers for public programs under the purview of the department of human services.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 113.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Hatch, and Johnson. S.J. 116.

S.F. 44

By Zaun, Johnson, Segebart, Sinclair, Boettger, Kapucian, Zumbach, Chelgren, Whitver, and Feenstra.

A bill for an act relating to the use of revenues from automated traffic law enforcement programs and establishing an uninsured, hit-and-run, and underinsured motor vehicle coverage trust fund.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation, S.J. 113.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Taylor, and Zumbach. S.J. 125.

S.F. 45

By Zaun, Johnson, Segebart, Houser, Behn, Sinclair, Breitbach, Bertrand, Chelgren, Kapucian, Whitver, and Feenstra.

A bill for an act relating to abortions including prohibiting late-term abortions with certain exceptions, providing penalties, and including an effective date provision.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, S.J. 113.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee: Ernst and Hatch. S.J. 116.

S.F. 46

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the sale or lease of the Iowa communications network.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 114.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Jochum, and Sorenson. S.J. 141.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: McCoy, Jochum, and Schneider. S.J. 116.

S.F. 47

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to unfunded federal mandates related to federal health care reforms and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 114.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, McCoy, and Whitver. S.J. 141.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Petersen, McCoy, and Smith. S.J. 169.

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act requiring background checks for school employees. (See SF 338.)

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 114.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Wilhelm, and Zaun. S.J. 125.

S.F. 49

By McCoy.

A bill for an act requiring radon testing and mitigation in schools. (See SF 366.)

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 114.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Chapman, and Petersen. S.J. 141.

S.F. 50

By Jochum.

A bill for an act making an appropriation to the railroad revolving loan and grant fund. Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 114.

S.F. 51

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to establishment of the categorical state percent of growth for purposes of the state school foundation program and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1060.)

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 114.

Jan. 24 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 117.

Jan. 28 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

Jan. 30 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 23. S.J. 153.

Jan. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 154.

Jan. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 136.

Feb. 04 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 166.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Dolecheck, and Winckler, H.J. 265.

S.F. 52

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to establishment of the state percent of growth for purposes of the state school foundation program and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1059.)

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 115.

Jan. 24 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 117.

Jan. 29 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

Jan. 30 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 153.

Jan. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 154.

Jan. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 136.

Feb. 04 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 166.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Dolecheck, and Steckman. H.J. 266.

S.F. 53

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to school district funding from the taxpayers trust fund by making transfers to the property tax equity and relief fund, establishing a school district property tax replacement fund and making transfers to the fund, making appropriations, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1057.)

- Jan. 24 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 115.
- Jan. 24 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 117.
- Jan. 28 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 118.
- Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 125.
- Jan. 29 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 144.
- Jan. 29 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Jan. 30 13 Amendment S-3003 filed. S.J. 150.
- Jan. 30 13 Point of order raised on S-3003, ruled out of order. S.J. 150.
- Jan. 30 13 Amendment S-3002 filed, lost. S.J. 150.
- Jan. 30 13 Amendment S-3001 filed, adopted. S.J. 151.
- Jan. 30 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 152.
- Jan. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 154.
- Jan. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 136.
- Feb. 04 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 166.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing for a waiver of tuition and mandatory fees at regents universities for Iowa national guard members who are residents of Iowa.

- Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 121.
- Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Quirmbach, and Sinclair. S.J. 141.

S.F. 55

By Zaun.

A bill for an act concerning the retention of existing highway rest areas.

- Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 121.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Taylor, Danielson, and Zumbach. S.J. 180.

S.F. 56

By Zaun.

A bill for an act authorizing a school district to adopt a mandatory uniform policy.

- Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 121.
- Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Schoenjahn, and Zaun. S.J. 141.

S.F. 57

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to reserve peace officers approved and certified to carry weapons in the line of duty and nonprofessional permits to carry weapons.

- Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 121.
- Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Dvorsky, and Zaun. S.J. 161.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Dvorsky, and Zaun. S.J. 82.

S.F. 58

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to liability cases involving licensed professionals.

- Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 121.
- Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Zaun. S.J. 141.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Garrett. S.J. 95.

By Dearden.

A bill for an act relating to the keeping of farm deer and preserve whitetail and including penalties and applicability provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 122.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Seng, and Zumbach. S.J. 141.

S.F. 60

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act relating to the production or manufacture of goods retained within the state of Iowa and applicable federal authority, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 122.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Petersen. S.J. 376.

S.F. 61

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act providing for a moratorium on regulations affecting the sale of unprocessed food, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 122.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Courtney, and Sorenson. S.J. 142.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Sodders, Courtney, and Feenstra. S.J. 116.

S.F. 62

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act eliminating the reduction of a sentence through the accrual of earned time for inmates convicted of certain serious sex offenses.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 122.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Sorenson. S.J. 161.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

S.F. 63

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act relating to the electronic tracking and monitoring of persons on the sex offender registry.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 122.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 161.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

S.F. 64

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act requiring hormonal intervention therapy for persons convicted of a serious sex offense and providing a penalty.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 122.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Petersen, and Sorenson. S.J. 161.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

By Danielson.

A bill for an act prohibiting private safety agencies from utilizing the digits 911 in telephone numbers or internet addresses, and providing a penalty.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 123.

 $\label{eq:Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Boettger, and Courtney. S.J. 162.$

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Boettger, and Courtney. S.J. 82.

S.F. 66

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to funding for retirement incentive programs offered by school districts and including applicability provisions. (See SF 220.)

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 123.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Hart, and Johnson. S.J. 142.

S.F. 67

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to exemptions from motor vehicle window transparency requirements, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 123.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Breitbach, and Taylor. S.J. 180.

S.F. 68

By Zaun.

A bill for an act concerning private sector employee drug testing.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 123.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Chapman, and Dotzler. S.J. 142.

S.F. 69

By Danielson.

A bill for an act requiring a study on the feasibility and economic impact of establishing an ergonomics standard for workplaces.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations, S.J. 123.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Anderson, and Dearden. S.J. 142.

S.F. 70

By Bolkcom, Petersen, Sodders, Mathis, Hart, Bowman, Beall, McCoy, Jochum, Gronstal, Quirmbach, Wilhelm, Dearden, Horn, Taylor, Hatch, Brase, Seng, Danielson, Dvorsky, Ragan, Schoenjahn, and Black.

A bill for an act requiring American products to be used for public improvements, providing a penalty, and including applicability provisions. (See SF 420.)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 134.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Bowman, Behn, and Hart. S.J. 199.

S.F. 71

By Hatch, Ragan, Mathis, Bolkcom, Dearden, Black, Gronstal, Jochum, Courtney, Wilhelm, Brase, Horn, Petersen, Taylor, Seng, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Hogg, Quirmbach, Beall, Sodders, Schoenjahn, Hart, and McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to integrated care models for the delivery of health care, including but not limited to required utilization of a medical home by individuals currently and newly eligible for coverage under the Medicaid program and including effective date provisions. (See SF 296.)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 134.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Jochum, Boettger, and Hatch. S.J. 142.

S.F. 72

By Hatch, McCoy, Jochum, Quirmbach, Horn, Taylor, Brase, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Bolkcom, Petersen, Sodders, Mathis, Hart, and Beall.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of the Iowa health benefit marketplace and including effective date provisions. (See SF 375.)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 135.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, Bertrand, Hatch, and Petersen. S.J. 199.

S.F. 73

By Danielson.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special electric vehicle registration plates, establishing fees, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 223.)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 135.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Brase, and Feenstra. S.J. 180.

S.F. 74

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to lifetime fishing and hunting licenses issued to certain resident disabled veterans.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 135.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 142.

S.F. 75

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for persons who perform transvaginal ultrasounds.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 135.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Hatch, and Johnson. S.J. 142.

S.F. 76

By Sorenson, Bertrand, Anderson, Chelgren, Feenstra, Whitver, and Segebart. A bill for an act creating the penalty of death for the commission of murder in the first degree, and the commission of either kidnapping in the first degree or sexual abuse in the first degree, or both, against the same minor who was murdered, providing a penalty, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 135.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 162.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act allowing certain milk and products using milk to be transferred directly by operators of dairy farms, and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 136.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Seng, Bowman, and Greiner. S.J. 142.

S.F. 78

By Sorenson, Feenstra, and Chelgren.

A bill for an act relating to jurors acting as finders of facts in a trial as well as judging the law.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 136.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 162.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

S.F. 79

By Bolkcom, Dotzler, Hatch, and Courtney.

A bill for an act relating to marijuana, including the creation of a medical marijuana Act, and providing for civil and criminal penalties and fees.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 136.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Ernst, and Hatch. S.J. 142.

S.F. 80

By Bolkcom, Hogg, Dvorsky, Dotzler, Seng, Petersen, Hatch, Horn, Dearden, Quirmbach, and McCoy.

A bill for an act requiring policies at public institutions of higher education for granting resident status to certain individuals for purposes of paying postsecondary tuition and fees.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 136.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Behn, and Quirmbach. S.J. 162.

S.F. 81

By Sorenson, Feenstra, and Chelgren.

A bill for an act declaring the federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act invalid, null and void, and of no effect in this state, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 136.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Jochum, Courtney, and Sorenson. S.J. 142.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Jochum, Courtney, and Feenstra. S.J. 116.

S.F. 82

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act relating to unfunded federal mandates related to federal health care reforms and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 137.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Jochum, Anderson, and Courtney. S.J. 142.

By Hogg.

A bill for an act relating to the income considered available in determining client participation in payment of medical institution care under Medicaid.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 137.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Ragan, and Segebart. S.J. 142.

S.F. 84

By Sorenson, Feenstra, and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to an automated electronic notification system within the missing person information clearinghouse to notify hunters and others of missing children in designated geographical areas.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 137.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Petersen, and Sorenson. S.J. 162.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

S.F. 85

By Sorenson, Dix, Breitbach, Behn, Zumbach, Schneider, Chapman, Segebart, Smith, Kapucian, Boettger, Whitver, Chelgren, Ernst, Guth, Feenstra, Sinclair, Rozenboom, Zaun, Anderson, Johnson, Greiner, Houser, and Bertrand.

A bill for an act relating to proof of identification and proof of residence in order to register to vote or to vote, establishing a criminal offense for falsely swearing certain oaths and affidavits, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 137.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Jochum, and Sorenson. S.J. 162.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Jochum, and Smith. S.J. 116.

S.F. 86

By Bertrand, Feenstra, Anderson, Ernst, Whitver, Boettger, Guth, Smith, Johnson, Kapucian, Rozenboom, Segebart, Houser, Behn, Sinclair, Zumbach, Schneider, Breitbach, Dix, and Sorenson.

A bill for an act relating to the taxpayers trust fund by modifying the transfer of moneys from the Iowa economic emergency fund to the taxpayers trust fund, allowing transfers from the taxpayers trust fund, creating an Iowa taxpayers trust fund tax credit and fund and providing for the transfer of moneys from the taxpayers trust fund for purposes of the credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 137.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Black, and Schneider. S.J. 188.

S.F. 87

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to the authorized use of revenues from the physical plant and equipment levy and including applicability provisions. (See SF 219.)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 138.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Boettger, and Hart. S.J. 162.

By Bolkcom, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Ragan, Danielson, Seng, Brase, Hatch, Taylor, Horn, Dearden, Wilhelm, Gronstal, Jochum, McCoy, Beall, Bowman, Mathis, Sodders, Petersen, Schoenjahn, Black, and Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to the amount of the earned income tax credit and including retroactive applicability provisions. (See SF 422.)

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 138.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Seng, and Smith. S.J. 188.
- Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Bolkcom, Seng, and Smith. S.J. 229.
- Feb. 28 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 89

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to activities conducted by local emergency management commissions.

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 138.
- Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Brase, and Chelgren. S.J. 162.

S.F. 90

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to assisted living programs.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 158.
- Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee: Hatch, Dotzler, and Johnson. S.J. 162.

S.F. 91

By Commerce.

A bill for an act increasing civil penalties applicable to specified pipeline safety violations. (Formerly SSB 1051.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 158.
- Jan. 30 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 163.
- Feb. 06 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 208.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. S.J. 208.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 07 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 245.
- Feb. 12 13 Passed on file, H.J. 264.
- Feb. 19 13 Substituted for HF 196. H.J. 311.
- Feb. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 312.
- Feb. 25 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 299.
- Feb. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 324.
- Feb. 28 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 353.

S.F. 92

By Sodders.

A bill for an act providing reserve peace officers with an individual income tax credit and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means, S.J. 158.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Behn, and Petersen. S.J. 188.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing for the licensure of operators authorized to purchase, use, and explode fireworks, and including penalties.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 158.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Anderson, and Bowman. S.J. 180.

S.F. 94

By Zaun, Rozenboom, and Chelgren.

A bill for an act repealing statewide licensure requirements for electricians and electrical contractors, including transition provisions, and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 158.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Horn, and Sorenson. S.J. 180.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Feenstra, and Horn. S.J. 116.

S.F. 95

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to developer fees for federal low-income housing tax credits.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 158.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Hatch, Chapman, and Dotzler. S.J. 180.

S.F. 96

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act relating to the justifiable use of reasonable force.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 159.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 199.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider, S.J. 95.

S.F. 97

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act repealing the option of voting straight party and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to State Government, S.J. 159.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Jochum, and Sorenson. S.J. 180.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Jochum, and Smith. S.J. 116.

S.F. 98

By Zaun, Rozenboom, and Chelgren.

A bill for an act repealing the Iowa plumber, mechanical professional, and contractor licensing Act.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 159.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Horn, and Whitver. S.J. 181.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Feenstra, and Horn. S.J. 152.

By Jochum.

A bill for an act providing free motor vehicle registration for certain disabled veterans.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 159.

Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee: Hart, Danielson, and Rozenboom. S.J. 217.

S.F. 100

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to the military service property tax exemption and credit by increasing the exemption amount, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 159.

S.F. 101

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to coverage for foster children under the Medicaid program, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 159.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Jochum, Hatch, and Johnson. S.J. 181.

S.F. 102

By Anderson and Feenstra.

A bill for an act concerning requirements for state purchasing from prison industries.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 159.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Courtney, Anderson, and Bowman. S.J. 181.

S.F. 103

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act prohibiting labor unions from knowingly collecting dues from persons not lawfully present in the United States and providing penalties.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations, S.J. 160.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Dotzler, and Houser, S.J. 199.

S.F. 104

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act exempting from the computation of net income for the individual state income tax all social security benefits and governmental or other pension or retirement pay, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 160.

S.F. 105

By Sinclair.

A bill for an act relating to the disposition of legal firearms and ammunition seized by a law enforcement agency.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 160.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Hogg, and Sorenson. S.J. 199.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Sodders, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 82.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act updating the Code references to the Internal Revenue Code and decoupling from certain federal bonus depreciation provisions, providing certain tax-payers additional time to file a claim for refund or credit of individual income tax, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1071.) Effective 2-14-13.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 160.
- Jan. 30 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 163.
- Feb. 04 13 Amendment S-3004 filed, S.J. 183.
- Feb. 04 13 Amendment S-3004 withdrawn. S.J. 184.
- Feb. 04 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 04 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 184.
- Feb. 04 13 Tassed Senate, ayes 46, hays Feb. 04 13 Immediate message. S.J. 185.
- Feb. 04 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 162.
- Feb. 04 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 167.
- Feb. 06 13 Substituted for HF 110. H.J. 175.
- Feb. 06 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 176.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 12 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 250.
- Feb. 14 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 279.

S.F. 107

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the taxpayers trust fund by modifying the transfer of moneys from the Iowa economic emergency fund to the taxpayers trust fund, creating an Iowa tax rebate payable from the taxpayers trust fund, creating a related individual income tax exemption, and making appropriations, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 176.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Black, and Chapman. S.J. 188.

S.F. 108

By Zaun.

A bill for an act exempting investment counseling services from the state sales tax.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 176.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Seng, and Smith. S.J. 188.

S.F. 109

By Bolkcom, Brase, Ragan, Beall, Schoenjahn, Hatch, Black, Wilhelm, Horn, Petersen, Seng, and Dotzler.

A bill for an act relating to the department on aging, and making an appropriation.

Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 177.

By Labor & Business Relations.

A bill for an act relating to conformity with federal law concerning unemployment insurance employer charges and claimant misrepresentation regarding benefit overpayments, providing a penalty, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1002.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 177.
- Jan. 31 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 181.
- Feb. 04 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 05 13 Amendment S-3006 filed. S.J. 202.
- Feb. 06 13 Amendment S-3007 filed. S.J. 205.
- Feb. 06 13 Amendment S-3007 lost. S.J. 206.
- Feb. 06 13 Amendment S–3006 adopted. S.J. 206.
- Feb. 06 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 207.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. S.J. 208.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 07 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 245.
- Feb. 13 13 Substituted for HF 121. H.J. 271.
- Feb. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 271.
- Feb. 13 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor, S.J. 324.
- Feb. 28 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 353.

S.F. 111

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the sale, operation, and possession of speed detection jamming devices, and making penalties applicable.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 177.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Taylor, Sodders, and Zaun. S.J. 199.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Taylor, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 82.

S.F. 112

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the corporate income tax rates imposed on corporations and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 177.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: Jochum, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 188.

S.F. 113

By Hogg, Feenstra, Boettger, Guth, Segebart, Breitbach, Beall, Sodders, Hatch, and Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the exemption of gaming floors from the prohibitions of the smokefree air Act.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 177.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Sodders, and Whitver. S.J. 199.

 * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Petersen, Feenstra, and Sodders. S.J. 169.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the filing of a certificate of deposit by the owner of a motor vehicle as proof of financial responsibility. (Formerly SSB 1021.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 177.
- Jan. 31 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 182.
- Feb. 06 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 207.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. S.J. 208.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 07 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 245.
- Mar. 11 13 Subcommittee: Landon, Kaufmann, and Riding. H.J. 488.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 788.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

S.F. 115

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to intermediate driver's licenses and special minor's licenses, making a penalty applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1019.) Effective 1-1-14.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 178.
- Jan. 31 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 182.
- Feb. 14 13 Amendment S-3008 filed. S.J. 279.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment S-3008 adopted. S.J. 683.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, aves 41, navs 8. S.J. 683.
- Mar. 27 13 Motions filed to reconsider vote on SF 115, S.J. 689.
- Mar. 28 13 Motions to reconsider vote withdrawn, S.J. 691.
- Mar. 28 13 Immediate message. S.J. 691.
- Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 702.
- Mar. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 702.
- Apr. 01 13 Subcommittee: Byrnes, Forbes, and Landon. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 10. H.J. 862.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from House. S.J. 869.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 926.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 957.

S.F. 116

By Beall and Dearden.

A bill for an act requiring the display of a red flag while persons being towed by a vessel are in the water and making penalties applicable.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 178.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee: Seng, Dearden, and Johnson. S.J. 188.

By Beall, Schoenjahn, Seng, Hart, and Taylor.

A bill for an act establishing a rural Iowa chiropractic care loan repayment program and trust fund to be administered by the college student aid commission.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 178.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Hart, and Zaun. S.J. 199.

S.F. 118

By Beall and Dearden.

A bill for an act relating to grandparent and great-grandparent visitation.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 178.
- Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee: Taylor, Horn, and Whitver. S.J. 217.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Taylor, Garrett, and Horn. S.J. 82.

S.F. 119

By Kapucian.

A bill for an act relating to the advertisement of corn suitability ratings by persons engaged in transactions involving the transfer of real estate suitable for crop cultivation, and including penalties.

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 178.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Chapman, and Wilhelm, S.J. 238.

S.F. 120

By Bowman.

A bill for an act modifying the funding requirements for whole grade sharing agreements and including applicability provisions. (See SF 321.)

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 178.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Boettger, and Bowman. S.J. 200.

S.F. 121

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to public disclosure of the receipt of certain gifts, bequests, and honoraria and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1010.)

- Jan. 31 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 179.
- Jan. 31 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 182.
- Feb. 04 13 Amendment S-3005 filed. S.J. 189.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment S-3005 adopted. S.J. 462.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 462.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 498.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 653.

S.F. 122

By Gronstal.

A bill for an act relating to the targeted jobs with holding credit pilot project and including applicability provisions. (See SFs 205 and 433.)

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 186.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Taylor, Chelgren, and Hart. S.J. 200.
- Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Taylor, Hart, and Schneider. S.J. 218.

By Taylor.

A bill for an act providing for membership in a protection occupation under the Iowa public employees' retirement system for employees of the department of corrections.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 187.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Courtney, Horn, and Smith. S.J. 200.

S.F. 124

By Horn.

A bill for an act allowing the operation of certain motorboats on lake Macbride at any time.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 187.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Seng, and Zumbach. S.J. 200.

S.F. 125

By Black.

A bill for an act increasing certain fees relating to the purchase of resident hunting, fishing, and trapping licenses.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 187.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Black, Dearden, and Rozenboom. S.J. 200.

S.F. 126

By Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to the sales and use tax imposed on the operation of bingo games.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 187.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Black, and Schneider. S.J. 200.

S.F. 127

By Dearden.

A bill for an act providing for the restoration of the right to register to vote and to vote and hold elective office for certain persons and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See SF 2203.)

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 187.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Sodders, and Whitver. S.J. 200.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Dearden, Feenstra, and Sodders. S.J. 152.

S.F. 128

By Zaun.

A bill for an act increasing the amount of the tuition tax credit and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 195.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 200.

S.F. 129

By Zaun.

A bill for an act exempting from the sales tax the sales price of a physical exercise club contract

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 195.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Black, and Smith. S.J. 200.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the disposition of fines collected under city and county automated traffic law enforcement programs and providing for the deposit of certain revenues into the road use tax fund.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 195.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Brase, and Feenstra. S.J. 200.

S.F. 131

By Ernst.

A bill for an act establishing the sales tax rebate for county development program and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 195.

S.F. 132

By Petersen, Seng, Dvorsky, Beall, Ragan, Hatch, Bolkcom, Quirmbach, and Mathis. A bill for an act modifying provisions relating to the regulation of delayed deposit services businesses, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 196.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 377.

S.F. 133

By Sodders.

A bill for an act concerning public safety by establishing a public safety training and equipment trust fund, transferring insurance premium tax receipts to the fund, providing for a public safety training and facilities task force, and making appropriations. (See SF 304.)

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 196.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Schneider, and Taylor. S.J. 238.

S.F. 134

By Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to the use of restraints against a pregnant inmate or detainee and including effective date provisions. (See SF 399.)

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 196.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Boettger, and Dvorsky. S.J. 238.

S.F. 135

By Petersen.

A bill for an act providing access to delayed deposit services customer information by designated entities for specified purposes, providing a penalty, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, S.J. 196.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 377.

S.F. 136

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to the creation of an office of the chancellor to administer the Iowa higher education system under the direction of the state board of regents.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 196.

Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Quirmbach, and Sinclair. S.J. 218.

By Breitbach, Kapucian, Segebart, Greiner, Rozenboom, Sinclair, Guth, Boettger, Zumbach, and Whitver.

A bill for an act concerning payment of health insurance premium costs by members of the general assembly.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 197.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 377.

S.F. 138

By Zaun, Anderson, Sorenson, Bertrand, Feenstra, Kapucian, Boettger, Houser, Chapman, and Whitver.

A bill for an act relating to the review of administrative rules and the rulemaking process.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 197.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Feenstra, and Horn. S.J. 169.

S.F. 139

By Kapucian.

A bill for an act relating to the use of automated traffic law enforcement systems by cities and counties, and providing for the disposition of revenues derived from the use of automated traffic law enforcement systems.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 197.

Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Behn, and Bowman. S.J. 218.

S.F. 140

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to parental obligation pilot projects, and making an appropriation

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 197.

S.F. 141

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to game birds only hunting preserves.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 215.

Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee: Ragan, Breitbach, and Dearden. S.J. 218.

S.F. 142

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act providing that certain activities relating to business opportunity promotions are unlawful practices punishable as consumer fraud and making a penalty applicable. (Formerly SSB 1030.) Effective 7-1-13.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 215.

Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 219.

Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 461.

Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 464.

Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 490.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 498.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee: Hess, Wessel-Kroeschell, and Worthan. H.J. 555.

Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 687.

Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 768.

- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act concerning applications for liquor control licenses and micro-distilled spirits, beer, and wine permits. (Formerly SSB 1049.)

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 216.
- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 219.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 461.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 498.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Apr. 12 13 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 836.

S.F. 144

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to pollution prevention and waste management assistance. (Formerly SSB 1004.)

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 216.
- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 220.
- Feb. 28 13 Amendment S-3010 filed. S.J. 353.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment S-3010 adopted, S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 HF 225 substituted. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 460.

S.F. 145

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the confidentiality of information filed with the court for the purpose of securing an arrest warrant. (Formerly SSB 1026.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 216.
- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 220.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for HF 222. H.J. 509.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 509.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 695.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act extending a provision relating to the use of certain increases in watercraft registration fees by the natural resource commission. (Formerly SF 10.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 216.
- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 220.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 13 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 554.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee: Byrnes, Maxwell, and Thomas. H.J. 705.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 789.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 926.

S.F. 147

By Chelgren, Rozenboom, Behn, Zaun, Whitver, Bertrand, and Feenstra.

A bill for an act requiring drug testing for individuals applying for or receiving state assistance.

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 216.
- Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Hatch, and Whitver. S.J. 229.

S.F. 148

By Danielson.

A bill for an act relating to the expungement of an acquittal or dismissal of a criminal charge.

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 226.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 238.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

S.F. 149

By Kapucian.

A bill for an act allowing criminal history and abuse registry background checks for certain food vendors.

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 226.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Chapman, and Sodders. S.J. 238.

S.F. 150

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to persons offering orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services to the public, and relating to the scope of orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services which may be ordered by certain health care providers, and including transition provisions. (See SF 294.)

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 226.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Anderson, and Sodders. S.J. 238.

By Sodders.

A bill for an act establishing a criminal offense for removing or attempting to remove a communication device from the possession of a peace officer. (See SF 384.)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 227.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 238.

S.F. 152

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to procedural requirements in in rem forfeiture proceedings. (See SF 282.)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 227.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Hogg, and Whitver. S.J. 238.

S.F. 153

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the title of the office of citizens' aide. (Formerly SSB 1014.)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 227.

Feb. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 231.

Mar. 11 13 HF 185 substituted. S.J. 456.

Mar. 11 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 457.

S.F. 154

By Zaun, Chelgren, Chapman, Johnson, Houser, Behn, Feenstra, and Rozenboom. A bill for an act providing for an annual transfer of revenue from the general fund of the state to the road use tax fund.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 227.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Feenstra, and Taylor. S.J. 238.

S.F. 155

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the compensation of vendors of automated traffic law enforcement systems used by a city or county.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 227.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Brase, and Zumbach. S.J. 238.

S.F. 156

By Hogg.

A bill for an act establishing an alternative supplementary weighting plan for at-risk pupils and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 227.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Beall, and Sinclair. S.J. 248.

S.F. 157

By Bolkcom, Dotzler, Dvorsky, and McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of bicycles on a highway and to motorists overtaking and passing a bicycle, implement of husbandry, or slow-moving vehicle on a highway, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation, S.J. 228.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Bowman, and Feenstra. S.J. 248.

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to the annual aggregate tax credit authorization limit for the endow Iowa tax credit and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 228.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Hart, and Whitver. S.J. 238.

S.F. 159

By Hatch, Zaun, Dotzler, Mathis, Dearden, Horn, McCoy, Petersen, and Hogg. A bill for an act to maintain a permanent Juneteenth exhibit in the state historical building. (See SF 411.)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa. S.J. 228.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Behn, and Hatch. S.J. 238.

S.F. 160

By Kapucian, Johnson, Zaun, Bertrand, Chelgren, Schneider, Zumbach, Feenstra, and Behn.

A bill for an act providing certain transfers to the veterans trust fund.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 228.

S.F. 161

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing the categorical state percent of growth for the school budget year beginning July 1, 2014, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1122.)

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 228.
- Feb. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 14 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 270.
- Feb. 14 13 Immediate message. S.J. 272.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 288.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 291.

S.F. 162

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing the state percent of growth for the school budget year beginning July 1, 2014, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1123.)

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 228.
- Feb. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 14 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 22, S.J. 269.
- Feb. 14 13 Immediate message. S.J. 272.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 288.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 291.

S.F. 163

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to an assault that occurs between persons in an intimate relationship and the crime of domestic abuse assault and making penalties applicable. (See SF 359.)

Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 235.

- Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 261.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Quirmbach, Schneider, and Taylor. S.J. 321.

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the opening of a door on the side of a vehicle available to moving traffic and providing a penalty.

Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 235.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Bowman, Dvorsky, and Zumbach. S.J. 248.

S.F. 165

By Hogg.

A bill for an act relating to water usage, making appropriations, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 307.)

Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 235.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Black, and Breitbach. S.J. 248.

S.F. 166

By Behn, Chapman, Houser, Greiner, Feenstra, Guth, Rozenboom, Anderson, Bertrand, Segebart, Johnson, Breitbach, Zaun, Sinclair, Whitver, Zumbach, Schneider, Kapucian, Sorenson, Boettger, and Smith.

A bill for an act creating a negotiated rulemaking process.

Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 235.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Horn, and Sorenson. S.J. 248.

**** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Anderson, and Horn. S.J. 116.

S.F. 167

By Behn, Chapman, Houser, Greiner, Feenstra, Guth, Anderson, Bertrand, Segebart, Chelgren, Zaun, Sorenson, Whitver, Kapucian, and Boettger.

A bill for an act creating the penalty of death for the commission of murder in the first degree, kidnapping, and sexual abuse against the same minor, providing a penalty, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 235.

Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 261.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 95.

S.F. 168

By Behn, Houser, Greiner, Feenstra, Guth, Rozenboom, Anderson, Bertrand, Segebart, Chelgren, Johnson, Breitbach, Zaun, Sinclair, Whitver, Zumbach, Schneider, Chapman, Kapucian, Sorenson, Boettger, and Smith.

A bill for an act relating to the implementation of federal statute, regulation, or policy by state administrative agencies.

Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 236.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Horn, and Sorenson. S.J. 248.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Anderson, and Horn. S.J. 116.

By Behn, Chapman, Houser, Greiner, Feenstra, Guth, Rozenboom, Anderson, Bertrand, Segebart, Chelgren, Johnson, Breitbach, Zaun, Sinclair, Whitver, Zumbach, Schneider, Kapucian, Sorenson, Boettger, and Smith.

A bill for an act relating to the fiscal impact on cities of administrative rules adopted by the environmental protection commission.

- Feb. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 236.
- Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 249.

S.F. 170

By Economic Growth/Rebuild Iowa.

A bill for an act relating to bidding for purchases through a competitive bidding process by the state. (Formerly SF 15.)

- Feb. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 236.
- Feb. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 239.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3031 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 571.
- Mar. 18 13 Deferred, S.J. 572.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3040 filed, lost. S.J. 586.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 34, nays 16. S.J. 586.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 588.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 617.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Cownie, Riding, and Soderberg. H.J. 730.

S.F. 171

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of special purple heart vehicle registration plates without fee, and providing an exemption from annual vehicle registration fees for recipients of the purple heart medal.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs, S.J. 244.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Ragan, Ernst, and Hart, S.J. 285.

S.F. 172

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to the length of on-duty periods and required rest periods for drivers of rail crew transport vehicles, and providing penalties. (See SF 340.)

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 244.
- Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Brase, and Zumbach. S.J. 261.

S.F. 173

By Danielson.

A bill for an act authorizing a county to impose a property tax levy for the operation of cultural and scientific facilities following approval at election.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 244.
- Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Sinclair, and Wilhelm. S.J. 261.

S.F. 174

By Danielson.

A bill for an act related to the administration of the national guard educational assistance program. (See SF 332.)

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Bowman, and Johnson. S.J. 277.

By Chelgren, Whitver, Zaun, Sinclair, Rozenboom, Guth, Kapucian, Sorenson, Bertrand, Segebart, Zumbach, Breitbach, Chapman, Behn, Feenstra, Anderson, and Smith.

A bill for an act relating to verification of social security numbers for public programs under the purview of the department of human services.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Hatch, and Segebart. S.J. 262.

S.F. 176

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to discharge point signs under the Iowa national pollutant discharge elimination system program and providing a penalty.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Black, and Rozenboom. S.J. 277.

S.F. 177

By Beall, Bolkcom, Hogg, Dvorsky, Dotzler, Seng, Petersen, Hart, Horn, Dearden, Ragan, McCoy, and Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to domestic abuse protective orders and pets or companion animals owned or held by a petitioner, respondent, or minor child of the petitioner or respondent in a domestic abuse case. (See SF 2118.)

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 256.
- Feb. 21 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 314.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Petersen, Boettger, and Dvorsky. S.J. 95.

S.F. 178

By Beall.

A bill for an act relating to mandatory child abuse and dependent adult abuse reporter training, and including applicability provisions. (See SF 350.)

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Johnson, and Mathis. S.J. 277.

S.F. 179

By Hogg.

A bill for an act providing for an annual adjustment to the amount of value used to calculate the homestead credit and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Quirmbach, and Schneider. S.J. 285.

S.F. 180

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing for annual review of pensions by the public retirement systems committee.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Courtney, and Sorenson. S.J. 277.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 152.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the banking division of the department of commerce. (Formerly SSB 1139.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 263.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for HF 353. H.J. 511.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 512.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 695.

S.F. 182

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to credit for reinsurance, including transition, applicability, and effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1052.) Effective 1-1-14.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 263.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee: Pettengill, Fisher, and Oldson. H.J. 623.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 686.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 769.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House, S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

S.F. 183

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the credit union division of the department of commerce, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1128.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 263.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for HF 360. H.J. 513.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 513.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.

- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 503.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 777.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to programs and services under the purview of the department on aging. (Formerly SSB 1056.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 264.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 453.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 13 13 Substituted for HF 278. H.J. 539.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 47. H.J. 539.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 544.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 777.

S.F. 185

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the streamlined sales and use tax agreement by the department of revenue. (Formerly SSB 1046.)

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 258.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 265.
- Mar. 12 13 HF 199 substituted. S.J. 502.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 503.

S.F. 186

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to funds transfers under the uniform commercial code, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1094.) Effective 4-26-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 258.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 264.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 452.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 499.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Anderson, and Brandenburg. H.J. 555.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 791.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message, H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 926.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the transmission of court records by the clerk of the district court to the clerk of the supreme court in an appeal. (Formerly SSB 1097.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 258.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 264.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 451.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 500.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for HF 213. H.J. 506.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 507.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 695.

S.F. 188

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to an application for the immediate return of seized property. (Formerly SSB 1095.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 258.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 265.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 451.
- Mar. 11 13 Explanation of vote. S.J. 479.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 500.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for HF 132. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message, H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 695.

S.F. 189

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to a risk management framework for insurers and insurance groups and including penalty and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1079.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 258.
- Feb. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 264.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 501.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee: Pettengill, Fisher, and Jacoby. H.J. 623.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 686.

- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 770.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor, S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

By Danielson.

A bill for an act creating a task force to provide a statewide assessment of veterans' and military service members' needs.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 258.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Horn, and Rozenboom. S.J. 285.

S.F. 191

By Dotzler, Bolkcom, Dvorsky, Gronstal, Jochum, Black, McCoy, Quirmbach, Mathis, Schoenjahn, Hatch, Hart, Ragan, Sodders, Petersen, Taylor, Horn, Wilhelm, Brase, Dearden, and Courtney.

A bill for an act relating to wage payment collection issues arising between employers and individuals who provide services to employers, providing penalties and remedies, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 2295.)

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 258.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Anderson, and Dearden. S.J. 285. **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Dotzler, Dearden, and Houser, S.J. 272.

S.F. 192

By Bowman.

A bill for an act relating to flood prevention by providing for the alteration of a water channel in connection with a project for highway construction or improvement.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 259.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Dvorsky, and Kapucian. S.J. 277.

S.F. 193

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to state requirements for county and multicounty juvenile detention homes.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 259.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Hatch, and Segebart. S.J. 277.

S.F. 194

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act requiring consumer labeling information for food, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 259.
- Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee: Seng, Sodders, and Zumbach. S.J. 729.

S.F. 195

By Anderson and Feenstra.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for state purchasing from prison industries.

Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 259.

- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, McCoy, and Sorenson. S.J. 285.

 **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 116.

By Petersen, Hatch, Dearden, Beall, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Hart, Bolkcom, Ragan, Brase, Mathis, Quirmbach, Sodders, Black, and Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to prenatal and postpartum care.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 274.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Ernst, and Ragan. S.J. 285.

S.F. 197

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act relating to the collection of a small claims judgment by the centralized collection unit of the department of revenue, and providing for a fee.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Behn, and Dotzler. S.J. 292.

S.F. 198

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to elderly persons with aggressive or psychiatric behaviors in long-term care facilities. (Formerly SF 35.)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 275.
- Feb. 14 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 278.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 500.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Fry, Hunter, and Lofgren. H.J. 564.

S.F. 199

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to the state comprehensive Alzheimer's disease response strategy. (See SF 269.)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Johnson, and Quirmbach. S.J. 285.
- Feb. 28 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 200

By Kapucian.

A bill for an act relating to farm tenancies of less than forty acres by providing procedures for termination. (See SF 316.)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee: Kapucian, Bowman, and Sodders. S.J. 292.

S.F. 201

By Kapucian.

A bill for an act relating to the number of children in child care homes.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee: Hatch, Boettger, and Bolkcom. S.J. 285.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to programs and services under the purview of the department of public health. (Formerly SSB 1016.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 14 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 278.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 571.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 573.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 617.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1177 filed. H.J. 624.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1209 filed. H.J. 671.
- Mar. 26 13 Substituted for HF 392, H.J. 675.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1177 withdrawn. H.J. 676.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1209 adopted. H.J. 676.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 2. H.J. 676.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3085. S.J. 667.
- Apr. 16 13 Senate concurred with S-3085. S.J. 848.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 848.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 849.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 926.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 958.

S.F. 203

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to mental health and disability services requirements involving the department of human services and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1130.) Various effective dates; see sections 6 and 9 of bill.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 276.
- Feb. 14 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 278.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3013 filed, adopted. S.J. 499.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 499.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 19 13 Substituted for HF 419, H.J. 597.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, aves 97, navs none. H.J. 597.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message, H.J. 604.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from House. S.J. 591.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 777.

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning persons voluntarily excluded from gambling facilities. (Formerly SF 28.) Vetoed 4-26-13.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 276.
- Feb. 14 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 279.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 584.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 596.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 617.
- Apr. 08 13 Substituted for HF 492. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 78, nays 19. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Vetoed by Governor. S.J. 927.

S.F. 205

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the targeted jobs withholding credit pilot project and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 122; see SF 433.)

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 282.
- Feb. 18 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 286.
- Feb. 20 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 20 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Bertrand, and Seng. S.J. 341.

S.F. 206

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to property division in dissolution proceedings relating to military disposable retired pay.

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 282.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 308.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 207

By Ernst, Feenstra, Johnson, Segebart, Rozenboom, Greiner, and Chelgren.

A bill for an act exempting federal retirement pay received for military service from the state individual income tax and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 282.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dotzler, and Feenstra. S.J. 321.

S.F. 208

By Ernst.

A bill for an act exempting veterans from the requirement to obtain permits to acquire pistols or revolvers.

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 283.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Danielson, and Rozenboom, S.J. 377.

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to property division in dissolution proceedings relating to military disposable retired pay and including remarriage of a party.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 283.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 308. **** * END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 210

By Ernst.

A bill for an act prohibiting cities from enforcing certain parking-related ordinances against an owner of a vehicle bearing purple heart plates.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 283.

Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Chelgren, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 292.

S.F. 211

By Ernst, Feenstra, Johnson, Segebart, Greiner, Rozenboom, and Chelgren.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from the computation of the state individual income tax of all pay, including retirement pay, received from the federal government for military service and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 283.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Chapman. S.J. 321.

S.F. 212

By Sodders, Bowman, and Brase.

A bill for an act concerning the placement of whistle warning signs along railroad tracks, providing a penalty, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation, S.J. 283.

Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Danielson, and Zumbach. S.J. 292.

S.F. 213

By Sodders.

A bill for an act authorizing tribal governments to establish a force of reserve peace officers. (See SF 343.)

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 283.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Boettger, and Hogg. S.J. 308.

S.F. 214

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the reimbursement of certain attorney fees and court costs of peace officers.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 284.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 308.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the intentional transmission of a contagious or infectious disease, and providing penalties. (See SF 363.)

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 284.

Feb. 21 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 314.

S.F. 216

By Petersen, Wilhelm, Taylor, Horn, Dearden, Courtney, Bowman, Gronstal, Jochum, Black, Sodders, Quirmbach, Mathis, Brase, Hatch, Ragan, Bolkcom, Hart, Dvorsky, Dotzler, Hogg, and Beall.

A bill for an act providing for training on suicide prevention and trauma-informed care for school personnel. (See SF 337.)

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 284.

Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee: Bowman, Boettger, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 292.

S.F. 217

By Danielson.

A bill for an act providing private and public employers with military personnel and veteran hiring incentives, making appropriations, and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs, S.J. 284.

Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Ragan, and Schneider. S.J. 292.

S.F. 218

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the procedures and practices of the department of revenue by permitting the abatement of assessed interest under certain conditions.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 284.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Schneider. S.J. 321.

S.F. 219

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the authorized use of revenues from the physical plant and equipment levy and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 87.)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 291.

Feb. 19 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 293.

Feb. 26 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, aves 35, navs 13. S.J. 498.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 503.

Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 548.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 730.

S.F. 220

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to funding for retirement incentive programs offered by school districts and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 66.) Effective 4-3-14.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 291.

Feb. 19 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 293.

- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 498.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 548.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 15 14 Rereferred to Education. H.J. 76.
- Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Fry, Gassman, and Hanson, H.J. 112.
- Feb. 06 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 185.
- Feb. 06 14 Committee amendment H-8002 filed, H.J. 187.
- Feb. 17 14 Amendment H-8013 to amendment H-8002 filed. H.J. 256.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8013 adopted. H.J. 509.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8002 adopted as amended. H.J. 510.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 510.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5079. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 26 14 Senate concurred with S-5079. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

By Sodders.

A bill for an act providing for an automobile rental surcharge, establishing a public transit assistance fund, making an appropriation, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 291.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee: McCov, Behn, and Dearden, S.J. 308.

S.F. 222

By Sodders.

A bill for an act making an appropriation for implementation and expansion of early head start projects.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 291.

S.F. 223

By Transportation.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special electric vehicle registration plates, establishing fees, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 73.)

- Feb. 19 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 291.
- Feb. 19 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 293.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Transportation. S.J. 734.

S.F. 224

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the period of validity of driver's licenses and nonoperator's identification cards, the fee charged for the issuance of duplicate driver's licenses and

nonoperator's identification cards, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1154.) Various effective dates; see section 5 of bill.

- Feb. 19 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 291.
- Feb. 19 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 294.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3016 filed. S.J. 496.
- Mar. 12 13 Point of order raised on S-3016, ruled out of order. S.J. 496.
- Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, aves 37, navs 11. S.J. 497.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 497.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee: Landon, Forristall, and Stutsman. H.J. 656.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1259 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1271 to amendment H-1259 filed, adopted. H.J. 793.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1259 adopted as amended. H.J. 794.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 794.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3143. S.J. 805.
- Apr. 16 13 Senate concurred with S-3143. S.J. 852.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 38, nays 12. S.J. 852.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 853.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 926.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 958.

S.F. 225

By Brase.

A bill for an act relating to the determination of city population for purposes of civil service commissions.

- Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 292.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Dvorsky, and Zaun. S.J. 321.

S.F. 226

By Seng, Johnson, Danielson, Horn, Ernst, Dearden, Gronstal, Feenstra, Kapucian, Quirmbach, Schoenjahn, Dotzler, Mathis, Beall, Brase, Sodders, Greiner, Anderson, Zaun, Bolkcom, Hatch, McCoy, Smith, Boettger, Houser, Zumbach, Petersen, Rozenboom, Segebart, Chelgren, Taylor, Hart, Hogg, Bowman, Sinclair, Sorenson, Courtney, and Bertrand.

A bill for an act making an appropriation for tourism marketing and promotion to the economic development authority.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 304.

S.F. 227

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act establishing an emergency medical services task force. (See SF 346.)

- Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 305.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Dotzler, and Johnson. S.J. 321.

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the use of a false or secret compartment in a motor vehicle, and providing penalties.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 305.

Feb. 21 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Behn, and Danielson. S.J. 314.

S.F. 229

By Chapman, Anderson, Chelgren, Bertrand, Sorenson, and Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to bass fishing in the state.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 305.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner, S.J. 322.

S.F. 230

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act requiring in-state construction contracts and disputes thereof to be governed by Iowa law. (Formerly SSB 1124.)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 305.

Feb. 20 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 309.

Feb. 25 13 Amendment S-3009 filed. S.J. 324.

Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 552.

Mar. 28 13 Amendment S-3096 filed, S.J. 695.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3134 filed, adopted. S.J. 781.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3009 out of order. S.J. 782.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3096 out of order. S.J. 782.

Apr. 09 13 HF 211 substituted. S.J. 782.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 783.

S.F. 231

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the requirement that creditors provide notice of the availability of counseling and mediation services to homeowners facing foreclosure. (Formerly SSB 1032.)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 305.

Feb. 20 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 310.

Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 495.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 497.

Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 549.

Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Gassman, Brandenburg, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 698.

S.F. 232

By Hatch, Mathis, and Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to direct care professionals, including the establishment of a board of direct care professionals, providing for implementation, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 306.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Dearden, and Smith. S.J. 332.

By Hatch, Dotzler, Mathis, Sodders, and Beall.

A bill for an act concerning public safety in schools and communities including certain provisions relating to firearms and mental health, providing penalties, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 306.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dvorsky, and Ernst. S.J. 341.

S.F. 234

By Danielson.

A bill for an act providing for an exemption from child labor requirements for seasonal work for certain nonprofit organizations.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 306.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Chapman, and Sodders. S.J. 322.

S.F. 235

By Mathis, Dvorsky, Bolkcom, and McCoy.

A bill for an act requiring that motor fuel pumps be accessible to persons with disabilities, including by the establishment of standards, requiring inspections, providing for the issuance of cease and desist orders, requiring the submission of annual reports, and making penalties applicable. (See SF 401 and SF 2284.)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture, S.J. 306.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Bowman, Taylor, and Zumbach. S.J. 322.

S.F. 236

By McCoy.

A bill for an act providing for zoos keeping dangerous wild animals, making penalties applicable, and including applicability and effective date provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 306.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Sodders, and Zumbach. S.J. 322.

S.F. 237

By Brase.

A bill for an act providing for special vehicle registration plates displaying a decal designed and issued by a nonprofit organization, providing fees, making a penalty applicable, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 371.)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 307.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Danielson, and Feenstra. S.J. 332.

S.F. 238

By McCoy and Kapucian.

A bill for an act relating to an electric or natural gas vehicle facility tax credit and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See SF 434.)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 307.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 341.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the enforcement of weight limitations for vehicles with retractable axles. (Formerly SSB 1155.)

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 312.

Feb. 21 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 315.

Mar. 27 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 680.

S.F. 240

By Education.

A bill for an act authorizing the college student aid commission to organize a nonprofit corporation to provide Iowans with postsecondary educational financial assistance. (Formerly SSB 1141.)

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 312.

Feb. 21 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 314.

Apr. 04 13 Referred to Education. S.J. 734.

S.F. 241

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for the use of headlights, and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 27.)

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 318.

Feb. 25 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 323.

Apr. 04 13 Referred to Transportation. S.J. 734.

S.F. 242

By Hogg.

A bill for an act relating to the sales tax exemption for certain wastewater treatment or effluent treatment services.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 318.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Bertrand, and Hogg. S.J. 341.

S.F. 243

By Zaun, Chapman, and Schneider.

A bill for an act abolishing county compensation boards.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 318.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dvorsky, and Sinclair. S.J. 332.

S.F. 244

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to county commissions of veteran affairs.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 318.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Danielson, and Rozenboom. S.J. 377.

S.F. 245

By Jochum and Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to sponsor projects under the water resource restoration sponsor program. (See SF 388.)

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment, S.J. 318.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Hogg, and Johnson. S.J. 322.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the department of agriculture and land stewardship's administration of programs regarding a conservation practices revolving loan fund, the state metrologist, pesticide regulation, and motor fuel standards. (Formerly SSB 1143.)

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 319.
- Feb. 25 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 323.
- Mar. 04 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3012 filed, adopted. S.J. 494.
- Mar. 12 13 HF 458 substituted. S.J. 494.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 495.

S.F. 247

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the possession of cats classified as bengals and savannahs. (Formerly SSB 1115.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 319.
- Feb. 25 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 323.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 575.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 575.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 617.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Klein, Hein, and Kearns. H.J. 653.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 750.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 86, nays 11. H.J. 1024.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1026.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 965.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor, S.J. 995.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1010.

S.F. 248

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of tanning facilities.

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 319.
- Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Boettger, and Bolkcom. S.J. 332.

S.F. 249

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to the use of the term relative in child in need of assistance and termination of parental rights proceedings. (See SF 362).

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 319.
- Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 332.

S.F. 250

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to consent to and notification of individuals regarding HIV-related tests and test results.

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 319.
- Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Johnson, and Quirmbach. S.J. 332.

By Sorenson, Guth, Anderson, Bertrand, Ernst, Segebart, Behn, and Chapman.

A bill for an act relating to the carrying of weapons on school grounds.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 319.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Quirmbach, and Sorenson. S.J. 332.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Quirmbach, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 252

By Sorenson, Bertrand, Anderson, Chelgren, Guth, and Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to the carrying and possession of weapons and providing penalties.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 320.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson, S.J. 332.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 253

By Sorenson, Feenstra, and Segebart.

A bill for an act relating to the prohibition of terminations of pregnancy and abortions, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 320.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Ernst, and Hatch. S.J. 332.

S.F. 254

By Sorenson, Bertrand, Guth, and Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to firearms including the ownership and manufacture of firearms, firearm accessories, and ammunition, providing for a penalty, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 320.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson, S.J. 332.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 255

By Sorenson, Feenstra, Segebart, Sinclair, Anderson, Chelgren, Smith, Ernst, and Behn.

A bill for an act modifying the conditions of the use of justifiable reasonable force and providing a remedy.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 320.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 332.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 256

By Sodders and Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the carrying of weapons including eligibility and training requirements and private establishment regulations.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 328.

- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 361.

 **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the period of validity of driver's licenses and nonoperator's identification cards, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1103.)

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 328.
- Feb. 26 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 335.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Transportation. S.J. 734.

S.F. 258

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the long-term care resident's advocate program and making appropriations. (Formerly SF 36.)

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 328.
- Feb. 26 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 334.
- Mar. 04 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 355.

S.F. 259

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to third-party payment of services provided by a physical therapist. (Formerly SSB 1116.)

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 328.
- Feb. 26 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 334.
- Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 734.

S.F. 260

By Chelgren, Whitver, Zaun, Rozenboom, Guth, Kapucian, Sorenson, Segebart, Zumbach, Breitbach, Chapman, Behn, Feenstra, and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the corporate income tax rates imposed on corporations and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 329.
- Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 341.

S.F. 261

By Chelgren, Sorenson, Smith, and Bertrand.

A bill for an act requiring bills designed to amend, revise, enact, codify, or repeal a law to include a statement specifying the authority under the Iowa constitution for enactment of the bill.

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 329.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 377.

By Chelgren, Whitver, Zaun, Sinclair, Rozenboom, Guth, Kapucian, Sorenson, Bertrand, Segebart, Zumbach, Breitbach, Chapman, Behn, Feenstra, and Anderson.

A bill for an act creating an exemption from the computation of the state individual income tax of net capital gains from the sale of an equity investment in a qualified Iowa business and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 329.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Feenstra, and Petersen. S.J. 341.

S.F. 263

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act relating to exemptions from the prohibitions of the smokefree air Act for some bars.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 329.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Dearden, and Feenstra. S.J. 341.

S.F. 264

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act providing for the production and marketing of industrial hemp, and providing for penalties.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 329.

S.F. 265

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act providing education savings grants for pupils attending a public school or an accredited nonpublic school or receiving competent private instruction, establishing an education savings grant fund, providing for the establishment of education achievement standards, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 330.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Behn, and Hogg. S.J. 332.

S.F. 266

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to supplementary weighting for limited English proficient students and including effective date provisions. (See SF 404.)

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 330.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee: Beall, Boettger, and Hart. S.J. 333.

S.F. 267

By Seng.

A bill for an act creating a tax credit available for the individual and corporate income taxes, the franchise tax, insurance premiums tax, and the moneys and credits tax for a charitable contribution to certain institutions engaged in regenerative medicine research and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 330.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Chapman, and Hogg. S.J. 341.

May 15 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Seng, Chapman, and Hogg. S.J. 1008.

By Dearden.

A bill for an act relating to the natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund by increasing the sales and use tax rates and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 338.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Black, and Feenstra. S.J. 351.

S.F. 269

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the state comprehensive Alzheimer's disease response strategy. (Formerly SF 199.)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 338.
- Feb. 27 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 343.
- Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 42, nays 8. S.J. 587.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 588.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 617.
- Mar. 25 13 Subcommittee: L. Miller, R. Taylor, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 670.

S.F. 270

By Commerce.

A bill for an act specifying procedures applicable to claims asserting stray electric current or voltage. (Formerly SF 22.)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 338.
- Feb. 27 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 342.
- Mar. 04 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 13 Deferred, S.J. 683.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Commerce. S.J. 734.

S.F. 271

By Commerce.

A bill for an act concerning the alcoholic beverages division of the department of commerce and alcoholic beverage control, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1118.)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 338.
- Feb. 27 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 342.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 552.
- Mar. 20 13 HF 488 substituted, S.J. 606.
- Mar. 20 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 607.

S.F. 272

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of natural resources, including the registration and titling of snowmobiles and all-terrain vehicles and the restore the outdoors program. (Formerly SSB 1003.)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 338.
- Feb. 27 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 343.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3025 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment S-3025 adopted. S.J. 678.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 678.

```
Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. S.J. 681.
```

Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 702.

Mar. 28 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 703.

Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1264 filed. H.J. 786.

Apr. 09 13 Substituted for HF 523. H.J. 805.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1264 adopted. H.J. 805.

Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 2. H.J. 806.

Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.

Apr. 10 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3141. S.J. 805.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 04 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 178.

S.F. 273

By Schneider.

A bill for an act modifying qualification requirements for classroom driver education instructors.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 339.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Breitbach, and Dvorsky. S.J. 351.

S.F. 274

By Hatch, Mathis, Sodders, Beall, and Dotzler.

A bill for an act creating a technology prairie by promoting an environment to foster the growth of technology, start-up, and small businesses and to attract a skilled workforce by providing incentives and financial assistance to businesses and certain employees, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (See SF 417.)

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 339.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee: Hatch, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 351.

S.F. 275

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act creating the manufactured housing program fund. (Formerly SSB 1120.)

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.

Feb. 27 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 342.

Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3087 filed. S.J. 674.

Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.

May 23 13 Referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 1063.

S.F. 276

By Sorenson, Bertrand, Guth, Zaun, Greiner, and Boettger.

A bill for an act relating to the use of an unmanned aircraft system by a state or local law enforcement agency.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 339.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sorenson. S.J. 341.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 277

By Sorenson, Guth, Zaun, Boettger, and Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to an exemption to the compulsory education and competent private instruction provisions for certain persons.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dvorsky, and Ernst. S.J. 351.

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of certain real estate used in the cultivation and production of algae, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 339.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Hogg, and Smith. S.J. 361.

S.F. 279

By Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to school breakfast programs. (See SF 392.)

- Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 349.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Hart, and Sinclair. S.J. 377.

S.F. 280

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act requiring new electrical installations on farms to be subject to inspection.

- Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 349.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Dearden, and Sorenson. S.J. 361.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Dearden, and Feenstra. S.J. 117.

S.F. 281

By Petersen.

A bill for an act requiring the state building code commissioner to adopt standards and requirements for window fall prevention devices for windows installed in certain multifamily dwellings, hotels, and motels, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 381.)

- Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 349.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Anderson, and Sodders. S.J. 361.

S.F. 282

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to procedural requirements in in rem forfeiture proceedings. (Formerly SF 152.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 28 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 349.
- Feb. 28 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 352.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 493.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 497.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Kaufmann, Dawson, and Worthan. H.J. 653.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, navs none. H.J. 795.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.

- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

By McCoy.

A bill for an act concerning the issuance of limited driver's licenses and nonoperator's identification cards to certain foreign nationals.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 349.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Behn, and Dvorsky. S.J. 352.

S.F. 284

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to agreements between counties and certain cities for the provision of law enforcement services by limiting contribution and payment rates.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 350.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Sinclair, and Wilhelm. S.J. 361.

S.F. 285

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to the operations of certain common interest communities.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 350.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Horn, Quirmbach, and Zaun. S.J. 361.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 17 14 Subcommittee: Horn, Quirmbach, and Zaun. S.J. 86.

S.F. 286

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to insurance coverage for dental care services.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 350.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Petersen. S.J. 377.

S.F. 287

By Segebart.

A bill for an act concerning the sale of wine by manufacturers of beer.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, S.J. 350.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Petersen. S.J. 377.

S.F. 288

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the placement of a juvenile on youthful offender status and the prosecution of a juvenile in juvenile or district court, and access to child abuse records by a juvenile court intake officer. (Formerly SSB 1151.) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 355.

Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.

Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 492.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 497.

Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 529.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 549.

Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, H.J. 564.

- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1206 filed. H.J. 671.
- Mar. 26 13 Substituted for HF 393. H.J. 677.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1206 adopted. H.J. 677.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 677.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3086. S.J. 667.
- Apr. 01 13 Senate concurred with S-3086. S.J. 701.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 702.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 702.
- Apr. 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 721.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act establishing the department of homeland security and emergency management. (Formerly SSB 1033.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 552.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3049 filed. S.J. 598.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3049 adopted. S.J. 652.
- Mar. 26 13 HF 307 substituted. S.J. 652.
- Mar. 26 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 653.

S.F. 290

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the boards of directors of public corporations. (Formerly SSB 1110.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Mar. 12 13 HF 358 substituted. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 492.

S.F. 291

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to workforce training programs and making appropriations. (Formerly SSB 1203; see SF 429.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 363.
- Mar. 05 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 369.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Dvorsky, and Smith. S.J. 580.

S.F. 292

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for a tax credit for the repayment of certain student loan debt and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1184.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 362.
- Mar. 05 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 369.

- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 386.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the sale of services by an official, a state employee, a member of the general assembly, or a legislative employee. (Formerly SSB 1101.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 367.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 520.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 653.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Koester, Bacon, and Steckman. H.J. 196.
 Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee amendment H-8084 filed. H.J. 450.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 560.

S.F. 294

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to persons offering orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services to the public, and relating to the scope of orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services which may be ordered by certain health care providers, and including transition provisions. (Formerly SF 150.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 367.
- Mar. 25 13 HF 486 substituted, S.J. 641.
- Mar. 25 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 642.

S.F. 295

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to state and local finances by establishing a business property tax credit for commercial, industrial, and railway property, establishing and modifying property assessment limitations, providing for commercial and industrial property tax replacement payments, providing for the classification of multiresidential property, modifying provisions for the taxation of telecommunications company property, providing for the study of the taxation of telecommunications company property, providing a taxpayers trust fund tax credit, modifying provisions relating to the property assessment appeal board, modifying the amount of the earned income tax credit, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including effective date, implementation, retroactive applicability, and other applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1135.) Various effective dates; see sections 22, 30, 38, 45, and 64 of bill.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 356.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 368.
- Mar. 05 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 369.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 08 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Bolkcom, Dvorsky, Smith, and Whitver. S.J. 776.
- Apr. 11 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 830.

- Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3153 filed. S.J. 836.
- Apr. 15 13 Point of order raised on S-3153, ruled out of order. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3152 filed. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 15 13 Point of order raised on S-3152, ruled out of order. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 29, nays 21. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendments H-1308 and H-1309 filed. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 17 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 866.
- Apr. 17 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 866.
- Apr. 17 13 Committee amendment H-1311 filed. H.J. 867.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1316 to amendment H-1311 filed, adopted. H.J. 867.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1313 to amendment H-1311 filed. H.J. 867.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1313 to amendment H-1311 adopted. H.J. 868.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1314 to amendment H-1311 filed. H.J. 868.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1314 to amendment H-1311 adopted. H.J. 869.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H–1315 to amendment H–1311 filed, adopted. H.J. 869.
- Apr. 17 13 Committee amendment H–1311 adopted as amended. H.J. 870.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendments H-1308 and H-1309 out of order. H.J. 870.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed House, ayes 54, nays 45. H.J. 870.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 18 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3166. S.J. 871.
- Apr. 22 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 13 Senate refused to concur with S-3166. S.J. 907.
- Apr. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 908.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 942.
- Apr. 29 13 House insisted, H.J. 947.
- Apr. 29 13 House conference committee appointed: Sands, S. Olson, Hagenow, Oldson, and Thomas. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Immediate message. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Message from House. S.J. 915.
- Apr. 29 13 Senate conference committee appointed: McCoy, Bolkcom, Dotzler, Dix, and Feenstra. S.J. 916.
- Apr. 29 13 Immediate message. S.J. 916.
- Apr. 29 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 948.
- May 21 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1034.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1036.
- May 22 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- May 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 6. S.J. 1036.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1037.
- May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1087.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1096.
- May 23 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1108.
- May 23 13 Passed House, ayes 84, nays 13. H.J. 1109.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on the bill. H.J. 1110.
- May 23 13 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 1112.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1061.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 12 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1064.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to integrated care models for the delivery of health care, including but not limited to required utilization of a medical home by individuals currently and newly eligible for coverage under the Medicaid program and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 71.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 357.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3056 filed, adopted. S.J. 643.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 643.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 644.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 672.
- Mar. 29 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Rogers, Heaton, Heddens, Kajtazovic, and Soderberg. H.J. 730.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 756.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee amendment H–1253 filed. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 04 13 Rereferred to Appropriations. H.J. 756.
- Apr. 08 13 Subcommittee: Rogers, Heaton, Heddens, Kajtazovic, and Soderberg. H.J. 785.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 959.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee amendment H-1373 filed. H.J. 959.
- Apr. 30 13 Unanimous consent for immediate consideration. H.J. 959.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee amendment H-1253 withdrawn. H.J. 960.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1377 to amendment H-1373 filed. H.J. 960.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1377 adopted, H.J. 961.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1380 to amendment H-1373 filed. H.J. 961.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1380 adopted. H.J. 962.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee amendment H-1373 adopted as amended. H.J. 963.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed House, ayes 51, nays 49. H.J. 963.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. H.J. 966.
- May 01 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3210. S.J. 943.
- May 01 13 Senate refused to concur with S-3210. S.J. 947.
- May 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 947.
- May 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 970.
- May 02 13 House insisted. H.J. 1004.
- May 02 13 House conference committee appointed: Rogers, Fry, Heaton, T. Olson, and M. Smith. H.J. 1004.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1004.
- May 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 959.
- May 06 13 Senate conference committee appointed: Jochum, Boettger, Hatch, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 960.
- May 06 13 Immediate message. S.J. 960.
- May 06 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1008.

S.F. 297

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of duties and programs by the economic development authority. (Formerly SSB 1025.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 357.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 363.

- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 552.
- Mar. 21 13 Amendment S-3055 filed, S.J. 628.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3059 filed, adopted. S.J. 631.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3055 out of order, S.J. 631.
- Mar. 25 13 HF 397 substituted. S.J. 631.
- Mar. 25 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 632.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of the term "sex act" in the criminal code, lascivious acts with a child, and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 1198.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 357.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3017 filed. S.J. 512.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment S-3017 withdrawn. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment S-3018 filed, adopted. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 519.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Heaton, and M. Smith. H.J. 653.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 771.
- Apr. 09 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 812.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

S.F. 299

By Greiner.

A bill for an act concerning boiler inspections.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 357.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Anderson, and Seng. S.J. 377.

S.F. 300

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act increasing the annual aggregate tax credit authorization limit for the endow Iowa tax credit and eliminating the use of wagering tax revenues for the credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1137.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 357.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 368.
- Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 492.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 524.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 529.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa veterans home and providing for the consideration of contributions to support as repayment receipts. (Formerly SSB 1157.)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 357.

Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 367.

Mar. 27 13 HF 544 substituted. S.J. 676.

Mar. 27 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 677.

S.F. 302

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act creating the hire a hero tax credit and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1064.)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 358.

Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 367.

Mar. 05 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 369.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Bertrand, and Dotzler. S.J. 386.

Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 303

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to veterans, military service members, and certain survivor beneficiaries and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1158.) Various effective dates; see section 8 of bill.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 358.

Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 368.

Mar. 05 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 369.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dotzler, and Feenstra. S.J. 386. ***** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****

Jan. 23 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 122.

Jan. 23 14 Amendment S-5001 filed. S.J. 122.

Jan. 27 14 Amendment S-5001 adopted. S.J. 127.

Jan. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

Jan. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 127.

Feb. 06 14 Explanation of vote. S.J. 216.

Jan. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 128.

Jan. 28 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 115.

Jan. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 116.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Kearns, and Landon. H.J. 274.

Mar. 17 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.

Mar. 20 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 557.

Mar. 20 14 Committee amendment H-8137 filed. H.J. 558.

Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8158 to amendment H-8137 filed. H.J. 585.

Mar. 25 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8158 adopted. H.J. 588.

Mar. 26 14 Committee amendment H-8137 adopted as amended. H.J. 588.

Mar. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 2. H.J. 588.

Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.

Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.

Mar. 27 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5100. S.J. 653.

Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5188 filed, adopted. S.J. 864.

- Apr. 25 14 Senate concurred with S-5100, as amended. S.J. 864.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 865.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 868.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate amendment H-8317 filed. H.J. 820.
- Apr. 28 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8317, H.J. 825.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 2, H.J. 825.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 827.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from House. S.J. 875.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 929.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act concerning public safety by establishing a public safety training and equipment trust fund, making appropriations to the fund, providing for a public safety training and facilities task force, and making appropriations. (Formerly SF 133.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment S-3022 filed. S.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3026 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3022 withdrawn. S.J. 600.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3026 adopted. S.J. 600.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 41, nays 9. S.J. 601.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 601.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 627.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 628.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee: Worthan, Kressig, and Sands. H.J. 685.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 731.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee amendment H-1241 filed. H.J. 732.
- Apr. 02 13 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 731.
- Apr. 02 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1256 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Subcommittee: Worthan, Garrett, and T. Taylor. H.J. 813.

 **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Worthan, Gustafson, and T. Taylor. H.J. 97.

S.F. 305

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the transfer of real estate and the filing of a mortgage release certificate, providing for a fee and making remedies applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1073; see SF 445.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 363.
- Mar. 05 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 369.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 386.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act providing for the reduction and recovery of excess food items by the department of natural resources. (Formerly SSB 1138.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 366.
- Mar. 27 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 682.
- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. S.J. 683.
- Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 702.
- Mar. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 703.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Salmon, Maxwell, and Ruff. H.J. 106.

S.F. 307

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to water usage and making appropriations. (Formerly SF 165.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 366.
- Mar. 05 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 369.

S.F. 308

By Brase.

A bill for an act requiring employers to provide reasonable accommodations to employees based on pregnancy or childbirth and making penalties applicable.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government, S.J. 359.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee: Brase, Chelgren, and Wilhelm, S.J. 361.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 421.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Local Government, S.J. 734.

S.F. 309

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to nonsubstantive Code corrections. (Formerly SSB 1188.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 359.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 366.
- Mar. 05 13 Amendment S-3011 filed. S.J. 366.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3011 adopted. S.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 13 HF 417 substituted. S.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 490.

S.F. 310

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to the corn promotion board by providing for its governance, providing for an assessed checkoff on corn, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1083.)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 359.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 362.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 22. S.J. 644.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 672.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 675.

By Sorenson.

A bill for an act to prohibit any state department, agency, or political subdivision of this state or employee thereof acting in the employee's official capacity, and any member of the Iowa national guard on official state duty from assisting an agency of the armed forces of the United States in the investigation, prosecution, or detainment of any citizen of the United States under certain circumstances.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 359.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Courtney, and Sorenson. S.J. 377.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Danielson, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 117.

S.F. 312

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to breast cancer screening and treatment under the Medicaid program.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 359.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Mathis, Ernst, and Wilhelm. S.J. 377.

S.F. 313

By Mathis.

A bill for an act providing for the licensure of music therapists and providing for fees.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 359.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Anderson, and Bowman, S.J. 377.

S.F. 314

By McCoy and Zaun.

A bill for an act providing an income tax checkoff for type 1 diabetes research and making an appropriation.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 360.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Bolkcom, and Smith. S.J. 386.

S.F. 315

By Beall, Houser, Seng, and Bolkcom.

A bill for an act establishing farm-owned distributed generation facility purchase requirements applicable to specified utilities, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 372.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Mathis. S.J. 378.

S.F. 316

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to farm tenancies of less than forty acres by providing procedures for termination. (Formerly SF 200.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 372.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 378.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 488.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 492.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 524.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 529.

- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Deyoe, Klein, and Ourth. H.J. 653.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 699.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act prohibiting the disbursement of a certain plant, including its seeds, commonly classified as garlic mustard, oriental bittersweet, Japanese knotweed, and Japanese hop within this state, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SF 7.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 372.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 380.
- Mar. 12 13 Deferred. S.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 487.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 492.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 524.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 529.
- Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee: Rayhons, Fisher, and Thomas. H.J. 657.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 750.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 773.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 927.

S.F. 318

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the judicial branch including provisions pertaining to shorthand reporters and the practice of law, and making appropriations. (Formerly SSB 1039.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 372.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 380.
- Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 517.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message, S.J. 518.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 553.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Apr. 08 13 Substituted for HF 120. H.J. 766.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 767.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 913.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa early intervention block grant program by eliminating the future repeal of the chapter establishing the program and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1142.)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 372.

Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 378.

Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 574.

Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 575.

Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.

Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 618.

S.F. 320

By Education.

A bill for an act requiring the board of directors of a school district to develop and implement a comprehensive emergency management plan. (Formerly SSB 1226.)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 373.

Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 379.

Mar. 13 13 Deferred. S.J. 517.

Apr. 04 13 Referred to Education. S.J. 734.

S.F. 321

By Education.

A bill for an act modifying the funding requirements for whole grade sharing agreements and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 120.)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 373.

Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 379.

Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 516.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 518.

Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 553.

Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Salmon, Rogers, and Ruff. H.J. 564.

S.F. 322

By Bertrand, Chelgren, Smith, and Sorenson.

A bill for an act requiring bills designed to amend, revise, enact, codify, or repeal a law to include a statement specifying the purpose for enactment of the bill.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration, S.J. 373.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 378.

S.F. 323

By Behn, Boettger, Johnson, Zaun, Houser, Kapucian, Greiner, Chapman, Chelgren, Sorenson, Bertrand, Ernst, Anderson, Feenstra, Sinclair, and Rozenboom.

A bill for an act providing education savings grants for pupils attending a nonpublic school or receiving competent private instruction, establishing an education savings grant fund, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 373.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Behn, and Dvorsky. S.J. 386.

By Chapman, Anderson, Chelgren, Bertrand, Sorenson, and Whitver.

A bill for an act to establish a future repeal date for all administrative rules.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 373.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 378.

S.F. 325

By Chapman, Ernst, Johnson, Guth, and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the rights of members of a residential cooperative or owners of a condominium.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 373.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Courtney, and Zaun. S.J. 386.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Courtney, and Zaun. S.J. 82.

S.F. 326

By State Government.

A bill for an act making modifications to the sex offender registry and the statute of limitations for sex abuse offenses, creating a missing children safety fund, and making appropriations. (Formerly SSB 1189.)

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 380.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 505.
- Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 736.

S.F. 327

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning the municipal fire and police retirement system and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1201.) Various effective dates; see section 12 of bill.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 381.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message, S.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 544.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Local Government, H.J. 559.
- Mar. 15 13 Passed on file. H.J. 568.
- Mar. 15 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 13 Substituted for HF 589. H.J. 586.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 587.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 777.

S.F. 328

By State Government.

A bill for an act authorizing lottery games to benefit special olympics programs. (Formerly SSB 1209.)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.

- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 381.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to State Government. S.J. 734.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Anderson, and McCoy. S.J. 214.

By State Government.

A bill for an act making changes to the campaign finance laws relating to independent expenditures. (Formerly SSB 1114.)

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 381.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 681.
- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. S.J. 683.
- Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 702.
- Mar. 28 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 703.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 730.

S.F. 330

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act creating a licensed social worker loan repayment program and revolving fund. (Formerly SSB 1186.)

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 379.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 734.

S.F. 331

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the renewal of driver's licenses electronically and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1020.)

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill, S.J. 381.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 552.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3070 filed. S.J. 670.
- Mar. 27 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment S-3070 withdrawn. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 HF 355 substituted. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 893.

S.F. 332

By Education.

A bill for an act related to the administration of the national guard educational assistance program. (Formerly SF 174.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 379.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 516.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Education, H.J. 553.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Fry, and Mascher. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 686.

- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 774.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 914.

By Ernst.

A bill for an act establishing a civil cause of action for physical injury or emotional distress resulting from an abortion.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 375.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Boettger, and Petersen. S.J. 386.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Boettger, and Petersen. S.J. 83.

S.F. 334

By Courtney.

A bill for an act to increase the state minimum hourly wage.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 375.
- Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Anderson, and Dotzler. S.J. 484.

S.F. 335

By Taylor.

A bill for an act concerning matters relating to the transportation of railroad workers and providing penalties. (See SF 2307.)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 375.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Taylor, Danielson, and Feenstra. S.J. 233.

S.F. 336

By Zaun, Rozenboom, and Chapman.

A bill for an act relating to education by abolishing the department of education and the state board of education, modifying the duties and authority of certain state and local governmental entities, establishing an education savings grant program and fund, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Education, S.J. 375.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dvorsky, and Zaun. S.J. 387.

S.F. 337

By Education.

A bill for an act providing for training on suicide prevention and trauma-informed care for school personnel. (Formerly SF 216.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 383.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 387.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment S-3021 filed, adopted. S.J. 515.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 515.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 553.

By Education.

A bill for an act requiring background checks for school employees. (Formerly SF 48.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 383.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 388.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 537.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 543.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 557.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Hess, Koester, and Wood, H.J. 564.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage, H.J. 686.
- Apr. 02 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment H-1252 filed, H.J. 758.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- May 07 13 Amendment H-1440 filed, adopted. H.J. 1013.
- Amendment H-1252 withdrawn, H.J. 1013. May 07 13
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 99, navs none. H.J. 1013.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3224. S.J. 963. * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Withdrawn, S.J. 178. Feb. 04 14

S.F. 339

By Education.

Jan. 22 14

A bill for an act relating to inspections of school buses and certain other vehicles used to transport children and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1205.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 383.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 388.
- Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment S-3019 filed, adopted. S.J. 536.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 536.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message, S.J. 543.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 557.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: Koester, Hanusa, and Ruff. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 699.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee amendment H-1220 filed, H.J. 700.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment H-1240 filed, H.J. 732.
- Fiscal note. House clip sheet. Apr. 02 13
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- May 23 13 Referred to Education. H.J. 1110.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Subcommittee: Koester, Hanusa, and Ruff. H.J. 97. Feb. 07 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 190.
- Feb. 07 14 Committee amendment H-8003 filed. H.J. 190.
- Feb. 07 14 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 190.
- Feb. 13 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Forristall, and Stutsman. H.J. 567.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the length of on-duty periods and required rest periods for drivers of rail crew transport vehicles, and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 172.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 391.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 584.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 597.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 618.
- Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee: Heartsill, Rogers, and Stutsman. H.J. 657.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 796.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 914.

S.F. 341

By State Government.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to the propane education and research council. (Formerly SSB 1087.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 391.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 21 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 669.

S.F. 342

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to donations and charitable contributions in a criminal proceeding. (Formerly SSB 1037.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 390.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 535.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 543.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 557.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Brandenburg, Anderson, and Garrett. H.J. 653.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Hagenow, Anderson, and Garrett. H.J. 730.

S.F. 343

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act authorizing tribal governments to establish a force of reserve peace officers. (Formerly SF 213.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 390.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 535.

- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 543.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 557.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Kaufmann, Dawson, and Worthan. H.J. 698.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 750.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 914.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to the grounds for termination of parental rights.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Petersen, and Zaun. S.J. 387.

 **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Petersen, and Zaun. S.J. 96.

S.F. 345

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to right to cure provisions applicable to a closed credit card account. (Formerly SSB 1193.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 390.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, aves 48, navs none. S.J. 534.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 543.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Brandenburg, Garrett, and Lensing. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Hagenow, Garrett, and Lensing. H.J. 730.

S.F. 346

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act establishing an emergency medical services task force. (Formerly SF 227.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 389.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3027 filed, adopted. S.J. 573.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 31, nays 17. S.J. 573.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 575.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 618.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 654.

S.F. 347

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to record checks of prospective and current health care employees and certain students and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1131.) Effective 4-5-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 389.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment S-3020 filed, adopted. S.J. 532.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 20 13 Substituted for HF 550. H.J. 649.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 649.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 618.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 777.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the period of validity of driver's licenses and nonoperator's identification cards and to associated fees, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1156.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 385.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 392.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 532.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 760.

S.F. 349

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the deadline for obtaining a registration fee credit for a vehicle that is sold, transferred, or junked or for a motor vehicle purchased by a lessee, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1179.) Effective 1-1-14.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 385.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 392.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 531.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 19 13 Substituted for HF 526. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 602.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from House, S.J. 592.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 777.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to mandatory child abuse and dependent adult abuse reporter training, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 178.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 385.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 388.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 530.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Fry, Heaton, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 564.

S.F. 351

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to service providers under Medicaid home and community-based services waivers. (Formerly SSB 1133.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 385.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 389.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 529.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 561.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 19 13 Substituted for HF 554, H.J. 612.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 612.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 778.

S.F. 352

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to employment discrimination on the basis of sex.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 385.
- Mar. 07 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Horn, and Schneider, S.J. 415.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
 - Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 96.

S.F. 353

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to vaccine administration by licensed pharmacists. (Formerly SSB 1082.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 385.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 390.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 561.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 18 13 Substituted for HF 549. H.J. 580.

- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 581.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor, S.J. 649.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 695.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to public cafeterias concerning local purchasing preferences and the American heart association's dietary guidelines. (Formerly SSB 1176.)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 385.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 391.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3065 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 645.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3058 filed, adopted. S.J. 645.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 645.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 675.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 730.

S.F. 355

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of vehicles of excessive size and weight, establishing fees, and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 1148.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 413.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 419.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 527.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 545.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 561.
- Mar. 27 13 Rereferred to Ways & Means. H.J. 697.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee: Moore, Landon, and Riding, H.J. 705.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1258 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1258 withdrawn, H.J. 799.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, navs none. H.J. 800.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House, S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 914.

S.F. 356

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the termination of the targeted small business financial assistance program and transferring funds for assistance to targeted small businesses. (Formerly SSB 1023.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 413.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 416.

- Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 13 HF 324 substituted. S.J. 526.
- Mar. 13 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 527.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to Medicaid program integrity, and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 1127.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 413.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 416.
- Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 525.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 545.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, passed on file, H.J. 561.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 19 13 Substituted for HF 553. H.J. 611.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 611.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 778.

S.F. 358

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act concerning title to real estate. (Formerly SSB 1220.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 413.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 416.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3061 filed, adopted. S.J. 639.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 639.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 640.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Dawson, and Garrett. H.J. 698.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 750.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1261 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1270 to amendment H-1261 filed, adopted. H.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1261 adopted as amended, H.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3142. S.J. 805.
- Apr. 15 13 Senate concurred with S-3142. S.J. 834.
- Apr. 15 13 Passed Senate, aves 50, navs none. S.J. 835.
- Apr. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 926.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 958.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to an assault that occurs between persons in an intimate relationship and the crime of domestic abuse assault and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SF 163.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 413.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 417.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 570.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 570.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 618.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson. H.J. 654.

 **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****
- Mar. 04 14 Passed subcommittee.

S.F. 360

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to mechanic's liens and the mechanics' notice and lien registry. (Formerly SSB 1229.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 413.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 417.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment S-3174 filed, adopted. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 23 13 HF 565 substituted. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 24 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 899.

S.F. 361

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to estates and trusts and including retroactive and other applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1214.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 417.
- Mar. 26 13 HF 591 substituted, S.J. 653.
- Mar. 26 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 654.

S.F. 362

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the use of the term relative in child in need of assistance and termination of parental rights proceedings. (Formerly SF 249.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 417.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 525.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 545.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 561.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Baltimore, Hess, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 654.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 687.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1268 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1268 withdrawn, H.J. 802.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 802.

- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 914.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the intentional transmission of a contagious or infectious disease, and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 215.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 418.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendments S-3046 and S-3047 filed. S.J. 598.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendments S-3064 and S-3067 filed. S.J. 650.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment S-3099 filed. S.J. 705.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendments S-3102 and S-3104 filed. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3112 filed. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- May 23 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 1063.
 - **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 96.

S.F. 364

By Transportation.

A bill for an act concerning vehicle registration fees, including matters relating to evasion of fees and to fees for electric vehicles, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1204.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 420.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 569.
- Mar. 18 13 Explanation of vote. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 570.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 618.
- Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee: Landon, Heartsill, and Lykam. H.J. 657.
- Apr. 02 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 04 13 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 23 13 Subcommittee: Landon, Forbes, and Forristall. H.J. 923.

S.F. 365

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to a manufactured or mobile home retailer's application to a county treasurer for a certificate of title for a used mobile home or manufactured home. (Formerly SSB 1178.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 420.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment S-3176 filed, adopted. S.J. 890.
- Apr. 23 13 HF 487 substituted. S.J. 890.
- Apr. 23 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 891.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to radon control in schools. (Formerly SF 49.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 419.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3015 filed, S.J. 512.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3030 filed, S.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 13 Deferred. S.J. 569.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3041 filed, lost. S.J. 588.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3030 adopted. S.J. 589.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3015 ruled out of order. S.J. 589.
- Mar. 19 13 Deferred. S.J. 589.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3050 filed. S.J. 598.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3050 withdrawn. S.J. 605.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 37, nays 13. S.J. 605.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 606.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 627.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Local Government. H.J. 628.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Highfill, and Kressig. H.J. 698.
- Apr. 04 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee amendment H-8114 filed. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8126 to amendment H-8114 filed, adopted. H.J. 511.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8114 adopted as amended. H.J. 511.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, aves 99, nays 1. H.J. 511.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message, H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5084. S.J. 611.
- Apr. 08 14 Senate concurred with S-5084. S.J. 737.
- Apr. 08 14 Passed Senate, ayes 39, nays 10. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 08 14 Immediate message. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 689.
- Apr. 15 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 17 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 807.

S.F. 367

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for charitable food donations to food banks and similar organizations, including by providing for appropriations and a tax credit, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1177; see SFs 437 and 439.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 414.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 419.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Behn, and McCoy. S.J. 554.
- Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the consumer credit code by modifying a reference to the federal Truth in Lending Act. (Formerly SSB 1040.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 415.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 418.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 524.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 545.
- Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 561.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Anderson, and Baltimore. H.J. 654.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 842.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 849.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 926.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 958.

S.F. 369

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to marital agreements, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1196.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 415.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 418.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 583.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 597.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 618.
- Apr. 12 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 836.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Baltimore, Alons, and Meyer. H.J. 144.

S.F. 370

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the service of notice of no-contact orders and protective orders, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1167.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 415.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 418.
- Mar. 13 13 HF 496 substituted. S.J. 521.
- Mar. 13 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 522.

S.F. 371

By Transportation.

A bill for an act providing for special vehicle registration plates displaying a decal designed and issued by a nonprofit organization, providing fees, making a penalty applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 237.)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 415.
- Mar. 07 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 420.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3024 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 568.

- Mar. 18 13 Deferred. S.J. 568.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3042 filed. S.J. 597.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment S-3101 filed. S.J. 705.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3042 withdrawn. S.J. 709.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3101 adopted. S.J. 709.
- Apr. 02 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 710.
- Apr. 02 13 Immediate message. S.J. 711.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 03 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee: Byrnes, Forbes, and Moore. H.J. 749.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1358 filed. H.J. 928.
- May 07 13 Amendment H-1358 adopted. H.J. 1026.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 10. H.J. 1026.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1030.
- May 07 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3233. S.J. 965.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act establishing an incentive program applicable to specified wind energy production facilities. (Formerly SSB 1234.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 434.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 440.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Agriculture. S.J. 734.

S.F. 373

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to licensure identification and display requirements and professional title and abbreviation restrictions for certain health-related professions and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1132.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 434.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 442.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 734.

S.F. 374

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to drug product selection. (Formerly SSB 1183.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendments S-3090 and S-3092 filed. S.J. 689.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3103 filed. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 734.

S.F. 375

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of the Iowa health benefit marketplace and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 72.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 441.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Commerce. S.J. 734.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing for immunity from civil liability for registered architects and professional engineers providing disaster emergency assistance under specified circumstances. (See SF 2255.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 441.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- May 23 13 Referred to Commerce. S.J. 1063.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Chapman, and Wilhelm. S.J. 214.

S.F. 377

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to area health education centers, creating an area health education centers fund, and providing an appropriation. (Formerly SF 12.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 505.

S.F. 378

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for appropriations to the statewide fire and police retirement system and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1121.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 447.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 505.
- Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee: Danielson, Dvorsky, and Rozenboom. S.J. 736.

S.F. 379

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to disciplinary procedures before the board of medicine and providing a penalty. (Formerly SSB 1085.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 448.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 566.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to State Government, H.J. 618.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Highfill, and Prichard. H.J. 654.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee amendment H-8085 filed. H.J. 450.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 560.

S.F. 380

By State Government.

A bill for an act authorizing charitable auctions for alcoholic spirits. (Formerly SSB 1067.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 435.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 448.

- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3033 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3033 adopted. S.J. 609.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays 1. S.J. 609.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 609.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 627.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 628.
- Mar. 25 13 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Bacon, and Lensing. H.J. 671.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage, H.J. 751.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 93, nays 5. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 914.

By State Government.

A bill for an act requiring the state building code commissioner to adopt standards and requirements for window fall prevention devices for windows installed in certain multifamily dwellings, hotels, and motels, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 281.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 436.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 448.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 35, nays 13. S.J. 565.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 619.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Gassman, Wessel-Kroeschell, and Windschitl. H.J. 698.

S.F. 382

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of and violations of civil protective orders and criminal no-contact orders and modifying penalties. (Formerly SSB 1147.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 436.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 444.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Judiciary, S.J. 734.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Schneider, and Taylor. S.J. 83.

S.F. 383

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the sealing of juvenile delinquency records. (Formerly SSB 1215.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 436.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 444.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 564.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 619.

- Mar. 25 13 Subcommittee: Hess, Anderson, and Heartsill. H.J. 671.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Kaufmann, Baltimore, and Dawson. H.J.
- Feb. 25 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 338.
- Feb. 25 14 Committee amendment H-8027 filed. H.J. 338.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Apr. 28 14 Committee amendment H-8027 adopted. H.J. 828.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 828.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 831.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5191. S.J. 877.
- Apr. 29 14 Senate concurred with S-5191. S.J. 879.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 880.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. S.J. 880.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 836.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 929.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to removing or attempting to remove a communication or control device from the possession of a peace officer or correctional officer, interference with official acts, and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 151.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 436.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 445.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3037 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment S-3100 filed, adopted. S.J. 700.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment S-3037 out of order. S.J. 700.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 701.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 702.
- Apr. 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 01 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 03 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1265 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 10 13 Substituted for HF 557, H.J. 817.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment H-1265 withdrawn. H.J. 817.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed House, ayes 77, nays 17. H.J. 817.
- Apr. 10 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 827.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. H.J. 821.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 813.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 914.

S.F. 385

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act modifying the imposition of certain special sentences. (Formerly SSB 1230.)

```
Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 436.
```

- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 445.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3036 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3036 withdrawn, S.J. 589.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3048 filed, adopted. S.J. 590.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 39, nays 11. S.J. 590.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 591.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 619.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Fry, Brandenburg, and Dawson. H.J. 654.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee reassigned: Fry, Dawson, and Klein. H.J. 698.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- May 23 13 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 1110.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Fry, Dawson, and Klein. H.J. 106.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of transportation, including the use of information contained in electronic driver and nonoperator identification records, the form of motor vehicle financial liability coverage cards, motor truck registration periods, grounds for disqualification of commercial vehicle operators, provisions for the issuance of temporary restricted licenses for persons convicted of operating while intoxicated, county issuance of driver's licenses, and the administration of highway contracts. (Formerly SSB 1224.) Various effective dates; see section 21 of bill.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 436.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 449.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 564.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 619.
- Apr. 01 13 Subcommittee: Moore, Forbes, and Forristall. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 08 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 785.
- Apr. 08 13 Committee amendment H-1257 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment H-1296 filed. H.J. 840.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1310 filed, H.J. 876.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment H-1322 filed. H.J. 885.
- Apr. 23 13 Committee amendment H-1257 adopted. H.J. 918.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1310 adopted. H.J. 918.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendments H-1296 and H-1322 withdrawn. H.J. 918.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1354 filed, ruled out of order. H.J. 918.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 3. H.J. 919.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3180. S.J. 896.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendment S-3186 filed. S.J. 906.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3186 adopted. S.J. 937.
- Apr. 30 13 Senate concurred with S-3180, as amended. S.J. 938.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 938.

- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 941.
- Apr. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 967.
- Apr. 30 13 Senate amendment H-1381 filed. H.J. 968.
- May 07 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1381. H.J. 1015.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 4. H.J. 1016.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 962.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 995.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1010.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to a city's authority to issue debt, including authorization to use city reserve funds as a loan payable from the debt service fund for certain general obligation bond projects. (Formerly SSB 1092.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 448.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3034 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3034 adopted. S.J. 608.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 608.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 609.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 627.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Local Government. H.J. 628.
- Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Pettengill, Forbes, and Hanusa. H.J. 699.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Pettengill, Hanusa, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 120.

S.F. 388

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to sponsor projects under the water resource restoration sponsor program. (Formerly SF 245.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 447.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 563.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Environmental Protection, H.J. 619.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Maxwell, Berry, and Devoe. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 731.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 803.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 914.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to hunter safety and ethics education course requirements. (Formerly SSB 1223.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 447.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 7. S.J. 703.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 704.
- Apr. 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 01 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 750.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 9. H.J. 804.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 927.

S.F. 390

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to certain title abstracts to property with private sewage disposal systems and providing effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1219.) Effective 4-5-13.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 447.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 562.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 620.
- Mar. 25 13 Substituted for HF 491. H.J. 662.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 662.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 646.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 778.

S.F. 391

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to offers of suitable work made to certain injured employees and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1216.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 437.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3039 filed. S.J. 597.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3045 filed. S.J. 598.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3039 withdrawn. S.J. 638.
- Mar. 25 13 Deferred. S.J. 639.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 734.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to school breakfast programs. (Formerly SF 279.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 442.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Education. S.J. 734.

S.F. 393

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to prenatal care including required critical congenital heart disease screening for newborns as part of the state's newborn screening panel. (Formerly SSB 1001.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 438.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment S-3014 filed. S.J. 512.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3057 filed, adopted. S.J. 637.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3014 out of order. S.J. 637.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 638.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 640.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee: Forristall, Fry, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 685.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 750.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- May 23 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 1110.

S.F. 394

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to informal conferences on contested citations or regulatory insufficiencies in health care facilities or assisted living programs and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1105.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 438.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 596.
- Mar. 25 13 Substituted for HF 570. H.J. 666.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 667.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 646.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 778.

S.F. 395

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to child, adult, and family services under the purview of the department of human services, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1227.)

Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 438.

- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 444.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3029 filed, adopted. S.J. 560.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 560.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 596.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 12 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 836.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to government operations and efficiency and other related matters, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1106.) Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 438.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 449.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3062 filed. S.J. 650.
- Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment S-3093 filed. S.J. 689.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendments S-3062 and S-3093 withdrawn. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment S-3098 filed, adopted. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 702.
- Apr. 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 01 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Drake, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 730.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 751.
- Apr. 03 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1272 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment H-1291 filed. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 22 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1357 filed. H.J. 928.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendments H-1291, H-1357, and H-1272 adopted. H.J. 935.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed House, ayes 77, nays 20. H.J. 935.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. H.J. 936.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3183. S.J. 901.
- Apr. 30 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- May 08 13 Amendment S-3246 filed, adopted. S.J. 988.
- May 08 13 Senate concurred with S-3183, as amended. S.J. 989.
- May 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 989.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 989.
- May 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1041.
- May 09 13 Senate amendment H-1448 filed. H.J. 1042.
- May 16 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1448. H.J. 1063.
- May 16 13 Passed House, ayes 86, nays 11. H.J. 1063.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1065.
- May 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 1021.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 1064.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to pari-mutuel wagering on horse racing. (Formerly SSB 1221.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 438.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 449.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to State Government. S.J. 734.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Bertrand, and Horn. S.J. 117.

S.F. 398

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to business corporations, including by providing for their organization and operation; providing for the relationship between shareholders, directors, and officers; and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1169.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 438.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 446.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 552.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3051 filed, adopted. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 20 13 HF 469 substituted. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 20 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 604.

S.F. 399

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to maternal health care policies for inmates and detainees and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 134.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 439.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 446.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments S-3028 and S-3038 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3044 filed, S.J. 597.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 734.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Boettger, and Dvorsky. S.J. 83.

S.F. 400

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act making an appropriation to support soil and water conservation by the department of agriculture and land stewardship. (Formerly SSB 1208.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 439.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 440.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 505.

S.F. 401

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act requiring that motor fuel dealers comply with standards and practices to assist disabled individuals obtaining motor fuel from motor fuel pumps, providing for enforcement by the department of agriculture and land stewardship or the office of attorney general, providing for the issuance of cease and desist orders, providing for penalties, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 235; see SF 2284.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 439.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 440.

- Mar. 14 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Agriculture. S.J. 734.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hart, Greiner, and Sodders. S.J. 96.

S.F. 402

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to insurance coverage for dental care services. (Formerly SSB 1078.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 439.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, aves 38, navs 10. S.J. 559.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce, H.J. 596.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Soderberg, Lykam, and Watts. H.J. 730.

S.F. 403

By Local Government.

A bill for an act eliminating a restriction on a person associated with a county agricultural extension district from engaging in certain activities affecting legislation. (Formerly SSB 1233.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 439.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 446.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed Senate, ayes 35, nays 15. S.J. 591.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. S.J. 591.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to State Government, H.J. 620.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Drake, Costello, and Isenhart. H.J. 654.

S.F. 404

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to supplementary weighting for limited English proficient students and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 266.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 439.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 442.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3035 filed. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 18 13 Deferred, S.J. 561.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3035A withdrawn, S.J. 567.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3035B adopted. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 570.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 620.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee: Hanusa, Gaines, and Jorgensen. H.J. 654.

S.F. 405

By Seng.

A bill for an act making a transfer of revenue to the road use tax fund and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 472.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to involuntary commitments for persons with substancerelated disorders, mental illness, and intellectual disabilities, and providing for the creation of a mental health advocate division in the department of inspections and appeals and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1192.) Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 35 of bill.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 478.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 630.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 632.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 670.
- Apr. 01 13 Subcommittee: Baltimore, Heaton, and M. Smith. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee amendment H-1251 filed. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1269 filed. H.J. 814.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1275 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 09 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment H-1284 filed. H.J. 828.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment H-1331 filed. H.J. 886.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1335 filed. H.J. 924.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment H-1372 filed, H.J. 952.
- May 07 13 Amendment H-1442 filed. H.J. 1031.
- May 15 13 Committee amendment H-1251 withdrawn, H.J. 1047.
- May 15 13 Amendments H-1372 and H-1442 out of order, H.J. 1047.
- May 15 13 Amendment H-1269 withdrawn. H.J. 1047.
- May 15 13 Amendment H-1284 out of order, H.J. 1047.
- May 15 13 Amendment H-1449 filed, H.J. 1047.
- May 15 13 Amendment H-1450 to amendment H-1449 filed. H.J. 1047.
- May 15 13 Amendment H-1450 to amendment H-1449 lost. H.J. 1048.
- May 15 13 Amendment H-1449 adopted. H.J. 1048.
- May 15 13 Amendments H-1275, H-1331, and H-1335 withdrawn. H.J. 1048.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 88, nays 8. H.J. 1048.
- May 16 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1074.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1051.
- May 15 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3252. S.J. 1005.
- May 16 13 Senate concurred with S-3252. S.J. 1012.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 1012.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1016.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1065.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 1065.

S.F. 407

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the activities and duties of the state board of regents and the board's administrative office. (Formerly SSB 1163.)

Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 473.

- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 479.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3063 filed. S.J. 650.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment S-3063 adopted. S.J. 684.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment S-3095 filed, S.J. 684.
- Mar. 27 13 Deferred. S.J. 684.
- Apr. 02 13 Point of order raised on S-3095, ruled out of order. S.J. 709.
- Apr. 02 13 Deferred. S.J. 709.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3108 filed. S.J. 710.
- Apr. 02 13 Point of order raised on S-3108, ruled out of order. S.J. 710.
- Apr. 02 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays 1. S.J. 711.
- Apr. 02 13 Immediate message. S.J. 711.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 03 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and Lensing. H.J. 749.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa finance authority and making an appropriation. (Formerly SSB 1217.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 476.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Bolkcom, and Smith. S.J. 580.
- Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 409

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the economic development financial assistance duties and powers of the economic development authority by authorizing and creating fees, affecting the aggregate tax credit limit for certain economic development programs, making an appropriation, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1075.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 476.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 580.
- Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 410

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act modifying the innovation fund investment tax credit and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1112.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 476.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Quirmbach, and Schneider, S.J. 580.

S.F. 411

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act to maintain a permanent Juneteenth exhibit in the state historical building. (Formerly SF 159.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 477.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 734.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for a small employer health insurance tax credit for individual and corporate income taxpayers and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1024; see SF 449.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 477.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Behn, and Seng. S.J. 580.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 413

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act related to the liability of a land holder for the public use of private lands and waters. (Formerly SSB 1232.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 478.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee: Hogg, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 547.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3122 filed. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 08 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 742.

S.F. 414

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to alternate energy by extending renewable energy tax credit eligibility dates, expanding membership of the Iowa energy center advisory council, and establishing specified grant and loan funds. (Formerly SSB 1211.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 479.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 505.

S.F. 415

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to human services involving mental health and disability services and children's services, making appropriations, and including effective dates. (Formerly SSB 1199; see SF 440.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 477.
- Mar. 12 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 505.
- Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee: Hatch, Bolkcom, Ernst, Ragan, and Segebart. S.J. 736.

S.F. 416

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to authorization procedures for certain county projects involving real property. (Formerly SSB 1031.)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 478.
- Mar. 21 13 Amendment S-3054 filed. S.J. 628.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3054 adopted. S.J. 640.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 40, nays 9. S.J. 640.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 642.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 673.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: Heartsill, Gassman, and R. Olson. H.J. 699.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act creating a technology prairie by promoting an environment to foster the growth of technology, start-up, and small businesses and to attract a skilled workforce by providing incentives and financial assistance to businesses. (Formerly SF 274.)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 484.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 485.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 734.

S.F. 418

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the determination of animal units which are part of confinement feeding operations, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1180.)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 484.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 485.
- Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3115 filed. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3115 withdrawn. S.J. 945.
- May 01 13 HF 512 substituted. S.J. 945.
- May 01 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 946.

S.F. 419

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act providing for vision screening for school children. (Formerly SSB 1159.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 484.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 486.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 44, nays 4. S.J. 558.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 596.
- Apr. 08 13 Substituted for HF 548. H.J. 777.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 778.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message, H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 927.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act requiring American products to be used for public improvements, providing a penalty, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 70.)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 484.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 485.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 734.

S.F. 421

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to enhanced E911 emergency communication systems, and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 1172.)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 506.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 508.
- Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- May 08 13 Amendment S-3245 filed, adopted. S.J. 985.
- May 08 13 HF 644 substituted. S.J. 985.
- May 08 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 986.

S.F. 422

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the amount of the earned income tax credit and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 88.)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 506.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 508.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment S-3043 filed. S.J. 597.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3043 lost. S.J. 602.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 35, nays 15. S.J. 602.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 606.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 627.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 629.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 938.

S.F. 423

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to and providing for education reform involving student, teacher, and administrator programs and activities under the purview of the department of education, the state board of education, college student aid commission, school districts and accredited nonpublic schools; establishing a fee; and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1228.)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 507.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 508.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3066 filed. S.J. 650.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 26 13 Deferred, S.J. 658.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3068 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 658.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3072 filed, adopted. S.J. 659.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3069 filed. S.J. 659.

- Mar. 26 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on S-3072. S.J. 659.
- Mar. 26 13 Motion to reconsider vote prevailed, S-3072. S.J. 660.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3084 filed, lost. S.J. 660.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3072 adopted. S.J. 661.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3069 adopted. S.J. 661.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3081 filed, ruled out of order. S.J. 661.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3079 filed, lost. S.J. 661.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3066 adopted. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3083 filed. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3083, ruled out of order. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3073 filed. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3073, ruled out of order. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3077 filed. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3077, ruled out of order. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3071 filed, adopted. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3074 filed. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3074, ruled out of order. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S–3075 filed. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3075, ruled out of order. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3076 filed. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3076, ruled out of order. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3078 filed. S.J. 664.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3078, ruled out of order. S.J. 664.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3080 filed, lost. S.J. 664.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3082 filed. S.J. 665.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3082, ruled in order. S.J. 665.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3082 lost. S.J. 665.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3088 filed. S.J. 665.
- Mar. 26 13 Point of order raised on S-3088, ruled out of order. S.J. 665.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 666.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. S.J. 666.
- Mar. 27 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 689.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 02 13 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.

By Anderson and Bertrand.

A bill for an act increasing the amount of the exclusion from the computation of net income for purposes of the individual income tax of governmental or other pension or retirement pay, and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 507.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bertrand, and Dotzler. S.J. 554.

S.F. 425

By Johnson.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special hunting licenses to certain nonresident disabled persons who are veterans or who are serving in the military.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 507.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Johnson. S.J. 547.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to real estate broker and real estate salesperson licensing fees and allocations from those fees, and making an appropriation. (Formerly SSB 1225; see SF 438.)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 546.
- Mar. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 548.
- Mar. 21 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee: McCoy, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 686.

S.F. 427

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the licensing of plumbing, mechanical, HVAC-refrigeration, sheet metal, or hydronic professionals, including transition provisions, including effective date provisions, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 1190.) Effective 4-26-13.

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 546.
- Mar. 13 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 548.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment S-3032 filed. S.J. 581.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3053 filed, S.J. 616.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3032 withdrawn. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3053 adopted. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 634.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 674.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1218 filed. H.J. 688.
- Mar. 27 13 Substituted for HF 587. H.J. 695.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1221 to amendment H-1218 filed, adopted. H.J. 695.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1218 adopted as amended. H.J. 695.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 695.
- Mar. 27 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 698.
- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 697.
- Mar. 27 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3094. S.J. 685.
- Apr. 01 13 Senate concurred with S-3094. S.J. 699.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 699.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 702.
- Apr. 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 927.

S.F. 428

By Segebart, Guth, Rozenboom, Johnson, Breitbach, Greiner, Kapucian, and Sinclair

A bill for an act establishing a public building rehabilitation income tax credit.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 554.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bertrand, and Black. S.J. 580.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to workforce training programs and making appropriations. (Formerly SF 291.)

- Mar. 26 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 669.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 669.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 31, nays 19. S.J. 703.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 704.
- Apr. 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 722.
- Apr. 01 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee: Dolecheck, Garrett, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 730.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Dolecheck, Lofgren, and T. Taylor. H.J. 97.

S.F. 430

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to appropriations to the department of cultural affairs, the economic development authority, the department of workforce development, the Iowa finance authority, and the public employment relations board, providing for other properly related matters, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1246.) Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 46 of bill.

- Mar. 27 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 686.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 687.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3110 filed. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3110 adopted. S.J. 724.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 24. S.J. 724.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. S.J. 727.
- Apr. 04 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 753.
- Apr. 04 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 753.
- Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee: Deyoe, Lofgren, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 756.
- Apr. 09 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 813.
- Apr. 09 13 Committee amendment H-1273 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 11 13 Amendment H-1288 filed. H.J. 835.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendments H-1289, H-1292, H-1293, H-1294, H-1295, and H-1298 filed. H.J. 840.
- Apr. 16 13 Point of order raised on amendment H-1288, ruled not germane. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 16 13 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-1288. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 16 13 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 849.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1299 to amendment H-1273 filed. H.J. 849.
- Apr. 16 13 Point of order raised on amendment H–1299, ruled not germane. H.J. 849
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1295 to amendment H-1273 lost. H.J. 850.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1293 to amendment H-1273 lost. H.J. 851.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1292 to amendment H-1273 lost. H.J. 852.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H–1294 to amendment H–1273 lost. H.J. 853.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H–1301 to amendment H–1273 filed. H.J. 853.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1301 to amendment H-1273 lost. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Deferred, retained on calendar. H.J. 854.

- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1298 to amendment H-1273 lost. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1289 to amendment H-1273 withdrawn. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1302 to amendment H-1273 filed, lost. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 16 13 Committee amendment H-1273 adopted. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 46. H.J. 858.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 859.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3161. S.J. 855.
- Apr. 17 13 Senate refused to concur with S-3161. S.J. 863.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. S.J. 866.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 874.
- Apr. 17 13 House insisted, H.J. 874.
- Apr. 17 13 House conference committee appointed: Deyoe, Hanusa, Kaufmann, Running-Marquardt, and Kressig. H.J. 874.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 875.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from House. S.J. 869.
- Apr. 17 13 Senate conference committee appointed: Dotzler, Boettger, Hart, Schneider, and Seng. S.J. 870.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. S.J. 870.
- Apr. 18 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 878.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1003.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1004.
- May 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 18. S.J. 1004.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1004.
- May 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1052.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1056.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1057.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 8. H.J. 1057.
- May 17 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1079.
- May 15 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. H.J. 1059.
- May 23 13 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 1112.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1061.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J.1063.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 1066.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act modifying provisions relating to solar energy system income tax credits and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1175.)

- Apr. 02 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 713.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 716.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 08 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3132 filed. S.J. 778.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3132 adopted. S.J. 781.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 781.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 785.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 09 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means, H.J. 811.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 938.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the tax and related laws of the department of revenue, including administration of income taxes, sales and use and excise taxes, an environmental protection charge, and property taxes, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1243.) Various effective dates; see section 8 of bill.

- Apr. 02 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 713.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 716.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 743.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 747.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 782.
- Apr. 08 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 23 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Gaskill, and Landon. H.J. 923.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 967.
- May 07 13 Amendment H–1441 filed, adopted. H.J. 1019.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 1019.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1022.
- May 07 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3225. S.J. 963.
- May 08 13 Senate concurred with S-3225. S.J. 984.
- May 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 984.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 986.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1039.
- May 15 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1010.
- May 16 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 1027.

S.F. 433

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the requirements and administration of the targeted jobs withholding credit pilot project and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SFs 122 and 205.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 02 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 717.
- Apr. 03 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays 3. S.J. 723.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. S.J. 727.
- Apr. 04 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 753.
- Apr. 04 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 753.
- Apr. 12 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 836.
- May 07 13 Substituted for HF 616. H.J. 1012.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays 2. H.J. 1012.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 963.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 995.
- May 16 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1027.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to an electric or natural gas vehicle facility tax credit and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 238.)

- Apr. 02 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 717.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 09 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 780.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 785.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 09 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 23 13 Subcommittee: Landon, Byrnes, and Kelley. H.J. 923.

S.F. 435

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations involving state government entities involved with agriculture, natural resources, and environmental protection. (Formerly SSB 1245.) Various effective dates; see section 52 of bill.

- Apr. 03 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 720.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 721.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment S-3145 filed, adopted. S.J. 815.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 816.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 833.
- Apr. 11 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 834.
- Apr. 11 13 Subcommittee: Drake, Bearinger, and Fisher. H.J. 834.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee amendment H-1297 filed. H.J. 840.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendments H-1321, H-1325, and H-1326 filed. H.J. 885.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1326 to amendment H-1297 lost. H.J. 897.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1337 to amendment H-1297 filed, H.J. 897.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1337 to amendment H–1297 lost. H.J. 898.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1341 to amendment H-1297 filed. H.J. 898.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1341 to amendment H–1297 lost. H.J. 899.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1344 to amendment H-1297 filed. H.J. 899.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1344 to amendment H-1297 lost. H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1345 to amendment H–1297 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Point of order raised on amendment H–1325, ruled not germane. H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1339 to amendment H-1297 filed, lost. H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1336 to amendment H-1297 filed, lost. H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1349 to amendment H-1297 filed, lost, H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1342 to amendment H-1297 filed. H.J. 900.
- Apr. 23 13 Point of order raised on amendment H–1342, ruled not germane. H.J. 901.
- Apr. 23 13 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-1342. H.J. 901.
- Apr. 23 13 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 902.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1321 to amendment H-1297 withdrawn. H.J. 902.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1340 to amendment H-1297 filed. H.J. 902.

S.F. 435 — continued

- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1340 to amendment H-1297 lost. H.J. 903.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1343 to amendment H-1297 filed. H.J. 903.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1343 to amendment H-1297 lost. H.J. 904.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1338 to amendment H-1338 filed. H.J. 904.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1338 to amendment H-1297 lost. H.J. 905.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1334 to amendment H–1297 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 905.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1366 to amendment H-1297 filed, adopted. H.J. 905.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1333 to amendment H–1297 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 905.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1359 to amendment H-1297 filed, adopted. H.J. 905.
- Apr. 23 13 Committee amendment H-1297 adopted as amended. H.J. 906.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 51, nays 47. H.J. 907.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 909.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3178. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendment S-3184 filed, adopted. S.J. 904.
- Apr. 24 13 Senate concurred with S-3178, as amended. S.J. 905.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 23, S.J. 905.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. S.J. 906.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 941.
- Apr. 25 13 Senate amendment H-1371 filed, H.J. 941.
- Apr. 25 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1371. H.J. 941.
- Apr. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 942.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 908.
- Apr. 25 13 Senate insisted. S.J. 909.
- Apr. 25 13 Senate conference committee appointed: Black, Dearden, Greiner, Rozenboom, and Wilhelm. S.J. 909.
- Apr. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 909.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 942.
- Apr. 25 13 House conference committee appointed: Drake, Klein, Grassley, Bearinger, and Ruff. H.J. 943.
- Apr. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 943.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 909.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1017.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1018.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 29, nays 19. S.J. 1018.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1018.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1065.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report filed, adopted. H.J. 1066.
- May 16 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1067.
- May 16 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. H.J. 1074.
- May 23 13 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 1112.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1061.
- May 23 13 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 1063.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1064.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credit by modifying the definition of substantial rehabilitation, the qualifications for certain projects, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1240.) Various effective dates; see section 4 of bill.

- Apr. 03 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 720.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 722.
- Apr. 04 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 10 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 815.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 833.
- Apr. 15 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 13 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Isenhart, and Moore. H.J. 923.
- Apr. 24 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 938.
- Apr. 24 13 Committee amendment H-1369 filed. H.J. 938.
- May 07 13 Committee amendment H-1369 adopted. H.J. 1021.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays 2. H.J. 1021.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1022.
- May 07 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3226. S.J. 963.
- May 08 13 Senate concurred with S-3226. S.J. 983.
- May 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 983.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 986.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1039.
- May 15 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1010.
- May 16 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1027.

S.F. 437

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing for charitable food donations to food banks and similar organizations, including by providing for appropriations and a tax credit, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1177 and SF 367; see SF 439.)

- Apr. 03 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 720.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 722.
- Apr. 04 13 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 08 13 Subcommittee: Petersen, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 776.
- Apr. 08 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 438

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to real estate broker and real estate salesperson licensing fees and allocations from those fees, and making an appropriation. (Formerly SSB 1225 and SF 426.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 10 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 808.
- Apr. 15 13 Passed Senate, aves 50, navs none. S.J. 836.
- Apr. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 839.

- Apr. 18 13 Passed on file. H.J. 879.
- Apr. 30 13 Substituted for HF 639. H.J. 965.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 965.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. H.J. 966.
- May 01 13 Message from House. S.J. 943.
- May 07 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 980.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 995.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to charitable food donations to food banks and similar organizations, including by providing for appropriations and a tax credit, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1177, SF 367, and SF 437.)

- Apr. 10 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 808.
- Apr. 10 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 809.
- Apr. 11 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3151 filed. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3151 lost. S.J. 847.
- Apr. 16 13 Deferred, S.J. 847.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 34, nays 15. S.J. 853.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 853.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 16 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 859.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 938.

S.F. 440

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to human services involving mental health and disability services and children's services, making appropriations, and including effective dates. (Formerly SSB 1199 and SF 415.)

- Apr. 10 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 822.
- Apr. 10 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 823.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendments S-3150, S-3154, and S-3156 filed. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3154 lost. S.J. 842.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendments S-3156 and S-3150 adopted. S.J. 842.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, aves 33, navs 17, S.J. 843.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 846.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 16 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 859.
- Apr. 17 13 Subcommittee: Fry. Koester, and M. Smith, H.J. 875.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendments H-1350, H-1351, and H-1352 filed. H.J. 928.

S.F. 441

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to child care by making appropriations for state child care assistance and support for child care.

Apr. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 829.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to appropriations to the judicial branch. (Formerly SSB 1248.) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 11 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 829.
- Apr. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 831.
- Apr. 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 834.
- Apr. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 15 13 Subcommittee: Worthan, Garrett, and T. Taylor. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 16 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 859.
- Apr. 16 13 Committee amendment H–1306 filed. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment H-1327 to amendment H-1306 filed. H.J. 885.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1375 to amendment H-1306 filed. H.J. 968.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1387 to amendment H-1306 filed. H.J. 986.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1327 withdrawn. H.J. 998.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1387 adopted. H.J. 998.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1375 adopted. H.J. 999.
- May 02 13 Committee amendment H-1306 adopted as amended. H.J. 999.
- May 02 13 Passed House, ayes 91, nays 3. H.J. 999.
- May 07 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1030.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1003.
- May 06 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3219. S.J. 959.
- May 07 13 Senate concurred with S-3219. S.J. 974.
- May 07 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 4. S.J. 975.
- May 07 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. S.J. 979.
- May 22 13 Motion to reconsider vote withdrawn. S.J. 1052.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1053.
- May 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1099.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 1064.

S.F. 443

By Feenstra, Anderson, Ernst, Chelgren, Bertrand, Sorenson, Whitver, Chapman, Houser, Smith, Kapucian, Johnson, Boettger, Sinclair, Behn, Rozenboom, Schneider, Zumbach, Dix, Guth, Greiner, Breitbach, Zaun, and Segebart.

A bill for an act relating to the individual income tax by providing for reduced tax rates, creating an alternative individual income tax imposed at the election of the taxpayer, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Apr. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 829.

S.F. 444

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing a sales tax exemption for hydroelectricity conversion property. (Formerly SSB 1241.)

- Apr. 11 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 830.
- Apr. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 831.
- Apr. 12 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

```
Apr. 16 13 HF 630 substituted. S.J. 850.
```

Apr. 16 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 851.

S.F. 445

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the transfer of real estate and the filing of a mortgage release certificate, providing for a fee and making remedies applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1073 and SF 305.) Effective 5-1-13.

- Apr. 11 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 830.
- Apr. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 831.
- Apr. 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 833.
- Apr. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 16 13 Substituted for HF 623. H.J. 844.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 844.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 849.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 926.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. S.J. 958.

S.F. 446

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to appropriations for health and human services and including other related provisions and appropriations, providing penalties, and including effective, retroactive, and applicability date provisions. (Formerly SSB 1251.) Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

- Apr. 15 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 839.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3169 filed. S.J. 875.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3171 filed, adopted. S.J. 875.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3169 adopted. S.J. 875.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3167 filed, ruled out of order. S.J. 875.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3172 filed, lost. S.J. 875.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3170 filed, lost. S.J. 876.
- Apr. 18 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 22. S.J. 876.
- Apr. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 877.
- Apr. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 880.
- Apr. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 881.
- Apr. 22 13 Subcommittee: Heaton, Fisher, and Heddens. H.J. 884.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 967.
- Apr. 30 13 Committee amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 968.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1383 filed. H.J. 968.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1409 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 972.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1409 to amendment H-1378 adopted. H.J. 973.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1408 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 973.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1408 to amendment H-1378 lost. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H–1390 to amendment H–1378 filed, lost. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1396 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1407 to amendment H-1378 filed, adopted. H.J. 974.

- May 01 13 Amendment H-1395 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1384 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1391 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1398 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 974.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1398 to amendment H-1378 lost. H.J. 975.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1414 to amendment H-1378 filed, adopted. H.J. 976.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1386 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 976.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1413 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 976.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1394 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 976.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1394 to amendment H-1378 lost. H.J. 977.
- May 01 13 Amendment H–1383 to amendment H–1378 adopted. H.J. 977.
- May 01 13 Amendment H–1410 to amendment H–1378 filed, lost. H.J. 977.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1411 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 977.
- May 01 13 Point of order raised on amendment H–1411, ruled not germane. H.J. 977.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1389 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 977.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1389 to amendment H-1378 lost. H.J. 978.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1401 to amendment H-1378 filed. H.J. 978.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1401 to amendment H-1378 lost. H.J. 979.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1393 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 979.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1399 to amendment H-1378 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 979.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1400 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 980.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1416 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H–1406 to amendment H–1378 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1392 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1397 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1385 to amendment H-1378 filed, adopted. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1402 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1415 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 981.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1405 to amendment H-1378 filed, lost. H.J. 982.
- May 01 13 Committee amendment H-1378 adopted as amended. H.J. 983.
- May 01 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 46. H.J. 983.
- May 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 984.
- May 02 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3217. S.J. 955.
- May 02 13 Senate refused to concur with S-3217. S.J. 956.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. S.J. 957.
- May 02 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 990.
- May 02 13 House insisted, H.J. 1004.
- May 02 13 House conference committee appointed: Heaton, Costello, Fry, Wessel-Kroeschell, and Heddens. H.J. 1004.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1004.
- May 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 960.
- May 06 13 Senate conference committee appointed: Hatch, Bolkcom, Johnson, Ragan, and Segebart. S.J. 960.
- May 06 13 Immediate message, S.J. 960.
- May 06 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1008.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1050.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report adopted, S.J. 1051.
- May 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 1051.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1052.

- May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1095.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1096.
- May 23 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1101.
- May 23 13 Passed House, ayes 80, nays 17. H.J. 1102.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 1112.
- May 23 13 Message from House, S.J. 1061.
- May 23 13 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 1063.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 1067.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to appropriations to the justice system and including effective dates. (Formerly SSB 1249.) Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see sections 39 and 46 of bill.

- Apr. 15 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 839.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3163 filed, adopted. S.J. 864.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3162 filed, lost. S.J. 864.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3164 filed, adopted. S.J. 865.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 866.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. S.J. 866.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 874.
- Apr. 18 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 878.
- Apr. 18 13 Subcommittee: Worthan, Garrett, and T. Taylor. H.J. 879.
- Apr. 22 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 885.
- Apr. 22 13 Committee amendment H-1329 filed. H.J. 886.
- Apr. 23 13 Unanimous consent for immediate consideration. H.J. 909.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1363 to amendment H-1329 filed. H.J. 909.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1363 to amendment H-1329 lost. H.J. 910.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1353 to amendment H-1329 filed. H.J. 910.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1353 to amendment H-1329 adopted. H.J. 911.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1365 to amendment H-1329 filed. H.J. 911.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1365 to amendment H–1329 lost. H.J. 912.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1364 to amendment H-1329 filed. H.J. 912.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1364 to amendment H-1329 lost. H.J. 913.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1360 to amendment H-1329 filed, H.J. 913.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1360 to amendment H–1329 lost. H.J. 914.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1355 to amendment H-1329 filed, adopted. H.J. 914.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1347 to amendment H-1329 filed, adopted. H.J. 914.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H–1348 to amendment H–1329 filed, withdrawn. H.J.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1361 to amendment H-1329 filed. H.J. 914.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1361 to amendment H-1329 lost. H.J. 915.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1362 to amendment H-1329 filed, lost. H.J. 915.
- Apr. 23 13 Committee amendment H-1329 adopted as amended. H.J. 916.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 51, nays 46. H.J. 917.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 922.

- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3179. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 24 13 Senate refused to concur with S-3179. S.J. 901.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. S.J. 906.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 941.
- Apr. 25 13 House insisted, H.J. 941.
- Apr. 25 13 House conference committee appointed: Worthan, Garrett, Baltimore, Anderson, and T. Taylor. H.J. 941.
- Apr. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 942.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 908.
- Apr. 25 13 Senate conference committee appointed: Courtney, Chapman, Hogg, Schneider, and Taylor. S.J. 908.
- Apr. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 909.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 942.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1001.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1002.
- May 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 18. S.J. 1002.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1004.
- May 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1052.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report filed, adopted. H.J. 1058.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 3. H.J. 1058.
- May 17 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1079.
- May 15 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. H.J. 1060.
- May 23 13 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 1112.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1061.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 1071.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to state taxes by eliminating the individual income tax, increasing the sales and use tax rates, making conforming changes, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Apr. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 857.
- Apr. 17 13 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dotzler, and Feenstra. S.J. 861.

S.F. 449

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing for a small employer health insurance tax credit against the individual and corporate income tax, the franchise tax, the insurance premium tax, the county and state mutual insurance associations premium taxes, and the moneys and credits tax, and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1024 and SF 412.)

- Apr. 16 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 857.
- Apr. 16 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 858.
- Apr. 19 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 880.
- Apr. 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 883.
- Apr. 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 884.
- Apr. 22 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 884.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act modifying provisions pertaining to delayed deposit services businesses, including provisions relating to fees. (Formerly SSB 1250.)

- Apr. 17 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 861.
- Apr. 17 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 861.
- May 23 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 1063.

S.F. 451

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the taxation of rate-regulated water utilities by establishing a rate-regulated water utility replacement tax, imposing a statewide rate-regulated water utility property tax, providing for the administration of the replacement tax and statewide property tax, providing penalties, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1252.) Effective 5-9-13.

- Apr. 25 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 911.
- Apr. 25 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 912.
- Apr. 29 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 934.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 934.
- Apr. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 955.
- Apr. 30 13 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 955.
- May 01 13 Substituted for HF 643. H.J. 971.
- May 01 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 971.
- May 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 972.
- May 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 954.
- May 07 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 980.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor, S.J. 995.

S.F. 452

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to state and local finances by making appropriations, providing for fees, providing for legal responsibilities, providing for certain employee benefits, and providing for regulatory, taxation, and properly related matters, and including penalties and effective date and retroactive and other applicability provisions. Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see bill.

- Apr. 25 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 911.
- Apr. 25 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 912.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3188 filed. S.J. 916.
- Apr. 29 13 Point of order raised on S-3188, ruled in order. S.J. 916.
- Apr. 29 13 Deferred. S.J. 917.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3202 filed, adopted. S.J. 917.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3188 adopted. S.J. 917.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3193 filed, lost. S.J. 917.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3190 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 918.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3189 filed, adopted. S.J. 918.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3196 filed, lost. S.J. 918.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3199 filed. S.J. 919.
- Apr. 29 13 Point of order raised on S-3199, ruled in order. S.J. 920.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3199 lost. S.J. 920.

- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3201 filed, withdrawn, S.J. 920.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3204 filed. S.J. 920.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3191 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 920.
- Amendment S-3194 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 921. Apr. 29 13
- Amendment S-3197 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 921. Apr. 29 13
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3204 adopted. S.J. 921.
- Amendment S-3192 filed, lost. S.J. 921. Apr. 29 13
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3195 filed, lost. S.J. 922.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3198 filed, lost. S.J. 923.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3200 filed, lost. S.J. 923.
- Apr. 29 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 21. S.J. 924.
- Apr. 29 13 Immediate message. S.J. 925.
- Apr. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 953.
- Apr. 30 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 953.
- Apr. 30 13 Subcommittee: Lofgren, Hall, and Soderberg. H.J. 967.
- May 01 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 986.
- May 01 13 Committee amendment H-1404 filed, H.J. 987.
- May 01 13 Amendments H-1417 and H-1418 filed, H.J. 988.
- May 02 13 Unanimous consent for immediate consideration. H.J. 990.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1428 to amendment H-1404 filed, withdrawn. H.J.
- Amendment H-1425 to amendment H-1404 filed, H.J. 990. May 02 13
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1425 to amendment H-1404 lost. H.J. 991.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1420 to amendment H-1404 filed, lost. H.J. 991.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1434 to amendment H-1404 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 992.
- Amendment H-1427 to amendment H-1404 filed, lost. H.J. 992. May 02 13
- Amendment H-1418 to amendment H-1404 withdrawn, H.J. 993. May 02 13
- Amendment H-1424 to amendment H-1404 filed, lost. H.J. 993. May 02 13
- Amendment H-1431 to amendment H-1404 filed, adopted. H.J. 993. May 02 13
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1438 to amendment H-1404 filed, adopted. H.J. 993.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1417 to amendment H-1404 adopted. H.J. 994.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1421 to amendment H-1404 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 994
- Amendment H-1439 to amendment H-1404 filed, adopted. H.J. 994. May 02 13
- Amendment H-1422 to amendment H-1404 filed, adopted. H.J. 994. May 02 13

Amendment H-1423 to amendment H-1404 filed, withdrawn. H.J.

- May 02 13 Amendment H–1426 to amendment H–1404 filed, adopted. H.J. 995.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1429 to amendment H-1404 filed, withdrawn, H.J. 996.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1430 to amendment H-1404 filed, H.J. 996.
- May 02 13 Point of order raised on amendment H-1430, ruled not germane. H.J. 996.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1435 to amendment H-1404 filed, withdrawn, H.J.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1437 to amendment H-1404 filed, adopted. H.J. 996.
- May 02 13 Committee amendment H-1404 adopted as amended. H.J. 997.
- May 02 13 Passed House, ayes 51, nays 43. H.J. 997.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1003.

May 02 13

- May 06 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3218. S.J. 959.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3223 filed, S.J. 968.

S.F. 452 — continued

- May 07 13 Amendment S-3237 filed, lost. S.J. 968.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3235 filed, lost. S.J. 968.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3239 filed, adopted. S.J. 968.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3228 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 969.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3230 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 969.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3238 filed, adopted. S.J. 969.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3227 filed, adopted. S.J. 969.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3229 filed, adopted. S.J. 969.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3231 filed. S.J. 970.
- May 07 13 Point of order raised on S-3231, ruled out of order. S.J. 970.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3232 filed, lost. S.J. 970.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3234 filed, lost. S.J. 971.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3236 filed, lost. S.J. 971.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3240 filed. S.J. 972.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3241 filed. S.J. 972.
- May 07 13 Point of order raised on S-3241, ruled out of order. S.J. 972.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3242 filed, lost. S.J. 972.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3243 filed, adopted. S.J. 973.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3240 out of order. S.J. 973.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3223 adopted. S.J. 973.
- May 07 13 Senate concurred with S-3218, as amended. S.J. 973.
- May 07 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 974.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. S.J. 975.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1033.
- May 08 13 Senate amendment H-1446 filed. H.J. 1037.
- May 08 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1446. H.J. 1038.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1038.
- May 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 987.
- May 08 13 Senate insisted. S.J. 988.
- May 08 13 Senate conference committee appointed: Dvorsky, Bertrand, Gronstal, Jochum, and Whitver. S.J. 988.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 989.
- May 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1041.
- May 09 13 House conference committee appointed: Soderberg, Paulsen, Upmeyer, Hall, and Lundby. H.J. 1042.
- May 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1042.
- May 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 992.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1038.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1039.
- May 22 13 Passed Senate, aves 26, nays 24. S.J. 1039.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1041.
- May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1089.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed, adopted. H.J. 1093.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 1093.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 22 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. H.J. 1095.
- May 23 13 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 1112.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1061.
- May 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 1063.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 1073.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of certain real estate used in the cultivation and production of algae, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 278.)

- May 01 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 953.
- May 01 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 953.
- May 07 13 HF 632 substituted, S.J. 966.
- May 07 13 Withdrawn. S.J. 975.

S.F. 454

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment and taxation of telecommunications company property, establishing a study, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 1254.)

- May 08 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 990.
- May 08 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 990.
- May 23 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 1063.

S.F. 455

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to an exemption from sales tax for the sales price from furnishing certain environmental testing services. (Formerly SSB 1239.)

- May 08 13 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 990.
- May 08 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 991.
- May 08 13 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- May 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 998.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 999.
- May 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1053.
- May 16 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 1062.

S.F. 2001

By Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to the transfer of real property by requiring disclosure of the use of property for the manufacture, use, storage, or sale of methamphetamine and making a penalty applicable.

- Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 41.
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Anderson, and Wilhelm. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2002

By Jochum.

A bill for an act establishing a notification requirement for mammogram reports and written statements to patients. (See SF 2252.)

- Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, S.J. 41.
- Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Boettger, and Ragan. S.J. 62.

By Rozenboom.

A bill for an act relating to the operations and dissolution of rural improvement zones and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 41.

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Brase, Schoenjahn, and Sinclair. S.J. 83.

S.F. 2004

By Breitbach.

A bill for an act relating to factors considered in determining the best interest of the child in child custody arrangements.

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 41.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Hogg, and Zaun. S.J. 97.

S.F. 2005

By Hogg.

A bill for an act establishing a solar energy initiative involving specified institutions under the control of the state board of regents, and making an appropriation.

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 41.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Chapman, and Dvorsky. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2006

By Sodders.

A bill for an act authorizing the establishment of a philanthropy account within a student activity fund. (See SF 2129.)

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 42.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Beall, and Sinclair. S.J. 97.

S.F. 2007

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the disposition of seized firearms or ammunition.

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 42.

Jan. 17 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Garrett. S.J. 86.

S.F. 2008

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of a citation to a parent or guardian for failure to use child restraint devices in a motor vehicle, and making a penalty applicable.

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 42.

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee: Brase, Breitbach, and Danielson, S.J. 62.

S.F. 2009

By Sodders.

A bill for an act establishing a lyme disease task force. (See SF 2090.)

Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 42.

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Quirmbach, and Segebart. S.J. 62.

By Taylor.

A bill for an act requiring the natural resource commission to allow catfish to be taken by hand fishing and providing penalties.

- Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 42.
- Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee: Brase, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 62.

S.F. 2011

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to the reporting of immunizations or vaccinations to the statewide immunization registry.

- Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 42.
- Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Ragan, and Whitver. S.J. 62.

S.F. 2012

By Sodders.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from liability for certain actions by an officer or employee of a municipality under the Iowa municipal tort claims Act.

- Jan. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 43.
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Garrett. S.J. 83.

S.F. 2013

By McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to land disposal of yard waste. (See SF 2212.)

- Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 56.
- Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner, S.J. 62.

S.F. 2014

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the possession of a pistol, revolver, or ammunition by a person under the age of twenty-one in certain circumstances and making penalties applicable.

- Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 56.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Garrett. S.J. 97.

S.F. 2015

By Sodders and Chapman.

A bill for an act relating to privileged communications between certain peer support group counselors and officers. (See SF 2186.)

- Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 56.
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Sodders, and Whitver. S.J. 83.

S.F. 2016

By Johnson.

A bill for an act requiring schools to post annual reports on bullying and harassment data online.

- Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 60.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Hart, and Johnson. S.J. 97.

By Taylor.

A bill for an act relating to the property tax exemption for property designated to be a native prairie or wetland and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 60.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Black, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2018

By Dvorsky.

A bill for an act concerning school instructional days and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 75.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Johnson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 97.

Jan. 27 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 135.

Feb. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 302.

Feb. 25 14 Deferred. S.J. 382.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5022 filed, adopted. S.J. 391.

Feb. 25 14 HF 2170 substituted, S.J. 391.

Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 392.

S.F. 2019

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to the use of restraints against a pregnant inmate or detainee, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 2190.)

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 75.

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Boettger, and Quirmbach. S.J. 83.

S.F. 2020

By McCoy.

A bill for an act increasing penalties for animal neglect.

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 75.

Jan. 17 14 Subcommittee: Courtney, Boettger, and Taylor. S.J. 87.

S.F. 2021

By McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal offense of animal torture and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 75.

Jan. 17 14 Subcommittee: Courtney, Garrett, and Taylor. S.J. 87.

S.F. 2022

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to instruction of students with reading disabilities.

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 75.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Quirmbach, and Zaun. S.J. 97.

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to unfair motor vehicle repair practices in the practice of insurance and providing penalties.

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 75.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Petersen, and Sinclair. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2024

By Zaun.

A bill for an act relating to persons who are subject to motor vehicle dealer licensing requirements.

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 76.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Bowman, Behn, and Brase. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2025

By Sinclair.

A bill for an act relating to the opening of certain adoption records. (See SF 2207.)

Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 76.

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Garrett, and Horn. S.J. 83.

S.F. 2026

By Taylor.

A bill for an act providing a property assessment adjustment for certain property of persons who have attained the age of sixty-five, applying income limitations, providing a penalty, and including retroactive and other applicability provisions.

Jan. 16 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 80.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Bertrand, and Petersen. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2027

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to harassment of minors, and providing penalties.

Jan. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 89.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2028

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of a senior living coordinating unit within the department on aging.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 92.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Hatch, and Johnson. S.J. 97.

S.F. 2029

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act directing the state board of regents and the department of education to convene a commission to study financing strategies for the state's public postsecondary institutions.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 92.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Ernst, and Hogg. S.J. 117.

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the possession of alcohol by certain minors and juvenile court jurisdiction, and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 92.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Taylor, Petersen, and Whitver. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2031

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to corrections system health care costs.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 92.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2032

By Ragan.

A bill for an act extending placement in service requirements in relation to qualification for the renewable energy facility tax credit. (See SF 2343.)

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 93.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Schneider, and Seng. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2033

By Ragan.

A bill for an act providing for the criminal offense of service dog abuse, and providing penalties.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 93.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Boettger, and Hogg. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2034

By Hogg.

A bill for an act establishing a tornado resistance infrastructure program, making an appropriation, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 93.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Chapman, and Dvorsky. S.J. 117.

S.F. 2035

By Feenstra.

A bill for an act relating to teacher licensure of applicants from other states or countries by the board of educational examiners.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 93.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Boettger, and Dvorsky. S.J. 118.

S.F. 2036

By Sodders.

A bill for an act concerning the use of hidden compartments in vehicles, and providing penalties.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 93.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee: Brase, Breitbach, and Danielson. S.J. 118.

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act relating to filling school board vacancies.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 105.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Anderson, and Horn. S.J. 169.

S.F. 2038

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to vapor products, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 105.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Johnson, and Quirmbach. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2039

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act to increase the state minimum hourly wage.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 105.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Anderson, and Dotzler. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2040

By Dvorsky.

A bill for an act including certain parole officer employees of a judicial district department of correctional services in the protection occupation category of the Iowa public employees' retirement system.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 106.

Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee: Courtney, Anderson, and McCov. S.J. 220.

S.F. 2041

By Anderson.

A bill for an act creating a silver alert program within the department of public safety for missing cognitively impaired persons. (See SF 2189.)

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 106.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Boettger, and Courtney. S.J. 144.

S.F. 2042

By Sinclair, Zaun, Guth, Greiner, Chelgren, and Rozenboom.

A bill for an act providing for an annual transfer of revenue to the road use tax fund.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 106.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Behn, and McCoy. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2043

By Sinclair, Zaun, Chapman, Greiner, Guth, Chelgren, Breitbach, Whitver, Schneider, Garrett, and Segebart.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from the computation of net income for the individual income tax of net capital gain from the sale or exchange of qualified capital stock and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 106.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Dotzler, and Feenstra. S.J. 134.

By Sinclair, Zaun, Chapman, Greiner, Chelgren, Breitbach, and Zumbach.

A bill for an act extending the repeal date of certain requirements relating to educational instruction delivered primarily over the internet.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 106.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Hogg, and Sinclair. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2045

By Taylor.

A bill for an act requiring state employees at fault for an employment action resulting in an award of relief to an aggrieved state employee to pay a civil penalty equal to the cost of the relief awarded and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 107.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Chapman, and Horn. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2046

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to persons who qualify for a veterans driver's license.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 107.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Bowman, Danielson, and Feenstra. S.J. 145.

S.F. 2047

By Anderson.

A bill for an act authorizing the issuance of a three-day hunting license to certain nonresidents and providing penalties.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 107.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Breitbach. S.J. 134.

S.F. 2048

By Anderson.

A bill for an act reducing the individual and corporate income tax rates and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 107.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Smith. S.J. 135.

S.F. 2049

By Johnson.

A bill for an act authorizing a school district to petition to join the nearest contiguous area education agency.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 107.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Hogg, and Johnson. S.J. 145.

S.F. 2050

By Johnson.

A bill for an act authorizing area education agencies to competitively bid to provide services to school districts and accredited nonpublic schools.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 107.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Bowman, and Johnson. S.J. 145.

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act relating to restrictions on the receipt by certain felons of certain insurance proceeds and other benefits. (See SF 2241.)

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 108.
- Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Courtney, Garrett, and Petersen. S.J. 162.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Courtney, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 184

S.F. 2052

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act authorizing the creation of county improvement districts, authorizing the imposition, collection, and expenditure of certain tax revenue within a district, authorizing the issuance of bonds for a district, and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 108.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Behn, and Bowman. S.J. 145.

S.F. 2053

By Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to deliberations or actions of governmental bodies under Iowa's open meetings law.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 108.
- Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Anderson, and Sodders. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2054

By Jochum.

A bill for an act relating to confidential employees under the state merit system and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See SF 2244.)

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to State Government, S.J. 108.
- Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Bowman, and Schneider. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2055

By Beall.

A bill for an act relating to financing work within drainage or levee districts. (See SF 2191.)

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 132.
- Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Beall, Hart, and Kapucian. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2056

By Beall.

A bill for an act relating to incentives for whole grade sharing and reorganization or dissolution by school districts. Effective 7-1-14.

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 132.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee: Beall, Boettger, and Bowman. S.J. 220.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 326.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 317.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Dolecheck, Byrnes, and Hanson. H.J. 352.

- Feb. 27 14 Passed on file. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8062 filed. H.J. 380.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2272. H.J. 395.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8062 adopted. H.J. 396.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 396.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5045. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 10 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 10 14 Senate concurred with S-5045. S.J. 516.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 517.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 470.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 650.

By Beall.

A bill for an act providing for a study of the housing of sex offenders and other hard-toplace individuals in need of a nursing facility level of care, making an appropriation, and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 132.
- Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky and Chapman. S.J. 162.

S.F. 2058

By Beall.

A bill for an act concerning the definition of off-road utility vehicle for purposes of regulation by the department of natural resources. (See SF 2128.)

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 132.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Beall, Brase, and Zumbach. S.J. 145.

S.F. 2059

By Beall.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of motorized bicycle. (See SF 2192.)

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 133.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Taylor, Behn, and Danielson. S.J. 145.

S.F. 2060

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of lifetime hunting licenses to Iowa residents.

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 133.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 145.

S.F. 2061

By Johnson.

A bill for an act requiring immediate parental notification for reported incidents of harassment or bullying in school.

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 133.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Johnson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 170.

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to dropout prevention programs by modifying certain definitions, modifying the purposes for which dropout prevention funding may be used, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 133.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Johnson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 170.

S.F. 2063

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to an exemption from municipal liability for recreational trails.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 143.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Whitver. S.J. 162.

S.F. 2064

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act relating to fireworks possession, use, sales, transfers, and purchases, including by transferring sales taxes on certain fireworks to a new local fire department equipment fund, and providing penalties.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 144.

S.F. 2065

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act relating to community-directed attendant care requirements, and including effective, retroactive, and applicability date provisions.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 144.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Dotzler, and Whitver. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2066

By Courtney.

A bill for an act relating to providers of medical assistance program consumer-directed attendant care and consumer choices option services, including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See SF 2320.)

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 144.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Dotzler, and Whitver. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2067

By Feenstra.

A bill for an act relating to transitional coaching authorizations issued by the board of educational examiners.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 144.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Bowman, Behn, and Wilhelm. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2068

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act requiring the rates of the excise taxes on motor fuel and certain special fuel used in motor vehicles to be based on changes in the consumer price index and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 144.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Breitbach, and Dearden. S.J. 170.

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to county financing of certain projects by modifying provisions relating to authorization procedures for certain county projects and establishing a county threshold committee. (See SF 2263.)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 150.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Brase, Sinclair, and Taylor. S.J. 162.

S.F. 2070

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of dyslexia, screening for dyslexia, and professional development opportunities and requirements and endorsement for instruction on reading disabilities including dyslexia. (See SF 2319.)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 150.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Boettger, Bowman, Quirmbach, and Sinclair. S.J. 152.

S.F. 2071

By Wilhelm.

A bill for an act increasing the amount of the volunteer fire fighter and volunteer emergency medical services personnel tax credit and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 150.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Chapman. S.J. 162.

Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2072

By Chelgren and Guth.

A bill for an act making an appropriation for secondary road infrastructure projects.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 150.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky and Chapman. S.J. 162.

S.F. 2073

By McCov.

A bill for an act establishing a criminal penalty for a violent habitual offender.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 150.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 162.

S.F. 2074

By Brase.

A bill for an act relating to public access to audio recordings of enhanced 911 service calls.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 150.

S.F. 2075

By Mathis.

A bill for an act allowing parents, guardians, or custodians of a minor to confer health care treatment decisions related to that minor to other adult persons.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 151.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Garrett, and Petersen. S.J. 162.

By Mathis.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa employment rides initiative in the department of transportation and making appropriations. (See SF 2292.)

- Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 151.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Behn, and Brase. S.J. 170.

S.F. 2077

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing the categorical state percent of growth and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3106.)

- Jan. 29 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 151.
- Jan. 29 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 153.
- Feb. 04 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 196.
- Feb. 05 14 Immediate message. S.J. 199.
- Feb. 05 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 171.
- Feb. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 179.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Forristall, and Steckman. H.J. 219.

S.F. 2078

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to school district property tax replacement payments. (Formerly SSB 3107.)

- Jan. 29 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 151.
- Jan. 29 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 153.
- Feb. 04 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays 0. S.J. 197.
- Feb. 05 14 Immediate message. S.J. 199.
- Feb. 05 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 171.
- Feb. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 180.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Forristall, and Steckman. H.J. 219.

S.F. 2079

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing the state percent of growth and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3105.)

- Jan. 29 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 151.
- Jan. 29 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 153.
- Feb. 04 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 196.
- Feb. 05 14 Immediate message. S.J. 199.
- Feb. 05 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 172.
- Feb. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 180.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Forristall, and Steckman. H.J. 219.
- Mar. 12 14 Motion to invoke Rule 60, to place on calendar. H.J. 483.
- Mar. 12 14 Motion failed. H.J. 484.
- Mar. 20 14 Motion to invoke Rule 60, to place on calendar. H.J. 555.
- Mar. 20 14 Speaker ruled motion out of order. H.J. 556.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to exchanging information contained in the Iowa information program for drug prescribing and dispensing. (Formerly SSB 3007.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 159.
- Jan. 30 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 163.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 325.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 318.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Heddens, and R. Taylor. H.J. 352.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 477.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 512.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 609.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2081

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to exception to policy provisions for Medicaid home and community-based services waivers. (See SF 2227.)

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 159.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Boettger, and Ragan. S.J. 170.

S.F. 2082

By Ragan, Beall, Hart, Jochum, Black, Petersen, Brase, Schoenjahn, Mathis, McCoy, Gronstal, Courtney, Dearden, Horn, Wilhelm, Bowman, Seng, Danielson, Dotzler, Bolkcom, Hogg, Hatch, and Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the submission of a Medicaid state plan amendment for the provision of home and community-based services to elders.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 159.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 170.

S.F. 2083

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act concerning licensure requirements for dietetics as established or approved by the academy of nutrition and dietetics. (Formerly SSB 3013.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 159.
- Jan. 30 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 164.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 324.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 318.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2276. H.J. 397.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 397.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 455.

- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 586.

By Sodders, Hatch, Black, McCoy, Beall, Hart, Brase, Bolkcom, Dvorsky, Dotzler, Petersen, Taylor, Horn, Dearden, Courtney, Gronstal, Jochum, Seng, Schoenjahn, Wilhelm, Ragan, and Bowman.

A bill for an act relating to the services provided through the department of human services for children and young adults, including through the Iowa juvenile home, and including effective date provisions. (See SF 2322.)

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 159.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Dotzler, and Johnson. S.J. 170.

S.F. 2085

By Beall.

A bill for an act relating to real estate transfer receipts and real property enhancement and making appropriations.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 160.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky and Chapman. S.J. 203.

S.F. 2086

By McCoy and Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal transmission of a contagious or infectious disease, and providing penalties.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 160.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 184.

S.F. 2087

By McCoy.

A bill for an act concerning the issuance of temporary visitor driver's licenses to certain foreign nationals.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 160.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Behn, and Dearden. S.J. 184.

S.F. 2088

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from the state sales tax for investment counseling services.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 160.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Smith. S.J. 184.

S.F. 2089

By Bowman.

A bill for an act concerning the hybrid formula for calculating benefits under the Iowa public employees' retirement system.

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 160.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee: Courtney, Bowman, and Schneider. S.J. 220.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act establishing a lyme disease task force. (Formerly SF 2009.)

- Jan. 30 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 160.
- Jan. 30 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 164.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 399.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 404.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 350.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Abdul-Samad, and Forristall. H.J. 370.

S.F. 2091

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to common forms of co-ownership of real property and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3082.) Effective 1-1-15.

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 167.
- Feb. 03 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 171.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 322.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 322.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 318.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Brandenburg, Gassman, and Prichard. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 513.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor, S.J. 719.

S.F. 2092

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal offense of fraudulent practice and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 3072.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 167.
- Feb. 03 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 171.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 321.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 322.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 318.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Brandenburg, Dawson, and Gustafson. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 514.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to the recording of a mortgage or deed of trust executed by a transmitting utility. (Formerly SSB 3094.)

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 167.

Feb. 03 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 171.

Feb. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 302.

Feb. 24 14 HF 2131 substituted, S.J. 320.

Feb. 24 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 320.

S.F. 2094

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act modifying provisions relating to the regulation of delayed deposit services businesses, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 167.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 256.

S.F. 2095

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act authorizing the placement of a child in group or family foster care pursuant to a consent decree entered in juvenile court. (Formerly SSB 3073.)

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 168.

Feb. 03 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 172.

Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 319.

Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 322.

Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.

Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 318.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Heaton, Hess, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 370.

Mar. 10 14 Passed subcommittee.

S.F. 2096

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to limited English proficient education by modifying the supplementary weighting for limited English proficient students, requiring the establishment of a limited English proficient advisory group, requiring the creation of a committee within the department of education, modifying provisions relating to the special instruction of limited English proficient students, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 168.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Boettger, and Mathis. S.J. 203.

S.F. 2097

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to the safe routes to school program, making appropriations, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 168.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky and Chapman. S.J. 203.

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to intercepting communications involving human trafficking.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 168.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 203.

S.F. 2099

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to certificates of merit and noneconomic damages in medical malpractice actions.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 168.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 203.

S.F. 2100

By Anderson.

A bill for an act permitting the use of crossbows to hunt deer and providing penalties.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 168.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 184.

S.F. 2101

By Bowman.

A bill for an act concerning the excise tax on compressed natural gas and liquefied natural gas used as special fuel. (See SF 2308.)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 182.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee: Bowman, Brase, and Kapucian. S.J. 184.

Feb. 17 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2102

By Taylor.

A bill for an act relating to acceptance of applications for health care coverage through the American health benefits exchange created for this state pursuant to the federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 182.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Ragan, Boettger, and Wilhelm. S.J. 204.

S.F. 2103

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa's operating-while-intoxicated law and license revocations, temporary restricted licenses, and ignition interlock devices. (See SF 2299.)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 183.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Brase, Breitbach, and Danielson. S.J. 204.

S.F. 2104

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of insurance company holding systems and providing assessments and penalties. (Formerly SSB 3090.) Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 200.

Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 205.

Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5011 filed, adopted. S.J. 323.

Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 324.

- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 318.
- Mar. 13 14 Substituted for HF 2217. H.J. 492.
- Mar. 13 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 492.
- Mar. 13 14 Immediate message. H.J. 493.
- Mar. 17 14 Message from House. S.J. 561.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 650.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to various matters involving insurance and the insurance division of the department of commerce and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3091.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 200.
- Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 205.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 318.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 322.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 318.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2218. H.J. 390.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 390.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 11 14 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 537.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 586.

S.F. 2106

By McCov.

A bill for an act relating to the spaying and neutering of pets, by establishing a board and fund, providing for an income tax checkoff, providing for special motor vehicle registration plates, establishing fees, and making appropriations.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means, S.J. 201.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Behn, and Seng. S.J. 204.

S.F. 2107

By Bolkcom and Hogg.

A bill for an act relating to solar energy purchase requirements applicable to certain electric utilities.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 201.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Beall, and Sinclair. S.J. 233.

S.F. 2108

By Dearden.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of Sullivan brothers' award of valor special motor vehicle registration plates, and providing fees. (See SF 2282.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 201.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Brase, and Feenstra. S.J. 221.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act modifying the periods of time to bring civil and criminal actions relating to the commission of sex offenses against minors. (Formerly SSB 3112).

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 201.
- Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 206.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5009 filed, adopted. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 319.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Hess, Hagenow, and Oldson. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed subcommittee.

S.F. 2110

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act making a supplemental appropriation for the low-income home energy assistance program and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3137.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 201.
- Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment S-5002 filed, lost. S.J. 225.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed Senate, ayes 41, nays 8. S.J. 226.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. S.J. 226.
- Feb. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 201.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 224.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee: Watts, Bearinger, and Highfill. H.J. 284.

S.F. 2111

By Sodders and Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to the state military forces by establishing response and reporting requirements for the handling of allegations of sexual abuse in the state military forces. (See SF 2321.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs, S.J. 201.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Hart, and Rozenboom, S.J. 256.

S.F. 2112

By Hatch.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of the Iowa health insurance marketplace and including effective date provisions. (See SF 2253.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce, S.J. 202.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Hatch, Bolkcom, and Schneider. S.J. 234.

S.F. 2113

By Schneider and Sodders.

A bill for an act to provide that peace officers and retired peace officers qualify as classroom driver education instructors.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 202.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Behn, and Dvorsky. S.J. 204.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the ethical standards of certified shorthand reporters and shorthand reporting firms. (Formerly SSB 3041.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 202.
- Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 206.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 381.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 382.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 341.

S.F. 2115

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the banking division of the department of commerce. (Formerly SSB 3086.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 202.
- Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 205.
- Feb. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 303.
- Feb. 25 14 HF 2130 substituted. S.J. 379.
- Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 380.

S.F. 2116

By Mathis and Bolkcom.

A bill for an act providing for the licensure of music therapists and providing for fees.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 202.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Whitver, and Wilhelm. S.J. 204.

S.F. 2117

By Ragan.

A bill for an act relating to elder abuse and providing penalties. (See SF 2239.)

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 202.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Johnson, and Mathis. S.J. 204.

S.F. 2118

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to domestic abuse protective orders and pets or companion animals owned or held by a petitioner, respondent, or minor child of the petitioner or respondent in a domestic abuse case. (Formerly SF 177.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 202.
- Feb. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 206.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 316.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 319.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Kaufmann, Baltimore, and Meyer. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment H-8120 filed. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 19 14 Amendment H-8136 filed. H.J. 550.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 25 14 Point of order raised on amendment H–8136, ruled germane. H.J. 570.

- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8136 adopted. H.J. 571.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8120 out of order. H.J. 571.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 73, nays 22. H.J. 571.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5093. S.J. 641.
- Apr. 01 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5093. S.J. 683.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 684.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 639.
- Apr. 16 14 House receded, H.J. 756.
- Apr. 16 14 Passed House, ayes 83, nays 10. H.J. 757.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 789.
- Apr. 22 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 826.
- Apr. 25 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 868.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to campaign finance by requiring electronic filing of certain statements and reports and by raising the minimum dollar amounts that trigger certain regulations. (Formerly SSB 3065.)

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 212.
- Feb. 06 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 216.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays 3. S.J. 438.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 381.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 383.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Grassley, Hein, and Winckler. H.J. 447.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to State Government. H.J. 560.

S.F. 2120

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the use of professional titles or abbreviations by advanced registered nurse practitioners. (Formerly SSB 3006.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 212.
- Feb. 06 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 215.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 315.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 319.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 352.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 448.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 515.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 650.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act making changes to the controlled substance schedules, and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 3008.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 212.
- Feb. 06 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 215.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 314.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 309.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 319.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Fry, Sands, and Wolfe. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 516.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 31 14 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 674.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2122

By Petersen.

A bill for an act authorizing the payment of commissions in connection with motor vehicle rental collision damage waiver sales.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 212.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Bertrand, and Wilhelm. S.J. 234.

S.F. 2123

By Zaun, Feenstra, Sinclair, Behn, Chelgren, Chapman, Rozenboom, Breitbach, Bertrand, Guth, Segebart, Ernst, and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa core curriculum and core content standards for school districts and accredited nonpublic schools.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Education, S.J. 212.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Hogg, and Sinclair. S.J. 221.

S.F. 2124

By Quirmbach and Boettger.

A bill for an act relating to the duties and authority of the college student aid commission relating to the registration of certain postsecondary schools, to interstate reciprocity agreements, and to registration fees collected by the commission. (See SF 2271.)

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 212.
- Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Boettger, and Hart. S.J. 214.

S.F. 2125

By Chapman, Anderson, Sinclair, Johnson, Feenstra, Rozenboom, Greiner, Ernst, Kapucian, Breitbach, Chelgren, Boettger, and Behn.

A bill for an act providing for a fiscal analysis of all proposed rules and a process for a review and prospective five-year recision of existing rules.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 213.

By Zaun, Feenstra, Sinclair, Behn, Chelgren, Chapman, Rozenboom, Breitbach, Guth, Segebart, and Ernst.

A bill for an act providing for the development of a mandatory defined contribution pension plan for certain public employees.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 213.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Courtney, and Feenstra. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2127

By McCoy.

A bill for an act requiring radon testing and mitigation in public schools. (See SF 2262.)

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 213.

Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee: Bowman, Behn, and Hart. S.J. 221.

S.F. 2128

By Transportation.

A bill for an act concerning the definition of off-road utility vehicle for purposes of regulation by the department of natural resources. (Formerly SF 2058.)

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 213.

Feb. 06 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 216.

Feb. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 303.

Feb. 24 14 HF 2216 substituted. S.J. 313.

Feb. 24 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 314.

S.F. 2129

By Education.

A bill for an act authorizing the establishment of a philanthropy account within an agency fund established by a school corporation. (Formerly SF 2006.)

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 213.

Feb. 06 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 215.

Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 35, nays 13. S.J. 438.

Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 441.

Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 381.

Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 384.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Rogers, Byrnes, and Ruff. H.J. 447.

Mar. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

S.F. 2130

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making transportation and other infrastructure-related appropriations to the department of transportation, including allocation and use of moneys from the road use tax fund and the primary road fund, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3152.) Various effective dates; see section 2 of bill.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 213.

Feb. 06 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 214.

Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, S.J. 550.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5094 filed. S.J. 651.

Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5094 adopted. S.J. 681.

Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5113 filed. S.J. 681.

Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5116 to S-5113 filed, lost. S.J. 681.

- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5113 adopted. S.J. 682.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 22. S.J. 682.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 684.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 639.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 642.
- Apr. 02 14 Subcommittee: Huseman, Dunkel, and Gustafson. H.J. 661.
- Apr. 03 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 668.
- Apr. 03 14 Committee amendment H-8212 filed. H.J. 668.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment H-8224 filed, lost. H.J. 684.
- Apr. 08 14 Committee amendment H–8212 adopted. H.J. 685.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment H–8223 filed, lost. H.J. 685.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment H-8225 filed. H.J. 685.
- Apr. $08\ 14$ Amendment H-8225 adopted. H.J. 686.
- Apr. 08 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 687.
- Apr. 08 14 Immediate message. H.J. 689.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5139. S.J. 744.
- Apr. 09 14 Amendment S-5142 to S-5139 filed, adopted. S.J. 750.
- Apr. 09 14 Senate concurred with S-5139, as amended. S.J. 751.
- Apr. 09 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 23. S.J. 751.
- Apr. 09 14 Immediate message. S.J. 751.
- Apr. 09 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 693.
- Apr. 09 14 Senate amendment H-8234 filed. H.J. 695.
- Apr. 10 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8234, H.J. 711.
- Apr. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 711.
- Apr. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 712.
- Apr. 14 14 Message from House. S.J. 763.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 929.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to standard valuation and standard forfeiture provisions for life insurance policies or contracts and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3089.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 218.
- Feb. 10 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 221.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5012 filed, adopted. S.J. 323.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 323.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 319.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2219. H.J. 391.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 392.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 24 14 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 632.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 650.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the utilities division of the department of commerce. (Formerly SSB 3092.)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 218.
- Feb. 10 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 222.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 336.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 337.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 312.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 319.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendments H-8048 and H-8049 filed. H.J. 372.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 499.

S.F. 2133

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to federal home loan bank rights regarding collateral pledged by insurer-members. (Formerly SSB 3120.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 218.
- Feb. 10 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 222.
- Feb. 12 14 Amendment S-5003 filed. S.J. 248.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5003 adopted. S.J. 390.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 390.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 392.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 341.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2231. H.J. 394.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 394.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 586.

S.F. 2134

By Hogg.

A bill for an act relating to utilization of energy efficient forms of lighting with regard to city and county exterior flood lighting and certain parking facility lighting.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 219.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dvorsky, and Sinclair. S.J. 234.

S.F. 2135

By Beall.

A bill for an act relating to identification required for operation of a railroad train. (See SF 2290.)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 219.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Beall, Behn, and Brase. S.J. 234.

By McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to a school infrastructure safety and security fund and program, making appropriations, and including effective dates.

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 219.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Dvorsky, and Smith. S.J. 432.

S.F. 2137

By Mathis.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of a uniform statewide emergency outdoor warning system task force. (See SF 2303.)

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 219.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Bowman, and Chapman. S.J. 256.

S.F. 2138

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to property taxes of veterans by providing an additional homestead credit for certain disabled veterans, modifying the military service property tax exemption and credit, making penalties applicable, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3122.)

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 219.

Feb. 10 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 222.

Feb. 11 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 224.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Chapman, and Petersen. S.J. 256.

Mar. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2139

By Feenstra, Anderson, Bertrand, Boettger, Chapman, Greiner, Sinclair, Rozenboom, Ernst, Zumbach, Kapucian, Smith, Zaun, Whitver, Breitbach, Segebart, Behn, and Guth.

A bill for an act concerning requirements for state purchasing from prison industries.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 229.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Feenstra, and Horn. S.J. 256.

S.F. 2140

By Anderson.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special disabled veteran vehicle registration plates to certain disabled veterans who qualify for a persons with disabilities parking permit.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 229.

Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Beall, and Kapucian. S.J. 246.

S.F. 2141

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to notice of human trafficking support services.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 229.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Boettger, and Petersen. S.J. 256.

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to the withdrawal of a specimen of blood or urine for chemical testing pursuant to a search warrant issued in an operating-while-intoxicated case.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 229.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Hogg, and Whitver. S.J. 256.

S.F. 2143

By Petersen.

A bill for an act relating to the state child care assistance program eligibility and application provisions. (See SF 2251.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 229.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Ragan, and Whitver. S.J. 234.

S.F. 2144

By Petersen.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa healthiest children initiative in the department of public health and including effective date provisions. (See SF 2285.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Boettger, and Quirmbach. S.J. 234.

S.F. 2145

By Dvorsky.

A bill for an act relating to elder and dependent adult abuse, and providing penalties.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Johnson, and Mathis. S.J. 234.

S.F. 2146

By Bowman and Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to the underage possession or consumption of alcohol and providing penalties. (See SF 2310.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 256.

S.F. 2147

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act providing for an executive director of the dental board. (Formerly SSB 3010.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 11 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 235.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 389.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 390.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 342.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Forristall, and Winckler. H.J. 352.

S.F. 2148

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to fantasy sports contests. (Formerly SSB 3108.)

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 230.

- Feb. 11 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 235.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.

By Ernst.

A bill for an act concerning the transfer of a portion of state sales tax revenue to the road use tax fund.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Schneider. S.J. 256.

S.F. 2150

By Smith and Seng.

A bill for an act relating to the limitations of actions in certain sexual offenses, and providing penalties.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 230.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2151

By Schoenjahn.

A bill for an act relating to mental health treatment costs of certain persons accused of a crime. (See SF 2296.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 231.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Whitver. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2152

By Sodders and Boettger.

A bill for an act providing for the practice of a licensed midwife and providing for a fee and a penalty.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 231.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Horn, Danielson, and Smith. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2153

By Zaun, Johnson, Guth, Behn, Kapucian, Anderson, Garrett, Segebart, Feenstra, Ernst, Chapman, Boettger, Sinclair, and Bertrand.

A bill for an act establishing religious conscience protections for employers regarding the provision of health insurance or benefit coverages that include abortion and certain contraceptive services.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 231.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Chapman, and Petersen. S.J. 246.

S.F. 2154

By Behn, Johnson, Guth, Segebart, Garrett, Sinclair, Ernst, Chapman, Rozenboom, Kapucian, Chelgren, Zaun, Anderson, Bertrand, Whitver, Boettger, Feenstra, Zumbach, Breitbach, Greiner, Schneider, Dix, Smith, and Houser.

A bill for an act relating to education savings grants for pupils attending a nonpublic school or receiving competent private instruction, establishing an education savings grant fund, providing an income tax exemption, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 231.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Boettger, and Hogg. S.J. 246.

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning the rights of parties to private construction contracts and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3059.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 231.
- Feb. 11 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 236.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5007 filed, adopted. S.J. 335.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 34, nays 15. S.J. 335.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 337.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 312.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 319.

S.F. 2156

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to in-state special or limited-use pharmacy licensure and nonresident pharmacy practices, licensure, and discipline. (Formerly SSB 3012.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 232.
- Feb. 11 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 235.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 386.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 387.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 342.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Pettengill, and T. Taylor. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 560.

S.F. 2157

By Schneider.

A bill for an act regulating the use of drones and unmanned aircraft, and providing penalties. (See SF 2314.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 232.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Taylor, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2158

By Bowman.

A bill for an act relating to an assault on a sports official, and providing penalties.

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 232.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Whitver. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2159

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to rural and urban woodlands and trees. (See SF 2248.)

- Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 232.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Black, and Rozenboom. S.J. 246.

S.F. 2160

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to third-party payment of services provided by physical therapists, occupational therapists, and speech pathologists. (Formerly SSB 3054.)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 243.
- Feb. 12 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 247.

Feb. 17 14 Amendment S-5004 filed. S.J. 279.

Mar. 13 14 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2161

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the use of certain chemicals in children's products, providing civil penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 243.

Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Quirmbach, and Whitver. S.J. 246.

S.F. 2162

By Petersen.

A bill for an act requiring the chief technology officer to implement a confidential common database in conjunction with state agencies involved with administering or verifying eligibility for public benefits programs. (See SF 2280.)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 243.

S.F. 2163

By Sodders.

A bill for an act relating to the calculation of the amount of the child and dependent care tax credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 243.

Mar. 05 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2164

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to the individual income tax by modifying the income tax brackets and tax rates, increasing the net income amounts for purposes of the alternate tax and minimum filing thresholds, eliminating the deduction for federal income taxes paid, increasing the personal exemption credit for dependents, and creating an exemption for certain married wage earners, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 243.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 285.

S.F. 2165

By Dvorsky.

A bill for an act relating to rural water providers by making changes to water service requirements.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 244.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Chelgren, and Taylor. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2166

By McCov.

A bill for an act providing for the regulation of commercial establishments keeping nonagricultural animals, providing for fees and appropriations, and making penalties applicable. (See SF 2254 and SF 2361.)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 244.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Bolkcom, and Sinclair. S.J. 257.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to employment, disciplinary, and other procedures for entities regulated by the department of inspections and appeals, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3011.)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 244.
- Feb. 12 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 247.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5069 filed, adopted. S.J. 565.
- Mar. 17 14 HF 2365 substituted. S.J. 565.
- Mar. 17 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 566.

S.F. 2168

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act creating the Iowa uniform power of attorney Act and providing penalties and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3116.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 244.
- Feb. 12 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 248.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5008 filed, adopted. S.J. 334.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 334.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 337.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 313.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Gustafson, Baltimore, and Oldson. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed on file, H.J. 368.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8147 filed, H.J. 584.
- Mar. 26 14 Substituted for HF 2422, H.J. 592.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8147 adopted. H.J. 593.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 593.
- Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message, H.J. 600.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5101. S.J. 653.
- Apr. 01 14 Senate concurred with S-5101. S.J. 678.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 678.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 679.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 613.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 762.

S.F. 2169

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to wills including witness testimony, distribution of property, and claims of personal representatives, and including retroactive and other applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3143.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 244.
- Feb. 12 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 248.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 333.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 337.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 313.

- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed on file. H.J. 368.
- Mar. 05 14 Substituted for HF 2403. H.J. 435.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 435.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 489.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

By Hart.

A bill for an act related to customers with delinquent accounts for the provision of wastewater, sewer system, storm water drainage system, or sewage treatment services by a city utility or city enterprise.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, McCoy, and Smith. S.J. 285.

S.F. 2171

By Garrett, Segebart, Behn, Anderson, Johnson, Greiner, Bertrand, Zaun, and Rozenboom.

A bill for an act relating to the employment of unauthorized aliens and providing penalties.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Chapman, and Dearden. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2172

By Chapman.

A bill for an act relating to providing material support to federal agencies under certain circumstances, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2173

By Petersen.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa center for suicide prevention in the department of education and requiring school employee training and protocols relating to suicide prevention and trauma-informed care and making an appropriation. (See SF 2261.)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Bowman, and Sinclair. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2174

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of tanning facilities and making penalties applicable. (See SF 2275.)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 245.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Dotzler, and Whitver. S.J. 257.

By Hart.

A bill for an act concerning alcoholic beverage control, by allowing micro-distilled spirits manufacturers to sell its micro-distilled spirits at retail for on-site consumption and concerning dramshop liability insurance, and establishing fees.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 245.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Anderson, and Hatch. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2176

By Petersen.

A bill for an act establishing a refugee family support services pilot program and making appropriations. (See SF 2270.)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 246.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Schoenjahn, and Zaun. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2177

By Quirmbach.

A bill for an act relating to the use of construction managers for certain public improvement projects. (See SF 2264.)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. S.J. 246.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Guth, and Hart. S.J. 257.

S.F. 2178

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act prohibiting the slaughter and use of equines as food products to be used for human consumption, providing for penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 252.

S.F. 2179

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the sale or transfer of firearms, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 252.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Garrett, and Petersen. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2180

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of certain economic development programs by the economic development authority and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3121; see SF 2354 and SF 2359.)

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 252.

Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 259.

Feb. 18 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 280.

Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Chapman, and McCoy. S.J. 523.

Mar. 13 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

By Ernst.

A bill for an act relating to the academic and assessment standards requirements for students enrolled in school districts and accredited nonpublic schools.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education, S.J. 253.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Ernst, and Hogg. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2182

By Breitbach.

A bill for an act relating to the performance of background checks for certified nurse aide training program students. (See SF 2231.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 253.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Boettger, and Ragan. S.J. 272.

S.F. 2183

By Hatch and McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to the excess reserves of certain companies or corporations issuing individual and group health insurance policies or medical service contracts in this state.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. S.J. 253.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee: Hatch, McCoy, and Sinclair. S.J. 257.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 307.
- Feb. 20 14 Amendment S-5005 filed. S.J. 307.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5010 filed. S.J. 367.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Commerce. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2184

By Labor & Business Relations.

A bill for an act providing for the use of an electronic filing and notice system by the public employment relations board. (Formerly SSB 3005.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 253.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 261.
- Feb. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 303.
- Feb. 24 14 HF 2172 substituted, S.J. 332.
- Feb. 24 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 333.

S.F. 2185

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning the determination of native horses for purposes of parimutuel wagering. (Formerly SSB 3151.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 253.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 261.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 385.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 387.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 342.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Drake, Grassley, and Hunter, H.J. 379.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 537.

- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 542.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to privileged communications between certain peer support group counselors and officers. (Formerly SF 2015.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 253.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 259.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2187

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act requiring the Iowa law enforcement academy to develop training standards for the use of electronic weapons, including stun guns and tasers, by law enforcement agencies throughout the state. (Formerly SSB 3077.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 259.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 331.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 331.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Shaw, Brandenburg, and R. Olson. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee amendment H-8086 filed. H.J. 450.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 560.

S.F. 2188

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to serving a subpoena on a peace officer or correctional officer. (Formerly SSB 3075.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 260.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2189

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act requiring the department of transportation to display, under certain circumstances, the descriptive information of a cognitively impaired missing person on the dynamic message signs of the department. (Formerly SF 2041.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 260.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 330.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 331.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 320.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act requiring rulemaking for the use of restraints against a pregnant inmate or detainee, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 2019.)

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 260.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 329.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 331.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 320.

S.F. 2191

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to financing work within drainage or levee districts. (Formerly SF 2055.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 258.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 384.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 387.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 342.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Maxwell, Dunkel, and Moore. H.J. 447.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 538.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 542.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor, S.J. 651.

S.F. 2192

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of motorized bicycle. (Formerly SF 2059.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 261.
 - Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
 - Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays 2. S.J. 328.
 - Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 331.
 - Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Moore, Heartsill, and Meyer. H.J. 352.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 517.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the admission or retention of participants in an adult day services program. (Formerly SSB 3055.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 254.
- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 259.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 384.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 387.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 342.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2186. H.J. 388.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 389.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 586.

S.F. 2194

By Jochum.

A bill for an act creating an Iowa woman-owned business tax credit available against the individual and corporate income tax, providing for penalties, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 255.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Jochum, Bertrand, and Dotzler. S.J. 285.

S.F. 2195

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the utilities division of the department of commerce. (Formerly SSB 3093.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 266.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 273.
- Mar. 11 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 11 14 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 12 14 Subcommittee: Watts, Meyer, and R. Taylor. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendments H-8151, H-8152, H-8153, and H-8154 filed. H.J. 585.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendments H-8161, H-8162, and H-8163 filed. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment H-8175 to amendment H-8151 filed. H.J. 608.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8175 lost. H.J. 675.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendments H-8161, H-8162, and H-8163 withdrawn. H.J. 675.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8151 adopted. H.J. 676.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendments H-8152, H-8153, and H-8154 out of order. H.J. 676.
- Apr. 07 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 676.
- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. H.J. 679.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5135. S.J. 736.
- Apr. 15 14 Senate concurred with S-5135. S.J. 777.

- Apr. 15 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 778.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. S.J. 779.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 22 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 826.
- Apr. 25 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 868.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to programs and services under the purview of the department of public health, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3014.) Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 266.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, aves 50, navs none. S.J. 383.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 387.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 342.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Costello, Forristall, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 352.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 448.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendments H-8180, H-8181, H-8186, and H-8188 filed. H.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8180 withdrawn. H.J. 630.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8203 to amendment H-8186 filed, adopted. H.J. 630.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8186 adopted as amended. H.J. 630.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendments H-8181 and H-8188 adopted. H.J. 630.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 631.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5117. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment S-5137 to S-5117 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment S-5140 to S-5117 filed, adopted. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 08 14 Senate concurred with S-5117, as amended. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 08 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 741.
- Apr. 08 14 Immediate message. S.J. 741.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 690.
- Apr. 08 14 Senate amendment H-8231 filed. H.J. 692.
- Apr. 16 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8231. H.J. 762.
- Apr. 16 14 Passed House, ayes 88, nays none. H.J. 762.
- Apr. 17 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 766.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message, H.J. 763.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 792.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 929.

S.F. 2197

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to certain conditional permits issued by the department of natural resources relating to air and water quality. (Formerly SSB 3004.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 266.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 277.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 328.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 331.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 320.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2226. H.J. 393.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 393.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 586.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of a paddlefish fishing license and tag and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 3003.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 266.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 277.
- Feb. 19 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Black, Behn, and Seng. S.J. 393.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 565.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 18 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 506.
- Mar. 18 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Maxwell, and Thomas. H.J. 533.
- Mar. 20 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 557.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays none. H.J. 572.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 640.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2199

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to interpreters and translators for limited English proficient participants in legal proceedings and in court-ordered programs. (Formerly SSB 3026.)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 266.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 275.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays 2. S.J. 381.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 382.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 342.

- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Anderson, and Hess. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa business corporation Act by removing limitations imposed on shareholders making long-term arrangements affecting the affairs of the corporation, and by providing for the delivery of financial information to shareholders. (Formerly SSB 3157.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 276.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5033 filed, adopted. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 437.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 384.
- Mar. 10 14 Substituted for HF 2277. H.J. 461.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 461.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

S.F. 2201

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to kidnapping, and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 3079.)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 276.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5016 filed, adopted. S.J. 374.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 374.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message, S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 313.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 343.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Baltimore, Heartsill, and Wolfe. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 449.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee amendment H-8090 filed, H.J. 450.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8104 filed. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8090 adopted. H.J. 518.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8104 adopted. H.J. 518.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 3. H.J. 518.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5083. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. Clip sheet.

S.F. 2202

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to city elections. (Formerly SSB 3056.)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.

- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 278.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 388.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 390.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 343.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Costello, Highfill, and Kelley. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for the restoration of the right to register to vote and to vote and hold elective office for certain persons and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 127.)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 278.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to State Government. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2204

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of pharmacy benefits managers. (Formerly SSB 3087.)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 274.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5046 filed, adopted. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 04 14 HF 2297 substituted, S.J. 464.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 465.

S.F. 2205

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the credit union division of the department of commerce, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3109.) Various effective dates; see section 7 of bill.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 274.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 378.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 382.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 343.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2328, H.J. 402.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 402.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 587.

S.F. 2206

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act concerning the Iowa finance authority in regard to the title guaranty program and private activity bonds. (Formerly SSB 3049.) Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 267.

- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 274.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 378.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 382.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 343.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2349. H.J. 401.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 401.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanations of votes. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 587.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of a legislative interim committee on adoption records. (Formerly SF 2025.)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 276.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2208

By Chapman.

A bill for an act relating to directed blood donations to a designated recipient or from a designated donor.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Segebart, and Wilhelm. S.J. 285.

S.F. 2209

By Hogg.

A bill for an act providing for an area education agency mental health services collaborative grant program to be administered by the department of education, and making appropriations.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Education, S.J. 268.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sinclair. S.J. 285.

S.F. 2210

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act providing for the licensure of art therapists by the behavioral science board, making penalties applicable, providing for fees, and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Wilhelm, Hatch, and Whitver. S.J. 285.

S.F. 2211

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the civil commitment of a sexually violent predator. (Formerly SSB 3076.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 268.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 276.

- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 374.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 313.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 343.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Heartsill, Alons, and Wolfe. H.J. 370.
- Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 456.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8134 filed. H.J. 535.
- Mar. 19 14 Amendment H-8134 adopted. H.J. 539.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 539.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 542.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5085. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 26 14 Senate concurred with S-5085. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 587.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to land disposal of yard waste and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 2013.) Effective 4-3-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 277.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 373.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 313.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Environmental Protection, H.J. 343.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Maxwell, Gassman, and Lensing. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee amendment H-8109 filed, H.J. 490.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8109 adopted. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5082. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 26 14 Senate concurred with S-5082. S.J. 645.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 645.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message, S.J. 647.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 587.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2213

By Sodders.

A bill for an act authorizing counties to impose a local tourism tax following approval at election and establishing a local tourism tax fund.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 269.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Feenstra, and Seng. S.J. 286.

By Bolkcom, McCoy, and Courtney.

A bill for an act reclassifying marijuana from a schedule I controlled substance to a schedule II controlled substance.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 269.

S.F. 2215

By Bolkcom, McCoy, and Courtney.

A bill for an act relating to the creation of the medical cannabis Act and providing for civil and criminal penalties and fees and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 269.

S.F. 2216

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to public hospitals by allowing a hospital board to hold closed sessions for strategic planning and by allowing a city to reduce terms for trustees for city hospitals or health care facilities.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 269.

S.F. 2217

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to closed meetings of a public hospital.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. S.J. 269.

S.F. 2218

By Johnson.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa great lakes management initiative, and providing appropriations to a related fund.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment, S.J. 269.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Johnson, S.J. 286.

S.F. 2219

By Bowman and Smith.

A bill for an act providing for a voluntary program to recognize school districts and accredited nonpublic schools that participate in programs that promote financial literacy for high school students. (See SF 2258.)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Education. S.J. 283.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Bowman, Behn, and Hart. S.J. 286.

S.F. 2220

By Chapman and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to state financing involving the state general fund expenditure limitation by revising calculation requirements for the limitation, increasing reserve fund balances, creating a safety net fund, creating an Iowa personal income tax rate reduction fund, making transfers, and providing for related state personal income tax rate reductions, and including effective and applicability dates.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 283.

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special disabled veteran vehicle registration plates to certain disabled veterans who qualify for a persons with disabilities parking permit.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. S.J. 283.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Danielson, Breitbach, and Dearden. S.J. 286.

S.F. 2222

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the repeal of the state inheritance tax and the state qualified use inheritance tax.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 284.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Bertrand, and Quirmbach. S.J. 286.

Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2223

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the additional homestead property tax credit for disabled veterans and including applicability date provisions.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 284.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Bertrand, and Petersen. S.J. 286.

S.F. 2224

By Guth, Ernst, Anderson, Bertrand, Whitver, Kapucian, Zumbach, Breitbach, Schneider, Behn, Garrett, Zaun, Chapman, Greiner, Houser, Sinclair, Boettger, Segebart, and Rozenboom.

A bill for an act relating to the justifiable use of reasonable force and providing a remedy.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 284.

S.F. 2225

By Johnson and Ragan.

A bill for an act relating to adoption investigation and report requirements. (See SF 2276.)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, S.J. 284.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Boettger, and Ragan. S.J. 286.

S.F. 2226

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing a low-income program supplement for school districts to provide programs serving low-income pupils. (Formerly SSB 3160.)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 284.

Feb. 18 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 286.

Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 28, nays 21. S.J. 408.

Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 409.

Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 350.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Abdul-Samad, and Hanusa. H.J. 370.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to exception to policy provisions for Medicaid home and community-based services waivers. (Formerly SF 2081.)

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 284.
- Feb. 18 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 287.
- Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Human Resources, S.J. 551.

S.F. 2228

By Transportation.

A bill for an act allowing a person with a special minor's license to drive to a school for the purpose of participating in extracurricular activities conducted under a sharing agreement with the student's school of enrollment. (Formerly SSB 3148.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 293.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 300.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 372.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 313.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 343.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Cohoon, and Heartsill. H.J. 353.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 521.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor, S.J. 651.

S.F. 2229

By Education.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of an Iowa middle school extended learning time pilot project grant program. (Formerly SSB 3021.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 293.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 296.
- Feb. 20 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 302.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky and Chapman. S.J. 394.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Dvorsky, Chapman, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 405.

S.F. 2230

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to education by providing technical corrections to revise references and to adjust language to reflect current state school finance practices, revising references to an accrediting agency, reestablishing a rulemaking provision relating to the beginning teacher mentoring and induction program, and providing for disposition and sale of certain school district property. (Formerly SSB 3019.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 293.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 297.

- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 371.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 314.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 344.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2179. H.J. 386.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 386.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 587.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the performance of background checks for certified nurse aide training program students. (Formerly SF 2182.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 294.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 297.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2232

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the dissemination of information, by establishing a mass notification and emergency messaging system fund, and providing that specified information collected by state departments and agencies for public dissemination of emergency or routine information are considered confidential public records. (Formerly SSB 3104.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 294.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 298.
- Feb. 20 14 Amendment S-5006 filed. S.J. 311.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5006 adopted. S.J. 370.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5017 filed, adopted. S.J. 370.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays 2. S.J. 370.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 314.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 344.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee: Worthan, Gustafson, and Lundby. H.J. 455.
- Apr. 09 14 Passed on file. H.J. 694.
- Apr. 16 14 Deferred, retained on calendar, H.J. 755.
- Apr. 16 14 Referred to Public Safety, H.J. 764.
- Apr. 16 14 Amendment H-8281 filed. H.J. 764.

S.F. 2233

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning public retirement systems, including the public safety peace officers' retirement, accident, and disability system, the Iowa public employees' retirement system, the statewide fire and police retirement system, the judicial retirement system, making appropriations, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3159.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 294.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 299.
- Feb. 24 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 312.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky, Chapman, and McCoy. S.J. 394.

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for the licensing of polysomnographic technologists, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3057.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 294.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 299.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment S-5023 filed, S.J. 412.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to State Government. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2235

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning government accountability and relating to service contract requirements and reporting and other requirements concerning the department of administrative services and other state agencies. (Formerly SSB 3138.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 294.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 300.
- Feb. 28 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 442.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 384.
- Mar. 06 14 Referred to State Government. H.J. 454.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee: Pettengill, Koester, and T. Taylor. H.J. 476.

S.F. 2236

By Mathis.

A bill for an act relating to the entrepreneur investment awards program.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Chelgren, and Hatch. S.J. 376.

S.F. 2237

By Johnson.

A bill for an act relating to the testing for intoxication of motorboat or sailboat operators involved in accidents causing death or injury reasonably likely to cause death.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources & Environment. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee: Dearden, Black, and Johnson, S.J. 296.

S.F. 2238

By Hatch.

A bill for an act relating to health enterprise zones, providing for tax credits and other financial assistance, and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Bertrand, and McCoy. S.J. 394.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to elder abuse and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 2117.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 297.
- Feb. 28 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5036 filed. S.J. 448.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5036 adopted. S.J. 460.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 461.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 462.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 412.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 414.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: Baltimore, Heaton, and Wolfe. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee amendment H-8119 filed. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8129 to amendment H-8119 filed. H.J. 535.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 24 14 Amendment H-8143 to amendment H-8119 filed. H.J. 568.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8129 withdrawn, H.J. 573.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8143 adopted. H.J. 573.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8146 to amendment H-8119 filed, lost. H.J. 574.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8149 to amendment H-8119 filed, adopted. H.J. 574.
- Mar. 25 14 Committee amendment H-8119 adopted as amended. H.J. 574.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 2. H.J. 574.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5092. S.J. 641.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5155 filed. S.J. 787.
- Apr. 16 14 Amendment S-5159 filed. S.J. 796.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5155 withdrawn, S.J. 801.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5159 adopted. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 17 14 Senate concurred with S-5092, as amended. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 803.
- Apr. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 768.
- Apr. 18 14 Senate amendment H-8284 filed. H.J. 769.
- Apr. 25 14 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-8284. H.J. 804.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 806.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 864.
- Apr. 28 14 Senate insisted. S.J. 872.
- Apr. 28 14 Senate conference committee appointed: Wilhelm, Ragan, Dvorsky, Johnson, and Smith. S.J. 872.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. S.J. 873.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 824.
- Apr. 28 14 House conference committee appointed: Baltimore, Hess, Kaufmann, Heddens, and Wolfe. H.J. 824.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 827.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from House, S.J. 875.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report filed, adopted. S.J. 878.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 879.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. S.J. 880.

- Apr. 29 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 836.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 840.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 840.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. H.J. 842.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from House. S.J. 883.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 929.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to nonsubstantive Code corrections. (Formerly SSB 3170.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 298.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5014 filed. S.J. 394.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment S-5014 adopted. S.J. 407.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 408.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 409.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 350.
- Mar. 05 14 Substituted for HF 2404. H.J. 437.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 437.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 489.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

S.F. 2241

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to restrictions on the receipt by certain felons of certain insurance proceeds and other benefits. (Formerly SF 2051.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 298.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 369.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 314.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, H.J. 344.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Dawson, and Windschitl. H.J. 370.

S.F. 2242

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to the home ownership assistance program for military members. (Formerly $SSB\ 3178$.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 295.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 301.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5035 filed. S.J. 446.

- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5037 to amendment S-5035 filed, adopted. S.J. 446.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5035 adopted as amended. S.J. 446.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 446.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 447.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 454.
- Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Kearns, and Sands. H.J. 567.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to driving on a roadway laned for traffic, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 3118.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 296.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 301.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendments S-5019 and S-5020 filed, S.J. 394.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Transportation. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2244

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to confidential employees under the state merit system and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 2054.)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 296.
- Feb. 19 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 300.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 22. S.J. 387.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 388.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 336.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 344.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Watts, Grassley, and T. Taylor. H.J. 379.

S.F. 2245

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act providing for paid sick leave for certain employees and providing remedies and penalties and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 305.
- Feb. 24 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Anderson, and Horn. S.J. 348.

S.F. 2246

By Smith.

A bill for an act relating to financing through the home ownership assistance program for military members.

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 305.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Sodders, Chelgren, and Hatch. S.J. 376.

S.F. 2247

By Smith.

A bill for an act relating to persons eligible to participate in the home ownership assistance program for military members.

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 305.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to management of the emerald ash borer. (Formerly SF 2159.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 305.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 310.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5032 filed, adopted. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 5. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 384.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Rayhons, Ruff, and Salmon. H.J. 448.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 560.

S.F. 2249

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act concerning the issuance of disabled veteran motor vehicle registration plates to certain disabled veterans. (Formerly SSB 3124.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 305.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 311.
- Feb. 24 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 312.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Dvorsky and Chapman. S.J. 394.

S.F. 2250

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the licensing of vehicle recyclers. (Formerly SSB 3018.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 311.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5050 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 515.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5052 filed, adopted. S.J. 515.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 516.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 470.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 471.
- Mar. 12 14 Substituted for HF 2332. H.J. 480.
- Mar. 12 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 14 Immediate message. H.J. 484.
- Mar. 13 14 Message from House. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

S.F. 2251

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the state child care assistance program eligibility and application provisions. (Formerly SF 2143.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 309.
- Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 403.

- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 404.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 350.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Heaton, Costello, and Dawson, H.J. 371.
- Mar. 05 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 477.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee amendment H-8106 filed. H.J. 479.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8106 adopted. H.J. 522.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 2. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of votes. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5080. S.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5112 to S-5080 filed, lost. S.J. 680.
- Apr. 01 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5080. S.J. 680.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 680.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 613.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act establishing a task force related to breast density education and notification. (Formerly SF 2002.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 310.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 403.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 404.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 350.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Hess, Heaton, and Hunter. H.J. 371.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee reassigned: Forristall, Heaton, and Hunter. H.J. 379.

S.F. 2253

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of the Iowa health insurance marketplace and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 2112.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 307.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5015 filed, S.J. 394.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Commerce. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2254

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing for the regulation of commercial establishments keeping nonagricultural animals, providing for fees and appropriations, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SF 2166; see SF 2361.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 308.
- Mar. 04 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 449.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Feenstra, and Seng. S.J. 466.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act designating registered architects and licensed professional engineers employees of the state for specified purposes under the Iowa tort claims Act. (Formerly SSB 1140 and SF 376.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 308.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 402.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 404.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 351.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: J. Smith, Dawson, and R. Taylor. H.J. 417.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 477.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 524.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

S.F. 2256

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the redevelopment tax credits program by the economic development authority and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3050; see SF 2339.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 306.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 308.
- Feb. 24 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 312.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Bertrand, and Black. S.J. 406.

S.F. 2257

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to programs and accounts administered by the college student aid commission. (Formerly SSB 3045.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 307.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 309.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 401.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 404.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Education, H.J. 351.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Cohoon, and Stanerson. H.J. 371.
- Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 456.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 525.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

By Education.

A bill for an act providing for a voluntary program to recognize school districts and accredited nonpublic schools that participate in programs that promote financial literacy for high school students. (Formerly SF 2219.)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 307.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 309.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5031 filed. S.J. 434.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5038 filed, S.J. 448.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Education, S.J. 551.

S.F. 2259

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to personal information security breach notification requirements, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 3040.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 307.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 310.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5018 filed. S.J. 394.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment S-5018 adopted. S.J. 400.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 400.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 404.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 350.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 355.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Klein, Anderson, and Fry. H.J. 371.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee amendment H-8110 filed. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8110 adopted. H.J. 525.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 526.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5081. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 26 14 Senate concurred with S-5081, S.J. 644.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 644.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 587.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2260

By Labor & Business Relations.

A bill for an act increasing the state minimum hourly wage. (Formerly SSB 3194.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 338.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 12 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Labor & Business Relations. S.J. 551.

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa center for suicide prevention in the department of education and requiring school employee training and protocols relating to suicide prevention and trauma-informed care and making an appropriation. (Formerly SF 2173.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 338.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 350.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Chapman, and Dvorsky. S.J. 432.

S.F. 2262

By Education.

A bill for an act requiring radon testing in public schools and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 2127.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 350.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5039 filed. S.J. 448.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5039 adopted. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5043 filed, adopted. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 35, nays 14. S.J. 460.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 462.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 412.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 414.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Koester, Dolecheck, and Gaines. H.J. 448.

S.F. 2263

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to county financing of certain projects by modifying provisions relating to authorization procedures for certain county projects. (Formerly SF 2069.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 359.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 428.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 431.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 363.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Local Government. H.J. 373.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Gaskill, and Highfill. H.J. 379.

S.F. 2264

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the use of construction managers for certain public improvement projects. (Formerly SF 2177.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 359.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Local Government, S.J. 551.

S.F. 2265

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to certain state and local government activities related to vehicle registrations and levee and drainage districts. (Formerly SSB 3140.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.

- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 359.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Seng, Quirmbach, and Smith. S.J. 410.
- Feb. 28 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the vehicle registration duties of county treasurers. (Formerly SSB 3171.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 360.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 428.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 431.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 363.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Local Government. H.J. 373.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Hanusa, Riding, and Sheets. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 13 14 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Gaskill, and Windschitl. H.J. 567.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed subcommittee.

S.F. 2267

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the disposal of property by cities and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3187.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 360.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Local Government. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2268

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the state preschool program for four-year-old children by establishing a preschool expansion incentive, authorizing state aid for the incentive, and addressing program costs. (Formerly SSB 3155; see SF 2351.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 339.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 350.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Schoenjahn, Dvorsky, and Ernst. S.J. 432.

S.F. 2269

By Education.

A bill for an act modifying supplementary weighting for shared operational functions of school districts and area education agencies and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3150.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 340.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 351.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5068 filed, adopted. S.J. 563.

- Mar. 17 14 HF 2271 substituted. S.J. 563.
- Mar. 17 14 Withdrawn. S.J. 564.

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing a refugee family support services pilot program and making appropriations. (Formerly SF 2176.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 340.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 351.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Petersen, Chapman, and Dvorsky. S.J. 432.

S.F. 2271

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the duties and authority of the college student aid commission relating to the registration of certain postsecondary schools, to interstate reciprocity agreements, and to registration fees collected by the commission. (Formerly SF 2124.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 340.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 351.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 373.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Byrnes, and Stutsman. H.J. 455.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 20 14 Passed House, aves 99, navs none. H.J. 552.
- Mar. 20 14 Immediate message. H.J. 555.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from House. S.J. 623.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2272

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the technical administration of the tax and related laws of the state, including administration by the department of revenue of certain tax credits and refunds, income taxes, sales and use taxes, hotel and motel taxes, and equipment taxes, and modifying provisions relating to the property assessment appeal board, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3117.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 340.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 367.
- Mar. 10 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment S-5066 filed. S.J. 559.
- Mar. 27 14 Deferred. S.J. 656.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5105 filed, S.J. 663.
- Mar. 27 14 Point of order raised on S-5105, ruled out of order, S.J. 663.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5106 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 664.
- Mar. 27 14 Point of order raised on S-5066, ruled in order. S.J. 664.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5066 adopted. S.J. 664.

Mar. 27 14 HF 2438 substituted. S.J. 664.

Mar. 27 14 Withdrawn. S.J. 665.

S.F. 2273

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act allowing the holders of interests in certain entities eligible to hold agricultural land to be elected as trustees of drainage or levee districts. (Formerly SSB 3172.) Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 340.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 348.

Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 419.

Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.

Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.

Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 366.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Maxwell, Moore, and Muhlbauer. H.J. 448.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 494.

Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 540.

Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 542.

Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 618.

Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.

Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2274

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to dissemination by a young person of material depicting a sex act or nudity and sexual exploitation of a minor. (Formerly SSB 3189.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 340.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 355.

Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2275

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of tanning facilities and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SF 2174.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 341.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 353.

Mar. 13 14 Referred to Human Resources. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2276

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to adoption investigation and report requirements. (Formerly SF 2225.) Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 341.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 353.

Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 459.

Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 462.

Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 412.

Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources, H.J. 414.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Fry, Costello, and Dawson. H.J. 448.

Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 477.

- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 527.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning allowable uses for purse moneys designated for standard-bred horse racing. (Formerly SSB 3161.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 341.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 360.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to State Government. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2278

By State Government.

A bill for an act permitting electronic voter registration and including penalties and effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3130.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 341.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 361.
- Feb. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 444.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 445.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 384.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Hunter, and Stanerson. H.J. 469.

S.F. 2279

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for employment protections for volunteer emergency services providers. (Formerly SSB 3103.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 341.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 361.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5030 filed. S.J. 434.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to State Government. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2280

By State Government.

A bill for an act requiring the chief information officer to implement a confidential common database in conjunction with state agencies involved with administering or verifying eligibility for public benefits programs. (Formerly SF 2162.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 341.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 361.
- Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 423.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 426.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to State Government, H.J. 374.
- Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee: Hein, L. Miller, and Steckman. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credit program by the department of cultural affairs, providing for fees, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3142.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 341.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Bertrand, and Bolkcom. S.J. 410.
- Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2282

By Transportation.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of Sullivan brothers' award of valor special motor vehicle registration plates, and providing fees. (Formerly SF 2108.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 342.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 515. Immediate message. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 10 14
- Mar 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 471.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 472.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee: Rogers, Forbes, and Heartsill. H.J. 477.
- Mar. 18 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 534.
- Mar. 18 14 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 534.
- Apr. 02 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Riding, and Sands. H.J. 661.

S.F. 2283

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing a procedure for the escheatment of United States savings bonds presumed abandoned. (Formerly SSB 3195.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 342.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 349.
- Feb. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 422.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 426.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. H.J. 374.
- Mar 03 14 Subcommittee: Bacon, Drake, and Prichard. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 479.
- Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560. Mar. 21 14
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 632.
- Immediate message. H.J. 638. Apr. 01 14
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 696.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 762.

S.F. 2284

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to retail motor fuel sites, by requiring standards and practices to assist disabled individuals obtaining motor fuel, providing for enforcement by the department of agriculture and land stewardship, providing for a tax credit, and including effective and applicability date provisions. (Formerly SF 235 and SF 401.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 342.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 348.
- Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5053 filed, adopted. S.J. 519.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, aves 32, navs 14. S.J. 519.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 520.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 471.
- Mar. 13 14 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 493.

S.F. 2285

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa healthiest children initiative in the department of public health and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 2144.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 342.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 353.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5034 filed, adopted. S.J. 445.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 445.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 447.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 384.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Fry, and Heddens. H.J. 417.

S.F. 2286

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing a fine arts standards task force and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3048.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 342.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 352.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5029 filed, S.J. 434.
- Mar. 04 14 Point of order raised on S-5029, ruled out of order. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, aves 42, navs 7. S.J. 454.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 413.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 414.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Gaines, and Rogers, H.J. 448.

S.F. 2287

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of all-terrain vehicles on highways, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 3192.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 342.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.

S.F. 2288

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the period of revocation of a special minor's driver's license following conviction for two or more motor vehicle violations. (Formerly SSB 3193.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 342.

- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment S-5013 filed. S.J. 367.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment S-5025 filed. S.J. 412.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5013 withdrawn, S.J. 443.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment S-5025 adopted. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 443.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 445.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 385.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Rogers, Jorgensen, and Wolfe. H.J. 417.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee amendment H-8111 filed. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 560.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act establishing electronic messaging while driving as a moving violation and a primary traffic offense for purposes of law enforcement, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 3191.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 364.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5044 filed. S.J. 466.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5054 to amendment S-5044 filed. S.J. 520.
- Mar. 10 14 Deferred. S.J. 520.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5055 filed. S.J. 525.
- Mar. 11 14 Point of order raised on S-5055, ruled out of order. S.J. 531.
- Mar. 11 14 Amendment S-5054 withdrawn. S.J. 531.
- Mar. 11 14 Amendment S-5056 to amendment S-5044 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 531.
- Mar. 11 14 Point of order raised on S-5044, ruled in order. S.J. 531.
- Mar. 11 14 Amendment S-5044 adopted. S.J. 531.
- Mar. 11 14 Passed Senate, aves 41, navs 7, S.J. 532.
- Mar. 11 14 Immediate message. S.J. 533.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 13 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 494.

S.F. 2290

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to identification required for operation of a railroad train. (Formerly SF 2135.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 436.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 382.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. H.J. 385.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Landon, Heartsill, and Riding. H.J. 417.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 528.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.

- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from registration fees for certain new completed motor vehicles purchased by an equipment dealer for modification and resale. (Formerly SSB 3136.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 427.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 431.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 374.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee: Landon, Moore, and Riding. H.J. 455.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 541.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 542.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2292

By Transportation.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa employment rides initiative in the department of transportation and making appropriations. (Formerly SF 2076.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Mathis, Dvorsky, and Kapucian. S.J. 432.

S.F. 2293

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the findings of an examining physician assistant for a person believed to be seriously mentally impaired in an emergency situation. (Formerly SSB 3053.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 354.
- Mar. 11 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 530.
- Mar. 11 14 Immediate message. S.J. 530.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 12 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Fry, and Stutsman. H.J. 488.

S.F. 2294

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the possession, sale, transfer, purchase, and use of fireworks and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 3182.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.

- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 362.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to State Government. S.J. 551.

By Labor & Business Relations.

A bill for an act relating to wage payment collection issues arising between employers and individuals who provide services to employers, providing penalties and remedies, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 191.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 343.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 453.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 413.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Labor. H.J. 414.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee: Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 455.

S.F. 2296

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to mental health treatment costs of certain persons accused of a crime. (Formerly SF 2151.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 355.
- Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 440.
- Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 441.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 383.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 385.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Worthan, Berry, and Sands. H.J. 417.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 542.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 719.

S.F. 2297

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal transmission of a contagious or infectious disease, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3196.) Effective 5-30-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 355.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 417.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: Baltimore, Hagenow, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee amendment H-8118 filed, H.J. 497.

- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 26 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 30 14 Committee amendment H-8118 withdrawn. H.J. 869.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 869.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 870.
- May 01 14 Message from House. S.J. 906.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to transfer of guardianship in child in need of assistance proceedings. (Formerly SSB 3176.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 355.
- Mar. 06 14 Amendment S-5048 filed. S.J. 506.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5048 adopted. S.J. 562.
- Mar. 17 14 HF 2421 substituted. S.J. 562.
- Mar. 17 14 Withdrawn, S.J. 563.

S.F. 2299

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa's operating-while-intoxicated law and license revocations, temporary restricted licenses, and ignition interlock devices, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 2103.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 365.
- Mar. 07 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5049 filed. S.J. 525.
- Mar. 11 14 Amendment S-5049 withdrawn. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 11 14 Amendment S-5057 filed, adopted. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 11 14 Passed Senate, ayes 28, nays 20. S.J. 529.
- Mar. 11 14 Immediate message. S.J. 530.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 20 14 Amendment H-8141 filed. H.J. 558.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 24 14 Amendment H-8144 filed. H.J. 568.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 25 14 Substituted for HF 2429. H.J. 582.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8141 adopted. H.J. 582.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8144 withdrawn. H.J. 582.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 5. H.J. 583.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 584.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5091. S.J. 641.
- Apr. 06 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 07 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5091. S.J. 723.

- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. S.J. 724.
- Apr. 07 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 671.

By Natural Resources & Environment.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of snowmobiles, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SSB 3179.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 360.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5026 filed, adopted. S.J. 430.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 430.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 431.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 374.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Highfill, Lundby, and Shaw. H.J. 448.

S.F. 2301

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of elections and voter registration by modifying the close of registration prior to a primary election, modifying the deadline for receipt of absentee ballots by the commissioner, and allowing for changes to the envelopes provided to absentee voters. (Formerly SSB 3131.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 362.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5028 filed. S.J. 434.
- Feb. 28 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5042 filed, lost. S.J. 451.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5028 adopted. S.J. 452.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 452.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 455.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 413.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 415.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8083 filed. H.J. 450.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment H-8116 filed. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8132 filed. H.J. 535.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 560.
- Mar. 24 14 Amendment H-8142 filed. H.J. 568.

S.F. 2302

By State Government.

A bill for an act modifying provisions relating to the appointment of the executive director of the Iowa telecommunications and technology commission. (Formerly SSB 3163.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 362.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 418.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 364.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to State Government. H.J. 499.

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of a uniform statewide emergency outdoor warning system task force. (Formerly SF 2137.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 363.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 34, nays 12. S.J. 429.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 431.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 365.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 374.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Shaw, Anderson, and Brandenburg. H.J. 417.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 560.

S.F. 2304

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the authority of cities to regulate and restrict the occupancy of residential rental property and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3068.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 363.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to State Government, S.J. 551.

S.F. 2305

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to emergency management assistance in a disaster emergency concerning mutual aid arrangements and agreements. (Formerly SSB 3102.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 363.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 417.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 365.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for HF 2362. H.J. 403.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 404.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 538.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 587.

S.F. 2306

By Chelgren.

A bill for an act providing for the manufacture and sale of cheese manufactured using raw milk, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 345.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act concerning matters relating to the transportation of railroad workers and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 335.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 345.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 366.

Mar. 13 14 Referred to Transportation. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2308

By Transportation.

A bill for an act concerning the excise tax on compressed natural gas and liquefied natural gas used as special fuel. (Formerly SF 2101; see SF 2338.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 345.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 366.

Feb. 26 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 398.

Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Feenstra, and Hogg. S.J. 411.

Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

S.F. 2309

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the service of mandatory minimum sentences by juveniles. (Formerly SSB 3146.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 356.

Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5040 filed. S.J. 466.

Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2310

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the underage possession or consumption of alcohol and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 2146.) Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.

Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 356.

Mar. 03 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 439.

Mar. 03 14 Immediate message. S.J. 441.

Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 383.

Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 385.

Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Klein, Fry, and R. Olson. H.J. 417.

Mar. 18 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 534.

Mar. 18 14 Committee amendment H-8128 filed, H.J. 535.

Mar. 18 14 Amendment H-8133 filed. H.J. 535.

Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.

Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.

Apr. 07 14 Committee amendment H-8128 adopted. H.J. 678.

Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8133 withdrawn. H.J. 678.

Apr. 07 14 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 8. H.J. 678.

Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. H.J. 679.

Apr. 08 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5136. S.J. 736.

Apr. 10 14 Senate concurred with S-5136. S.J. 757.

Apr. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 757.

Apr. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 761.

- Apr. 10 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 697.
- Apr. 22 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 826.
- Apr. 24 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 851.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to sexual and criminal offenses involving minors and others, including prostitution, pimping, and human trafficking, providing for a fee, and including penalties and effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3169.) Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 356.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 424.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 426.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 365.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 374.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Heartsill, Baltimore, and Prichard. H.J. 417.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee amendment H-8117 filed. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendments H–8124 and H–8125 to amendment H–8117 filed. H.J. 535
- Mar. 19 14 Amendment H-8135 to amendment H-8117 filed. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 19 14 Amendment H-8135 to amendment H-8117 lost. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 19 14 Amendments H-8124 and H-8125 withdrawn. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 19 14 Committee amendment H-8117 adopted. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 545.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5086. S.J. 618.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5121 to amendment S-5086 filed. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5123 to amendment S-5121 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5124 to amendment S-5121 filed. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised on S-5124, ruled out of order. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5121 to amendment S-5086 adopted. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 14 Senate concurred with S-5086, as amended. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. S.J. 709.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 658.
- Apr. 02 14 Senate amendment H-8209 filed, H.J. 662.
- Apr. 08 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8209. H.J. 688.
- Apr. 08 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 688.
- Apr. 08 14 Immediate message, H.J. 689.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from House. S.J. 744.
- Apr. 22 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 826.
- Apr. 24 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 851.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the continued effect of terms, conditions, covenants, and provisions contained in documents and instruments creating or regulating multiple housing cooperatives and horizontal property regimes, by allowing limited liability companies to form multiple housing cooperatives, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3134.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 357.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 416.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 365.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: Gustafson, Hess, and Meyer. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 17 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 501.
- Mar. 17 14 Committee amendment H-8122 filed. H.J. 503.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Apr. 01 14 Committee amendment H–8122 adopted. H.J. 633.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 633.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5118. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 07 14 Senate concurred with S-5118. S.J. 722.
- Apr. 07 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 723.
- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. S.J. 724.
- Apr. 07 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 671.
- Apr. 15 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 17 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 807.

S.F. 2313

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the removal of clerks of the district court. (Formerly SSB 3038.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 357.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 415.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 365.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Hagenow, Baltimore, and Dawson. H.J. 418.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 3. H.J. 546.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act regulating the use of drones and unmanned aircraft, and providing penalties. (Formerly SF 2157.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 357.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2315

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the scope and nature of use restrictions on land. (Formerly SSB 3115.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 346.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 358.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 414.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 420.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 365.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 367.
- Mar. 19 14 Substituted for HF 2375. H.J. 547.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 547.
- Mar. 19 14 Immediate message. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 20 14 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 720.

S.F. 2316

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the grounds for termination of parental rights. (Formerly SSB 3111.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 347.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 358.
- Mar. 13 14 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 551.

S.F. 2317

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the jobs training and apprenticeship programs and making appropriations. (Formerly SSB 3052; see SF 2353.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 347.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 349.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Chapman, and Dvorsky. S.J. 432.

S.F. 2318

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to state and school antiharassment and antibullying policies, establishing an office of support and analysis for safe schools, establishing a school climate improvement grant program, providing for training on harassment and bullying prevention and response, making appropriations, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3149.)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 347.

- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 352.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Dvorsky, and Ernst. S.J. 432.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 542.
- Mar. 12 14 Amendment S-5060 filed. S.J. 542.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5074 filed, lost. S.J. 573.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5060 adopted. S.J. 574.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5073 filed, adopted. S.J. 574.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5075 filed. S.J. 574.
- Mar. 17 14 Point of order raised on S-5075, ruled out of order. S.J. 574.
- Mar. 17 14 Deferred. S.J. 575.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment S-5076 filed. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 18 14 Point of order raised on S-5076, ruled out of order. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 19. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 594.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.
- Mar. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 536.
- Apr. 24 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 801.
- Apr. 24 14 Committee amendment H-8307 filed. H.J. 801.
- Apr. 24 14 Amendment H-8308 to amendment H-8307 filed. H.J. 801.
- Apr. 25 14 Unanimous consent for immediate consideration. H.J. 804.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment H-8308 adopted. H.J. 805.
- Apr. 25 14 Committee amendment H-8307 adopted as amended. H.J. 805.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 68, nays 27. H.J. 806.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 806.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5187. S.J. 864.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to improving student literacy skills, including addressing dyslexia, and providing teacher assistance. (Formerly SF 2070.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 347.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 352.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment S-5021 filed. S.J. 395.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5021 adopted. S.J. 425.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 426.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 426.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 365.
- Feb. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 375.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: L. Miller, Fry, and Steckman. H.J. 418.
- Mar. 10 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee amendment H-8115 filed. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 25 14 Committee amendment H-8115 adopted. H.J. 575.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 93, nays 1. H.J. 575.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5090. S.J. 641.

- Mar. 26 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 02 14 Senate concurred with S-5090. S.J. 704.
- Apr. 02 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 704.
- Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. S.J. 705.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 658.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 09 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 754.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to providers of medical assistance program consumer-directed attendant care and consumer choices option services, including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 2066.) Effective 4-3-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 347.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 354.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 450.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 451.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 413.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 415.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee: Heaton, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 448.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee amendment H-8113 filed. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 25 14 Committee amendment H-8113 adopted. H.J. 576.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays none. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5089. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 27 14 Senate concurred with S-5089. S.J. 655.
- Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, aves 46, navs none. S.J. 655.
- Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 657.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 607.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 720.

S.F. 2321

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to jurisdiction over certain offenses committed by members of the state military forces, and establishing certain notification and reporting requirements. (Formerly SF 2111.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, S.J. 347.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, without recommendation. S.J. 366.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment S-5051 filed, adopted. S.J. 510.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 511.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 511.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 471.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 472.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee: Gustafson, Alons, Gaines, Shaw, and Thomas. H.J. 477.

- Mar. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 502.
- Mar. 21 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 560.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays none. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 584.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 640.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 720.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to services provided through the department of human services for children who have been adjudicated and establishing a state training school for delinquent females and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SF 2084.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 348.
- Feb. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 354.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment S-5024 filed. S.J. 412.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5024 adopted. S.J. 424.
- Feb. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 425.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 426.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 365.
- Mar. 07 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 458.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Dawson, and Fry. H.J. 469.

S.F. 2323

By Dotzler.

A bill for an act exempting from the state sales tax the purchase price of tangible personal property sold and services furnished to a nonprofit food bank. (See SF 2356.)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 348.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Behn, and Petersen. S.J. 394.

S.F. 2324

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for the expansion of the availability of broadband access across the state, and including income tax credits and property tax exemptions for broadband infrastructure installations and making appropriations. (Formerly SSB 3119.)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 375.
- Feb. 25 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 376.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Appropriations. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Chapman, Dvorsky, Ernst, and Mathis. S.J. 433.

S.F. 2325

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of transportation. (Formerly SSB 3110.)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 376.
- Feb. 25 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 377.
- Mar. 12 14 Amendment S-5058 filed. S.J. 546.

- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 13 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.

By Hart.

A bill for an act modifying the number and qualification of cities that may participate in the targeted jobs withholding tax credit program.

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 376.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 406.

S.F. 2327

By Smith.

A bill for an act relating to consumer fraud perpetrated upon an older person, and providing a penalty.

- Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 405.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 411.

S.F. 2328

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for the reorganization of the Code provisions relating to the Iowa finance authority, revising and eliminating programs, including the beginning farm loan program, providing for existing tax credits, providing for the powers and duties of the authority, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3141.) Various effective dates; see bill.

- Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 410.
- Feb. 26 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5041 filed, adopted. S.J. 463.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 463.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 465.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 413.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 415.
- Mar. 12 14 Subcommittee: Moore, Baltimore, and Gaskill. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 20 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 553.
- Mar. 20 14 Immediate message. H.J. 555.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from House. S.J. 623.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 762.

S.F. 2329

By Ragan.

A bill for an act relating to the tax imposed on certain natural gas consumed in the state by modifying tax rates, providing for a natural gas consumer tax supplement, making appropriations, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 432.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 466.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to reimbursement of community mental health centers under the medical assistance program for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2013, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3200.)

- Mar. 05 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 470.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 471.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 510.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 511.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 471.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 472.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee: Fry, Heddens, and Landon. H.J. 477.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 21 14 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 560.

S.F. 2331

By Schneider, Chapman, and McCoy.

A bill for an act relating to the approval, imposition, and distribution of local option taxes. (See SF 2348.)

- Mar. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 470.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee: McCoy, Bolkcom, and Schneider. S.J. 523.

S.F. 2332

By Schneider.

A bill for an act establishing a right to engage in a lawful occupation free from substantial burdens imposed by occupational regulations unless certain conditions are met and providing remedies.

Mar. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 494.

S.F. 2333

By Ragan, Feenstra, Boettger, and Beall.

A bill for an act relating to renewable fuels, by modifying the rate of the E-15 plus gasoline promotion tax credit and extending provisions for a biodiesel production refund, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See SF 2344.)

Mar. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 521.

S.F. 2334

By Zaun.

A bill for an act exempting from the individual income tax the wages of individuals who provide services to disabled individuals and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Mar. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 535.
- Mar. 12 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Chapman. S.J. 542.

S.F. 2335

By Zaun.

A bill for an act providing a new business tax credit available against the corporate income tax, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Mar. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 535.
- Mar. 12 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Schneider. S.J. 542.

By Feenstra, Anderson, Bertrand, Schneider, Chelgren, Boettger, Chapman, Greiner, Smith, Guth, Johnson, Segebart, Zaun, Garrett, Breitbach, Kapucian, Zumbach, Behn, Dix, Whitver, Rozenboom, and Sinclair.

A bill for an act relating to the sales tax exemption for the purchase of certain items used in certain manufacturing, research and development, data processing or storage, or recycling activities.

- Mar. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 535.
- Mar. 12 14 Subcommittee: Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 542.

S.F. 2337

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the child and dependent care credit available against the individual income tax, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3181.) Effective 1-1-15.

- Mar. 12 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 542.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet. Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 573.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message, S.J. 576.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 506.
- Mar. 18 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 506.
- Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee: Stanerson, Hagenow, and Prichard. H.J. 567.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 766.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment H-8296 filed, adopted. H.J. 779.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 779.
- Apr. 23 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 785.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5175. S.J. 830.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5181 filed, adopted. S.J. 854.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate concurred with S-5175, as amended. S.J. 854.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 854.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 855.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 807.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate amendment H-8311 filed. H.J. 813.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8311. H.J. 813.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 92, nays none. H.J. 814.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 863.
- May 02 14 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 928.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

S.F. 2338

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act concerning the excise tax on compressed natural gas and liquefied natural gas used as special fuel. (Formerly SF 2101 and SF 2308.) Effective 7-1-14.

Mar. 12 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 542.

- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 592.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 594.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 509.
- Mar. 18 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 509.
- Mar. 18 14 Substituted for HF 2441. H.J. 529.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 529.
- Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and
 - sent to Governor. S.J. 633.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 651.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the redevelopment tax credits program by the economic development authority and including applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3050 and SF 2256.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 17 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 584.
- Mar. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5096 filed, adopted. S.J. 643.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 643.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 587.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 605.
- Apr. 01 14 Substituted for HF 2455. H.J. 625.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, aves 97, navs 2. H.J. 626.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 628.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 696.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 769.

S.F. 2340

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to the solar energy system tax credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3201.) Effective 5-30-14.

- Mar. 17 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 584.
- Mar. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5102 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5104 filed, adopted. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, aves 46, navs none. S.J. 662.
- Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 607.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 607.

- Apr. 06 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 09 14 Rereferred to Ways & Means. H.J. 694.
- Apr. 14 14 Subcommittee: Forristall, Isenhart, and Landon. H.J. 721.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 766.
- Apr. 24 14 Amendment H-8306 filed. H.J. 797.
- Apr. 24 14 Amendment H-8306 adopted. H.J. 798.
- Apr. 24 14 Passed House, aves 90, navs 4. H.J. 798.
- Apr. 25 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 818.
- Apr. 24 14 Immediate message. H.J. 799.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5179. S.J. 853.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5179. S.J. 853.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 855.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 25 14 House receded. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 88, nays 4. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 863.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the rebate of sales tax imposed and collected at an automobile racetrack facility and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3162.) Effective 4-2-14.

- Mar. 17 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 584.
- Mar. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 586.
- Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 24 14 Passed Senate, aves 36, navs 9. S.J. 624.
- Mar. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 569.
- Mar. 26 14 Substituted for HF 2451, H.J. 595.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed House, aves 82, navs 14. H.J. 596.
- Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 653.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 02 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 714.

S.F. 2342

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations to certain state departments, agencies, funds, and certain other entities, providing for regulatory authority, and other properly related matters, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3210.) Various effective dates; see sections 24 and 27 of bill.

Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 631.

S.F. 2342 — continued

- Mar. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 631.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5122 filed. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 14 Deferred. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5125 to S-5122 filed, lost. S.J. 709.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5122A adopted. S.J. 710.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5122B adopted. S.J. 711.
- Apr. 02 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 21. S.J. 711.
- Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. S.J. 713.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 658.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 658.
- Apr. 08 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 691.
- Apr. 08 14 Committee amendment H-8228 filed. H.J. 692.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendments H–8257, H–8258, H–8259, H–8260, H–8261, H–8262, H–8263, and H–8264 filed. H.J. 721.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8276 to amendment H-8228 filed, adopted. H.J. 734.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8258 to amendment H-8228 out of order. H.J. 734.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H–8257 to amendment H–8228 withdrawn. H.J. 734.
- Apr. 15 14 Committee amendment H-8228 adopted as amended. H.J. 734.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8259 lost. H.J. 735.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H–8260, ruled not germane. H.J. 735.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H-8261, ruled not germane. H.J. 735.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H-8262, ruled not germane. H.J. 735.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8262. H.J. 735.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules failed, H.J. 736.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8264 adopted. H.J. 737.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8263 lost. H.J. 738.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 45. H.J. 738.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. H.J. 740.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5156. S.J. 788.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5168 filed, adopted. S.J. 814.
- Apr. 21 14 Senate concurred with S-5156, as amended. S.J. 814.
- Apr. 21 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 814.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. S.J. 815.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 21 14 Senate amendment H-8288 filed. H.J. 773.
- Apr. 24 14 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-8288, H.J. 795.
- Apr. 24 14 Immediate message. H.J. 799.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 852.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate insisted. S.J. 855.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 855.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 25 14 House conference committee appointed: Watts, Pettengill, Landon, Kelley, and Hunter. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate conference committee appointed: Mathis, Gronstal, McCoy, Whitver, and Boettger. S.J. 862.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 863.
- May 01 14 Conference committee report filed, adopted. S.J. 905.

- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 21. S.J. 905.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 906.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 872.
- May 01 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 872.
- May 01 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 873.
- May 01 14 Passed House, ayes 56, nays 42. H.J. 873.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 874.
- May 01 14 Message from House. S.J. 907.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to qualification requirements for the renewable energy tax credit. (Formerly SF 2032.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 631.
- Mar. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 632.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5098 filed. S.J. 651.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5098 adopted. S.J. 661.
- Mar. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 661.
- Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 663.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 607.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. H.J. 608.
- Apr. 02 14 Rereferred to Ways & Means. H.J. 659.
- Apr. 14 14 Subcommittee: Landon, Forristall, and Kelley. H.J. 721.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 767.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 91, nays 4. H.J. 780.
- Apr. 23 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message, H.J. 785.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from House. S.J. 830.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

S.F. 2344

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to renewable fuels, by providing for biobutanol and biobutanol blended gasoline, modifying the rate of the E-15 plus gasoline promotion tax credit and extending provisions for a biodiesel production refund, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SF 2333.) Various effective dates; see section 16 of bill.

- Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 631.
- Mar. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 632.
- Mar. 27 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Mar. 27 14 Deferred, S.J. 661.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment S-5108 filed. S.J. 675.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5108 adopted. S.J. 677.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 677.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 679.

- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 613.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 646.
- Apr. 10 14 Subcommittee: Moore, Riding, and Vander Linden. H.J. 712.
- Apr. 09 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 767.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment H-8300 filed, adopted. H.J. 787.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, aves 96, nays 2. H.J. 787.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 791.
- Apr. 24 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5178. S.J. 843.
- Apr. 24 14 Senate concurred with S-5178. S.J. 847.
- Apr. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 847.
- Apr. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 848.
- Apr. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 794.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 21 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Dotzler.

A bill for an act concerning the apportionment of certain gross receipts of a broadcaster for purposes of Iowa income tax, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Mar. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 635.
- Mar. 25 14 Subcommittee: Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 636.

S.F. 2346

By Bolkcom.

A bill for an act relating to the use of triclosan in certain products and providing civil penalties.

- Mar. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 673.
- Apr. 01 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 693.

S.F. 2347

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the funding of, the operation of, and appropriation of moneys to the college student aid commission, the department for the blind, the department of education, and the state board of regents, and providing for related matters. (Formerly SSB 3213.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Apr. 01 14 Read first time, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 693.
- Apr. 01 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 693.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5126 filed. S.J. 722.
- Apr. 07 14 Deferred S.J. 722.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5128 filed, lost. S.J. 725.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5130 to S-5126 filed. S.J. 725.
- Apr. 07 14 Point of order raised on S-5130, ruled out of order. S.J. 725.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5126 adopted. S.J. 726.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5129 filed. S.J. 726.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5127 filed, lost. S.J. 726.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5133 to S-5129 filed, adopted. S.J. 727.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5129 lost as amended, S.J. 727.
- Apr. 07 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 22. S.J. 728.

- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. S.J. 729.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 682.
- Apr. 08 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 683.
- Apr. 10 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 10 14 Committee amendment H-8248 filed. H.J. 716.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8272 to amendment H-8248 filed. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H–8272, ruled not germane. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8272. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 742.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H–8279 to amendment H–8248 filed. H.J. 742.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H–8279, ruled not germane. H.J.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8279. H.J. 742.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 743.
- Apr. 15 14 Committee amendment H-8248 adopted. H.J. 744.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8275 filed, lost. H.J. 744.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8273 filed. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8278 to amendment H-8273 filed, adopted. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H–8273, ruled not germane. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H–8273 as amended. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8274 filed. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order raised on amendment H–8274, ruled not germane. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8274. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules failed, H.J. 747.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8280 filed. H.J. 747.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8280 lost. H.J. 748.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 45. H.J. 748.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. H.J. 749.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5157. S.J. 789.
- Apr. 16 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5157. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. S.J. 791.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 16 14 House insisted, H.J. 760.
- Apr. 16 14 House conference committee appointed: Dolecheck, R. Taylor, Highfill, Winckler, and Steckman. H.J. 760.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 763.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House, S.J. 792.
- Apr. 16 14 Senate conference committee appointed: Schoenjahn, Horn, Quirmbach, Sinclair, and Boettger. S.J. 793.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. S.J. 793.
- Apr. 17 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 765.
- Apr. 23 14 Conference committee report filed, adopted. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed Senate, ayes 28, nays 21. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 786.
- Apr. 23 14 Conference committee report filed, adopted. H.J. 788.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 90, nays 8. H.J. 789.

- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 791.
- Apr. 24 14 Message from House. S.J. 843.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the approval and imposition of local option taxes. (Formerly SF 2331.)

- Apr. 03 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 717.
- Apr. 03 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment S-5141 filed. S.J. 746.
- Apr. 09 14 Amendment S-5141 adopted. S.J. 749.
- Apr. 09 14 Amendment S-5143 filed, adopted. S.J. 749.
- Apr. 09 14 Passed Senate, ayes 34, nays 16. S.J. 749.
- Apr. 09 14 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill, withdrawn. S.J. 752.
- Apr. 09 14 Immediate message. S.J. 752.
- Apr. 10 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 696.
- Apr. 10 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 697.
- Apr. 24 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Gaskill, and Sands. H.J. 800.

S.F. 2349

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations to state departments and agencies from the rebuild Iowa infrastructure fund, the technology reinvestment fund, and the revenue bonds capitals II fund, and providing for related matters, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3215.) Item vetoed. Various effective dates; see section 14 of bill.

- Apr. 03 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 717.
- Apr. 03 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5134 filed. S.J. 734.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment S-5138 filed, adopted. S.J. 742.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment S-5134 adopted. S.J. 743.
- Apr. 08 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 743.
- Apr. 08 14 Immediate message. S.J. 744.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 690.
- Apr. 08 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 691.
- Apr. 10 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 10 14 Committee amendment H-8250 filed. H.J. 716.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendments H-8265, H-8266, H-8267, and H-8268 filed, H.J. 722.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8270 to amendment H-8250 filed. H.J. 725.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8270 to amendment H-8250 lost. H.J. 726.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendments H–8268 and H–8267 to amendment H–8250 lost. H.J. 727.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8265 to amendment H-8250 adopted. H.J. 727.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8269 to amendment H-8250 filed. H.J. 727.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8269 to amendment H-8250 adopted. H.J. 728.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8266 to amendment H-8250 lost. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 15 14 Point of order on raised amendment H–8250, ruled not germane. H.J. 729.

- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H–8250 as amended. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 15 14 Motion to suspend rules prevailed. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 15 14 Committee amendment H-8250 adopted as amended. H.J. 730.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 45. H.J. 730.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. H.J. 732.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5153. S.J. 779.
- Apr. 16 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5153. S.J. 791.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. S.J. 791.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 16 14 House insisted, H.J. 760.
- Apr. 16 14 House conference committee appointed: Huseman, Maxwell, Landon, Cohoon, and Dunkel. H.J. 760.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 763.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 16 14 Senate conference committee appointed: McCoy, Beall, Bowman, Kapucian, and Anderson. S.J. 793.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. S.J. 793.
- Apr. 17 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 765.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report filed, adopted. S.J. 888.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 22. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 851.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 851.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 852.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 1. H.J. 852.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 853.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House. S.J. 890.
- May 02 14 Secretary's report on correction in enrollment. S.J. 928.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Item vetoed, signed by Governor. S.J. 931.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to payment of wages. (Formerly SSB 3214.)

- Apr. 09 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 753.
- Apr. 09 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 754.
- Apr. 15 14 Deferred. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 779.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. S.J. 779.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 16 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 24 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 800.

S.F. 2351

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the state preschool program for four-year-old children by establishing a preschool expansion incentive, authorizing state aid for the incentive, and addressing program costs. (Formerly SSB 3155 and SF 2268.)

Apr. 09 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 753.

- Apr. 09 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 753.
- Apr. 10 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendment S-5149 filed. S.J. 767.
- Apr. 14 14 Point of order raised on S-5149, ruled in order. S.J. 767.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendment S-5149 lost. S.J. 767.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendment S-5150 filed, adopted. S.J. 767.
- Apr. 14 14 Passed Senate, aves 28, navs 22, S.J. 768.
- Apr. 14 14 Immediate message. S.J. 768.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 15 14 Read first time, referred to Education. H.J. 724.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the additional homestead credit for certain disabled veterans and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3219.) Effective 5-26-14.

- Apr. 10 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 762.
- Apr. 10 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 762.
- Apr. 14 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 15 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 17 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Kearns, and Landon. H.J. 766.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 767.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 826.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 827.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from House. S.J. 875.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 26 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

S.F. 2353

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the jobs training and apprenticeship programs and making appropriations. (Formerly SSB 3052 and SF 2317.)

- Apr. 15 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar, S.J. 785.
- Apr. 15 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 785.
- Apr. 16 14 Amendments S-5158, S-5160, and S-5161 filed. S.J. 796.
- Apr. 16 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5161 lost. S.J. 799.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5158 withdrawn, S.J. 799.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5160 adopted. S.J. 800.
- Apr. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 20. S.J. 800.
- Apr. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 808.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 770.
- Apr. 21 14 Read first time, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 770.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of certain economic development programs by the economic development authority and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3121 and SF 2180; see SF 2359.)

- Apr. 16 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 794.
- Apr. 16 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 795.
- Apr. 17 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 798.
- Apr. 21 14 Subcommittee: Dotzler, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 819.

S.F. 2355

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of transportation, establishing a fee, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3220.) Various effective dates; see section 25 of bill.

- Apr. 17 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 805.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 805.
- Apr. 21 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5167 filed, adopted. S.J. 815.
- Apr. 21 14 Passed Senate, ayes 42, nays 6. S.J. 816.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. S.J. 816.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 23 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 778.
- Apr. 23 14 Fiscal note. House clip sheet.
- Apr. 24 14 Subcommittee: Moore, Byrnes, and Riding. H.J. 800.
- Apr. 25 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 819.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment H-8314 filed. H.J. 820.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendment H-8321 filed. H.J. 831.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendment H-8321 lost. H.J. 841.
- Apr. 29 14 Speaker ruled amendment H-8314 not germane. H.J. 841.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 841.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. H.J. 842.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from House. S.J. 883.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

S.F. 2356

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act exempting from the state sales tax the purchase price of tangible personal property sold and services furnished to a nonprofit food bank. (Formerly SF 2323.)

- Apr. 17 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 805.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 21 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 832.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 23 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 791.
- Apr. 24 14 Subcommittee: Windschitl, Kelley, and Sands. H.J. 800.

By Gronstal.

A bill for an act expanding the criminal offense of and related penalties for sexual exploitation to include persons issued a school coaching authorization.

- Apr. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 23 14 Subcommittee: Hogg, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 841.

S.F. 2358

By Government Oversight.

A bill for an act concerning government accountability and employment practices, making penalties and remedies applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3221.)

- Apr. 23 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 23 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 841.
- Apr. 24 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5180 filed, lost. S.J. 859.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5183 filed, lost. S.J. 860.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5182 filed, lost. S.J. 860.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5184 filed, lost. S.J. 861.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 862.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 862.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Government Oversight. H.J. 817.

S.F. 2359

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of certain economic development programs by the economic development authority and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3121, SF 2180, and SF 2354.) Various effective dates; see bill.

- Apr. 23 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 23 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 841.
- Apr. 24 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 857.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 857.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 817.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendment H-8319 filed. H.J. 831.
- Apr. 30 14 Substituted for HF 2445. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8319 withdrawn. H.J. 849.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 849.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 850.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House. S.J. 887.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor, S.J. 930.

S.F. 2360

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act creating the medical cannabidiol Act and providing penalties. (Formerly SSB 3222.) Effective 7-1-14.

- Apr. 23 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 23 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 842.
- Apr. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 36, nays 12. S.J. 845.
- Apr. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 846.
- Apr. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 794.
- Apr. 25 14 Read first time, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 802.
- Apr. 25 14 Subcommittee: Klein, Kressig, and Shaw. H.J. 819.
- Apr. 29 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage, H.J. 844.
- Apr. 29 14 Committee amendment H-8333 filed. H.J. 845.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendments H–8334, H–8335, H–8336, H–8337, H–8338, H–8339, H–8340, H–8341, H–8342, H–8343, H–8344, H–8345, H–8346, H–8347, and H–8348 filed. H.J. 845.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8375 to amendment H-8333 filed, with drawn. H.J. 877.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8388 to amendment H-8333 filed, adopted. H.J. 878.
- Apr. 30 14 Committee amendment H-8333 adopted as amended. H.J. 878.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H–8334, H–8335, H–8336, H–8337, H–8338, H–8339, H–8340, H–8341, H–8342, H–8343, H–8344, H–8345, H–8346, H–8347, and H–8348 out of order. H.J. 878.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H–8350, H–8351, H–8352, H–8353, H–8354, and H–8355 to amendment H–8345 filed, out of order. H.J. 878.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H–8356, H–8357, H–8358, and H–8359 to amendment H–8345 filed, out of order. H.J. 879.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8360 and H-8361 filed, out of order. H.J. 879.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 77, nays 20. H.J. 879.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 880.
- May 01 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5208. S.J. 912.
- May 01 14 Senate concurred with S-5208. S.J. 913.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 38, nays 8. S.J. 913.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 914.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 890.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing for the regulation of commercial establishments keeping nonagricultural animals, providing for fees and appropriations, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly SF 2166 and SF 2254.)

- Apr. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 849.
- Apr. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 850.

S.F. 2362

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to pari-mutuel racetracks, including by providing for live dog racing at pari-mutuel dog racetracks, providing for alternative licensure for dog racetracks, and establishing fees, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3223.) Various effective dates; see section 13 of bill.

- Apr. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 24 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 850.

- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5186 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 866.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5189 filed, adopted. S.J. 867.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5185 filed. S.J. 867.
- Apr. 25 14 Point of order raised on S-5185, ruled out of order. S.J. 867.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. Senate clip sheet.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 2. S.J. 867.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 868.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 817.
- Apr. 25 14 Read first time, passed on file. H.J. 817.
- Apr. 28 14 Substituted for HF 2469. H.J. 829.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed House, ayes 79, nays 16, H.J. 830.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 831.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from House. S.J. 877.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor, S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 930.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to state and local finances by making transfers and appropriations, providing for properly related matters, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly SSB 3224.) Vetoed 5-30-14.

- Apr. 30 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. S.J. 893.
- Apr. 30 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 893.
- Apr. 30 14 Deferred. S.J. 893.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment S-5195 filed, adopted. S.J. 896.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 896.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 862.
- Apr. 30 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 862.
- Apr. 30 14 Committee report, recommending passage, H.J. 863.
- Apr. 30 14 Unanimous consent for immediate consideration. H.J. 863.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8382 filed, lost. H.J. 864.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8381 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8383 filed. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 30 14 Point of order raised on amendment H-8383, ruled not germane. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 30 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8383. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 30 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 866.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8384 filed, H.J. 866.
- Apr. 30 14 Point of order raised on amendment H-8384, withdrawn. H.J. 866.
- Apr. 30 14 Deferred, retained on calendar. H.J. 866.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8386 filed. H.J. 883.
- Apr. 30 14 Point of order raised on amendment H-8386, ruled not germane. H.J. 883.
- Apr. 30 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8386. H.J. 883.
- Apr. 30 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 884.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8384 withdrawn. H.J. 884.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 884.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 885.
- May 01 14 Message from House. S.J. 912.

- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor. S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Vetoed by Governor. S.J. 933.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to state regulatory matters by exempting from sales tax the furnishing of certain environmental testing services, modifying the registration and regulation of motorsports recreational vehicles, recreational vehicle operators, and recreational vehicle cargo, and including fees, penalties, and effective date provisions. (Formerly SSB 3225.) Various effective dates; see section 3 of bill.

- May 01 14 Introduced, placed on Ways & Means calendar. S.J. 907.
- May 01 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 907.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 908.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 908.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 874.
- May 01 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 875.
- May 01 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 876.
- May 01 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 2. H.J. 876.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 877.
- May 01 14 Message from House. S.J. 910.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by President and Speaker, and sent to Governor, S.J. 929.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. S.J. 931.

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS STATUS AND BILL HISTORY

S.C.R. 1

By Zaun, Johnson, Chelgren, and Whitver.

A concurrent resolution urging the members of the Congress of the United States to propose a balanced budget amendment to the Constitution of the United States for submission to the states for ratification.

- Jan. 30 13 Resolution filed, referred to State Government. S.J. 157.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee: Sodders, Petersen, and Sorenson. S.J. 180.

S.C.R. 2

By Zaun, Sorenson, Bertrand, Anderson, Johnson, Feenstra, Boettger, Kapucian, Guth, Chapman, Segebart, and Whitver.

A concurrent resolution claiming state sovereignty under the Tenth Amendment to the Constitution of the United States over certain mandates imposed on the states by the federal government.

- Feb. 05 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 194.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.C.R. 3

By Ethics.

A concurrent resolution relating to the joint rules governing lobbyists of the Senate and House of Representatives for the Eighty-fifth General Assembly. (Formerly SSB 1061.)

Feb. 06 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 215.

- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 219.
- Feb. 20 13 HCR 4 substituted, S.J. 296.
- Feb. 20 13 Withdrawn, S.J. 297.

S.C.R. 4

By Rules & Administration.

A concurrent resolution relating to the compensation of chaplains, officers, and employees of the eighty-fifth general assembly.

- Feb. 11 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 234.
- Feb. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 240.
- Feb. 14 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 270.
- Feb. 14 13 Immediate message. S.J. 272.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 288.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Administration & Rules. H.J. 290.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Committee of the whole. H.J. 414.
- Mar. 06 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 433.
- Mar. 11 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House, S.J. 480.

S.C.R. 5

By Beall, Zumbach, Hart, Houser, Sodders, Boettger, Courtney, Breitbach, Dearden, Segebart, Horn, Johnson, Taylor, Kapucian, Brase, Greiner, Bowman, Anderson, Wilhelm, Ernst, Petersen, Bertrand, Seng, Dix, Dotzler, Rozenboom, Dvorsky, Sinclair, Quirmbach, Chapman, Ragan, Whitver, Mathis, Feenstra, Schoenjahn, Bolkcom, Danielson, Hatch, McCoy, Jochum, Gronstal, Black, and Hogg.

A concurrent resolution urging the United States government to renew its commitment to this nation's energy security.

- Mar. 21 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 621.
- Mar. 25 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 648.
- Apr. 08 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 777.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 844.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 846.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 16 13 Read first time, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 860.

S.C.R. 6

By Rules & Administration.

A concurrent resolution to provide for adjournment sine die.

- May 22 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 1053.
- May 23 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 1054.
- May 23 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 1054.
- May 23 13 Motion to reconsider vote. S.J. 1057.
- May 23 13 Motion to reconsider vote withdrawn. S.J. 1058.
- May 23 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1058.
- May 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1101.
- May 23 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 1109.
- May 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1110.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1062.

S.C.R. 101

By Rules & Administration.

A concurrent resolution amending the joint rules of the Senate and House of Representatives relating to session timetable changes.

- Jan. 13 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 9.
- Jan. 13 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 9.
- Jan. 13 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 10.
- Jan. 13 14 Immediate message. S.J. 10.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 44.
- Jan. 14 14 Substituted for HCR 104. H.J. 51.
- Jan. 14 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 52.
- Jan. 14 14 Immediate message, H.J. 52.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from House. S.J. 46.

S.C.R. 102

By McCoy, Anderson, Jochum, Dotzler, Seng, Gronstal, Courtney, Taylor, Petersen, Hart, Bolkcom, Ragan, Mathis, Brase, Beall, Schoenjahn, Quirmbach, Black, Horn, Hatch, Dearden, Chapman, Dix, Behn, Bertrand, Bowman, Breitbach, Chelgren, Danielson, Dvorsky, Ernst, Feenstra, Garrett, Greiner, Guth, Hogg, Johnson, Kapucian, Rozenboom, Schneider, Segebart, Sinclair, Smith, Sodders, Whitver, Wilhelm, Zaun, and Zumbach.

A concurrent resolution urging the Federal Emergency Management Agency to reverse its unilateral decision to place new and unachievable conditions on the eligibility of the Department of Homeland Security and Emergency Management, rural electric cooperatives, and municipal utilities to receive storm recovery funding in the event of a presidential major disaster declaration.

Jan. 13 14 Resolution filed, referred to Commerce. S.J. 40.

Jan. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 43.

Jan. 14 14 HCR 105 substituted. S.J. 57.

Jan. 14 14 Withdrawn. S.J. 58.

SENATE RESOLUTIONS STATUS AND BILL HISTORY

S.R. 1

By Hatch and Bolkcom.

A resolution regarding the federal budget.

- Feb. 05 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 195.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.R. 2

By Zaun, Chelgren, Smith, Bertrand, Sorenson, Johnson, Anderson, Feenstra, Kapucian, Boettger, Guth, Chapman, Segebart, and Whitver.

A resolution supporting a free, independent, and secure Israel.

- Feb. 05 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 195.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.R. 3

By Ethics.

A resolution relating to the Senate Code of Ethics governing the conduct of members of the Senate in relation to their senatorial duties during the Eighty-fifth General Assembly. (Formerly SSB 1062.)

- Feb. 06 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 215.
- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 219.
- Feb. 20 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 296.

S.R. 4

By Beall and Kapucian.

A resolution congratulating the Republic of China (Taiwan) on its inclusion in the United States Visa Waiver Program; supporting Taiwan's efforts to secure entry into the Trans-Pacific Partnership; and reaffirming support for Taiwan's participation in the International Civil Aviation Organization, and for strengthening sister-state ties between Iowa and Taiwan.

- Feb. 06 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 215.
- Feb. 06 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 221.
- Feb. 07 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 223.

S.R. 5

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution relating to permanent rules of the senate for the eighty-fifth general assembly.

- Feb. 11 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 234.
- Feb. 11 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 240.
- Feb. 14 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 271.

S.R. 6

By Whitver and Feenstra.

A resolution requesting the legislative council to establish an interim study committee to study elimination of the income tax in Iowa.

Feb. 12 13 Resolution filed, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 244.

S.R. 7

By Black.

A resolution to commemorate the service and sacrifice of Iowans at the Battle of Wilson's Creek.

Feb. 14 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 274.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.R. 8

By Danielson.

A resolution encouraging the United States Department of Defense to include the names of the fallen sailors of the destroyer USS Frank E. Evans (DD-754) on the Vietnam Veterans Memorial.

Feb. 18 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 282.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 376.

S.R. 9

By Hart, Quirmbach, and Whitver.

A resolution recognizing March 2013 as Iowa Women's History Month.

Mar. 13 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 546.

Mar. 13 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 548.

Mar. 14 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 551.

S.R. 10

By Johnson and Hart.

A resolution honoring the life and work of Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI.

Mar. 18 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 579.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 595.

S.R. 11

By Bowman, Zaun, Sodders, Hart, Wilhelm, Hogg, Horn, Dearden, Brase, Seng, Hatch, Ragan, Dvorsky, Beall, Dotzler, Dix, Chelgren, Segebart, Feenstra, Whitver, Ernst, Zumbach, Breitbach, Houser, Behn, Boettger, Kapucian, Guth, Rozenboom, Smith, Sinclair, Bolkcom, McCoy, Schoenjahn, Mathis, Taylor, Black, Petersen, Danielson, Jochum, Schneider, Chapman, Johnson, Quirmbach, Sorenson, Bertrand, Anderson, Greiner, Courtney, and Gronstal.

A resolution opposing the decision of the International Olympic Committee to end wrestling as an Olympic event.

Mar. 19 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 594.

Mar. 19 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 596.

Mar. 21 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 617.

S.R. 12

By Johnson and Hart.

A resolution to honor and commemorate the election of Pope Francis.

Mar. 19 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 594.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee: Gronstal, Dix, and Jochum. S.J. 595.

S.R. 13

By Gronstal.

A resolution conferring authority upon the senate committee on government oversight to conduct an investigation of specified issues relating to the Iowa veterans home.

May 22 13 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 1058.

S.R. 101

By Ragan, Anderson, Beall, Behn, Bertrand, Black, Boettger, Bolkcom, Bowman, Brase, Breitbach, Chapman, Chelgren, Courtney, Danielson, Dearden, Dix, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Ernst, Feenstra, Garrett, Greiner, Gronstal, Guth, Hart, Hatch, Hogg, Horn, Houser, Jochum, Johnson, Kapucian, Mathis, McCoy, Petersen, Quirmbach, Rozenboom, Schneider, Schoenjahn, Segebart, Seng, Sinclair, Smith, Sodders, Taylor, Whitver, Wilhelm, Zaun, and Zumbach.

A resolution urging the United States government to renew its commitment to farmers, lower fuel prices, and the environment by supporting a robust and sustainable renewable fuel standard.

- Jan. 15 14 Resolution filed, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 74.
- Jan. 15 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 77.
- Jan. 16 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 78.

S.R. 102

By Beall and Kapucian.

A resolution honoring the over 200 years of peace, prosperity, and kinship between the peoples of Canada and the United States, and recognizing February 4, 2014, as Canada Day at the Iowa Capitol.

- Jan. 27 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 132.
- Feb. 03 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 172.
- Feb. 04 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 177.

S.R. 103

By Beall, Dotzler, Ragan, Hogg, Hart, Dvorsky, Danielson, Bowman, Mathis, Schoenjahn, Quirmbach, McCoy, Brase, Black, Seng, Sodders, Jochum, Gronstal, Courtney, Dearden, Horn, Taylor, Wilhelm, Hatch, Bolkcom, Anderson, Bertrand, Feenstra, Kapucian, Zumbach, Breitbach, Whitver, Smith, Sinclair, Garrett, Ernst, Boettger, Rozenboom, Segebart, Johnson, and Petersen.

A resolution in support of extending the federal production tax credit for wind energy.

- Jan. 28 14 Resolution filed, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 143.
- Jan. 30 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 164.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 198.

S.R. 104

By Dearden.

A resolution congratulating the Grand View University Vikings football team on winning the National Association of Intercollegiate Athletics National Championship.

- Feb. 04 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 182.
- Mar. 10 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 524.
- Mar. 11 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 526.

S.R. 105

By McCov.

A resolution requesting the legislative council to establish a legislative interim committee on indigent defense for the 2014 legislative interim.

Feb. 06 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 211.

S.R. 106

By Beall, Bolkcom, Anderson, Dvorsky, Dotzler, Bowman, Petersen, Taylor, Courtney, Gronstal, Bertrand, Behn, Breitbach, Sinclair, Johnson, Schneider,

Segebart, Greiner, Feenstra, Rozenboom, Garrett, Houser, Zumbach, Whitver, Smith, Zaun, Mathis, Schoenjahn, Ragan, and Brase.

A resolution recognizing February 28, 2014, as Rare Disease Day in Iowa.

Feb. 13 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 252.

Feb. 26 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 406.

Feb. 27 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 413.

S.R. 107

By Johnson, Kapucian, Guth, Greiner, Chapman, Boettger, Whitver, Ernst, Dix, Sinclair, Breitbach, Zumbach, Zaun, Garrett, Feenstra, Segebart, Behn, Bertrand, Anderson, Schneider, Smith, Seng, Danielson, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Hogg, Hart, Bolkcom, Ragan, Brase, Hatch, Beall, Quirmbach, Schoenjahn, Black, Petersen, Jochum, Gronstal, Sodders, Dearden, Horn, Courtney, Wilhelm, Bowman, and McCoy.

A resolution celebrating the 100th anniversary of the signing of the Smith-Lever Act, the founding legislation of the nationwide Cooperative Extension System.

Feb. 17 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 270.

Mar. 25 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 636.

Mar. 27 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 652.

S.R. 108

By Johnson.

A resolution celebrating the installation of a statue of Norman Borlaug in our nation's Capitol and recognizing March 25, 2014, as National Agriculture Day in the United States.

Feb. 25 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 393.

S.R. 109

By Jochum, Black, and Wilhelm.

A resolution reaffirming Iowa's commitment to its relationship with Taiwan and supporting Taiwan's efforts to participate in the international community.

Mar. 05 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 470.

Mar. 18 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 608.

Mar. 20 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 617.

S.R. 110

By Quirmbach, Hart, and Whitver.

A resolution recognizing March 2014 as Iowa Women's History Month.

Mar. 06 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 495.

Mar. 10 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 524.

Mar. 13 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 548.

S.R. 111

By Quirmbach.

A resolution honoring the sesquicentennial anniversary of the city of Ames.

Mar. 10 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 512.

Mar. 10 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 524.

Mar. 11 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 527.

S.R. 112

By Bolkcom, Schneider, McCoy, Breitbach, Zaun, Courtney, Rozenboom, Hatch, Sinclair, and Dotzler.

A resolution requesting the legislative council to establish a legislative interim study committee to study the feasibility of establishing a medical use of cannabis program in this state

Mar. 19 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 613.

S.R. 113

By Quirmbach.

A resolution honoring the Iowa State University men's basketball team.

Apr. 14 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 764.

Apr. 14 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 764.

Apr. 14 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 765.

S.R. 114

By Danielson, Anderson, Beall, Behn, Bertrand, Black, Boettger, Bolkcom, Bowman, Brase, Breitbach, Chapman, Chelgren, Courtney, Dearden, Dix, Dotzler, Dvorsky, Ernst, Feenstra, Garrett, Greiner, Gronstal, Guth, Hart, Hatch, Hogg, Horn, Houser, Jochum, Johnson, Kapucian, Mathis, McCoy, Petersen, Quirmbach, Ragan, Rozenboom, Schneider, Schoenjahn, Segebart, Seng, Sinclair, Smith, Sodders, Taylor, Whitver, Wilhelm, Zaun, and Zumbach.

A resolution honoring amateur golfer Mike McCoy.

Apr. 16 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 794.

Apr. 16 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 795.

Apr. 17 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 797.

S.R. 115

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution honoring Senator Dennis H. Black for over three decades of service in the Iowa General Assembly.

Apr. 22 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 824.

Apr. 23 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 828.

S.R. 116

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution honoring the public service of Senator Hubert Houser.

Apr. 22 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 824.

Apr. 23 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 829.

S.R. 117

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution honoring Senator Nancy J. Boettger for her years of service to the people of Iowa.

Apr. 22 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 824.

Apr. 24 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 844.

S.R. 118

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution honoring Senator Sandra H. Greiner for her years of service in the General Assembly.

Apr. 22 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 824.

Apr. 24 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 846.

S.R. 119

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution honoring Senator Jack Hatch for more than four decades of public service.

Apr. 22 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 824.

Apr. 23 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 831.

S.R. 120

By Rules & Administration.

A resolution honoring John Pollak for his dedicated service to the Legislative Services Agency and the Iowa General Assembly.

Apr. 30 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. S.J. 886.

Apr. 30 14 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 918.

Apr. 30 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 887.

S.R. 121

By Gronstal.

A resolution conferring authority upon the standing Committee on Government Oversight to conduct an investigation of specified issues relating to the Iowa Department of Administrative Services and the Iowa Department of Workforce Development.

May 01 14 Resolution filed, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 917.

May 01 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 918.

May 02 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 922.

HISTORY OF HOUSE BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS

HOUSE-SENATE COMPANION BILLS

(This report lists bills in their original forms; subsequent amendments may have changed the companion/similar status.)

Bill	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HJR 2		SJR 8
HJR 7	SJR 4	
HJR 9		SJR 2. HJR 2002
HJR 11	SJR 5	
HJR 13		HJR 7. SJR 4
HJR 2002		
HJR 2005	HJR 2007	
HJR 2007	HJR 2005	
HF 1	SF 86	SF 107
HF 3		
HF 4	HF 456	
HF 5	HF 481, HF 642	
HF 7	SF 99	
HF 8		HF 245
HF 9		
HF 10	SF 3	
HF 11	HF 268	
HF 12	HF 223	
HF 13		SF 97 HF 186
HF 14	SF 239	
HF 22		SF 79
HF 24	HF 236	DF 10
HF 29		HF 551, HF 2044, HF 2167, HF 2392
HF 37		
HF 38		
HF 39		SF 334, HF 2011, SF 2039, HF 2292
HF 43		
HF 45	SF 127, SF 2203	
HF 49	HF 152	
HF 52	SF 108	HF 2066 SF 2088
HF 53	21 100	· ·
HF 55	SF 149	
HF 56	HF 271	
HF 57	SF 255	SF 96 HF 2113 SF 2224
HF 60		HF 505 SF 2331 SF 2348
HF 63		
HF 65	HF 517	
HF 68	SF 10, SF 146, HF 155	
HF 71	SF 38	
HF 72	HF 158	
HF 75		SE 105 HE 536
HF 78	HF 354	51 100, 111 000
HF 82	HF 394	
HF 83	SF 71	SF 296
111 00	D1 11	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 84	HF 514	
HF 88		HF 608, HF 2050
HF 91		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
HF 92	SF 268	*
HF 93	SF 15	
HF 94		
HF 96		
HF 98		
HF 99	SF 259	HF 2061, SF 2160
HF 100	HF 198	•
HF 102	HF 197	
HF 104		HF 471
HF 105	SF 210	
HF 106	SF 130	
HF 109	HF 537	
HF 110		SF 106
HF 111		HF 598
HF 114	SF 34	
HF 115	SF 109	
HF 116	SF 36, SF 258	HF 2118
HF 120		
HF 121		SF 110
HF 122	SF 285	
HF 130		HF 361
HF 132	SF 188	
HF 137		SF 35, SF 198, HF 2122
HF 138		
HF 140	HF 472	HF 96
HF 144	HF 351	
HF 146	SF 2041	SF 2189
HF 152	HF 49	
HF 153	SF 240	
HF 155	SF 10, HF 68, SF 146	
${ m HF}~157$		SF 319
HF 158	HF 72	
HF 159		HF 2356
HF 162		HF 499, SF 2100
HF 164		SF 2179
HF 166	SF 150, SF 294, HF 486	
HF 169	SF 251	
HF 170	SF 254	
$\mathrm{HF}\ 174$	SF 312	
HF 177	SF 59	
HF 178	SF 81	
HF 179		SF 53
HF 180		SF 313
HF 183		SF 80
HF 184		HF 2331
HF 185	SF 153	
HF 186		HF 13, SF 97

Bill	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 191	SF 365, HF 487	
HF 192		. HF 193, HF 508, HF 622
HF 193		
HF 194		. SF 349, HF 526
HF 196	SF 91	
HF 197	HF 102	
HF 198	HF 100	
HF 199	SF 185	
HF 200		. HF 98
HF 211		. SF 230
HF 213	SF 187	
HF 214		. SF 2030
HF 216		. HF 2033
HF 221	SF 303	. SF 207
HF 222	SF 145	
HF 223	HF 12	
HF 224		. SF 2015, SF 2186
HF 225		. SF 144
HF 227		. HF 533
HF 228	SF 242, HF 645	
HF 232	SF 199	. SF 269
HF 234	HF 529	. SF 2146, SF 2310
HF 235	HF 574	
HF 236	HF 24	
HF 244	SF 157	
${ m HF}~245$		
HF 250		. HF 263, HF 507, HF 619
HF 252		. HF 599
HF 253		. HF 256, HF 500
HF 254	SF 236	
${ m HF}~255$. HF 2119, HF 2390
HF 256	HF 482	. HF 253, HF 500
${ m HF}~257$	SF 248, HF 2030, SF 2174, SF 2275	
${ m HF}~258$	SF 360	HF 565
HF 259		. HF 542
HF 263		
HF 266		HF 559
HF 267	SF 238	SF 434
HF 268	HF 11	
$\mathrm{HF}\ 271$	HF 56	
HF 272		HF 2339
HF 278	SF 184	
HF 280		
HF 282	SF 235	. SF 401, SF 2284
HF 285	SF 196	
HF 286	SF 177, SF 2118	
HF 289		. SF 387, HF 2411
HF 292	SF 163, HF 293, HF 329, SF 359	
HF 293	SF 163, HF 292, HF 329, SF 359	
HF 297	SF 113	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 299		SF 299, HF 484
HF 300	SF 300	
HF 305	SF 455	
HF 307	SF 289	
HF 309		HF 595
HF 314		HF 497
HF 317	SF 249, SF 362	
HF 320	SF 215, SF 363, SF 2086	
HF 324	SF 356	
HF 325		SF 403, HF 2151
HF 327	SF 216	SF 337
HF 329	SF 163, HF 292, HF 293, SF 359	
HF 332	SF 28, SF 204, HF 492	
HF 336		HF 633, SF 2043
HF 341	HF 515	,
HF 342	SF 201	
HF 347		SF 227, SF 346
HF 348		
HF 349	SF 278, HF 632, SF 453	
HF 351	HF 144	
HF 353	SF 181	
HF 354	HF 78	
HF 355	SF 331	
HF 358	SF 290	
HF 360		SF 183
HF 361		HF 130
HF 367		HF 37
HF 368		SF 2171
HF 376		HF 597, HF 640
HF 392	SF 202	
HF 393	SF 288	
HF 394	HF 82	
HF 397		SF 297
HF 401	HF 532	SF 2113
HF 404	SF 152, SF 282	
HF 409		HF 2003
HF 410	SF 276	
HF 413	HF 501	
m HF~415		HF 590
HF 417	SF 309	
HF 418		
HF 419		
HF 426		SF 2098
HF 428	SF 281, SF 381	
HF 431	SF 172	SF 340
HF 441	SF 330	III 40
HF 449		
HF 450		SF 16
HF 456	HF 4	CEL 0.40
HF 458		SF 246

HF 460	Bill	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 463 SF 194 HF 466 HF 625 HF 469 SF 398 HF 471 HF 104 HF 472 HF 140 HF 96 HF 473 HF 616, SF 433 SF 122, SF 205, HF 650 HF 478 HF 3 HF 3 HF 478 HF 3 HF 481 HF 3 HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 299, SF 299 HF 485 HF 482 HF 299, SF 299 SF 294 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 490 SF 143 HF 490 SF 143 HF 490 SF 143 HF 490 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 237 HF 496 SF 280 HF 498 SF 280 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 314 HF 498 HF 501 HF 162, SF 230, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 502 HF 63, HF 639 HF 63, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 501 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 503 HF 644 HF 192, HF 193 HF 515 <td< td=""><td>HF 460</td><td></td><td>. HF 2344</td></td<>	HF 460		. HF 2344
HF 466 HF 469 HF 479 HF 171 HF 104 HF 472 HF 140 HF 473 HF 616, SF 433 SF 122, SF 205, HF 650 HF 477 HF 477 HF 481 HF 5 HF 642 HF 482 HF 482 HF 482 HF 485 HF 486 HF 485 HF 486 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 480 HF 490 HF 491 SF 224 HF 494 HF 496 HF 497 HF 497 HF 497 HF 497 HF 498 HF 498 HF 498 HF 498 HF 499 HF 498 HF 499 HF 499 HF 500 HF 499 HF 500 HF 500 HF 499 HF 500 HF 500 HF 500 HF 413 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 504 HF 514 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 516 HF 655 HF 656 HF 657 HF 657 HF 517 HF 516 HF 517 HF 516 HF 517 HF 527 HF 525 HF 526 HF 623 HF 624 HF 527 HF 525 HF 526 HF 527 HF 526 HF 527 HF 527 HF 528 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 529 HF 521 HF 521 HF 523 HF 526 HF 527 HF 526 HF 527 HF 528 HF 527 HF 528 HF 529 HF 539 HF 539 HF 539 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 HF 557 HF 539 HF 558 HF 557 HF 539 HF 558 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 557 HF 558 HF 557 HF 558			
HF 469 HF 471 HF 104 HF 104 HF 472 HF 140 HF 96 HF 473 HF 616, SF 433 SF 122, SF 205, HF 650 HF 477 HF 478 HF 481 HF 5 HF 5 HF 642 HF 482 HF 484 HF 256 HF 485 HF 485 HF 486 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 HF 492 HF 492 HF 495 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 HF 497 HF 497 HF 498 HF 500 HF 498 HF 497 HF 498 HF 500 HF 497 HF 500 HF 413 HF 500 HF 413 HF 500 HF 413 HF 500 HF 500 HF 413 HF 500 HF 500 HF 500 HF 413 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 HF 505 HF 622 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 507 HF 508 HF 622 HF 509 HF 509 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 HF 510 HF 511 HF 512 HF 514 HF 515 HF 62 HF 644 HF 515 HF 515 HF 527 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 529 HF 527 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 529 HF 529 HF 533 HF 527 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 533 HF 527 HF 533 HF 527 HF 533 HF 533 HF 536 HF 537 HF 539 HF 539 HF 539 HF 559			
HF 471 HF 472 HF 140 HF 473 HF 616, SF 433 HF 677 SF 111 HF 478 HF 478 HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 256 HF 484 HF 299, SF 299 HF 485 HF 486 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 487 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 HF 497 HF 497 HF 498 HF 498 HF 499 HF 620 HF 499 HF 500 HF 499 HF 500 HF 500 HF 499 HF 500 HF 622 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 500 HF 620 HF 630 H			
HF 472 HF 140 HF 616, SF 433 SF 122, SF 205, HF 650 HF 477 SF 111 HF 3 HF 487 HF 66, SF 433 SF 122, SF 205, HF 650 HF 488 HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 482 HF 256 HF 500 HF 484 HF 256 HF 500 HF 484 HF 256 SF 294 HF 485 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 486 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 500 HF 500 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 622 HF 90, HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 511 HF 84 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 65 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 527 HF 194 HF 528 HF 629 HF 234 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 550 SF 376 HF 55, SF 149 HF 550 HF 650 HF 652 HF 75, SF 149 HF 550 HF 650 H			
HF 473 HF 616, SF 433 SF 122, SF 205, HF 650 HF 477 SF 111 HF 478 HF 477 HF 478 HF 5 HF 642 HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 482 HF 256 HF 299, SF 299 HF 484 HF 191, SF 365 HF 486 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 314 HF 498 SF 280 HF 499 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 500 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 60, SF 231, SF 2348 HF 505 HF 662 HF 60, SF 237, SF 371 HF 507 HF 652 HF 664 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 HF 84 HF 511 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 84 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 527 HF 284 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 HF 629 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 HF 555 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 555 HF 540 HF 555 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 555			
HF 477 SF 111 HF 478 HF 478 HF 478 HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 482 HF 256 HF 299, SF 299 HF 484 HF 185 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 485 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 500 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 84 HF 511 HF 84 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2103 HF 533 HF 536 HF 629 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 225 HF 533 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 554 HF 557 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 2255			
HF 478 HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 482 HF 482 HF 484 HF 256 HF 485 HF 485 HF 486 HF 500 HF 485 HF 486 HF 191, SF 365 HF 486 HF 497 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 HF 492 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 498 HF 499 HF 499 HF 500 HF 500 HF 500 HF 491 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 HF 505 HF 602, SF 370 HF 497 HF 508 HF 507 HF 624, SF 426, HF 639 HF 508 HF 509 HF 508 HF 622 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 508 HF 622 HF 509 HF 509 HF 509 HF 500 HF 500 HF 600 HF			. SF 122, SF 200, HF 000
HF 481 HF 5, HF 642 HF 482 HF 256 HF 256 HF 500 HF 484 HF 299, SF 299 HF 485 SF 150, HF 166, SF 294 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 166, SF 294 HF 498 SF 280 HF 499 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 500 HF 263, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 341 HF 516 SF 275 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 210 HF 539 HF 539 HF 65 HF 526 HF 650 HF 650 HF 194 HF 553 HF 650 HF 650 HF 650 HF 194 HF 553 HF 526 HF 341 HF 556 HF 557 HF 65 SF 168 HF 517 HF 65 SF 275 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2113 HF 530 HF 530 HF 650 HF 537 HF 530 HF 530 HF 109 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 555, SF 149 HF 542 HF 555			HE 9
HF 482 HF 484 HF 485 HF 486 HF 486 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 HF 492 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 498 HF 498 HF 498 HF 500 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 493 HF 502 HF 495 HF 505 HF 622 HF 622 HF 507 HF 508 HF 622 HF 509 HF 509 HF 512 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 516 HF 516 HF 517 HF 516 HF 517 HF 528 HF 527 HF 528 HF 528 HF 528 HF 528 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 529 HF 529 HF 521 HF 521 HF 522 HF 523 HF 523 HF 524 HF 526 HF 625 HF 626 HF 627 HF 628 HF 628 HF 629 HF 629 HF 629 HF 624 HF 624 HF 624 HF 625 HF 626 HF 627 HF 628 HF 629 HF 192 HF 528 HF 529 HF 526 HF 527 HF 528 HF 527 HF 528 HF 528 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 521 HF 526 HF 527 HF 528 HF 528 HF 528 HF 529 HF 539 HF 530 HF 530 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 HF 537 HF 538 HF 536 HF 537 HF 538 HF 537 HF 538 HF 538 HF 538 HF 538 HF 539 HF 540 HF 555 HF 557 HF 558			.111- 5
HF 484		,	HE 500
HF 485 HF 486 HF 486 HF 191, SF 365 HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 HF 490 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 HF 494 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 498 HF 498 HF 499 HF 500 HF 499 HF 500 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 HF 622 HF 622 HF 192 HF 503 HF 509 HF 510 HF 512 HF 418 HF 514 HF 515 HF 514 HF 515 HF 516 HF 516 HF 517 HF 523 HF 525 HF 525 HF 523 HF 526 HF 527 HF 523 HF 526 HF 527 HF 523 HF 526 HF 527 HF 528 HF 527 HF 528 HF 528 HF 529 HF 529 HF 521 HF 533 HF 533 HF 533 HF 534 HF 535 HF 536 HF 537 HF 536 HF 537 HF 538 HF 538 HF 537 HF 540 HF 558 HF 559 HF 540 HF 558 HF 559 HF 550 HF 550 HF 551 HF 553 HF 553 HF 554 HF 555 HF 555 HF 555 HF 556 HF 557 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 558 HF 558 HF 559 HF 559 HF 550 HF 550 HF 550 HF 551 HF 553 HF 556 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 558 HF 559 HF 559 HF 550 HF 550 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 558 HF 559 HF 559 HF 550 HF 550 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 558 HF 559 HF 559 HF 550 HF 557 HF 558 HF 559 HF 550 HF 557 HF 558 HF 558 HF 559 HF 559 HF 559 HF 550			
HF 486			The state of the s
HF 487 HF 191, SF 365 HF 488 SF 271 HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 497 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 500 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 231, SF 2348 HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 250, HF 263, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 193 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 341 HF 516 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 532 HF 194 HF 533 HF 276 HF 533 HF 276 HF 534 HF 535 HF 535 HF 341 HF 536 HF 636 SF 2113 HF 537 HF 109 HF 538 SF 275 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 5540 HF 555, SF 149 HF 555 SF 168			. Sr 85
HF 488		,	
HF 490 SF 143 HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497			
HF 491 SF 390 HF 492 SF 28, SF 204, HF 332 HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497			
HF 492			
HF 494 SF 224 HF 496 SF 370 HF 497			
HF 496 SF 370 HF 497		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
HF 497 HF 498 SF 280 HF 499 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 500 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 250, HF 263, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 644 HF 512 HF 341 HF 644 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 516 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 SF 168 HF 520 SF 349 HF 194 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259			
HF 498 SF 280 HF 499			
HF 499 HF 162, SF 2100 HF 500 HF 253, HF 256, HF 482 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 250, HF 263, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 516 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 SF 168 HF 523 SF 272 SF 257, SF 348 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 559			. HF 314
HF 500 HF 413 HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 250, HF 263, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 644 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 SF 168 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259			
HF 501 HF 413 HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 250, HF 263, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 523 SF 272 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 536 HF 537 HF 109 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 540 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542			
HF 502 SF 426 HF 624, SF 438, HF 639 HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 250, HF 263, HF 619 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 251 SF 168 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 526 SF 376 SF 2113 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 550 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 550			. HF 253, HF 256, HF 482
HF 505 HF 60, SF 2331, SF 2348 HF 507 HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 HF 514 HF 515 HF 341 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 SF 275 HF 523 HF 523 SF 272 HF 523 HF 525 HF 524 HF 526 HF 529 HF 234 HF 194 HF 532 HF 341 HF 533 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 536 HF 537 HF 536 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 255 HF 540 HF 540 HF 554 HF 5540			
HF 507			
HF 508 HF 622 HF 192, HF 193 HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 SF 168 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 534 HF 535 HF 365 SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 540 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 559			
HF 509 SF 237, SF 371 HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 SF 168 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 536 HF 506 HF 537 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 255 HF 540 HF 540 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 559			, ,
HF 510 SF 421 HF 644 HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516 HF 2192, SF 2165 HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 255 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 234 HF 227 HF 536 HF 753 HF 109 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 540 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259			. HF 192, HF 193
HF 512 SF 418 HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516	HF 509		
HF 514 HF 84 HF 515 HF 341 HF 516		SF 421	. HF 644
HF 515 HF 341 HF 516	$\mathrm{HF}\ 512$	SF 418	
HF 516	${ m HF}~514$		
HF 517 HF 65 SF 168 HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 257, SF 348 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	${ m HF}~515$		
HF 518 SF 275 HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	$\mathrm{HF}\ 516$. HF 2192, SF 2165
HF 523 SF 272 HF 525 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	${ m HF}~517$. SF 168
HF 525 SF 257, SF 348 HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	$\mathrm{HF}\ 518$	SF 275	
HF 526 SF 349 HF 194 HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	HF 523		
HF 529 HF 234 SF 2146, SF 2310 HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	${ m HF}~525$. SF 257, SF 348
HF 532 HF 401 SF 2113 HF 533 HF 227 HF 536 HF 75, SF 105 HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	HF 526	SF 349	. HF 194
HF 533	HF 529	HF 234	. SF 2146, SF 2310
HF 536	HF 532	HF 401	. SF 2113
HF 537 HF 109 HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	HF 533		. HF 227
HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	HF 536		. HF 75, SF 105
HF 539 SF 376 SF 2255 HF 540 HF 55, SF 149 HF 542 HF 259	HF 537		•
HF 540		SF 376	. SF 2255
HF 542HF 259			
	$\mathrm{HF}\ 543$	SF 341, HF 631	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 544	SF 301	
${ m HF}~545$		HF 348
HF 546	SF 369	
HF 547		SF 3. HF 10
HF 548		
HF 549	SF 353	
HF 550		SF 347
HF 551		HF 29, HF 2044, HF 2167, HF 2392
HF 552		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
HF 553	SF 357	111 00
HF 554	SF 351	
HF 557		SE 151 SE 384
HF 559		
HF 565		
HF 568	SF 395	HF 256, SF 500
HF 570	SF 394	
	Sr 594 	HE 2004
HF 572	HF 235	ПГ 2094
HF 574		CE 400 HE 607
HF 576	OF OOF HE OOG OF 145	SF 408, HF 637
HF 578	SF 305, HF 623, SF 445	
HF 579	HF 618	
HF 581	HF 617	
$_{}^{\mathrm{HF}}582$		SF 386
HF 583	SF 355	
$\mathrm{HF}\ 584$		SF 409, HF 620
${ m HF}~585$	HF 615	
${ m HF}~587$	SF 427	
HF 589	SF 327	
HF 590		HF 415
HF 591	SF 361	
HF 595		HF 309
HF 596		SF 244, HF 2084
HF 597		HF 376, HF 640
HF 598		HF 111
HF 599		HF 252
HF 605	SF 413	
HF 606		SF 2003
HF 608		HF 88, HF 2050
HF 611		SF 32, SF 39, SF 2026
HF 612		
HF 613		
HF 615	HF 585	
HF 616	HF 473, SF 433	SF 122 SF 205 HF 650
HF 617	HF 581	
HF 618	HF 579	
HF 619		HF 250 HF 263 HF 507
HF 620		
HF 622	HF 508	
HF 623	SF 305, HF 578, SF 445	11F 102, 11F 100
нг 623 НF 624	SF 438, HF 639	HE 509 SE 496
пг 624	ог 400, пг боў	ПГ 902, 8Г 426

HF 625 HF 630 HF 631 HF 631 HF 632 HF 349, SF 278, SF 453 HF 633 HF 633 HF 636 HF 637 HF 637 HF 639 HF 624, SF 438 HF 502, SF 426 HF 640 HF 641 HF 642 HF 541 HF 643 HF 643 HF 645 HF 645 HF 645 HF 620 HF 228, SF 242 HF 650 SF 122, SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 431 HF 2011 HF 2011 HF 2012 HF 2015 HF 2015 HF 2015 HF 2016 HF 2023 HF 2024 HF 2036 HF 2036 HF 2037 HF 2038 HF 2038 HF 2040 HF 2057 HF 2039 HF 2058 HF 2059 HF 2059 HF 2059 HF 2059 HF 2059 HF 2050 H	<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 630 SF 444 HF 631 HF 632 HF 349, SF 278, SF 453 HF 632 HF 339, SF 278, SF 453 HF 633 HF 636 SF 267 HF 636 SF 408, HF 576 HF 637 SF 408, HF 576 HF 639 HF 624, SF 438 HF 502, SF 426 HF 640 HF 544 HF 5, HF 481 HF 643 SF 451 HF 644 HF 528, SF 242 HF 650 SF 122, SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433 HF 2001 HF 2345 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2067 HF 2011 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2015 HF 2015 HF 202 HF 2016 HF 2028 HF 2028 HF 2030 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2030 HF 2031 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2031 HF 2050 HF 257, SF 268, HF 268 HF 2050 HF 2051 HF 2050 HF 2051 HF 2050 HF 2051 HF 2051 HF 2050 HF 2050 HF 2051 HF 2050 HF	HF 625		HF 466
HF 631 HF 349, SF 278, SF 453 HF 636 HF 636 SF 2043 HF 636 SF 267 HF 637 SF 408, HF 576 HF 640 HF 520, SF 426 HF 641 HF 5, HF 481 HF 642 HF 5, HF 481 HF 643 HF 228, SF 242 HF 644 HF 228, SF 242 HF 645 HF 228, SF 242 HF 2001 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2010 HF 2011 HF 30, SF 334, SF 2039, HF 2292 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2015 HF 2015 HF 2023 SF 205 HF 2023 SF 205 HF 2023 HF 203 HF 2038 HF 2039 HF 2039 HF 2039 HF 2039 HF 2039 HF 2030 HF 2039 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 2292 HF 2040 HF 2050 H	HF 630		
HF 632 HF 349, SF 278, SF 453 HF 633 HF 636 SF 267 HF 637 SF 408, HF 576 HF 639 HF 624, SF 438 HF 502, SF 426 HF 640 HF 576, HF 597 HF 642 HF 5, HF 481 SF 451 HF 643 HF 643 HF 528, SF 242 HF 500 HF 645 HF 228, SF 242 SF 438 HF 510, SF 421 HF 645 HF 2001 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2011 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2011 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2015 HF 2016 HF 2202 SF 2053 HF 479, SF 334, SF 2039, HF 2292 HF 2019 SF 2053 HF 2020 HF 2020 HF 2031 HF 2031 HF 2031 HF 2050 HF 2051		SF 341. HF 543	
HF 633			
HF 636			HF 336. SF 2043
HF 637			
HF 639 HF 624, SF 438 HF 502, SF 426 HF 640 HF 376, HF 597 HF 643 HF 5, HF 481 HF 643 SF 451 HF 644 HF 5, HF 481 HF 645 HF 228, SF 242 HF 650 SF 122, SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433 HF 2001 HF 2345 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2067 HF 2011 HF 39, SF 334, SF 2039, HF 2292 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2015 HF 2202 HF 2015 SF 2053 HF 2028 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2030 HF 2042 SF 2055 HF 2050 HF 2050 HF 28, HF 63 HF 2050 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2050 HF 2280 HF 2051 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2061 HF 2180 HF 2062 HF 2171, SF 2198 HF 2063 HF 2070 HF 2380 HF 2070 HF 2071 HF 2074 HF 2073 HF 2074 HF 2075 HF 2075 SF 2079 HF 2078 SF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082 HF 2083 HF 2083 SF 2139 HF 2084 SF 244, HF 596			
HF 640 HF 642 HF 5, HF 481 HF 643 HF 644 HF 644 HF 645 HF 228, SF 242 HF 650 SF 122, SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433 HF 2001 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2011 HF 2012 HF 2015 HF 2015 HF 2023 HF 2030 HF 2042 HF 2040 HF 2040 HF 2050 HF 2041 HF 2042 HF 2044 HF 2050 HF 2051 HF 2053 HF 2053 HF 2053 HF 2054 HF 2055 HF 2055 HF 2056 HF 2057 HF 2061 HF 2061 HF 2061 HF 2061 HF 2070 HF 2082 HF 2070 HF 2070 HF 2070 HF 2083 HF 2070 HF 2070 HF 2083 HF 2084 HF			
HF 642 HF 643 HF 644 HF 644 HF 645 HF 644 HF 650 SF 122, SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433 HF 2001 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2005 HF 2011 HF 2006 HF 2012 HF 2015 HF 2015 HF 2016 HF 2020 HF 2023 HF 2020 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 2030 HF 2040 HF 2050 HF 2050 HF 2070 HF 207			
HF 643			
HF 644		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	SF 451
HF 645 HF 228, SF 242 HF 650 SF 122, SF 205, HF 473, HF 616, SF 433 HF 2001 HF 2345 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2067 HF 2011 HF 39, SF 334, SF 2039, HF 2292 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2364 HF 2015 HF 2202 HF 2019 SF 2053 HF 2023 SF 2053 HF 2023 FF 2053 HF 2030 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2031 HF 2032 HF 63 HF 2032 HF 2044 HF 205 HF 2042 SF 205 SF 2207 HF 2044 HF 2044 HF 2045 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2051 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2181 HF 2050 HF 2230 HF 2050 HF 2230 HF 2050 HF 2050 HF 2050 HF 2171, SF 2198 HF 2060 SF 2088 HF 2070 HF 2061 HF 2070 HF 2071 HF 2071 HF 2071 HF 2072 HF 2073 HF 2074 HF 2075 SF 2085 HF 2075 HF 2076 HF 2077 HF 2077 HF 2078 HF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2079 HF 2070 HF 2071 HF 2071 HF 2072 HF 2073 HF 2074 HF 2075 SF 2079 HF 2076 SF 2079 HF 2077 HF 2078 SF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082 HF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082 HF 2083 HF 2083 SF 2139 HF 2084 SF 244, HF 596			
HF 650			111 010, 21 121
SF 433			SF 122 SF 205 HF 473 HF 616
HF 2001 HF 2345 HF 2003 HF 2004 HF 2067 HF 2011 HF 39, SF 334, SF 2039, HF 2292 HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2015 HF 2202 HF 2016 HF 2202 HF 2019 SF 2053 HF 2023 SF 2020 HF 2028 HF 2298 HF 2030 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2031 HF 2031 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2032 HF 2033 HF 2034 HF 2034 HF 2035 HF 2042 SF 2025 SF 2207 HF 2044 HF 2044 HF 29, HF 551, HF 2167, HF 2392 HF 2051 HF 2181 HF 2057 SF 2085 HF 2058 HF 2059 HF 2230 HF 2061 HF 2061 HF 2171, SF 2198 HF 2066 SF 2088 HF 2067 HF 2070 HF 2071 HF 2071 HF 2072 HF 2073 HF 2074 HF 2075 HF	111 000	•••••	
HF 2003	HF 2001	HF 2345	D1 400
HF 2004 HF 2011			HF 409
HF 2011			111 400
HF 2012 SF 2014 HF 2015			HE 30 SE 334 SE 2030 HE 2202
HF 2015			11F 55, 5F 554, 5F 2055, 11F 2252
HF 2016 HF 2202 HF 2019 SF 2053 HF 2023			HE 2264
HF 2019 SF 2053 HF 2028			11F 2504
HF 2023			
HF 2028		D000	CE 9090
HF 2030 HF 257, SF 248, SF 2174, SF 2275 HF 2032			
HF 2032			
HF 2033			
HF 2039			
HF 2042 SF 2025 SF 2027 HF 2044 HF 29, HF 551, HF 2167, HF 2392 HF 2050 HF 88, HF 608 HF 2051 HF 2181 HF 2057 SF 2085 HF 2058 HF 2230 HF 2061 HF 2171, SF 2198 HF 2062 HF 2171, SF 2198 HF 2066 SF 2088 HF 52, SF 108 HF 2070 HF 2070 HF 2071 HF 2071 HF 2072 HF 2074 HF 2073 HF 2074 HF 2074 HF 2075 SF 2079 HF 2076 SF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082 HF 2084 HF 2083 SF 2139 HF 2084 SF 244, HF 596			
HF 2044			
HF 2050			
HF 2051 HF 2181 HF 2057 SF 2085 HF 2058			
HF 2057 SF 2085 HF 2058			HF 88, HF 608
HF 2058			
HF 2059 HF 2230 HF 2061			HD 0054
HF 2061			HF 2274
HF 2062 HF 2171, SF 2198 HF 2066 SF 2088			TIP on OP one OP of on
HF 2066 SF 2088 HF 52, SF 108 HF 2067 HF 2004 HF 2070 HF 2380 HF 2073 HF 2175 HF 2074 HF 2357 HF 2075 SF 2110 HF 2078 SF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082 HF 2268, HF 2468 HF 2083 SF 2139 HF 2084 SF 244, HF 596			HF 99, SF 259, SF 2160
HF 2067 HF 2004 HF 2070			TTD #0. GD 400
HF 2070			HF 52, SF 108
HF 2073			***
HF 2074			
HF 2075			
HF 2078 SF 2079 HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082			
HF 2079 SF 2077 HF 2082			SF 2110
HF 2082 HF 2268, HF 2468 HF 2083 SF 2139 HF 2084 SF 244, HF 596			
HF 2083 SF 2139 HF 2084SF 244, HF 596			
HF 2084			HF 2268, HF 2468
•			
HF 2086 HF 2178, SF 2152			,
	$HF\ 2086$		HF 2178, SF 2152

Bill	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 2088	HF 2296	
HF 2090		SF 265, SF 323, SF 2154
HF 2094		
HF 2097	SF 2065, HF 2377	
HF 2098		
HF 2100	SF 2034	21 000
HF 2101	HF 2312, SF 2291	
HF 2103		HF 2271 SF 2269
HF 2106		*
HF 2109		
HF 2110	HF 2367	51 2000
HF 2113	SF 2224	HF 57 SF 96 SF 255
HF 2114	SF 2224	
HF 2115		
HF 2118		
HF 2119		
HF 2119	SF 2082	ПГ 255, ПГ 2590
HF 2120	SF 2002	CE 25 HE 127 CE 100
HF 2123	SF 2106	HF 2405
HF 2128	SF 2148, HF 2383	HE 01 HE 9440
HF 2129	CE 0117	HF 91, HF 2440
HF 2130	SF 2115	
HF 2131	SF 2093	HE OLL
HF 2136		
HF 2140		SF 2123, HF 2204, HF 2205,
TTT 04 10		SF 2181, HF 2439
HF 2143		
HF 2148		SF 92, HF 2459
HF 2149	SF 2101, SF 2308	
HF 2151		
HF 2152		SF 2127, SF 2262
HF 2153	SF 2029	
HF 2157	HF 2385	
HF 2162	SF 2096	
HF 2164	SF 2084	SF 2322
HF 2165	SF 2060	
HF 2167		HF 29, HF 551, HF 2044, HF 2392
HF 2169		
HF 2170		SF 2018
$\mathrm{HF}\ 2171$	HF 2062, SF 2198	
HF 2172	SF 2184	
$HF\ 2173$		SF 2175
${ m HF}~2175$		HF 2073
HF 2178		HF 2086, SF 2152
HF 2179		SF 2230
HF 2180		SF 2067
HF 2181	HF 2051	
HF 2182	HF 2378	
HF 2183	SF 2170	
HF 2186	SF 2193	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 2190	SF 2116	
HF 2192		HF 516, SF 2165
HF 2193		SF 2229
HF 2198		HF 2447
HF 2200	SF 2019	SF 134, SF 399, SF 2190
HF 2201	SF 2042	
HF 2202	HF 2016	
HF 2203	SF 2005	
HF 2204		HF 2140, SF 2123, HF 2205,
		SF 2181, HF 2439
${ m HF}~2205$		HF 2140, SF 2123, HF 2204,
		SF 2181, HF 2439
HF 2206		HF 2262
HF 2208		HF 2253
$HF\ 2209$	SF 2027	
HF 2210	HF 2424	
HF 2216	SF 2058, SF 2128	
${ m HF}~2217$	SF 2104	
HF 2218	SF 2105	
HF 2219	SF 2131	
HF 2226	SF 2197	
$HF\ 2230$	HF 2059	
$HF\ 2231$		SF 2133
$HF\ 2234$	HF 2373	
$HF\ 2237$		SF 2332
$HF\ 2241$		
HF 2242		HF 2241
$HF\ 2243$	SF 2278	
HF 2245		
$HF\ 2249$		
HF 2253		
$HF\ 2257$		
HF 2258		
HF 2260		
HF 2262		HF 2206
HF 2264	SF 2216	
HF 2268		HF 2082, HF 2468
$_{}^{\mathrm{HF}}$ 2271		
$_{}^{\mathrm{HF}}$ 2272		SF 2056
HF 2273	SF 2265	
HF 2274		HF 2058
HF 2276	SF 2083	
HF 2277	SF 2200	
HF 2279		
HF 2281		HF 2464
HF 2283	SF 2176, SF 2270	GR 070
HF 2284		
HF 2287		* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
HF 2288	CE 00FF	SF 2235
HF 2290	SF 2277	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 2292		HF 39 SF 334 HF 2011 SF 2039
HF 2296	HF 2088	
HF 2297		. SF 2204
HF 2298		
HF 2299		. HF 2391
HF 2303	SF 2182, SF 2231	
HF 2305		. HF 2448
HF 2309		. SF 2311
HF 2311	SF 2124	
HF 2312	HF 2101, SF 2291	
HF 2323		. SF 2048
HF 2328	SF 2205	
HF 2329		. HF 2472
HF 2330	SF 2132	
HF 2331		. HF 184
HF 2332		. SF 2250
HF 2339		. HF 272
HF 2343		. SF 2076, SF 2292
HF 2344		. HF 460
HF 2345	HF 2001	
HF 2348	SF 2302	
HF 2349	SF 2206	
HF 2352	SF 2180, HF 2445	. SF 2354, SF 2359
HF 2353		. HF 2452
HF 2354		. SF 2301
HF 2356		. HF 159
HF 2357		. HF 2074
HF 2358		. SF 2234
HF 2361		. SF 2325
HF 2362	SF 2305	
HF 2364		. HF 2015
HF 2365		. SF 2167
HF 2367	HF 2110	
HF 2369		. SF 22, SF 270
HF 2371		. SF 2232, HF 2465
HF 2373	HF 2234	
HF 2375	SF 2315	
HF 2377	SF 2065, HF 2097	. HF 2249
HF 2378	HF 2182	
HF 2380		. HF 2070
HF 2383	HF 2128, SF 2148	
$HF\ 2384$. SF 2233
HF 2385	$\mathrm{HF}\ 2157$	
HF 2390		
HF 2391		
HF 2392		. HF 29, HF 551, HF 2044, HF 2167
HF 2395	SF 2287	
HF 2396	SF 2243	
HF 2398		. HF 2114
HF 2401	HF 2454	

<u>Bill</u>	Companion to / Same as:	Similar to:
HF 2403	SF 2169	
HF 2404	SF 2240	
${ m HF}~2405$		HF 2123, SF 2106
HF 2407		
HF 2409		SF 2318
HF 2411		HF 289, SF 387
HF 2415		SF 2281, HF 2453
HF 2418		SF 2326
HF 2419		SF 2345
HF 2421		SF 2298
$HF\ 2422$		HF 2169, SF 2168
HF 2424	HF 2210	
$HF\ 2425$	SF 2215	
HF 2428		SF 2328
HF 2429		
HF 2432		HF 2143
HF 2438		SF 2272
HF 2439		
		HF 2205, SF 2181
HF 2440		HF 91, HF 2129
HF 2441	SF 2338	,
HF 2443		SF 2336
$HF\ 2445$	SF 2180, HF 2352	SF 2354, SF 2359
HF 2447		HF 2198
HF 2448		HF 2305
HF 2451	SF 2341	
HF 2452		HF 2353
HF 2453		SF 2281, HF 2415
HF 2454	HF 2401	,
$HF\ 2455$	SF 2256	HF 2287, SF 2339
HF 2459		
HF 2464		•
HF 2465		SF 2232, HF 2371
HF 2468		
HF 2469		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
HF 2470		HF 92, SF 268
HF 2472		HF 2329
HF 2474	SF 2357	
HCR 4	SCR 3	
HCR 104	SCR 101	
HCR 105	SCR 102	

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS STATUS AND HISTORY

H.J.R. 1

By Forristall, Paulsen, Upmeyer, Olson, S., Soderberg, Heaton, Drake, Garrett, Miller, L., Rayhons, Sheets, Byrnes, Highfill, Huseman, Lofgren, Alons, Pettengill, Hagenow, Salmon, Fisher, Bacon, Koester, Landon, Hess, Schultz, Shaw, Stanerson, Baltimore, Vander Linden, Fry, Hein, Costello, Rogers, Baudler, Hanusa, Moore, Watts, Taylor, R., Heartsill, Grassley, Jorgensen, Gassman, Dolecheck, Klein, Windschitl, Worthan, Maxwell, Sands, Cownie, Smith, J., Deyoe, Kaufmann and Brandenburg.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the right to work.

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 69.

Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, T. Taylor, and Watts. H.J. 89.

H.J.R. 2

By Paulsen, Soderberg, Upmeyer, Hagenow, Vander Linden, Windschitl, Pettengill, Alons, Salmon, Fisher, Bacon, Hess, Kaufmann, Smith, J., Drake, Byrnes, Brandenburg, Taylor, R., Rayhons, Miller, L., Baltimore, Schultz, Costello, Rogers, Grassley, Gassman, Worthan, Deyoe, Heartsill, Jorgensen, Baudler, Landon, Koester, Watts, Highfill, Cownie, Klein, Maxwell, Huseman, Hanusa, Hein, Sheets, Stanerson, Moore, Dolecheck, Forristall, Garrett, Lofgren, Olson, S., Fry, Shaw and Heaton.

A joint resolution proposing amendments to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to state budgeting by creating a state general fund expenditure limitation, providing for a taxpayers trust fund, requiring authorization for certain bonds, and restricting certain state revenue changes.

- Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 69.
- Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Lofgren, T. Olson, and Watts. H.J. 102.
- Mar. 12 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 525.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1074 filed. H.J. 526.
- Mar. 14 13 Amendments H-1086, H-1087, H-1088, H-1089, H-1090, H-1091, H-1092, H-1094, and H-1095 filed. H.J. 566.
- Mar. 14 13 Amendments H-1096, H-1097, H-1098, H-1099, H-1100, H-1101, H-1102, H-1103, and H-1104 filed. H.J. 566.
- Mar. 14 13 Amendments H-1105, H-1106, H-1107, H-1108, H-1109, H-1110, H-1111, H-1112, and H-1113 filed. H.J. 566.
- Mar. 14 13 Amendment H-1114 filed. H.J. 566.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1137, H-1138, H-1139, H-1140, H-1141, H-1142, H-1143, H-1144, and H-1145 filed. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1146, H-1147, H-1148, H-1149, H-1150, H-1151, H-1152, and H-1153 filed. H.J. 590.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- May 23 13 Referred to Appropriations. H.J. 1110.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Lofgren, T. Olson, and Watts. H.J. 96.

H.J.R. 3

By Hunter.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the boundary lines of counties.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 81.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Dolecheck, and Forbes. H.J. 109.

H.J.R. 4

By Windschitl, Klein, Vander Linden, Highfill, Landon, Heartsill, Smith, J., Gassman, Fry, Costello, Brandenburg, Garrett, Huseman, Dolecheck, Worthan, Fisher, Deyoe, Bacon, Watts, Hagenow, Alons, Stanerson, Pettengill, Taylor, R., Olson, S., Forristall, Sheets, Salmon, Maxwell, Jorgensen, Hess, Schultz and Sands.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to an individual's right to acquire, keep, possess, transport, carry, transfer, and use arms.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 105.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Brandenburg, R. Olson. H.J. 131.

H.J.R. 5

By Isenhart, Gaskill, Kelley, Anderson, Kearns, Wolfe, Steckman, Kajtazovic, Lensing, Hunter, Winckler, Mascher, Wessel-Kroeschell, Gaines, Hanson, Olson, R., Riding, Staed, Jacoby, Dawson, Forbes, Smith, M. and Oldson.

A joint resolution requesting the call of a constitutional convention in order to propose an amendment to the Constitution of the United States to allow Congress and the states to prohibit or otherwise regulate the expenditure of funds for political speech by any corporation, limited liability company, or other corporate entity.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 124.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Cohoon, and Grassley, H.J. 131.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Apr. 16 14 Sponsor added, Oldson. H.J. 764.

H.J.R. 6

By Murphy, Hall, Muhlbauer, Thomas, Anderson, Thede, Miller, H., Kearns, Wolfe, Abdul-Samad, Olson, R., Gaskill, Kelley and Bearinger.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to an individual's right to keep and bear arms.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 162.

H.J.R. 7

By Heaton.

A joint resolution relating to the location and exhibition of the statue of James Harlan, currently on display in the United States capitol. (See Cmte. Bill H.J.R. 13)

Feb. 08 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 253.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Costello, and Mascher. H.J. 265.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.J.R. 8

By Heaton.

A joint resolution to nullify administrative rules of the department of human services concerning respite care provider rates and providing an effective date.

Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 286.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Heddens, and Landon. H.J. 304.

H.J.R. 9

By Moore, Cownie, Klein, Maxwell, Stanerson and Kaufmann.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to term limits for members of the general assembly.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 339.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Highfill, Drake, and Mascher. H.J. 353.

H.J.R. 10

By Mascher.

A joint resolution relating to the placement of a statue in the United States capitol honoring Arabella Mansfield.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 339.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Mascher. H.J. 353.

H.J.R. 11

By Alons, Heartsill, Schultz, Windschitl, Klein, Sheets, Dolecheck, Fry, Brandenburg, Gassman, Salmon, Koester, Pettengill, Landon, Bacon, Miller, L., Vander Linden, Hein, Hagenow, Shaw, Rogers, Forristall, Deyoe, Sands, Fisher, Drake, Soderberg, Costello, Jorgensen, Baltimore, Rayhons, Watts, Grassley, Worthan and Huseman.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa specifying marriage between one man and one woman as the only legal union that is valid or recognized in the state.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 407.

H.J.R. 12

By Alons, Landon, Heartsill, Salmon, Koester and Pettengill.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa to specify that the right to life is the paramount and most fundamental right of every person, and that personhood applies to all human beings from the beginning of their biological development.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 421.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 429.

H.J.R. 13

By State Government.

A joint resolution relating to the location and exhibition of the statue of James Harlan, currently on display in the United States capitol. Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 444.

Mar. 13 13 Passed House, yeas 99, nays 1. H.J. 542.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.

Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 545.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 545.

Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee, Courtney, Anderson, and Bowman. S.J. 580.

Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 730.

Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 744.

Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 747.

Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 781.

May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J.1043.

May 13 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1043.

May 15 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 1060.

H.J.R. 14

By Alons, Dolecheck, Fry, Brandenburg, Heartsill, Shaw, Gassman, Salmon, Koester, Landon, Sheets and Schultz.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to religion and religious practices.

Apr. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 841.

H.J.R. 2002

By Heartsill, Riding, Moore, Schultz, Shaw and Taylor, R.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa limiting terms of service for members of the general assembly, the lieutenant governor, and the governor.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 138.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 154.

H.J.R. 2003

By Smith, J.

A joint resolution nullifying board of educational examiners rules relating to prohibited conduct between licensees and former students and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 149.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Fry, Staed, and Stanerson, H.J. 154.

Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.J.R. 2004

By Highfill.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa to dedicate a portion of state revenue from the tax imposed on certain retail sales of tangible personal property and services for the benefit of the public highways.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 159.

H.J.R. 2005

By Olson, R.

A joint resolution nullifying racing and gaming commission rules related to the appeal of certain administrative actions and including effective date provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.J.R. 2007)

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 179.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Grassley, Bacon, and Cohoon. H.J. 183.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 06 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 453.

H.J.R. 2006

By Anderson.

A joint resolution proposing an amendment to the Constitution of the State of Iowa relating to the rights of a crime victim.

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 192.

H.J.R. 2007

By State Government.

A joint resolution nullifying racing and gaming commission rules related to the appeal of certain administrative actions and including effective date provisions. (Formerly H.J.R. 2005)

Feb.	24	14	Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 305.
Mar.	06	14	Passed House, yeas 99, navs none, H.J. 453.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468. Mar. 06 14 Immediate message. H.J. 454.

Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 507.

Mar. 10 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 507. Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee, Danielson, Feenstra, and Horn. S.J. 536.

H.J.R. 2008

By Heartsill, Schultz and Sheets.

A joint resolution requesting the call of a constitutional convention, or in the alternative requesting the United States Congress, to propose an amendment to the Constitution of the United States repealing the Seventeenth Amendment to the United States Constitution relating to the direct election of senators.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 340.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Highfill, and Mascher. H.J. 377.

HOUSE FILES STATUS AND HISTORY

H.F. 1

By Sands, Paulsen, Upmeyer, Olson, S., Soderberg, Brandenburg, Drake, Garrett, Rayhons, Miller, L., Sheets, Forristall, Byrnes, Highfill, Huseman, Lofgren, Alons, Pettengill, Hagenow, Salmon, Fisher, Bacon, Koester, Landon, Hess, Schultz, Shaw, Baltimore, Stanerson, Vander Linden, Fry, Hein, Costello, Rogers, Smith, J., Heartsill, Grassley, Taylor, R., Gassman, Worthan, Deyoe, Watts, Hanusa, Moore, Baudler, Dolecheck, Cownie, Maxwell, Klein, Kaufmann, Windschitl, Jorgensen and Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to the taxpayers trust fund by modifying the transfer of moneys from the Iowa economic emergency fund to the taxpayers trust fund, allowing transfers from the taxpayers trust fund, creating an Iowa taxpayers trust fund tax credit and fund and providing for the transfer of moneys from the taxpayers trust fund for purposes of the credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 70.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Kearns, Stanerson, Stutsman, and Vander Linden. H.J. 109.

H.F. 2

By Sands, Paulsen, Upmeyer, Olson, S., Soderberg, Heaton, Brandenburg, Drake, Garrett, Miller, L., Rayhons, Sheets, Forristall, Byrnes, Highfill, Huseman, Lofgren, Alons, Pettengill, Hagenow, Salmon, Fisher, Bacon, Koester, Landon, Hess, Schultz, Shaw, Baltimore, Vander Linden, Stanerson, Fry, Hein, Costello, Rogers, Smith, J., Heartsill, Gassman, Grassley, Taylor, R., Worthan, Deyoe, Watts, Jorgensen, Hanusa, Baudler, Dolecheck, Cownie, Maxwell, Klein, Kaufmann and Windschitl.

A bill for an act increasing the regular program foundation base percentage for purposes of the school funding formula.

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 70.

Jan. 30 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Sands, Forbes, Forristall, Kearns, Landon, Oldson, and Stanerson, H.J. 167.

H.F. 3

By Sands, Paulsen, Upmeyer, Olson, S., Soderberg, Brandenburg, Drake, Garrett, Miller, L., Rayhons, Sheets, Forristall, Byrnes, Highfill, Huseman, Lofgren, Alons, Pettengill, Hagenow, Salmon, Fisher, Bacon, Koester, Landon, Hess, Schultz, Baltimore, Shaw, Stanerson, Vander Linden, Fry, Hein, Costello, Rogers, Baudler, Hanusa, Moore, Watts, Taylor, R., Heartsill, Grassley, Jorgensen, Gassman, Dolecheck, Klein, Windschitl, Worthan, Maxwell, Cownie, Smith, J., Kaufmann, Heaton and Deyoe.

A bill for an act relating to the individual income tax by creating an alternative base income tax imposed at the election of the taxpayer and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 478)

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 71.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Hein, Kearns, Kelley, and Landon. H.J. 109.

Feb. 28 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

By Hanson and Murphy.

A bill for an act establishing a centralized state school bus purchasing program administered by the department of administrative services. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 456)

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 71.

Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Hanson, Hess, and Rogers, H.J. 89.

Jan. 17 13 Sponsor added, Murphy. H.J. 90.

Feb. 05 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

H.F. 5

By Gaskill.

A bill for an act requiring the county commissioner of elections to provide notice following receipt of a motion adopted by a local government requesting a ballot proposition concerning the imposition of the local sales and services tax. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 481)(See Cmte. Bill H.F. 642)

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 71.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Gaskill, and Gassman. H.J. 102.

H.F. 6

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to access by a candidate to residential buildings or communities for campaign purposes, and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 71.

Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 89.

H.F. 7

By Murphy.

A bill for an act providing free motor vehicle registration for certain disabled veterans.

Jan. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 71.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Shaw, and Staed. H.J. 411.

H.F. 8

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act appropriating moneys in the cigarette fire safety standard fund. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 245)

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 81.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Worthan, Rogers, and T. Taylor. H.J. 102.

Mar. 11 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 473.

H.F. 9

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act requiring pulse oximetry screening for newborns in a birthing hospital.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 81.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Hess, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 93.

H.F. 10

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to the use of child labor in laundry occupations. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 547)

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 81.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Lofgren, Costello, and Mascher, H.J. 103.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 713.

By Pettengill, Watts and Salmon.

A bill for an act eliminating the Iowa smart planning principles and other local comprehensive planning and development guidelines. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 268)

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 82.
- Jan. 22 13 Sponsor added, Salmon. H.J. 102.
- Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Heartsill, and Kressig. H.J. 109.

H.F. 12

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act concerning issuance of a license or users permit for specified activities regarding explosives. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 223)

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 82.
- Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Worthan, Anderson, and Salmon. H.J. 109.
- Feb. 27 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 374.

H.F. 13

By Cownie.

A bill for an act relating to the option of voting straight party at certain elections. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 186)

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 82.
- Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Hein, Highfill, and Winckler. H.J. 89.

H.F. 14

By Worthan.

A bill for an act relating to the enforcement of weight limitations for vehicles with retractable axles. Effective 7-1-13.

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 82.
- Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Forbes, and Kaufmann. H.J. 109.
- Jan. 30 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 144.
- Feb. 06 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 177.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 06 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Beall, Breitbach, and Taylor. S.J. 322.
- Feb. 26 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 335.
- Mar. 14 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, S.J. 552.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 679.
- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. S.J. 681.
- Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 701.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

H.F. 15

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to small business development by making an appropriation to match a federal grant and including effective and retroactive applicability date provisions.

- Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 82.
- Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Deyoe, Highfill, and Murphy. H.J. 103.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Deyoe, Gustafson, and Jacoby. H.J. 96.

By Murphy.

A bill for an act modifying Iowa's human services and education systems to provide that children start school ready to learn and to increase Iowa's student achievement rates, making appropriations to the department of education and to the economic development authority, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 82.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Gassman, and Mascher. H.J. 93.

H.F. 17

By Gaskill.

A bill for an act making certain students who open enroll to a school district in a county contiguous to the school district of residence eligible for transportation assistance.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 82.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Hanson, and Salmon. H.J. 93.

H.F. 18

By Hunter.

A bill for an act requiring employers to provide employees with meal and rest breaks and providing penalties.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 83.

Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 89.

H.F. 19

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to employee leave by providing for time off and vacation leave, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 83.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Hanusa, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 20

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to a study of the economic, fiscal, and social impact of the living wage in Iowa.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 83.

Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 89.

H.F. 21

By Hunter.

A bill for an act requiring the consideration of project labor agreements for state construction projects.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 83.

Jan. 16 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 89.

H.F. 22

By Hunter.

A bill for an act providing for the creation of a medical marijuana Act including the creation of nonprofit dispensaries, and providing for civil and criminal penalties and fees.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 83.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Anderson, and Sands. H.J. 103.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Baudler, Berry, and Fry. H.J. 131.

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to restraint requirements for motor vehicle occupants and making a penalty applicable.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 83.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Baudler, Berry, and Fry. H.J. 103.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee reassigned, S. Olson, Anderson, and Sands. H.J. 131.

H.F. 24

By Lykam.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of golf carts on the streets of an established community within an unincorporated area and making a penalty applicable. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 236)

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 84.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 109.

Mar. 11 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 472.

H.F. 25

By Murphy and Prichard.

A bill for an act establishing a veteran employment tax credit pilot project for individual and corporate income taxpayers and franchise taxpayers who hire and employ qualified veterans and including effective date and retroactive and other applicability provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 84.

Jan. 31 13 Sponsor added, Prichard. H.J. 156.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Shaw, Thomas, and Windschitl. H.J. 411.

H.F. 26

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to the provision of certain information for insureds regarding external review of health care services coverage decisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 84.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 109.

H.F. 27

By Hunter.

A bill for an act establishing a worker shortage loan forgiveness program to be administered by the college student aid commission.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 84.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Wood. H.J. 93.

H.F. 28

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to the compulsory school attendance age and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 84.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Koester, Staed, and Stanerson. H.J. 93.

By Olson, T.

A bill for an act concerning the administration of epinephrine in public and nonpublic schools, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 551)

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 84.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Costello, Heaton, and M. Smith. H.J. 93.

H.F. 30

By Hunter.

A bill for an act authorizing registered nurses and physician assistants to order respiratory therapy.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 84.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Hunter, and Landon. H.J. 93.

H.F. 31

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to patient safety by establishing a nurse staffing plan, a collaborative nurse staffing committee, a patient safety committee, and reporting for nurses, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 85.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Costello, and Hunter. H.J. 94.

H.F. 32

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to indemnification of hospitals participating in the volunteer health care provider program.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 85.

Jan. 17 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Hunter. H.J. 94.

H.F. 33

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to the choice of doctor to treat an injured employee under workers' compensation laws and including applicability date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 85.

H.F. 34

By Hunter.

A bill for an act requiring additional workers' compensation payments for scheduled injuries that result in a reduction in the injured employee's earning capacity.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 85.

H.F. 35

By Hunter.

A bill for an act providing for fair share agreements relating to collective bargaining and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 85.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

By Hunter.

A bill for an act requiring the payment of local prevailing wage rates to persons working on public improvements for public bodies, and providing remedies and penalties and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 85.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 37

By Hunter.

A bill for an act prohibiting employment discrimination based on unemployment status and providing remedies.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 85.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 38

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to wage payment collection issues arising between employers and individuals who provide services to employers, providing penalties and remedies, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 86.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 39

By Hunter.

A bill for an act to increase the state minimum hourly wage and to provide subsequent increases by the same percentage as the increase in federal social security benefits.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 86.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 40

By Hunter.

A bill for an act requiring certain weekly workers' compensation benefits to be calculated by including an employee's overtime and premium pay, and to include an annual cost-of-living adjustment.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 86.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 41

By Hunter.

A bill for an act increasing certain penalties for employers willfully misclassifying employees for unemployment compensation contribution purposes.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 86.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 103.

H.F. 42

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to reduced fees for camping and other special privileges for certain older Iowans.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 86.

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to campaign finance by establishing a voter-owned Iowa clean elections Act and fund, providing for funding from specified sources, including an income tax checkoff, providing an income tax exemption for contributions made to the fund, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 86.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Mascher. H.J. 103.

H.F. 44

By Hunter.

A bill for an act abolishing the declaration that the English language is the official language of the state of Iowa.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 87.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Lensing. H.J. 104.

H.F. 45

By Hunter.

A bill for an act providing for the restoration of the right to register to vote and to vote and hold elective office for certain persons and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 87.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 104.

H.F. 46

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for instruction permits and driver's licenses issued to persons under eighteen years of age.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 87.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Rayhons, Heartsill, and R. Olson. H.J. 109.

H.F. 47

By Hunter.

A bill for an act providing for an Iowa individual income tax checkoff for qualified Iowa zoos, making an appropriation, and providing for the Act's implementation.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 87.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kelley, and Sands. H.J. 167.

H.F. 48

By Olson, T.

A bill for an act relating to property tax valuation and exemption of value added by installation of certain geothermal, solar, and wind energy property.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 87.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Forbes, and Sands. H.J. 167.

H.F. 49

By Sands.

A bill for an act providing for drainage or levee districts managed by a board of trustees, and including effective date provisions.(See Cmte. Bill H.F. 152)

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 87.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Bearinger, and Devoe. H.J. 104.

Feb. 13 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 275.

By Drake.

A bill for an act relating to the exemption from the state inheritance tax of estates of a certain size and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 87.

H.F. 51

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act requiring notification of employers used as employment contacts by recipients of unemployment compensation benefits. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 483)

Jan. 17 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 90.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Fisher, and Jacoby. H.J. 109.

H.F. 52

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act exempting investment counseling services from the state sales tax.

Jan. 17 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 90.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 167.

H.F. 53

By Fry and Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to notification of the placement of sex offenders in nursing facilities, residential care facilities, and assisted living programs, and the prohibition of certain placements of sexually violent predators in such facilities and programs, and providing penalties, and including effective date provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 552)

Jan. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 95.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Hunter, and Lofgren. H.J. 104.

H.F. 54

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to the confidentiality of patient information held by a pharmacy and providing a penalty.

Jan. 22 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, H.J. 98.

Jan. 22 13 Subcommittee, Garrett, Hess, and Stutsman. H.J. 104.

H.F. 55

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act allowing criminal history and abuse registry background checks for certain food vendors. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 540)

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 105.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Fisher, and Kressig. H.J. 141.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 56

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to energy cost disclosures in connection with rental units or properties, providing penalties, making remedies applicable, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 106.

By Windschitl, Klein, Vander Linden, Heartsill, Landon, Fry, Garrett, Huseman, Dolecheck, Worthan, Brandenburg, Fisher, Bacon, Watts, Deyoe, Hagenow, Alons, Costello, Stanerson, Highfill, Pettengill, Taylor, R., Baudler, Forristall, Sheets, Salmon, Maxwell, Jorgensen, Hess, Gassman, Schultz and Sands.

A bill for an act relating to the justifiable use of reasonable force and providing a remedy.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 106.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Dawson, and Wolfe. H.J. 131.

Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Windschitl, Brandenburg, and Wolfe. H.J. 756.

H.F. 58

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to child support obligations and neglect or abandonment of a child based on nonsupport, and providing penalties.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 106.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Garrett, Anderson, and Hess. H.J. 158.

H.F. 59

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to energy efficiency efforts by state agencies and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 106.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Grassley, Bacon, and Isenhart. H.J. 109.

H.F. 60

By Watts.

A bill for an act relating to the approval and imposition of local option taxes and including applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 505)

Jan. 23 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 106.

Jan. 23 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Isenhart, and Pettengill. H.J. 109.

H.F. 61

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act providing for ongoing absentee voter status.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 112.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Kajtazovic, and L. Miller. H.J. 115.

H.F. 62

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to delivery of absentee ballots to veterans who are residents or patients of certain health care facilities and hospitals.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 112.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 122.

H.F. 63

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to delivery of absentee ballots to certain health care facilities and hospitals.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 112.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Cohoon, and Grassley. H.J. 122.

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to voting by persons in certain health care facilities and hospitals.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 112.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee, Drake, Koester, and Steckman. H.J. 115.

H.F. 65

By Grassley.

A bill for an act relating to the implementation of federal statute, regulation, or policy by state administrative agencies. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 517)

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 113.

Jan. 24 13 Rereferred to Economic Growth. H.J. 113.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Jacoby, and Schultz. H.J. 141.

H.F. 66

By Watts, Pettengill, Schultz, Fry, Alons, Miller, L., Windschitl, Landon, Sheets, Bacon, Heartsill, Soderberg, Shaw, Highfill, Koester, Hess, Taylor, R., Hagenow, Huseman, Dolecheck, Klein, Fisher, Salmon, Vander Linden, Rogers, Hanusa and Brandenburg.

A bill for an act to prohibit the state and all political subdivisions from supporting or participating in any action relating to the United Nations Agenda 21 proposal to impose sustainable development principles and practices on state and local governments.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 113.

Jan. 24 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Pettengill, and T. Taylor. H.J. 115.

H.F. 67

By Wolfe and Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to elimination of the authorization for a court to order the payment of a postsecondary education subsidy in dissolution of marriage proceedings.

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 113.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Baltimore, and Dawson. H.J. 131.

H.F. 68

By Smith, J. and Hess.

A bill for an act extending a provision relating to the use of certain increases in watercraft registration fees by the natural resource commission. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 155)

Jan. 24 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 113.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Byrnes, and Hanson. H.J. 131.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 790.

H.F. 69

By Lofgren.

A bill for an act relating to the protection of students from concussions and other brain injuries.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 118.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Koester, Abdul-Samad, and Gassman. H.J. 131.

H.F. 70

By Riding.

A bill for an act providing for small business eligibility to qualify for and obtain specified energy-related financial assistance.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth, H.J. 118.

Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Gaskill, and Schultz. H.J. 292.

By Heddens.

A bill for an act providing for standardized provisions and format and a consumer guide for long-term care insurance policies and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 118.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 131.

H.F. 72

By Baltimore.

A bill for an act providing for an exception to municipal tort liability for claims arising from sledding on municipality-controlled property. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 158)

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, H.J. 119.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Hess, Kaufmann, and Lensing. H.J. 141.

Feb. 13 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 276.

H.F. 73

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to optional permits to acquire firearms and to permits to carry weapons and providing a penalty.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 119.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Alons, and Lensing. H.J. 158.

H.F. 74

By Windschitl and Highfill.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of firearms and ammunition in a state of public emergency and providing a remedy.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 119.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Alons, and Dawson. H.J. 141.

H.F. 75

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to the disposition of legal firearms and ammunition seized by a law enforcement agency. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 536)

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 119.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Alons, and Anderson. H.J. 141.

H.F. 76

By Watts, Klein, Alons, Vander Linden, Landon, Fisher, Sheets and Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to the application of foreign laws, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 119.

Jan. 30 13 Sponsor added, Heartsill. H.J. 139.

H.F. 77

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to the identification of certain contributors to persons making independent expenditures.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 119.

Jan. 28 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 122.

By Isenhart and Lofgren.

A bill for an act authorizing local authorities to permit parking on the left side of a roadway during periods of winter weather. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 354)

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 119.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Landon, Forbes, and Heartsill. H.J. 131.

H.F. 79

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act creating exemptions from the computation of net income for the individual and corporate income tax and the franchise tax of amounts paid to and received from a health care sharing ministry and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Jan. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 120.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Stanerson. H.J. 168.

H.F. 80

By Windschitl, Klein, Sands, Highfill, Worthan, Brandenburg, Huseman, Stanerson, Heartsill, Watts, Fisher, Salmon, Maxwell, Alons, Sheets and Pettengill.

A bill for an act mandating drug testing of applicants for and certain recipients of assistance under the family investment program.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 124.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Abdul-Samad, and Forristall. H.J. 131.

Jan. 30 13 Sponsor added, Pettengill. H.J. 139.

H.F. 81

By Windschitl, Klein, Sands, Highfill, Baltimore, Brandenburg, Worthan, Huseman, Stanerson, Heartsill, Watts, Fisher, Gassman, Salmon, Rogers, Maxwell, Hanusa, Alons, Sheets and Pettengill.

A bill for an act concerning the confidentiality of certain information relating to holders of nonprofessional permits to carry weapons and permits to acquire pistols and revolvers. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 535)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 125.

Jan. 30 13 Sponsor added, Pettengill. H.J. 139.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Alons, and M. Smith. H.J. 158.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 713.

H.F. 82

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act establishing a lifetime fur harvester license for residents who are sixty-five years of age or older. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 394)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 125.

Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Hanson, Highfill, and Rayhons. H.J. 141.

Mar. 11 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 483.

H.F. 83

By Heddens, Wessel-Kroeschell, Isenhart, Murphy, Berry, Gaskill, Hunter, Wood, Cohoon, Dawson, Smith, M., Bearinger, Kressig, Taylor, T., Staed, Mascher, Ourth, Winckler, Stutsman, Thede, Miller, H., Anderson, Steckman, Hanson, Lensing, Oldson and Thomas.

A bill for an act relating to integrated care models for the delivery of health care, including but not limited to required utilization of a medical home by individuals

currently and newly eligible for coverage under the Medicaid program and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 125.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Bacon, and Heddens. H.J. 132.

H.F. 84

By Brandenburg.

A bill for an act relating to and requiring the return of stolen merchandise in the possession of a pawn shop owner or operator, and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 514)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 125.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Brandenburg, Dawson, and R. Taylor. H.J. 132.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 85

By Brandenburg.

A bill for an act placing limitations on fees imposed for failure to redeem a gift certificate, and including an applicability date provision.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 125.

Jan. 29 13 Subcommittee, Brandenburg, Kajtazovic, and R. Taylor. H.J. 132.

H.F. 86

By Gaskill.

A bill for an act relating to the validity of a power of attorney.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 125.

H.F. 87

By Gaskill.

A bill for an act requiring that certain intergovernmental agreements include a provision for mediation and arbitration.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 126.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Hanusa, Gaskill, and Highfill. H.J. 168.

H.F. 88

By Fisher

A bill for an act relating to a right of subrogation by an insurer in a criminal case. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 608)

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 126.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Fisher, Landon, and Riding. H.J. 159.

H.F. 89

By Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act relating to a foreign language requirement at the elementary school level and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 126.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Fry, Abdul-Samad, and Salmon, H.J. 131.

By Alons, Rogers, Gassman, Shaw, Cownie and Sheets.

A bill for an act allowing the use of a trained dog to retrieve a wounded deer and providing a penalty.

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 126.
- Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Ruff, and Salmon. H.J. 336.

H.F. 91

By Alons, Highfill, Schultz, Sheets, Dolecheck, Fry, Brandenburg, Gassman, Salmon and Koester.

A bill for an act relating to the exclusion from the computation of net income of the net capital gain from the sale of a business or of certain business property and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 126.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 729.

H.F. 92

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to the natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund by increasing the sales and use tax rates and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 126.
- Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 168.

H.F. 93

By Murphy, Hall, Kajtazovic, Ruff, Olson, T., Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Muhlbauer, Kressig, Jacoby, Isenhart, Gaskill, Berry, Kearns, Kelley, Staed, Steckman, Bearinger, Smith, M., Dawson, Hanson, Cohoon, Miller, H., Ourth, Lykam, Lensing, Winckler, Wolfe, Thede, Anderson, Running-Marquardt, Forbes, Heddens, Taylor, T., Mascher, McCarthy, Dunkel, Thomas, Wood, Gaines, Hunter, Lundby, Riding, Olson, R., Oldson, Abdul-Samad and Prichard.

A bill for an act relating to bidding for purchases through a competitive bidding process by the state or political subdivisions.

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 127.
- Jan. 30 13 Sponsor added, Prichard. H.J. 139.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Riding, and Soderberg. H.J. 622.

H.F. 94

By Miller, H., Berry, Gaines, Hunter, Kelley, Lensing, Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Dawson, Wolfe, Thede, Anderson, Kearns, Running-Marquardt, Thomas, Bearinger, Ourth, Dunkel, Heddens, Mascher, Smith, M., Heaton, Murphy, Gaskill and Oldson.

A bill for an act establishing a notification requirement for mammogram reports.

- Jan. 29 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 127.
- Jan. 30 13 Sponsor added, Oldson. H.J. 139.
- Jan. 30 13 Subcommittee, Lofgren, Anderson, and Hess. H.J. 141.

H.F. 95

By Kressig.

A bill for an act relating to exemptions from motor vehicle window transparency requirements, and making a penalty applicable.

- Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 135.
- Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Cohoon, and Landon. H.J. 159.

By Ruff.

A bill for an act establishing a supplementary weighting program for shared operational functions of school districts and area education agencies.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 136.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 97

By Murphy.

A bill for an act providing eligibility for mental health services for certain children through the regional mental health and disability service system.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, H.J. 136.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Heddens, and Koester. H.J. 159.

H.F. 98

By Wolfe and Olson, S.

A bill for an act relating to county mental health and disability services fund levies and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 136.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Lofgren, and M. Smith. H.J. 159.

Feb. 04 13 Rereferred to Ways & Means. H.J. 167.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Gaskill, and Sands. H.J. 304.

H.F. 99

By Heaton and Heddens.

A bill for an act relating to third-party payment of services provided by a physical therapist.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 137.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Bacon, Costello, and Heddens. H.J. 159.

Feb. 06 13 Rereferred to Commerce. H.J. 241.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Kressig, and R. Taylor. H.J. 343.

Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 100

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to the inclusion of reasonable training costs in the direct costs considered reimbursable for Medicaid home and community-based services programs. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 198)

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 137.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Heddens, and Hess. H.J. 159.

Feb. 27 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 373.

H.F. 101

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to cost report and rate setting procedures for home and community-based services providers under the Medicaid program.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 137.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, M. Smith, and R. Taylor. H.J. 159.

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to certification of adult day services programs. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 197)

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 137.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Hunter, and Landon, H.J. 159.

Feb. 27 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 372.

H.F. 103

By Wessel-Kroeschell, Wolfe, Murphy, Staed, Lensing, Winckler, Isenhart, Hall, Hunter, Kearns, Stutsman, Kelley, Taylor, T., Miller, H., Berry, Steckman, Bearinger, Kajtazovic, Kressig, Heddens, Gaines, Mascher, McCarthy, Smith, M., Cohoon, Ourth, Hanson, Lykam, Jacoby, Gaskill, Riding, Thomas, Olson, T., Anderson, Dunkel, Wood, Muhlbauer, Oldson, Ruff, Forbes and Thede.

A bill for an act relating to domestic abuse and sexual assault victim services, including establishment of a legislative study committee and providing an appropriation.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 137.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Koester, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 159.

H.F. 104

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to the payment of reasonable attorney fees relating to an appeal of a termination of parental rights order. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 471)

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 137.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Hess, Gassman, and M. Smith. H.J. 168.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 105

By Fry, Alons, Shaw and Heartsill.

A bill for an act prohibiting cities from enforcing certain parking-related ordinances against an owner of a vehicle bearing purple heart plates.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 138.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Rayhons, Lundby, and Sheets. H.J. 168.

H.F. 106

By Rogers.

A bill for an act relating to the disposition of fines collected under city and county automated traffic law enforcement programs and providing for the deposit of certain revenues into the road use tax fund.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 138.

Jan. 31 13 Subcommittee, Rogers, Heartsill, and Murphy. H.J. 159.

H.F. 107

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to the classification and taxation of certain property used for human habitation as residential property.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 138.

Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

By Isenhart and Drake.

A bill for an act relating to locker plants for purposes of property taxation and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 138.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 729.

H.F. 109

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to consideration of the educational setting of a minor child in a child custody proceeding. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 537)

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 138.

Feb. 04 13 Subcommittee, Hess, Hagenow, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 168.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 110

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to taxation by updating the Code references to the Internal Revenue Code and decoupling from certain federal bonus depreciation provisions, providing certain taxpayers additional time to file a claim for refund or credit of individual income tax, extending the property assessment appeal board, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 38)

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 138.

Feb. 04 13 Amendment H-1001 filed. H.J. 168.

Feb. 05 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Feb. 06 13 Amendment H-1001 adopted. H.J. 175.

Feb. 06 13 Substituted SF 106. H.J. 175.

Feb. 06 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 177.

H.F. 111

By Baudler.

A bill for an act exempting the sales price of all-terrain vehicles used in agricultural production from the sales and use tax. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 598)

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 139.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Moore, and Muhlbauer. H.J. 304.

Mar 29 13 Withdrawn H.J. 713

H.F. 112

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the forfeiture of bail in a criminal case. (Formerly HSB 25) Effective 7-1-13.

Jan. 30 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 139.

Feb. 06 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 238.

Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. H.J. 239.

Feb. 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 204.

Feb. 06 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 204.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Horn, Taylor, and Zaun. S.J. 238.

Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 688.

Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 758.

Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 759.

Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 781.

Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.

Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 943.

H.F. 113

By Dolecheck, Forristall, Landon, Salmon, Watts, Garrett, Sheets, Olson, S., Schultz, Klein, Costello, Jorgensen and Byrnes.

A bill for an act relating to independent accreditation of nonpublic schools.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 162.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Salmon, and Wood. H.J. 170.

H.F. 114

By Mascher, Stutsman, Taylor, T., Kressig, Heddens, Wolfe, Staed, Kearns, Bearinger, Ruff, Berry, Anderson, Kajtazovic, Lundby, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Lykam, Cohoon, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Olson, R., Gaines, Hanson, Jacoby, Lensing, Kelley, Murphy, Forbes, Oldson, Dunkel, Wood, Riding, Hunter, Thomas, Steckman and Hall.

A bill for an act relating to reimbursement for services provided under a medical assistance home and community-based services waiver for the elderly.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 162.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, Dawson, Abdul-Samad, and Heaton. H.J. 170.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Forristall, Abdul-Samad, and Heaton. H.J. 382.

H.F. 115

By Mascher, Stutsman, Taylor, T., Kressig, Wolfe, Staed, Kearns, Bearinger, Ruff, Berry, Miller, H., Thede, Anderson, Kajtazovic, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Cohoon, Lykam, Smith, M., Gaskill, Hall, Steckman, Thomas, Hunter, Isenhart, Riding, Wood, Dunkel, Oldson, Forbes, Murphy, Muhlbauer, Kelley, Lensing, Jacoby, Hanson, Gaines, Abdul-Samad and Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to the department on aging, and making an appropriation.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 162.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Heaton, and Murphy. H.J. 170.

H.F. 116

By Mascher, Stutsman, Taylor, T., Kressig, Heddens, Wolfe, Staed, Kearns, Bearinger, Ruff, Berry, Thede, Anderson, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Lykam, Cohoon, Smith, M., Olson, R., Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Hanson, Jacoby, Lensing, Kelley, Muhlbauer, Murphy, Forbes, Oldson, Wood, Riding, Hunter, Thomas, Steckman and Hall.

A bill for an act relating to the long-term care resident's advocate program and making appropriations.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 163.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Dawson, and Heaton, H.J. 170.

H.F. 117

By Heddens, Olson, T., Hall, Lundby, Running-Marquardt, Winckler, Taylor, T., Murphy, Wood, Hunter, Muhlbauer, Ourth, Forbes, Wessel-Kroeschell, Gaines, Wolfe, Staed, Kressig, Kearns, Bearinger, Berry, Thede, Anderson, Lykam, Cohoon, Smith, M., Mascher, Stutsman, Oldson and Gaskill.

A bill for an act relating to mental health and disability services by making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, and related changes, and including effective dates.

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 163.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Heaton, and M. Smith. H.J. 170.

H.F. 118

By Isenhart and Koester.

A bill for an act creating an Iowa institute for public policy.

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 163.
- Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Mascher. H.J. 170.

H.F. 119

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to county attorney duties when representing the department of human services in juvenile court. (Formerly HSB 14) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 163.
- Feb. 05 13 Amendment H-1003 filed. H.J. 171.
- Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1003 withdrawn, H.J. 273.
- Feb. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 8. H.J. 273.
- Feb. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 267.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 308.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 715.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3109 filed. S.J. 715.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3221 filed, adopted. S.J. 977.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3109 out of order, S.J. 978.
- May 07 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 978.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. S.J. 978.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1032.
- May 08 13 Senate amendment H-1443. H.J. 1033.
- May 08 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1443. H.J. 1033.
- May 08 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1033.
- May 08 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1039.
- May 08 13 Immediate message, H.J. 1036.
- May 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 982.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1114.

H.F. 120

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the judicial branch including provisions pertaining to shorthand reporters and the practice of law, making appropriations, and providing for a fee. (Formerly HSB 15)

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 163.
- Feb. 06 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment H-1249 filed. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1249 adopted. H.J. 766.

Apr. 08 13 Substituted SF 318. H.J. 766.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 768.

H.F. 121

By Labor.

A bill for an act relating to conformity with federal law concerning unemployment insurance employer charges and claimant misrepresentation regarding benefit overpayments, providing a penalty, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 18)

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 164.

Feb. 06 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 13 13 Substituted SF 110. H.J. 271.

Feb. 13 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 272.

H.F. 122

By Isenhart and Highfill.

A bill for an act relating to the operations of certain common interest communities.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 164.

H.F. 123

By Isenhart, Kaufmann and Jacoby.

A bill for an act providing for a product stewardship report by the department of natural resources.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 164.

H.F. 124

By Pettengill, Heartsill, Alons, Huseman, Sheets, Heaton, Hess, Hagenow and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act establishing a property tax exemption for a principal residence owned by a totally disabled individual or certain elderly individuals and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 164.

Mar. 06 13 Sponsor added, Kaufmann. H.J. 428.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 729.

H.F. 125

By Pettengill, Hein, Hess, Koester, Stanerson and Alons.

A bill for an act providing a sales tax exemption for textbooks used in attending a postsecondary educational institution.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 164.

Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

H.F. 126

By Isenhart, Koester, Hanson and Byrnes.

A bill for an act relating to school guidance counselors and professional service providers, including professional service and secondary guidance counselor preparation and professional development programs, related licensing and endorsement requirements under the board of educational examiners, and the provision of career and academic guidance counseling services by school districts.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 164.

Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Hanson, and Stanerson. H.J. 281.

By Lofgren and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act prohibiting employers and schools from seeking access to certain online personal employee and student information and providing penalties.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 165.

H.F. 128

By Isenhart, Kelley, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Steckman, Anderson and Mascher. A bill for an act relating to permits for the drilling of a well for oil or gas utilizing hydraulic fracturing and providing for the establishment of fees.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 165.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Klein, Kelley, and Maxwell. H.J. 257.

H.F. 129

By Thomas, Murphy, Steckman, Running-Marquardt, Hall, Gaskill, Abdul-Samad, Ourth, Gaines, Hanson, Jacoby, Lensing, Stutsman, Kelley, Muhlbauer, Forbes, Dunkel, Riding, Miller, H., Anderson, Kajtazovic, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Lykam, Cohoon, Smith, M., Mascher, Taylor, T., Kressig, Wolfe, Staed, Kearns, Bearinger and Heddens.

A bill for an act relating to employee stock ownership plans by making an appropriation to provide assistance, promotion, and education to interested businesses and to obtain the services of an expert in employee stock ownership plans.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 165.

Feb. 11 13 Rereferred to Economic Growth. H.J. 256.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Gaskill, and R. Taylor. H.J. 411.

H.F. 130

By Lofgren, Kaufmann, Byrnes, Grassley, Kressig, Muhlbauer, Windschitl, Rogers, Hunter, Heddens, Murphy, Miller, L., Hagenow, Worthan, Deyoe, Rayhons, Klein, Heaton, Kelley, Smith, J., Landon, Jacoby, Lykam and Cownie.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special hunting licenses to certain nonresident disabled veterans and disabled members of the armed forces serving on active federal service. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 361)

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 165.

Feb. 05 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Kearns, and Windschitl. H.J. 170.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 131

By State Government.

A bill for an act authorizing charitable giving payroll deductions for community college employees. (Formerly HSB 57) Effective 7-1-13.

Feb. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 165.

Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 94, nays none. H.J. 369.

Feb. 27 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 380.

Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.

Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.

Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 344.

Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 344.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Dearden, Anderson, and Sodders. S.J. 352.

Mar. 20 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 613.

Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 680.

- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. S.J. 681.
- Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 701.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to an application for the immediate return of seized property. (Formerly HSB 7)

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 166.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted SF 188. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 506.

H.F. 133

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the discharge of a firearm near buildings or feedlots by certified law enforcement officers for training purposes, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 10) Effective 3-28-13.

- Feb. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 166.
- Feb. 05 13 Amendment H-1002 filed. H.J. 171.
- Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1002 adopted. H.J. 272.
- Feb. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 272.
- Feb. 13 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Sodders, and Sorenson. S.J. 309.
- Mar. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 366.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays 1. S.J. 463.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 703.

H.F. 134

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to the court's authority to grant a protective order following an adjudication of domestic abuse.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 169.

H.F. 135

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to deferred judgments and the possession of firearms and offensive weapons.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 169.

H.F. 136

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of the law enforcement initiative surcharge.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 169.

By Mascher, Taylor, T., Staed, Hanson, Forbes, Kearns, Bearinger, Steckman, Berry and Riding.

A bill for an act relating to elderly persons with aggressive or psychiatric behaviors in long-term care facilities.

Feb. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 170.

Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Heaton, and Stutsman. H.J. 242.

H.F. 138

By Shaw, Heartsill, Alons, Schultz, Bacon, Sheets, Koester, Fry and Salmon. A bill for an act relating to the definition of person in the context of the victim of the crime of murder, and providing penalties.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 172.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Mar. 26 14 Motion to invoke Rule 60, withdraw from committee and place on calendar. H.J. 592.

Mar. 26 14 Speaker ruled motion out of order. H.J. 592.

H.F. 139

By Steckman.

A bill for an act requiring the use of headlights or daytime running lamps on a motor vehicle during periods of moisture accumulation or windshield wiper use, and making a penalty applicable.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 172.

H.F. 140

By Dolecheck, Alons, Klein, Huseman, Byrnes, Schultz, Steckman and Drake.

A bill for an act relating to school district funding by establishing a supplementary weighting program for shared operational functions of school districts and area education agencies. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 472)

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 172.

Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Ruff, and Salmon. H.J. 250.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 141

By Hein, Sheets, Klein, Alons, Grassley, Byrnes, Olson, S., Maxwell, Jorgensen, Miller, L., Heaton, Stanerson, Pettengill, Moore and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to the time for certifying school district budgets and submitting area education agency budgets and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 173.

Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Rogers, and Winckler. H.J. 250.

H.F. 142

By Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lundby, Kajtazovic, Anderson, Thede, Berry, Ruff, Steckman, Thomas, Hunter, Wood, Kelley, Lensing, Jacoby, Hanson, Gaines, Abdul-Samad and Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to student performance by establishing an education remediation council and an advanced placement funding formula.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 173.

By Hall and Forristall.

A bill for an act concerning harassment and bullying by students and providing criminal and civil penalties and remedies for failure by parents, guardians, and custodians to prevent such harassment and bullying.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 173.

Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Byrnes, and Wood. H.J. 292.

H.F. 144

By Hanusa.

A bill for an act providing that children who are enrolled in the statewide preschool program are of compulsory attendance age. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 351)

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 173.

Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee, Hanusa, Garrett, and Mascher, H.J. 250.

Mar. 11 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 479.

H.F. 145

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act creating an Iowa state board for blind and deaf education with authority over the Iowa school for the deaf and the Iowa braille and sight saving school.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 173.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Abdul-Samad, and Rogers. H.J. 343.

H.F. 146

By Pettengill, Upmeyer, Hagenow, Huseman, Shaw, Heartsill, Alons, Hein, Hess and Fisher.

A bill for an act creating a silver alert program within the department of public safety for missing cognitively impaired persons.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 173.

H.F. 147

By Kajtazovic, Kearns, Hunter, Thomas, Heddens, Jacoby, Muhlbauer, Kaufmann and Maxwell.

A bill for an act prohibiting the sale of United States flags manufactured outside of the United States, and providing a penalty.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 174.

Feb. 06 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Prichard. H.J. 242.

Feb. 07 13 Sponsor added, Maxwell. H.J. 249.

H.F. 148

By Pettengill, Fisher, Alons, Maxwell, Hein, Hess, Heartsill, Vander Linden, Landon, Schultz and Watts.

A bill for an act adding one-half unit of personal finance literacy to the educational program standards established for school districts and accredited nonpublic schools, making an appropriation, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 174.

Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee, Hess, Koester, and Staed. H.J. 250.

By Isenhart, Kearns and Kelley.

A bill for an act requiring minimum sick and safe time for employees, providing a penalty, and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 174.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Kearns. H.J. 257.

Feb. 12 13 Sponsor added, Kelley. H.J. 264.

H.F. 150

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to certain campaign communications, providing for fees, and providing for penalties.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 174.

Feb. 07 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Prichard. H.J. 250.

H.F. 151

By Jorgensen.

A bill for an act requiring the driver of a motor vehicle to maintain a certain distance when passing a bicycle on a highway, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 175.

H.F. 152

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to drainage or levee districts by providing for agreements with owners of land located within districts, providing for the management of districts by a board of trustees, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 49) Effective 5-1-13.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 175.

Feb. 12 13 Amendment H-1007 filed. H.J. 268.

Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1007 adopted. H.J. 274.

Feb. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 274.

Feb. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 279.

Feb. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 268.

Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 268.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Hart, Brase, and Houser. S.J. 285.

Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 736.

Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3121 filed. S.J. 736.

Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

Apr. 22 13 Amendment S-3121 adopted. S.J. 883.

Apr. 22 13 Passed Senate, aves 50, navs none. S.J. 883.

Apr. 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 883.

Apr. 22 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 883.

Apr. 22 13 Senate amendment H-1328 filed, H.J. 885.

Apr. 23 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1328, H.J. 890.

Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 890.

Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 891.

Apr. 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 888.

Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.

Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 948.

May 01 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 984.

By Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lundby, Kajtazovic, Anderson, Thede, Berry, Ruff, Steckman, Thomas, Bearinger, Kearns, Staed, Wolfe, Heddens, Kressig, Taylor, T., Olson, R., Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Hanson, Jacoby, Lensing, Stutsman, Kelley, Forbes, Dunkel and Wood.

A bill for an act authorizing the college student aid commission to organize a nonprofit corporation to provide Iowans with postsecondary educational financial assistance.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 240.

Feb. 25 13 Sponsor withdrawn, Jorgensen. H.J. 352.

H.F. 154

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to increasing certain criminal and administrative penalties for operating-while-intoxicated offenses.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 240.

H.F. 155

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act extending a provision relating to the use of certain increases in watercraft registration fees by the natural resource commission. (Formerly H.F. 68)

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 240.

Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Maxwell, and Thomas. H.J. 704.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 790.

H.F. 156

By Steckman, Wood, Mascher, Cohoon, Ruff, Hanson, Winckler, Gaines, Abdul-Samad, Anderson, Taylor, T., Ourth, Smith, M., Gaskill, Olson, R., Berry, Kressig, Lykam, Prichard, Kelley, Oldson, Forbes, Muhlbauer, Wolfe, Kajtazovic, Isenhart, Hall and Dunkel.

A bill for an act relating to state funding for intensive instructional services and supports and to the retention in grade three of students who are deficient in reading and who fail to enroll in an intensive summer reading program.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 240.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Mascher. H.J. 343.

H.F. 157

By Steckman, Murphy, Wood, Staed, Kelley, Hall, Ruff, Dawson, Gaskill, Mascher, Hanson, Winckler, Gaines, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Running-Marquardt, Anderson, Taylor, T., Lensing, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lundby, Hunter, Kearns, Thomas and Dunkel.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa early intervention block grant program by extending the repeal date of the chapter establishing the program and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 241.

H.F. 158

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act providing for an exception to municipal tort liability for claims arising from sledding or tubing on municipality-controlled property.

Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 241.

Feb. 11 13 Amendment H-1005 filed. H.J. 259.

Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1005 adopted. H.J. 275.

Feb. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 55, nays 45. H.J. 276.

```
Feb. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 279.
```

- Feb. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 309.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 97.

H.F. 159

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the possession of certain products with the intent to use the products to manufacture a controlled substance, and making penalties applicable. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 241.
- Feb. 12 13 Amendment H-1011 filed. H.J. 268.
- Feb. 27 13 Amendment H-1011 adopted. H.J. 370.
- Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 370.
- Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.
- Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 344.
- Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 344.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Courtney, and Zaun. S.J. 361.

 **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Taylor, Courtney, and Garrett. S.J. 83.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 556.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment S-5077 filed, S.J. 608.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, S.J. 619.
- Mar. 24 14 Amendment S-5077 adopted. S.J. 628.
- Mar. 24 14 Passed Senate, aves 45, navs none. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 24 14 Senate amendment H-8145 filed, H.J. 568.
- Apr. 01 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8145. H.J. 634.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 634.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 718.

H.F. 160

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to mental health and disability services by making transfers and appropriations for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, and including related changes and effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 103) Effective 3-28-13.

- Feb. 06 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 241.
- Feb. 07 13 Amendment H-1004 filed. H.J. 252.
- Feb. 11 13 Amendment H-1006 filed. H.J. 259.
- Feb. 12 13 Amendments H-1008, H-1009, and H-1010 filed. H.J. 268.
- Feb. 13 12 Amendment H-1006 lost. H.J. 277.
- Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1013 to amendment H-1010 filed, adopted. H.J. 278.
- Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1012 filed. H.J. 278.
- Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1012 out of order. H.J. 278.

- Feb. 13 13 Amendment H-1010 as amended, adopted. H.J. 278.
- Feb. 13 13 Amendments H-1004, H-1008, and H-1009 out of order. H.J. 278.
- Feb. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 58, nays 42. H.J. 278.
- Feb. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 268.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Dvorsky, Ernst, Ragan, and Segebart. S.J. 277.
- Mar. 11 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 475.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 44, nays 5. S.J. 521.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 703.

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act requiring regional mental health and disability services to be provided to both children and adults.

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 246.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and M. Smith. H.J. 257.

H.F. 162

By Bacon.

A bill for an act permitting the use of crossbows to hunt deer and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 499)

- Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 246.
- Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Fisher, Bacon, and Ourth. H.J. 257.
- Mar. 27 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 691.

H.F. 163

By Hunter, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Anderson, Abdul-Samad and Mascher. A bill for an act prohibiting the sale or transfer of large capacity ammunition feeding devices, providing penalties, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 246.

H.F. 164

By Hunter, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Steckman, Anderson, Abdul-Samad and Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to the sale or transfer of firearms, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 247.

H.F. 165

By Kajtazovic, Kelley, Steckman and Isenhart.

A bill for an act authorizing the natural resource commission to limit the types of ammunition that may be used to take wildlife in the state.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 247.

By Koester.

A bill for an act relating to persons offering orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services to the public, and relating to the scope of orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services which may be ordered by certain health care providers, and including transition provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 486)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 247.

Feb. 11 13 Rereferred to State Government. H.J. 256.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Koester, L. Miller, and Steckman. H.J. 257.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 713.

H.F. 167

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act establishing a child endangerment offense for the mother of a newborn child who caused an illegal drug to be present in the newborn child's body, and providing a penalty. (Formerly HSB 49)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 247.

Feb. 19 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1065 filed. H.J. 488.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 760.

H.F. 168

By Public Safety.

Jan. 16 14

A bill for an act relating to the controlled substance of marijuana, providing a penalty, and including an effective date provision. (Formerly HSB 52)

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 247.

Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 72, nays 27. H.J. 456.

Mar. 11 13 Immediate message, H.J. 486.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 480.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 480.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Boettger, and Courtney. S.J. 547.

**** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****

Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Boettger, and Courtney. S.J. 83.

H.F. 169

By Shaw, Maxwell, Alons, Salmon, Schultz, Sheets, Heartsill, Highfill and Brandenburg. A bill for an act relating to the carrying of weapons on school grounds.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary, H.J. 247.

H.F. 170

By Shaw, Schultz, Alons, Watts, Heartsill, Highfill, Brandenburg and Landon. A bill for an act relating to firearms including the ownership and manufacture of firearms, firearm accessories, and ammunition, providing for a penalty, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 248.

H.F. 171

By Windschitl, Klein, Koester, Fry, Schultz, Huseman, Fisher, Brandenburg, Landon, Hanusa, Costello and Salmon.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of person under the criminal code.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 248.

By Windschitl, Klein, Fry, Schultz, Huseman, Fisher, Hess, Sheets, Alons, Brandenburg, Maxwell, Salmon and Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to school employees and the carrying of weapons and providing a penalty.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 248.

H.F. 173

By Windschitl, Rogers, Klein, Koester, Fry, Schultz, Huseman, Fisher, Sheets, Landon, Hanusa, Maxwell, Costello, Salmon and Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to medical abortions and providing penalties.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 248.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Koester, Costello, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 257.

H.F. 174

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to breast cancer screening and treatment under the Medicaid program.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 248.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Bacon, Hess, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 257.

H.F. 175

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to eligibility determinations for the state child care assistance program.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 248.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 258.

H.F. 176

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act requiring the department of workforce development to assist counties in developing options to support the employment-related needs of persons receiving mental health and disability services through the county and regional mental health and disability service system.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 249.

Feb. 12 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 265.

H.F. 177

By Hanson, Gaskill, Hall, Thede, Wessel-Kroeschell, Kelley and Maxwell.

A bill for an act relating to the keeping of farm deer and preserve whitetail and including penalties and applicability provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 249.

Feb. 07 13 Sponsor added, Maxwell. H.J. 249.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Fisher, Hall, Hanson, and Rayhons. H.J. 304.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Rayhons, Fisher, Hall, Hanson, and J. Smith. H.J. 392.

H.F. 178

By Alons, Sheets, Heartsill, Gassman, Shaw, Watts, Schultz, Highfill, Forristall, Brandenburg, Drake and Salmon.

A bill for an act declaring the federal Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act invalid, null and void, and of no effect in this state, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 249.

By Hall, Jorgensen, Smith, M., Hanusa, Cohoon, Kearns, Dawson, Thomas, Abdul-Samad, McCarthy, Hanson, Berry, Olson, R., Gaskill, Running-Marquardt, Bearinger, Anderson, Taylor, T., Hunter, Kajtazovic, Wolfe, Wood, Muhlbauer, Forbes, Riding, Oldson, Olson, T., Prichard, Lykam, Kressig, Ruff, Ourth, Dunkel, Thede, Kelley and Gaines.

A bill for an act relating to school district funding from the taxpayers trust fund by making transfers to the property tax equity and relief fund, establishing a school district property tax replacement fund and making transfers to the fund, making appropriations, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 249.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Riding, and Sands. H.J. 304.

H.F. 180

By Staed, Stutsman, Hunter, Mascher, Kressig, Kajtazovic, Lundby, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Lensing, Abdul-Samad, Taylor, T., Anderson, Ourth, Bearinger, Ruff, Steckman, Kearns, Thomas, Dunkel, Heddens, Smith, M., Gaskill, Berry, Kelley, Gaines, Oldson, Forbes, Muhlbauer and Wolfe.

A bill for an act providing for the licensure of music therapists and providing for fees.

Feb. 08 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 253.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Anderson, and Fry. H.J. 258.

H.F. 181

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to the adoption of guidelines relating to the use and prescribing of opiates by emergency departments.

Feb. 08 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 253.

Feb. 11 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Garrett, and M. Smith. H.J. 258.

H.F. 182

By Olson, S.

A bill for an act concerning the authority of a micro-distilled spirits permit holder to sell and serve alcohol on the premises of the micro-distillery.

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 260.

Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Hall, and Pettengill. H.J. 281.

H.F. 183

By Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Anderson, Thede, Steckman, Thomas, Hunter, Isenhart, Wood, Kelley, Lensing, Jacoby, Gaines, Abdul-Samad and Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to policies at public institutions of higher education granting resident status for purposes of paying postsecondary tuition and fees.

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 260.

Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Koester, and Winckler. H.J. 292.

H.F. 184

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the authority of cities to regulate and restrict the occupancy of residential rental property. (Formerly HSB 9) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2331)

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 260.

Mar. 12 13 Amendments H-1070 and H-1075 filed. H.J. 526.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Brandenburg, Baltimore, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 217.
- Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the title of the office of citizens' aide. (Formerly HSB 39) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 261.
- Feb. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 91, nays 5. H.J. 333.
- Feb. 19 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 335.
- Feb. 25 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 299.
- Feb. 20 13 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 153. S.J. 299.
- Mar. 11 13 Substituted for Senate File 153. S.J. 456.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 703.

H.F. 186

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the option of voting straight party at certain elections. (Formerly H.F. 13)

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 261.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 187

By Hunter, Lensing, Wessel-Kroeschell, Anderson, Bearinger, Taylor, T., Abdul-Samad, Mascher, Thomas, Gaines, Smith, M., Kelley, Murphy, Stutsman, Dawson, Forbes, Wood, Oldson, Muhlbauer, Heddens and Gaskill.

A bill for an act relating to the prevention of bullying in school districts and accredited nonpublic schools and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 261.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Byrnes, and Wood. H.J. 292.

H.F. 188

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act requiring new school buses purchased by school districts to be equipped with a front and rear motion sensor system.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 261.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Garrett, and Hanson. H.J. 293.

H.F. 189

By Hunter.

A bill for an act concerning review of disapproval of applications for liquor control licenses and permits by local authorities.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 261.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Fisher, Hanusa, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 343.

By Schultz.

A bill for an act excluding from the computation of net income for the individual income tax the net capital gain from the sale of bullion and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 261.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Sands, and Thomas. H.J. 304.

H.F. 191

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to a manufactured or mobile home retailer's application to a county treasurer for a certificate of title for a used mobile home or manufactured home. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 487)

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 262.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Fisher, and Thede. H.J. 343.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 192

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to the time period for property tax assessment protests to the local board of review and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 262.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Highfill, and Wood. H.J. 343.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Stanerson, Highfill, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 353.

H.F. 193

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to the time for completing real property assessments and for filing property tax assessment protests to the local board of review and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 262.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Highfill, and Wood. H.J. 343.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Stanerson, Highfill, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 353.

H.F. 194

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to the deadline for obtaining a registration fee credit for a vehicle that is sold, transferred, or junked or for a motor vehicle purchased by a lessee. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 526)

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 262.

Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Heartsill, and Wolfe. H.J. 293.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Pettengill, Wolfe, and Landon. H.J. 65.

H.F. 195

By Hall.

A bill for an act exempting from the inheritance tax a certain amount of property passing to brothers, sisters, uncles, aunts, first cousins, nieces, and nephews and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 262.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Riding, and Sands. H.J. 304.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act increasing civil penalties applicable to specified pipeline safety violations. (Formerly HSB 50)

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 19 19 Substituted SF 91. H.J. 311.
- Feb. 19 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 312.

H.F. 197

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to certification of adult day services programs and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 102) Effective 4-24-13.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 371.
- Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.
- Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 345.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Ragan, Segebart, and Wilhelm. S.J. 361.
- Mar. 14 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 14 13 Amendment S-3023 filed. S.J. 556.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3023 adopted. S.J. 757.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 758.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 781.
- Apr. 08 13 Senate amendment H-1266 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1266. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 943.

H.F. 198

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the inclusion of reasonable training costs in the direct costs considered reimbursable for Medicaid home and community-based services programs. (Formerly H.F. 100)

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 14 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 372.
- Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.
- Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 345.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Hatch, Whitver, and Wilhelm. S.J. 361.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 693.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendment S-3185 filed. S.J. 906.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 04 14 Withdrawn from further consideration of the Senate. S.J. 178.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the streamlined sales and use tax agreement by the department of revenue. (Formerly HSB 101) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 313.
- Feb. 25 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 300.
- Feb. 20 13 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 185. S.J. 300.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for Senate File 185. S.J. 502.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 502.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 503.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 527.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 703.

H.F. 200

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to county mental health and disabilities services fund levies for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2013, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Abdul-Samad, and Koester. H.J. 281.

H.F. 201

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to state equalization payments for county mental health and disabilities services funds.

- Feb. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 13 13 Subcommittee, Forristall and Heddens, co-chairs; and Koester. H.J. 281.

H.F. 202

By Miller, H., Gaskill, Bearinger, Hanson, Ruff, Wolfe, Isenhart, Kearns, Dunkel, Muhlbauer and Murphy.

A bill for an act establishing an agricultural education pilot project for certain school districts and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 269.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Rogers, and Ruff. H.J. 293.

H.F. 203

By Murphy.

A bill for an act concerning school district funding for certain programmatic costs of instruction of children requiring special education and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 269.

H.F. 204

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to the compulsory age of attendance, to penalties for failure to attend school, and to dropout prevention efforts.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 14 13 Subcommittee, Koester, Gaines, and Stanerson. H.J. 293.

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to the expungement of a dismissal or acquittal of a criminal charge. Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 270.

H.F. 206

By Miller, H., Berry, Anderson, Thede, Steckman, Hanson, Mascher, Gaskill, Abdul-Samad, Taylor, T., Running-Marquardt, Kressig, Kajtazovic, Wolfe and Bearinger. A bill for an act relating to the establishment of one or more facilities for the housing of certain sex offenders in need of medical and personal care.

Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 270.

H.F. 207

By Byrnes, Muhlbauer, Hanson, Thomas, Miller, H., Ruff, Dunkel, Bearinger, Gaskill, Mascher, Anderson, Staed, Wolfe, Kearns, Gaines, Steckman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Abdul-Samad, Prichard, Kelley, Riding, Wood, Berry and Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to school district transportation costs by providing supplementary weighting for transported pupils in certain school districts and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 27 13 Sponsors added, Muhlbauer, Hanson, Thomas, H. Miller, Ruff, Dunkel, Bearinger, Gaskill, Mascher, Anderson, Staed, Wolfe, Kearns, Gaines, Steckman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Abdul-Samad, Prichard, Kelley, Riding, Wood, Berry, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 380.

H.F. 208

By Miller, H.

A bill for an act creating a committee to provide for greater collaboration between urban and rural communities.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 286.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Sheets, Rayhons, and Riding. H.J. 343.

H.F. 209

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the legal sufficiency review of and notification procedures for complaints filed with the Iowa ethics and campaign disclosure board. (Formerly HSB 20)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 286.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1046 filed. H.J. 338.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 210

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the practices and procedures of the state public defender. (Formerly HSB 34) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 287.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 8. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.

- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 547.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 693.
- Mar. 28 13 Amendment S-3097 filed. S.J. 693.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3097 adopted. S.J. 756.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 756.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 757.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 781.
- Apr. 08 13 Senate amendment H-1267 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1267. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 943.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act requiring in-state construction contracts and disputes thereof to be governed by Iowa law and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 31) Effective 1-1-14.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 287.
- Feb. 27 13 Amendment H-1054 filed, H.J. 385.
- Feb. 28 13 Amendment H-1054 adopted, H.J. 389.
- Feb. 28 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 7. H.J. 389.
- Feb. 28 13 Immediate message. H.J. 390.
- Mar. 04 13 Message from House. S.J. 354.
- Mar. 04 13 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 230, S.J. 354.
- Apr. 09 13 Substituted for Senate File 230, S.J. 782.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3135 filed, adopted. S.J. 782.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 782.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 785.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1274 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 17 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1274. H.J. 863.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 864.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from House. S.J. 869.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 985.

H.F. 212

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to conducting condemnation proceedings. (Formerly HSB 8) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 287.
- Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 368.
- Feb. 27 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 380.
- Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.

- Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 345.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Horn, and Whitver. S.J. 361.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 721.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 832.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 943.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the transmission of court records by the clerk of the district court to the clerk of the supreme court in an appeal. (Formerly HSB 37)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 287.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted SF 187. H.J. 506.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 508.

H.F. 214

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the possession of alcohol by certain minors and juvenile court jurisdiction, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 12)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 287.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

H.F. 215

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to and providing for education reform involving student, teacher, and administrator programs and activities under the purview of the department of education, the state board of education, the college student aid commission, school districts, and accredited nonpublic schools; providing for independent private instruction for students; providing for private instruction for students; concerning driver education by a teaching parent; making appropriations and providing for the establishment and retention of certain fees; and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 4) Various effective dates, see bill.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 287.
- Feb. 14 13 Committee report, recommending passage, H.J. 295.
- Feb. 14 13 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 295.
- Feb. 14 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 294.
- Feb. 18 13 Amendments H-1014, H-1015, H-1016, H-1017, H-1018, H-1019, H-1020, H-1021, and H-1022 filed. H.J. 307.
- Feb. 18 13 Amendments H-1023, H-1024, H-1025, H-1026, H-1027, H-1028, H-1029, H-1030, and H-1031 filed. H.J. 307.
- Feb. 18 13 Amendments H-1032, H-1033, H-1034, H-1035, H-1036, H-1037, H-1038, H-1039, and H-1040 filed. H.J. 307.
- Feb. 18 13 Amendments H-1041, H-1042, H-1043, H-1044, and H-1045 filed. H.J. 307.
- Feb. 19 13 Fiscal note to amendment H-1014. HCS.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1048 to amendment H-1014 filed, H.J. 315.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1048 to amendment H-1014 lost. H.J. 316.

- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1047 to amendment H-1014 filed. H.J. 316.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1047 to amendment H-1014 lost. H.J. 317.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1014 adopted. H.J. 318.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1051 to amendment H-1043 filed, adopted. H.J. 318.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1052 to amendment H-1043 filed, adopted. H.J. 318.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1043 as amended, adopted. H.J. 318.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1015 adopted, H.J. 318.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1023 withdrawn. H.J. 319.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1024 lost. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1025 withdrawn. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1020A withdrawn. H.J. 320.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1020B adopted. H.J. 321.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1049 to amendment H-1016 filed, adopted. H.J. 321.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1016 as amended, adopted. H.J. 321.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1017 lost. H.J. 322.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1018 withdrawn. H.J. 322.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendments H-1019, H-1021, and H-1022 adopted. H.J. 322.
- Feb. 19 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1039 not germane. H.J. 323.
- Feb. 19 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1039. H.J. 323.
- Feb. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-1039. H.J. 323.
- Feb. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 324.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1045 lost. H.J. 325.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1050 to amendment H-1033 filed, adopted. H.J. 325.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1033 as amended, lost. H.J. 326.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1029 lost, H.J. 326.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendments H-1044 and H-1030 lost. H.J. 327.
- Feb. 19 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1032 not germane. H.J. 327.
- Feb. 19 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1032. H.J. 327.
- Feb. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-1032. H.J. 328.
- Feb. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 328.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1040 lost. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1035 withdrawn, H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1027 out of order. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1031 lost. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendments H-1036, H-1037, and H-1042 withdrawn. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1028 lost. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1041 withdrawn. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1026 not germane. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1026. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-1026. H.J. 329.
- Feb. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 330.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1034 withdrawn. H.J. 330.
- Feb. 19 13 Amendment H-1038 withdrawn. H.J. 331.
- Feb. 19 13 Deferred, retained on calendar, H.J. 331.
- Feb. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 44. H.J. 332.
- Feb. 19 13 Chief Clerk's report on correction in engrossment. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 19 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 335.Feb. 25 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 20 13 Message from House, S.J. 300.
- Feb. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Education, S.J. 300.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Ernst, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 322.

- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 715.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3106 filed. S.J. 715.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3116 filed. S.J. 726.
- Apr. 03 13 Point of order raised on S-3116, ruled out of order. S.J. 726.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3118 filed, adopted. S.J. 726.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3106 adopted. S.J. 727.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 727.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. S.J. 727.
- Apr. 04 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 752.
- Apr. 04 13 Senate amendment H-1248. H.J. 753.
- Apr. 04 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1248. H.J. 754.
- Apr. 05 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 760.
- Apr. 09 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 812. Apr. 04 13 Immediate message. H.J. 755.
- Apr. 04 13 Message from House. S.J. 732.
- Apr. 04 13 Senate insisted. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 04 13 Senate conference committee appointed, Quirmbach, Chair; Bowman, Ernst, Sinclair, and Wilhelm. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 04 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 755.
- Apr. 04 13 House conference committee appointed Jorgensen, Dolecheck, Stanerson, Steckman, and Wood. H.J. 755.
- Apr. 04 13 Immediate message. H.J. 756.
- Apr. 04 13 Message from House. S.J. 734.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1087.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1088.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 1088.
- May 22 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1095.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1089.
- May 22 13 Message from House. S.J. 1038.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1039.
- May 22 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1040.
- May 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 40, nays 10. S.J. 1040.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1041.
- May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1089.
- May 31 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1113.
- May 31 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1113.
- Jun. 03 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1114.

By Heartsill, Windschitl, Salmon, Schultz, Huseman, Costello, Landon, Fisher, Sheets, Shaw, Alons, Hagenow, Klein, Watts and Maxwell.

A bill for an act concerning driver education instruction by a teaching parent.

Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 289.

H.F. 217

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to the creation of a mental health advocate division in the department of inspections and appeals and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 289.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Garrett, Costello, and M. Smith. H.J. 304.

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to criminal and abuse registry background checks for healthrelated employment and the requirements for requesting Iowa criminal history data.

Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 289.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Abdul-Samad, and Lofgren. H.J. 304.

H.F. 219

By Kaufmann, Jacoby, Kressig, Lensing, Byrnes, Wood, Stutsman, Muhlbauer, Lykam, Moore, Highfill, Shaw, Smith, J., Hess, Heartsill, Vander Linden, Garrett, Sands, Fisher, Salmon, Bearinger, Huseman, Hein, Schultz, Olson, R., Landon, Grassley, Hagenow and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to eminent domain authority and procedures and including effective date, retroactive applicability, and other applicability provisions.

Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 289.

Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, M. Smith, and Windschitl. H.J. 336.

Mar. 05 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 417.

Mar. 05 13 Committee amendment H-1057 filed. H.J. 420.

Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1061 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 470.

Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1062 filed, adopted. H.J. 470.

Mar. 11 13 Committee amendment H-1057 as amended, adopted. H.J. 470.

Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 93, nays 6. H.J. 470.

Mar. 11 13 Under provision of Rule 76, conflict of interest, Representative Fry refrained from voting. H.J. 471.

Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 481.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 595.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Garrett, and Petersen. S.J. 97.

H.F. 220

By Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of court costs and administrative fees upon dismissal of a citation for driving without proof of financial liability coverage.

Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 289.

Feb. 19 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Gassman, and R. Olson. H.J. 336.

H.F. 221

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act exempting federal retirement pay of a resident received for military service from the state individual income tax and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 30)

Feb. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 290.

Feb. 19 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 729.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Windschitl, Landon and Oldson. H.J. 112.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Windschitl, Kearns and Landon. H.J. 119.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the confidentiality of information filed with the court for the purpose of securing an arrest warrant. (Formerly HSB 53)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 290.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted SF 145. H.J. 509.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 510.

H.F. 223

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act concerning issuance of a license or users permit for specified activities regarding explosives. (Formerly H.F. 12) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 290.
- Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 373.
- Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.
- Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 345.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Sodders, Sorenson, and Taylor. S.J. 361.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 688.
- Apr. 08 13 Deferred. S.J. 756.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3130 filed. S.J. 778.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3130 withdrawn. S.J. 800.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 800.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 943.

H.F. 224

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to privileged communications between certain peer support group counselors and officers. (Formerly HSB 67)

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 290.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 760.

H.F. 225

By Environmental Protection.

A bill for an act relating to pollution prevention and waste management assistance. (Formerly HSB 73) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 290.
- Feb. 19 13 Passed House, aves 97, navs none. H.J. 314.
- Feb. 25 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 20 13 Message from House, S.J. 300.
- Feb. 20 13 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 144, S.J. 300.
- Mar. 11 13 Substituted for Senate File 144. S.J. 459.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed Senate, aves 46, navs none. S.J. 460.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 489.

- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 704.

By Thomas.

A bill for an act relating to alternate energy by allowing the establishment of alternate energy aggregation projects.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 297.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, R. Taylor, Fisher, and Forbes. H.J. 343.

H.F. 227

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act providing for entrepreneurial education accounts for student organizations and clubs and including effective date and applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 533)

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 297.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Salmon, and Steckman. H.J. 343.
- Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 228

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to the sales tax exemption for certain wastewater treatment or effluent treatment services.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection, H.J. 297.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Anderson, and Gassman. H.J. 304.
- Feb. 19 13 Rereferred to Ways & Means. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Muhlbauer, and Windschitl. H.J. 354.
- May 07 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 1029.

H.F. 229

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to water resources and watershed management.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 298.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Klein, Isenhart, and Maxwell, H.J. 305.

H.F. 230

By Garrett.

A bill for an act relating to regionalization of county mental health and disability services and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 298.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Heddens, and Lofgren. H.J. 305.

H.F. 231

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of the drug abuse resistance education surcharge.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 298.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Abdul-Samad, and Lofgren. H.J. 305.

By Running-Marquardt, Staed, Taylor, T. and Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to the state comprehensive Alzheimer's disease response strategy.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 298.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Lofgren, and Murphy. H.J. 305.

H.F. 233

By Kelley.

A bill for an act prohibiting employment discrimination based on a person's credit score or home ownership status and making penalties applicable.

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 298.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Hanusa, Berry, and Costello. H.J. 305.

H.F. 234

By Hein, Pettengill, Deyoe, Maxwell and Salmon.

A bill for an act relating to the underage possession or consumption of alcohol and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 529)

Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 298.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Apr. 07 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 679.

H.F. 235

By Heartsill, Windschitl, Vander Linden, Alons, Watts, Schultz, Pettengill, Salmon, Fisher, Huseman, Landon, Sheets, Shaw, Maxwell and Gassman.

A bill for an act repealing a requirement that taxpayers indicate on their tax returns the presence or absence of health care coverage for their dependent children and apply for certain public health care coverage, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 574)

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 299.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Isenhart, and Windschitl. H.J. 305.
- Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 236

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of golf carts on the streets of an established community within an unincorporated area and making a penalty applicable. (Formerly H.F. 24)

- Feb. 15 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 299.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 471.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Brase, Behn, and McCoy. S.J. 547.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 694.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

H.F. 237

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to the attainment of high-performance certification applicable to elementary and secondary public school buildings.

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 300.
- Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 305.

By Kelley.

A bill for an act concerning the right of an employee or member to continue group accident or health insurance upon termination of employment or membership.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 300.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 305.

H.F. 239

By Kelley.

A bill for an act concerning notice to employees or members of the termination or substantial modification of their group accident or health insurance.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 300.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 305.

H.F. 240

By Kelley.

A bill for an act providing for the conducting of a wireless communication mapping survey.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 301.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 305.

H.F. 241

By Kelley.

A bill for an act establishing an energy efficiency training curriculum applicable to designated school district employees.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 301.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Cohoon, and Hess. H.J. 343.

H.F. 242

By Kelley.

A bill for an act providing for civil rights enforcement concerning employment rights of persons exercising their rights under the federal Family and Medical Leave Act.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 301.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 305.

H.F. 243

By Kelley.

A bill for an act requiring the state building code commissioner to adopt statewide requirements and standards for radon control in residential construction and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 301.

Feb. 18 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 305.

H.F. 244

By Running-Marquardt, Kressig and Steckman.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of bicycles on a highway and to motorists overtaking and passing a bicycle, implement of husbandry, or slow-moving vehicle on a highway, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 301.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act appropriating moneys in the cigarette fire safety standard fund and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 8)

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 302.
- Feb. 28 13 Amendment H-1055 filed. H.J. 397.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1055 adopted. H.J. 472.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays 1. H.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 580.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 09 13 Deferred. S.J. 800.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3138 filed. S.J. 804.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment S-3138 adopted. S.J. 820.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 820.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 832.
- Apr. 11 13 Senate amendment H-1286 filed, H.J. 834.
- May 23 13 Referred to Appropriations. H.J. 1110.
- **** * END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****

 Jan. 13 14 Pursuant to Rule 45, retained on calendar, H.J. 31.

H.F. 246

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the technical administration of election and voter registration laws, including by making modifications to certain filing deadlines, preservation of certain records, elections to fill certain vacancies in office, absentee voting, voting systems, and ballot summaries. (Formerly HSB 21)

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 302.
- Feb. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 390.
- Feb. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 13 Message from House. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 28 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 345.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Jochum, and Smith. S.J. 352.

H.F. 247

By Kelley.

A bill for an act requiring that land within a levee or drainage district be included in an abstract of title.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 302.

H.F. 248

By Garrett and Worthan.

A bill for an act relating to jurisdictional changes to small claims court cases.

- Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 302.
- Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Worthan, Garrett, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 343.

By Bacon.

A bill for an act excluding certain poppers and snappers from the definition of fireworks whose sale or use is prohibited.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 302.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Bacon, Koester, and Prichard, H.J. 354.

H.F. 250

By Fry.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of off-road utility vehicles on secondary roads upon registration with the department of transportation, providing a registration fee, and providing penalties.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 302.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 764.

H.F. 251

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to state military service by providing mortgage foreclosure and real estate protections for certain military service members.

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 303.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Shaw, Alons, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 411.

H.F. 252

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to beginning farmers by modifying the agricultural assets transfer tax credit, providing a custom farming contract tax credit, and terminating the agricultural loan assistance program, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 69) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 599)

Feb. 18 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 303.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Grassley, and Muhlbauer. H.J. 354.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 253

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to early childhood Iowa initiative requirements for area boards. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 500)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 308.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Abdul-Samad, and Hess. H.J. 344.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 713.

H.F. 254

By Thomas.

A bill for an act providing for zoos keeping dangerous wild animals, making penalties applicable, and including applicability and effective date provisions.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 309.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Baudler, Bearinger, and Shaw. H.J. 344.

H.F. 255

By Winckler, Kressig, Kajtazovic, Wolfe, Bearinger, Kearns, Ruff, Thomas, Thede, Abdul-Samad, Anderson, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Hanson, Taylor, T. and Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to direct and indirect costs under the statewide preschool program for four-year-old children and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 309.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Winckler. H.J. 344.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Mar. 12 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 483.

H.F. 256

By Winckler, Kressig, Kajtazovic, Wolfe, Bearinger, Kearns, Miller, H., Thede, Abdul-Samad, Dunkel, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Staed, Gaskill and Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to the membership requirements for early childhood Iowa area boards. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 482)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 309.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee, Koester, Forristall, and Stutsman. H.J. 360.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 257

By Heddens and Taylor, T.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of tanning facilities.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 309.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee, Bacon, Heddens, and Hess. H.J. 360.

H.F. 258

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to mechanic's liens and the mechanics' notice and lien registry. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 565)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 309.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Hagenow, and Lensing. H.J. 344.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 259

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to electrician and electrical contractor licensing and regulation, including transition provisions, and including effective date provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 542)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 309.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Cohoon, and Stanerson, H.J. 344.

H.F. 260

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to the authority of the plumbing and mechanical systems board. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 519)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 310.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Hein, and T. Taylor. H.J. 344.

H.F. 261

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to open burning.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 310.

By Heaton.

A bill for an act establishing an office of administrative hearings within the department of management.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 310.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Grassley, Kajtazovic, and Stanerson. H.J. 382.

H.F. 263

By Moore.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of all-terrain vehicles on highways upon registration with the department of transportation, providing a registration fee, and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 507) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 619)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 310.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Kaufmann, and H. Miller. H.J. 354.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 764.

H.F. 264

By Moore, Muhlbauer, Kressig, Jacoby, Ruff, Miller, H., Thomas, Kaufmann, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Grassley, Riding, Forbes, Kelley, Gaines, Steckman, Wood, Prichard, Staed, Lykam, Stutsman, Kearns, Ourth, Bearinger, Wolfe, Kajtazovic, Taylor, T., Mascher, Gaskill, Olson, T., Hanson, Dawson and Hall.

A bill for an act concerning the vehicle height limit for a flatbed trailer carrying a load of hay, straw, or stover.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 310.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 354.

H.F. 265

By Kressig, Jacoby, Isenhart, Hall, Wolfe, Bearinger, Gaines, Running-Marquardt, Wood, Muhlbauer, Steckman, Kajtazovic, Murphy and Hunter.

A bill for an act providing a sales tax exemption for sales of textbooks for limited time periods annually and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 310.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 429.

H.F. 266

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to school district transportation costs by authorizing a school district to impose a transportation cost supplemental levy and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 311.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 729.

H.F. 267

By Huseman and Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to an electric or natural gas vehicle facility tax credit and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 311.

Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

By Local Government.

A bill for an act eliminating the Iowa smart planning principles and other local comprehensive planning and development guidelines. (Formerly H.F. 11)

Feb. 19 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 311.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Local Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 269

By Isenhart, Gaines, Kelley, Steckman, Jacoby, Prichard, Staed, Lensing, Wessel-Kroeschell, Stutsman, Dunkel, Anderson, Abdul-Samad, Thede, Miller, H., Kearns, Thomas, Ourth, Bearinger, Wolfe, Kressig, Kajtazovic, Winckler, Hanson, Taylor, T., Mascher, Forbes, Lykam and Gaskill.

A bill for an act appropriating moneys to support a local food and farm initiative.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 339.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Drake, Bearinger, and Deyoe. H.J. 430.

H.F. 270

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to rural microbusinesses by establishing a rural microbusiness investment loan program and fund.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 339.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Heddens, and R. Taylor. H.J. 382.

H.F. 271

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to energy cost disclosures in connection with rental units or properties, providing penalties, making remedies applicable, and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 340.

H.F. 272

By Kelley, Kajtazovic, Hall and Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act prohibiting employers from seeking access to certain online personal employee information.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 340.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 382.

H.F. 273

By Taylor, T.

A bill for an act relating to the construction and maintenance of walkways in rail yards and providing a penalty.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 340.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and T. Taylor. H.J. 382.

H.F. 274

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to the state's workers' compensation laws by modifying alternate care procedures for medical treatment, creating registries of physicians who treat and evaluate work-related injuries, providing for the retention of a medical director, creating a state workplace injury care providers registry fund, establishing a workers' compensation advisory council, providing for and appropriating fees, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 340.
- Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 382.

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to the control of aquatic invasive species in the waters of this state and including a study and report and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 340.

H.F. 276

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act providing for public financing in certain political campaigns and making appropriations and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 340.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 354.

H.F. 277

By Gaines and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act relating to the designation of Kwanzaa week.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 341.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Prichard. H.J. 354.

H.F. 278

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to programs and services under the purview of the department on aging. (Formerly HSB 46)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 341.

Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 47. H.J. 530.

Mar. 13 13 Motion to reconsider vote by Garrett. H.J. 538.

Mar. 13 13 Motion to reconsider vote prevailed, H.J. 539.

Mar. 13 13 Substituted SF 184, H.J. 539.

Mar. 14 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 562.

H.F. 279

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to complaints filed with the board of educational examiners. (Formerly HSB 88)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 341.

Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 46. H.J. 508.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 504.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dvorsky, and Sinclair. S.J. 547.

H.F. 280

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to the war orphans educational assistance fund by transferring the moneys in the fund to the veterans trust fund and transferring duties for providing educational assistance to orphaned children of veterans to the commission on veterans affairs. (Formerly HSB 93) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 613)

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 341.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Hall, and Highfill. H.J. 430.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 780.

H.F. 281

By Olson, T.

A bill for an act subjecting photovoltaic installations to electrician licensing provisions.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 341.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, T. Olson, and Soderberg, H.J. 392.

H.F. 282

By Lensing, Anderson and Kearns.

A bill for an act requiring that motor fuel pumps be accessible to persons with disabilities, including by the establishment of standards, requiring inspections, providing for the issuance of cease and desist orders, requiring the submission of annual reports, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 341.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 392.

H.F. 283

By Kelley.

A bill for an act establishing an energy audit program with regard to elementary and secondary public school buildings.

Feb. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 341.

Feb. 20 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Cohoon, and Gassman, H.J. 344.

H.F. 284

By Mascher.

A bill for an act providing for a task force on safety measures for schools and postsecondary educational institutions.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 345.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Salmon, Hanusa, and Mascher. H.J. 354.

H.F. 285

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to prenatal and postpartum care.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 345.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Lofgren, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 360.

H.F. 286

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to domestic abuse protective orders and pets or companion animals owned or held by a petitioner, respondent, or minor child of the petitioner or respondent in a domestic abuse case.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 345.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Mar. 25 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 572.

H.F. 287

By Olson, R. and Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to the consideration of deferred judgments as criminal convictions.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 345.

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act providing for benefit corporations, and providing for fees.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 346.

H.F. 289

By Rogers.

A bill for an act authorizing a city to use city reserve funds as a loan for certain projects. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2411)

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 346.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Rayhons, Fisher, and Forbes. H.J. 354.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Rayhons, Fisher, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 127.

Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 290

By Kressig.

A bill for an act providing for the designation of a single point-of-contact to facilitate public safety communications regarding emergency communications operations.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 346.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kressig, and Pettengill. H.J. 354.

H.F. 291

By Mascher.

A bill for an act prohibiting the establishment of a season to hunt mourning doves in the state and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 346.

H.F. 292

By Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act relating to an assault that occurs between persons in an intimate relationship and the crime of domestic abuse assault and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 346.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 411.

H.F. 293

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to an assault that occurs between persons in an intimate relationship and the crime of domestic abuse assault and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 346.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

H.F. 294

By Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to administrative sanctions and criminal penalties for driving without a valid driver's license.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 346.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

By Abdul-Samad and Gaines.

A bill for an act relating to Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Day.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 347.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Winckler. H.J. 354.

H.F. 296

By Smith, M., Murphy, Oldson, Anderson, Hunter, Lensing, Miller, H., Thede, Abdul-Samad and Gaines.

A bill for an act providing for population impact statements on bills, resolutions, and amendments.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 347.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 354.

H.F. 297

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to the exemption of gaming floors from the prohibitions of the smokefree air Act.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 347.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Lensing. H.J. 354.

H.F. 298

By Alons and Smith, J.

A bill for an act exempting persons operating as an exhibitor of animals from license or permit fees imposed upon certain commercial establishments.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 347.

Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

H.F. 299

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act concerning boiler inspections.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 347.

Feb. 25 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Highfill, and T. Taylor. H.J. 355.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 300

By Olson, T., Olson, S. and Cownie.

A bill for an act affecting the annual aggregate tax credit authorization limit for the endow Iowa tax credit and the use of wagering tax revenues for the credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 347.

Mar. 04 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Forbes, and Moore. H.J. 430.

H.F. 301

By Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to the historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credit by modifying the total amount of tax credits that may be issued and the allocation of the tax credits for a certain time period, and amending the qualifications for certain projects.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 348.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Prichard, and Sands. H.J. 430.

By Cohoon and Kressig.

A bill for an act relating to the parental rights of an individual whose parentage is the result of sexual abuse.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 348.

H.F. 303

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to child endangerment for willfully leaving a child unattended, and providing for a criminal penalty.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 348.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

H.F. 304

By Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to the taxation of forest reservations and fruit-tree reservations and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 348.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Sands, and Stutsman. H.J. 430.

H.F. 305

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to an exemption from sales tax for the sales price from furnishing certain environmental testing services.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 348.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kelley, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 306

By Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for accepting and maintaining a tract of land as a forest reservation for property tax exemption purposes.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 348.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Muhlbauer, and Sands. H.J. 430.

H.F. 307

By State Government.

A bill for an act establishing the department of homeland security and emergency management. (Formerly HSB 40) Effective 7-1-13.

Feb. 21 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 348.

Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1060 filed, H.J. 488.

Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1082 to amendment H-1060 filed. H.J. 531.

Mar. 13 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1082 to amendment H-1060 not germane. H.J. 531.

Mar. 13 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1082 to amendment H-1060. H.J. 531.

Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1060 adopted. H.J. 531.

Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 531.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.

Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 544.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time and attached to similar SF 289. S.J. 544.

Mar. 26 13 Substituted for Senate File 289, S.J. 652.

Mar. 26 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 652.

- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 674.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

By State Government.

A bill for an act modifying certain duties of the county commissioner of elections and voter registration deadlines. (Formerly HSB 116)

- Feb. 21 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 349.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 87, nays 13. H.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Horn, and Smith. S.J. 507.

H.F. 309

By Lundby.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of resident for purposes of undergraduate tuition and fees at community colleges and institutions of higher learning governed by the state board of regents. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 595)

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 351.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Hanusa, Rogers, and Wood. H.J. 392.

H.F. 310

By Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to the nomination and appointment of district judges and associate juvenile judges.

Feb. 25 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 351.

H.F. 311

By Environmental Protection.

A bill for an act relating to water quality. (Formerly HSB 72) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 351.
- Feb. 27 13 Amendment H-1053 filed. H.J. 385.
- Mar. 07 13 Amendment H-1058 filed. H.J. 451.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1053 withdrawn. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1063 to amendment H-1058 filed. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1063 to amendment H-1058 not germane. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1063 to amendment H-1058. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1058 adopted. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 88, nays 12. H.J. 475.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Schoenjahn, Greiner, and Seng. S.J. 484.
- Mar. 21 13 Committee report, without recommendation. S.J. 622.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 799.

- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 943.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for certification requirements by persons involved in the management of manure, and including provisions for contingent implementation. (Formerly HSB 87) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 25 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 352.
- Feb. 27 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1069 filed. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1071 to amendment H-1069 filed, adopted. H.J. 510.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1069 as amended, adopted. H.J. 510.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 511.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 595.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 737.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 943.

H.F. 313

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act establishing solar energy ownership or purchasing goals applicable to electric utilities.

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 357.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Kajtazovic, and Soderberg. H.J. 392.

H.F. 314

By Kajtazovic and Kelley.

A bill for an act creating a school solar generation revolving loan and grant program and fund within the Iowa energy center to fund solar generation projects and making an appropriation.

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 357.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Kajtazovic, and Soderberg. H.J. 392.

H.F. 315

By Cownie and Smith, J.

A bill for an act eliminating the department of education's authority to approve certain requests to waive the school start date.

- Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 357.
- Feb. 28 13 Rereferred to Economic Growth. H.J. 390.
- Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, R. Taylor, Moore, and Ourth. H.J. 404.

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to improving infant health and creating a task force.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 357.

Feb. 26 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Bacon, and Wessel-Kroeschell, H.J. 360.

H.F. 317

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act relating to the use of the term relative in child in need of assistance and termination of parental rights proceedings.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 358.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 803.

H.F. 318

By Rogers and Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to parental responsibilities including those related to custody and support and providing penalties.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 358.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Dawson, and Hagenow. H.J. 392.

H.F. 319

By Stanerson.

A bill for an act waiving certain hunter safety and ethics education requirements for residents who are active duty military personnel or honorably discharged veterans.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 358.

H.F. 320

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act relating to the intentional transmission of a contagious or infectious disease, and providing penalties.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 358.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

H.F. 321

By Lofgren and Schultz.

A bill for an act limiting public retirement benefits for prisoners.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 358.

H.F. 322

By Cownie.

A bill for an act relating to temporary licenses for sign language interpreters or transliterators.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 358.

H.F. 323

By Kearns.

A bill for an act relating to property taxes levied by a township for the improvement and maintenance of certain cemeteries.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 358.

Apr. 25 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 945.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the termination of the targeted small business financial assistance program and transferring funds for assistance to targeted small businesses. (Formerly HSB 63) Effective 7-1-13.

Feb. 26 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 359.

Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 476.

Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 356. S.J. 481.

Mar. 13 13 Substituted for Senate File 356. S.J. 526.

Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays 1. S.J. 526.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 528.

Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.

Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.

Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.

Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 704.

H.F. 325

By Bearinger, Kelley, Prichard, Hanson, Gaskill, Thomas, Muhlbauer, Dunkel, Ruff, Steckman, Kressig, Miller, H., Winckler, Isenhart, Hunter, Wood, Ourth, Jacoby, Kearns and Maxwell.

A bill for an act eliminating a restriction on a person associated with a county agricultural extension district from engaging in certain activities affecting legislation.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 365.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Bearinger, Grassley, and Kelley. H.J. 382.

H.F. 326

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act requiring the development of guidelines for the attainment of highperformance certification applicable to elementary and secondary public school buildings.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 365.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Gassman, Koester, and Staed. H.J. 382.

H.F. 327

By Anderson, Wolfe, Staed, Taylor, T., Gaskill, Muhlbauer, Abdul-Samad, Smith, M., Cohoon, Lensing, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Miller, H., Kearns, Bearinger, Olson, R., Kressig, Jacoby, Gaines and Hunter.

A bill for an act providing for training on suicide prevention and trauma-informed care for school personnel.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 365.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Hess, Fry, and Gaines. H.J. 382.

H.F. 328

By Bearinger, Prichard, Ruff, Kearns, Steckman, Murphy, Berry, Gaskill, Hanson, Mascher, Abdul-Samad, Wood and Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to city attorneys and part-time county attorneys and conflicts of interest.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 366.

By Anderson, Abdul-Samad, Kajtazovic, Staed, Taylor, T., Gaskill, Muhlbauer, Smith, M., Winckler, Lundby, Lensing, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Bearinger, Heddens, Kressig, Jacoby, Gaines and Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to an assault that occurs between persons in an intimate relationship and the crime of domestic abuse assault and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 366.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson. H.J. 412.

H.F. 330

By Berry.

A bill for an act concerning alcoholic beverage control by prohibiting liquor control, wine, or beer licensees or permittees from knowingly permitting or engaging in criminal activity in areas adjacent to the licensed premises and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 366.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Bacon, Highfill, and Lensing. H.J. 393.

H.F. 331

By Berry.

A bill for an act relating to the effect of a revocation of a liquor control license, wine permit, or beer permit.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 366.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Bacon, Highfill, and Lensing. H.J. 393.

H.F. 332

By Moore.

A bill for an act concerning persons voluntarily excluded from gambling facilities. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 492)

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 366.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Hein, Cohoon, and Drake. H.J. 393.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 776.

H.F. 333

By Schultz.

A bill for an act reducing scheduled fines related to motor vehicles and transportation.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 366.

H.F. 334

By Rogers.

A bill for an act concerning the use of automated traffic enforcement systems on primary roads.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 367.

Feb. 27 13 Subcommittee, Rogers, Jorgensen, and Wolfe. H.J. 382.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Rogers, Wolfe, and Heartsill. H.J. 66.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Byrnes, Kaufmann, and Wolfe. H.J. 106.

H.F. 335

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to fees charged for special motor vehicle registration plates associated with military service.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 367.

By Brandenburg.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from the computation of net income for the individual income tax of net capital gain from the sale or exchange of qualified capital stock and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 633)

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 367.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Byrnes, and Kearns. H.J. 622.

Apr. 08 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 23 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 922.

H.F. 337

By Baltimore.

A bill for an act exempting from the state sales tax certain private security and detective services furnished by peace officers.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 367.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Maxwell, and Riding. H.J. 430.

H.F. 338

By Gassman, Heartsill, Shaw, Alons, Schultz, Dolecheck and Salmon.

A bill for an act relating to the grounds for dissolution of marriage when minor children are involved.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 367.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Gassman, Alons, and Anderson. H.J. 393.

H.F. 339

By Gassman.

A bill for an act relating to the requirements for dissemination of Iowa criminal history data by the department of public safety.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 367.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

H.F. 340

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to the voluntary installation of an ignition interlock device and the reinstatement of a person's driver's license or nonresident operating privilege.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 367.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee, Landon, Rayhons, and H. Miller. H.J. 66.

H.F. 341

By Fisher, Windschitl, Schultz, Watts, Heartsill, Sheets, Salmon, Garrett, Ourth and Ruff.

A bill for an act requiring the state's high school social studies curriculum to include instruction on the Declaration of Independence. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 515)

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 376.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Garrett, Staed, and Stanerson. H.J. 393.

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to the number of children in child care homes.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 376.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Abdul-Samad, and Costello. H.J. 393.

H.F. 343

By Fry.

A bill for an act relating to placement of a child removed from the home and adoption of a child by a relative.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 376.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Landon, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 393.

H.F. 344

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act prohibiting the disclosure of personal or employment-related information except under specified circumstances, and providing penalties.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 376.

H.F. 345

By Lensing.

A bill for an act relating to continuing education in vital statistics for certain medical professionals.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 377.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Grassley, Lensing, and Watts. H.J. 404.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Bacon, Highfill, and Lensing. H.J. 412.

H.F. 346

By Alons, Sheets, Schultz, Heartsill, Maxwell and Shaw.

A bill for an act recognizing gold and silver coin as legal tender.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 377.

H.F. 347

By Prichard, Bearinger, Hunter, Taylor, T., Heddens, Dunkel, Miller, H., Kelley, Wolfe, Dawson, Forbes, Wood, Oldson, Thomas, Ruff, Ourth, Olson, R., Muhlbauer, Abdul-Samad, Smith, M., Winckler, Lensing, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Kearns, Kressig, Jacoby and Salmon.

A bill for an act establishing an emergency medical services task force.

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 377.

H.F. 348

By Prichard and Alons.

A bill for an act creating a new category of allowable expenditures from the veterans trust fund. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 545)

Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 377.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Alons, Kearns, and L. Miller, H.J. 393.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

By Dolecheck.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of certain real estate used in the cultivation and production of algae, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 632)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 377.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Grassley, Hein, Kearns, and Riding. H.J. 430.
- Apr. 30 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 957.

H.F. 350

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to absentee voting at the office of the county commissioner of elections. (Formerly HSB 117)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 377.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 91, nays 9. H.J. 477.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 481.
- Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Horn, and Sorenson. S.J. 507.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Danielson, Chapman, and Horn. S.J. 118.

H.F. 351

By Education.

A bill for an act providing that children who are enrolled in the statewide preschool program are of compulsory attendance age. (Formerly H.F. 144) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 377.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, aves 97, nays 3. H.J. 478.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Hart, and Johnson. S.J. 507.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 687.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 32, nays 17. S.J. 796.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 949.

H.F. 352

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to school instructional hours and school instructional days and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 84)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 378.
- Mar. 08 13 Amendment H-1059 filed, H.J. 454.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1076 filed, H.J. 526.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1059 withdrawn. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1076 adopted. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 84, nays 16. H.J. 532.

- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Johnson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 555.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the banking division of the department of commerce. (Formerly HSB 151)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 378.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted SF 181. H.J. 511.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 513.

H.F. 354

By Transportation.

A bill for an act authorizing local authorities to permit parking on the left side of a roadway during periods of winter weather. (Formerly H.F. 78)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 378.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 760.

H.F. 355

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to driver's licenses, including the renewal of driver's licenses electronically and including effective date and transition provisions. (Formerly HSB 56) Effective 5-15-13.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 378.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1066 filed. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1066 withdrawn, H.J. 533.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 86, nays 14. H.J. 533.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 331. S.J. 544.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment S-3144 filed. S.J. 823.
- Apr. 23 13 Substituted for Senate File 331. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment S-3144 adopted. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment S-3175 filed, adopted. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 893.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. S.J. 893.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 907.
- Apr. 23 13 Senate amendment H-1367 filed. H.J. 928.
- May 07 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1367. H.J. 1024.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 6. H.J. 1025.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1026.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 965.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1043.
- May 13 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1043.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1060.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the statute of limitation periods in bringing suit and executing a judgment in an action on a claim for rent. (Formerly HSB 13) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 378.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1191 filed. H.J. 625.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1191 adopted. H.J. 660.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 660.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Boettger, and Horn. S.J. 686.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 739.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3123 filed. S.J. 739.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3123 adopted. S.J. 795.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 795.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1280 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment H-1324 filed. H.J. 885.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendment H-1324 to Senate amendment H-1280 adopted. H.J. 931.
- Apr. 24 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1280, as amended. H.J. 931.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 931.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. H.J. 933.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3182. S.J. 901.
- Apr. 24 13 Senate concurred with S-3182. S.J. 903.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 903.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. S.J. 906.
- Apr. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 940.
- May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.
- May 06 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1009.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

H.F. 357

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the nomination and appointment of district judges. (Formerly HSB 16)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 378.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 479.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dvorsky, and Schneider. S.J. 547.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 739.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3124 filed. S.J. 739.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3124 adopted. S.J. 794.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 794.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1281 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 17 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1281. H.J. 865.

- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from House. S.J. 869.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the boards of directors of public corporations. (Formerly HSB 100) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 378.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays 1. H.J. 480.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 290. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for Senate File 290, S.J. 491.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 492.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 704.

H.F. 359

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to obscene material by modifying the definition of material and authorizing local regulation of certain live acts, performances, and exhibitions. (Formerly HSB 121)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 90, nays 10. H.J. 481.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 547.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 716.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

H.F. 360

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the credit union division of the department of commerce, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 115)

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 379.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted SF 183. H.J. 513.
- Mar. 12 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 514.

H.F. 361

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of special hunting licenses to certain nonresident disabled veterans and disabled members of the armed forces serving on active federal service. (Formerly H.F. 130) Effective 7-1-13.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 379.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 534.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 544.

- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee, Dearden, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 694.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 793.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

By Hall.

A bill for an act making an appropriation for maintaining and supporting specialty response teams throughout the state, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Huseman, T. Taylor, and Worthan. H.J. 430.

H.F. 363

By Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Lundby, Anderson, Kearns, Ruff, Heddens, Ourth, Hunter, Mascher, Abdul-Samad, Staed, Forbes, Steckman and Muhlbauer.

A bill for an act creating a responsible governing fund, making transfers, and including applicability provisions.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Lofgren, Running-Marquardt, and Watts. H.J. 430.

H.F. 364

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to alternate energy by providing for a study of hydroelectric energy production potential.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 379.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 412.

H.F. 365

By Winckler, Lensing, Wessel-Kroeschell, Thede, Anderson, Miller, H., Steckman, Berry, Oldson, Olson, T., Forbes, Wood, Staed, Kelley, Dawson, Riding, Murphy, Olson, R., Kajtazovic, Hanson, Ruff, Ourth and Heddens.

A bill for an act relating to the recommendations of the competency-based education task force, making an appropriation, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 380.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Hess, and Wood, H.J. 393.

H.F. 366

By Heddens, Ourth, Anderson, Wolfe, Kearns, Berry, Thede, Gaines, Smith, M., Hunter, Steckman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Cohoon, Abdul-Samad, Prichard, Kelley, Riding, Dunkel, Forbes, Wood, Dawson, Oldson and Thomas.

A bill for an act relating to children's health by creating a center for child health excellence and innovation.

- Feb. 27 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 380.
- Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Heddens. H.J. 393.

By Kelley.

A bill for an act prohibiting employment discrimination based on unemployment status and providing remedies.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 386.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 393.

H.F. 368

By Garrett, Worthan, Rogers, Rayhons, Watts, Fry, Brandenburg, Heartsill, Gassman, Miller, L., Hanusa, Dolecheck, Salmon, Byrnes, Hess, Drake, Pettengill, Fisher, Alons, Deyoe, Koester, Sheets, Windschitl, Huseman, Schultz, Shaw, Maxwell, Taylor, R. and Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to the employment of unauthorized aliens and providing penalties and remedies.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 386.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Costello, and Hunter. H.J. 393.

H.F. 369

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to the procedure for tax sales and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 386.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Riding, and Sheets. H.J. 412.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 15 14 Rereferred to Ways & Means. H.J. 76.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Forbes, and Landon. H.J. 272.

Mar. 20 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 370

By Hall.

A bill for an act requiring payment of the migratory game bird fee before hunting mourning doves, and providing a penalty.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources, H.J. 387.

H.F. 371

By Hall and Stanerson.

A bill for an act relating to the mandatory submission of a chemical test by a driver of a motor vehicle involved in an accident involving death and making civil remedies applicable.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 387.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

H.F. 372

By Hall.

A bill for an act establishing a state poison control center support fund, authorizing assessments, and making appropriations.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 387.

H.F. 373

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to the practice of physical therapy assistants.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 387.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Grassley, Prichard, and Watts. H.J. 404.

By Gaskill.

A bill for an act relating to emergency contact and medical information contained in a driver's license or nonoperator's identification card record.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 387.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Landon, and Forbes. H.J. 66.

H.F. 375

By Watts and Alons.

A bill for an act establishing a driver's license reimbursement fund and providing for the allocation of revenues from the sales tax on dyed special fuel, making an appropriation, and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 387.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee, Rayhons, Stutsman, and Pettengill. H.J. 66.

H.F. 376

By Olson, S.

A bill for an act providing for the blending of gasoline or diesel fuel by dealers or distributors, and including penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 597) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 640)

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 387.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Klein, Drake, and Kelley. H.J. 393.

May 02 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 1003.

H.F. 377

By Kajtazovic and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to greater transparency for state board of regents meetings, forums, and proposals.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 388.

Feb. 28 13 Subcommittee, Salmon, Gassman, and Mascher. H.J. 394.

Mar. 06 13 Sponsor added, Kaufmann. H.J. 428.

H.F. 378

By Highfill.

A bill for an act concerning gambling on fantasy sports games.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 388.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Highfill, Cohoon, and Hagenow. H.J. 404.

H.F. 379

By Kajtazovic, Steckman, Anderson, Kressig, Jacoby and Ourth.

A bill for an act relating to the awarding of bonuses to state employees and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 388.

H.F. 380

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning setoff procedures for collection of debts owed a state agency or political subdivision. (Formerly HSB 41)

Feb. 28 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 388.

Mar. 21 13 Amendment H-1201 filed. H.J. 657.

- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1201 adopted. H.J. 661.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 661.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee, Horn, Bowman, and Feenstra. S.J. 687.

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning horse racing, including the use of purse moneys for harness racing, advance deposit wagering, and restrictions on dosage amounts for phenylbutazone in certain horse races. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 28 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 388.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1064 filed. H.J. 488.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1064 adopted. H.J. 514.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 514.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 504.
- Apr. 01 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Horn, and Sorenson. S.J. 705.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3117 filed. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3140 filed. S.J. 804.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment S-3140 adopted. S.J. 818.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment S-3117 adopted. S.J. 818.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 819.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 832.
- Apr. 11 13 Senate amendment H-1285 filed. H.J. 834.
- May 07 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1285. H.J. 1026.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1026.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 966.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 24 14 Senate insisted. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Senate conference committee appointed, Danielson, Horn, Bowman, Bertrand, and Schneider. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 327.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Feb. 25 14 House conference committee appointed Stanerson, Vander Linden, J. Smith, Cohoon, and Hunter, H.J. 321.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 406.
- Feb. 27 14 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 434.
- Feb. 27 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 368.
- Mar. 05 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 421.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 422.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 10 14 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 517.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. S.J. 518.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 470.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

H.F. 382

By Koester.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to delayed deposit services businesses.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 398.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 430.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Brandenburg, Dawson, and Fisher. H.J. 228.

Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 383

By Schultz.

A bill for an act prohibiting the department of public safety from expending moneys appropriated to the department for purposes of enforcing any new federal law or executive order of the president of the United States that prohibits the sale, transfer, or possession of firearms, firearm accessories, or ammunition, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 398.

H.F. 384

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act concerning the authorized possession of certain offensive weapons and making penalties applicable. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2381)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 398.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Brandenburg, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 78.

Feb. 20 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 27 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 363.

H.F. 385

By Klein.

A bill for an act allowing a county board of supervisors to have certain questions submitted to the registered voters of the county.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 399.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Rayhons, Fisher, and Lundby. H.J. 412.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Rayhons, Fisher, and Staed. H.J. 127.

H.F. 386

By Kressig.

A bill for an act providing for the development of uniform preliminary cardiopulmonary resuscitation instructions for utilization by public safety answering point personnel.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 399.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson, H.J. 412.

By Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of a fine in a first offense operating-while-intoxicated case.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 399.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 412.

H.F. 388

By Pettengill and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act relating to the square footage requirements for certain cosmetology schools and making penalties applicable.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 399.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Highfill, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 404.

H.F. 389

By Riding.

A bill for an act relating to the reexamination and recalculation of disability retirement benefits for beneficiaries under the public safety peace officers' retirement, accident, and disability system.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 399.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and T. Taylor. H.J. 404.

H.F. 390

By Schultz.

A bill for an act exempting from the individual and corporate income taxes interest and dividends from Iowa municipal securities and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 399.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 391

By Olson, T.

A bill for an act relating to the filing for an exemption from property taxes for certain property of educational institutions and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 400.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 392

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to programs and services under the purview of the department of public health. (Formerly $HSB\ 45$)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 400.

Mar. 14 13 Amendments H-1093 and H-1115 filed. H.J. 566.

Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1129 filed, H.J. 590.

Mar. 26 13 Substituted SF 202. H.J. 675.

Mar. 26 13 Amendments H-1115, H-1093, and H-1129 out of order. H.J. 675.

Mar. 26 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 677.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the placement of a juvenile on youthful offender status and the prosecution of a juvenile in juvenile or district court, and access to child abuse records by a juvenile court intake officer. (Formerly HSB 155)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 400.

Mar. 26 13 Substituted SF 288. H.J. 677.

Mar. 26 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 678.

H.F. 394

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act establishing a lifetime fur harvester license for residents who are sixty-five years of age or older. (Formerly H.F. 82) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 400.

Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 482.

Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 482.

Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Dearden, Black, and Zumbach. S.J. 484.

Mar. 21 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 622.

Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 755.

Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 757.

Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 781.

Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 922.

Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 944.

H.F. 395

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the alteration of the community of a motor vehicle franchisee. (Formerly HSB 77) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 400.

Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 570.

Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.

Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.

Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 576.

Mar. 19 13 Referred to Transportation. S.J. 593.

Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Bowman, Brase, and Breitbach. S.J. 613.

Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 731.

Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 755.

Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 757.

Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 782.

Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 922.

Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

H.F. 396

By Local Government.

A bill for an act concerning the review, approval, and establishment of county supervisor districting plans. (Formerly HSB 107)

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 400.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 54, nays 45. H.J. 515.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Local Government. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Brase, and Sinclair. S.J. 547.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of duties and programs by the economic development authority. (Formerly HSB 62) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 400.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 516.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 297. S.J. 504.
- Mar. 25 13 Substituted for Senate File 297. S.J. 631.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment S-3060 filed, adopted. S.J. 631.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 632.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 632.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Senate amendment H-1205 filed. H.J. 671.
- Apr. 03 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1205. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 741.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from House. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 08 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 10 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 828.

H.F. 398

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to the duties and responsibilities of insurance producers under insurance policies or contracts. Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 401.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 56, nays 44. H.J. 483.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 482.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 547.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 739.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3125 filed. S.J. 739.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

- Apr. 30 14 Amendment S-3125 withdrawn, S.J. 890.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment S-5193 filed, adopted. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed Senate, ayes 32, nays 16. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 30 14 Senate amendment H-8369. H.J. 858.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8380 to Senate amendment H-8369 filed. H.J. 858.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8380 to Senate amendment H-8369 adopted. H.J. 859.

- Apr. 30 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8369, as amended. H.J. 859.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 44. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5194. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 30 14 Senate refused to concur with S-5194. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 861.
- Apr. 30 14 House insisted, H.J. 861.
- Apr. 30 14 House conference committee appointed Baltimore, Cownie, Hess, Wolfe, and T. Olson. H.J. 861.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 862.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House, S.J. 897.
- Apr. 30 14 Senate conference committee appointed, Hogg, Gronstal, Courtney, Feenstra, and Anderson. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 863.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 866.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 867.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 55, nays 42. H.J. 867.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 868.
- May 01 14 Message from House. S.J. 898.
- May 01 14 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 898.
- May 01 14 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 899.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 21. S.J. 899.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 900.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 868.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 896.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to county mental health and disability services by making a supplemental appropriation for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2012, applying credits to certain county obligations, and including effective date provisions.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 401.
- Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Heaton, Fisher, and Heddens. H.J. 430.

H.F. 400

By Kelley and Anderson.

A bill for an act prohibiting nuclear generating facilities from reprocessing fuel under specified circumstances.

- Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 401.
- Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 413.

H.F. 401

By Taylor, R., Baltimore, Hess, Smith, J., Landon, Bacon, Costello, Kaufmann, Watts, Grassley, Deyoe, Maxwell, Baudler, Koester, Hagenow, Soderberg, Garrett, Fry, Schultz, Fisher, Byrnes, Highfill, Hanusa, Jorgensen, Upmeyer, Pettengill, Forbes, Riding, Anderson, Lykam, Thomas, Ourth and Lundby.

A bill for an act to provide that peace officers and retired peace officers qualify as classroom driver education instructors. (See Cmte. Bill $\rm H.F.~532$)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 401.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Gassman, Hanson, and Hess. H.J. 413.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 402

By Murphy.

A bill for an act establishing a school improvement technology program and making appropriations.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 401.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Abdul-Samad, and Byrnes. H.J. 413.

H.F. 403

By Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Berry, Jacoby, Kressig, Gaines, Abdul-Samad, Kajtazovic, Hunter, Mascher, Stutsman and Heddens.

A bill for an act relating to specific criteria for teacher preparation and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 401.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Rogers, Dolecheck, and Gaines. H.J. 413.

H.F. 404

By Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to procedural requirements in in rem forfeiture proceedings.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 402.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 796.

H.F. 405

By Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to the entry of a deferred judgment for certain alcohol violations by persons under legal age.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 402.

H.F. 406

By Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to the district court's denial of a petition to transfer Indian child custody proceedings to a tribe.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 402.

H.F. 407

By Kelley.

A bill for an act requiring employers to provide employment leave to attend parentteacher conferences and including applicability provisions.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 402.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 404.

H.F. 408

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to city emergency warning systems by requiring that each city establish, operate, and maintain an emergency warning system, creating a city emergency warning systems grant fund, and making appropriations.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 402.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Forbes, and Gassman. H.J. 413.

H.F. 409

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to crime victims, including restitution plan hearings, crime victim compensation, and the identity theft passport program.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 402.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 413.

H.F. 410

By Schultz.

A bill for an act relating to the use of an unmanned aircraft system by a state or local law enforcement agency.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 402.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and Kressig. H.J. 413.

H.F. 411

By Kelley.

A bill for an act prohibiting smoking in casinos as a condition of obtaining an initial license and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 403.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Cohoon, and Grassley. H.J. 405.

H.F. 412

By Thede, Hanson and Hunter.

A bill for an act concerning the use of a mobile telephone while driving and providing penalties.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 403.

H.F. 413

By Byrnes, Smith, J., Grassley, Kaufmann, Stanerson, Dolecheck, Gassman, Riding, Kelley and Hall.

A bill for an act relating to career and technical programs offered by community colleges or administered by the department of education and making appropriations. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 501)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 403.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Staed, and Stanerson. H.J. 413.

H.F. 414

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act establishing an education remediation council in the department of education.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 403.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Koester, and Winckler. H.J. 413.

H.F. 415

By Fry and Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to child abuse reporting, assessment procedures, and placement on the central registry for child abuse, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 590)

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 403.

Mar. 04 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Hunter, and Lofgren. H.J. 405.

Apr. 01 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 719.

By Heddens and Heaton.

A bill for an act establishing provisions to protect the rights of certain individuals, including protections against fraud and financial exploitation, providing for fees and repayment receipts, and providing penalties.

Mar. 04 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 403.

H.F. 417

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to nonsubstantive Code corrections. (Formerly HSB 161) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 407.

Mar. 05 13 Committee amendment H-1056 filed. H.J. 420.

Mar. 11 13 Committee amendment H-1056 adopted. H.J. 484.

Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 484.

Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 482.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to similar SF 309. S.J. 482.

Mar. 12 13 Substituted for Senate File 309. S.J. 489.

Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 489.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 492.

Mar. 12 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 523.

Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.

Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 729.

Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

H.F. 418

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to certain health-related professions by making changes to licensure identification and display requirements and professional title and abbreviation restrictions and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 70)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 408.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 760.

H.F. 419

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to mental health and disability services requirements involving the department of human services and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 109)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 408.

Mar. 19 13 Substituted SF 203. H.J. 597.

Mar. 19 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 598.

H.F. 420

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to absent voting in general elections by certain military and overseas voters through electronic means and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 124)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 408.

Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1123 filed. H.J. 590.

Mar. 25 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 670.

Mar. 25 13 Subcommittee, Costello, Koester, and Prichard. H.J. 670.

By Kelley.

A bill for an act providing for a study to determine effective strategies for encouraging low-income individuals to engage in energy efficiency efforts.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 408.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 430.

H.F. 422

By Kelley.

A bill for an act providing for a study to encourage the development and expansion of alternate energy production.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 408.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 431.

H.F. 423

By Grassley.

A bill for an act relating to social studies instruction requirements for high school students.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 408.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Abdul-Samad, and Hess. H.J. 413.

H.F. 424

By Alons, Fry and Pettengill.

A bill for an act permitting public employers to pay higher wages than provided by collective bargaining agreements and including applicability provisions.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 408.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 413.

H.F. 425

By Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act prohibiting public employers from seeking information regarding felony convictions from job applicants unless required by law.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 409.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 413.

H.F. 426

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to intercepting communications involving human trafficking.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 409.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Fry, Shaw, and Wolfe. H.J. 431.

H.F. 427

By Schultz.

Jan. 13 14

A bill for an act relating to the use of drones, and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2289)

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 409.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Berry, and Fry. H.J. 431. **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****

Subcommittee reassigned, Klein, Fry, Berry, Baudler, and Anderson. H.J. 42.

Feb. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 26 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 348.

By Thomas, Ourth, Ruff and Anderson.

A bill for an act requiring the state building code commissioner to adopt standards and requirements for window fall prevention devices for windows installed in certain multifamily dwellings, hotels, and motels, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 409.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 413.

H.F. 429

By Watts.

A bill for an act addressing fraud and abuse in public welfare programs.

Mar. 05 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 409.

Mar. 05 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Hunter, and L. Miller. H.J. 414.

H.F. 430

By Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act relating to named driver exclusions in motor vehicle insurance policies and providing criminal penalties.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 421.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 622.

H.F. 431

By Smith, M., Windschitl, Baltimore and Taylor, T.

A bill for an act relating to the length of on-duty periods and required rest periods for drivers of rail crew transport vehicles, and providing penalties.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 421.

Mar. 28 13 Rereferred to Labor. H.J. 703.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 797.

H.F. 432

By Fisher and Forbes.

A bill for an act prohibiting the underage sale, consumption, or possession of energy drinks, and providing penalties.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 422.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Fisher, Forbes, and Landon, H.J. 622.

H.F. 433

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act providing for a linked investment loans for emerging businesses program administered by the economic development authority.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 422.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Jacoby, and Jorgensen. H.J. 431.

H.F. 434

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act relating to school district funding by establishing the state percent of growth and the categorical state percent of growth for purposes of the state school foundation program, providing for supplementary weighting for certain science,

technology, engineering, and mathematics programs, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 422.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Ruff, and Stanerson, H.J. 431.

H.F. 435

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act making appropriations to the state board of regents for establishing postsecondary educational programs to meet the challenges of a globally competitive economy.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 422.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Mascher, and Stanerson. H.J. 431.

H.F. 436

By Hall.

A bill for an act providing for a study and report on establishing an additional regents institution or a regents outpost.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 422.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Hanson, and Stanerson. H.J. 431.

H.F. 437

By Abdul-Samad, Steckman and Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act establishing a world language education pilot project to be administered by the department of education and making an appropriation.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 422.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Abdul-Samad, and Stanerson. H.J. 431.

H.F. 438

By Abdul-Samad and Gaines.

A bill for an act relating to school resource officers and private security staff.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 423.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Gaines, and Stanerson. H.J. 431.

H.F. 439

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to an appropriation to the judicial branch to achieve compliance with reporting requirements relating to mental health commitments or adjudications.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 423.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Murphy. H.J. 431.

H.F. 440

By Alons, Sheets, Bacon, Highfill, Shaw and Schultz.

A bill for an act relating to the state individual income tax by modifying the personal exemption credit for dependents to include certain unborn children, increasing the amount of the credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 423.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 431.

By Smith, M., Anderson, Jacoby, Stutsman, Miller, H., Thede, Hanson, Kajtazovic, Berry, Kressig, Heddens, Taylor, T., Gaskill, Mascher, Lensing, Gaines, Staed, Prichard, Dawson, Kelley, Forbes, Riding, Oldson, Wood, Muhlbauer, Thomas, Ruff, Murphy, Ourth and Bearinger.

A bill for an act creating a licensed social worker loan repayment program and revolving fund.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 423.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and M. Smith. H.J. 431.

H.F. 442

By Salmon.

A bill for an act requiring a Lyme disease testing information disclosure.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 423.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Abdul-Samad, and Fry. H.J. 431.

H.F. 443

By Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to administrative license revocations due to test result failure in an operating-while-intoxicated case and the prescription medication defense.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 423.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Hess, R. Olson, and Worthan. H.J. 554.

H.F. 444

By Alons, Heartsill, Schultz, Sheets, Dolecheck, Fry, Gassman, Salmon, Koester and Landon.

A bill for an act relating to the granting of a marriage license when the parties are of the same gender and the related appellate jurisdiction of the supreme court.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 424.

H.F. 445

By Stutsman.

A bill for an act relating to county medical examiner fees.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 424.

Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Rayhons, Forbes, and Swanson. H.J. 524.

H.F. 446

By Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to a complaint alleging the commission of a delinquent act that would constitute a felony if committed by an adult.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 424.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson. H.J. 432.

H.F. 447

By Abdul-Samad and Berry.

A bill for an act relating to consideration for early parole or work release.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 424.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson, H.J. 432.

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to aiding and abetting the commission of a criminal offense.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 424.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson. H.J. 432.

H.F. 449

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act establishing a voter-owned Iowa clean elections Act and fund, providing sources of funding, providing an income tax exemption for contributions made to the fund, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 424.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Winckler. H.J. 432.

H.F. 450

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act relating to body piercing, body modification, and tattooing, and providing penalties.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 424.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 432.

H.F. 451

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act relating to the responsibilities of procurement organizations.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 424.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Winckler. H.J. 432.

H.F. 452

By Gaines and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act establishing Juneteenth a legal public holiday and a paid holiday.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 425.

Mar. 06 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 432.

H.F. 453

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to veterans preferences in certain appointments made by counties and cities and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 123)

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 425.

Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 535.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.

Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 544.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 544.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Horn, Ragan, and Rozenboom. S.J. 595.

Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 718.

Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

H.F. 454

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to education by modifying the duties and operations of the department of education, community colleges, the school budget review committee, and

local school boards, and eliminating a reporting requirement relating to vocational education funds. (Formerly HSB 89) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 425.
- Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1068 filed, H.J. 488.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1083 filed, H.J. 556.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendments H-1203 and H-1212 filed. H.J. 671.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1214 to amendment H-1083 filed, adopted. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1083 as amended, adopted. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1203 withdrawn. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1068 adopted. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1216 to amendment H-1212 filed, adopted. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1212 as amended, adopted. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 1. H.J. 679.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from House. S.J. 667.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 667.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Mathis, Sinclair, and Wilhelm. S.J. 692.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3120 filed. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 05 13 Fiscal note. SCS.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3120 adopted. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 793.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 797.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 809.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1282 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 23 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1282. H.J. 888.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 888.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 891.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 888.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 985.

H.F. 455

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to vehicular transportation for students and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 81)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 425.
- Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Education, H.J. 760.

H.F. 456

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing a centralized state school bus purchasing program administered by the department of administrative services. (Formerly H.F. 4)

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 425.
- Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Education. H.J. 760.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the leasing of agricultural land by the department of natural resources to beginning farmers. (Formerly HSB 97) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 425.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 571.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Agriculture. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Hart, Brase, and Kapucian. S.J. 595.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 737.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 818.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 832.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

H.F. 458

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the department of agriculture and land stewardship's administration of programs regarding a conservation practices revolving loan fund, the state metrologist, pesticide regulation, and motor fuel standards, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 129) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Division IV, effective 3-28-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 426.
- Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 11 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 485.
- Mar. 11 13 Immediate message. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 483.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 246. S.J. 483.
- Mar. 12 13 Substituted for Senate File 246. S.J. 494.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays 1. S.J. 494.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. S.J. 497.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 527.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 704.

H.F. 459

By Rogers and Berry.

A bill for an act making an appropriation to the department of education for purposes of high school equivalency diploma test costs.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 426.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Rogers, Dolecheck, and Winckler. H.J. 554.

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to drainage or levee districts by providing for mergers, bidding requirements, the annexation of land, and special agreements, and authorizing the imposition of assessments upon affected landowners. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2344)

```
Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 426.

**** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
```

Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Muhlbauer, and Moore. H.J. 66.

Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 334.

H.F. 461

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act concerning the protection of child athletes from commotio cordis.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 426.

Mar. 07 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Anderson, and Fry. H.J. 447.

H.F. 462

By Taylor, T.

A bill for an act requiring the board of regents to publish an annual report on overtime pay.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 426.

H.F. 463

By Thede, Anderson, Steckman, Berry, Abdul-Samad, Mascher, Hunter, Hanson and Kearns.

A bill for an act requiring consumer labeling information for food, and including penalties.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 427.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 622.

H.F. 464

By Koester.

A bill for an act providing for an individual and corporate income tax credit for contributions made to certain home school grant organizations and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 427.

Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Isenhart, and Windschitl. H.J. 705.

H.F. 465

By Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to customer choice regarding the installation of certain public utility meters.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 427.

Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Schultz, Highfill, and Thede. H.J. 525.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Feb. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 466

By Gassman.

A bill for an act increasing the amount of total approved tax credits for purposes of the school tuition organization tax credit.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 427.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 622.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for a cow-calf credit and refund, providing for an appropriation, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 157)

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 427.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Drake, Bearinger, and Fisher. H.J. 554.

H.F. 468

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the excise tax on unlawful dealing in certain substances by adding new taxable substances and tax rates, modifying the taxation and rates of currently taxable substances, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 55)

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 427.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 469

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to business corporations, including by providing for their organization and operation; providing for the relationship between shareholders, directors, and officers; and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 143) Effective 1-1-14, with exception of Division II, effective upon repeal of Iowa Acts chapter 2.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 427.

Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1073 filed. H.J. 526.

Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1073 adopted. H.J. 536.

Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 537.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.

Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 545.

Mar. 13 13 Read first time and attached to similar SF 398. S.J. 545.

Mar. 20 13 Substituted for Senate File 398. S.J. 603.

Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 604.

Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 606.

Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 627.

Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.

Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 729.

Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

H.F. 470

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to the use of safety helmets by motorcycle and motorized bicycle operators and passengers, and making a penalty applicable.

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, referred to Public Safety, H.J. 428.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Fry, and R. Olson. H.J. 622.

H.F. 471

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to parental rights, including the payment of reasonable attorney fees in juvenile court or appellate proceedings relating to a termination of parental rights petition and the awarding of visitation when a history of crimes against a minor is involved, and including effective, retroactive, and applicability date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 104) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 1, effective 5-15-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 428.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 680.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from House. S.J. 667.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 667.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 692.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 721.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3205 filed. S.J. 942.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3206 filed. S.J. 942.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3205 withdrawn, S.J. 951.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3216 filed, adopted, S.J. 951.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3206 withdrawn. S.J. 951.
- May 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 951.
- May 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 952.
- May 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 970.
- May 01 13 Senate amendment H-1412 filed. H.J. 988.
- May 07 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1412. H.J. 1014.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 1014.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 963.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1043.
- May 13 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1043.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1060.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to school district funding by establishing a supplementary weighting program for shared operational functions of school districts and area education agencies. (Formerly H.F. 140) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 428.
- Mar. 13 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 538.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from House. S.J. 545.
- Mar. 13 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 545.
- Mar. 14 13 Subcommittee, Schoenjahn, Boettger, and Hart. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 688.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3105 filed. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3114 filed. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3105 adopted. S.J. 746.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3114 withdrawn. S.J. 746.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 746.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 747.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 782.
- Apr. 08 13 Senate amendment H-1262 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1262. H.J. 798.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 798.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.

Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

H.F. 473

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the requirements and administration of the targeted jobs withholding credit pilot project and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 168) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 616)

Mar. 06 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 428.

Mar. 11 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 488.

Mar. 11 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Kearns, and Windschitl. H.J. 622.

May 07 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 1013.

H.F. 474

By Koester.

A bill for an act establishing a municipal youth sports injury prevention study and report.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 443.

Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Highfill, and Riding. H.J. 525.

H.F. 475

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of a search warrant to authorize the placement, tracking, monitoring, and removal of a global positioning device. Effective 7-1-14.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 443.

Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 76, nays 23. H.J. 517.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 504.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Sodders, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 547.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Sodders, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 83.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 556.

Mar. 13 14 Amendment S-5062 filed. S.J. 556.

Mar. 18 14 Amendment S-5062 adopted. S.J. 596.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 596.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 598.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 507.

Mar. 18 14 Senate amendment H-8131 filed. H.J. 535.

Mar. 26 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8131. H.J. 599.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8160 to Senate amendment H-8131 filed. H.J. 599.

Mar. 26 14 Pursuant to Rule 31.8, timely filing of amendments, amendment H-8160 to Senate amendment H-8131 out of order. H.J. 599.

Mar. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 76, nays 20. H.J. 600.

Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.

Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.

Mar. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 653.

Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.

Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.

Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 718.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the transfer of assets under the Medicaid program. (Formerly HSB 47).

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 443.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 760.

H.F. 477

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the sale, operation, and possession of speed detection jamming devices, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 126).

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 443.

Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 518.

Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.

Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 504.

Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 504.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Schneider, and Sodders. S.J. 595.

Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 689.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3137 filed. S.J. 804.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3139 filed. S.J. 804.

Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

**** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****

Feb. 04 14 Withdrawn from further consideration of the Senate. S.J. 178.

H.F. 478

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to revenue and taxation by modifying the transfer of moneys from the Iowa economic emergency fund to the taxpayers trust fund, creating an Iowa taxpayers trust fund tax credit and fund and providing for the transfer of moneys for purposes of the credit, creating an alternative base income tax and an alternative cumulative income surtax imposed at the election of the taxpayer and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 3)

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 444.

Mar. 11 13 Amendment H-1067 filed. H.J. 488.

Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1078 filed. H.J. 526.

Mar. 12 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1067 withdrawn, H.J. 540.

Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1078 adopted. H.J. 541.

Mar. 13 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 47. H.J. 541.

Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. H.J. 543.

Mar. 14 13 Message from House. S.J. 550.

Mar. 14 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 550.

Mar. 18 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 580.

Apr. 04 13 Fiscal note. SCS.

H.F. 479

By Taylor, T.

A bill for an act concerning the base salary of employees at board of regents institutions for retirement and insurance benefit purposes.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 444.

By Kelley.

A bill for an act appropriating moneys to support soil and water conservation districts in this state, by funding secretary positions assigned to each district office.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 444.

Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Drake, Bearinger, and Highfill. H.J. 554.

H.F. 481

By Local Government.

A bill for an act requiring the county commissioner of elections to provide notice following receipt of a motion adopted by a local government requesting a ballot proposition concerning the imposition of the local sales and services tax. (Formerly H.F. 5) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 642)

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 444.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Gaskill, and Windschitl. H.J. 656.

H.F. 482

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the membership requirements for early childhood Iowa area boards. (Formerly H.F. 256)

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 445.

Mar. 29 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 713.

H.F. 483

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to employers seeking referrals for employment under the state unemployment compensation program. (Formerly H.F. 51)

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 445.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 760.

H.F. 484

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to boiler inspections and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 169) Effective 4-24-13.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 445.

Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 681.

Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.

Mar. 26 13 Message from House. S.J. 667.

Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 667.

Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, McCoy, Anderson, and Mathis. S.J. 692.

Apr. 08 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 776.

Apr. 10 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 817.

Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. S.J. 817.

Apr. 11 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 833.

Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.

Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to elections and voter registration by requiring proof of identification to vote, modifying in-person absentee registration procedures, modifying absentee voting procedures for eligible voters in assisted living programs, creating a criminal offense for falsely swearing certain oaths and affidavits, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 23)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 445.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1182 filed. H.J. 625.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 486

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to persons offering orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services to the public, and relating to the scope of orthotic, prosthetic, and pedorthic services which may be ordered by certain health care providers, and including transition provisions. (Formerly H.F. 166) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 445.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 646.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 21 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 294. S.J. 618.
- Mar. 25 13 Substituted for Senate File 294. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. S.J. 642.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 672.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 729.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

H.F. 487

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to a manufactured or mobile home retailer's application to a county treasurer for a certificate of title for a used mobile home or manufactured home. (Formerly H.F. 191) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 445.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1131 filed. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 19 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1131 not germane. H.J. 599.
- Mar. 19 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1131. H.J. 599.
- Mar. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-1131. H.J. 599.
- Mar. 19 13 Motion to suspend rules prevailed. H.J. 599.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1131 adopted. H.J. 599.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 599.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from House. S.J. 592.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time and attached to similar SF 365. S.J. 592.
- Apr. 23 13 Substituted for Senate File 365. S.J. 890.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment S-3177 filed, adopted. S.J. 890.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. S.J. 893.

- Apr. 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 908.
- Apr. 23 13 Senate amendment H-1368 filed. H.J. 928.
- Apr. 30 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1368. H.J. 957.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 957.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. H.J. 966.
- May 01 13 Message from House. S.J. 944.
- May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.
- May 06 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1009.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act concerning the alcoholic beverages division of the department of commerce and alcoholic beverage control, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 147) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 519.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 271. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 20 13 Substituted for Senate File 271. S.J. 606.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment S-3052 filed, adopted. S.J. 606.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 607.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 607.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 627.
- Mar. 20 13 Senate amendment H-1194 filed. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 03 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1194, H.J. 742.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 743.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from House. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 08 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 783.
- Apr. 10 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 828.

H.F. 489

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to various matters involving insurance and the insurance division of the department of commerce, providing penalties, and including applicability and effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 83) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of section 10, effective 6-17-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1072 filed. H.J. 520.
- Mar. 12 13 Asked and received unanimous consent to suspend Rule 31.8, timely filing of amendments, to consider amendment H-1072. H.J. 520.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1072 adopted. H.J. 520.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 521.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, McCov, Breitbach, and Petersen. S.J. 547.
- Apr. 08 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 776.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3129 filed. S.J. 776.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

- Apr. 11 13 Amendment S-3146 filed. S.J. 831.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3146 adopted. S.J. 1019.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3129 adopted. S.J. 1019.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3253 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 1019.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3258 filed, adopted. S.J. 1019.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3254 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 1020.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3260 filed, adopted. S.J. 1020.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 1020.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1021.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1064.
- May 16 13 Senate amendment H-1455 filed. H.J. 1075.
- May 22 13 Amendment H-1461 to Senate amendment H-1455 filed, adopted. H.J. 1090.
- May 22 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1455, as amended. H.J. 1090.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 1090.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1092.
- May 22 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3267. S.J. 1042.
- May 22 13 Senate concurred with S-3267. S.J. 1044.
- May 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 1045.
- May 22 13 Explanation of vote. S.J. 1060.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1045.
- May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1095.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1114.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act concerning applications for liquor control licenses and micro-distilled spirits, beer, and wine permits. (Formerly HSB 146)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 446.
- Apr. 12 13 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 836.

H.F. 491

By Environmental Protection.

A bill for an act relating to certain title abstracts to property with private sewage disposal systems and providing effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 181)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 25 13 Substituted SF 390. H.J. 662.
- Mar. 25 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 663.

H.F. 492

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning persons voluntarily excluded from gambling facilities. (Formerly H.F. 332)

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 446.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, H.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Substituted SF 204. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 776.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the penalty for failing to return a persons with disabilities parking permit and using the permit to park illegally. (Formerly HSB 140)

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 446.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 760.

H.F. 494

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the fee charged for the issuance of duplicate driver's licenses and nonoperator's identification cards.(Formerly HSB 183)

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 446.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Landon, Forristall, and Stutsman. H.J. 656.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 795.

H.F. 495

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the residential landlord and tenant laws and related forcible entry and detainer laws and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 28) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 447.

Mar. 21 13 Amendment H-1198 filed. H.J. 657.

Mar. 27 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 692.

Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1198B withdrawn, H.J. 693.

Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1198A adopted. H.J. 693.

Mar. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 693.

Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 694.

Mar. 27 13 Message from House. S.J. 685.

Mar. 27 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 685.

Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Sodders, Petersen, and Zaun. S.J. 692.

Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 739.

Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3133 filed. S.J. 804.

Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, S.J. 827.

Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3149 filed. S.J. 840.

Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3149 adopted. S.J. 845.

Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3133 withdrawn. S.J. 846.

Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 846.

Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 846.

Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.

Apr. 16 13 Senate amendment H-1303 filed. H.J. 860.

Apr. 24 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1303. H.J. 932.

Apr. 24 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 932.

Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. H.J. 933.

Apr. 24 13 Message from House. S.J. 900.

May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.

May 06 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1009.

May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the service of notice of no-contact orders and protective orders, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 138) Effective 4-1-14.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 447.
- Mar. 12 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 522.
- Mar. 12 13 Immediate message. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 13 Message from House. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 12 13 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 370. S.J. 505.
- Mar. 13 13 Substituted for Senate File 370. S.J. 521.
- Mar. 13 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 522.
- Mar. 13 13 Immediate message. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 13 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 544.
- Mar. 25 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 25 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 670.
- Mar. 28 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 704.

H.F. 497

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to alternate and renewable energy by creating a school wind generation revolving loan and grant program and fund within the Iowa energy center to fund wind generation projects, expanding authorized uses of physical plant and equipment revenue, and making an appropriation.

- Mar. 07 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 447.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, Lykam, and Soderberg. H.J. 622.

H.F. 498

By Olson, T.

A bill for an act requiring new electrical installations on farms to be subject to inspection.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 455.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Cownie, T. Olson, and Soderberg. H.J. 623.

H.F. 499

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act permitting the use of crossbows to hunt deer and providing penalties. Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 455.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1219 filed. H.J. 688.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1219 adopted. H.J. 690.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed House, aves 95, navs none, H.J. 690.
- Mar. 27 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 698.
- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message, H.J. 694.
- Mar. 27 13 Message from House. S.J. 685.
- Mar. 27 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 685.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Dearden, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 692.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 694.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Apr. 08 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 736.

- Apr. 08 14 Immediate message. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 689.
- Apr. 22 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 22 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 25 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 818.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to early childhood Iowa initiative requirements for area boards. (Formerly H.F. 253)

- Mar. 11 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 455.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1121 and H-1122 filed. H.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 13 Pursuant to Rule 31.8, timely filing of amendments, amendments H-1121 and H-1122 out of order. H.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Education. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Mathis, Beall, and Boettger. S.J. 613.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 715.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment S-3107 filed. S.J. 715.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3107 adopted. S.J. 791.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 791.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1279 filed. H.J. 815.
- May 23 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 1110.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 13 14 Pursuant to Rule 45, retained on calendar. H.J. 31.

H.F. 501

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to career and technical programs offered by community colleges or administered by the department of education and making appropriations. (Formerly H.F. 413)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Garrett, and Winckler. H.J. 555.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Dolecheck, Highfill, and Winckler. H.J. 96.

H.F. 502

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to real estate broker and real estate salesperson licensing fees and allocations from those fees, and making an appropriation. (Formerly HSB 164) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 624) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 639)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 490.
- Mar. 13 13 Subcommittee, Highfill, Deyoe, and Kajtazovic. H.J. 555.
- Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 766.

By Hall.

A bill for an act providing for a study and report on establishing an online curriculum for uniform transfer of academic credit for certain children under the responsibility of the department of human services.

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 490.

Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 525.

H.F. 504

By Smith, M. and Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to access to and disclosure of information concerning mental health treatment or services involving a minor fourteen years of age or older who seeks treatment or services due to the minor's thoughts of causing injury to self or others.

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 490.

Mar. 12 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and M. Smith. H.J. 525.

H.F. 505

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the approval and imposition of local option taxes and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 60)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 491.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 506

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to property taxes of veterans and members of the armed forces by modifying the military service property tax exemption and credit, providing an additional homestead credit for certain disabled veterans, making penalties applicable, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 98)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 491.

Apr. 23 13 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Kearns, and Windschitl. H.J. 923.

H.F. 507

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of all-terrain vehicles on highways upon registration with the department of transportation, providing a registration fee, and providing penalties. (Formerly H.F. 263) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 619)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 491.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Hein, and Riding. H.J. 656.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 764.

H.F. 508

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the period of time for completing real property assessments and to the period of time and method for filing property tax assessment protests to the local board of review and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 202) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 622)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 491.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Riding, and Windschitl. H.J. 656.

Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 781.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act providing for special vehicle registration plates displaying a decal designed and issued by a nonprofit organization, providing fees, making a penalty applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 211)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 491.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Forbes, and Moore. H.J. 729.

H.F. 510

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to enhanced E911 emergency communication systems, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 133) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 644)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 491.

Mar. 14 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Cownie, Forbes, Riding, and Windschitl. H.J. 756.

May 07 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 1028.

H.F. 511

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act exempting certain farm real estate from the inheritance tax, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 166) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 629)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 492.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Hagenow, and Kearns. H.J. 623.

Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

H.F. 512

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the determination of animal units which are part of confinement feeding operations, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 171) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 492.

Mar. 29 13 Amendment H-1228 filed. H.J. 713.

Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1231 to amendment H-1228 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 715.

Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1228 lost. H.J. 715.

Apr. 01 13 Passed House, ayes 83, nays 16. H.J. 715.

Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 723.

Apr. 02 13 Message from House, S.J. 706.

Apr. 02 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 418. S.J. 706.

Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3131 filed. S.J. 778.

May 01 13 Substituted for Senate File 418, S.J. 945.

May 01 13 Amendment S-3131 adopted. S.J. 945.

May 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 6. S.J. 945.

May 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 946.

May 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 969.

May 01 13 Senate amendment H-1388 filed. H.J. 986.

May 07 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1388. H.J. 1017.

May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 85, nays 14. H.J. 1017.

May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1018.

May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 964.

- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1043.
- May 13 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1043.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1060.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing for the issuance of a ratemaking principles order when a rate-regulated public utility enters into a power purchase agreement under specified circumstances. (Formerly HSB 188)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 492.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 760.

H.F. 514

By Commerce.

A bill for an act specifying procedures for resolving claims against purchased or pledged goods held by pawnbrokers. Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 492.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 600.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from House. S.J. 592.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 592.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Bolkcom, and Chapman. S.J. 693.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Mar. 13 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Wilhelm, Anderson, et al. S.J. 554.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment S-5064 filed. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment S-5064 adopted. S.J. 595.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 595.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 598.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 507.
- Mar. 18 14 Senate amendment H-8130 filed. H.J. 535.
- Mar. 20 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8130. H.J. 554.
- Mar. 20 14 Passed House, ayes 99, navs none. H.J. 554.
- Mar. 20 14 Immediate message. H.J. 555.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from House. S.J. 623.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 610.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 666.

H.F. 515

By Education.

A bill for an act requiring the state's high school social studies curriculum to include instruction on the Declaration of Independence. (Formerly H.F. 341)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 492.
- Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1077 filed. H.J. 526.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1125, H-1126, and H-1127 filed. H.J. 590.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Education, H.J. 760.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to rural water providers by making changes to water service requirements and changes related to compensation for the acquisition of certain facilities by a city. (Formerly HSB 111) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2192)

```
Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 492.
```

Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1236 filed. H.J. 724.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 760.

* * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee, Deyoe, Alons, and Bearinger. H.J. 127.

Feb. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 18 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 265.

H.F. 517

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the implementation of federal statute, regulation, or policy by state administrative agencies. (Formerly H.F. 65)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 492.

Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 760.

H.F. 518

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act creating the manufactured housing program fund. (Formerly HSB 156)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 493.

Mar. 15 13 Amendment H-1117 filed, H.J. 568.

Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1117 lost. H.J. 573.

Mar. 18 13 Passed House, aves 94, nays 4. H.J. 573.

Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.

Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.

Mar. 18 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 275. S.J. 576.

H.F. 519

By State Government.

A bill for an act to allow the office of the citizens' aide access to the minutes and audio recording of a closed session of a meeting of the plumbing and mechanical systems board. (Formerly H.F. 260)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 493.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 520

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the policy administration of election and voter registration laws by the secretary of state, including the voter registration age, absentee voting, the provision of training space for election personnel, the candidate nomination filing requirements for merged area, school district, and city elections and related filing requirements, the filling of vacancies in certain city, county, and school district offices, and authorizing certain cities to conduct city elections by absentee ballot, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 22)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 493.

Mar. 12 13 Amendment H-1079 filed. H.J. 526.

- Mar. 14 13 Amendment H-1116 filed. H.J. 566.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act relating to certain license requirements under the purview of the natural resource commission. (Formerly HSB 65)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 493.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 5. H.J. 663.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 646.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee, Dearden, Black, and Greiner. S.J. 669.

H.F. 522

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the prevention and control of aquatic invasive species in the state and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 209) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 493.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 574.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 576.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Brase, and Johnson. S.J. 596.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 694.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 944.

H.F. 523

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of natural resources, including the registration and titling of snowmobiles and all-terrain vehicles, the restore the outdoors program, and protected wetlands. (Formerly HSB 66)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 493.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1247 filed. H.J. 751.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment H-1247 adopted. H.J. 805.
- Apr. 09 13 Substituted SF 272. H.J. 805.
- Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 806.

H.F. 524

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to city utilities and city enterprises by making changes to requirements related to commercial rental property. (Formerly HSB 200) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.

- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 575.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Local Government. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Hart, Brase, and Zaun. S.J. 596.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 882.
- Apr. 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 883.
- Apr. 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 883.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 985.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the period of validity of driver's licenses and nonoperator's identification cards, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 92)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 760.

H.F. 526

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the deadline for obtaining a registration fee credit for a vehicle that is sold, transferred, or junked or for a motor vehicle purchased by a lessee, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 194)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 19 13 Substituted SF 349. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 19 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 602.

H.F. 527

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act requiring certain aggravated misdemeanants to submit a DNA sample and including effective date provisions.(Formerly HSB 51) Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 79, nays 18. H.J. 664.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee, Sodders, Courtney, and Whitver. S.J. 687.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3126 filed. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment S-3173 filed. S.J. 887.
- Apr. 30 13 Deferred. S.J. 939.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3214 filed, lost. S.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3212 filed, lost. S.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3173 adopted. S.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3211 filed, adopted. S.J. 948.

- May 01 13 Amendment S-3213 filed. S.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Point of order raised on S-3213, ruled out of order. S.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3215 filed, lost. S.J. 949.
- May 01 13 Amendment S-3126 adopted. S.J. 949.
- May 01 13 Passed Senate, ayes 29, nays 20. S.J. 950.
- May 01 13 Immediate message. S.J. 950.
- May 01 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 969.
- May 01 13 Senate amendment H-1403 filed. H.J. 987.
- May 06 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- May 07 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1403. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 84, nays 15. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1022.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 964.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1043.
- May 13 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1043.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1060.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act modifying the criminal offense of interference with official acts. (Formerly HSB 128)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 14 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 760.

H.F. 529

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the underage possession or consumption of alcohol and providing penalties. (Formerly H.F. 234)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1208 filed. H.J. 671.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 760.
 - **** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****
- Apr. 07 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 679.

H.F. 530

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the governor's office of drug control policy and certain advisory councils. (Formerly HSB 68) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 494.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 576.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Sodders, and Whitver. S.J. 596.
- Mar. 27 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 689.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to programs and accounts administered by the college student aid commission. (Formerly HSB 71)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 647.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 21 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Dvorsky, and Ernst. S.J. 669.

H.F. 532

By Education.

A bill for an act to provide that peace officers and retired peace officers qualify as classroom driver education instructors.(Formerly H.F. 401)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1084 filed. H.J. 556.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1181 to amendment H-1084 filed. H.J. 603.
- Mar. 19 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1181 not germane to amendment H-1084, H.J. 603.
- Mar. 19 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1181 to amendment H-1084. H.J. 603.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1084 adopted. H.J. 603.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 62, nays 35. H.J. 603.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 19 13 Message from House. S.J. 592.
- Mar. 19 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 592.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Dvorsky, Ernst, and Wilhelm. S.J. 613.

H.F. 533

By Education.

A bill for an act providing for entrepreneurial education funds for student organizations and clubs and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 227) Effective 4-25-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 605.
- Mar. 19 13 Under provision of Rule 76, conflict of interest, Representative Prichard refrained from voting. H.J. 605.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Hart, and Sinclair. S.J. 622.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3119 filed. S.J. 738.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3119 adopted. S.J. 789.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 789.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1278 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 16 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1278. H.J. 843.

- Apr. 16 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 843.
- Apr. 16 13 Under provision of Rule 76, conflict of interest, Representative Prichard refrained from voting. H.J. 844.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 849.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 25 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 949.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to identity theft, and providing a penalty. (Formerly HSB 176)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 21 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 87, nays 11. H.J. 665.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee, Sodders, Hogg, and Zaun. S.J. 687.

 ***** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Sodders, Hogg, and Zaun. S.J. 97.

H.F. 535

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to firearms, including certain confidentiality and purchasing provisions, providing penalties, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 81)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 3. H.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Petersen, and Sorenson. S.J. 596.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Petersen, and Zaun. S.J. 97.

H.F. 536

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the disposition of legal firearms and ammunition seized by a law enforcement agency. (Formerly H.F. 75)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

H.F. 537

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to consideration of the educational setting of a minor child in a child custody proceeding. (Formerly H.F. 109)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 495.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1157 filed, H.J. 591.
- Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1157 withdrawn. H.J. 606.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 45. H.J. 606.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Boettger, and Petersen. S.J. 687.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Boettger, and Petersen. S.J. 97.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act authorizing alternate members of the board of parole. (Formerly HSB 174) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1176 filed. H.J. 592.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1197 filed. H.J. 654.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1207 filed. H.J. 671.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1207 to amendment H-1197 adopted. H.J. 682.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1197 as amended, adopted. H.J. 682.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1176 out of order. H.J. 682.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 683.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from House. S.J. 668.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 668.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Taylor, and Whitver. S.J. 693.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3127 filed. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3127 adopted. S.J. 788.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 788.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 810.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1277 filed, H.J. 815.
- Apr. 10 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1277. H.J. 818.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed House, ayes 93, nays none. H.J. 818.
- Apr. 10 13 Explanations of votes. H.J. 827.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message. H.J. 821.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 813.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 26 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 949.

H.F. 539

By Commerce.

A bill for an act providing for immunity from civil liability for registered architects and professional engineers providing disaster emergency assistance under specified circumstances. (Formerly HSB 44)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 57, nays 40. H.J. 607.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 376. S.J. 610.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act allowing criminal history and abuse registry background checks for certain food vendors. (Formerly H.F. 55)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 1. H.J. 608.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, McCoy, Bertrand, and Petersen. S.J. 693.

H.F. 541

By Environmental Protection.

A bill for an act relating to dam reconstruction standards. (Formerly HSB 163) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1080 filed. H.J. 556.
- Mar. 15 13 Amendments H-1118 and H-1119 filed. H.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1118 not germane. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1118. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1119 not germane. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1119. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Point of order raised amendment H-1080 not germane. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Ruled not germane amendment H-1080. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 71, nays 27. H.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Local Government. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Brase, and Chelgren. S.J. 596.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 787.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 944.

H.F. 542

By State Government.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to electrician and electrical contractor licensing and regulation. (Formerly H.F. 259)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 543

By State Government.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to the propane education and research council. (Formerly HSB 76) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 631)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 15 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 568.

- Mar. 21 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Hein, and Riding. H.J. 705.
- Apr. 23 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 890.

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa veterans home and providing for the consideration of contributions to support as repayment receipts. (Formerly HSB 130) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 496.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 684.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. H.J. 685.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from House. S.J. 667.
- Mar. 26 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 301. S.J. 667.
- Mar. 27 13 Substituted for Senate File 301. S.J. 676.
- Mar. 27 13 Amendment S-3091 filed, adopted. S.J. 676.
- Mar. 27 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 677.
- Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. S.J. 681.
- Mar. 28 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 701.
- Mar. 28 13 Senate amendment H-1222 filed. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 03 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1222. H.J. 743.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 744.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from House. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 08 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 783.
- Apr. 10 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 828.

H.F. 545

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act creating a new category of allowable expenditures from the veterans trust fund. (Formerly H.F. 348) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1130 filed. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1130 adopted. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Veterans Affairs. S.J. 610.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Beall, Hart, and Rozenboom. S.J. 693.
- Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3111 filed. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3111 adopted. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1276 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 30 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1276. H.J. 958.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays 1. H.J. 958.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. H.J. 966.
- May 01 13 Message from House. S.J. 944.
- May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.

- May 06 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1009.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to marital agreements, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 141)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 497.
- Apr. 12 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 836.

H.F. 547

By Labor.

A bill for an act relating to the use of child labor in laundry occupations. (Formerly H.F. 10)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 45. H.J. 580.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Labor and Business Relations. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 25 13 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Anderson, and Dearden. S.J. 648.

H.F. 548

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act providing for vision screening for school children. (Formerly HSB 122)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 497.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1204 filed, H.J. 671.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment H-1243 filed, H.J. 732.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1204 adopted. H.J. 777.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1243 withdrawn. H.J. 777.
- Apr. 08 13 Substituted SF 419, H.J. 777.
- Apr. 08 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 778.

H.F. 549

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to vaccine administration by licensed pharmacists. (Formerly HSB 118)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 18 13 Substituted SF 353, H.J. 580.
- Mar. 18 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 582.

H.F. 550

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to record checks of prospective and current health care employees and certain students. (Formerly HSB 152)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 497.
- Mar. 13 13 Amendment H-1085 filed. H.J. 556.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendments H-1183 and H-1192 filed. H.J. 625.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendments H-1085 and H-1183 withdrawn. H.J. 648.

Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1192 adopted. H.J. 648.

Mar. 20 13 Substituted SF 347. H.J. 649.

Mar. 20 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 650.

H.F. 551

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act concerning the administration of epinephrine in public and nonpublic schools, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 29)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 497.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 760.

H.F. 552

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act providing for placement, release, notice, and safety procedures relating to sex offenders and nursing facilities, residential care facilities, and assisted living programs, and providing penalties and including effective date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 53)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 498.

Apr. 03 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 760.

H.F. 553

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to Medicaid program integrity, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 110)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 498.

Mar. 14 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 19 13 Substituted SF 357. H.J. 611.

Mar. 19 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 612.

H.F. 554

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to service providers under Medicaid home and community-based services waivers. (Formerly HSB 119)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 498.

Mar. 19 13 Substituted SF 351, H.J. 612.

Mar. 19 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 613.

H.F. 555

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the sentencing of a minor who commits murder in the first degree, providing penalties, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 105)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 523.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

H.F. 556

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to statutory corrections which may adjust language to reflect current practices, insert earlier omissions, delete redundancies and inaccuracies, delete temporary language, resolve inconsistencies and conflicts, update ongoing provisions, or remove ambiguities. (Formerly HSB 193) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 523.
- Mar. 13 13 Committee amendment H-1081 filed. H.J. 556.
- Mar. 18 13 Committee amendment H-1081 adopted. H.J. 582.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 582.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message, H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 19 13 Referred to Judiciary. S.J. 593.
- Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Schneider, Hogg, and Horn. S.J. 596.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 721.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment S-3113 filed. S.J. 721.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendment S-3113 adopted. S.J. 745.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 745.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 747.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 782.
- Apr. 08 13 Senate amendment H-1263 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 09 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1263. H.J. 807.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 807.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. H.J. 808.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from House. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 985.

H.F. 557

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act establishing a criminal offense for removing or attempting to remove a communication device from the possession of a peace officer, reserve peace officer, jailer, or correctional officer. (Formerly HSB 127)

Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 524.

- Mar. 20 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment H-1250 filed. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment H-1250 adopted. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 10 13 Substituted SF 384. H.J. 817.
- Apr. 10 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 818.

H.F. 558

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to drug control, including the criminal offense of prohibited acts related to controlled substances and the information program for drug prescribing and dispensing, and providing a penalty. (Formerly HSB 90)

- Mar. 12 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 524.
- Mar. 29 13 Amendment H-1225 filed. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1225 adopted. H.J. 716.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 10. H.J. 716.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 707.

Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Quirmbach, and Schneider. S.J. 714.

**** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Quirmbach, and Schneider. S.J. 97.

H.F. 559

By Sheets.

A bill for an act relating to school district funding by modifying school budget review committee authority to recommend fiscal reviews and to provide transportation assistance aid, specifying uses of the district management levy, authorizing school districts to levy for transportation costs, and including applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2360)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 545.

***** END OF 2013 ACTIONS ****

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Hanson, and Stanerson. H.J. 175.

Feb. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 560

By Kelley.

A bill for an act relating to a sales tax holiday for instructional materials sold to college students.

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 545.

H.F. 561

By Kelley.

A bill for an act establishing a property tax exemption for property used for certain gardening activities within a city and including applicability provisions.

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 545.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 562

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act concerning prescription drug or controlled substance medication defenses in operating-while-intoxicated cases.(Formerly HSB 104)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 546.

Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1202 filed. H.J. 671.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

H.F. 563

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the penalties for the criminal offense of sexual exploitation of a minor by the purchase or possession of child pornography. (Formerly HSB 172)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 546.

Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note, HCS.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

H.F. 564

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act concerning mechanic's liens and the mechanics' notice and lien registry. (Formerly HSB 215)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 546.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to mechanic's liens and the mechanics' notice and lien registry. (Formerly H.F. 258) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 546.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1180 filed. H.J. 625.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1180 adopted. H.J. 650.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 650.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 21 13 Read first time and attached to similar SF 360. S.J. 619.
- Apr. 23 13 Substituted for Senate File 360. S.J. 891.
- Apr. 23 13 Deferred. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 898.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. S.J. 900.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 936.
- May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.
- May 06 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1009.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

H.F. 566

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act to establish requirements relating to the transfer of an interest in real estate by or on behalf of certain entities formed or organized on a profit, cooperative, or not-for-profit basis, and including warranties and a limitation on actions. (Formerly HSB 208) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 546.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1238 filed. H.J. 724.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment H-1238 adopted, H.J. 725.
- Apr. 02 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 726.
- Apr. 02 13 Immediate message, H.J. 728.
- Apr. 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 04 13 Amendment S-3128 filed. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3128 adopted. S.J. 845.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 845.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 846.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 16 13 Senate amendment H-1304 filed. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 30 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1304. H.J. 965.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. H.J. 966.
- May 01 13 Message from House. S.J. 944.
- May 02 13 Senate receded. S.J. 956.
- May 02 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 956.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. S.J. 957.
- May 02 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 990.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1043.
- May 13 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1043.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1060.

By State Government.

A bill for an act eliminating the requirement for the racing and gaming commission to conduct a socioeconomic study on the impact of gambling. (Formerly HSB 212)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 546.

Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1217 filed. H.J. 688.

Apr. 05 13 Referred to State Government. H.J. 760.

H.F. 568

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to child, adult, and family services under the purview of the department of human services, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 197)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 546.

Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1136 filed. H.J. 590.

Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.

Apr. 12 13 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 836.

H.F. 569

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to licensure of professionals practicing substance and addictive disorder counseling or providing substance and addictive disorder prevention services, making penalties applicable, and including transition, implementation, and effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 185) Vetoed 4-26-13.

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 547.

Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1133 filed, H.J. 590.

Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1210 filed. H.J. 671.

Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1210 to amendment H-1133 adopted. H.J. 691.

Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1133 as amended, adopted. H.J. 691.

Mar. 27 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 692.

Mar. 27 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 698.

Mar. 27 13 Immediate message. H.J. 694.

Mar. 27 13 Message from House. S.J. 685.

Mar. 27 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 685.

Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 693.

Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 738.

Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 39, nays 11. S.J. 785.

Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 785.

Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 810.

Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 922.

Apr. 26 13 Vetoed by Governor. H.J. 950.

H.F. 570

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to informal conferences on contested citations or regulatory insufficiencies in health care facilities or assisted living programs and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 96)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 547.

- Mar. 21 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 25 13 Substituted SF 394. H.J. 666.
- Mar. 25 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 667.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to temporary restricted licenses and ignition interlock devices for operating-while-intoxicated offenses and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 210) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2429)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 547.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Meyer, and Worthan. H.J. 217.
- Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Mar. 25 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 584.

H.F. 572

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the statute of limitations period in an action arising out of the unsafe or defective condition of an improvement to real property. (Formerly HSB 173)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 547.
- Mar. 25 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 45. H.J. 668.
- Mar. 25 13 Immediate message. H.J. 669.
- Mar. 25 13 Message from House. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 25 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 647.
- Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Quirmbach, and Whitver. S.J. 687.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Quirmbach, and Whitver. S.J. 97.

H.F. 573

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act enhancing the criminal penalty for an assault on a public transit bus operator, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 142)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 547.
- Mar. 21 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 760.

H.F. 574

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act repealing a requirement that taxpayers indicate on their tax returns the presence or absence of health care coverage for their dependent children and apply for certain public health care coverage, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 235)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 547.
- Mar. 15 13 Amendment H-1120 filed, H.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1120 lost, H.J. 583.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 45. H.J. 583.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message, H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 577.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 577.

Mar. 19 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 593.

Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Seng. S.J. 613.

H.F. 575

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the technical administration of state financial and regulatory matters, including administration of income taxes, sales and use taxes, currency exchange licenses, and the wireless surcharge for enhanced 911 emergency telephone systems, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 160) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of sections 3, 4, 8, and 16, effective 4-24-13.

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 548.

Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 584.

Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.

Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 578.

Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 578.

Mar. 19 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 593.

Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Petersen, Jochum, and Smith. S.J. 613.

Apr. 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 717.

Apr. 03 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 725.

Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. S.J. 727.

Apr. 04 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 752.

Apr. 23 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 922.

Apr. 23 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 922.

Apr. 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 944.

H.F. 576

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa finance authority and making an appropriation. (Formerly HSB 191) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 637)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 549.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Highfill, Deyoe, and Dunkel. H.J. 623.

Mar. 26 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 577

By Worthan.

A bill for an act exempting from the sales and use tax the sales price of all-terrain vehicles and off-road utility vehicles exempt from registration with the department of natural resources and sold to certain eligible businesses.

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 549.

H.F. 578

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the transfer of real estate and the filing of a mortgage release certificate, providing for a fee and making remedies applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 80) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 623)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 550.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Forbes, and Maxwell. H.J. 656.

Apr. 16 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 845.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to medical malpractice actions including expert witness testimony, evidence-based medical practice guidelines, and medical malpractice review panels, and providing for fees. (Formerly HSB 36) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 618)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 550.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Hagenow, and Isenhart. H.J. 656.

H.F. 580

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for business entities qualifying for Iowa start-up businesses, including the payment of fees by persons forming or organizing such entities. (Formerly HSB 61)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 550.

Apr. 03 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 749.

H.F. 581

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the licensure of ambulatory surgical centers, providing for fees to be considered repayment receipts, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 48) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 617)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 550.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Forristall, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 623.

Apr. 10 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 820.

H.F. 582

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of transportation, including the use of information contained in electronic driver and nonoperator identification records, the form of motor vehicle financial liability coverage cards, motor truck registration periods, grounds for disqualification of commercial vehicle operators, provisions for the issuance of temporary restricted licenses for persons convicted of operating while intoxicated, registration fees for electric vehicles, and the administration of highway contracts, and including applicability date provisions. (Formerly HSB 78)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 550.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Forbes, and Forristall. H.J. 656.

H.F. 583

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of vehicles of excessive size and weight, establishing fees, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 135)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 551.

Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Moore, Landon, and Riding. H.J. 656.

Apr. 09 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 800.

H.F. 584

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the economic development financial assistance duties and powers of the economic development authority by authorizing and creating fees, affecting the aggregate tax credit limit for certain economic development programs and the tax credit for the endow Iowa tax credit, authorizing the diversion of withholding tax payments for certain programs, making an appropriation, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 132) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 620)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 551.

Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Moore, and Thomas. H.J. 685.

Mar. 27 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Baltimore, Cownie, and Thomas. H.J. 698.

Apr. 17 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 873.

H.F. 585

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the innovation fund investment tax credit by modifying the tax credit and the authority and duties of the Iowa innovation corporation relating to the tax credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 198) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 615)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 551.

Mar. 19 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Baltimore, and Gaskill. H.J. 623.

Apr. 03 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 747.

H.F. 586

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the rulemaking process and state agency decision making. (Formerly HSB 192) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 551.

Mar. 18 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 586.

Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.

Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 578.

Mar. 18 13 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 578.

Mar. 19 13 Referred to State Government. S.J. 593.

Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Feenstra, and Jochum. S.J. 613.

Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 731.

Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.

May 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 44, nays 1. S.J. 997.

May 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 999.

May 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1052.

May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.

May 21 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1081.

May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1114.

H.F. 587

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the licensing of plumbing, mechanical, HVAC-refrigeration, sheet metal, or hydronic professionals, including transition provisions, including effective date provisions, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 189)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 551.

Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1215 filed. H.J. 688.

Mar. 27 13 Amendment H-1215 adopted. H.J. 694.

Mar. 27 13 Substituted SF 427. H.J. 695.

Mar. 27 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 696.

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to special assessments imposed by cities and counties and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 75)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.
- Mar. 13 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 554.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Prichard, and Vander Linden. H.J. 705.

H.F. 589

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning the municipal fire and police retirement system and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 190)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.
- Mar. 18 13 Substituted SF 327. H.J. 586.
- Mar. 18 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 588.

H.F. 590

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to child abuse reporting, assessment procedures, and placement on the central registry for child abuse, and including effective date and applicability provisions.(Formerly H.F. 415) Effective 1-1-14, with exception of section 4, s.s. 16, effective 5-24-13.

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1195 filed. H.J. 654.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment H-1213 filed, H.J. 688.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1213 to amendment H-1195 lost. H.J. 718.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1195 adopted. H.J. 718.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed House, ayes 84, nays 14. H.J. 718.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Bolkcom, and Johnson. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 03 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3222 filed, adopted, S.J. 977.
- May 07 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 977.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. S.J. 978.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1032.
- May 08 13 Senate amendment H-1444. H.J. 1034.
- May 08 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1444. H.J. 1034.
- May 08 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1035.
- May 08 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1039.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1036.
- May 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 982.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1114.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to estates and trusts and including retroactive and other applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 175) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.
- Mar. 18 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 588.
- Mar. 18 13 Immediate message. H.J. 589.
- Mar. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 578.
- Mar. 18 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 361. S.J. 578.
- Mar. 26 13 Substituted for Senate File 361. S.J. 653.
- Mar. 26 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 26 13 Immediate message. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 26 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 674.
- Apr. 02 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 02 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 05 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 784.

H.F. 592

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to payments from the indigent defense fund by the state public defender. (Formerly HSB 159) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.
- Mar. 29 13 Amendment H-1226 filed. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1226 adopted. H.J. 719.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 719.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Taylor, Hogg, and Whitver. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 740.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3157 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3160 filed, adopted. S.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Deferred, S.J. 855.
- May 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 987.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 987.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1038.
- May 08 13 Senate amendment H-1447 filed. H.J. 1040.
- May 15 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1447. H.J. 1050.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 1051.
- May 16 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1074.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1051.
- May 15 13 Message from House. S.J. 1005.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1114.

H.F. 593

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to state and school antiharassment and antibullying policies. (Formerly HSB 196)

Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.

- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1124 filed. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendment H-1184 filed. H.J. 625.
- Mar. 21 13 Amendments H-1199 and H-1200 filed. H.J. 657.
- Mar. 28 13 Amendment H-1223 filed, H.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendment H-1242 filed. H.J. 732.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Education. H.J. 760.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to education of students in residential placement settings. (Formerly HSB 213)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 552.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Education. H.J. 760.

H.F. 595

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of resident for purposes of tuition and fees at community colleges and institutions of higher learning governed by the state board of regents. (Formerly H.F. 309)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 553.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Education. H.J. 760.

H.F. 596

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to county commissions of veteran affairs. (Formerly HSB 102) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2084)

- Mar. 13 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 553.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 760.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 14 14 Subcommittee, Bacon, Thomas, and Salmon, H.J. 66.
- Jan. 22 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 597

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for the distribution and sale of motor fuel, including blended and unblended gasoline and diesel fuel, providing for liability, and including penalties. (Formerly H.F. 376) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 640)

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 25 13 Amendment H-1211 filed. H.J. 671.
- Mar. 26 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 685.
- Apr. 09 13 Subcommittee, Hein, Kelley, and Windschitl. H.J. 812.
- May 02 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 1003.

H.F. 598

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act exempting the sales price of all-terrain vehicles and off-road utility vehicles used primarily in agricultural production from the sales and use tax. (Formerly H.F. 111)

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 562.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 84, nays 13. H.J. 614.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee, Black, Behn, and Seng. S.J. 669.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to beginning farmers by modifying the agricultural assets transfer tax credit, providing a custom farming contract tax credit, and terminating the agricultural loan assistance program, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 69) (Formerly H.F. 252) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Division I, effective 6-17-13 and all of Division II except for section 25, s.s. 2, effective 12-31-17.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 562.
- Mar. 19 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 19 13 Passed House, ayes 93, nays 4. H.J. 615.
- Mar. 19 13 Immediate message. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 20 13 Message from House. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 20 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 26 13 Subcommittee, Brase, Bowman, and Greiner. S.J. 669.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 737.
- Apr. 08 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 742.
- Apr. 11 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 830.
- May 15 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 1008.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3259 filed, adopted. S.J. 1016.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, aves 47, nays 1. S.J. 1016.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1018.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1064.
- May 16 13 Senate amendment H-1453. H.J. 1071.
- May 16 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1453, H.J. 1071.
- May 16 13 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 3. H.J. 1071.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1073.
- May 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 1022.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

H.F. 600

By Rogers.

A bill for an act relating to the sales and use tax by classifying nonprofit private food banks as designated exempt entities eligible to receive the refund of sales and use tax paid in fulfillment of written construction contracts, providing a related sales and use tax exemption, and making penalties applicable.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Forristall, and Isenhart. H.J. 705.

H.F. 601

By Rogers.

A bill for an act relating to state sales and use tax by modifying the refund of sales and use tax paid in fulfillment of construction contracts with designated entities to include

certain lease-purchase contracts, providing a related sales and use tax exemption, and making penalties applicable.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 28 13 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Forristall, and Isenhart. H.J. 705.

H.F. 602

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to transportation and other infrastructure-related appropriations to the department of transportation, including allocation and use of moneys from the road use tax fund and the primary road fund. (Formerly HSB 214) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 629.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 21 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 26 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 670.
- Mar. 26 13 Amendment S-3089 filed. S.J. 670.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3089 adopted. S.J. 783.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3136 filed. S.J. 784.
- Apr. 09 13 Deferred. S.J. 784.
- Apr. 09 13 Amendment S-3136 withdrawn, S.J. 798.
- Apr. 09 13 Passed Senate, ayes 29, nays 20. S.J. 798.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate, H.J. 811.
- Apr. 09 13 Senate amendment H-1283 filed. H.J. 815.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1356 filed, adopted, H.J. 920.
- Apr. 23 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1283, as amended, H.J. 920.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 920.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, with amendment S-3181. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 24 13 Senate concurred with S-3181. S.J. 902.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 3. S.J. 902.
- Apr. 24 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. S.J. 906.
- May 22 13 Motion to reconsider vote withdrawn. S.J. 1052.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1053.
- May 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1098.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

H.F. 603

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations to certain state departments, agencies, funds, and certain other entities, providing for regulatory authority, and other properly related matters. (Formerly HSB 219) Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1128 and H-1132 filed. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1170, H-1172, H-1173, H-1174, and H-1175 filed. H.J. 592.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendments H-1178, H-1179, and H-1187 filed. H.J. 625.

- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1187 lost. H.J. 630.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1172 lost. H.J. 631.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1170 lost. H.J. 632.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1132 withdrawn, H.J. 632.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1128 adopted. H.J. 633.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1174 lost. H.J. 634.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1173 withdrawn, H.J. 634.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1179 ruled out of order. H.J. 634.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1178A lost. H.J. 635.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1178B withdrawn. H.J. 635.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1175 lost. H.J. 635.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 45. H.J. 636.
- Mar. 20 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 653.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 21 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 619.
- Apr. 10 13 Subcommittee, Mathis, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 808.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 839.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3148 filed. S.J. 839.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3158 filed. S.J. 858.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment S-3159 filed. S.J. 858.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3159 adopted. S.J. 867.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3165 filed, lost. S.J. 867.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3158 adopted. S.J. 868.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3148 adopted. S.J. 868.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 868.
- 17 10 T abbed behave, ayes 20, hays 20. b
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. S.J. 869.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 873. Apr. 17 13 Senate amendment H-1319 filed. H.J. 877.
- Apr. 23 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1319. H.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 895.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 23 13 Senate insisted. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Senate conference committee appointed, Mathis, Anderson, Brase, Danielson, and Guth. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 908.
- Apr. 23 13 House conference committee appointed Watts, Gassman, Vander Linden, Hunter and Kelley. H.J. 908.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 909.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House, S.J. 897.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1053.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1053.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 90, nays 6. H.J. 1054.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1054.
- May 15 13 Message from House, S.J. 1006.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1006.
- May 15 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1006.
- May 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 19. S.J. 1007.
- May 15 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. S.J. 1010.
- May 22 13 Motion to reconsider vote withdrawn. S.J. 1052.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1053.

- May 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1098.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the funding of, the operation of, and appropriation of moneys to the college student aid commission, the department for the blind, the department of education, the economic development authority, the department of workforce development, and the state board of regents, and providing for related matters. (Formerly HSB 220) Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-13.

- Mar. 14 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1134, H-1135, H-1154, and H-1155 filed. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1156, H-1158, H-1159, H-1160, H-1161, H-1162, H-1163, H-1164, and H-1165 filed. H.J. 591.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendments H-1166, H-1167, H-1168, and H-1169 filed. H.J. 591.
- Mar. 18 13 Amendment H-1171 filed. H.J. 592.
- Mar. 19 13 Amendments H-1185, H-1186, H-1188, H-1189, H-1190, and H-1193 filed. H.J. 625.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1169 lost. H.J. 637.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1190 lost. H.J. 638.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1168 withdrawn. H.J. 638.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1134 adopted. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1160 lost, H.J. 639.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1155 lost. H.J. 640.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1166 lost. H.J. 641.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1165 withdrawn, H.J. 641.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1154 lost, H.J. 641.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1186 lost, H.J. 642.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1162 withdrawn, H.J. 642.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1185 lost. H.J. 642.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1171 withdrawn, H.J. 642.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendments H-1164 and H-1167 lost. H.J. 642.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendments H-1163 and H-1159 lost. H.J. 643.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1161 lost, H.J. 644.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendments H-1158 and H-1189 withdrawn, H.J. 644.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendments H-1135 and H-1156 withdrawn, H.J. 645.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1196 to amendment H-1188 filed, adopted. H.J. 645.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1188 as amended, adopted. H.J. 645.
- Mar. 20 13 Amendment H-1193 lost. H.J. 645.
- Mar. 20 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 45. H.J. 645.
- Mar. 20 13 Immediate message. H.J. 651.
- Mar. 21 13 Message from House. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 21 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 619.
- Apr. 15 13 Subcommittee, Schoenjahn, Dvorsky, and Smith. S.J. 838.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3155 filed. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3168 filed, adopted. S.J. 873.
- Apr. 18 13 Amendment S-3155 adopted. S.J. 873.
- Apr. 18 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 874.
- Apr. 18 13 Immediate message. S.J. 874.

- Apr. 19 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 880.
- Apr. 19 13 Senate amendment H-1320 filed. H.J. 882.
- Apr. 23 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1320. H.J. 895.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 895.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 23 13 Senate insisted. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Senate conference committee appointed, Schoenjahn, Chelgren, Horn, Quirmbach, and Smith. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 908.
- Apr. 23 13 House conference committee appointed Dolecheck, Jorgensen, R. Taylor, Hanson and Winckler, H.J. 908.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 909.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House. S.J. 897.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1068.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1068.
- May 16 13 Passed House, ayes 87, nays 10. H.J. 1069.
- May 17 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1079.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1073.
- May 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 1023.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1024.
- May 16 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1025.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 21. S.J. 1025.
- May 16 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. S.J. 1027.
- May 22 13 Motion to reconsider vote withdrawn, S.J. 1053.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1053.
- May 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1098.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 1116.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act related to the liability of a land holder for the public use of private lands and waters. (Formerly HSB 201)

- Mar. 15 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 567.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Baltimore, and Wolfe. H.J. 653.

H.F. 606

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the operations and dissolution of rural improvement zones and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 184)

- Mar. 15 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 567.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Local Government. H.J. 760.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Sheets, Fisher, and Wood, H.J. 131.
- Feb. 03 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to the state government, by providing for the transfer of powers and duties from the agricultural development authority to the Iowa finance authority, the composition of the Iowa finance authority board of directors, implementation of law by the board, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 162) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Division IV, effective 5-9-13.

- Mar. 15 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 567.
- Mar. 29 13 Amendments H-1224 and H-1227 filed. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1224 adopted. H.J. 720.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1234 to amendment H-1227 filed, lost. H.J. 720.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendment H-1227 withdrawn, H.J. 720.
- Apr. 01 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 721.
- Apr. 01 13 Immediate message. H.J. 723.
- Apr. 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 707.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Seng, Sodders, and Zumbach. S.J. 714.
- Apr. 04 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 737.
- Apr. 11 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 827.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 899.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. S.J. 900.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 936.
- May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.
- May 06 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1009.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

H.F. 608

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to a right of subrogation by an insurer in a criminal case. (Formerly H.F. 88)

- Mar. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 616.
- Mar. 21 13 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Kaufmann, and Wolfe. H.J. 656.
- Apr. 01 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 724.
- Apr. 01 13 Committee amendment H-1232 filed. H.J. 724.
- Apr. 05 13 Referred to Commerce, H.J. 760.

H.F. 609

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to state and local finances by establishing and modifying property assessment limitations, providing for commercial and industrial property tax replacement payments, increasing the regular program foundation base percentage, making appropriations, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 150)

- Mar. 19 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 617.
- Mar. 20 13 Subcommittee, Watts, Highfill, and Murphy. H.J. 653.
- Mar. 25 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 28 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1307 filed, H.J. 860.
- May 23 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 1110.

By Hall.

A bill for an act establishing a school bus stop arm camera pilot program.

Mar. 20 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 628.

H.F. 611

By Hall, Dawson, Riding, Staed, Ourth, Hunter, Stutsman, Bearinger, Kressig, Ruff, Murphy, Miller, H., Hanson, Kelley, Anderson, Running-Marquardt, Cohoon, Berry, Kajtazovic, Steckman, Thomas, Wood, Thede, Wolfe, Abdul-Samad, Olson, T., Gaines, Lykam, Forbes, Prichard and Muhlbauer.

A bill for an act relating to property taxation by providing a property assessment adjustment for certain persons, applying income and age limitations, providing a penalty, modifying the time period for property tax assessment protests, and including retroactive and other applicability provisions.

Mar. 21 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 655.

Apr. 09 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 812.

H.F. 612

By Heartsill, Shaw, Salmon, Sheets, Fisher, Schultz, Brandenburg, Alons and Watts. A bill for an act creating the penalty of death for the commission of murder in the first degree, and the commission of either kidnapping in the first degree or sexual abuse in the first degree, or both, against the same minor who was murdered, providing a penalty, and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 26 13 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 674.

H.F. 613

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the war orphans educational assistance fund by transferring the moneys in the fund to the veterans trust fund and transferring duties for providing educational assistance to orphaned children of veterans to the commission on veterans affairs. (Formerly HSB 93) (Formerly H.F. 280) Effective 7-1-13.

Mar. 27 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 696.

Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.

Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 779.

Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.

Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 774.

Apr. 08 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 774.

Apr. 10 13 Subcommittee, Danielson, Ernst, and Ragan. S.J. 808.

Apr. 17 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 870.

Apr. 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 881.

Apr. 22 13 Immediate message, S.J. 883.

Apr. 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 884.

Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.

Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 948.

May 01 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 985.

H.F. 614

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act appropriating federal funds made available from federal block grants and other nonstate sources, allocating portions of federal block grants, and providing procedures if federal funds are more or less than anticipated or if federal block grants are more or less than anticipated and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 221) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Division II, effective 6-17-13.

- Mar. 27 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 696.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendments H-1233 and H-1237 filed. H.J. 724.
- Apr. 02 13 Amendments H-1237 and H-1233 adopted. H.J. 727.
- Apr. 02 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 727.
- Apr. 02 13 Immediate message. H.J. 728.
- Apr. 02 13 Message from House. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 02 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 708.
- Apr. 08 13 Subcommittee, Ragan, Boettger, and Bolkcom. S.J. 776.
- Apr. 15 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment S-3147 filed. S.J. 840.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment S-3147 adopted. S.J. 862.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 862.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. S.J. 866.
- Apr. 17 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 17 13 Senate amendment H-1318 filed. H.J. 877.
- May 22 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1318. H.J. 1085.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 1085.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1086.
- May 22 13 Message from House. S.J. 1036.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

H.F. 615

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the innovation fund investment tax credit and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 198) (Formerly H.F. 585) Effective 5-24-13.

- Mar. 27 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 697.
- Apr. 01 13 Amendments H-1235 and H-1239 filed. H.J. 724.
- Apr. 01 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1244 to amendment H-1235 filed, adopted. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1235 as amended, adopted. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1245 to amendment H-1239 filed, adopted. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1239 as amended, withdrawn, H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on amendment H-1235, as amended, by Lofgren. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 03 13 Motion to reconsider vote prevailed. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1246 to amendment H-1235 filed, adopted. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 03 13 Amendment H-1235 as amended, adopted. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 03 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays 2. H.J. 746.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. H.J. 747.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from House. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 03 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 04 13 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Quirmbach, and Schneider. S.J. 736.
- May 15 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 1009.
- May 15 13 Amendment S-3250 filed. S.J. 1009.

- May 16 13 Amendment S-3250 adopted. S.J. 1015.
- May 16 13 Fiscal note. SCS.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 1. S.J. 1015.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1016.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1064.
- May 16 13 Senate amendment H-1452. H.J. 1070.
- May 16 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1452. H.J. 1070.
- May 16 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 2. H.J. 1070.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1073.
- May 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 1022.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the requirements and administration of the targeted jobs withholding credit pilot project and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 473) (Formerly HSB 168)

- Mar. 27 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 697.
- Mar. 29 13 Amendments H-1229 and H-1230 filed. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 01 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- May 07 13 Amendments H-1229 and H-1230 withdrawn. H.J. 1011.
- May 07 13 Substituted SF 433, H.J. 1012.
- May 07 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 1013.

H.F. 617

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the licensure of ambulatory surgical centers, providing for fees to be considered repayment receipts, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 581) (Formerly HSB 48)

- Mar. 27 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar, H.J. 697.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Amendments H-1255 and H-1260 filed. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment H-1260 adopted. H.J. 819.
- Apr. 10 13 Amendment H-1255 out of order. H.J. 819.
- Apr. 10 13 Passed House, ayes 93, nays none. H.J. 820.
- Apr. 10 13 Explanations of votes. H.J. 827.
- Apr. 10 13 Immediate message, H.J. 821.
- Apr. 10 13 Message from House. S.J. 814.
- Apr. 10 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 814.
- Apr. 11 13 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Bolkcom, and Smith. S.J. 830.

H.F. 618

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to medical malpractice actions including expert witness testimony, evidence-based medical practice guidelines, and medical malpractice review panels, and providing for fees. (Formerly H.F. 579) (Formerly HSB 36)

- Mar. 29 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.

```
May 23 13 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 1110.

***** END OF 2013 ACTIONS *****
```

Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Baltimore, and R. Olson. H.J. 78.

H.F. 619

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of all-terrain vehicles on highways upon registration with the department of transportation, providing a registration fee, and providing penalties. (Formerly H.F. 507) (Formerly H.F. 263)

- Mar. 29 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 05 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 75, nays 22. H.J. 763.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 08 13 Read first time, referred to Transportation. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 10 13 Subcommittee, Bowman, Behn, and Brase. S.J. 808.
- Apr. 17 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 861.
- Apr. 22 13 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 879.
- Apr. 22 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Behn, and Quirmbach. S.J. 885.

H.F. 620

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the economic development financial assistance duties and powers of the economic development authority by authorizing and creating fees, affecting the aggregate tax credit limit for certain economic development programs and the tax credit for the endow Iowa tax credit, making appropriations, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 132) (Formerly H.F. 584) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Divisions I, II and III, effective 6-17-13.

- Apr. 01 13 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 714.
- Apr. 02 13 Subcommittee, Lofgren, Fisher, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 729.
- Apr. 03 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 09 13 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 813.
- Apr. 09 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1312 filed. H.J. 871.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1317 to amendment H-1312 filed, adopted. H.J. 871.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1312 as amended, adopted. H.J. 872.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed House, ayes 88, nays 11. H.J. 872.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 18 13 Message from House. S.J. 871.
- Apr. 18 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 872.
- Apr. 22 13 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Bertrand, and Bolkcom. S.J. 885.
- May 17 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 030.
- May 17 13 Amendment S-3261 filed. S.J. 1030.
- May 17 13 Amendment S-3261 adopted. S.J. 1031.
- May 17 13 Passed Senate, ayes 44, nays 1. S.J. 1031.
- May 17 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1032.
- May 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1080.
- May 20 13 Senate amendment H-1458 filed. H.J. 1080.
- May 20 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- May 22 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1458. H.J. 1084.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 1. H.J. 1084.

- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1086.
- May 22 13 Message from House. S.J. 1037.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 1115.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the protest and appeal of property assessments and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 222)

- Apr. 01 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 714.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 764.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 08 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 11 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 830.
- May 08 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 991.
- May 08 13 Amendment S-3244 filed. S.J. 991.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 04 14 Withdrawn from further consideration of the Senate. S.J. 178.

H.F. 622

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the period of time for completing real property assessments and to the period of time and method for filing property tax assessment protests to the local board of review and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 508) (Formerly HSB 202)

- Apr. 02 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 728.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 780.
- Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 08 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 774.
- Apr. 11 13 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 830.

H.F. 623

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the transfer of real estate and the filing of a mortgage release certificate, providing for a fee and making remedies applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 578) (Formerly HSB 80)

- Apr. 03 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 734.
- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 16 13 Substituted SF 445. H.J. 844.
- Apr. 16 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 845.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to real estate broker and real estate salesperson licensing fees and allocations from those fees, and making an appropriation. (Formerly H.F. 502) (Formerly HSB 164) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 639)

Apr. 03 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 748.

Apr. 09 13 Subcommittee, Landon, Forristall, and Riding. H.J. 812.

Apr. 30 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 966.

H.F. 625

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to revenue and taxation, including retailers maintaining a place of business in this state for purposes of sales and use taxes, agreements relating to the collection of sales and use taxes, sales of tangible personal property and services to state agencies, modifying the school tuition organization income tax credit, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 225) Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Division II, effective 6-11-13.

Apr. 03 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 748.

Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.

Apr. 05 13 Amendment H-1254 filed. H.J. 761.

Apr. 08 13 Amendment H-1254 withdrawn, H.J. 765.

Apr. 08 13 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 08 13 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 2. H.J. 765.

Apr. 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 783.

Apr. 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 774.

Apr. 08 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 774.

Apr. 11 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Feenstra, and Seng. S.J. 830.

Apr. 16 13 Subcommittee reassigned, Seng, Feenstra, and Hogg. S.J. 857.

May 22 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 1043.

May 22 13 Amendment S-3266 filed. S.J. 1043.

May 22 13 Amendment S-3266 adopted. S.J. 1043.

May 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 1044.

May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1045.

May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1095.

May 22 13 Senate amendment H-1462 filed, H.J. 1097.

May 23 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1462. H.J. 1099.

May 23 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1099.

May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.

May 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1109.

May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1062.

Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.

Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.

Jun. 11 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

H.F. 626

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the collection of sales and use tax in this state, including retailers maintaining a place of business in this state, agreements relating to the collection of sales and use taxes, sales of tangible personal property and services to the state, related reporting requirements, and the transfer of certain sales and use tax revenues to the taxpayers trust fund. (Formerly HSB 226)

Apr. 03 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 748.

- Apr. 05 13 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 17 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 1049.
- May 16 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1074.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1051.
- May 15 13 Message from House. S.J. 1005.
- May 15 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means, S.J. 1005.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act establishing a property tax exemption for fairgrounds owned by a county or a fair and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 230) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 05 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 15 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 845.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 16 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 17 13 Subcommittee, Black, Behn, and Seng. S.J. 861.
- May 02 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 957.
- May 07 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 976.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. S.J. 978.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1032.
- May 13 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1043.
- May 13 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1043.
- May 15 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1060.

H.F. 628

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to an Iowa nutrient reduction strategy, including by providing for appropriations to support related programs and projects.

Apr. 08 13 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 782.

H.F. 629

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act exempting certain individuals from the inheritance tax, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 511) (Formerly HSB 166)

- Apr. 08 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 782.
- Apr. 18 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- May 23 13 Referred to Agriculture. H.J. 1110.

H.F. 630

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing a sales tax exemption for hydroelectricity conversion property. (Formerly HSB 180) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 09 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 11 13 Amendment H-1287 filed, H.J. 835.
- Apr. 11 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendment H-1287 lost. H.J. 846.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 3. H.J. 847.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 854.

- Apr. 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 16 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 444. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 16 13 Substituted for Senate File 444. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 851.
- Apr. 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 29 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 948.
- Apr. 29 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 948.
- May 01 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 985.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to the propane education and research council. (Formerly HSB 76) (Formerly H.F. 543) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 09 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment H-1323 filed. H.J. 885.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1323 adopted. H.J. 889.
- May 01 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 889.
- May 01 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 984.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 891.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 23 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 22 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Apr. 23 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 25 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 912.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 933.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 934.
- Apr. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 955.
- May 06 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1009.
- May 06 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1009.
- May 09 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1044.

H.F. 632

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of certain real estate used in the cultivation and production of algae, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 349) Effective 5-24-13.

- Apr. 10 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 821.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed House, ayes 100, nays none. H.J. 956.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. H.J. 966.
- May 01 13 Message from House. S.J. 944.
- May 01 13 Read first time and attached to companion SF 453. S.J. 944.
- May 06 13 Amendment S-3220 filed. S.J. 961.
- May 07 13 Substituted for Senate File 453. S.J. 966.
- May 07 13 Amendment S-3220 adopted. S.J. 967.
- May 07 13 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 967.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. S.J. 975.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1033.
- May 08 13 Senate amendment H-1445. H.J. 1035.
- May 08 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1445. H.J. 1035.
- May 08 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1036.

- May 08 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1039.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1036.
- May 08 13 Message from House. S.J. 982.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from the computation of net income for the individual income tax of net capital gain from the sale or exchange of qualified capital stock and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 336)

- Apr. 10 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 821.
- Apr. 22 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 86, nays 11. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 922.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 24 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 897.
- Apr. 29 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Quirmbach, S.J. 926.

H.F. 634

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the policy administration of the tax and related laws and related programs by the department of revenue, including administration of income taxes, sales and use taxes, the orderly wind-up and eventual repeal of the Iowa fund of funds program, the replacement taxes task force, a study report related to administrative appeals processes for tax matters, the distribution of statewide school infrastructure funds, and including effective date and retroactive and other applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 228)

- Apr. 10 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar, H.J. 822.
- Apr. 15 13 Amendment H-1290 filed. H.J. 839.
- Apr. 16 13 Amendments H-1300 and H-1305 filed, H.J. 860.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1305 to amendment H-1290 adopted. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1290 as amended, adopted. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 17 13 Amendment H-1300 out of order, H.J. 865.
- Apr. 17 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 17 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 865.
- Apr. 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 873.
- Apr. 18 13 Message from House, S.J. 872.
- Apr. 18 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 872.
- Apr. 22 13 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Dotzler, and Feenstra. S.J. 885.
- Apr. 25 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 913.
- Apr. 25 13 Amendment S-3187 filed. S.J. 913.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Feb. 04 14 Withdrawn from further consideration of the Senate. S.J. 178.

H.F. 635

By Kelley.

A bill for an act providing for an Iowa individual income tax checkoff for qualified nonprofit food banks and making an appropriation.

- Apr. 11 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 833.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act providing for a tax credit against the individual and corporate income taxes, the franchise tax, insurance premiums tax, and the moneys and credits tax for a charitable contribution to certain institutions engaged in regenerative medicine research and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Apr. 16 13 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 858.
- Apr. 24 13 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 937.

H.F. 637

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa finance authority and making an appropriation. (Formerly H.F. 576) (Formerly HSB 191)

- Apr. 17 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 862.
- Apr. 18 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- May 23 13 Referred to State Government, H.J. 1110.

H.F. 638

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations to state departments and agencies from the rebuild Iowa infrastructure fund and the technology reinvestment fund, providing for related matters, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 235) Item vetoed. Various effective dates, see bill.

- Apr. 17 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 862.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1332 filed, lost. H.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1346 filed. H.J. 892.
- Apr. 23 13 Amendment H-1346 lost. H.J. 893.
- Apr. 23 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays 1. H.J. 893.
- Apr. 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 895.
- Apr. 23 13 Message from House, S.J. 889.
- Apr. 23 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 889.
- Apr. 29 13 Subcommittee, McCov, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 926.
- Apr. 29 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 926.
- Apr. 29 13 Amendment S-3203 filed. S.J. 926.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3207 filed. S.J. 935.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3208 filed, lost. S.J. 935.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3207 adopted. S.J. 936.
- Apr. 30 13 Deferred. S.J. 936.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3209 filed, lost. S.J. 939.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment S-3203 adopted. S.J. 940.
- Apr. 30 13 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 23. S.J. 940.
- Apr. 30 13 Immediate message. S.J. 941.
- Apr. 30 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 967.
- Apr. 30 13 Senate amendment H-1382 filed, H.J. 968.
- May 07 13 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-1382. H.J. 1011.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1018.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 963.
- May 07 13 Senate insisted. S.J. 964.

- May 07 13 Senate conference committee appointed, McCoy, Anderson, Beall, Bowman, and Kapucian. S.J. 964.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. S.J. 964.
- May 07 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1023.
- May 07 13 House conference committee appointed Huseman, Lofgren, Maxwell, Cohoon, and Dunkel. H.J. 1023.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1023.
- May 07 13 Message from House, S.J. 966.
- May 17 13 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 1077.
- May 17 13 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 1077.
- May 17 13 Passed House, ayes 91, nays 2. H.J. 1077.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 17 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1078.
- May 17 13 Message from House, S.J. 1029.
- May 17 13 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 1029.
- May 17 13 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 1030.
- May 17 13 Passed Senate, ayes 28, nays 17. S.J. 1030.
- May 17 13 Motion filed to reconsider vote on bill. S.J. 1033.
- May 22 13 Motion to reconsider vote withdrawn. S.J. 1053.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1053.
- May 23 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1098.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 1117.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to real estate broker and real estate salesperson licensing fees and allocations from those fees, and making an appropriation. (Formerly H.F. 624) (Formerly H.F. 502) (Formerly HSB 164)

- Apr. 17 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 875.
- Apr. 30 13 Substituted SF 438, H.J. 965.
- Apr. 30 13 Withdrawn. H.J. 966.

H.F. 640

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to liquids which are flammable or combustible, by providing for the storage, marketing, and distribution of such liquids, providing for the marketing and distribution of liquids classified as motor fuel, including a conventional blendstock for oxygenate blending, and blended and unblended gasoline and diesel fuel, extending the period for determining the rates of the motor fuel tax based on calculating the distribution of ethanol blended gasoline and other motor fuel, including fees and penalties, and including effective date provisions. Effective 7-1-13, with exception of Division IV, effective 6-17-13.

- Apr. 19 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 880.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendments H-1376 and H-1379 filed. H.J. 968.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1432 filed. H.J. 1000.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1436 to amendment H-1432 filed, H.J. 1000.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1436 to amendment H-1432 lost, H.J. 1001.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1432 adopted. H.J. 1001.
- May 02 13 Amendments H-1376 and H-1379 out of order. H.J. 1001.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1433 filed. H.J. 1001.

- May 02 13 Amendment H-1433 adopted. H.J. 1002.
- May 02 13 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 41. H.J. 1002.
- May 02 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1003.
- May 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 960.
- May 06 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 960.
- May 07 13 Subcommittee, Hogg, Bertrand, and Bolkcom. S.J. 979.
- May 15 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 1009.
- May 15 13 Amendment S-3251 filed. S.J. 1009.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3255 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 1013.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3257 filed, adopted. S.J. 1014.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3256 filed, adopted. S.J. 1014.
- May 16 13 Amendment S-3251 adopted. S.J. 1014.
- May 16 13 Fiscal note. SCS.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 1014.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1016.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1064.
- May 16 13 Senate amendment H-1454 filed. H.J. 1075.
- May 16 13 Amendment H-1456 filed. H.J. 1075.
- May 17 13 Amendment H-1457 filed. H.J. 1079.
- May 22 13 Amendments H-1456 and H-1457 to Senate amendment H-1454 withdrawn. H.J. 1091.
- May 22 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1454. H.J. 1091.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 89, nays 7. H.J. 1092.
- May 22 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1096.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1092.
- May 22 13 Message from House. S.J. 1042.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act authorizing the establishment of reinvestment districts following approval of the economic development authority board, providing for the remittance of certain state sales tax revenues and certain state hotel and motel tax revenues to municipalities, establishing a state reinvestment district fund, and making appropriations. (Formerly HSB 234) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 19 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 881.
- Apr. 22 13 Amendment H-1330 filed. H.J. 886.
- Apr. 23 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendment H-1330 adopted. H.J. 933.
- Apr. 24 13 Passed House, ayes 87, nays 9. H.J. 934.
- Apr. 24 13 Immediate message. H.J. 936.
- Apr. 24 13 Message from House. S.J. 901.
- Apr. 24 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 901.
- May 07 13 Subcommittee, McCoy, Bolkcom, and Feenstra. S.J. 979.
- May 09 13 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage, S.J. 993.
- May 09 13 Amendment S-3247 filed. S.J. 993.
- May 14 13 Fiscal note. SCS.
- May 15 13 Amendment S-3248 filed, adopted. S.J. 999.

- May 15 13 Amendment S-3249 filed, lost. S.J. 999.
- May 15 13 Amendment S-3247 adopted. S.J. 1000.
- May 15 13 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 2. S.J. 1000.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1001.
- May 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1052.
- May 15 13 Senate amendment H-1451. H.J. 1055.
- May 15 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1451. H.J. 1055.
- May 15 13 Passed House, ayes 93, nays 4. H.J. 1055.
- May 15 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1059.
- May 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 1011.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor, H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1115.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act requiring the county commissioner of elections to provide notice following receipt of a motion adopted by a local government requesting a ballot proposition concerning the imposition of the local sales and services tax. (Formerly H.F. 481) (Formerly H.F. 5)

- Apr. 23 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 887.
- Apr. 30 13 Amendment H-1374 filed, H.J. 968.
- May 23 13 Referred to Local Government. H.J. 1110.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Gaskill, and Gassman. H.J. 96.
- Feb. 03 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Feb. 10 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. H.J. 198.
- Feb. 10 14 Committee amendment H-8005 filed. H.J. 198.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 498.

H.F. 643

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the taxation of rate-regulated water utilities by establishing a rate-regulated water utility replacement tax, imposing a statewide rate-regulated water utility property tax, providing for the administration of the replacement tax and statewide property tax, providing penalties, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 231)

- Apr. 23 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 917.
- Apr. 24 13 Amendment H-1370 filed. H.J. 939.
- Apr. 29 13 Fiscal note, HCS.
- May 01 13 Amendment H-1370 adopted. H.J. 970.
- May 01 13 Substituted SF 451. H.J. 971.
- May 01 13 Withdrawn, H.J. 972.

H.F. 644

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to enhanced E911 emergency communication systems, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 133) (Formerly H.F. 510) Effective 7-1-13.

- Apr. 25 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 943.
- Apr. 29 13 Fiscal note. HCS.
- May 02 13 Amendment H-1419 filed. H.J. 1005.
- May 07 13 Amendment H-1419 adopted. H.J. 1027.

- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 1028.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1030.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 965.
- May 07 13 Read first time and attached to similar SF 421. S.J. 965.
- May 08 13 Substituted for Senate File 421. S.J. 985.
- May 08 13 Passed Senate, ayes 39, nays 11. S.J. 985.
- May 08 13 Immediate message. S.J. 986.
- May 08 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1039.
- May 21 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1081.
- May 21 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1081.
- May 24 13 Signed by Governor, H.J. 1116.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the sales tax exemption for certain wastewater treatment or effluent treatment services. (Formerly HSB 227)

- Apr. 30 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 955.
- May 07 13 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 1029.
- May 07 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1030.
- May 07 13 Message from House. S.J. 966.
- May 07 13 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 966.

H.F. 646

By Jacoby.

A bill for an act requiring the offering and completion of a personal finance literacy curriculum for high school students.

May 02 13 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 989.

H.F. 647

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa's urban renewal law by establishing restrictions on the issuance of certain bonds and other indebtedness and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 238)

- May 07 13 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 1030.
- May 23 13 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 1110.
 - * * * * * END OF 2013 ACTIONS * * * * *
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Hagenow, and Isenhart. H.J. 82.

H.F. 648

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to state and local finances by making transfers and appropriations and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 239) Item vetoed. Effective 6-20-13.

- May 08 13 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 1037.
- May 21 13 Amendment H-1459 filed. H.J. 1081.
- May 22 13 Amendment H-1460 to amendment H-1459 filed. H.J. 1082.
- May 22 13 Amendment H-1460 to amendment H-1459 adopted. H.J. 1083.
- May 22 13 Amendment H-1459 as amended, adopted. H.J. 1083.
- May 22 13 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 1083.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1086.

- May 22 13 Message from House. S.J. 1037.
- May 22 13 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 1037.
- May 22 13 Committee report, approving bill. S.J. 1045.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3262 filed. S.J. 1046.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3268 filed. S.J. 1046.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3269 filed, lost. S.J. 1046.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3262 lost. S.J. 1047.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3268 lost. S.J. 1048.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3264 filed. S.J. 1048.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3264 lost. S.J. 1049.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3263 filed, adopted. S.J. 1049.
- May 22 13 Amendment S-3265 filed, adopted. S.J. 1049.
- May 22 13 Passed Senate, ayes 28, nays 22. S.J. 1050.
- May 22 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1050.
- May 22 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1095.
- May 22 13 Senate amendment H-1463 filed. H.J. 1097.
- May 23 13 House concurred in Senate amendment H-1463. H.J. 1104.
- May 23 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1105.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1111.
- May 23 13 Explanation of vote. H.J. 1113.
- May 23 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1109.
- May 23 13 Message from House. S.J. 1062.
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 20 13 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 1118.

By Government Oversight.

A bill for an act relating to the liability of a land holder for the public use of private lands and waters for a recreational purpose or urban deer control. (Formerly HSB 240) Effective 7-1-13.

- May 16 13 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 1068.
- May 16 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 1072.
- May 16 13 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 1072.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. H.J. 1073.
- May 16 13 Message from House. S.J. 1022.
- May 16 13 Read first time, referred to Government Oversight. S.J. 1022.
- May 16 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 1023.
- May 16 13 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 1024.
- May 16 13 Immediate message. S.J. 1026.
- May 16 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 1073
- Jun. 03 13 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 03 13 Sent to Governor. H.J. 1114.
- Jun. 17 13 Signed by Governor. H.J. 1116.

H.F. 650

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to the targeted jobs withholding credit pilot project and including applicability provisions.

May 17 13 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 1076.

By Isenhart and Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to eligible applicants for local watershed improvement grants. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2345)

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 44.

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Bearinger, and Shaw. H.J. 82.

Jan. 22 14 Sponsor added, Hanson. H.J. 94.

Jan. 30 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2002

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to modification of a custody order based on the relocation of a parent.

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 44.

Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Gassman, and Lensing. H.J. 78.

H.F. 2003

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to crime victims, including restitution plan hearings, crime victim compensation, and the identity theft passport program.

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 45.

H.F. 2004

By Ruff.

A bill for an act relating to the use of youth spring wild turkey hunting licenses. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2067)

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 45.

Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Fisher, Baudler, and Ruff. H.J. 78.

Jan. 23 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 11 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 206.

H.F. 2005

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to the underage consumption of alcohol and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 45.

Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Dawson, and Fry. H.J. 78.

H.F. 2006

By Hess.

A bill for an act extending the period of existence of the beginning farmer tax credit program. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2401) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2454)

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 45.

Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Deyoe, Alons, and Dunkel. H.J. 83.

Jan. 27 14 Passed subcommittee.

Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 625.

H.F. 2007

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to products included as household hazardous materials.

Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 45.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Deyoe, and Kelley. H.J. 97.

Feb. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to child support licensing sanctions.

- Jan. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 45.
- Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Dawson, and Windschitl. H.J. 78.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2009

By Heddens.

A bill for an act relating to the office of substitute decision maker and providing an appropriation.

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 67.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Fisher, and Jacoby. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2010

By Olson, S.

A bill for an act relating to the operations of certain common interest communities.

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 68.
- Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Brandenburg, Heartsill, and Meyer. H.J. 79.

H.F. 2011

By Murphy, Smith, M., Mascher, Taylor, T., Olson, R., Meyer, Gaskill, Staed, Kearns, Ourth, Anderson, Thede, Miller, H., Wolfe, Dawson, Steckman, Hunter, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Lensing, Hanson, Abdul-Samad, Berry and Gaines.

A bill for an act to increase the state minimum hourly wage and to provide subsequent increases by the same percentage as the increase in federal social security benefits.

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 68.
- Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Murphy, and Watts. H.J. 79.
- Feb. 11 14 Sponsors added, Abdul-Samad, Berry, and Gaines. H.J. 216.

H.F. 2012

By Fisher, Windschitl, Alons, Landon, Heartsill, Riding, Koester and Muhlbauer. A bill for an act relating to the possession of a pistol, revolver, or ammunition by a person under the age of twenty-one in certain circumstances and making penalties applicable.

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 68.
- Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Muhlbauer, and Salmon. H.J. 79.
- Jan 30 14 Passed subcommittee

H.F. 2013

By Olson, S. and Lykam.

A bill for an act including certain bailiffs in the protection occupation category of the Iowa public employees' retirement system.

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 68.
- Jan. 15 14 Subcommittee, Fry, S. Olson, and Wolfe. H.J. 79.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Fry, Kressig, and S. Olson, H.J. 217.

H.F. 2014

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to meetings of advisory boards, advisory councils, advisory commissions, and task forces under Iowa's open meetings and public records laws.

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 68.
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 83.

By Riding.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of a committee to study professional licenses administered or supervised by the department of public health. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2364)

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 68.
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and T. Taylor. H.J. 83.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 252.
- Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2016

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act relating to the use of automated traffic enforcement systems. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2202)

- Jan. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 69.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Kaufmann, and Wolfe. H.J. 154.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2017

By Ruff, Gaskill and Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to beverage container sorting fees charged by redemption centers.

- Jan. 16 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 81.
- Jan. 22 14 Sponsors added, Gaskill and Hanson. H.J. 94.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Maxwell, and Steckman. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2018

By Gaskill and Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to the reimbursement amount paid to dealers or persons operating redemption centers who redeem empty beverage containers.

- Jan. 16 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 81.
- Jan. 22 14 Sponsor added, Hanson. H.J. 94.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Maxwell, and Steckman. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2019

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to deliberations or actions of governmental bodies under Iowa's open meetings law.

- Jan. 16 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 81.
- Jan. 16 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 83.

H.F. 2020

By Wessel-Kroeschell, Dawson, Hunter, Heddens and Gaskill.

A bill for an act relating to procedures for child abuse investigations by the department of human services.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 84.
- Jan. 22 14 Sponsor added, Gaskill. H.J. 94.
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, Fry, Dawson, and Forristall. H.J. 106.

H.F. 2021

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for recipients of medical assistance.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 84.
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, R. Taylor, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 106.

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to dissolutions of certain marriages which were solemnized in the state.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 84.
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Gassman, and Wolfe. H.J. 106.

H.F. 2023

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act increasing penalties for criminal offenses involving certain types of animals.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 84.
- Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Kaufmann, and R. Olson. H.J. 106.
- Feb. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2024

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act providing for a task force to develop common statewide service delivery districts.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 85.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Costello, Hein, and Prichard. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2025

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act providing for a feasibility study for restructuring state government based on function

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 85.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Drake, and Mascher. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2026

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act providing for a feasibility study for restructuring state government departments.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 85.
- Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Hunter. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2027

By Wessel-Kroeschell, Anderson, Lundby, Steckman, Kearns, Gaskill, Staed, Heddens, Hanson, Mascher, Kressig, Cohoon, Murphy and Ruff.

A bill for an act providing an individual income tax credit equal to a percentage of the federal American opportunity tax credit and including retroactive applicability provisions.

- Jan. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 85.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 02 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kearns, and Sands. H.J. 660.

H.F. 2028

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to mining of silica sand and including effective date provisions.

- Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 91.
- Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee, R. Taylor, Isenhart, and Sheets. H.J. 112.

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to a silica sand study.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 91.

Jan. 27 14 Subcommittee, R. Taylor, Isenhart, and Sheets. H.J. 112.

H.F. 2030

By Heddens and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of tanning facilities and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 91.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Costello, and Heddens. H.J. 106.

H.F. 2031

By Heddens, Heaton, Stutsman, Ruff, Meyer, Hunter, Kearns, Kressig, Gaskill, Dawson, Murphy, Berry, Bacon and Huseman.

A bill for an act relating to autism spectrum disorders coverage for certain persons covered under group health insurance plans for state employees and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 91.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Koester, and Winckler. H.J. 97.

Feb. 13 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 2032

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to absentee ballot delivery to certain health care facilities and hospitals.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 92.

Jan. 22 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 97.

H.F. 2033

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to parent-taught driver education.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 92.

H.F. 2034

By Ruff, Hunter, Steckman, Lundby, Murphy, Dawson, Staed, Meyer, Wessel-Kroeschell, Stutsman, Bearinger, Dunkel, Kelley, Gaskill, Hanson and Lensing.

A bill for an act relating to tobacco products, and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 92.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Meyer, and Soderberg. H.J. 155.

H.F. 2035

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act requiring the provision of contact information on mortgage-related correspondence, and making penalties applicable.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 92.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Hall, and Soderberg. H.J. 143.

H.F. 2036

By Grassley.

A bill for an act relating to the implementation of federal law or policy by state administrative agencies.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 92.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Alons, and Jacoby. H.J. 217.

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act requiring the department of education to convene a work group for streamlining the public school administration system in Iowa.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 93.

H.F. 2038

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to duties of the school finance formula review committee and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 93.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Rogers, and Winckler. H.J. 119.

H.F. 2039

By Miller, H., Highfill, Olson, S., Ourth, Schultz, Hagenow, Lundby, Wood, Dawson, Running-Marquardt, Staed, Steckman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Oldson, Riding, Murphy, Bearinger, Stutsman, Meyer, Heddens, Kelley, Gaskill, Prichard, Thede, Kearns, Thomas, Wolfe, Kressig, Lensing, Winckler and Hunter.

A bill for an act establishing a notification requirement for mammogram reports and written statements to patients.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 93.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Hunter. H.J. 131.

H.F. 2040

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to identification requirements for recipients of the federal food assistance program through the electronic benefits transfer program.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 93.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Costello, Abdul-Samad, and Bacon. H.J. 131.

Feb. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2041

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act requiring various actions by applicants for and participants in certain public assistance programs administered by the department of human services.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 93.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Murphy. H.J. 131.

H.F. 2042

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to the opening of certain adoption records.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 93.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Heaton, and Wolfe. H.J. 106.

Jan. 30 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2043

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment, maintenance, and funding of emergency warning systems by townships and certain counties.

Jan. 22 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 94.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Lundby, and Sheets. H.J. 127.

Feb. 04 14 Passed subcommittee.

- Feb. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 244.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8028 filed. H.J. 338.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment H-8028 withdrawn. H.J. 356.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed House, aves 99, navs none, H.J. 356.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. H.J. 359.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 421.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Local Government. S.J. 421.

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to the maintenance and administration of epinephrine in schools and certain service providers regulated by the department of human services.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 100.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Gaines, and Hanusa. H.J. 119.

H.F. 2045

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to Montessori programs, including practitioner preparation, licensing, and nontraditional preparation options.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 100.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Mascher, and Rogers. H.J. 119.

H.F. 2046

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act restricting the issuance of a certificate of public convenience, use, and necessity for nuclear generating facility applicants until specified requirements are met.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 100.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Hall, and Soderberg, H.J. 144.

H.F. 2047

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act specifying restrictions on the issuance of a certificate of public convenience, use, and necessity for construction of a nuclear generating facility.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 101.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Hall, and Soderberg. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2048

By Kaufmann and Jacoby.

A bill for an act relating to state and local government activities by modifying provisions relating to eminent domain authority and procedures, making appropriations for purposes relating to passenger rail, and including effective date and retroactive and other applicability provisions.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 101.

H.F. 2049

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to the actions of certain nonprofit corporations and horizontal property regimes and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 101.

By Fisher.

A bill for an act relating to restitution to insurers in criminal cases.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 101.

Jan. 23 14 Subcommittee, Brandenburg, Heartsill, and Wolfe. H.J. 106.

H.F. 2051

By Fisher.

A bill for an act relating to the maximum weight of motor vehicles covered under the lemon law and including applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2181)

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 101.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Landon, and Meyer. H.J. 119.

Feb. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 18 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 264.

H.F. 2052

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act relating to educational requirements for heating, ventilation, air conditioning, and refrigeration licensing.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 102.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Koester, Costello, and Winckler. H.J. 119.

H.F. 2053

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to the registration and titling of a motor vehicle transferred to a community action agency for donation to a needy individual.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 102.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Forbes, and Landon. H.J. 119.

H.F. 2054

By Grassley, Kaufmann, Rogers, Fisher, Watts, Heartsill, Schultz, Pettengill and Byrnes. A bill for an act requiring approval of the general assembly prior to bifurcating a hearing on a petition for a franchise to construct an electric transmission line or related facilities.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 102.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Hall, and Soderberg. H.J. 369.

H.F. 2055

By Riding, Landon, Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Gaskill, Heartsill, Vander Linden, Muhlbauer, Kearns and Sheets.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa's public records Act and library records of a minor.

Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 102.

Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Salmon, Abdul-Samad, and Fry. H.J. 119.

Feb. 03 14 Sponsor withdrawn, Lensing. H.J. 141.

Feb. 04 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 10 14 Sponsor withdrawn, Staed. H.J. 194.

H.F. 2056

By Grassley, Kaufmann, Rogers, Fisher, Watts, Heartsill, Pettengill and Byrnes. A bill for an act modifying requirements applicable to petitions for the construction of an electric transmission line or other related facilities.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 102.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Anderson, and Hagenow. H.J. 217.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Kaufmann, Dawson, and Hagenow. H.J. 228.
- Feb. 20 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to real estate transfer receipts and real property enhancement and making appropriations.

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 103.
- Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee, Bacon, Dolecheck, and Lundby. H.J. 127.

H.F. 2058

By Smith, J.

A bill for an act concerning notice of fees imposed and collected by state agencies. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2274)

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 103.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Hein, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 120.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 327.

H.F. 2059

By Maxwell.

A bill for an act relating to vehicle permit requirements for equipment used primarily for construction of permanent conservation practices on agricultural land. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2230)

- Jan. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 103.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Landon, and H. Miller. H.J. 120.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 322.

H.F. 2060

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act providing for the creation of a unified educational data system task force.

- Jan. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 109.
- Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Hanson, and Rogers. H.J. 183.

H.F. 2061

By Heaton and Heddens.

A bill for an act relating to third-party payment of services provided by physical therapists and occupational therapists.

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 115.
- Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Heddens. H.J. 131.

H.F. 2062

By Jorgensen and Dawson.

A bill for an act authorizing the natural resource commission to issue a paddlefish fishing license and tag and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2171)

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 115.
- Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee, Shaw, Hall, and Salmon. H.J. 127.
- Feb. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of a rescue vehicle when responding to an emergency.

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 116.
- Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, S. Olson, Berry, and Fry. H.J. 131.

H.F. 2064

By Stanerson.

A bill for an act concerning the placement of stop or yield signs at certain intersections.

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 116.
- Jan. 29 14 Rereferred to Transportation. H.J. 126.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Moore, and Stutsman. H.J. 155.

H.F. 2065

By Hunter.

A bill for an act authorizing certain cities to conduct city elections by absentee ballot.

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 116.
- Jan. 28 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 120.

H.F. 2066

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from the state sales tax for investment counseling services.

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 116.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Kearns, and Landon. H.J. 272.

H.F. 2067

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the use of youth spring wild turkey hunting licenses, and including effective date provisions. Effective 3-14-14.

- Jan. 28 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 116.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 206.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 207.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House. S.J. 237.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 237.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, Dearden, Brase, and Zumbach. S.J. 247.
- Feb. 27 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 433.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment S-5027 filed. S.J. 433.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5027 adopted, S.J. 461.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 462.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 462.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 412.
- Mar. 04 14 Senate amendment H-8071 filed. H.J. 419.
- Mar. 05 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8071. H.J. 444.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 444.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 492.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 11 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 500.

By Wood, Gaskill, Ruff, Winckler, Miller, H., Isenhart, Murphy, Jacoby, Lykam, Hanson, Gaines, Bearinger, Riding, Dunkel, Mascher, Oldson, Running-Marquardt, Forbes, Ourth, Olson, R., Meyer, Kressig, Berry and Stutsman.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of the state percent of growth and the categorical state percent of growth and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 117.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Jorgensen, and Wood. H.J. 184.

H.F. 2069

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to solid waste. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2346)

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 117.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Maxwell, Bacon, and Ourth. H.J. 155.

Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 400.

H.F. 2070

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to state child care assistance program eligibility requirements. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2380)

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 117.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Costello, and Stutsman. H.J. 131.

Feb. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2071

By Dawson.

A bill for an act concerning review by the board of trustees of the statewide fire and police retirement system of certain determinations by participating cities.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 117.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Mascher. H.J. 127.

H.F. 2072

By Hagenow.

A bill for an act relating to video machine tournament contests.

Jan. 28 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 117.

Jan. 29 14 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Cohoon, and Grassley. H.J. 127.

H.F. 2073

By Windschitl, Fisher, Costello, Hanusa, Landon, Gassman, Huseman, Brandenburg, Klein, Rogers, Hess, Jorgensen, Maxwell, Soderberg, Salmon, Sheets, Pettengill, Heartsill and Schultz.

A bill for an act relating to the use of telecommunications technology in terminations of pregnancies, and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2175)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 123.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Koester, Fry, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 131.

Feb. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 11 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 215.

By Alons.

A bill for an act relating to registration fees for motor vehicles transferred to a nonprofit corporation for donation to needy individuals. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2357)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 123.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Forbes, and Rogers. H.J. 155.

Feb. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2075

By Prichard, Ruff, Sheets, Riding, Miller, H., Steckman, Thomas, Bearinger, Hanson, Muhlbauer, Kressig, Isenhart, Anderson, Staed, Stutsman, Abdul-Samad, Ourth, Hall, Winckler, Cohoon, Gaskill, Lensing, Forbes, Olson, T., Wolfe, Hunter, Gaines, Thede, Kearns, Murphy, Mascher, Wood, Lykam, Dawson, Jacoby, Kajtazovic, Heddens and Kelley.

A bill for an act making a supplemental appropriation for the low-income home energy assistance program and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 124.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Bearinger, and Highfill. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2076

By Kaufmann, Klein, Moore, Lofgren, Stanerson, Fisher, Dolecheck, Hein, Byrnes and Maxwell.

A bill for an act increasing the amount of the tax credit for volunteer fire fighter and volunteer emergency medical services personnel and including retroactive applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2459)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 124.

Feb. 05 14 Sponsors added, Klein, Moore, Lofgren, Stanerson, Fisher, Dolecheck, Hein, Byrnes, and Maxwell. H.J. 173.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Moore, and Thomas. H.J. 272.

Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 03 14 Passed subcommittee.

Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 630.

H.F. 2077

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act appropriating moneys to the department of agriculture and land stewardship to develop a nutrient credit earning and trading initiative.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 124.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Drake, Deyoe, and Jacoby. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2078

By Steckman, Wood, Gaines, Staed, Winckler, Ruff, Cohoon, Mascher, Hanson, Abdul-Samad, Kearns, Murphy, Anderson, Berry, Miller, H., Heddens, Lensing, Gaskill, Wolfe, Thomas, Thede, Lundby, Wessel-Kroeschell, Hunter, Stutsman, Bearinger, Jacoby, Riding, Forbes, Oldson, Ourth and Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act establishing the state percent of growth and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 124.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Steckman. H.J. 155.

By Steckman, Mascher, Cohoon, Ruff, Winckler, Staed, Gaines, Wood, Abdul-Samad, Anderson, Thomas, Murphy, Berry, Miller, H., Heddens, Lensing, Gaskill, Wolfe, Kearns, Ourth, Bearinger, Thede, Lundby, Wessel-Kroeschell, Hunter, Jacoby, Riding, Forbes, Oldson and Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act establishing the categorical state percent of growth and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 125.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Steckman. H.J. 155.

H.F. 2080

By Dawson.

A bill for an act to require owners or operators of certain child care facilities and child care homes to provide evidence of financial responsibility, providing a penalty, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 125.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Dawson, and Fry. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2081

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to private sewage disposal system inspections for certain property transfers.

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 125.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Gaskill, and Schultz. H.J. 131.

Feb. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2082

By Hess.

A bill for an act providing an individual income tax credit for qualified adoption expenses paid or incurred in connection with certain adoptions and including retroactive applicability provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2268)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 125.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Dawson, and Fry. H.J. 144.

Feb. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Apr. 15 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 725.

H.F. 2083

By Huseman.

A bill for an act concerning requirements for state purchasing from prison industries. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2382)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 125.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Bacon, Grassley, and Mascher. H.J. 144.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 05 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 429.

H.F. 2084

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to county commissions of veteran affairs. (Formerly H.F. 596) (Formerly HSB 102)

Jan. 29 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 125.

Feb. 18 14 Amendment H-8016 filed. H.J. 277.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 498.

By Heartsill, Schultz and Sheets.

A bill for an act relating to child sexual abuse and child sexual assault awareness and prevention.

Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 130.

Jan. 30 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Rogers, and Steckman. H.J. 131.

H.F. 2086

By Heartsill, Pettengill, Kaufmann, Gassman and Schultz.

A bill for an act providing for midwife licensure and providing for a fee and a penalty, and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 30 14 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 130.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Mascher, and Watts. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2087

By Anderson, Sheets, Gassman, Staed, Ruff, Prichard, Ourth, Hanson, Steckman, Wolfe, Kearns, Thomas, Thede, Miller, H., Gaines, Hunter, Stutsman, Winckler, Lensing, Cohoon, Abdul-Samad, Kajtazovic, Bearinger and Gaskill.

A bill for an act making an appropriation for preserving community newspapers to the department of cultural affairs for the state archives and records program.

Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 133.

Feb. 05 14 Sponsor added, Gaskill. H.J. 174.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Gustafson, and Thede. H.J. 175.

H.F. 2088

By Hein, Moore, Byrnes, Grassley, Costello, Stanerson, Kaufmann, Pettengill, Salmon, Heaton, Fisher and Taylor, R.

A bill for an act relating to disposition of unclaimed property provisions applicable to gift certificates. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2296)

Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 133.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Grassley, Dawson, and Landon. H.J. 155.

Feb. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 330.

H.F. 2089

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to supplementary weighting for school districts and area education agencies that share operational functions and including effective date provisions.

Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 133.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Fry, and Ruff. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2090

By Hagenow, Highfill and Cownie.

A bill for an act providing education savings grants for pupils attending a nonpublic school or receiving competent private instruction, establishing an education savings grant fund, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 134.

Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Mascher, and Stanerson. H.J. 144.

Feb. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Mascher, Ruff, Hunter, Staed, Jacoby, Kearns, Stutsman, Lensing, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Taylor, T., Hall, Meyer, Wolfe, Ourth and Oldson.

A bill for an act relating to the aging and disability resource center network and providing an appropriation.

- Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 134.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Winckler. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2092

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to invasion of privacy, and providing penalties.

- Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 134.
- Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Hess, Kaufmann, and Lensing. H.J. 184.
- Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2093

By Olson, R.

A bill for an act establishing a senior administrative law judge program.

- Jan. 31 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 134.
- Feb. 03 14 Subcommittee, R. Olson, Hagenow, and Hess. H.J. 144.

H.F. 2094

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to statute of repose periods for improvements to real property involving residential and nonresidential construction and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 504)

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 138.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment H-8042 filed. H.J. 353.
- Feb. 27 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8042 not germane. H.J. 357.
- Feb. 27 14 Ruled germane amendment H-8042. H.J. 357.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment H-8042 adopted, H.J. 357.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed House, ayes 60, nays 39. H.J. 357.
- Feb. 27 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 368.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. H.J. 359.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 421.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 421.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Courtney, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 470.

H.F. 2095

By Mascher, Ruff, Hunter, Murphy, Staed, Jacoby, Kearns, Stutsman, Lensing, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Taylor, T., Meyer, Bearinger, Ourth, Wolfe, Anderson, Thede, Miller, H., Gaines, Wessel-Kroeschell, Steckman, Winckler, Berry, Gaskill, Kajtazovic, Hanson and Oldson.

A bill for an act relating to the department on aging and providing an appropriation.

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations, H.J. 139.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Fisher, and T. Taylor. H.J. 175.

H.F. 2096

By Alons, Salmon, Sheets, Schultz, Fisher, Gassman and Shaw.

A bill for an act prohibiting certain health care coverage for elective abortions.

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 139.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Koester, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 175.

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to community-directed attendant care requirements, and including effective, retroactive, and applicability date provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2377)

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 139.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Bacon, and Heddens. H.J. 175.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2098

By Heartsill, Sheets, Alons, Salmon, Schultz, Windschitl, Gassman and Hess.

A bill for an act establishing a civil cause of action for physical injury or emotional distress resulting from an abortion.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 139.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Hess, and Wessel-Kroeschell. H.J. 155.

Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2099

By Forristall.

A bill for an act relating to the method of collecting property taxes by a county treasurer and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 139.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Hanusa, Dolecheck, and Gaskill. H.J. 184.

H.F. 2100

By Kelley.

A bill for an act establishing a tornado resistance infrastructure program, making an appropriation, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 139.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kelley. H.J. 155.

H.F. 2101

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from registration fees for certain new completed motor vehicles purchased by an equipment dealer for modification and resale. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2312)

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 140.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Landon, Meyer, and Moore. H.J. 155.

Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 19 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 542.

H.F. 2102

By Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to the water pollution control works revolving loan fund and making appropriations.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 140.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Drake, Highfill, and Jacoby. H.J. 175.

H.F. 2103

By Dolecheck.

A bill for an act relating to supplementary weighting for shared operational functions of school districts and including effective date provisions. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2271)

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 140.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Fry, and Ruff. H.J. 155.
- Feb. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Feb. 27 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 359.

By Steckman, Oldson, Staed, Murphy, Stutsman, Ruff, Hall, Dawson, Lundby, Kelley, Kajtazovic, Prichard, Abdul-Samad, Kearns, Wessel-Kroeschell, Gaines, Thede, Anderson, Wolfe, Ourth, Bearinger, Taylor, T., Mascher, Smith, M., Hanson and Running-Marquardt.

A bill for an act relating to the determination of preschool budget enrollment for the statewide preschool program and including effective date and applicability provisions.

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 140.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Gassman, and Mascher, H.J. 155.

H.F. 2105

By Staed, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Berry, Gaines, Anderson, Wolfe, Ourth and Taylor, T.

A bill for an act relating to academic indicators for students.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 140.

H.F. 2106

By Heddens, Heaton, Kaufmann, Byrnes, Oldson, Smith, M., Mascher, Meyer, Staed, Taylor, T., Bearinger, Ourth, Winckler, Berry, Gaskill, Abdul-Samad, Kajtazovic, Ruff, Hanson, Wood, Dawson, Murphy, Lensing, Hunter, Lykam, Sheets, Gassman, Hall, Stutsman, Stanerson and Moore.

A bill for an act relating to elder abuse and providing penalties.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 140.

Mar. 25 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 575.

H.F. 2107

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to veterans affairs by expanding the definition of veteran.

Feb. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 141.

H.F. 2108

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to property tax assessment and taxation by modifying requirements relating to property assessment notices and equalization order notices, modifying provisions relating to property assessment protests, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 508)

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 141.
- Feb. 05 14 Amendment H-8001 filed. H.J. 178.
- Feb. 10 14 Amendment H-8004 filed, H.J. 198.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8004 to amendment H-8001 adopted. H.J. 203.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8001 as amended, adopted. H.J. 203.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, aves 95, nays 3. H.J. 204.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 207.
- Feb. 11 14 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House, S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 286.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to vapor products and alternative nicotine products, and providing penalties. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 03 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 141.
- Feb. 10 14 Amendments H-8006, H-8007, and H-8008 filed. H.J. 198.
- Feb. 10 14 Amendment H-8009 filed. H.J. 199.
- Feb. 11 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8007 not germane. H.J. 209.
- Feb. 11 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8007. H.J. 209.
- Feb. 11 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8007. H.J. 209.
- Feb. 11 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 210.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8009 lost. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8011 to amendment H-8006 filed. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8011 to amendment H-8006 adopted. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8006 as amended, adopted. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 11 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8008 not germane. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 11 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8008. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 11 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8008. H.J. 212.
- Feb. 11 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 212.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 76, nays 22. H.J. 213.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 214.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Johnson, and Quirmbach. S.J. 247.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment S-5061 filed, S.J. 555.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment S-5088 filed. S.J. 639.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment S-5174 filed. S.J. 842.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendments S-5061 and S-5174 withdrawn. S.J. 873.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendment S-5190 filed, lost. S.J. 873.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendment S-5088 adopted. S.J. 874.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed Senate, ayes 37, nays 12. S.J. 874.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. S.J. 874.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 828.
- Apr. 28 14 Senate amendment H-8327 filed. H.J. 833.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendment H-8331 to Senate amendment H-8327 filed. H.J. 837.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendment H-8331 to Senate amendment H-8327 lost. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendment H-8332 to Senate amendment H-8327 filed, lost. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 29 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8327. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed House, ayes 74, nays 23. H.J. 838.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. H.J. 842.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from House. S.J. 883.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 896.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

H.F. 2110

By Klein.

A bill for an act providing for certification requirements for persons actively involved in the operation of a commercial manure service. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2367)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 149.

- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Cownie, and Hanson. H.J. 155.
- Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Mar. 05 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 425.

By Hess.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from usury provisions for pawnbrokers.

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 149.
- Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Brandenburg, Fisher, and Jacoby. H.J. 156.

H.F. 2112

By Klein.

A bill for an act relating to certification requirements for persons involved in the application of pesticides, and including provisions for contingent implementation.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 149.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Deyoe, and Lensing. H.J. 156.

H.F. 2113

By Shaw, Heartsill, Alons, Sheets, Dolecheck, Lofgren, Fisher, Gassman, Salmon, Schultz and Gustafson.

A bill for an act relating to the justifiable use of reasonable force and providing a remedy. Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 149.

H.F. 2114

By Shaw.

A bill for an act relating to the murder of a peace officer, reserve peace officer, correctional officer, jailer, public employee, or hostage, and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2398)

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 149.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Shaw, Brandenburg, and R. Olson. H.J. 175.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2115

By Staed, Mascher, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Berry, Winckler, Steckman, Gaines, Thede, Anderson, Wolfe, Ourth and Bearinger.

A bill for an act relating to the privacy of a victim of sexual related crimes.

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 150.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Sands, and Wolfe. H.J. 175.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Klein, Dawson, and Sands. H.J. 217.

H.F. 2116

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act prohibiting the disclosure of personal information except under specified circumstances and providing penalties. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2368)

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety, H.J. 150.
- Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Sands, and Wolfe, H.J. 175.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Klein, Dawson, and Sands. H.J. 217.
- Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 408.

By Hunter.

A bill for an act requiring certain new school buses to be equipped with seat belts, requiring the use of such seat belts, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 150.

H.F. 2118

By Mascher, Ruff, Hunter, Murphy, Staed, Jacoby, Kearns, Stutsman, Lensing, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Wessel-Kroeschell, Taylor, T., Hall, Meyer, Bearinger, Ourth, Wolfe, Anderson, Miller, H., Gaines, Steckman, Winckler, Berry, Gaskill, Kajtazovic and Oldson.

A bill for an act relating to local long-term care ombudsmen and providing an appropriation.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 150.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Fisher, and T. Taylor. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2119

By Miller, L.

A bill for an act relating to certain costs under the statewide preschool program for four-year-old children. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2390)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 150.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Hess, and Winckler. H.J. 156.

Feb. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 12 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 483.

H.F. 2120

By Mascher, Ruff, Hunter, Staed, Jacoby, Kearns, Stutsman, Lensing, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Taylor, T., Hall, Meyer, Isenhart, Wolfe, Ourth, Bearinger and Oldson.

A bill for an act relating to the submission of a Medicaid state plan amendment for the provision of home and community-based services to elders.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, H.J. 150.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Anderson, and Fry. H.J. 156.

H.F. 2121

By Mascher, Ruff, Hunter, Murphy, Staed, Jacoby, Kearns, Dawson, Stutsman, Lensing, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Taylor, T., Hall, Meyer, Bearinger, Ourth, Wolfe, Anderson, Miller, H., Gaines, Wessel-Kroeschell, Steckman, Winckler, Berry, Gaskill, Kajtazovic, Hanson and Oldson.

A bill for an act relating to the reimbursement of providers of home and communitybased services waiver services.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 151.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Murphy. H.J. 156.

H.F. 2122

By Mascher, Ruff, Hunter, Murphy, Staed, Jacoby, Kearns, Dawson, Stutsman, Lensing, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Taylor, T., Hall, Meyer, Heddens, Bearinger, Ourth, Wolfe, Anderson, Thede, Miller, H., Gaines, Steckman, Winckler, Berry, Gaskill, Kajtazovic, Hanson and Oldson.

A bill for an act relating to elderly persons with aggressive or psychiatric behaviors in long-term care facilities.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 151.

Feb. 04 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Hunter. H.J. 156.

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to the spaying and neutering of pets, by establishing a board and fund, providing for an income tax checkoff, providing for special motor vehicle registration plates, establishing fees, and making appropriations. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2405)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 151.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Moore, S. Olson, and Ruff. H.J. 218.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2124

By Anderson.

A bill for an act exempting certain animals from requirements relating to rabies vaccinations, and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 151.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Shaw, Alons, and Bearinger. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2125

By Steckman.

A bill for an act relating to disclosures on the uniform citation and complaint form.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 152.

H.F. 2126

By Highfill.

A bill for an act relating to special education scholarships for children requiring special education attending a nonpublic school, establishing a special education scholarship fund, providing a tax exemption, making appropriations, providing penalties, and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 152.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Mascher, and Stanerson. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2127

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to sex offender applications to modify certain sex offender registry requirements.

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 152.

H.F. 2128

By Highfill.

A bill for an act relating to fantasy sports contests. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2383)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 152.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Highfill, Cohoon, and Hagenow. H.J. 176.

Feb. 11 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2129

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the exclusion from the computation of net income for the individual income tax of net capital gains from the sale of a business and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 502) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2440)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 152.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Landon, and Prichard. H.J. 272.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 04 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the banking division of the department of commerce. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 152.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 205.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 207.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 2115. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 25 14 Substituted for SF 2115. S.J. 379.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 50, nays none. S.J. 380.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 382.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Mar. 04 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 07 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 468.

H.F. 2131

By Commerce.

A bill for an act modifying provisions applicable to the recording of a mortgage or deed of trust executed by a transmitting utility. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 152.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 207.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 214.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 2093. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 24 14 Substituted for SF 2093. S.J. 320.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 320.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 322.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Mar. 04 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 07 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 468.

H.F. 2132

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act establishing the Gideon fellowship program in the office of the state public defender. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 04 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 153.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 208.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 214.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Taylor, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 272.
- Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 495.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 628.
- Mar. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 610.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 666.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal offense of interference with official acts, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 503)

Feb. 04 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 153.

Feb. 17 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2134

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act requiring the department of human services to conduct lean projects for its customer service operations.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 159.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Landon, Forristall, and Winckler. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2135

By Pettengill and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act eliminating braiding from the definition of cosmetology.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 159.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Bacon, Costello, and Stutsman. H.J. 176.

Mar. 04 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2136

By Brandenburg.

A bill for an act relating to the privacy of a victim of a sex offense in a criminal or civil proceeding.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 159.

H.F. 2137

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act concerning state employee discipline regarding false allegations concerning employment and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 160.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Highfill, and Prichard. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2138

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act relating to nonprofit corporation filing requirements.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 160.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kelley. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2139

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from state individual income tax of certain tuition and related expenses of postsecondary education and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 160.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Jorgensen, and Staed. H.J. 184.

Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

By Gassman, Heartsill, Schultz, Maxwell, Salmon, Alons, Sheets, Shaw, Fisher, Landon, Watts, Rogers and Gustafson.

A bill for an act relating to academic and assessment standards for school districts and accredited nonpublic schools.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 160.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Salmon, Forristall, and Steckman. H.J. 176.

Mar. 10 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 467.

H.F. 2141

By Gassman, Salmon, Alons, Sheets, Heartsill, Shaw, Maxwell, Fisher, Landon, Watts, Schultz and Rogers.

A bill for an act relating to student academic assessments to be administered by school districts and to membership in a multistate assessment consortium.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 160.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Salmon, Byrnes, and Winckler. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2142

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act relating to reimbursement of certain mental health and substancerelated disorder service providers under the medical assistance program's managed care or prepaid services contracts and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 160.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Fry, and Heddens. H.J. 176.

H.F. 2143

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to permits to acquire and members of the armed forces of the United States or this state serving on active duty. (Formerly HSB 513) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2432)

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 161.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Alons, Meyer, and Windschitl. H.J. 218.

Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2144

By Dawson.

A bill for an act establishing exposure as a disorderly conduct criminal offense, and providing penalties.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 161.

H.F. 2145

By Steckman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Stutsman, Gaines, Thede, Anderson, Wolfe, Ourth, Heddens, Meyer, Mascher, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Hanson, Miller, H., Kajtazovic, Murphy, Gaskill, Oldson, Sheets, Running-Marquardt, Hall, Gassman, Koester and Wood.

A bill for an act relating to an award for rescuing a victim of human trafficking.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 161.

Feb. 05 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 176.

By Thomas and Muhlbauer.

A bill for an act relating to the use of RISE funds for improving or maintaining highway access to residential housing developments.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 161.

H.F. 2147

By Hein.

A bill for an act relating to funding for Iowa roads by providing for an annual transfer of revenue from the Iowa economic emergency fund to the road use tax fund and for adjustments to the rate of the excise taxes on motor fuel and certain special fuel used in motor vehicles.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 161.

H.F. 2148

By Forbes, Ourth, Thomas, Lensing, Stutsman, Cohoon, Kearns, Staed, Ruff, Isenhart and Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to an individual income tax credit for reserve peace officers and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 161.

Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 630.

H.F. 2149

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act concerning the excise tax on compressed natural gas and liquefied natural gas used as special fuel. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2441)

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 162.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Byrnes, and Riding. H.J. 272.

Mar. 05 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 18 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 530.

H.F. 2150

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act making an appropriation to celebrate the twenty-fifth anniversary of the resource enhancement and protection program.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 172.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Drake, Deyoe, and Jacoby. H.J. 184.

H.F. 2151

By Bearinger, Kaufmann, Forbes, Dunkel, Ourth, Murphy, Thomas, Wood, Grassley, Muhlbauer and Ruff.

A bill for an act eliminating a restriction on a person associated with a county agricultural extension district from engaging in certain activities affecting legislation.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 172.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Grassley, Hein, and Kelley. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2152

By Koester, Taylor, R., Heaton, Moore, Stanerson and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act to require radon testing and mitigation in public schools.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 172.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Koester, Dolecheck, and Gaines. H.J. 184.

Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2153

By Murphy, Dawson, Hanson and Stutsman.

A bill for an act directing the state board of regents and the department of education to convene a commission to study financing strategies for the state's public postsecondary institutions.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 172.

Feb. 17 14 Sponsors added, Dawson, Hanson, and Stutsman. H.J. 251.

H.F. 2154

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to sex offenders registering in the county where the sex offense requiring registration occurred, and providing penalties.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 172.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Anderson, and Gustafson. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2155

By Kressig.

A bill for an act concerning lubrication requirements for certain state vehicles.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 173.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kelley. H.J. 184.

H.F. 2156

By Fisher.

A bill for an act concerning employment rights for certain state employees.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 173.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Hein, Drake, and T. Taylor. H.J. 184.

H.F. 2157

By Pettengill and Olson, R.

A bill for an act relating to state agency decision making. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2385)

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 173.

Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Hunter, and Stanerson. H.J. 184.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 12 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 487.

H.F. 2158

By Fisher.

A bill for an act relating to driver's license requirements for a person operating a certain combination of vehicles for the purpose of engaging in a hobby.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 173.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Landon, Kaufmann, and H. Miller. H.J. 272.

H.F. 2159

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to Miller trusts and including applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 173.

Feb. 13 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

- Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 260.
- Feb. 18 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 289.
- Feb. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 289.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Whitver, and Wilhelm. S.J. 296.
- Feb. 26 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 411.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 627.
- Mar. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 564.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 680.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 718.

By Berry and Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to telemedicine relative to professional licensure, insurance coverage, and reimbursement under the medical assistance program.

- Feb. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 173.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Murphy. H.J. 196.

H.F. 2161

By Riding and Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to the number of calendar days of per diem payable to members of the general assembly while serving in a regular session of a general assembly.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 179.
- Feb. 06 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Steckman. H.J. 184.

H.F. 2162

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to limited English proficient education by modifying the supplementary weighting for limited English proficient students, requiring the establishment of a limited English proficient advisory group, requiring the creation of a committee within the department of education, modifying provisions relating to the special instruction of limited English proficient students, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 180.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Gaines, and Rogers. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2163

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act authorizing the board of medicine to inspect medical settings in which anesthesia services are provided by licensees under the purview of the board.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 180.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Hunter. H.J. 196.

H.F. 2164

By Fisher, Staed, Murphy, Riding, Wessel-Kroeschell, Smith, M., Bearinger, Sheets, Alons, Dawson, Kajtazovic, Kearns, Taylor, T., Mascher, Hunter and Thede.

A bill for an act relating to the services provided through the department of human services for children and young adults, including through the Iowa juvenile home, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources, H.J. 181.

H.F. 2165

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of lifetime hunting licenses to Iowa residents.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 181.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Highfill, Baudler, and Thede. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2166

By Isenhart, Anderson, Gaskill, Kelley, Riding, Forbes, Staed, Wessel-Kroeschell, Prichard, Hanson, Kajtazovic, Steckman, Winckler, Lensing and Murphy.

A bill for an act requiring a specified percentage of alternate energy purchase requirements to be derived from solar energy.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 181.

Feb. 10 14 Sponsor added, Murphy. H.J. 194.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Riding, and Soderberg. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2167

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to the maintenance and administration of epinephrine in schools and certain other facilities.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 181.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Koester, Mascher, and L. Miller. H.J. 218.

Feb 17 14 Passed subcommittee

H.F. 2168

By Mascher.

A bill for an act establishing minimum nurse-to-patient ratios for hospitals.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 181.

Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Murphy. H.J. 196.

H.F. 2169

By Mascher and Heddens.

A bill for an act creating the Iowa uniform power of attorney Act and providing penalties and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 181.

Mar. 26 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 594.

H.F. 2170

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to school instructional time. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 181.

Feb. 13 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 235.

Feb. 13 14 Immediate message. H.J. 241.

Feb. 17 14 Message from House. S.J. 263.

Feb. 17 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2018. S.J. 263.

Feb. 25 14 Substituted for SF 2018. S.J. 391.

Feb. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 391.

- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 392.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 335.
- Mar. 04 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 07 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 468.

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act authorizing the natural resource commission to issue a paddlefish fishing license and tag and providing penalties. (Formerly H.F. 2062)

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 182.
- Mar. 18 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Maxwell, and Thomas. H.J. 533.

H.F. 2172

By Labor.

A bill for an act providing for the use of an electronic filing and notice system by the public employment relations board. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 182.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 261.
- Feb. 18 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 289.
- Feb. 19 14 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 2184. S.J. 289.
- Feb. 24 14 Substituted for SF 2184. S.J. 332.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 332.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 337.
- Feb. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 312.
- Mar. 04 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 07 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 468.

H.F. 2173

By Olson, S.

A bill for an act concerning alcoholic beverage control, by allowing micro-distilled spirits manufacturers to sell micro-distilled spirits at retail for on-site consumption and concerning dramshop liability insurance, and establishing fees.

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 182.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Baltimore, and Meyer. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2174

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to strip searches at a county jail or municipal holding facility. (Formerly HSB 510)

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 182.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8021 filed. H.J. 311.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8021 adopted. H.J. 423.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, aves 94, nays 5. H.J. 423.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House, S.J. 490.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Sodders, Courtney, and Garrett. S.J. 495.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the use of telecommunications technology in terminations of pregnancies, and providing penalties. (Formerly H.F. 2073)

- Feb. 06 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 182.
- Feb. 11 14 Point of order raised Rule 10, confine remarks to question under debate. H.J. 214.
- Feb. 11 14 Speaker ruled point well taken. H.J. 214.
- Feb. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 55, nays 42. H.J. 214.
- Feb. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 215.
- Feb. 12 14 Message from House. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 238.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Bolkcom, and Ernst. S.J. 247.

H.F. 2176

By Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Heddens, Lensing, Kressig and Jacoby.

A bill for an act providing for an independent study of student debt and making appropriations.

- Feb. 07 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 188.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Jorgensen, and Winckler. H.J. 218.

H.F. 2177

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act concerning public notice of changes to the speed limit on a primary highway. Feb. 07 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 188.

H.F. 2178

By Mascher.

A bill for an act providing for midwife licensure and providing for a fee and a penalty, and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 191.
- Feb. 10 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Mascher. H.J. 196.

H.F. 2179

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to education by providing technical corrections to revise references and to adjust language to reflect current state school finance practices, revising references to an accrediting agency, reestablishing a rulemaking provision relating to the beginning teacher mentoring and induction program, and providing for disposition and sale of certain school district property. (Formerly HSB 561)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 191.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8057 filed. H.J. 380.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8057 adopted. H.J. 386.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2230. H.J. 386.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 387.

H.F. 2180

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to transitional coaching authorizations issued by the board of educational examiners. (Formerly HSB 562)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 191.
- Feb. 11 14 Amendment H-8010 filed. H.J. 221.

- Feb. 18 14 Amendment H-8010 adopted. H.J. 261.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 262.
- Feb. 18 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Bowman, Behn, and Dvorsky, S.J. 296.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the maximum weight of motor vehicles covered under the lemon law and including applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 192.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 263.
- Feb. 18 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 267.
- Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Bowman, Breitbach, and Taylor. S.J. 406.
- Mar. 10 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 524.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 626.
- Mar. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 610.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 666.

H.F. 2182

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to the requirements for psychologist licensing. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2378)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 192.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Fry, Landon, and Winckler. H.J. 218.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Mar. 05 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 427.

H.F. 2183

By Wolfe and Olson, S.

A bill for an act related to customers with delinquent accounts for the provision of wastewater, sewer system, storm water drainage system, or sewage treatment services by a city utility or city enterprise. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 192.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Highfill, and Thede. H.J. 218.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Feb. 20 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 297.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 388.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 398.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Local Government. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Hart, Chelgren, and Wilhelm. S.J. 512.

- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 537.
- Mar. 18 14 Amendment S-5078 filed. S.J. 608.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5078 adopted. S.J. 660.
- Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 660.
- Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 660.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 606.
- Mar. 27 14 Senate amendment H-8174 filed. H.J. 608.
- Apr. 01 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8174. H.J. 635.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 635.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 680.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 718.

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act relating to duties of the school finance formula review committee by requiring a review of certain school district expenditures and including effective date provisions.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 192.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Winckler. H.J. 219.

H.F. 2185

By Smith, M., Gaskill, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Lensing, Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Stutsman, Lundby, Steckman, Berry, Miller, H., Thede, Murphy, Staed, Bearinger, Ourth, Kearns, Anderson, Heddens, Taylor, T., Mascher, Jacoby, Hall, Gaines, Wood, Lykam, Meyer, Hunter, Kelley, Isenhart, Forbes, Dunkel, Kressig, Dawson, Riding, Muhlbauer, Olson, T., Hanson, Running-Marquardt and Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to the development of a proposal to establish family courts in the judicial branch.

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 193.

H.F. 2186

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the admission or retention of participants in an adult day services program. (Formerly HSB 527)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 193.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2193. H.J. 388.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 390.

H.F. 2187

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa health information network. (Formerly HSB 526)

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 193.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2188

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act relating to classroom placement of multiple birth siblings by school districts. Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 193.

- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Gassman, Hess, and Ruff. H.J. 219.
- Feb. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Staed.

A bill for an act relating to reimbursement rates for family foster care and related providers for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2014.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 193.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Heddens. H.J. 219.

H.F. 2190

By Staed.

A bill for an act providing for the licensure of music therapists and providing for fees.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 193.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kelley. H.J. 219.

H.F. 2191

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act requesting a legislative interim study committee relating to alcoholic beverage control licensing and regulation of breweries.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 193.
- Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Hall, and Soderberg. H.J. 219.

H.F. 2192

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to rural water providers by making changes to water service requirements. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 194.
- Feb. 17 14 Amendment H-8014 filed. H.J. 256.
- Feb. 18 14 Amendment H-8014 adopted. H.J. 264.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 264.
- Feb. 18 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 270.
- Feb. 18 14 Immediate message, H.J. 267.
- Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Economic Growth. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee, Taylor, Chelgren, and Hart. S.J. 376.
- Mar. 05 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 471.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment S-5087 filed. S.J. 639.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment S-5087 withdrawn. S.J. 670.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment S-5110 filed, adopted, S.J. 670.
- Mar. 31 14 Passed Senate, aves 45, navs 2. S.J. 671.
- Mar. 31 14 Immediate message. S.J. 671.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 612.
- Apr. 01 14 Senate amendment H-8198 filed. H.J. 640.
- Apr. 02 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8198. H.J. 645.
- Apr. 02 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 645.
- Apr. 02 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 660.
- Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. H.J. 646.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.

Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.

Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 918.

H.F. 2193

By Education.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of an Iowa middle school extended learning time pilot project grant program. (Formerly HSB 556)

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 194.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Education, H.J. 498.

H.F. 2194

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to requirements for the enactment of the state percent of growth and the categorical state percent of growth and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 607)

Feb. 10 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 194.

Feb. 12 14 Amendment H-8012 filed. H.J. 233.

Feb. 13 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8012 not germane. H.J. 236.

Feb. 13 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8012. H.J. 236.

Feb. 13 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8012. H.J. 236.

Feb. 13 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 237.

Feb. 13 14 Point of order raised regarding Rule 10, decorum in debate. H.J. 237.

Feb. 13 14 Speaker ruled point well taken. H.J. 237.

Feb. 13 14 Point of order raised regarding Rule 10, decorum in debate. H.J. 237.

Feb. 13 14 Speaker ruled point well taken. H.J. 237.

Feb. 13 14 Passed House, ayes 54, nays 43. H.J. 238.

Feb. 13 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 241.

Feb. 13 14 Immediate message. H.J. 241.

Feb. 17 14 Message from House, S.J. 264.

Feb. 17 14 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 264.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Boettger, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 272.

Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 543.

Mar. 12 14 Amendment S-5059 filed. S.J. 543.

Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note, SCS.

Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.

H.F. 2195

By Isenhart and Watts.

A bill for an act relating to the alternate energy revolving loan program.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 200.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Fisher, and Jacoby. H.J. 219.

H.F. 2196

By Olson, S. and Sands.

A bill for an act relating to the enforcement of natural resource regulations.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 200.

Feb. 11 14 Subcommittee, Fisher, Huseman, and Ourth. H.J. 219.

By Schultz, Heartsill, Gassman, Sheets, Alons, Shaw, Vander Linden and Watts. A bill for an act relating to intermediate driver's licenses and special minor's licenses, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 200.

H.F. 2198

By Sands and Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to the registration and regulation of motorsports recreational vehicles, recreational vehicle operators, and recreational vehicle cargo, and including fees. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2447)

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 200.

Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Moore. H.J. 337.

Mar. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 25 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 581.

H.F. 2199

By Labor.

A bill for an act relating to conformity with federal law concerning the voluntary shared work program under the state unemployment insurance law and including applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 201.

Feb. 13 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 265.

Feb. 18 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 270.

Feb. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 267.

Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 290.

Feb. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Labor and Business Relations. S.J. 290.

Feb. 24 14 Subcommittee, Brase, Anderson, and Dotzler. S.J. 348.

Feb. 26 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 412.

Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 575.

Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 576.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 504.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

H.F. 2200

By Anderson.

A bill for an act relating to the use of restraints against a pregnant inmate or detainee, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 201.

H.F. 2201

By Heartsill, Shaw, Schultz, Sheets and Alons.

A bill for an act providing for an annual transfer of revenue to the road use tax fund.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 202.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the use of automated traffic enforcement systems. (Formerly H.F. 2016)

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 202.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2203

By Kajtazovic, Kelley, Kressig, Berry and Isenhart.

A bill for an act establishing a solar energy initiative involving specified institutions under the control of the state board of regents, and making an appropriation.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 202.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Gustafson, and Jacoby. H.J. 242.

H.F. 2204

By Salmon, Gassman, Alons, Sheets, Heartsill, Shaw, Maxwell, Fisher, Landon, Watts and Schultz.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa core curriculum and core content standards applicable to students in kindergarten through grade twelve and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 202.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Gassman, Stanerson, and Wood. H.J. 272.

Mar. 10 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 467.

H.F. 2205

By Sheets, Fisher, Heartsill, Watts, Alons, Gustafson, Gassman, Shaw, Salmon, Maxwell and Vander Linden.

A bill for an act relating to academic and assessment standards and consortiums and contracts for the development and implementation of such standards.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 202.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Gassman, Hanusa, and Mascher. H.J. 272.

Mar. 10 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 467.

H.F. 2206

By Hagenow and Taylor, R.

A bill for an act relating to the removal of charge records from the Iowa court information system.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 202.

H.F. 2207

By Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act granting immunity from prosecution to persons seeking medical assistance in possession-of-a-controlled-substance cases.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 203.

H.F. 2208

By Sheets, Heartsill, Alons, Byrnes, Gassman, Brandenburg, Fisher, Shaw, Salmon, Maxwell, Vander Linden, Baudler, Baltimore and Koester.

A bill for an act modifying earned time for a person who kidnaps a minor and is required to register as a sex offender.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 203.

Feb. 25 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 323.

By Fisher.

A bill for an act relating to harassment of minors, and providing penalties.

Feb. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 203.

H.F. 2210

By Miller, H., Prichard, Stutsman, Murphy, Wolfe, Anderson, Wood, Ruff, Muhlbauer, Hall, Grassley, Thede, Kearns, Ourth, Steckman, Hanson, Mascher, Gaskill, Kajtazovic, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Lensing, Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Gaines, Forbes, Oldson, Riding, Jacoby, Dunkel, Berry, Olson, S., Hein, Olson, R., Baudler, Drake, Isenhart and Cownie.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of an urban-ag academy under the board of regents. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2424)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 222.

Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, Grassley, Cownie, and H. Miller. H.J. 228.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2211

By Kaufmann.

A bill for an act establishing a medical student promise tax credit and a medical student promise fund under the control of the college student aid commission, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 222.

Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Cohoon, and Gassman. H.J. 229.

H.F. 2212

By Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to used home appliance recycling and disposal.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 223.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Lundby, and Maxwell. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2213

By Hanson.

A bill for an act relating to the collection of used tires and including fees.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 223.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, J. Smith, Isenhart, and Maxwell. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2214

By Landon.

A bill for an act prohibiting gifts to elected officials upon or after leaving office and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 223.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Kelley. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2215

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act requiring the department of workforce development to implement a notification feature in the Iowaworks system.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 223.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 242.

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act concerning the definition of off-road utility vehicle for purposes of regulation by the department of natural resources. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 223.
- Feb. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 266.
- Feb. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 267.
- Feb. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 19 14 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 2128. S.J. 290.
- Feb. 24 14 Substituted for SF 2128. S.J. 313.
- Feb. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 313.
- Feb. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 317.
- Feb. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 308.
- Mar. 04 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 07 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 468.

H.F. 2217

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of insurance company holding systems and providing assessments and penalties. (Formerly HSB 536)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 223.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8023 filed. H.J. 311.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment H-8023 adopted. H.J. 492.
- Mar. 13 14 Substituted SF 2104. H.J. 492.
- Mar. 13 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 493.

H.F. 2218

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to various matters involving insurance and the insurance division of the department of commerce and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 537)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 223.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2105, H.J. 390.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 391.

H.F. 2219

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to standard valuation and standard forfeiture provisions for life insurance policies or contracts and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 535)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 224.
- Feb. 18 14 Amendment H-8015 filed. H.J. 277.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8015 adopted. H.J. 391.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2131. H.J. 391.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 392.

H.F. 2220

By Salmon.

A bill for an act increasing mandatory minimum periods of confinement and fines for first, second, and third operating-while-intoxicated offenses.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 224.

By Gaines and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act renaming the commission and office on the status of African Americans to include Africans.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 224.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2222

By Gaines and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act establishing a point of contact within the office on the status of African Americans concerning the African community in this state.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to State Government, H.J. 224.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Prichard. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2223

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to the national guard educational assistance program by removing residency requirements and providing for the nonreversion of certain funds, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 534)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 225.
- Feb. 18 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Dolecheck, Dunkel, and Worthan. H.J. 284.

H.F. 2224

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act requiring reporting on certain educational credits awarded to veterans. (Formerly HSB 615)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 225.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Hanson, and Hanusa. H.J. 229.
- Feb. 13 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Feb. 18 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 276.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment H-8045 filed. H.J. 372.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Veterans Affairs, H.J. 498.

H.F. 2225

By Schultz.

A bill for an act directing the deposit of wagering tax revenues from certain licensees to the road use tax fund

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 225.

H.F. 2226

By Environmental Protection.

A bill for an act relating to certain conditional permits issued by the department of natural resources relating to air and water quality. (Formerly HSB 564)

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 225.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2197. H.J. 393.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 394.

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to state and school antiharassment and antibullying policies, providing for a harassment and bullying investigation specialist, and making an appropriation.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 225.
- Feb. 12 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Rogers, and Wood. H.J. 229.

H.F. 2228

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act providing that a student participating in an internship is considered an employee under the Iowa civil rights Act and making penalties applicable.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 225.
- Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 242.

H.F. 2229

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to lighting requirements for towed machinery or equipment, and making penalties applicable.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 226.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Forbes, and Landon, H.J. 272.

H.F. 2230

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to vehicle permit requirements for equipment used primarily for construction of permanent conservation practices on agricultural land, and including effective date provisions. Effective 4-10-14.

- Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 226.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 321.
- Feb. 25 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 337.
- Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 326.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from House, S.J. 396.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Transportation. S.J. 396.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Taylor, Bowman, and Kapucian. S.J. 433.
- Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 496.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5070 filed. S.J. 590.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5095 filed, adopted. S.J. 648.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5070 adopted. S.J. 648.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. S.J. 649.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 26 14 Senate amendment H-8167 filed. H.J. 604.
- Apr. 02 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8167. H.J. 643.
- Apr. 02 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 643.
- Apr. 02 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 660.
- Apr. 02 14 Immediate message, H.J. 660.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 718.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to federal home loan bank rights regarding collateral pledged by insurer-members. (Formerly HSB 568)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 226.

Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2133. H.J. 394.

Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 395.

H.F. 2232

By Smith, M.

A bill for an act modifying the definition of gold star parents.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs, H.J. 226.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Shaw, and Staed. H.J. 447.

H.F. 2233

By Hanusa.

A bill for an act relating to proof of responsibility and insurance coverage requirements for damages resulting from motor vehicle accidents.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 226.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Landon, and Riding. H.J. 272.

H.F. 2234

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act allowing private employers to grant a preference in hiring and promotion to veterans and certain spouses. (Formerly HSB 512) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2373)

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 227.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Alons, Bearinger, and Devoe. H.J. 273.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2235

By Steckman, Mascher, Dawson, Staed, Lensing, Murphy, Prichard, Hanson, Wessel-Kroeschell, Miller, H., Maxwell, Muhlbauer, Cohoon, Abdul-Samad, Wolfe, Bearinger, Ourth, Kearns, Anderson, Heddens, Smith, M., Wood, Riding and Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to placement options for a child adjudicated as delinquent or a child in need of assistance, at the time the child becomes an adult.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 227.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Hunter. H.J. 242.

H.F. 2236

By Worthan.

A bill for an act relating to the liability of a private land holder for the public use of private lands and waters for a noncommercial aviation purpose.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 227.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Worthan, Alons, and Oldson, H.J. 253.

Feb. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2237

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act to establish a right to engage in a lawful occupation free from substantial burdens imposed by occupational regulations unless certain conditions are met and providing remedies. Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 227.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2238

By Steckman, Murphy, Prichard, Staed, Stutsman, Lensing, Hanson, Wessel-Kroeschell, Miller, H., Dawson, Koester, Mascher, Wood, Muhlbauer, Cohoon, Abdul-Samad, Wolfe, Bearinger, Ourth, Kearns, Anderson, Heddens, Lykam, Smith, M., Riding, Winckler, Jacoby, Dunkel, Oldson, Kajtazovic, Thede, Lundby, Gaskill and Gaines.

A bill for an act including children who have been subjected to human trafficking in child in need of assistance provisions under the juvenile justice code.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 227.

H.F. 2239

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to the local food and farm program fund, by making a name change and making an appropriation to the fund to support projects for the development or expansion of food hubs or farming innovation zones.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 228.

Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Drake, Highfill, and Jacoby. H.J. 284.

H.F. 2240

By Isenhart, Jacoby and Lensing.

A bill for an act relating to food waste landfill diversion demonstration projects and making an appropriation.

Feb. 12 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 228.

Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Drake, Highfill, and Jacoby. H.J. 284.

H.F. 2241

By Murphy.

A bill for an act concerning competitive bidding requirements for service contracts.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 234.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee, Highfill, Riding, and Windschitl. H.J. 242.

H.F. 2242

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act concerning competitive bidding requirements for certain service contracts.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 234.

Feb. 13 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Highfill, and Riding. H.J. 242.

H.F. 2243

By Taylor, T. and Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act permitting electronic voter registration and including penalties and effective date provisions.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 234.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Winckler. H.J. 253.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 2244

By Berry and Murphy.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of a community practitioner preparation initiative within the department of education.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Gaines, and Stanerson. H.J. 284.

By Anderson.

A bill for an act to establish an Iowa center for suicide prevention in the department of education and to require school employee training and protocols relating to suicide prevention and trauma-informed care and making an appropriation.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Hess, and Wood. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2246

By Winckler, Lensing, Kajtazovic, Hunter, Thede, Hanson, Ourth, Taylor, T., Staed, Anderson, Prichard, Gaskill, Mascher, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Steckman, Jacoby, Kressig and Olson, R.

A bill for an act requiring employment background checks of community college employees who work with children.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Byrnes, and Cohoon, H.J. 284.

H.F. 2247

By Winckler, Lensing, Kajtazovic, Hunter, Thede, Hanson, Ourth, Taylor, T., Heddens, Staed, Anderson, Prichard, Gaskill, Mascher, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Steckman, Olson, R. and Miller, H.

A bill for an act relating to competency-based education and making appropriations.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Winckler. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2248

By Winckler, Lensing, Berry, Kressig, Stutsman, Hunter, Olson, R., Steckman, Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Kelley, Muhlbauer, Riding, Dunkel, Oldson, Kajtazovic, Wood, Hanson, Ourth, Taylor, T., Staed, Anderson, Prichard, Mascher and Jacoby. A bill for an act relating to the concurrent enrollment program between school districts

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 240.

Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Rogers, and Staed. H.J. 284.

H.F. 2249

and community colleges.

By Smith, M., Murphy, Bearinger, Berry, Abdul-Samad, Cohoon, Steckman, Winckler, Lensing, Miller, H., Thede, Hanson, Ourth, Taylor, T., Staed, Anderson and Prichard.

A bill for an act relating to community-directed attendant care requirements, and including effective and retroactive applicability date provisions.

- Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 240.
- Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Anderson, and Fry. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2250

By Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to expungement of a conviction of theft in the fifth degree.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 240.

By Dawson.

A bill for an act establishing a family treatment court for a child adjudicated a child in need of assistance, and including an effective date provision.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 240.

H.F. 2252

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to standards for educational and instructional models, programs, and supplementary weighting for students identified as limited English proficient. (Formerly HSB 553)

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 240.

Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8059 filed. H.J. 380.

Mar. 07 14 Amendments H-8096, H-8097, and H-8098 filed. H.J. 459.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Education. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2253

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to commission of a criminal offense involving a victim fifteen years of age or younger, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 501)

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 240.

Feb. 17 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8026 filed, H.J. 311.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8026 withdrawn. H.J. 322.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 3. H.J. 322.

Feb. 25 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 337.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 326.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 396.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 396.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 433.

H.F. 2254

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the offenses of prostitution and pimping and minors, human trafficking, and providing penalties.(Formerly HSB 588)

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 241.

Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8019 filed, H.J. 311.

Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8030 to amendment H-8019 filed. H.J. 323.

Feb. 25 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8030 not germane to amendment H-8019. H.J. 323.

Feb. 25 14 Ruled germane amendment H-8030 to amendment H-8019. H.J. 323.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8030 to amendment H-8019 adopted. H.J. 324.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8029 to amendment H-8019 filed, adopted. H.J. 324.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8019 as amended, adopted. H.J. 324.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 324.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 326.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 397.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 397.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Dvorsky, Petersen, and Schneider. S.J. 433.

By Steckman, Hall, Winckler, Murphy, Prichard, Ruff, Kajtazovic and Muhlbauer. A bill for an act relating to school district funding for at-risk pupils and dropout prevention programs and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 241.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Fry, and Steckman. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2256

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act providing for employment protections for employees absent from work due to adoptions and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 241.

Feb. 17 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 253.

H.F. 2257

By Windschitl.

A bill for an act relating to identification required for operation of a railroad train.

Feb. 13 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 241.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, Cohoon, and Huseman. H.J. 273.

Mar. 18 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 528.

H.F. 2258

By Heartsill, Alons, Sheets, Shaw, Schultz and Gassman.

A bill for an act to prohibit state departments, agencies, and political subdivisions of this state and members of the Iowa national guard from assisting the armed forces of the United States in the investigation, prosecution, or detainment of any citizen of the United States under certain circumstances and providing penalties.

Feb. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 245.

H.F. 2259

By Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa Indian child welfare Act.

Feb. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 245.

H.F. 2260

By Salmon, Kaufmann, Klein, Hein, Moore, Brandenburg, Sheets, Fisher, Drake, Bacon, Byrnes, Maxwell, Shaw, Dolecheck, Stanerson, Olson, S., Gassman, Heartsill, Rogers, Rayhons, Deyoe, Worthan, Prichard, Bearinger and Thomas.

A bill for an act relating to emergency services by increasing the tax credit amount for volunteer fire fighter and emergency medical services personnel, by increasing reimbursement of emergency medical services under the Medicaid program, and including retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 14 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 245.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Prichard, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2261

By Isenhart, Hunter, Anderson, Kajtazovic, Gaskill, Kearns, Hanson, Jacoby and Wolfe. A bill for an act relating to wage and salary rates for certain public officials and public employees.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 247.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 273.

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to the removal of charge records from the Iowa court information system and the expungement of such records.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 247.

H.F. 2263

By Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to publicly funded preschool and early childhood programming and making appropriations.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 248.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Rogers, and Winckler. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2264

By Hess.

A bill for an act relating to public hospitals by allowing a hospital board to hold closed sessions for strategic planning and by allowing a city to reduce terms for trustees for city hospitals or health care facilities.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 248.

Feb. 18 14 Rereferred to State Government. H.J. 270.

H.F. 2265

By Wolfe.

A bill for an act relating to driver's license sanctions imposed for a first violation of requirements for meeting or overtaking a school bus, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 248.

H.F. 2266

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to vital records by increasing the portion of marriage license fees retained by a county. (Formerly HSB 603)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 248.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Kelley, and Windschitl. H.J. 378.

Mar. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2267

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to county recorder duties, fees, and records maintenance. (Formerly $HSB\ 604$)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 248.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Riding, and Windschitl. H.J. 378.

Mar. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2268

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act providing an individual income tax credit for qualified adoption expenses paid or incurred in connection with certain adoptions and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2082)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 249.

Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 14 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 721.

Apr. 15 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 725.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the administrator quality program and to a coaching and support system for school district administrators. (Formerly HSB 560)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 249.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Education, H.J. 498.

H.F. 2270

By Taylor, R.

A bill for an act creating a physician donated services tax credit available against the individual income tax, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 249.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2271

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to supplementary weighting for shared operational functions of school districts and area education agencies and including effective date provisions. Effective 3-26-14.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 249.

Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8033 filed. H.J. 339.

Feb. 26 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 27 14 Amendment H-8033 adopted. H.J. 358.

Feb. 27 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays 2. H.J. 358.

Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. H.J. 359.

Feb. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 421.

Feb. 27 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2269. S.J. 421.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. SCS.

Mar. 17 14 Substituted for Senate File 2269. S.J. 563.

Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays 1. S.J. 564.

Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 568.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate, H.J. 504.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

H.F. 2272

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to incentives for whole grade sharing and reorganization or dissolution by school districts. (Formerly HSB 558)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 249.

Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8061 filed. H.J. 380.

Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8061 adopted. H.J. 395.

Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2056. H.J. 395.

Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 397.

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to certain state and local government activities related to vehicle registration, taxation of rental vehicles, and levee and drainage districts. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 249.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 325.
- Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 326.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 397.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 2265. S.J. 397.
- Feb. 26 14 Referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Seng, Quirmbach, and Smith. S.J. 411.
- Mar. 06 14 Fiscal note. SCS.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 559.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5097 filed. S.J. 651.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5111 filed. S.J. 679.
- Apr. 01 14 Deferred. S.J. 679.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5115 to S-5111 filed, adopted. S.J. 683.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5111 as amended, adopted. S.J. 683.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5097 adopted. S.J. 683.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 684.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 684.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 639.
- Apr. 01 14 Senate amendment H-8204 filed. H.J. 640.
- Apr. 06 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 16 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8204, H.J. 755.
- Apr. 16 14 Passed House, ayes 93, nays none. H.J. 756.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 789.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

H.F. 2274

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning notice of fees imposed and collected by state agencies. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 249.
- Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 326.
- Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 331.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 397.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 397.
- Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 496.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, aves 46, navs none. S.J. 659.
- Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 660.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 606.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.

Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680. Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 718.

H.F. 2275

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act establishing asset, income, and identity verification requirements for medical assistance applicants and recipients. (Formerly HSB 563)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 250.

Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8018 filed. H.J. 310.

Feb. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8018 withdrawn. H.J. 327.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 86, nays 12. H.J. 327.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 331.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 397.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 397.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Whitver, and Wilhelm. S.J. 433.

H.F. 2276

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act concerning licensure requirements for dietetics as established or approved by the academy of nutrition and dietetics. (Formerly HSB 528)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 250.

Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2083. H.J. 397.

Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 398.

H.F. 2277

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa business corporation Act by removing limitations imposed on shareholders making long-term arrangements affecting the affairs of the corporation, and by providing for the delivery of financial information to shareholders. (Formerly HSB 608)

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 250.

Mar. 07 14 Amendment H-8095 filed. H.J. 459.

Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8095 adopted. H.J. 460.

Mar. 10 14 Substituted SF 2200. H.J. 461.

Mar. 10 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 462.

H.F. 2278

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act restricting disclosures of specified information by regional transit districts, and providing a penalty. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 250.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, aves 97, navs 1. H.J. 328.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 331.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House, S.J. 397.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 397.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Petersen, Dvorsky, and Whitver. S.J. 433.

Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 495.

Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.

- Mar. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 625.
- Mar. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 629.
- Mar. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 610.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 666.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the issuance of and violations of civil protective orders and criminal no-contact orders and modifying penalties. (Formerly HSB 120)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 250.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8074 filed. H.J. 419.
- Mar. 11 14 Amendment H-8074 adopted. H.J. 473.
- Mar. 11 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 473.
- Mar. 12 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 11 14 Immediate message. H.J. 474.
- Mar. 11 14 Message from House. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 11 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 528.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Courtney, and Schneider. S.J. 535.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, without recommendation. S.J. 557.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5103 filed. S.J. 666.

H.F. 2280

By Local Government.

A bill for an act restricting the regulatory authority of the Iowa utilities board with regard to municipal utility disconnection of service requirements. (Formerly HSB 594)

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 250.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 360.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. H.J. 363.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 421.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 421.
- Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee, McCoy, Anderson, and Hatch. S.J. 466.

H.F. 2281

By Heartsill and Lykam.

A bill for an act authorizing the rebate of state sales and use tax to the owner or operator of a raceway facility, and providing penalties.

- Feb. 17 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth, H.J. 250.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Deyoe, Ourth, and Rogers. H.J. 273.
- Apr. 16 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 755.

H.F. 2282

By Alons, Shaw, Fry, Sheets, Gassman, Salmon, Heartsill, Watts, Schultz, Brandenburg and Lofgren.

A bill for an act requiring display of the motto "in God we trust" by school districts.

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 257.
- Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Winckler. H.J. 273.

By Anderson.

A bill for an act establishing a refugee family support services pilot program and making appropriations.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 257.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Abdul-Samad, and Gassman, H.J. 273.

H.F. 2284

By Shaw, Schultz, Heartsill, Alons, Salmon, Sheets, Gassman, Dolecheck and Huseman. A bill for an act relating to the carrying and possession of weapons and providing penalties. Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 257.

H.F. 2285

By Berry and Rogers.

A bill for an act relating to a study and report concerning juvenile detention.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 257.

H.F. 2286

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of employment agencies and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 258.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2287

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the redevelopment tax credits program by the economic development authority and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 540) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2455)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 258.

Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Baltimore, and Gaskill. H.J. 378.

Mar. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 627.

H.F. 2288

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to reporting and other requirements concerning the department of administrative services and other state agencies. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 258.

Mar. 06 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 451.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.

Mar. 06 14 Immediate message. H.J. 454.

Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 508.

Mar. 10 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 508.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 558.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 2. S.J. 606.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 607.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 507.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation and use of unmanned aerial vehicles. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 258.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8024 filed. H.J. 311.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendments H-8031 and H-8035 filed. H.J. 339.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendments H-8024 and H-8031 withdrawn. H.J. 347.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment H-8035 adopted. H.J. 347.
- Feb. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 87, nays 12. H.J. 347.
- Feb. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 348.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 407.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 407.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Taylor, Hogg, and Schneider. S.J. 411.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 557.
- Mar. 13 14 Amendment S-5063 filed. S.J. 557.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment S-5099 filed. S.J. 651.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment S-5099 withdrawn. S.J. 836.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment S-5176 filed, adopted. S.J. 836.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment S-5063 as amended, adopted. S.J. 836.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed Senate, aves 48, nays 1, S.J. 836.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 786.
- Apr. 23 14 Senate amendment H-8301 filed. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 25 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8301. H.J. 803.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 2. H.J. 803.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message, H.J. 806.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 863.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 895.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

H.F. 2290

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning allowable uses for purse moneys designated for standardbred horse racing. (Formerly HSB 579)

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 258.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 498.

H.F. 2291

By Kressig, Lensing, Bacon, Muhlbauer, Isenhart, Jacoby, Olson, R., Abdul-Samad, Hanson, Murphy, Gaskill, Fisher, Ourth, Steckman, Miller, H., Wood, Kajtazovic, Oldson, Forbes, Kelley, Ruff, Lykam, Berry, Gaines and Staed.

A bill for an act making an appropriation to provide assistance to parents, guardians, and custodians with costs resulting from the death of a child.

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 258.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Heaton, Jacoby, and Soderberg. H.J. 284.

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act providing for an increase in the state minimum hourly wage.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 259.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 273.

H.F. 2293

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to the choice of doctor to treat injuries.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 259.

Feb. 18 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 274.

H.F. 2294

By Byrnes.

A bill for an act relating to driving in the passing lane of a highway, and providing penalties.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 259.

H.F. 2295

By Isenhart, Miller, H., Gaines and Abdul-Samad.

A bill for an act providing a property tax exemption for land used to produce food within the limits of a city.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 259.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2296

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to disposition of unclaimed property provisions applicable to gift certificates, and providing applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 259.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 330.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 331.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 397.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 397.

Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Beall, Anderson, and Wilhelm. S.J. 406.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 555.

Mar. 13 14 Amendment S-5065 filed. S.J. 555.

Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.

Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5065 adopted, S.J. 658.

Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 658.

Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 660.

Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 606.

Mar. 27 14 Senate amendment H-8173 filed. H.J. 608.

Apr. 02 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8173. H.J. 644.

Apr. 02 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 644.

Apr. 02 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 660.

Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. H.J. 646.

Apr. 02 14 Message from House, S.J. 698.

Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.

Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.

Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 719.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to the regulation of pharmacy benefits managers. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 259.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 399.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2204. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted for SF 2204. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment S-5047 filed, adopted. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed Senate, ayes 49, nays none. S.J. 464.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. S.J. 465.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 412.
- Mar. 04 14 Senate amendment H-8072 filed. H.J. 419.
- Mar. 05 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8072. H.J. 445.
- Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 492.
- Mar. 11 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 11 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 14 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 500.

H.F. 2298

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act imposing a moratorium on the mining of silica sand and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 268.

H.F. 2299

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act establishing a property-assessed clean energy program, authorizing city and county special assessments, and providing civil penalties.

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Local Government. H.J. 268.
- Feb. 24 14 Subcommittee, Fisher, Gassman, and Kressig. H.J. 310.

H.F. 2300

By Bearinger.

A bill for an act relating to the care of livestock, by providing training for law enforcement officials and a tax credit to reimburse veterinarians who provide livestock food, and including applicability date provisions.

- Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 268.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Bearinger, and Hein. H.J. 447.

H.F. 2301

By Hall.

A bill for an act restricting the sale of information or data relating to a deferred judgment and providing penalties.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 268.

By Deyoe.

A bill for an act prohibiting the hunting or taking of cougars and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Natural Resources. H.J. 268.

H.F. 2303

By Dunkel.

A bill for an act relating to the performance of background checks for certified nurse aide training program students.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 268.

H.F. 2304

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to the property tax credit or rent reimbursement for elderly, disabled, and low-income persons and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 269.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Gaskill, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2305

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of programs by the economic development authority by modifying the high quality jobs program, creating a workforce housing tax incentives program and making penalties applicable, and repealing the enterprise zone program, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 542) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2448)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 269.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Landon, Thomas, and Vander Linden. H.J. 378.

Mar. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 06 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 26 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 595.

H.F. 2306

By Ruff and Thomas.

A bill for an act making an appropriation for grants to community mental health centers for implementation of electronic health records.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 269.

Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Rogers, Fisher, and Thede. H.J. 351.

H.F. 2307

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to a hospital's participation in the state perinatal program.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 269.

Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, Forristall, Fry, and Hunter. H.J. 284.

H.F. 2308

By Steckman, Ruff, Hall, Dawson, Winckler, Hunter, Mascher, Hanson, Cohoon, Gaines, Wood, Abdul-Samad, Anderson, Lensing, Kearns, Thede, Bearinger and Murphy.

A bill for an act relating to private instruction.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 269.

By Steckman, Prichard, Ruff, Wood, Murphy, Gaskill, Kajtazovic, Muhlbauer, Thede and Miller, L.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal offenses of enticing a minor, prostitution, sexual exploitation of a minor, and human trafficking, and providing for a fee.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 269.

Mar. 19 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 545.

H.F. 2310

By Bearinger.

A bill for an act providing that a child who is twelve years of age or older, who is truant, and who refuses to engage in mediation or who violates a mediation agreement commits a delinquent act.

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 270.

H.F. 2311

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the duties and authority of the college student aid commission relating to the registration of certain postsecondary schools, to interstate reciprocity agreements, and to registration fees collected by the commission. (Formerly HSB 619)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 270.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Stanerson, Byrnes, and Stutsman. H.J. 378.

Mar. 20 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 553.

H.F. 2312

By Transportation.

A bill for an act providing an exemption from registration fees for certain new completed motor vehicles purchased by an equipment dealer for modification and resale. (Formerly H.F. 2101)

Feb. 18 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 270.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Landon, Moore, and Riding. H.J. 378.

Mar. 19 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 542.

H.F. 2313

By Hunter.

A bill for an act relating to the possession and distribution of marijuana, and providing penalties.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 278.

H.F. 2314

By Deyoe.

A bill for an act providing for the reclassification and recalculation of assessments for land located within a drainage district.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 278.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Hein, and Kearns. H.J. 447.

H.F. 2315

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A bill for an act relating to the obtaining of a copy of an original birth certificate by an adult adoptee, and providing for fees.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Human Resources. H.J. 278.
- Feb. 19 14 Subcommittee, L. Miller, Bacon, and Dawson. H.J. 284.

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to workforce services for veterans and making appropriations. (Formerly HSB 613)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Worthan, Deyoe, and Running-Marquardt. H.J. 352.

H.F. 2317

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act appropriating funds to the home ownership assistance program for military members. (Formerly HSB 617)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 279.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Deyoe, Dunkel, and Heaton. H.J. 352.

H.F. 2318

By Stutsman.

A bill for an act relating to the recording of certain instruments affecting real estate and including applicability provisions.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 279.

H.F. 2319

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to professional and occupational licensure of veterans and the spouses of veterans. (Formerly HSB 616)

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 279.

H.F. 2320

By Stutsman and Kaufmann.

A bill for an act related to the storage of voter registration applications.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 279.

H.F. 2321

By Kearns.

A bill for an act relating to commercial and property tax replacement payments and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 279.

Mar. 12 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kearns, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2322

By Thomas and Bearinger.

A bill for an act providing for certain moneys generated from the corporate income tax, including by providing for the transfer of such moneys to an Iowa conservation, outdoor recreation, and economy fund and the allocation from that fund to specific funds relating to soil and water conservation, natural resources, and the environment and making appropriations.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 279.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Sands, and Thomas. H.J. 566.

By Cownie.

A bill for an act reducing the individual income tax rates and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 280.

Apr. 14 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 721.

H.F. 2324

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to consumer lending transactions by modifying provisions applicable to certain loan charges and modifying designated monetary limits specified in the consumer credit code, and including applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 280.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8034 filed. H.J. 339.

Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8034 adopted. H.J. 410.

Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 411.

Mar. 04 14 Explanations of votes. H.J. 416.

Mar. 04 14 Secretary's report on correction in amendment H-8034. H.J. 415.

Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.

Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 457.

Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 457.

Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee, McCoy, Anderson, et al. S.J. 466.

Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 536.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 594.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 598.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 507.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 602.

H.F. 2325

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to certain corporations organized prior to July 1, 1971, by eliminating requirements relating to publication. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 280.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 331.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 334.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House, S.J. 397.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary, S.J. 397.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Courtney, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 433.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 557.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 605.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 607.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 507.

Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.

Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 610.

Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 666.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to payments from the indigent defense fund by the state public defender, including effective date provisions, and providing penalties. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 3, effective 3-26-14.

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 280.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8020 filed, H.J. 311.
- Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8020 adopted. H.J. 332.
- Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 332.
- Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.
- Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 334.
- Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 398.
- Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Taylor, Hogg, and Whitver. S.J. 433.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 557.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 605.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 607.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 507.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

H.F. 2327

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act requiring recording of claims involving mineral rights in real estate owned by another person and providing for loss of mineral rights if a claim is not timely recorded. (Formerly HSB 599)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 280.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2328

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the credit union division of the department of commerce, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 569)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 280.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2205. H.J. 402.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 403.

H.F. 2329

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to and providing for the facilitation of broadband access in unserved or underserved areas of the state, including a property tax exemption for broadband infrastructure, and making appropriations. (Formerly HSB 515) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2472)

- Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 281.
- Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Prichard, and Sands. H.J. 337.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the utilities division of the department of commerce. (Formerly HSB 586)

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 281.

Feb. 27 14 Amendments H-8046 and H-8047 filed. H.J. 372.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2331

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the authority of cities to regulate and restrict the occupancy of residential rental property. (Formerly H.F. 184) (Formerly HSB 9)

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 281.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2332

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the licensing of vehicle recyclers and defining the term "scrapping". (Formerly HSB 548)

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 281.

Mar. 11 14 Amendment H-8105 filed. H.J. 479.

Mar. 12 14 Amendment H-8105 adopted. H.J. 480.

Mar. 12 14 Substituted SF 2250. H.J. 480.

Mar. 12 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 482.

H.F. 2333

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to unclaimed life insurance death benefits, providing penalties, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 516)

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 282.

Feb. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 346.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 26 14 Immediate message, H.J. 348.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 407.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 407.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, McCoy, Anderson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 433.

H.F. 2334

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to professional development services for elementary teachers to improve students' literacy skills. (Formerly HSB 555)

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 282.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Education. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2335

By Lundby, Staed, Riding, Kearns, Jacoby, Ourth, Forbes, Stutsman, Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Heddens, Olson, T. and Berry.

A bill for an act creating a spay and neuter fund, and making an appropriation.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 282.

Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Huseman, Lofgren, and Lundby. H.J. 352.

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act providing for the establishment of a net metering program applicable to rate-regulated electric utilities, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 282.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Kressig, and Soderberg. H.J. 369.

H.F. 2337

By Hanson, Murphy and Staed.

A bill for an act requiring motor fuel dealers to assist disabled individuals obtaining motor fuel from motor fuel pumps, and providing penalties.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 282.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Soderberg, and Lykam. H.J. 369.

H.F. 2338

By Lundby, Hanson, Murphy, Wessel-Kroeschell and Olson, T.

A bill for an act relating to the use of permeable paving and reservoir retention systems in the construction of certain parking lots.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Environmental Protection. H.J. 282.

H.F. 2339

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act to prohibit employers from seeking access to certain online personal employee information.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 283.

Feb. 25 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 337.

H.F. 2340

By Hein.

A bill for an act relating to benefited recreational lake districts, water quality districts, and combined recreational lake and water quality districts and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

Feb. 19 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 283.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Hein, Gaskill, and Hagenow. H.J. 378.

H.F. 2341

By Heaton.

A bill for an act relating to disclosure requirements for the sale or rental of certain property that was used for the manufacture of methamphetamine and making penalties applicable.

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce, H.J. 293.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Ourth, and Soderberg. H.J. 369.

H.F. 2342

By Grassley.

A bill for an act relating to administrative costs savings and efficiencies at the state board of regents.

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 293.

By Lundby, Staed, Gaskill, Kaufmann, Kearns, Murphy, Jacoby, Ourth, Thomas, Isenhart, Steckman, Forbes, Stutsman, Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Byrnes, Moore, Olson, T., Thede and Berry.

A bill for an act establishing an Iowa employment rides initiative in the department of transportation and making an appropriation.

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 293.

Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Kaufmann, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 352.

H.F. 2344

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to drainage or levee districts by providing for mergers, the liability of trustees, bidding requirements, the annexation of land, and authorizing the imposition of assessments upon affected landowners. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 294.

Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8025 filed. H.J. 311.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8025 adopted. H.J. 333.

Feb. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays 1. H.J. 333.

Feb. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 351.

Feb. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 334.

Feb. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 398.

Feb. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 398.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Black, Beall, and Kapucian. S.J. 433.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 554.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 604.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 607.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 507.

Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.

Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 610.

Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 666.

H.F. 2345

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to eligible applicants for local watershed improvement grants. (Formerly H.F. 2001)

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 294.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Agriculture. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2346

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act relating to solid waste. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 294.

Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 400.

Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.

Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.

Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 457.

Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 457.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Brase, Breitbach, and Dearden. S.J. 470.

Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 543.

Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 572.

- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 504.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the definitions of mobile home park in the Iowa Code chapters concerning property tax on manufactured and mobile homes and for purposes of residential landlord and tenant laws. (Formerly HSB 628)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 294.
- Feb. 27 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 361.
- Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. H.J. 363.
- Feb. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 421.
- Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 421.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Courtney, Hogg, and Whitver. S.J. 470.

H.F. 2348

By State Government.

A bill for an act modifying provisions relating to the appointment of the executive director of the Iowa telecommunications and technology commission. (Formerly HSB 606)

- Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 294.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to State Government. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2349

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act concerning the Iowa finance authority in regard to the title guaranty program and private activity bonds. (Formerly HSB 539)

Feb. 20 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 294.

- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2206. H.J. 401.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 402.

H.F. 2350

By Hanson and Gaskill.

A bill for an act relating to certain public cafeterias concerning local purchasing preferences and dietary guidelines.

- Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Education, H.J. 299.
- Feb. 25 14 Sponsor added, Gaskill. H.J. 337.

H.F. 2351

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act relating to the fees for special registration plates associated with military service. (Formerly HSB 614)

- Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 299.
- Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Heartsill, R. Olson, and Rogers. H.J. 352.
- Mar. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 489.
- Mar. 12 14 Pursuant to Rule 31.7, referred to Ways and Means, H.J. 489.
- Mar. 18 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Landon, and Riding. H.J. 533.
- Mar. 19 14 Passed subcommittee.

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of certain economic development programs by the economic development authority and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 591) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2445)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 299.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Moore, and Thomas. H.J. 378.

Mar. 10 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 12 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 30 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 850.

H.F. 2353

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for the creation of first-time homebuyer savings accounts in Iowa, including related individual income tax exemptions, making penalties applicable, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 638) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2452)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 300.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Gaskill, and Landon. H.J. 378.

Mar. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 06 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 26 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 598.

H.F. 2354

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of elections and voter registration by modifying the close of registration prior to a primary election, requiring that absentee ballots be received before the polls close on election day, and allowing for changes to the envelopes provided to absentee voters. (Formerly HSB 630)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 300.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8036 filed, H.J. 339.

Feb. 28 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 13 14 Amendment H-8121 filed, H.J. 497.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 21 14 Referred to State Government. H.J. 560.

H.F. 2355

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act adding the hallucinogenic substance kratom to the list of schedule I controlled substances, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 640)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 300.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2356

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the possession of precursor substances used to manufacture controlled substances, and providing penalties. (Formerly HSB 546)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 300.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 498.

Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 635.

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to registration fees for motor vehicles transferred to a nonprofit corporation for donation to needy individuals. (Formerly H.F. 2074)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 300.

Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Landon, and Stutsman. H.J. 378.

Mar. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2358

By State Government.

A bill for an act providing for the licensing of polysomnographic technologists, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 574)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 300.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to State Government. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2359

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act exempting military survivor benefits for certain purposes of the state individual income tax and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 656)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 301.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kearns, and Landon. H.J. 378.

Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 2360

By Education.

A bill for an act establishing a transportation cost supplement program for school districts, authorizing the imposition of a transportation cost supplement property tax and income surtax, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 559)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 301.

Feb. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Prichard, and Stanerson. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2361

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to matters under the purview of the department of transportation, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 597)

Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 301.

Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8017 filed. H.J. 310.

Feb. 25 14 Amendment H-8032 filed. H.J. 339.

Mar. 04 14 Amendments H-8069 and H-8076 filed. H.J. 419.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 05 14 Amendments H-8088 and H-8089 filed. H.J. 450.

Mar. 11 14 Amendment H-8107 filed. H.J. 479.

Mar. 12 14 Amendment H-8108 filed. H.J. 490.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 17 14 Amendment H-8123 filed. H.J. 503.

Mar. 20 14 Amendment H-8139 filed, H.J. 558.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8069 lost. H.J. 589.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8076 withdrawn. H.J. 589.

Mar. 26 14 Amendments H-8108, H-8088, H-8089, and H-8017 adopted. H.J. 589.

- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8032 adopted. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8123 to amendment H-8107 adopted. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8107 as amended, adopted. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8139 withdrawn. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 26 14 Pursuant to Rule 32, referred to Ways and Means H.J. 590.
- Mar. 26 14 Deferred, retained on calendar. H.J. 590.
- Mar. 26 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 591.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed House, aves 96, navs none. H.J. 591.
- Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2325. S.J. 654.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment S-5114 filed. S.J. 694.
- Apr. 09 14 Amendment S-5144 filed. S.J. 754.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to emergency management assistance in a disaster emergency concerning mutual aid arrangements and agreements. (Formerly HSB 545)

- Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 301.
- Mar. 04 14 Substituted SF 2305. H.J. 403.
- Mar. 04 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 404.

H.F. 2363

By Transportation.

A bill for an act concerning the employment of motor vehicle enforcement officers. (Formerly HSB 547)

- Feb. 21 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 301.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2364

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of a committee to study professional licenses administered or supervised by the department of public health's professional licensure division. (Formerly H.F. 2015)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 303.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 499.

H.F. 2365

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to employment, disciplinary, and other procedures for entities regulated by the department of inspections and appeals, and including applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 303.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 405.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2167. S.J. 457.
- Mar. 17 14 Substituted for Senate File 2167. S.J. 565.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 566.

- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

By State Government.

A bill for an act related to the policy administration of elections and voter registration and including effective date provisions. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of Division II, effective 4-25-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 303.
- Feb. 27 14 Amendment H-8044 filed, H.J. 372.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8060 filed. H.J. 380.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendments H-8044 and H-8060 adopted. H.J. 406.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 406.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 17 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5072 filed. S.J. 585.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment S-5107 to S-5072 filed, adopted. S.J. 669.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment S-5072 as amended, adopted. S.J. 669.
- Mar. 31 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 670.
- Mar. 31 14 Immediate message. S.J. 671.
- Apr. 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 613.
- Apr. 01 14 Senate amendment H-8199 filed. H.J. 640.
- Apr. 06 14 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Apr. 07 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8199, H.J. 677.
- Apr. 07 14 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 5. H.J. 677.
- Apr. 08 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 691.
- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. H.J. 679.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from House. S.J. 735.
- Apr. 22 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 22 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 25 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 818.

H.F. 2367

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act providing for certification requirements for persons actively involved in the operation of a commercial manure service. (Formerly H.F. 2110)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 304.
- Feb. 24 14 Amendment H-8022 filed. H.J. 311.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8022 withdrawn, H.J. 424.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 68, nays 31. H.J. 424.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 490.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act modifying security freeze provisions and extending security freeze protection to specified individuals designated as protected consumers, making penalties applicable, and including effective date provisions. Effective 1-1-15.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 304.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8064 filed. H.J. 380.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8068 to amendment H-8064 filed, adopted. H.J. 407.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8064 as amended, adopted. H.J. 407.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 407.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanations of votes. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Petersen, Horn, and Schneider. S.J. 470.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 558.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

H.F. 2369

By Commerce.

A bill for an act specifying procedures applicable to claims asserting stray electric current or voltage. (Formerly HSB 657)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 304.
- Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Commerce. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2370

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to the supervision of orthotist or prosthetist assistants. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 304.
- Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 408.
- Mar. 04 14 Explanations of votes. H.J. 416.
- Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.
- Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 458.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee, Danielson, Bowman, and Chapman. S.J. 535.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 559.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 602.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act establishing a mass notification and emergency messaging system fund. (Formerly HSB 595) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2465)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 304.

Feb. 26 14 Subcommittee, Worthan, Gustafson, and Jacoby. H.J. 352.

Feb. 28 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 16 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 763.

H.F. 2372

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act exempting from the individual income tax all pay received from the federal government for certain military service in support of the national guard and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 651)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 304.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kearns, and Landon. H.J. 378.

Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2373

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act allowing private employers to grant a preference in hiring and promotion to veterans and certain spouses. (Formerly H.F. 2234) (Formerly HSB 512)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 304.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Economic Growth, H.J. 499.

H.F. 2374

By Veterans Affairs.

A bill for an act creating individual income tax credits for military service during certain military conflicts in Lebanon, Grenada, and Panama, and for service during certain military conflicts in the Persian Gulf, providing for penalties, and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 650)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 305.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Landon, and Muhlbauer. H.J. 378.

Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2375

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the scope and nature of use restrictions on land. (Formerly HSB 573)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 305.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business, H.J. 498.

Mar. 19 14 Substituted SF 2315, H.J. 547.

Mar. 19 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 548.

H.F. 2376

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act requiring the development and use of a standard process and form for prior authorization of prescription drug benefits. (Formerly HSB 653)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 305.

- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 425.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, McCoy, Anderson, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 512.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to community-directed attendant care requirements, and including effective, retroactive, and applicability date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2097)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Human Resources, H.J. 499.

H.F. 2378

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the requirements for psychologist licensing. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 426.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Mathis, Boettger, and Dotzler. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 555.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 601.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 602.

H.F. 2379

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to crisis stabilization programs authorized by the department of human services. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 427.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 490.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Ragan, and Segebart. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 556.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 45, nays none. S.J. 600.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act providing for a state child care assistance program eligibility pilot project. (Formerly H.F. 2070)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8073 filed. H.J. 419.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Human Resources. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2381

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act concerning the possession of firearm suppressors. (Formerly H.F. 384)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.

Feb. 26 14 Amendment H-8043 filed, H.J. 354.

Feb. 27 14 Amendment H-8043 withdrawn. H.J. 362.

Feb. 27 14 Passed House, ayes 83, nays 16. H.J. 362.

Feb. 27 14 Immediate message. H.J. 363.

Feb. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 422.

Feb. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 422.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Courtney, Garrett, and Sodders. S.J. 471.

H.F. 2382

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning requirements for state purchasing from prison industries. (Formerly H.F. 2083)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.

Mar. 03 14 Amendments H-8063 and H-8065 filed. H.J. 380.

Mar. 05 14 Amendments H-8065 and H-8063 withdrawn, H.J. 428.

Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 47. H.J. 428.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.

Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.

Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 490.

Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 490.

Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee, Danielson, Dearden, and Feenstra. S.J. 536.

H.F. 2383

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to fantasy sports contests. (Formerly H.F. 2128)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 306.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

H.F. 2384

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning the Iowa public employees' retirement system and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 576)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 307.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to State Government, H.J. 499.

H.F. 2385

By State Government.

A bill for an act relating to state agency decision making. (Formerly H.F. 2157)

Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 307.

- Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8102 filed. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 12 14 Deferred, retained on calendar. H.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 14 Amendment H-8112 to amendment H-8102 filed, adopted. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 14 Amendment H-8102 as amended, adopted. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 14 Passed House, ayes 77, nays 23. H.J. 486.
- Mar. 12 14 Immediate message. H.J. 487.
- Mar. 13 14 Message from House. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 13 14 Read first time, referred to State Government. S.J. 550.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to the criminal sentencing of juveniles in district court. (Formerly HSB 505)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 307.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2387

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act providing for notice of garnishment and levy to a judgment debtor. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 307.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 430.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Taylor, and Whitver. S.J. 495.
- Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 558.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5067 filed, S.J. 590.
- Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment S-5067 adopted. S.J. 657.
- Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 657.
- Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 657.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 606.
- Mar. 27 14 Senate amendment H-8172 filed, H.J. 608.
- Apr. 01 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8172. H.J. 636.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 636.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 719.

H.F. 2388

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to continuity of learning for children adjudicated under the juvenile justice law or receiving foster care services. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 307.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8075 filed, H.J. 419.
- Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8075 adopted. H.J. 431.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 431.

- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Hart, Boettger, and Bowman. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 11 14 Fiscal note. SCS.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 543.
- Mar. 17 14 Amendment S-5071 filed, adopted. S.J. 571.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 571.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 18 14 Senate amendment H-8127 filed. H.J. 535.
- Apr. 01 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8127. H.J. 637.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 719.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to misconduct under the code of professional conduct and ethics of the board of educational examiners and making penalties applicable. Effective 7-1-14.

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 307.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 432.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Mathis, Beall, and Johnson. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 543.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 570.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 602.

H.F. 2390

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to certain costs under the statewide preschool program for four-year-old children and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2119)

- Feb. 24 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 307.
- Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8101 filed. H.J. 469.
- Mar. 12 14 Amendment H-8101 adopted. H.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 482.
- Mar. 12 14 Immediate message. H.J. 484.
- Mar. 13 14 Message from House. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 13 14 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 550.
- Mar. 17 14 Subcommittee, Dvorsky, Boettger, and Schoenjahn. S.J. 584.

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act concerning the utilization of energy by authorizing the establishment of an energy finance program to finance certain energy improvements, and providing civil penalties.

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 314.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Cownie, Kressig, and Soderberg. H.J. 369.

H.F. 2392

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of epinephrine in schools. (Formerly HSB 611)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 314.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Education. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2393

By Pettengill.

A bill for an act establishing a motor vehicle insurance verification program, establishing fees, and including penalty provisions.

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Commerce. H.J. 315.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Pettengill, Landon, and Lykam. H.J. 369.

H.F. 2394

By Smith, M., Stutsman and Moore.

A bill for an act relating to fees charged for the services of a lawful custodian in examining and copying public records.

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 315.

Mar. 03 14 Subcommittee, Watts, Grassley, and Isenhart. H.J. 379.

H.F. 2395

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to the operation of all-terrain vehicles on highways, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 662)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 315.

Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 71, nays 28. H.J. 433.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.

Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.

Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.

Mar. 06 14 Read first time and attached to companion Senate File 2287. S.J. 491.

Mar. 13 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 550.

H.F. 2396

By Transportation.

A bill for an act relating to driving on a roadway laned for traffic, and making penalties applicable. (Formerly HSB 596)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 315.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Transportation. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2397

By Natural Resources.

A bill for an act concerning liability protection for volunteers on state lands. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 315.

Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 4. H.J. 434.

- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 436.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Natural Resources and Environment. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Dearden, Black, and Johnson. S.J. 523.
- Mar. 12 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 544.
- Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, aves 45, navs none. S.J. 599.
- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 603.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 603.

By Public Safety.

A bill for an act relating to the murder of a peace officer, reserve peace officer, correctional officer, jailer, public employee, or hostage, and providing penalties. (Formerly H.F. 2114)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 315.
- Mar. 14 14 Referred to Public Safety. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2399

By Dawson.

A bill for an act relating to the involuntary commitment of persons with an intellectual disability.

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 315.

H.F. 2400

By Prichard.

A bill for an act providing an income tax credit for propane storage tanks and related equipment, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions.

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 316.
- Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Prichard, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2401

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to the beginning farmer tax credit program, including the agricultural assets transfer tax credit and the custom farming contract tax credit, by extending the carryover period, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2006) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2454)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 316.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Kelley, and Stanerson. H.J. 455.
- Mar. 12 14 Passed subcommittee.
- Mar. 20 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 625.

H.F. 2402

By Local Government.

A bill for an act creating a derelict building grant program and fund. (Formerly HSB 655)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Appropriations. H.J. 316.
- Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Drake, Lundby, and Rogers. H.J. 455.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to wills including witness testimony, distribution of property, and claims of personal representatives, and including retroactive and other applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 581)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 316.

Mar. 05 14 Substituted SF 2169. H.J. 435.

Mar. 05 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 436.

H.F. 2404

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to nonsubstantive code corrections. (Formerly HSB 631)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 316.

Feb. 26 14 Committee amendment H-8038 filed. H.J. 353.

Mar. 05 14 Committee amendment H-8038 adopted. H.J. 437.

Mar. 05 14 Substituted SF 2240. H.J. 437.

Mar. 05 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 438.

H.F. 2405

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to the spaying and neutering of pets, by establishing a board and fund, providing for an income tax checkoff, providing a program to assist low-income owners of dogs and cats to spay and neuter their pets, and making an appropriation. (Formerly H.F. 2123)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 316.

Apr. 02 14 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Kelley, and Windschitl. H.J. 661.

H.F. 2406

By State Government.

A bill for an act concerning live dog racing at pari-mutuel dog racetracks, simultaneously telecast wagering, establishing fees, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 621) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2469)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 316.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Vander Linden, Moore, and Prichard. H.J. 468.

Mar. 26 14 Passed subcommittee.

H.F. 2407

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the job training program and fund by the economic development authority and making an appropriation. (Formerly HSB 541)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 317.

Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Baltimore, Byrnes, and Thomas. H.J. 455.

Mar. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

H.F. 2408

By Commerce.

A bill for an act modifying notification requirements applicable to underground facility excavations where underground facilities are present. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 317.

- Feb. 26 14 Amendment H-8041 filed. H.J. 353.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8041 adopted. H.J. 438.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 438.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Commerce. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee, McCoy, Anderson, et al. S.J. 536.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 536.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 569.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 572.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 603.

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to state and school antiharassment and antibullying policies and providing for training on bullying prevention. (Formerly HSB 525)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 317.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment H-8040 filed. H.J. 353.
- Feb. 28 14 Amendments H-8050 and H-8051 filed. H.J. 375.
- Feb. 28 14 Amendments H-8052, H-8053, H-8054, H-8055, and H-8056 filed. H.J. 376.
- Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8066 filed. H.J. 380.
- Mar. 04 14 Amendments H-8067, H-8070, H-8077, H-8078, H-8079, H-8080, and H-8082 filed. H.J. 419.
- Mar. 04 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8087 filed. H.J. 450.
- Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.
- Apr. 29 14 Referred to Education. H.J. 844.

H.F. 2410

By Local Government.

A bill for an act related to special exceptions from local zoning regulations. (Formerly HSB 627)

- Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 317.
- Feb. 26 14 Amendment H-8037 filed. H.J. 353.
- Mar. 05 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8037 not germane. H.J. 439.
- Mar. 05 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8037. H.J. 439.
- Mar. 05 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8037. H.J. 439.
- Mar. 05 14 Motion to suspend rules prevailed. H.J. 439.
- Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8037 adopted. H.J. 440.
- Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 440.
- Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.
- Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.
- Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Local Government. S.J. 491.
- Mar. 11 14 Subcommittee, Wilhelm, Brase, and Guth. S.J. 536.

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to state and local government powers and limitations, including authorizing loans from city reserve funds and modifying eminent domain authority and procedures and including effective date and retroactive and other applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 289)

Feb. 25 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 317.

Mar. 03 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 07 14 Referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 458.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Gaskill, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2412

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act establishing a school radon testing and mitigation grant program and making an appropriation.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 340.

H.F. 2413

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act concerning employment leave and providing penalties.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Labor. H.J. 340.

Feb. 27 14 Subcommittee, Jorgensen, Forristall, and Hunter. H.J. 370.

H.F. 2414

By Sheets.

A bill for an act providing for excise taxes on motor fuel and special fuel used in motor vehicles to be based on the wholesale price of the fuel, and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 341.

H.F. 2415

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credit program by the department of cultural affairs, providing for fees, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 624) (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2453)

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 341.

Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Hagenow, Forbes, and Landon. H.J. 455.

Mar. 10 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 18 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 26 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 599.

H.F. 2416

By Commerce.

A bill for an act relating to mutual-to-stock insurance company conversions. (Formerly HSB 642)

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 341.

Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8103 filed, H.J. 469.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Commerce, H.J. 499.

By Human Resources.

A bill for an act relating to the redesign of mental health and disabilities services administered by regions comprised of counties. (Formerly HSB 637)

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 341.

Mar. 03 14 Amendment H-8058 filed. H.J. 380.

Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8058 adopted. H.J. 441.

Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 441.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.

Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.

Mar. 06 14 Message from House, S.J. 492.

Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Human Resources. S.J. 492.

Mar. 10 14 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Johnson, and Ragan. S.J. 513.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 556.

Mar. 20 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. S.J. 619.

Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5119 filed, adopted. S.J. 705.

Apr. 02 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 706.

Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. S.J. 706.

Apr. 02 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 657.

Apr. 02 14 Senate amendment H-8208 filed. H.J. 662.

H.F. 2418

By Lykam, Thede, Wood and Winckler.

A bill for an act relating to the targeted jobs withholding tax credit program by modifying the number and qualification of cities that may participate in the program.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Economic Growth. H.J. 345.

Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Rogers, and Wood, H.J. 417.

H.F. 2419

By Cownie.

A bill for an act relating to the apportionment of certain gross receipts of a broadcaster for purposes of Iowa income tax, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 345.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kelley, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2420

By Local Government.

A bill for an act relating to the period of time for issuing bonds by cities and counties for certain disaster-related purposes and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 626)

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 345.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Local Government, H.J. 499.

H.F. 2421

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to transfer of guardianship in child in need of assistance proceedings. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 345.

Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 442.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.

Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.

Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 492.

Mar. 06 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2298. S.J. 492.

Mar. 17 14 Substituted for Senate File 2298. S.J. 562.

Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 562.

Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 568.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 603.

H.F. 2422

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act creating the Iowa uniform power of attorney Act and providing penalties and including applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 625)

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 345.

Mar. 05 14 Amendment H-8093 filed. H.J. 450.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 20 14 Amendment H-8138 filed. H.J. 558.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8138 adopted. H.J. 592.

Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8093 out of order, H.J. 592.

Mar. 26 14 Substituted SF 2168. H.J. 592.

Mar. 26 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 594.

H.F. 2423

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to statutory corrections which may adjust language to reflect current practices, insert earlier omissions, delete redundancies and inaccuracies, delete temporary language, resolve inconsistencies and conflicts, update ongoing provisions, or remove ambiguities and providing effective and applicability dates. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 88 and 153-155, effective 4-10-14.

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 345.

Feb. 26 14 Committee amendment H-8039 filed. H.J. 353.

Mar. 05 14 Committee amendment H-8039 adopted. H.J. 443.

Mar. 05 14 Passed House, ayes 99, nays none. H.J. 443.

Mar. 10 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 468.

Mar. 05 14 Immediate message. H.J. 446.

Mar. 06 14 Message from House. S.J. 492.

Mar. 06 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 492.

Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Garrett, Hogg, and Horn. S.J. 495.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 558.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 44, nays none. S.J. 599.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 603.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.

Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.

Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 680.

Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 719.

H.F. 2424

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to the establishment of an urban-ag academy under the board of regents. (Formerly H.F. 2210)

Feb. 26 14 Introduced, referred to Education. H.J. 350.

Mar. 04 14 Subcommittee, Byrnes, Staed, and Stanerson. H.J. 417.

Mar. 06 14 Passed subcommittee.

Mar. 06 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 456.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Agriculture. H.J. 499.

H.F. 2425

By Lensing and Mascher.

A bill for an act relating to the creation of the medical cannabis Act and providing for civil and criminal penalties and fees and including effective date provisions.

Feb. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Public Safety. H.J. 355.

H.F. 2426

By Prichard.

A bill for an act relating to small farm operations producing vegetables or fruit, including by establishing programs to support production and marketing, a preference for government entities when purchasing food, a tax credit and appropriation, and a property tax exemption, and including applicability date provisions.

Feb. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 366.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Klein, Hein, and Prichard. H.J. 447.

H.F. 2427

By Agriculture.

A bill for an act relating to corn promotion, including special referendums, the assessment of a checkoff, and the creation of a task force, and making penalties applicable. Effective 7-1-14.

Feb. 27 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 366.

Mar. 04 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 409.

Mar. 04 14 Explanations of votes. H.J. 416.

Mar. 04 14 Immediate message. H.J. 411.

Mar. 04 14 Message from House. S.J. 458.

Mar. 04 14 Read first time, referred to Agriculture. S.J. 458.

Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Black, Kapucian, and Seng. S.J. 471.

Mar. 13 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 554.

Mar. 18 14 Passed Senate, ayes 46, nays none. S.J. 597.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. S.J. 598.

Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 508.

Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.

Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 565.

Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 603.

H.F. 2428

By Economic Growth.

A bill for an act providing for the reorganization of the Code provisions relating to the Iowa finance authority, revising and eliminating programs, including the beginning farm loan program, providing for existing tax credits, providing for the powers and duties of the authority, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 618)

Feb. 27 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 366.

Mar. 06 14 Subcommittee, Moore, Baltimore, and Gaskill, H.J. 455.

Mar. 20 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 554.

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa's operating-while-intoxicated law and license revocations, temporary restricted licenses, and ignition interlock devices. (Formerly H.F. 571) (Formerly HSB 210)

Feb. 27 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 366.

Mar. 04 14 Amendment H-8081 filed. H.J. 419.

Mar. 05 14 Amendments H-8091 and H-8092 filed. H.J. 450.

Mar. 05 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 20 14 Amendment H-8140 filed. H.J. 558.

Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8140 adopted. H.J. 582.

Mar. 25 14 Amendments H-8081, H-8091, and H-8092 out of order. H.J. 582.

Mar. 25 14 Substituted SF 2299. H.J. 582.

Mar. 25 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 584.

H.F. 2430

By Pettengill, Running-Marquardt, Kaufmann, Kelley and Staed.

A bill for an act providing for an Iowa individual income tax checkoff for the reduction of food insecurity within this state and making an appropriation. (See Cmte. Bill H.F. 2471)

Mar. 03 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 377.

Mar. 12 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kelley, and Sands. H.J. 566.

Apr. 15 14 Passed subcommittee.

Apr. 23 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 782.

H.F. 2431

By Heartsill.

A bill for an act relating to the individual income tax checkoff for the Iowa election campaign fund by providing for the future repeal of the tax checkoff and the Iowa election campaign fund, and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 383.

Mar. 12 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Oldson, and Sands. H.J. 566.

H.F. 2432

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to permits to acquire and members of the armed forces of the United States or this state serving on active duty. (Formerly H.F. 2143) (Formerly HSB 513)

Mar. 04 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 383.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Judiciary, H.J. 499.

H.F. 2433

By Judiciary.

A bill for an act relating to pharmacy benefits management and the use, sharing, selling, rental, leasing, and dissemination of a covered individual's health information. (Formerly HSB 629)

Mar. 04 14 Introduced, placed on calendar. H.J. 383.

Mar. 14 14 Referred to Judiciary. H.J. 499.

By Kajtazovic.

A bill for an act relating to the definition of a qualified veteran for the classification of certain veterans as residents for purposes of community college and regents institution tuition and mandatory fees.

- Mar. 04 14 Introduced, referred to Veterans Affairs. H.J. 413.
- Mar. 05 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Muhlbauer, and Shaw. H.J. 447.

H.F. 2435

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to taxation by updating the Code references to the Internal Revenue Code, providing for the repeal of the generation skipping transfer tax and Iowa estate tax, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of section 6, effective 4-3-14.

Mar. 04 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 414.

- Mar. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 462.
- Mar. 11 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 10 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 537.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 568.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 31 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 610.
- Apr. 03 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 666.

H.F. 2436

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the streamlined sales tax agreement by the department of revenue. Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 04 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 414.
- Mar. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 463.
- Mar. 11 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 476.
- Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 467.
- Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 10 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 513.
- Mar. 11 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 537.
- Mar. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 567.
- Mar. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 568.
- Mar. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 505.
- Mar. 24 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 24 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 565.
- Mar. 26 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 603.

H.F. 2437

By Salmon, Fisher, Heartsill, Kaufmann, Sheets, Landon, Deyoe and Schultz. A bill for an act exempting from the inheritance tax the entire amount of property, interest in property, and income passing to a natural person, and including applicability provisions.

Mar. 05 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 421.

Mar. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Kearns, and Sands. H.J. 567.

Mar. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 2438

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the tax and related laws of the state, including administration by the department of revenue of certain tax credits and refunds, income taxes, franchise taxes, sales and use taxes, hotel and motel taxes, and equipment taxes, and modifying provisions relating to the property assessment appeal board, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of Divisions VI and VII, effective 4-10-14.

Mar. 05 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 421.

Mar. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 464.

Mar. 11 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 476.

Mar. 10 14 Under provision of Rule 76, conflict of interest, Maxwell of Poweshiek refrained from voting. H.J. 465.

Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 467.

Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 514.

Mar. 10 14 Read first time and attached to similar Senate File 2272. S.J. 514.

Mar. 27 14 Substituted for Senate File 2272. S.J. 664.

Mar. 27 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 21. S.J. 664.

Mar. 27 14 Immediate message. S.J. 665.

Mar. 27 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 606.

Apr. 07 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 680.

Apr. 07 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 680.

Apr. 10 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 719.

H.F. 2439

By Education.

A bill for an act relating to core content standards, assessments, and curricula relating to student academic progress, and to the collection of and access to student data. (Formerly HSB 592)

Mar. 05 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 447.

Mar. 06 14 Amendment H-8094 filed. H.J. 457.

Mar. 07 14 Amendment H-8099 filed, H.J. 459.

Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8100 to amendment H-8094 filed, adopted, H.J. 465.

Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8094 as amended, adopted. H.J. 465.

Mar. 10 14 Amendment H-8099 adopted. H.J. 465.

Mar. 10 14 Point of order raised Rule 10, confine remarks to question under debate. H.J. 465.

Mar. 10 14 Speaker ruled point not well taken. H.J. 466.

Mar. 10 14 Point of order raised Rule 11, limit on debate. H.J. 466.

Mar. 10 14 Speaker ruled point not well taken. H.J. 466.

Mar. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 466.

Mar. 11 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 476.

Mar. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 467.

Mar. 10 14 Message from House. S.J. 514.

Mar. 10 14 Read first time, referred to Education. S.J. 514.

Mar. 12 14 Fiscal note. SCS.

Mar. 17 14 Subcommittee, Dvorsky, Boettger, and Hogg. S.J. 585.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the exclusion from the computation of net income for the individual income tax of net capital gains from the sale of a business and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2129) (Formerly HSB 502)

Mar. 11 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 471.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 18 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 2441

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act concerning the excise tax on compressed natural gas and liquefied natural gas used as special fuel. (Formerly H.F. 2149)

Mar. 11 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 471.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 17 14 Fiscal note, HCS.

Mar. 18 14 Substituted SF 2338. H.J. 529.

Mar. 18 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 530.

H.F. 2442

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to violations for failure to provide proof of motor vehicle financial liability coverage, and including effective date provisions.

Mar. 11 14 Introduced, referred to Transportation. H.J. 475.

H.F. 2443

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the sales tax exemption for the purchase of certain items used in certain manufacturing, research and development, data processing or storage, or recycling activities. (Formerly HSB 670)

Mar. 12 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 485.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 17 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 81, nays 17. H.J. 530.

Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.

Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.

Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 611.

Mar. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 611.

Mar. 19 14 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Feenstra, and Quirmbach. S.J. 613.

H.F. 2444

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the tax and related laws of the department of revenue, including powers and duties of the director and administration of the inheritance tax, motor fuel and special fuel taxes, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of sections 3 and 4, effective 5-30-14.

Mar. 12 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar, H.J. 485.

Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.

Mar. 18 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 531.

Mar. 19 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 549.

- Mar. 18 14 Immediate message. H.J. 532.
- Mar. 19 14 Message from House. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 19 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 611.
- Mar. 19 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Feenstra, and Seng. S.J. 613.
- Mar. 31 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 674.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment S-5109 filed. S.J. 674.
- Apr. 07 14 Deferred. S.J. 724.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5109 adopted. S.J. 729.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5131 filed, adopted. S.J. 729.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment S-5132 filed. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 07 14 Point of order raised on S-5132, ruled out of order. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 07 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. S.J. 730.
- Apr. 08 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 682.
- Apr. 08 14 Senate amendment H-8222 filed. H.J. 692.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendment H-8232 filed. H.J. 692.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8254 filed. H.J. 716.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8232 to Senate amendment H-8222 withdrawn, H.J. 846.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8254 to Senate amendment H-8222 withdrawn. H.J. 847.
- Apr. 30 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8222. H.J. 847.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 847.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 850.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House. S.J. 888.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 896.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of certain economic development programs by the economic development authority and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2352) (Formerly HSB 591)

- Mar. 12 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 485.
- Mar. 14 14 Placed on calendar under unfinished business. H.J. 498.
- Mar. 17 14 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8207 filed. H.J. 662.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8237 filed. H.J. 713.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8247 filed. H.J. 716.
- Apr. 22 14 Amendment H-8290 filed. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendments H-8295 and H-8302 filed, H.J. 792.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8295 withdrawn. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8302 adopted. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8290, H-8237, H-8247, and H-8207 withdrawn. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 30 14 Substituted SF 2359. H.J. 848.
- Apr. 30 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 850.

H.F. 2446

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act exempting from the sales tax the sales price of a diesel fuel trailer or seed tender used primarily in agricultural production. Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 19 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 91, nays 3. H.J. 579.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 584.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 31 14 Subcommittee, Seng, Behn, and Black. S.J. 673.
- Apr. 03 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 718.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed Senate, aves 49, navs none. S.J. 835.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 786.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the registration and regulation of motorsports recreational vehicles, recreational vehicle operators, and recreational vehicle cargo, and including fees and penalties. (Formerly H.F. 2198)

- Mar. 19 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 93, nays none. H.J. 580.
- Mar. 26 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 601.
- Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 584.
- Mar. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 641.
- Mar. 31 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Chapman, and Dotzler. S.J. 673.
- Apr. 22 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 825.
- Apr. 22 14 Amendment S-5173 filed. S.J. 825.

H.F. 2448

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of programs by the economic development authority by modifying the high quality jobs program, creating a workforce housing tax incentives program and making penalties applicable, and repealing the enterprise zone program, and including effective date and retroactive and other applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of Division II and section 27, effective 5-30-14.

- Mar. 19 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 548.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8148 filed, H.J. 584.
- Mar. 26 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8164 to amendment H-8148 filed, adopted. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8148 as amended, adopted. H.J. 594.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 96, nays none. H.J. 594.
- Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 31 14 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 673.
- Apr. 08 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 745.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment S-5177 filed. S.J. 842.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5177 adopted. S.J. 858.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays none. S.J. 858.

- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 862.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 807.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate amendment H-8313. H.J. 812.
- Apr. 25 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8313. H.J. 812.
- Apr. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 93, nays none. H.J. 813.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House, S.J. 863.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 896.

By Appropriations.

- A bill for an act relating to appropriations to the judicial branch. Effective 7-1-14.
 - Mar. 20 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 556.
 - Mar. 25 14 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 2. H.J. 581.
 - Mar. 25 14 Immediate message. H.J. 584.
 - Mar. 26 14 Message from House. S.J. 642.
 - Mar. 26 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 642.
 - Mar. 31 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 674.
 - Apr. 02 14 Amendment S-5120 filed, withdrawn. S.J. 712.
 - Apr. 02 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 20. S.J. 712.
 - Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. S.J. 713.
 - Apr. 02 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 657.
 - May 08 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
 - May 08 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
 - May 30 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

H.F. 2450

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to appropriations to the justice system and including effective date provisions. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of Division I and section 19, effective 5-30-14, and section 18, effective 1-1-15.

- Mar. 20 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 556.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8168 filed. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendments H-8179, H-8192, and H-8197 filed. H.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8168 lost. H.J. 615.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8202 to amendment H-8192 filed, lost. H.J. 615.
- Apr. 01 14 Asked and received unanimous consent to reconsider amendment H-8202 to amendment H-8192. H.J. 615.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8202 to amendment H-8192 adopted. H.J. 615.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8192 as amended, lost, H.J. 615.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8200 to amendment H-8179 filed, adopted. H.J. 615.
- Apr. 01 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8179, as amended, not germane. H.J. 616.
- Apr. 01 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8179, as amended. H.J. 616.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8197 adopted. H.J. 617.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 52, nays 47. H.J. 617.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 628.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 697.

- Apr. 09 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 753.
- Apr. 09 14 Amendment S-5145 filed. S.J. 753.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendments S-5146, S-5147, and S-5148 filed. S.J. 769.
- Apr. 14 14 Amendment S-5151 filed. S.J. 770.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5148 adopted. S.J. 775.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5146 withdrawn. S.J. 775.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5151 adopted. S.J. 775.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5147 lost. S.J. 775.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5145 as amended, adopted. S.J. 776.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 777.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. S.J. 777.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 733.
- Apr. 15 14 Senate amendment H-8277. H.J. 739.
- Apr. 15 14 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-8277. H.J. 740.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. H.J. 740.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 789.
- Apr. 16 14 Senate insisted. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 16 14 Senate conference committee appointed, Courtney, Hogg, Taylor, Garrett, and Chelgren. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. S.J. 791.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 16 14 House conference committee appointed Worthan, Gustafson, Hess, T. Taylor, and Anderson. H.J. 760.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 763.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 792.
- Apr. 24 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 795.
- Apr. 24 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 796.
- Apr. 24 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays none. H.J. 796.
- Apr. 25 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 818.
- Apr. 24 14 Immediate message. H.J. 799.
- Apr. 24 14 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 851.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from House. S.J. 852.
- Apr. 25 14 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 855.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 28, nays 20. S.J. 856.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 857.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 807.
- Apr. 28 14 Chief Clerk's report on correction in enrollment. H.J. 831.
- May 08 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 08 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 30 14 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 901.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the rebate of sales tax imposed and collected at an automobile racetrack facility and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 671)

- Mar. 21 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 25 14 Fiscal note, HCS.
- Mar. 26 14 Substituted SF 2341. H.J. 595.
- Mar. 26 14 Withdrawn. H.J. 597.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing for the creation of first-time homebuyer savings accounts in Iowa, including related individual income tax exemptions, making penalties applicable, and including effective date and applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2353) (Formerly HSB 638)

- Mar. 21 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendment H-8150 filed. H.J. 585.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendment H-8150 adopted. H.J. 597.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 597.
- Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 31 14 Subcommittee, Petersen, Bolkcom, and Smith. S.J. 673.
- Apr. 21 14 Fiscal note. SCS.

H.F. 2453

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the historic preservation and cultural and entertainment district tax credit program by the department of cultural affairs, providing for fees, and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2415) (Formerly HSB 624). Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 21 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 559.
- Mar. 24 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 26 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 2. H.J. 598.
- Apr. 01 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 639.
- Mar. 26 14 Immediate message. H.J. 600.
- Mar. 27 14 Message from House. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 27 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 654.
- Mar. 31 14 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Bertrand, and Bolkcom. S.J. 673.
- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5165 filed. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5165 adopted. S.J. 812.
- Apr. 21 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 812.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. S.J. 813.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 771.
- Apr. 21 14 Senate amendment H-8287 filed. H.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 23 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8287. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 93, nays 2. H.J. 783.
- Apr. 23 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 785.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from House. S.J. 830.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 895.
- May 27 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 896.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the beginning farmer tax credit program, including the agricultural assets transfer tax credit and the custom farming contract tax credit, by extending the carryforward period, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Divisions I, II, and VI effective 5-23-14, Divisions III and VII effective 1-1-15, and Divisions IV and V effective 1-1-18.

- Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 562.
- Mar. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment H-8189 filed. H.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8201 to amendment H-8189 filed, adopted. H.J. 624.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8189 as amended, adopted. H.J. 624.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 4. H.J. 624.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 628.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 06 14 Fiscal note. SCS.
- Apr. 07 14 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Behn, and Bolkcom. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 21 14 Subcommittee reassigned, Seng, Behn, and Black. S.J. 819.
- Apr. 22 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 825.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed Senate, ayes 47, nays 1. S.J. 871.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. S.J. 873.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 824.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 895.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 897.

H.F. 2455

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the administration of the redevelopment tax credits program by the economic development authority and including applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2287) (Formerly HSB 540)

- Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 562.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment H-8185 filed. H.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8185 adopted. H.J. 625.
- Apr. 01 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 01 14 Substituted SF 2339. H.J. 625.
- Apr. 01 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 627.

H.F. 2456

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the approval and imposition of the facilities property tax levy and the equipment replacement and program sharing property tax levy for a merged area and including effective date and applicability provisions. Vetoed.

- Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 563.
- Mar. 25 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendment H-8169 filed. H.J. 608.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8169 adopted. H.J. 627.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 627.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 628.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 697.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 697.

- Apr. 07 14 Subcommittee, Hogg, Dotzler, and Feenstra. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 15 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5154 filed. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5154 adopted. S.J. 811.
- Apr. 21 14 Passed Senate, ayes 44, nays 4. S.J. 811.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. S.J. 812.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 21 14 Senate amendment H-8286 filed, H.J. 773.
- Apr. 23 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8286. H.J. 784.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 1. H.J. 784.
- Apr. 23 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 785.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from House. S.J. 830.
- May 08 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 08 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 30 14 Vetoed by Governor. H.J. 899.

By Hall.

A bill for an act relating to smoking in and on the grounds of long-term care facilities.

Mar. 24 14 Introduced, referred to State Government. H.J. 564.

H.F. 2458

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations involving state government entities involved with agriculture, natural resources, and environmental protection, providing for taxable property, making related statutory changes, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Item vetoed. Effective 7-1-14, with exception of Divisions VIII, X, XI, and XII, effective 5-30-14.

- Mar. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 564.
- Mar. 25 14 Amendments H-8155, H-8156, and H-8157 filed. H.J. 585.
- Mar. 26 14 Amendments H-8159, H-8165, and H-8166 filed. H.J. 604.
- Mar. 27 14 Amendments H-8170 and H-8171 filed. H.J. 608.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendment H-8176 filed. H.J. 610.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendments H-8177, H-8178, H-8182, H-8184, and H-8196 filed. H.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8205 filed. H.J. 640.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8206 filed. H.J. 641.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8176 adopted. H.J. 647.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8177 not germane. H.J. 647.
- Apr. 02 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8177. H.J. 647.
- Apr. 02 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8177. H.J. 647.
- Apr. 02 14 Motion to suspend rules failed, H.J. 648.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8159 lost. H.J. 649.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8206 lost. H.J. 650.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8170 lost. H.J. 651.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8156 withdrawn. H.J. 651.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8157 lost. H.J. 652.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8166 withdrawn, H.J. 652.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8165 not germane. H.J. 652.
- Apr. 02 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8165. H.J. 652.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8171 not germane. H.J. 652.

- Apr. 02 14 Ruled germane amendment H-8171. H.J. 652.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8171 lost. H.J. 653.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8196 withdrawn, H.J. 653.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8205 not germane. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8205. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8210 to amendment H-8184 filed. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised, Rule 10, regarding decorum in debate. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 14 Speaker ruled point well taken. H.J. 654.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8210 to amendment H-8184 adopted. H.J. 655.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8184 as amended, adopted. H.J. 655.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8155 withdrawn. H.J. 655.
- Apr. 02 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8182 not germane. H.J. 655.
- Apr. 02 14 Ruled germane amendment H-8182. H.J. 655.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8182 adopted. H.J. 656.
- Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8178 lost. H.J. 656.
- Apr. 02 14 Passed House, ayes 71, nays 27. H.J. 656.
- Apr. 02 14 Immediate message. H.J. 658.
- Apr. 03 14 Message from House. S.J. 716.
- Apr. 03 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 716.
- Apr. 15 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment S-5152 filed. S.J. 786.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5162 filed, adopted. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5163 filed, adopted. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5164 filed. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 17 14 Point of order raised on S-5164, ruled out of order. S.J. 802.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5152 as amended, adopted. S.J. 803.
- Apr. 17 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 20. S.J. 803.
- Apr. 17 14 Immediate message. S.J. 803.
- Apr. 18 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 768.
- Apr. 18 14 Senate amendment H-8283 filed, H.J. 769.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment H-8285 to Senate amendment H-8283 filed, lost. H.J. 771.
- Apr. 21 14 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-8283. H.J. 771.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. H.J. 771.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from House. S.J. 809.
- Apr. 21 14 Senate insisted. S.J. 810.
- Apr. 21 14 Senate conference committee appointed, Black, Dearden, Wilhelm, Rozenboom, and Chapman. S.J. 810.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. S.J. 810.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 21 14 House conference committee appointed Drake, Klein, Kaufmann, Bearinger, and Wood. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. H.J. 772.
- Apr. 21 14 Message from House. S.J. 818.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 854.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays none. H.J. 855.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House, S.J. 892.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 894.
- Apr. 30 14 Conference committee report adopted, S.J. 895.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 21. S.J. 895.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. S.J. 896.

- Apr. 30 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 861.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 896.
- May 30 14 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 902.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the individual income tax by creating a tax credit for reserve peace officers and by modifying the tax credit for volunteer fire fighter and volunteer emergency medical services personnel and including retroactive applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

- Mar. 27 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 607.
- Apr. 01 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays 1. H.J. 629.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 638.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 07 14 Subcommittee, Quirmbach, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 22 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 825.
- Apr. 22 14 Amendment S-5172 filed. S.J. 825.
- Apr. 24 14 Fiscal note. SCS.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment S-5172 adopted. S.J. 865.
- Apr. 25 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 866.
- Apr. 25 14 Immediate message. S.J. 868.
- Apr. 25 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 816.
- Apr. 25 14 Senate amendment H-8316 filed. H.J. 820.
- Apr. 28 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8316. H.J. 823.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 1. H.J. 823.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 824.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from House. S.J. 870.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 895.
- May 16 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 897.

H.F. 2460

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to and making appropriations to the department of cultural affairs, the economic development authority, the department of workforce development, the Iowa finance authority, the public employment relations board, and the state board of regents and regents institutions, and providing for other properly related matters, and including effective date provisions. Item vetoed. Effective 5-27-14.

- Mar. 27 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 607.
- Mar. 31 14 Amendments H-8183, H-8187, H-8190, H-8191, H-8193, H-8194, and H-8195 filed. H.J. 611.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8187 adopted. H.J. 618.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8191 lost. H.J. 619.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8193 lost, H.J. 620.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8194 lost. H.J. 621.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8183 lost. H.J. 622.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8190 withdrawn. H.J. 622.
- Apr. 01 14 Amendment H-8195 adopted. H.J. 623.
- Apr. 01 14 Passed House, ayes 97, nays 2. H.J. 623.

- Apr. 02 14 Chief Clerk's report on correction in engrossment. H.J. 659.
- Apr. 01 14 Immediate message. H.J. 628.
- Apr. 02 14 Message from House. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 02 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 698.
- Apr. 07 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 733.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendment S-5192 filed, adopted. S.J. 884.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 23. S.J. 884.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. S.J. 884.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 843.
- Apr. 29 14 Senate amendment H-8349 filed. H.J. 845.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8370 to Senate amendment H-8349 filed, adopted. H.J. 870.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8385 to Senate amendment H-8349 filed, adopted. H.J. 870.
- Apr. 30 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8349, as amended. H.J. 870.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 871.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 872.
- May 01 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5207. S.J. 909.
- May 01 14 Senate concurred with S-5207. S.J. 909.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 27, nays 20. S.J. 910.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 910.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 875.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 896.
- May 27 14 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 902.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act exempting from the state individual income tax the earnings from a burial trust fund, and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 680)

- Apr. 01 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 628.
- Apr. 07 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

H.F. 2462

By Government Oversight.

A bill for an act concerning public employee bonuses, personnel settlement agreements and disciplinary actions, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly HSB 684)

- Apr. 02 14 Introduced, placed on calendar, H.J. 659.
- Apr. 04 14 Amendment H-8213 filed, H.J. 669.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8220 to amendment H-8213 filed, H.J. 671.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8220 to amendment H-8213 lost. H.J. 672.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8214 to amendment H-8213 filed. H.J. 672.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8214 to amendment H-8213 adopted. H.J. 673.
- Apr. 07 14 Point of order raised Rule 10, decorum in debate. H.J. 673.
- Apr. 07 14 Speaker deferred ruling on point of order. H.J. 673.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8213 as amended, adopted. H.J. 673.
- Apr. 07 14 Passed House, ayes 63, nays 35. H.J. 673.
- Apr. 07 14 Immediate message. H.J. 674.
- Apr. 07 14 Message from House. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 07 14 Read first time, passed on file. S.J. 731.
- Apr. 08 14 Referred to Government Oversight. S.J. 746.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to appropriations for health and human services and veterans and including other related provisions and appropriations, extending the duration of county mental health and disabilities services fund per capita levy provisions, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Item vetoed. Various effective dates, see bill.

- Apr. 03 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 665.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8218 filed. H.J. 680.
- Apr. 07 14 Amendment H-8221 filed. H.J. 681.
- Apr. 08 14 Amendments H-8226, H-8227, H-8229, H-8230, and H-8233 filed. H.J. 692.
- Apr. 09 14 Amendments H-8235 and H-8236 filed. H.J. 695.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8241 filed, lost. H.J. 698.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8242 filed. H.J. 699.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8242 lost. H.J. 700.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8251 filed, adopted. H.J. 700.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8238 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 700.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8243 filed. H.J. 700.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8243 lost, H.J. 701.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8244 filed. H.J. 701.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8244 lost. H.J. 702.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8226 adopted. H.J. 703.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8249 filed. H.J. 703.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8249 lost, H.J. 704.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8245 filed, lost, H.J. 704.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8236 lost, H.J. 705.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8235 adopted. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8252 filed. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 10 14 Point of order raised amendment H-8252 not germane. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 10 14 Ruled not germane amendment H-8252. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 10 14 Motion to suspend rules to consider amendment H-8252. H.J. 706.
- Apr. 10 14 Motion to suspend rules failed. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8233 withdrawn, H.J. 707.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8246 filed, withdrawn. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8227 withdrawn. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8218 adopted. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8221 withdrawn. H.J. 707.
- Apr. 10 14 Motion to withdraw amendment H-8230 H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Motion prevailed and amendment H-8230 withdrawn. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8240 filed, lost. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8253 filed. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8256 to amendment H-8253 filed, adopted. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8255 to amendment H-8253 filed, adopted. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8253 as amended, adopted. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8229 withdrawn. H.J. 708.
- Apr. 10 14 Amendment H-8239 filed, lost. H.J. 709.
- Apr. 10 14 Passed House, ayes 51, nays 47. H.J. 710.
- Apr. 10 14 Immediate message. H.J. 712.
- Apr. 14 14 Message from House. S.J. 764.
- Apr. 14 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 764.
- Apr. 15 14 Subcommittee, Hatch, Chapman, and Dvorsky. S.J. 785.

- Apr. 17 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 17 14 Amendment S-5166 filed. S.J. 806.
- Apr. 21 14 Deferred S.J. 813.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendments S-5169, S-5170, and S-5171 filed. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5169A adopted. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5169B withdrawn. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5166 as amended, adopted. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5171 out of order. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Amendment S-5170 withdrawn. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 22. S.J. 817.
- Apr. 21 14 Immediate message. S.J. 818.
- Apr. 22 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 22 14 Senate amendment H-8289. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 22 14 House refused to concur in Senate amendment H-8289. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 22 14 Immediate message. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 22 14 Message from House. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 22 14 Senate insisted. S.J. 821.
- Apr. 22 14 Senate conference committee appointed, Hatch, Bolkcom, Ragan, Johnson, and Whitver. S.J. 822.
- Apr. 22 14 Immediate message. S.J. 822.
- Apr. 22 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 775.
- Apr. 22 14 House conference committee appointed Heaton, L. Miller, Fry, Heddens, and Forbes. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 22 14 Immediate message. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 22 14 Message from House. S.J. 823.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report filed. H.J. 835.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report adopted. H.J. 835.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed House, ayes 86, nays 11. H.J. 835.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. H.J. 837.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from House. S.J. 881.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report filed. S.J. 881.
- Apr. 29 14 Conference committee report adopted. S.J. 881.
- Apr. 29 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 24. S.J. 882.
- Apr. 29 14 Immediate message. S.J. 882.
- Apr. 29 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 842.
- Apr. 29 14 Chief Clerk's report on correction in engrossment. H.J. 843.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 896.
- May 30 14 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 904.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act providing for the rebate of state sales and use tax to the owner or operator of a raceway facility, and providing penalties. Effective 7-1-14.

- Apr. 08 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 683.
- Apr. 09 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 16 14 Passed House, ayes 78, nays 15. H.J. 754.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 758.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 16 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 790.
- Apr. 21 14 Subcommittee, Dotzler, Black and Feenstra. S.J. 819.
- Apr. 22 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 825.

- Apr. 23 14 Fiscal note. SCS.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed Senate, ayes 39, nays 10. S.J. 834.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 786.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 13 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 897.

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to the dissemination of information, by establishing a mass notification and emergency messaging system fund, and providing that specified information collected by state departments and agencies for public dissemination of emergency or routine information are considered confidential public records. (Formerly H.F. 2371) (Formerly HSB 595)

- Apr. 08 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 690.
- Apr. 09 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 16 14 Deferred, retained on calendar, H.J. 755.
- Apr. 16 14 Amendment H-8282 filed, adopted. H.J. 761.
- Apr. 16 14 Passed House, ayes 88, nays none. H.J. 761.
- Apr. 17 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 766.
- Apr. 16 14 Immediate message. H.J. 763.
- Apr. 16 14 Message from House, S.J. 792.
- Apr. 16 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 793.

H.F. 2466

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the assessment of certain housing rented or leased to low-income individuals and families and including applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

- Apr. 08 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 690.
- Apr. 15 14 Amendment H-8271 filed, adopted. H.J. 731.
- Apr. 14 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 15 14 Passed House, ayes 92, nays 6. H.J. 732.
- Apr. 15 14 Immediate message, H.J. 732.
- Apr. 15 14 Message from House. S.J. 780.
- Apr. 15 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 780.
- Apr. 15 14 Subcommittee, Bolkcom, Feenstra, and McCoy. S.J. 785.
- Apr. 22 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 826.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed Senate, aves 48, navs none. S.J. 833.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. S.J. 837.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 786.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 30 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 897.

H.F. 2467

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to Iowa's urban renewal law by establishing restrictions on the use of divided revenues, establishing restrictions on the issuance of certain bonds and indebtedness, modifying the methodology for calculating the amount of divided revenues, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly HSB 675)

- Apr. 08 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 690.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment H-8312 filed. H.J. 820.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act creating an individual income tax credit for qualified adoption expenses paid or incurred in connection with certain adoptions and including retroactive applicability provisions. Effective 7-1-14.

Apr. 09 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 694.

Apr. 14 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

Apr. 15 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays 1. H.J. 724.

Apr. 15 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 750.

Apr. 15 14 Immediate message. H.J. 732.

Apr. 15 14 Message from House. S.J. 780.

Apr. 15 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 780.

Apr. 21 14 Subcommittee, Petersen, Feenstra, and Seng. S.J. 819.

Apr. 22 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 826.

Apr. 28 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 872.

Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. S.J. 873.

Apr. 28 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 824.

May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.

May 02 14 Sent to Governor, H.J. 895.

May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 897.

H.F. 2469

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act concerning live dog racing at pari-mutuel dog racetracks, purse supplements, and fees, and including effective date provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2406) (Formerly HSB 621)

Apr. 10 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 696.

Apr. 28 14 Amendment H-8320 filed, adopted. H.J. 829.

Apr. 28 14 Substituted SF 2362, H.J. 829.

Apr. 28 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 831.

H.F. 2470

By Isenhart.

A bill for an act relating to state financial matters, including state sales and use taxes, the natural resources and outdoor recreation trust fund, and the state individual income tax, and including effective date and applicability provisions.

Apr. 15 14 Introduced, referred to Ways & Means. H.J. 728.

Apr. 24 14 Subcommittee, Windschitl, Isenhart, and Sands. H.J. 800.

H.F. 2471

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to the Iowa individual income tax checkoffs by modifying the Iowa election campaign income tax checkoff and providing for the future repeal of the checkoff, by creating an income tax checkoff for the reduction of food insecurity within this state and providing for the future repeal of the checkoff, by creating income tax checkoffs for the Iowa state fair foundation fund and the veterans trust fund and volunteer fire fighter preparedness fund, making an appropriation, creating a study committee, and including effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2430)

Apr. 16 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 759.

Apr. 22 14 Fiscal note. HCS.

- Apr. 23 14 Amendment H-8294 filed, adopted. H.J. 781.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 94, nays 1. H.J. 782.
- Apr. 23 14 Explanation of vote. H.J. 792.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 785.
- Apr. 23 14 Message from House. S.J. 830.
- Apr. 23 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 830.

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to and providing for the facilitation of broadband access in unserved or underserved areas of the state, including income and property tax incentives for broadband infrastructure installation, and including retroactive applicability provisions. (Formerly H.F. 2329) (Formerly HSB 515)

- Apr. 16 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 23 14 Fiscal note. HCS.
- Apr. 24 14 Amendments H-8303, H-8304, H-8305, H-8309, and H-8310 filed. H.J. 801.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment H-8305 lost. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment H-8310 adopted. H.J. 810.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendment H-8309 lost, H.J. 811.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendments H-8303 and H-8304 withdrawn. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 25 14 Failed to pass House, ayes 44, nays 51. H.J. 811.
- Apr. 25 14 Motion filed to reconsider vote on the bill by Upmeyer. H.J. 818.
- Apr. 30 14 Pursuant to Rule 73.6, motion to reconsider failed. H.J. 890.

H.F. 2473

By Appropriations.

A bill for an act relating to state and local finances by making appropriations, providing for fees, providing for legal responsibilities, and providing for regulatory requirements, taxation, and other properly related matters, and including penalties and effective date and retroactive applicability provisions. Item vetoed. Various effective dates, see bill.

- Apr. 16 14 Introduced, placed on Appropriations calendar. H.J. 759.
- Apr. 22 14 Amendment H-8291 filed. H.J. 776.
- Apr. 22 14 Amendments H-8292 and H-8293 filed, H.J. 777.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendments H-8297 and H-8299 filed, H.J. 792.
- Apr. 25 14 Amendments H-8315 and H-8318 filed. H.J. 820.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendments H-8322 and H-8323 filed. H.J. 831.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendments H-8324, H-8325, and H-8326 filed. H.J. 832.
- Apr. 28 14 Amendment H-8328 filed, H.J. 833.
- Apr. 29 14 Amendments H-8329 and H-8330 filed. H.J. 844.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8362 filed. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Point of order raised Rule 10, decorum in debate. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8363 to amendment H-8362 filed, adopted. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8366 and H-8367 filed. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8366 and H-8367 out of order. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8362 as amended, adopted. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8291, H-8292, H-8293, H-8297, H-8299, and H-8315 out of order. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8318, H-8322, H-8323, H-8324, H-8325, H-8326, and H-8328 to amendment H-8315 out of order. H.J. 856.

- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8329 and H-8330 to amendment H-8315 out of order. H.J. 856.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8364, H-8365, H-8368, H-8371, H-8372, H-8373, and H-8374 to amendment H-8315 filed. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8364, H-8365, H-8368, H-8371, H-8372, H-8373, and H-8374 to amendment H-8315 out of order. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8376, H-8377, H-8378, and H-8379 to amendment H-8315 filed. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendments H-8376, H-8377, H-8378, and H-8379 to amendment H-8315 out of order. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 53, nays 44. H.J. 857.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 860.
- Apr. 30 14 Message from House. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 30 14 Read first time, referred to Appropriations. S.J. 892.
- Apr. 30 14 Committee report, recommending amendment and passage. S.J. 900.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment S-5196 filed. S.J. 900.
- May 01 14 Amendments S-5197, S-5198, S-5199, S-5200, S-5201, S-5202, S-5203, S-5204, S-5205, S-5206 filed, S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Amendment S-5197 withdrawn, S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5198, ruled out of order. S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Amendment S-5199 adopted. S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5201, ruled out of order. S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5206, ruled out of order. S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5200, ruled out of order. S.J. 901.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5202, ruled out of order. S.J. 902.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5203, ruled out of order. S.J. 902.
- May 01 14 Deferred. S.J. 902.
- May 01 14 Amendment S-5204 withdrawn. S.J. 903.
- May 01 14 Point of order raised on S-5205, ruled out of order. S.J. 903.
- May 01 14 Amendment S-5196 as amended, adopted. S.J. 903.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 26, nays 21. S.J. 904.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 904.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 874.
- Apr. 30 14 Senate amendment H-8387. H.J. 880.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8389 to Senate amendment H-8387 filed. H.J. 880.
- Apr. 30 14 Amendment H-8389 to Senate amendment H-8387 adopted. H.J. 881.
- Apr. 30 14 House concurred in Senate amendment H-8387, as amended. H.J. 881.
- Apr. 30 14 Passed House, ayes 57, nays 40. H.J. 882.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 882.
- May 01 14 Message from House, with amendment S-5209. S.J. 913.
- May 01 14 Senate concurred with S-5209. S.J. 914.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, aves 26, navs 19. S.J. 915.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 915.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 890.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 896.
- May 30 14 Item vetoed, signed by Governor H.J. 907.

By Upmeyer.

A bill for an act expanding the criminal offense of and related penalties for sexual exploitation to include persons issued a school coaching authorization, and including effective date provisions. Effective 5-23-14.

- Apr. 23 14 Introduced, referred to Judiciary. H.J. 778.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed committee. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 23 14 Committee report, recommending passage. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 23 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 23 14 Amendment H-8298 filed, adopted. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 23 14 Passed House, ayes 98, nays none. H.J. 790.
- Apr. 23 14 Immediate message. H.J. 791.
- Apr. 24 14 Message from House. S.J. 844.
- Apr. 24 14 Read first time, referred to Judiciary. S.J. 844.
- Apr. 24 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 850.
- Apr. 24 14 Passed Senate, ayes 48, nays none. S.J. 848.
- Apr. 24 14 Immediate message. S.J. 848.
- Apr. 24 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 794.
- May 02 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 895.
- May 02 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 895.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor. H.J. 897.

H.F. 2475

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act extending the duration of county mental health and disabilities services fund per capita levy provisions. (Formerly HSB 689)

Apr. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 795.

H.F. 2476

By Ways & Means.

A bill for an act relating to funding of unified law enforcement districts, and including effective date and applicability provisions. Effective 5-23-14.

- Apr. 24 14 Introduced, placed on Ways and Means calendar. H.J. 797.
- Apr. 28 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 821.
- Apr. 28 14 Passed House, ayes 95, nays none. H.J. 822.
- Apr. 28 14 Immediate message. H.J. 824.
- Apr. 28 14 Message from House. S.J. 870.
- Apr. 28 14 Read first time, referred to Ways & Means. S.J. 870.
- May 01 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 919.
- May 01 14 Passed Senate, ayes 43, nays 4. S.J. 911.
- May 01 14 Immediate message. S.J. 912.
- May 01 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 880.
- May 09 14 Reported correctly enrolled, signed by Speaker and President. H.J. 896.
- May 09 14 Sent to Governor. H.J. 896.
- May 23 14 Signed by Governor, H.J. 897.

H.F. 2477

By Isenhart and Ruff.

A bill for an act relating to river restoration plans and reports.

Apr. 25 14 Introduced, referred to Agriculture. H.J. 817.

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS STATUS AND HISTORY

H.C.R. 1

By Paulsen and McCarthy.

A concurrent resolution to provide for a joint convention of the two houses of the 2013 session of the Eighty-fifth General Assembly to be held on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, at 10:00 a.m. for Governor Terry E. Branstad to deliver his budget message.

- Jan. 14 13 Resolution filed. H.J. 12.
- Jan. 14 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 12.
- Jan. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 12.
- Jan. 14 13 Immediate message. H.J. 13.
- Jan. 15 13 Message from House. S.J. 39.
- Jan. 15 13 Read first time, placed on calendar. S.J. 39.
- Jan. 15 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 40.
- Jan. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 41.
- Jan. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 55.

H.C.R. 2

By Paulsen and McCarthy.

A concurrent resolution to provide for a joint convention of the two houses of the 2013 session of the Eighty-fifth General Assembly to be held on Wednesday, January 16, 2013, at 10:00 a.m. for Chief Justice Mark S. Cady to present his message of the condition of the judicial branch.

- Jan. 14 13 Resolution filed. H.J. 12.
- Jan. 14 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 12.
- Jan. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 13.
- Jan. 14 13 Immediate message, H.J. 13.
- Jan. 15 13 Message from House. S.J. 40.
- Jan. 15 13 Read first time, placed on calendar. S.J. 40.
- Jan. 15 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 40.
- Jan. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 41.
- Jan. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 56.

H.C.R. 3

By Paulsen and McCarthy.

A concurrent resolution to provide for a joint convention of the two houses of the 2013 session of the Eighty-fifth General Assembly to be held on Thursday, January 31, 2013, at 10:00 a.m. for Major General Timothy Orr to present his message of the condition of the Iowa National Guard.

- Jan. 14 13 Resolution filed. H.J. 13.
- Jan. 14 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 13.
- Jan. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 13.
- Jan. 14 13 Immediate message. H.J. 13.
- Jan. 15 13 Message from House. S.J. 40.
- Jan. 15 13 Read first time, placed on calendar. S.J. 40.
- Jan. 15 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 41.

- Jan. 15 13 Immediate message. S.J. 41.
- Jan. 15 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 56.

H.C.R. 4

By Ethics.

A concurrent resolution relating to the joint rules governing lobbyists of the Senate and House of Representatives for the Eighty-fifth General Assembly.

- Jan. 28 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. H.J. 123.
- Feb. 06 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 198.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 06 13 Read first time and attached to companion SCR 3. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 20 13 Substituted for SCR 3. S.J. 296.
- Feb. 20 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 296.
- Feb. 20 13 Immediate message. S.J. 297.
- Feb. 20 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 342.

H.C.R. 5

By Administration and Rules.

A concurrent resolution relating to joint rules of the Senate and House of Representatives for the Eighty-fifth General Assembly. (Formerly HSB 1)

- Jan. 29 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. H.J. 134.
- Feb. 06 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 211.
- Feb. 06 13 Immediate message. H.J. 239.
- Feb. 06 13 Message from House. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 06 13 Read first time, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 204.
- Feb. 11 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 240.
- Feb. 14 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 271.
- Feb. 14 13 Immediate message. S.J. 272.
- Feb. 14 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 288.

H.C.R. 6

By Upmeyer and McCarthy.

A concurrent resolution relating to Pioneer Lawmakers.

- Mar. 27 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 699.
- Apr. 03 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 740.
- Apr. 03 13 Immediate message. H.J. 745.
- Apr. 03 13 Message from House. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 03 13 Read first time, referred to Rules & Administration. S.J. 728.
- Apr. 08 13 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 777.
- Apr. 09 13 Resolution adopted. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Immediate message. S.J. 801.
- Apr. 09 13 Message from Senate. H.J. 808.

H.C.R. 101

By Paulsen and Smith, M.

A concurrent resolution providing for a joint convention of the two houses of the 2014 session of the Eighty-fifth General Assembly to be held on Tuesday, January 14, 2014, at 10:00 a.m. for Governor Terry E. Branstad to deliver his condition of the state message.

Jan. 13 14 Resolution filed, H.J. 3.

- Jan. 13 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 3.
- Jan. 13 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 4.
- Jan. 13 14 Immediate message. H.J. 5.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from House. S.J. 44.
- Jan. 14 14 Read first time, placed on calendar. S.J. 44.
- Jan. 14 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 45.
- Jan. 14 14 Immediate message. S.J. 46.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 53.

H.C.R. 102

By Paulsen and Smith, M.

A concurrent resolution providing for a joint convention of the two houses of the 2014 session of the Eighty-fifth General Assembly to be held on Wednesday, January 15, 2014, at 10:00 a.m. for Chief Justice Mark S. Cady to present his message of the condition of the judicial branch.

- Jan. 13 14 Resolution filed. H.J. 4.
- Jan. 13 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 4.
- Jan. 13 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 4.
- Jan. 13 14 Immediate message. H.J. 5.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from House. S.J. 45.
- Jan. 14 14 Read first time, placed on calendar. S.J. 45.
- Jan. 14 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 45.
- Jan. 14 14 Immediate message. S.J. 46.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 53.

H.C.R. 103

By Paulsen and Smith, M.

A concurrent resolution to provide for a joint convention of the two houses of the 2014 session of the Eighty-fifth General assembly to be held on Wednesday, February 5, 2014, at 10:00 a.m. for Major General Timothy Orr to present his message of the Condition of the Iowa National Guard.

- Jan. 13 14 Resolution filed. H.J. 4.
- Jan. 13 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 4.
- Jan. 13 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 5.
- Jan. 13 14 Immediate message. H.J. 5.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from House. S.J. 45.
- Jan. 14 14 Read first time, placed on calendar. S.J. 45.
- Jan. 14 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 46.
- Jan. 14 14 Immediate message. S.J. 46.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 53.

H.C.R. 104

By Administration and Rules.

A concurrent resolution amending the joint rules of the Senate and House of Representatives relating to session timetable changes.

- Jan. 13 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. H.J. 43.
- Jan. 14 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 50.

Jan. 14 14 Substituted SCR 101. H.J. 51.

Jan. 14 14 Withdrawn, H.J. 52.

H.C.R. 105

By Cownie, Hall, Grassley, Landon, Deyoe, Worthan, Sheets, Kaufmann, Stanerson, Moore, Klein, Maxwell, Hanusa, Windschitl, Dolecheck, Baudler, Rayhons, Miller, L., Forristall, Drake, Brandenburg, Heaton, Upmeyer, Highfill, Hagenow, Pettengill, Alons, Salmon, Lofgren, Huseman, Watts, Soderberg, Heartsill, Sands, Schultz, Vander Linden, Fry, Olson, S., Bacon, Costello, Hess, Taylor, R., Koester, Baltimore, Rogers, Shaw, Byrnes, Smith, J., Gassman, Fisher, Paulsen, Jorgensen, Hein, Gustafson, Dunkel, Hanson, Abdul-Samad, Gaskill, Smith, M., Stutsman, Kearns, Bearinger, Lykam, Taylor, T., Ourth, Forbes, Staed, Oldson, Gaines, Kressig, Jacoby, Riding, Muhlbauer, Wolfe, Wessel-Kroeschell, Berry, Prichard, Thomas, Dawson, Ruff, Thede, Kelley, Wood, Anderson, Steckman, Lensing, Heddens, Lundby, Hunter, Murphy, Winckler, Mascher, Cohoon, Meyer and Miller, H.

A concurrent resolution urging the Federal Emergency Management Agency to reverse its unilateral decision to place new and unachievable conditions on the eligibility of the Department of Homeland Security and Emergency Management, rural electric cooperatives, and municipal utilities to receive storm recovery funding in the event of a presidential major disaster declaration.

- Jan. 14 14 Resolution filed, H.J. 64.
- Jan. 14 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 64.
- Jan. 14 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 64.
- Jan. 14 14 Immediate message. H.J. 65.
- Jan. 14 14 Message from House, S.J. 57.
- Jan. 14 14 Read first time and attached to companion SCR 102. S.J. 57.
- Jan. 14 14 Substituted for Senate Concurrent Resolution 102, S.J. 58.
- Jan. 14 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 58.
- Jan. 14 14 Immediate message, S.J. 58.
- Jan. 15 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 67.

H.C.R. 106

By Kaufmann and Heartsill.

A concurrent resolution amending the joint rules of the Senate and House of Representatives relating to bills and joint resolutions passed by a three-fourths vote of the other house.

- Jan. 22 14 Resolution filed, referred to Administration and Rules. H.J. 98.
- Feb. 04 14 Sponsor added, Heartsill. H.J. 154.

H.C.R. 107

By Kajtazovic.

A concurrent resolution requesting that the United States Congress propose amendments to the Constitution of the United States to allow for the regulation of the political expenditure of funds by corporations.

Feb. 20 14 Resolution filed, referred to State Government. H.J. 298.

H.C.R. 108

By Isenhart, Jacoby, Steckman, Hunter, Kearns, Smith, M., Thomas, Kressig, Abdul-Samad, Hanson, Ourth, Wood, Heddens, Cohoon, Staed, Forbes, Kelley, Riding, Winckler, Gaskill, Stutsman, Bearinger, Hall, Lensing, Oldson, Olson, R., Olson, T., Wolfe, Miller, H., Thede, Prichard, Mascher, Anderson, Dawson, Meyer, Gaines, Ruff, Berry, Murphy, Muhlbauer, Taylor, T., Wessel-Kroeschell, Dunkel, Lykam and Running-Marquardt.

A concurrent resolution urging the Congress of the United States to propose an amendment to the Constitution of the United States to allow Congress and the states to prohibit or otherwise regulate the expenditure of funds for political speech by corporate entities, and to limit or otherwise regulate political contributions and spending.

Apr. 25 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 819.

H.C.R. 109

By Paulsen and Smith, M.

A concurrent resolution to provide for adjournment sine die.

- Apr. 30 14 Resolution filed, H.J. 889.
- Apr. 30 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 889.
- Apr. 30 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 889.
- Apr. 30 14 Immediate message. H.J. 889.
- May 01 14 Message from House. S.J. 912.
- May 01 14 Committee report, recommending passage. S.J. 919.
- May 02 14 Resolution adopted. S.J. 923.
- May 02 14 Immediate message. S.J. 923.
- May 02 14 Message from Senate. H.J. 895.

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS STATUS AND HISTORY

H.R. 1

By Olson, S.

A resolution for the selection and appointment of secretaries and pages.

- Jan. 14 13 Resolution filed. H.J. 16.
- Jan. 14 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H J 16
- Jan. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 17.

H.R. 2

By Rayhons.

A resolution to arrange for opening the sessions with prayer.

- Jan. 14 13 Resolution filed, H.J. 17.
- Jan. 14 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 17.
- Jan. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 17.

H.R. 3

By Upmeyer and McCarthy.

A resolution recognizing and honoring the men and women of Iowa's utility companies and their contractors for their untiring service during the Hurricane Sandy crisis.

- Jan. 14 13 Resolution filed. H.J. 21.
- Jan. 14 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 21.
- Jan. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 22.

H.R. 4

By Murphy.

A resolution urging Congress to protect Medicare in the upcoming budget debates.

Jan. 24 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 117.

H.R. 5

By Ethics.

A resolution relating to the code of ethics of the House of Representatives for the Eighty-fifth General Assembly.

- Jan. 28 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. H.J. 123.
- Feb. 06 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 192.

H.R. 6

By Murphy.

A resolution to preserve Social Security.

Jan. 28 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 123.

H.R. 7

By Administration and Rules.

A resolution relating to permanent rules of the House of Representatives for the Eighty-fifth General Assembly. (Formerly $HSB\ 2$)

- Jan. 03 13 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. H.J. 144.
- Feb. 06 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 238.

By Upmeyer, Paulsen, Soderberg, Lofgren, Rogers, Berry, Kelley, Landon, Drake and Mascher.

A resolution congratulating the Republic of China (Taiwan) on its inclusion in the United States Visa Waiver Program; supporting Taiwan's efforts to secure entry into the Trans-Pacific Partnership; and reaffirming support for Taiwan's participation in the International Civil Aviation Organization, and for strengthening sister-state ties between Iowa and Taiwan.

Feb. 04 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 168.

Feb. 07 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 246.

H.R. 9

By Lofgren, Alons, Rogers, Paulsen, Landon, Drake, Soderberg, Deyoe, Worthan, Watts, Klein, Kaufmann, Hess, Heaton, Miller, L., Grassley and Upmeyer.

A resolution commending the nation of Israel for its cordial and mutually beneficial relationship with the United States and with the State of Iowa.

Feb. 11 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 259.

Apr. 24 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 930.

H.R. 10

By Worthan and Moore.

A resolution urging the members of Congress to amend federal law to increase the maximum combined gross weight allowed for motor vehicles operated on interstate highways in Iowa.

Feb. 11 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 259.

H.R. 11

By Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Staed, Dawson, Prichard, Olson, T., Murphy, Koester, Lofgren, Heddens, Hunter, Salmon, Dunkel, Hanusa, Maxwell, Huseman, Gaskill, Pettengill, Steckman, Paulsen, Kearns, Wessel-Kroeschell, Olson, R., Oldson, Muhlbauer, Miller, H., Berry, Cohoon, Ruff, Hanson, Jacoby, Kelley, Hall, Thede and Stutsman.

A resolution designating February 2013 as Black History Month.

Feb. 13 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 284.

Feb. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 288.

H.R. 12

By Hall and Pettengill.

A resolution urging Congress to include political organizations within the scope of the National Do Not Call Registry.

Feb. 13 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 284.

H.R. 13

By Kelley.

A resolution in support of extending the federal production tax credit for wind energy. Feb. 14 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 295.

H.R. 14

By Miller, L.

A resolution honoring the March of Dimes Foundation for its multifaceted and ongoing role in protecting the health of mothers, infants, and children.

Feb. 14 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 295.

By Hall and Maxwell.

A resolution honoring the Grinnell College Men's Basketball Team.

Feb. 14 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 295.

Apr. 11 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 833.

H.R. 16

By Upmeyer, Paulsen, Grassley, Drake, Smith, J., Lofgren, Deyoe, Muhlbauer, Mascher, Winckler, Thomas and Riding.

A resolution recognizing the sesquicentennial of the American Veterinary Medical Association and honoring the work of America's veterinarians.

Feb. 14 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25, H.J. 296.

Feb. 19 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 333.

H.R. 17

By Smith, M., Oldson, Miller, H., Olson, T., Running-Marquardt, Riding, Forbes, Kelley, Hunter, Muhlbauer, Gaines, Steckman, Wood, Jacoby, Prichard, Staed, Cohoon, Lykam, Lensing, Wessel-Kroeschell, Abdul-Samad, Stutsman, Dunkel, Anderson, Thede, Lundby, Kearns, Ruff, Thomas, Hall, Ourth, Bearinger, Wolfe, Kajtazovic, Kressig, Winckler, Heddens, Taylor, T., Mascher, McCarthy, Gaskill, Hanson, Dawson, Isenhart, Koester, Grassley, Lofgren, Heaton and Murphy.

A resolution honoring United States Senator Thomas Richard "Tom" Harkin for four decades of public service.

Feb. 19 13 Sponsor added, Murphy. H.J. 334.

Feb. 19 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 338.

H.R. 18

By Kressig.

A resolution encouraging the United States Department of Defense to include the names of the fallen sailors of the destroyer USS Frank E. Evans (DD-754) on the Vietnam Veterans Memorial.

Feb. 19 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 338.

H.R. 19

By Kelley.

A resolution to recognize the efforts of Patriot Outreach, Inc., in supporting Iowa's veterans and their families.

Feb. 19 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 338.

H.R. 20

By Jacoby, Byrnes, Stanerson, Moore, Worthan, Soderberg, Deyoe, Rayhons, Hagenow, Bacon, Costello, Kaufmann, Hess, Landon, Smith, J., Hall, Pettengill, Shaw, Schultz, Lofgren, Baudler, Fisher, Sheets, Alons, Garrett, Brandenburg, Ruff, Dunkel, Highfill, Fry, Jorgensen, Forristall, Wood, Dawson, Steckman, Olson, S., Berry, Heaton, Kelley, Vander Linden, Salmon, Windschitl, Prichard, Olson, T., Smith, M., Hanson, Miller, H., Oldson, Running-Marquardt, Isenhart, Wolfe, Bearinger, Gaines, Abdul-Samad, Kressig, Anderson, Klein, Taylor, T., Heddens, Kearns, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Upmeyer, Cohoon, Cownie, Forbes, Mascher, Muhlbauer, Lykam, Murphy, Dolecheck, Gaskill, Gassman, Heartsill, Sands, Huseman, Staed, Ourth, Thede, Kajtazovic, Rogers, Lensing, Paulsen, Baltimore and Koester.

A resolution opposing the decision of the International Olympic Committee to end wrestling as an Olympic event.

Feb. 26 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 364.

Mar. 20 13 Sponsors added, Stanerson, Moore, Worthan, Soderberg, Deyoe, Rayhons, Hagenow, Bacon, Costello, Kaufmann, Hess, Landon, J. Smith, Hall, Pettengill, Shaw, Schultz, Lofgren, Baudler, Fisher, Sheets, Alons, Garrett, Brandenburg, Ruff, Dunkel, Highfill, Fry, Jorgensen, Forristall, Wood, Dawson, Steckman, S. Olson, Berry, Heaton, Kelley, Vander Linden, Salmon, Windschitl, Prichard, T. Olson, M. Smith, Hanson, H. Miller, Oldson, Running-Marquardt, Isenhart, Wolfe, Bearinger, Gaines, Abdul-Samad, Kressig, Anderson, Klein, T. Taylor, Heddens, Kearns, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Upmeyer, Cohoon, Cownie, Forbes, Mascher, Muhlbauer, Lykam, Murphy, Dolecheck, Gaskill, Gassman, Heartsill, Sands, Huseman, Staed, Ourth, Thede, Kajtazovic, Rogers, Lensing, Paulsen, Baltimore, and Koester, H.J. 652.

Mar. 21 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 655.

H.R. 21

By Kelley.

A resolution supporting the use of drug courts in the criminal justice system.

Feb. 27 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 384.

H.R. 22

By Dolecheck, Costello, Cownie and Hagenow.

A resolution honoring Samantha Dilocker and Katelyn Cinnamon, the Iowa Prudential Spirit of Community Award winners for 2013.

Feb. 27 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 385.

H.R. 23

By Schultz.

A resolution requesting the legislative council to establish an interim study committee to study elimination of the income tax in Iowa.

Feb. 28 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 396.

H.R. 24

By Hanusa, Running-Marquardt, Byrnes, Hess, Rogers, Miller, L., Gassman, Salmon, Koester, Dolecheck, Garrett, Stanerson, Jorgensen, Dunkel, Maxwell, Jacoby, Heartsill, Taylor, R., Grassley, Kelley, Staed, Oldson, Stutsman, Steckman, Deyoe, Thomas, Lofgren, Gaskill, Alons, Miller, H., Wood, Kaufmann, Moore, Bearinger, Ourth, Sheets and Heddens.

A resolution to recognize the Iowa Small Business Development Centers and honor 2012 award winners Chuck Dirks and Christina Moffatt.

Mar. 04 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 406.

Mar. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 561.

H.R. 25

By Smith, M., Murphy, Miller, L., Thede, Hanusa, Brandenburg, Moore, Kaufmann, Taylor, R., Landon, Jorgensen, Winckler, Hunter, Isenhart, Forbes, Prichard, Lensing, Jacoby, Berry, Olson, T., Olson, R., Gaines, Stutsman, Bearinger and Kearns.

A resolution to honor the cities of Bettendorf, Council Bluffs, Davenport, Dubuque, and Marshalltown for their efforts to improve education.

Mar. 06 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 442.

H.R. 26

By Kelley.

A resolution in support of green schools.

Mar. 13 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 555.

H.R. 27

By Wessel-Kroeschell.

A resolution honoring the women of the 2012 Iowa State University Cross Country Team.

Mar. 13 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 555.

H.R. 28

By Garrett.

A resolution designating March 2013 as Iowa Women's History Month.

Mar. 13 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 555.

Mar. 14 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 562.

H.R. 29

By Miller, H., Grassley, Baltimore, Lundby, Kaufmann, Rogers, Cownie, Berry, Gaines, Isenhart, Ruff, Ourth, Kearns, Kajtazovic, Lensing, Abdul-Samad, Anderson, Prichard, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Kressig, Riding, Muhlbauer, Dunkel, Thede, Dawson, Stutsman, Forbes, Paulsen, Bacon, Costello, Watts, Highfill, Baudler, Fisher, Sheets, Brandenburg, Maxwell, Vander Linden, Alons, Olson, S., Hanson, Olson, T., Olson, R., Gaskill, Smith, M., Oldson, Running-Marquardt, Smith, J., Kelley, Wolfe, Lykam, Jacoby, Shaw, Huseman, Klein, Gassman, Murphy, Cohoon, Heddens, Taylor, T., Hunter, Mascher, McCarthy, Thomas, Landon, Steckman, Wood, Hall, Upmeyer, Worthan, Hanusa, Hagenow, Rayhons, Deyoe, Fry, Soderberg, Byrnes, Moore, Forristall, Drake, Dolecheck, Koester and Salmon.

A resolution honoring the 133rd Test Squadron of the Iowa National Guard.

Mar. 14 13 Sponsor added, Salmon. H.J. 564.

Mar. 14 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 565.

Apr. 17 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 861.

H.R. 30

By Upmeyer and Dunkel.

A resolution honoring the Sukup Manufacturing Company for a half century of manufacturing innovation and public service.

Mar. 19 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 624.

Apr. 08 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 762.

H.R. 31

By Byrnes, Jacoby, Stanerson and Highfill.

A resolution recognizing October 25, 2013, as Dan Gable Day in Iowa.

Mar. 19 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 624.

Mar. 21 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 656.

By Smith, M.

A resolution recognizing Representative David E. Heaton as the 2012 recipient of the Herbert Hoover Uncommon Public Service Award.

Mar. 20 13 Resolution filed. H.J. 626.

Mar. 20 13 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 626.

Mar. 20 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 626.

H.R. 33

By Heartsill.

A resolution recognizing Knoxville as the birthplace of the Iowa State Flag.

Mar. 26 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 687.

Mar. 27 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 689.

H.R. 34

By Kajtazovic, Berry, Kressig, Heddens, Mascher, Smith, M., Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Running-Marquardt, Staed, Lensing, Wessel-Kroeschell, Stutsman, Winckler, Lundby, Thede, Miller, H., Hanson, Kearns, Bearinger, Thomas, Byrnes, Ourth, Ruff, Koester, Vander Linden, Gassman, Dolecheck, Stanerson, Landon, Hess, Taylor, R., Bacon, Costello, Deyoe, Maxwell, Worthan, Kaufmann, Highfill, Hanusa, Jorgensen, Drake and Moore.

A resolution recognizing the month of April 2013 as Genocide Awareness Month.

Mar. 27 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 699.

H.R. 35

By Kelley, Hess, Kressig, Winckler, Lundby, Gaines, Lensing, Forbes, Dawson, Dunkel, Riding, Muhlbauer, Prichard, Thomas, Bearinger, Ruff, Isenhart, Hunter, Kearns, Heddens, Taylor, T., Abdul-Samad, Mascher, Smith, M., Cohoon, Hanson, Anderson, Wessel-Kroeschell, Stutsman, Steckman, Thede, Miller, H., Gaskill, Staed, Berry, Ourth, Hall, Olson, R., Wood, Lykam, Wolfe, Running-Marquardt, Taylor, R., Koester, Baudler, Byrnes, Highfill, Stanerson, Drake, Rogers, Landon, Fisher, Sheets, Alons, Shaw, Gassman, Soderberg, Kaufmann, Worthan, Heaton, Windschitl, Jorgensen, Bacon, Baltimore, Sands, Schultz, Watts, Klein, Hagenow, Heartsill, Huseman, Salmon, Lofgren, Hanusa, Deyoe, Pettengill, Maxwell, Miller, L., Costello, Fry, Olson, S., Vander Linden, Dolecheck, Smith, J., Rayhons, Forristall, Moore, Garrett, Hein, Grassley, Cownie, Kajtazovic, Olson, T., Oldson, Jacoby and Murphy.

A resolution honoring the Iowa Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped.

Apr. 11 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 834.

H.R. 36

By Gaines, Koester, Smith, M., Landon, Bacon, Deyoe, Abdul-Samad, Wessel-Kroeschell, Huseman, Mascher, Anderson, Klein, Gaskill, Kressig, Prichard and Sands.

A resolution honoring the life and career of Royce White.

Apr. 18 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 879.

Apr. 25 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 940.

H.R. 37

By Paulsen, Stanerson, Staed and Taylor, T.

A resolution honoring Kennedy High School in Cedar Rapids, named as Iowa's best.

May 09 13 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 1042.

May 13 13 Resolution adopted. H.J. 1043.

By Grassley, Cownie, Olson, S., Dolecheck, Heartsill, Heaton, Soderberg, Landon, Moore, Brandenburg, Stanerson, Deyoe, Costello, Forristall, Gustafson, Drake, Paulsen, Koester, Hagenow, Shaw, Hess, Schultz, Maxwell, Bacon, Gassman, Windschitl, Byrnes, Kaufmann, Hein, Klein, Pettengill, Sands, Baudler, Smith, J., Alons, Huseman, Vander Linden, Upmeyer, Taylor, R., Ourth, Muhlbauer, Smith, M., Murphy, Lofgren, Fry, Hall, Gaskill, Hanson, Ruff, Hanusa, Jorgensen, Bearinger, Miller, H., Riding, Fisher, Sheets and Dunkel.

A resolution urging the United States government to renew its commitment to farmers, lower fuel prices, and the environment by supporting a robust and sustainable renewable fuel standard.

Jan. 15 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 80.

Jan. 16 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 82.

H.R. 102

By Muhlbauer, Smith, M., Thomas, Jacoby, Bearinger, Byrnes, Kressig, Dunkel, Abdul-Samad, Stutsman, Wolfe, Gaskill, Heddens, Prichard, Lundby, Ourth, Kearns, Thede, Miller, H., Hunter, Wessel-Kroeschell, Winckler, Staed, Lensing, Ruff, Cohoon, Steckman, Gaines, Forbes, Kelley, Lykam, Hall, Oldson, Isenhart, Riding, Dawson, Taylor, T., Hanson, Grassley, Hein, Drake, Schultz, Worthan, Costello, Bacon, Deyoe, Soderberg, Kaufmann, Lofgren, Cownie, Gustafson, Klein, Maxwell, Hess, Windschitl, Moore, Olson, S., Alons, Baudler and Murphy.

A resolution requesting the United States Congress to immediately enact a new federal food, farm, and jobs bill.

Jan. 22 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 98.

Jan. 23 14 Sponsor added, Murphy. H.J. 103.

Jan. 27 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 109.

H.R. 103

By Upmeyer and Smith, M.

A resolution celebrating the fine arts in Iowa's schools and communities.

Jan. 28 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 122.

Jan. 29 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 123.

H.R. 104

By Lofgren, Kelley, Rogers, Berry, Landon, Sheets, Thomas, Miller, H., Hanusa, Alons, Bearinger, Drake, Jorgensen, Moore, Taylor, R., Gaskill, Wood, Kaufmann, Ourth, Dunkel, Schultz, Gassman, Heddens, Deyoe, Jacoby and Mascher.

A resolution honoring the over 200 years of peace, prosperity, and kinship between the peoples of Canada and the United States, and recognizing February 4, 2014, as Canada Day at the Iowa Capitol.

Feb. 03 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 146.

Feb. 04 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 148.

H.R. 105

By Forbes, Ourth, Thomas and Lykam.

A resolution recognizing Iowa's pharmacists and pharmacies who participate in the Department of Corrections' Behavioral Health Medication Voucher Program.

Feb. 04 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 158.

By Hunter.

A resolution requesting the legislative council to establish a legislative interim committee on racial disparity in incarceration rates.

Feb. 12 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 232.

H.R. 107

By Gaines, Abdul-Samad, Huseman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Kelley, Vander Linden, Stutsman, Berry, Miller, H., Muhlbauer, Hagenow, Riding, Jorgensen, Heartsill, Koester, Gassman, Maxwell, Meyer, Mascher, Olson, R. and Gaskill.

A resolution congratulating the Grandview University Vikings football team on winning the National Association of Intercollegiate Athletics National Championship.

Feb. 25 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 338.

Feb. 25 14 Sponsor added, Gaskill. H.J. 337.

Mar. 11 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 472.

H.R. 108

By Alons, Heartsill, Sheets, Salmon, Hanusa, Fry, Vander Linden, Gassman, Windschitl, Gustafson, Huseman, Miller, L., Bacon, Costello, Brandenburg, Stanerson, Shaw, Lofgren, Deyoe, Fisher, Landon, Baudler, Rayhons, Kaufmann, Worthan, Forristall, Watts, Highfill, Baltimore, Klein, Hein, Heaton, Jorgensen, Rogers, Dolecheck, Schultz, Maxwell, Smith, J., Koester, Moore, Byrnes, Thomas, Jacoby, Staed, Heddens, Gaskill, Murphy, Ruff, Stutsman, Kearns, Hunter, Cohoon, Forbes, Steckman, Hall, Dawson, Miller, H., Wessel-Kroeschell, Kelley, Dunkel, Hanson, Bearinger, Lykam, Wood, Wolfe, Olson, T., Meyer, Kajtazovic, Oldson, Gaines, Riding, Kressig, Mascher, Abdul-Samad, Smith, M., Lensing, Winckler, Lundby, Thede, Olson, S., Hagenow, Drake, Cownie, Taylor, R., Grassley, Soderberg, Sands, Pettengill, Paulsen, Upmeyer and Hess.

A resolution commemorating the members of the United States Cadet Nurse Corps.

Feb. 26 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 353.

Mar. 27 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 605.

H.R. 109

By Heartsill, Salmon, Gassman, Windschitl, Jorgensen, Shaw, Taylor, R., Watts, Gustafson, Alons, Riding, Ourth, Rogers, Koester, Dolecheck, Brandenburg, Bacon, Costello, Sheets, Fisher, Fry, Thede, Lofgren, Dawson, Hagenow, Dunkel, Berry, Abdul-Samad, Gaines, Maxwell, Klein, Pettengill, Grassley, Soderberg, Forbes, Sands, Heaton, Schultz, Landon, Rayhons, Drake, Muhlbauer and Gaskill.

A resolution recognizing February 10, 2014, as the 60th anniversary of the introduction of federal legislation to add the words, "under God," to the United States Pledge of Allegiance.

Feb. 27 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25, H.J. 371.

Mar. 03 14 Sponsor added, Gaskill. H.J. 377.

Mar. 10 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 467.

H.R. 110

By Hess and Thede.

A resolution recognizing March 2014 as Iowa Women's History Month.

Feb. 27 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 371.

Mar. 13 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 491.

By Hanusa, Running-Marquardt, Kaufmann, Deyoe, Wood, Dunkel, Thomas, Jorgensen, Jacoby, Alons, Fry, Highfill, Schultz, Heartsill, Murphy, Ourth, Olson, T., Gustafson, Worthan, Bacon, Cohoon, Smith, J., Gaskill, Stutsman, Shaw, Gassman, Lofgren, Rogers, Sheets, Baltimore, Costello, Soderberg, Drake, Watts, Moore, Hagenow, Taylor, R., Miller, H., Isenhart, Bearinger, Abdul-Samad, Kearns and Heddens.

A resolution to recognize the Iowa Small Business Development Centers and honor 2013 award winners.

Feb. 27 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 371.

Mar. 04 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 385.

H.R. 112

By Ethics.

A resolution amending the Code of Ethics of the House of Representatives relating to personal financial disclosure reports. (Formerly HSB 666)

Mar. 03 14 Resolution filed, placed on calendar. H.J. 380.

Mar. 05 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 444.

H.R. 113

By Kajtazovic.

A resolution commemorating July 11th as the anniversary of the Srebrenica genocide.

Mar. 04 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 419.

H.R. 114

By Lofgren, Kelley, Berry, Drake, Hanusa, Rogers, Thomas, Miller, H., Moore, Kaufmann, Baltimore, Jorgensen, Heddens, Gaskill, Schultz, Wood, Alons, Sheets, Landon, Taylor, R., Deyoe, Dunkel, Paulsen, Upmeyer, Ourth, Bearinger, Mascher, Smith, M. and Jacoby.

A resolution reaffirming Iowa's commitment to its relationship with Taiwan, particularly to strengthening sister-state ties and continuing to grow trade and exchanges between Iowa and Taiwan; reaffirming support for Taiwan's efforts to secure entry to the Trans-Pacific Partnership; and supporting the signing of a bilateral investment agreement between Taiwan and the United States.

Mar. 05 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 450.

Mar. 20 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 551.

H.R. 115

By Alons, Bacon, Brandenburg, Gustafson, Stanerson, Miller, L., Salmon, Windschitl, Shaw, Kearns, Staed, Muhlbauer, Gaines, Thomas, Jacoby and Kajtazovic.

A resolution urging Congress to restore the presumption of service connection for Agent Orange exposure for Vietnam veterans who served in the waters and airspace defined by the Vietnam combat zone.

Mar. 06 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 457.

H.R. 116

By Heddens and Wessel-Kroeschell.

A resolution honoring the sesquicentennial anniversary of the city of Ames.

Mar. 10 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 469.

By Miller, L., Berry, Steckman and Forristall.

A resolution recognizing the health threat posed by chronic obstructive pulmonary disease.

Mar. 13 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 496.

Apr. 03 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 664.

H.R. 118

By Watts, Gassman, Windschitl, Salmon, Huseman, Gustafson, Shaw, Deyoe, Alons, Sheets, Taylor, R., Lofgren, Fisher, Heartsill, Baudler, Rayhons, Worthan, Schultz, Forristall and Dolecheck.

A resolution in support of recognizing the lead role of states in the regulation of carbon dioxide emissions from existing power plants.

Mar. 13 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 496.

Apr. 02 14 Amendment H-8211 filed. H.J. 662.

Apr. 07 14 Amendments H-8215, H-8216, H-8217, and H-8219 filed. H.J. 680.

H.R. 119

By Isenhart, Drake, Kressig, Moore, Muhlbauer, Vander Linden, Smith, M., Hein, Jacoby, Dolecheck, Stutsman, Huseman, Kajtazovic, Pettengill, Kelley, Fisher, Gaines, Sheets, Lykam, Baudler, Riding, Koester, Murphy, Landon, Wood, Taylor, R., Hall, Grassley, Ruff, Salmon, Bearinger, Forristall, Running-Marquardt, Jorgensen, Thomas, Hanusa, Olson, R., Watts, Dunkel, Rayhons, Dawson, Smith, J., Olson, T., Heaton, Oldson, Alons, Hanson, Brandenburg, Lundby, Rogers, Thede, Cownie, Miller, H., Olson, S., Berry, Baltimore, Wolfe, Stanerson, Steckman, Gustafson, Kearns, Kaufmann, Ourth, Byrnes, Heddens, Lofgren, Anderson, Worthan, Prichard, Highfill, Mascher, Hagenow, Abdul-Samad, Miller, L., Gaskill, Bacon, Meyer, Gassman, Cohoon, Sands, Forbes, Shaw, Lensing, Hess, Wessel-Kroeschell, Heartsill, Hunter, Maxwell, Taylor, T., Upmeyer, Winckler, Windschitl, Staed, Soderberg and Paulsen.

A resolution commemorating the 25th anniversary of the Resource Enhancement and Protection Program.

Mar. 17 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 502.

Mar. 18 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 506.

H.R. 120

By Ourth, Kearns, Staed, Heddens, Taylor, T., Mascher, Abdul-Samad, Smith, M., Gaskill, Cohoon, Winckler, Wessel-Kroeschell, Wolfe, Running-Marquardt, Lundby, Steckman, Berry, Hanson, Ruff, Thomas, Bearinger, Kelley, Dawson, Olson, T., Oldson, Forbes, Riding, Muhlbauer, Hunter, Lensing, Dunkel, Stutsman, Lykam, Gaines, Murphy, Wood, Fisher, Alons, Vander Linden, Hein, Drake, Bacon, Landon, Jorgensen, Hall, Cownie, Dolecheck, Heaton, Deyoe, Worthan, Watts, Baudler, Klein, Huseman, Windschitl, Heartsill, Moore, Schultz, Miller, H., Brandenburg, Costello, Hagenow, Soderberg, Hanusa, Koester, Hess and Taylor, R.

A resolution recognizing May 9 and 10, 2014, as Iowa School Band Days.

Mar. 17 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 502.

Mar. 31 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 610.

By Heartsill.

A resolution recognizing Knoxville as the birthplace of the Iowa State Flag and recognizing the week of March 23 through March 29, 2014, as Dixie Cornell Gebhardt Week.

Mar. 20 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 558.

Mar. 24 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 563.

H.R. 122

By Kaufmann.

A resolution recognizing the Hoover Uncommon Public Service Award winner for 2014, Representative Steven Olson.

Apr. 02 14 Resolution filed, H.J. 642.

Apr. 02 14 Asked and received unanimous consent for the immediate consideration. H.J. 642.

Apr. 02 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 642.

H.R. 123

By Grassley, Upmeyer, Alons, Bacon, Baltimore, Baudler, Bearinger, Brandenburg, Byrnes, Costello, Cownie, Deyoe, Dolecheck, Drake, Dunkel, Fisher, Forbes, Forristall, Gassman, Gustafson, Hagenow, Hanusa, Heartsill, Heaton, Hein, Hess, Highfill, Hunter, Huseman, Jorgensen, Kaufmann, Kearns, Kelley, Klein, Koester, Landon, Lofgren, Maxwell, Miller, H., Miller, L., Moore, Muhlbauer, Olson, S., Paulsen, Pettengill, Rayhons, Riding, Rogers, Ruff, Salmon, Sands, Schultz, Shaw, Sheets, Smith, J., Soderberg, Stanerson, Stutsman, Taylor, R., Thomas, Vander Linden, Watts, Windschitl, Wood and Worthan.

A resolution requesting that all necessary and immediate action be taken by the State of California, the United States Congress, the United States Attorney General, state legislatures, state governors, and state attorneys general to effectuate the repeal of California legislation enacted as AB 1437 that unconstitutionally infringes upon the Commerce Clause of the Constitution of the United States to the detriment of this nation's consumers and farmers.

Apr. 02 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 661.

Apr. 03 14 Sponsor withdrawn, Anderson. H.J. 665.

Apr. 03 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 665.

H.R. 124

By Heddens, Wessel-Kroeschell, Thomas, Wood, Kelley, Dolecheck, Byrnes, Koester, Fisher, Landon, Hunter, Olson, R., Olson, S., Forbes, Dawson, Murphy, Winckler, Abdul-Samad, Kressig, Stutsman, Heartsill, Steckman, Isenhart, Meyer, Ruff, Bearinger, Oldson, Miller, H., Staed, Lykam, Hall, Smith, M., Sheets, Gaskill, Riding, Ourth, Drake, Taylor, T., Gassman, Huseman, Hein, Hess, Deyoe and Kearns.

A resolution honoring the Iowa State University men's basketball team.

Apr. 02 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 662.

Apr. 14 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 720.

By Fisher, Isenhart, Watts, Huseman, Stutsman, Deyoe, Sheets, Alons, Jorgensen, Soderberg, Gustafson, Gassman, Schultz, Shaw, Staed, Kressig, Ruff, Hanson, Kearns, Taylor, R., Hess, Baudler, Windschitl, Byrnes, Forristall, Kaufmann, Lofgren, Rayhons, Olson, S., Maxwell, Salmon, Bacon, Vander Linden, Hall, Klein, Pettengill, Brandenburg and Worthan.

A resolution recognizing April 16, 2014, as Line Worker Appreciation Day in the State of Iowa.

Apr. 11 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 719.

Apr. 16 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 753.

H.R. 126

By Hanson, Gaines, Lensing, Thede, Gaskill, Anderson, Dawson, Kajtazovic, Taylor, T., Smith, M., Running-Marquardt, Winckler, Hunter, Miller, H., Thomas, Isenhart, Wood, Prichard, Abdul-Samad, Jacoby, Oldson, Kressig, Lykam, Berry, Cohoon, Murphy, Muhlbauer, Kelley, Forbes, Steckman, Stutsman, Wessel-Kroeschell, Bearinger, Wolfe, Ruff, Dunkel, Lundby, Kearns, Staed and Heddens.

A resolution directing the standing Committee on Government Oversight to investigate certain state government matters.

Apr. 15 14 Resolution filed, referred to Administration and Rules. H.J. 751.

H.R. 127

By Landon, Gustafson, Maxwell, Alons, Vander Linden, Thomas, Kearns, Windschitl, Prichard, Stanerson, Isenhart, Meyer and Shaw.

A resolution honoring the service and sacrifice of Iowans who served or lost their lives in the Vietnam War.

Apr. 25 14 Resolution filed, laid over under Rule 25. H.J. 820.

Apr. 29 14 Resolution adopted. H.J. 834.